

This finding aid was produced using ArchivesSpace on January 16, 2025.

English

Describing Archives: A Content Standard

Rare Book and Manuscript Library

Butler Library, 6th Floor Columbia University, Mail Code 1127 535 W. 114th St. New York, NY 10027 Business Number: (212) 854-5153

Fax Number: (212) 854-5153
Fax Number: (212) 854-1365
rbml@libraries.cul.columbia.edu

URL: http://www.columbia.edu/cu/lweb/indiv/rbml/index.html

Table of Contents

Summary Information	4
Biographical / Historical	4
Summary	5
Arrangement	6
Administrative Information	6
Related Materials	8
Controlled Access Headings	9
Publications About Described Materials	11
Collection Inventory	. 11
Series I: Administrative Records	. 11
Subseries I.A: Secretary's Office Records	. 11
Subseries I.B. Finance Committee Records	299
Subseries I.C. Financial Record Books	301
Subseries I.D Policy and Program	309
Subseries I.E Staff and Trustee Files	313
Subseries I.F General Files	321
Subseries I.G. Press Releases and Clippings	327
Subseries I.H Legal Files	330
Series II: Microfilm	348
Subseries II.A: Gifts and Grants	349
Subseries II.B: Index to Board Minutes	359
Subseries II.C: Carnegie-Myrdal Study, The Negro in America: Correspondence and research	1
memoranda for use in the preparation of Gunnar Myrdal's An American Dilemma	360
Subseries II.D: General Ledger and Securities Cards	361
Series III: Grants	361
Series IV: Special Initiatives	361
Subseries IV.A. Carnegie Commission on Preventing Deadly Conflict (CCPDC)	362
Subseries IV.B. Carnegie Commission on Science, Technology and Government	
(CCSTG)	366
Subseries IV.C. Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development (CCAD)	399
Subseries IV.D. Carnegie Council on Children	435
Subseries IV.E. Task Force on Learning in the Primary Grades (TFLPG)	436
Subseries IV.F. Task Force on Meeting the Needs of Young Children (TFMNYC)	440

Middle Grade School State Policy Initiative (MGSSPI)	444
Series V: Papers of CCNY Staff Members	445
Subseries V.A. Avery Russell Papers	446
Subseries V.B Alan Pifer Papers	480
Series VI: Other Carnegie Organizations	491
Subseries VI.A: Home Trust Company	491
Subseries VI.B. Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching	540
Subseries VI.C: Teachers Insurance and Annuity Association	542
Series VII: Carnegiana	543
Subseries VII.A: CCNY Carnegie Files	543
Subseries VII.B: Printed Material	544
Subseries VII.C: Scrapbooks	548
Subseries VII.D: Libraries	548
Series VIII: Printed Materials	548
Subseries VIII.A. CCNY Publications	549
Subseries VIII.B. Related to CCNY	588
Subseries VIII.C. Grant Books	592
Series IX: Oversize	697
Series X: Graphic Materials	708
Subseries A: Andrew Carnegie	709
Subseries B: Carnegie Centenary	710
Subseries C: Staff and Trustees	710
Subseries D: From Grants	713
Subseries E: Miscellanous	731
Subseries F: Photographic Plates	732
Series XI: AV and Digital Materials	732
Subseries XI.A. Corporation	732
Subseries XI.B. Andrew Carnegie	788
Subseries XI.C. Grantees	789
Subseries XI.D. Digital - Archived Websites	870

Summary Information

Repository: Rare Book and Manuscript Library

Creator: Carnegie Corporation of New York

Title: Carnegie Corporation of New York records

ID: 4079753

ID: CC#0001

Date [inclusive]: circa 1872-2015

Physical Description:

3000 linear feet 2400 boxes, 400 volumes, 112 microfilm reels

Language of the

of the English .

Material:

Preferred Citation

Carnegie Corporation of New York Records. Rare Book and Manuscript Library. Columbia University Libraries. [Series. Subseries. Box Number].

Biographical / Historical

Carnegie Corporation of New York, which was established by Andrew Carnegie in 1911 "to promote the advancement and diffusion of knowledge and understanding" is one of the oldest, largest and most influential of American foundations. Since its inception it has provided grants for research and educational studies in the United States and, to a lesser degree, in other parts of the English-speaking world outside of the United Kingdom. Carnegie Corporation has contributed to the expansion of higher education and adult education; the research on learning and cognitive development; the promotion of educational and public interest broadcasting; and the advancement of minorities. It has funded the writing of books and studies, as well as the organization of conferences and international exchanges, radio shows, legal proceedings and other activities. Over the century of its existence, the Corporation has helped establish or endowed a variety of institutions, including thousands of Carnegie libraries, TIAA-CREF, the National Research Council, National Bureau of Economic Research, Brookings Institution, American Law Institute, American Association for Adult Education, Russian Research Center and other research institutes in Harvard University, Children's

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Defense Fund, National Assessment of Educational Progress, National Board for Professional Teaching Standards, the Children's Television Workshop, and many others. In the 1980s and 1990s, it helped heighten public understanding of the education and health needs of children and adolescents, as well as brought to public attention the risks of superpower confrontation, nuclear war, and ethnic and civil strife. For many years Carnegie Corporation provided financial support to Carnegie's other philanthropic organizations. Through its activities the Corporation has had a significant influence on public discourse and policy.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Biographical / Historical

In the Corporation's early years, Carnegie himself was president and a trustee. James Bertram, his private secretary, and Robert A. Franks, his financial agent, were also trustees and, respectively, secretary and treasurer of the Corporation. These three comprised the first executive committee and made most of the funding decisions. The other seats on the board were held ex-officio by the presidents of the five previously established Carnegie organizations in the United States-Carnegie Institute (of Pittsburgh) (est. 1896), Carnegie Institution of Washington (est. 1902), Carnegie Hero Fund Commission (est. 1904), Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching (est. 1905), and Carnegie Endowment for International Peace (est. 1910). Shortly after Carnegie's death in 1919, the trustees elected a full-time, salaried president as chief executive officer of the Corporation and made him an ex officio member of the board. The presidents since Andrew Carnegie have been: Elihu Root (1919-1920), James R. Angell (1920-1921), Henry S. Pritchett (1921-1923, acting), Frederick P. Keppel (1923-1941), Walter A. Jessup (1941-1944), Devereux C. Josephs (1945-1948), Charles Dollard (1948-1955), John W. Gardner (1955-1967), Alan Pifer (1967-1982, acting 1965-1967), David A. Hamburg (1982-1997), Vartan Gregorian (1997-2022), and Dame Louise Richardson (2023-present).

^ Return to Table of Contents

Summary

Minutes, correspondence, annual reports, press releases, financial records, photographs, memorabilia, audiovisual, digital and printed materials document the philanthropic activities and administration of the Carnegie Corporation of New York. The collection is actively growing, primarily through regular document transfers from the Carnegie Corporation of New York. Andrew Carnegie's biographical information and personal philanthropic activity can be found in Series VII. In addition, his pre-1911 gifts, most notably his donations for libraries and church organs, can be found on microfilm (Series II), in the Home Trust Company Records (VI.A), and Financial Record Books (I.C.1). Grant files (Series III.A), which comprise

the bulk of the collection) provide information on projects and institutions founded, endowed or supported by the Corporation. The Special Initiatives series (Series IV) contains the records of task forces, commissions and councils, formed by the Corporation mostly during the 1970s, 1980s, and 1990s to address specific issues. The Corporation's records include those of other Carnegie philanthropic organizations (Series VI), including the Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching and the Home Trust Company, both of which shared staff, officers, and office space with the Corporation for a period of time.

Arrangement

Arranged into 11 series. When requesting material from this collection please request by Series and subseries as well as box number.

Administrative Information

Publication Statement

Rare Book and Manuscript Library

Butler Library, 6th Floor Columbia University, Mail Code 1127 535 W. 114th St. New York, NY 10027 Business Number: (212) 854-5153

Fax Number: (212) 854-1365 rbml@libraries.cul.columbia.edu

URL: http://www.columbia.edu/cu/lweb/indiv/rbml/index.html

Revision Description

File created. Series II added Series I, Subseries A-D, F-G added Series I, Subseries E added Series III, box prefix prepended Series III.C added Series III.D, III.F added; outline of series IV Series III.B added from Word doc; sorted subsubseries into one subseries Series III.B added from Excel III.B Reports on grants FULL; sorted alpha by title Added series II approximate dates kws / jc removed temp links in series kws Added Series IV.A kws Added Series IV.B kws Added Series IV.E kws Added Series IV.F kws Added Series IV.G kws Added Series IV.C kws Added Series V.A and V.B kws Added Series VIII kws Added links to archived websites kws EAD was imported spring 2019 as part of the ArchivesSpace Phase II migration. Added

[^] Return to Table of Contents

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Series VII kws Added links to digitized material kws Subsuberies I.A.6 Legal Files moved to Subseries I.H Legal files. kws Description for Series III temporarily moved to separate finding aid. kws 2017-04-13 2018-12-12 2018-12-27 2019-01-11 2019-01-11 2019-01-11 2019-02-06 2019-02-07 2019-02-13 2019-03-08 2019-03-08 2019-03-08 2019-03-08 2019-03-12 2019-03-12 2019-03-12 2019-03-14 2019-04-04 2019-05-07 2019-05-20 2019-06-28 2019-07-02 2021-08-06 2022-07-12

Restrictions on Access

The Collection is open for research with the following standard embargoes: Series I.A. Board Meeting materials are embargoed fifteen (15) years from date of creation. Series I.E. Staff and Trustee Files are embargoed fifteen (15) years from date of creation. Series III.A Grants, Series III.B. Reports on Grants are embargoed twenty-five (25) years from the date the grant closed.

Alternate Form Available

Parts of collection are available on microfilm. Please consult the curator or finding aid for details.

Terms Governing Use and Reproduction

Permission to publish and quote materials must be obtained in writing from the Carnegie Corporation of New York.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Date of acquisition--1990. Accession number--M-1990.

Ownership and Custodial History

Gift of the Corporation of New York, 1990. Part of Home Trust Company files were purchased from private collectors in 1998 and 2003.

Processing Information

Entered in AMC 01/30/91.

Processing Information

Processed WS 2000.

Conditions Governing Access

Please be advised that parts of the collection are housed offsite and we request five (5) days advance notice. For Series III.A. Grants, boxes 1701-2085; Series IV.A CCPDC, Series IV.B CCSTG, IV.C CCAD, Series IV.E TFLPG, Series IV.F TFMNYC, Series IV.G MGSSPI, Series V.A

Russell, Series V.B Pifer, Series IV.A Home Trust, Series VIII.C. Grant Books, Series XI.A, Series XI.B and Series XI.C are all offsite.

Processing Information

Finding aid encoded spring 2019 from legacy HTML, Word, and Excel finding documents.

Digitization Note

Digitized material is linked in the container list. All of Series II (Microfilm) and Series XI (AV) has been digitized. Parts of Series I, VIII, IX, and X have been digitized.

A stand-alone website at <u>dlc.library.columbia.edu/carnegie/</u> highlights digitized content from this collection, and provides a portal into the Corporation's philanthropy from the 1870s to the 21st century.

Conditions Governing Access

Unique time-based media items have been reformatted and are available onsite via links in the container list. Commercial materials are not routinely digitized.

Conditions Governing Access

Description for Series III, grants, temporarily moved to separate finding aid: https://findingaids.library.columbia.edu/ead/nnc-rb/ldpd 16647888/

Related Materials

Related Archival Materials

The Rare Book and Manuscript Library of Columbia University is the repository for the records of four philanthropic organizations founded and endowed by the Scottish steel magnate Andrew Carnegie. In addition to this collection, the records of the Carnegie Corporation of New York (CCNY), the RBML holds the records of the Carnegie Endowment for International Peace (CEIP), the Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching (CFAT), and the Carnegie Council on Ethics and International Affairs (CCEIA).

For more information, see https://library.columbia.edu/locations/rbml/units/carnegie.html.

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Related Archival Materials

Other related collections at RBML include the <u>Frederick P. Keppel Papers</u> and the <u>Carnegie Corporation of New York Project: Oral History project.</u>

Related Archival Materials

Andrew Carnegie Papers, Library of Congress Manuscript Division.

Controlled Access Headings

- Philanthropists
- Endowments -- Officials and employees
- Endowment of research
- Charitable uses, trusts, and foundations
- Endowments -- United States
- Adult education -- United States
- Professional education
- African Americans
- African Americans -- History
- Education, Higher
- Arts
- International relations -- Research
- Women -- History
- Psychology -- Research
- Gifted children
- Economics -- Research
- Child development
- Libraries
- Political science -- Research
- Education -- Africa, Sub-Saharan
- Education -- United States
- Education -- Canada
- Social sciences -- Research
- Minorities -- Education
- Anthropology -- Research
- English language -- Study and teaching
- Graduate Record Examination
- Languages, Modern -- Study and teaching
- Humanities -- Research
- Mathematics -- Study and teaching

[^] Return to Table of Contents

- Science -- Study and teaching
- Public television
- Universities and colleges
- United States -- Social policy
- South Africa
- Account books
- Annual reports
- Memorandums
- Microforms
- minutes (administrative records)
- Photographs
- Scrapbooks
- Reports
- Audiocassettes
- CD-Rs
- DVDs
- Videotapes
- Angell, James Rowland, 1869-1949
- Butler, Nicholas Murray, 1862-1947
- Carnegie, Andrew, 1835-1919
- Conant, James Bryant, 1893-1978
- Dollard, Charles, 1907-1977
- Gardner, John W (John William), 1912-2002
- Gregorian, Vartan
- Hamburg, David A., 1925-
- Jessup, Walter A. (Walter Albert), 1877-1944
- Josephs, D. C. (Devereux Colt), 1893-1977
- Keppel, Frederick P (Frederick Paul), 1875-1943
- Myrdal, Gunnar, 1898-1987
- · Pifer, Alan J.
- Pritchett, Henry S (Henry Smith), 1857-1939
- Root, Elihu, 1845-1937
- American Association for Adult Education
- American Law Institute
- American Library Association
- Brookings Institution
- Carnegie Commission on Educational Television
- Carnegie Commission on Preventing Deadly Conflict
- Carnegie Commission on Science, Technology, and Government
- Carnegie Council on Children
- Carnegie Endowment for International Peace
- Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching
- Children's Television Workshop
- Educational Testing Service
- Harvard University. Russian Research Center
- National Bureau of Economic Research
- National Research Council (U.S.)

Teachers Insurance and Annuity Association

Publications About Described Materials

Lagemann, Ellen Condliffe. The Politics Of Knowledge: The Carnegie Corporation, Philanthropy And Public Policy., Middletown, CT: Wesleyan University Press, 1989.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Collection Inventory

Series I: Administrative Records, 1872-2008

Scope and Contents

The administrative series consists of trustee minutes, executive minutes, finance committee records, financial records and books, legal files, staff and trustee files, and policy and program files.

Subseries I.A: Secretary's Office Records, 1911-2008

Scope and Contents

These records consist of the minutes of the Board of Trustees and the Executive Committee. For certain minutes, this series also includes supporting materials such as agendas, resolutions, correspondence, and draft minutes, and other related archival material.

Every meeting is well documented, and discussions and decisions are described in detail. Included among the minutes are financial reports of the Corporation's holdings, budgets for fiscal years, treasurer's reports, finance committee reports, records of appropriation of funds, employee salary information, attendance lists, and meeting reminder correspondence. In addition, informal notes on conversations at meetings are included. The meetings address issues regarding both the external and internal functioning of the Corporation such as appropriation of funds for specific causes, trustee nominations, and changes in the corporate infrastructure.

Scope and Contents

Minutes from 1911-2008 are available. Agendas are available for 1926-1997. Supporting archival materials are available from 1911-2008.

Existence and Location of Copies:

Existence and Location of Copies

This subseries has been entirely digitized. Follow the links below to see individual documents.

Existence and Location of Originals:

Existence and Location of Originals

Physical materials in the collection can be requested if needed by emailing rbml@colubmia.edu. Board minutes are found in bound volumes I-XLXV and volume 2010-2011. Finance committee minutes are found in finance volumes I-VI. Agendas are found in volumes 1926-1927 to 1996-1997. Supporting archival materials are found in boxes 1-147.

Other Finding Aids

The full-text of the documents can be searched here: https://dlc.library.columbia.edu/carnegie

See digitized microfilm reels in Series II, Part B, Reels 41-42 for index to minutes from 1911-1946: https://dlc.library.columbia.edu/carnegie?search_field=all_text_teim&q='reel+41'

A spreadsheet with additional description of the minutes is available in the repository. Please email rbml@columbia.edu for more information.

A general overview of the documents is found in this essay: https://dlc.library.columbia.edu/carnegie/about_secretarys_records

Title/Description

Instances

Board Meeting - First Annual Board Meeting, 1911-11-10

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Board Meeting - First Annual Board</u>

Meeting, 1911-11-10

Scope and Contents

Committee structure announced. Committee leadership announced: Andrew Carnegie as Chairman and President, Elihu Root as Vice President, James Bertram as Secretary, Robert A. Franks as Treasurer,

Executive Committee Meeting, 1912-02-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1912-02-16

Executive Committee Meeting, 1912-04-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1912-04-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1912-04-30

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1912-04-30

Executive Committee Meeting, 1912-05-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1912-05-17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1912-07-13

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1912-07-13

Executive Committee Meeting, 1912-08-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1912-08-17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1912-09-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1912-09-14

Executive Committee Meeting, 1912-09-27

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1912-09-27

Executive Committee Meeting, 1912-10-29

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1912-10-29

Scope and Contents

Rescinded inititative that Robert A. Franks and Elizabeth M.Stewart are two persons to have access to the securities of Carnegie Corporation of New York. Charles L. Taylor, H. S. Pritchett and James Bertramare appointed a committee to verify the securities and cash balance of the Corporation .

Board Meeting - Second Annual Board Meeting, 1912-11-21

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Board Meeting - Second Annual Board</u>

Meeting, 1912-11-21

Scope and Contents

Auditing committee was created. HS Pritchett, Charles Taylor and James Bertram appointed to auditing committee; Elizabeth M. Stewart and Robert A. Franks are given sole access to the securites of Carnegie Corporation

Executive Committee Meeting, 1912-12-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1912-12-03

Scope and Contents

Creation of finance committee consisting of Henry S. Pritchett, Robert A. Franks and James Bertram whose role is to recommend bonds to the Executive Committee.

Executive Committee Meeting, 1913-01-02

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1913-01-02

Executive Committee Meeting, 1913-01-31

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1913-01-31

Executive Committee Meeting, 1913-02-13

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1913-02-13

Executive Committee Meeting, 1913-03-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1913-03-14

Executive Committee Meeting, 1913-04-02

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1913-04-02

Executive Committee Meeting, 1913-04-28

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1913-04-28

Executive Committee Meeting, 1913-05-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1913-05-21

Executive Committee Meeting, 1913-07-09

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1913-07-09

Executive Committee Meeting, 1913-08-11

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1913-08-11

Executive Committee Meeting, 1913-11-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1913-11-03

Board Meeting - Third Annual Board Meeting, 1913-11-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting - Third Annual Board

Meeting, 1913-11-20

Board Meeting - Third Annual Board Meeting, 1913-12-06

Digital Object: Board Meeting - Third Annual Board

Meeting, 1913-12-06

Executive Committee Meeting, 1913-12-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1913-12-08

Executive Committee Meeting, 1914-01-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1914-01-14

Executive Committee Meeting, 1914-01-31

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1914-01-31

Executive Committee Meeting, 1914-02-26

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1914-02-26

Executive Committee Meeting, 1914-03-11

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1914-03-11

Executive Committee Meeting, 1914-04-13

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1914-04-13

Executive Committee Meeting, 1914-05-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1914-05-08

Executive Committee Meeting, 1914-06-11

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1914-06-11

Executive Committee Meeting, 1914-07-23

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1914-07-23

Executive Committee Meeting, 1914-09-25

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1914-09-25

Executive Committee Meeting, 1914-11-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1914-11-17

Board Meeting - Fourth Annual Board Meeting,

1914-11-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting - Fourth Annual Board

Meeting, 1914-11-19

Scope and Contents

William N. Frew ceased to be President of the Board of Trustees of the Carnegie Institue of Pittsburgh, Samuel Harden Church was elected to this spot and acquired seat no. 2 on the Board of Trustees with it. Robert A. Franks has been elevated to Vice President alongside Elihu Root.

Executive Committee Meeting, 1915-01-06

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1915-01-06

Executive Committee Meeting, 1915-02-06

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1915-02-06

Executive Committee Meeting, 1915-03-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1915-03-16

Executive Committee Meeting, 1915-04-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1915-04-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1915-06-01

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1915-06-01

Executive Committee Meeting, 1915-09-29

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1915-09-29

Board Meeting - Fifth Annual Board Meeting, 1915-11-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting - Fifth Annual Board

Meeting, 1915-11-18

Board Meeting - Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1915-12-03

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Board Meeting - Special Meeting of the</u>

Board of Trustees, 1915-12-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1916-01-05

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1916-01-05

Executive Committee Meeting, 1916-01-28

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1916-01-28

Executive Committee Meeting, 1916-02-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1916-02-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1916-03-31

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1916-03-31

Executive Committee Meeting, 1916-05-15

<u>Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,</u>

1916-05-15

Executive Committee Meeting, 1916-05-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1916-05-18

Executive Committee Meeting, 1916-06-12

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1916-06-12

Executive Committee Meeting, 1916-10-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1916-10-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1916-11-09

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1916-11-09

Board Meeting - Sixth Annual Board Meeting, 1916-11-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting - Sixth Annual Board

Meeting, 1916-11-16

Scope and Contents

Article I of constitution is changed so the board consists of 11 trustees rather than the original 8.

Board Meeting - Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1916-11-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting - Special Meeting of the

Board of Trustees, 1916-11-21

Executive Committee Meeting, 1916-12-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1916-12-08

Board Meeting - Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1917-01-11

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Board Meeting - Special Meeting of the</u>

Board of Trustees, 1917-01-11

Executive Committee Meeting, 1917-02-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1917-02-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1917-04-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1917-04-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1917-05-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1917-05-03

Board Meeting - Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1917-06-06

<u>Digital Object: Board Meeting - Special Meeting of the</u>

Board of Trustees, 1917-06-06

Executive Committee Meeting, 1917-06-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1917-06-08

Executive Committee Meeting, 1917-06-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1917-06-20

Board Meeting - Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1917-09-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting - Special Meeting of the

Board of Trustees, 1917-09-14

Executive Committee Meeting, 1917-10-01

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1917-10-01

Board Meeting, 1917-11-07

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1917-11-07

Board Meeting, 1917-11-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1917-11-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1917-11-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1917-11-20

Board Meeting - 7th Annual, 1917-11-22

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 7th Annual, 1917-11-22

Executive Committee Meeting, 1918-01-07

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1918-01-07

Board Meeting, 1918-01-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1918-01-09

Scope and Contents

Creation of an advisory council consisting of Pritchett, Taylor and the Chairman. Theodore Roosevelt and John G. Brooks are also invited to

partake in the advisory council.

Executive Committee Meeting, 1918-02-08

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Executive Committee Meeting</u>,

1918-02-08

Executive Committee Meeting, 1918-03-11

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1918-03-11

Board Meeting, 1918-03-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1918-03-12

Scope and Contents

First reference to the "Committee on Americanization" led by Allen T. Burns.

Executive Committee Meeting, 1918-03-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1918-03-21

Scope and Contents

Mr. John A. Voll is invited to become a member of the Advisory Council for the Americanization Study.

Board Meeting, 1918-03-25

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1918-03-25

Executive Committee Meeting, 1918-04-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1918-04-16

Board Meeting, 1918-05-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1918-05-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1918-05-31

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1918-05-31

Executive Committee Meeting, 1918-10-29

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1918-10-29

Executive Committee Meeting, 1918-11-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1918-11-18

Board Meeting - 8th Annual, 1918-11-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 8th Annual, 1918-11-21

Executive Committee Meeting, 1918-12-02

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1918-12-02

Executive Committee Meeting, 1919-01-28

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1919-01-28

Executive Committee Meeting, 1919-02-06

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1919-02-06

Executive Committee Meeting, 1919-02-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1919-02-21

Board Meeting, 1919-03-28

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1919-03-28

Executive Committee Meeting, 1919-04-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1919-04-21

Executive Committee Meeting, 1919-05-09

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1919-05-09

Board Meeting, 1919-05-29

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1919-05-29

Executive Committee Meeting, 1919-09-26

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1919-09-26

Executive Committee Meeting, 1919-11-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1919-11-17

Board Meeting - 9th Annual, 1919-11-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 9th Annual, 1919-11-20

Board Meeting - Adjourned 9th Annual, 1919-11-28

Digital Object: Board Meeting - Adjourned 9th Annual,

1919-11-28

Scope and Contents

Andrew Carnegie died, Mrs. Louise W. Carnegie fills his seat for a term of 5 years. Elihu Root is named President, Robert A. Franks is named Vice President.

Board Meeting, 1919-12-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1919-12-19

Scope and Contents

Bylaws are amended to now allow for: an additional trustee; a Chairman of the Board who will preside over meetings of the board and the Executive Committee; an executive Committee of five, comprised of the Chairman, the President, and three members of the Board elected annually by the Board which shall act for the Corporation when the Board is not in session; a President; a Vice President; a treasurer; a secretary of the corporation.

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1920-01-15

Board Meeting, 1920-01-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1920-01-16

Scope and Contents

The role of treasurer is more clearly outlined in the bylaws. Samuel H. Church, President of the Boardof Trustees of the Carnegie Institute of Pittsburgh and Robert S. Woodward, President of the Carnegie Institution of Washington are both given ex oficio seats to the Board of Trustees. Robert A. Franks is named both treasurer and Vice Chairman.

Executive Committee Meeting, 1920-02-09

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1920-02-09

Board Meeting, 1920-02-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1920-02-18

Executive Committee Meeting, 1920-04-07

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1920-04-07

Scope and Contents

Dr. James R. Angell accepts the offer to become President of the Carnegie Corporation.

Board Meeting, 1920-04-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1920-04-08

Scope and Contents

Amendment to Constitution: the Chairman of the Board and Vice - Chairman shall be elected at each annual meeting, and the President, Secretary and Treasurer shall be appointed by the Board Dr. James Roland Angell is given a seat on the Board.

Executive Committee Meeting, 1920-05-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1920-05-17

Board Meeting, 1920-05-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1920-05-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1920-05-28

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1920-05-28

Scope and Contents

Decided that Dr. Angell's term of office shall begin July 1, 1920, and that his salary as President of Carnegie Corporation of New York will be fixed at \$30,000 annually.

Executive Committee Meeting, 1920-10-13

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1920-10-13

Board Meeting, 1920-11-03

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1920-11-03

Scope and Contents

Dr. James R. Angell was appointed President of Carnegie Corporation of New York on July 1, 1920

Board Meeting - 10th Annual, 1920-11-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 10th Annual,

1920-11-18

Scope and Contents

Elihu Root is re- elected Chairman, Robert A. Franks is elected Vice-Chairman. The Executive Committee consists of James R. Angell, James Bertram, Robert A. Franks, Henry S. Pritchett and Elihu Root.

Executive Committee Meeting, 1920-12-01

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1920-12-01

Board Meeting, 1920-12-03

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1920-12-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1920-12-27

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1920-12-27

Executive Committee Meeting, 1921-01-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1921-01-14

Executive Committee Meeting, 1921-01-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1921-01-19

Board Meeting, 1921-01-27

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1921-01-27

Scope and Contents

Dr. Robert S. Woodward ceased to be President of the Board of Trustees of the Carnegie Institution of Washington, thereby ceasing to be a Trustee of the Carnegie Corporation; Dr. John C. Merriam took his place in both roles. A committee of three is designated to assess a potentiall new trustee.

Executive Committee Meeting, 1921-02-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1921-02-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1921-04-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1921-04-21

Executive Committee Meeting, 1921-05-02

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1921-05-02

General

Resolution Range X1-X82

Scope and Contents

Mr. Carnegie's name is henceforth removed from the title of Chair (res X70).

Board Meeting, 1921-05-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1921-05-12

General

Resolution Range B1-B20

Scope and Contents

Dr. Angell announced resignation since he has become President of Yale University, no replacement has been named, but it is declared that the Chairman will name the next successor (res. B17).

Board Meeting, 1921-06-06

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1921-06-06

General

Resolution Range B21-B35

Scope and Contents

Dr. Angell's resignation is determined to take effect October 1, 1921.

Executive Committee Meeting, 1921-06-11

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1921-06-11

General

Resolution Range X83-X86

Board Meeting, 1921-09-30

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1921-09-30

General

Resolution Range B36-B45

Scope and Contents

Dr. Henry S. Pritchett is named acting President.

Executive Committee Meeting, 1921-10-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1921-10-17

General

Resolution Range X87

Executive Committee Meeting, 1921-11-04

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1921-11-04

General

Resolution Range X88-X89

Executive Committee Meeting, 1921-11-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1921-11-14

General

Resolution Range X91-X92

Board Meeting - 11th Annual, 1921-11-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 11th Annual,

1921-11-17

General

Resolution Range B46-B64

Executive Committee Meeting, 1921-12-13

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1921-12-13

Resolution Range X93

Scope and Contents

The structure remains the same, but the Executive Committee asks that the Board of Trustees submit potential presidents of each of their institutes to the Executive Committee for approval before they are given seats on the board (res X93).

Board Meeting, 1921-12-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1921-12-14

General

Resolution Range B65-B71

Scope and Contents

The Trustees of the Carnegie Institute of Pittsburgh, the Carnegie Institution of Washington, the Carnegie Hero Fund Commission, the Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching, and the Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, are requested to consider conferring with the Trustees of Carnegie Corporation of New York before choosing a President who becomes thereby a member of this Board (as first suggested in X93 but made official in B65).

Board Meeting, 1922-02-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1922-02-09

General

Resolution Range B72-B97

Scope and Contents

Charles Lewis Taylor has died.

Board Meeting, 1922-05-24

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1922-05-24

General

Resolution Range B98-B117

Executive Committee Meeting, 1922-05-26

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1922-05-26

Resolution Range X94-X98

Executive Committee Meeting, 1922-10-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1922-10-18

General

Resolution Range X99-X102

Executive Committee Meeting, 1922-11-09

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1922-11-09

General

Resolution Range X103-X111

Scope and Contents

Dr. W. J. Holland is elected President of the Carnegie Hero Fund Commission, thus filling the seat of Charles Lewis Taylor.

Board Meeting - 12th Annual, 1922-11-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 12th Annual,

1922-11-16

General

Resolution Range B120-B

Executive Committee Meeting, 1922-12-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1922-12-19

General

Resolution Range X112-X123

Board Meeting, 1922-12-22

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1922-12-22

General

Resolution Range B130-B133

Scope and Contents

Article I of the Constitution is amended to state that the board of trustees shall not exceed 15 in number. Dr. Frederick P. Keppel is appointed President of

Carnegie Corporation (res B132), he had worked at the Teacher's Insurance and Annuity Association.

Finance Committee Meeting-number 1, 1923-01-05

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 1,

1923-01-05

Executive Committee Meeting, 1923-01-10

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1923-01-10

General

Resolution Range X124-X126

Board Meeting, 1923-01-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1923-01-12

General

Resolution Range B134-B142

Executive Committee Meeting, 1923-01-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1923-01-19

General

Resolution Range X127-X137

Finance Committee Meeting-number 1, 1923-01-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 1</u>,

1923-01-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1923-04-13

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1923-04-13

General

Resolution Range X138-X140

Board Meeting, 1923-04-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1923-04-16

General

Resolution Range B143-B152

Scope and Contents

Mr. John J Carty is added to the board of trustees

Board Meeting, 1923-05-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1923-05-18

Resolution Range B153-B171

Board Meeting, 1923-10-30

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1923-10-30

General

Resolution Range B172-B188

Executive Committee Meeting, 1923-11-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1923-11-20

General

Resolution Range X141-X142

Board Meeting - 13th Annual, 1923-11-22

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 13th Annual,

1923-11-22

General

Resolution Range B189-B210

Scope and Contents

Mr. Russell C. Lefffingwell is added to the board of trustees (res B207)

Executive Committee Meeting, 1923-12-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1923-12-19

General

Resolution Range X143-X145

Board Meeting, 1924-01-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1924-01-11

General

Resolution Range B211-B223

Scope and Contents

Article V of the constitution is amended to read "There shall be an executive committee which shall consist of the chairman of the board, the president, and three other members of theboard, one of whom shall be elected at each annual meeting to serve fora term of three years." (res B211). John C. Merriam is deemed to have been elected the term member

for one year beginning at the last annual meeting. James Bertram and R.A. Franks are deemed to have been elected for the terms of two and three years respectively beginning at the last Annual Meeting (res B212).

Executive Committee Meeting, 1924-02-05

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1924-02-05

General

Resolution Range X146-X161

Executive Committee Meeting, 1924-04-09

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Executive Committee Meeting</u>,

1924-04-09

General

Resolution Range X162-X167

Board Meeting, 1924-04-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1924-04-10

General

Resolution Range B224-B242

Executive Committee Meeting, 1924-05-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1924-05-19

General

Resolution Range X168-X171

Board Meeting, 1924-06-06

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1924-06-06

General

Resolution Range B243-B262

Executive Committee Meeting, 1924-10-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1924-10-21

General

Resolution Range X172-X179

Board Meeting, 1924-10-23

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1924-10-23

Resolution Range B263-B277

Scope and Contents

President of the Carnegie Institute of Washington and a member of the Board Dr. Robert Simpson Woodward has passed away. His position and seat on the Board will need to be replaced.

Executive Committee Meeting, 1924-11-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1924-11-14

General

Resolution Range X180-X186

Board Meeting - 14th Annual, 1924-11-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 14th Annual,

1924-11-20

General

Resolution Range B278-B290

Scope and Contents

In accordance with Article V of the Constitution which calls for the election of one member of the Executive Committee at each Annual Meeting toserve for a term of three years S.H. Church was elected to the Executive Committee (res B289).

Executive Committee Meeting, 1925-01-27

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1925-01-27

General

Resolution Range X188-X199

Board Meeting, 1925-02-03

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1925-02-03

General

Resolution Range B291-B300

Executive Committee Meeting, 1925-03-23

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1925-03-23

Resolution Range X200-X214

Board Meeting, 1925-04-06

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1925-04-06

General

Resolution Range B301-B327

Scope and Contents

Mr. Elihu Root announced his impending resignation as President of the Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, this resignation would automatically terminate his ex-officio membership on the Board of Trustees of Carnegie Corporation. However, as the Board does not want to lose him he will receive a 5 year term to the Board following his resignation (res B325). Mr. Root was re-elected to his position as the Chairman of the Board.

Executive Committee Meeting, 1925-05-11

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1925-05-11

General

Resolution Range X215-X228

Scope and Contents

Benjamin N.Cardozo is considered as an additional term member of the Board of Trustees (res X227)-he later declines.

Board Meeting, 1925-05-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1925-05-18

General

Resolution Range B328-B334

Finance Committee Meeting-number 1, 1925-06-04

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 1,

1925-06-04

Executive Committee Meeting, 1925-09-30

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Executive Committee Meeting</u>,

1925-09-30

General

Resolution Range X229-X238

Board Meeting, 1925-10-05

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1925-10-05

General

Resolution Range B335-B348

Scope and Contents

Mr. Butler and Mr. Carty are added to the finance committee (res B348).

Finance Committee Meeting-number 1, 1925-10-08

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 1</u>,

1925-10-08

Scope and Contents

Finance Committee to consist of Henry S. Pritchett, Robert A. Franks and James Bertram, whose duty it shall be to recommend to the Executive Committee the purchase of such bonds as may be suitable for investment of any surplus finds the Corporation may have .

Executive Committee Meeting, 1925-11-10

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1925-11-10

General

Resolution Range X239-X249

Board Meeting - 15th Annual, 1925-11-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 15th Annual,

1925-11-19

General

Resolution Range B349-B357

Scope and Contents

John C. Merriam is elected member of the Executive Committee for a three year term (res B357).

Executive Committee Meeting, 1926-01-04

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1926-01-04

General

Resolution Range X250-X269

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1926-01-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1926-01-11

Board Meeting, 1926-01-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1926-01-12

General

Resolution Range B358-B366

Executive Committee Meeting, 1926-02-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1926-02-08

General

Resolution Range X270-X277

Board Meeting, 1926-03-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1926-03-19

General

Resolution Range X278-X289

Executive Committee Meeting, 1926-03-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1926-03-19

General

Resolution Range X278-X289

Executive Committee Meeting, 1926-05-04

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1926-05-04

General

Resolution Range X290-X305

Finance Committee Meeting-number 1, 1926-05-04

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 1,

1926-05-04

Executive Committee Meeting, 1926-05-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1926-05-20

General

Resolution Range X306-X313

Board Meeting, 1926-05-27

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1926-05-27

Resolution Range X314

Executive Committee Meeting - Adjourned 112th

Executive Committee, 1926-05-27

<u>Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting -</u> Adjourned 112th Executive Committee, 1926-05-27

General

Resolution Range X314

Board Meeting, 1926-11-03

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1926-11-03

General

Resolution Range B387-B405

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1926-11-03

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1926-11-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1926-11-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1926-11-08

General

Resolution Range X315-X331

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1926-11-08

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1926-11-08

Board Meeting - 16th Annual, 1926-11-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 16th Annual,

1926-11-18

General

Resolution Range B406-B409

Scope and Contents

The Chairman of the Board is no longer automatically the Chairman of the Executive Committee, the Chairman of the Executive Committee is now elected annually (res B409). John J. Carty is elected to serve a 3 year term on the Executive Committee (res B408).

Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual Meeting,

1926-11-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual

Meeting, 1926-11-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 1, 1926-12-17

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 1,

1926-12-17

Agenda book: No Material Distributed to Trustees-For

Discussion, 1927-01-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: No Material Distributed to

Trustees-For Discussion, 1927-01-11

Executive Committee Meeting, 1927-01-11

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1927-01-11

General

Resolution Range X332-X347

Scope and Contents

Mr. Church was unanimously elected Chairman of the Executive Committee.

Board Meeting, 1927-01-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1927-01-20

General

Resolution Range B410-B438

Agenda book: Board of Trustees-Special Meeting,

1927-01-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Board of Trustees-Special

Meeting, 1927-01-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1927-03-22

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1927-03-22

General

Resolution Range X348-X363

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1927-03-22

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1927-03-22

Board Meeting, 1927-04-05

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1927-04-05

Resolution Range B439-B466

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1927-04-05

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1927-04-05

Executive Committee Meeting, 1927-04-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1927-04-20

General

Resolution Range X364-X388

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1927-04-20

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1927-04-20

Board Meeting, 1927-10-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1927-10-20

General

Resolution Range B467-B480

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1927-10-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1927-10-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1927-11-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1927-11-03

General

Resolution Range X389-X398

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1927-11-03

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1927-11-03

Board Meeting - 17th Annual, 1927-11-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 17th Annual,

1927-11-17

General

Resolution Range X399-X401

Executive Committee Meeting, 1927-11-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1927-11-17

General

Resolution Range X399-X401

Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual Meeting and Special Executive Committee Meeting, 1927-11-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual Meeting and Special Executive Committee Meeting,

1927-11-17

Board Meeting, 1927-12-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1927-12-14

General

Resolution Range X402-X412

Scope and Contents

Mr. Carty was unanimously elected Chairman of the Executive Committee

Executive Committee Meeting, 1927-12-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1927-12-14

General

Resolution Range X402-X412

Scope and Contents

Mr. Carty was unanimously elected Chairman of the Executive Committee

Agenda book: Board of Trustees and Executive Committee

Meeting-Tentative Agenda, 1927-12-14

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Board of Trustees and Executive Committee Meeting-Tentative Agenda,</u>

1927-12-14

Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-02-09

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1928-02-09

General

Resolution Range X413-X427

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-02-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1928-02-09

Finance Committee Meeting-number 1, 1928-02-16

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 1,

1928-02-16

Board Meeting, 1928-02-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1928-02-21

General

Resolution Range X428-X429

Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-02-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1928-02-21

General

Resolution Range X428-X429

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1928-02-21

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1928-02-21

Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-04-04

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1928-04-04

General

Resolution Range X430-X447

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-04-04

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1928-04-04

Board Meeting, 1928-04-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1928-04-17

General

Resolution Range B525-B536

Scope and Contents

Mr. Henry James wasunanimously elected a member of the Board of Trustees for a period of five years.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1928-04-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1928-04-17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-05-10

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1928-05-10

General

Resolution Range X450-X458

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-05-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1928-05-10

Finance Committee Meeting-number 2, 1928-09-25

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 2,

1928-09-25

Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-10-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1928-10-03

General

Resolution Range X459-X469

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-10-03

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1928-10-03

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting-

Supplementary Agenda, 1928-10-03

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Executive Committee</u> <u>Meeting-Supplementary Agenda, 1928-10-03</u>

Board Meeting, 1928-10-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1928-10-10

General

Resolution Range B537-B560

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1928-10-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1928-10-10

Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-11-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1928-11-08

General

Resolution Range X470-X484

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-11-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1928-11-08

Board Meeting - 18th Annual, 1928-11-22

<u>Digital Object: Board Meeting - 18th Annual,</u>

1928-11-22

General

Resolution Range B561-B577

Scope and Contents

Henry James is elected to the Executive Committee for a term of 4 years.

Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual Meeting,

1928-11-22

Digital Object: Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual

Meeting, 1928-11-22

Board Meeting, 1928-12-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1928-12-12

General

Resolution Range X485-X490

Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-12-12

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1928-12-12

General

Resolution Range X485-X490

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-12-12

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1928-12-12

Finance Committee Meeting-number 3, 1928-12-20

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 3,

1928-12-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1928-12-31

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1928-12-31

General

Resolution Range X491-X492

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting-Special

Meeting, 1928-12-31

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting-Special Meeting, 1928-12-31

Finance Committee Meeting-number 4, 1929-01-18

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 4,

1929-01-18

Executive Committee Meeting, 1929-01-31

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1929-01-31

General

Resolution Range X493-X502

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1929-01-31

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1929-01-31

Board Meeting, 1929-02-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1929-02-13

General

Resolution Range B590-B603

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1929-02-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1929-02-13

Executive Committee Meeting, 1929-03-28

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1929-03-28

General

Resolution Range X503-X524

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1929-03-28

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1929-03-28

Board Meeting, 1929-04-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1929-04-10

Board Meeting, 1929-04-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1929-04-18

General

Resolution Range B604-B624

Finance Committee Meeting-number 5, 1929-04-18

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 5</u>, 1929-04-18

Scope and Contents

Paragraph 1 of Article III of the By - Laws of Carnegie Corporation is amended to further articulate the role of the treasurer.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1929-04-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1929-04-18

Agenda book: Memorandum to Executive Committee,

1929-05-01

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Memorandum to Executive

Committee, 1929-05-01

Executive Committee Meeting, 1929-09-12

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1929-09-12

General

Resolution Range X525-X547

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1929-09-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1929-09-12

Board Meeting, 1929-10-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1929-10-15

General

Resolution Range B625-B673

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1929-10-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

<u>Trustees</u>, 1929-10-15

Board Meeting - 19th Annual, 1929-11-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 19th Annual,

1929-11-21

General

Resolution Range B674-B678

Scope and Contents

Mr. David F. Houston was elected a member of the Board of Trustees for the term of five years ending withthe Annual Meeting of November, 1934 (res

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

B678). Louise W. Carnegie resigns from the board (res B678). Russell Leffingwell joins the executive committee for a term of four years (res B678).

Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual Meeting,

1929-11-21

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Board of Trustees Annual</u>

Meeting, 1929-11-21

Board Meeting, 1929-12-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1929-12-18

General

Resolution Range B679-B699

Executive Committee Meeting, 1929-12-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1929-12-18

General

Resolution Range B679-B699

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1929-12-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1929-12-18

Executive Committee Meeting, 1930-01-30

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1930-01-30

General

Resolution Range X557-X566

Scope and Contents

Mr. Poynton was unanimously elected Chairman of the Executive Committee.

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1930-01-30

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1930-01-30

Board Meeting, 1930-02-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1930-02-19

General

Resolution Range B700-B727

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1930-02-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1930-02-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1930-02-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1930-02-21

General

Resolution Range X567-X576

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1930-02-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1930-02-21

Board Meeting, 1930-04-02

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1930-04-02

General

Resolution Range X577-X592

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1930-04-02

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1930-04-02

Board Meeting, 1930-04-23

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1930-04-23

General

Resolution Range B728-B750

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1930-04-23

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1930-04-23

Executive Committee Meeting, 1930-06-06

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1930-06-06

General

Resolution Range X593-X609

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1930-06-06

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1930-06-06

Executive Committee Meeting, 1930-09-29

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1930-09-29

Resolution Range X610-X618

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1930-09-29

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1930-09-29

Board Meeting, 1930-10-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1930-10-15

General

Resolution Range B751-B778

Scope and Contents

Dr. Henry Suzzallo took his place on the Board of Trustees. Henry S. Pritchett has retired and thus vacated his seat on the Board (res B776).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1930-10-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1930-10-15

Executive Committee Meeting, 1930-11-06

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1930-11-06

General

Resolution Range X619-X636

Scope and Contents

Mrs. Roswell Miller is offered a seat on the Board, this marks the first time a woman is offered a seat on the Board of Trustees aside from Mrs. Carnegie (res X635). She rejects the offer per the January 16,1931 meeting.

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1930-11-06

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1930-11-06

Board Meeting - 20th Annual, 1930-11-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 20th Annual,

1930-11-20

General

Resolution Range B779-B806

Scope and Contents

David F. Houston is elected to the Executive Committee for a term of 4 years.

Finance Committee Meeting-number 6, 1930-11-20

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 6,

1930-11-20

Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual Meeting,

1930-11-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual

Meeting, 1930-11-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1930-12-04

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1930-12-04

General

Resolution Range X637-X645

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1930-12-04

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1930-12-04

Board Meeting, 1930-12-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1930-12-17

General

Resolution Range B807-B820

Finance Committee Meeting-number 7, 1930-12-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 7</u>,

1930-12-17

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1930-12-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1930-12-17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1931-01-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1931-01-16

General

Resolution Range X646-X664

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1931-01-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1931-01-16

Board Meeting, 1931-02-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1931-02-18

General

Resolution Range B821-B844

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1931-02-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1931-02-18

Executive Committee Meeting, 1931-03-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1931-03-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1931-03-27

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1931-03-27

General

Resolution Range X665-X681

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1931-03-27

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1931-03-27

Board Meeting, 1931-04-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1931-04-15

General

Resolution Range B845-B862

Finance Committee Meeting-number 8, 1931-04-15

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 8,

1931-04-15

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1931-04-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1931-04-15

Agenda book: Correspondence-X May 1931-Program Recommended by the president to the Executive

Committee, 1931-05-01

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Correspondence-X May</u> 1931-Program Recommended by the president to the

Executive Committee, 1931-05-01

Executive Committee Meeting, 1931-09-22

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1931-09-22

Resolution Range X682-X716

Scope and Contents

David Houston resigns from Executive Committee.

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1931-09-22

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1931-09-22

Finance Committee Meeting-number 9, 1931-10-01

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 9,

1931-10-01

Board Meeting, 1931-10-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1931-10-13

General

Resolution Range B863-B892

Scope and Contents

Newton D. Baker accepts a position on the Board of Trustees.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1931-10-13

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1931-10-13

Finance Committee Meeting-number 10, 1931-10-20

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 10,

1931-10-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1931-11-11

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1931-11-11

General

Resolution Range X717-X755

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1931-11-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1931-11-11

Board Meeting - 21st Annual, 1931-11-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 21st Annual, 1931-11-19

Resolution Range B893-B927

Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual Meeting,

1931-11-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual

Meeting, 1931-11-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1931-12-02

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1931-12-02

General

Resolution Range X756-X761

Scope and Contents

Mr. James was unanimously elected Chairman of the Executive Committee.

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1931-12-02

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1931-12-02

Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-01-05

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1932-01-05

General

Resolution Range X762-X784

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-01-05

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1932-01-05

Board Meeting, 1932-01-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1932-01-19

General

Resolution Range B928-B945

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1932-01-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1932-01-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 11, 1932-01-26

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 11,

1932-01-26

Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-02-26

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1932-02-26

General

Resolution Range X785-X808

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-02-26

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1932-02-26

Board Meeting, 1932-03-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1932-03-15

General

Resolution Range B946-B962

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1932-03-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1932-03-15

Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-04-13

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1932-04-13

General

Resolution Range X809-X827

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-04-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1932-04-13

Board Meeting, 1932-04-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1932-04-19

General

Resolution Range B963-B976

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1932-04-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1932-04-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 12, 1932-05-19

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 12,

1932-05-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-05-24

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1932-05-24

Resolution Range X828-X856

Finance Committee Meeting-number 13, 1932-05-24

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 13,

1932-05-24

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-05-24

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1932-05-24

Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-06-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1932-06-20

General

Resolution Range X857-X862

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-06-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1932-06-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 14, 1932-07-26

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 14,

1932-07-26

Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-09-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1932-09-20

General

Resolution Range X863-X874

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-09-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1932-09-20

Board Meeting, 1932-10-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1932-10-11

General

Resolution Range B977-B1008

Scope and Contents

Article IV paragraph 2 of the constitution is amended to read "The chairman and vice chairman must be members of the board of trustees. They shall be, ex-officios, members of standing committees." Paragraph 3 is amended to read "The president shall be e-officio a member of the board oftrustees.

and of all standing committees" and treasurer was also made an ex-oficio member (res B978). Article V is amended so that the executive committee is now made up of the chairman, the vice-chairman, the president, and four other members of the board, one of whom shall be elected at each annual meeting to serve for a term of four years. The finance committee shall consist of the chairman, the vice-chairman, the president, the secretary andthe treasurer, ex -officiis, and two other members of the board to be elected annually at the annual meeting of the corporation (res B978).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1932-10-11

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1932-10-11

Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-11-07

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1932-11-07

General

Resolution Range X875-X899

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-11-07

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1932-11-07

Board Meeting - 22nd Annual, 1932-11-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 22nd Annual,

<u>1932-11-15</u>

General

Resolution Range B1009-B1029

Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual Meeting,

1932-11-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual

Meeting, 1932-11-15

Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-12-01

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1932-12-01

General

Resolution Range X900- X908

Board Meeting, 1932-12-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1932-12-13

Resolution Range B1030-B1034

Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-12-13

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1932-12-13

General

Resolution Range B1030-B1034

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1932-12-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1932-12-13

Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-01-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1933-01-03

General

Resolution Range X909-X925

Scope and Contents

Dr. Thomas S. Arbuthnot becomes president of the Carnegie Hero Commission and gains a seat on the Board of Trustees along with this position.

Finance Committee Meeting-number 15, 1933-01-03

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 15,

1933-01-03

General

Resolution Range F1-F3

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-01-03

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1933-01-03

Executive Committee Meeting - adjourned 154th

Executive Committee, 1933-01-11

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Executive Committee Meeting -</u> <u>adjourned 154th Executive Committee, 1933-01-11</u>

General

Resolution Range X926-X960

Board Meeting, 1933-01-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1933-01-17

Resolution Range B1035-B1053

Scope and Contents

John J. Carty has died, leaving a seat on the board vacant, minutes include a tribute to the war hero. Dr. Holland has also recently died, letters are sent to both of their widows.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1933-01-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1933-01-17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-02-21

<u>Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting</u>,

1933-02-21

General

Resolution Range X961-X1008

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-02-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1933-02-21

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-03-02

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1933-03-02

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-03-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1933-03-09

Finance Committee Meeting-number 16, 1933-03-15

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 16,

1933-03-15

Board Meeting, 1933-03-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1933-03-21

General

Resolution Range B1054-B1076

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1933-03-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1933-03-21

Board Meeting, 1933-04-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1933-04-11

Resolution Range B1077-B1098

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1933-04-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1933-04-11

Finance Committee Meeting-number 17, 1933-05-02

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 17,

1933-05-02

Board Meeting, 1933-05-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1933-05-18

General

Resolution Range X1009-X1028

Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-05-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1933-05-18

General

Resolution Range X1009-X1028

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-05-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1933-05-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 18, 1933-06-29

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 18,

1933-06-29

Finance Committee Meeting-number 19, 1933-07-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 19,

1933-07-14

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-09-29

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1933-09-29

Finance Committee Meeting-number 20, 1933-10-03

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 20,

1933-10-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-10-05

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1933-10-05

Resolution Range X1030-X1053

Scope and Contents

Henry Suzzallo has died, leaving another seat vacant on the Board of Trustees.

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-10-05

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1933-10-05

Finance Committee Meeting-number 21, 1933-10-17

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 21,

1933-10-17

Board Meeting, 1933-10-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1933-10-19

General

Resolution Range B1104-B1143

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1933-10-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1933-10-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-11-06

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1933-11-06

General

Resolution Range X1054-X1081

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-11-06

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1933-11-06

Board Meeting - 23rd Annual, 1933-11-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 23rd Annual,

1933-11-14

General

Resolution Range B1144-B1153

Scope and Contents

The secretary, Mr. Baker and Dr. Merriam constitute a nominating committee to fill the new vacancies. The following members were elected members of the Executive Committee for terms of four,three, and one year respectively, in the order named: J.

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

C. Merriam, T. S. Arbuthnot, R. C. Leffingwell (res B1151).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1933-11-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1933-11-14

Finance Committee Meeting-number 22, 1933-11-24

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 22,

1933-11-24

Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-12-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1933-12-19

General

Resolution Range X1082-X1103

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1933-12-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1933-12-19

Board Meeting, 1934-01-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1934-01-18

General

Resolution Range B1154-B1162

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1934-01-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1934-01-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 23, 1934-02-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 23,

1934-02-07

Finance Committee Meeting-number 24, 1934-03-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 24,

1934-03-07

Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-03-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1934-03-08

General

Resolution Range X1104-X1128

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-03-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1934-03-08

Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-03-15

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

<u>1934-03-15</u>

General

Resolution Range B1163-B1174

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1934-03-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1934-03-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 25, 1934-04-03

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 25,

1934-04-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-04-12

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1934-04-12

General

Resolution Range X1129-X1151

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-04-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1934-04-12

Board Meeting, 1934-04-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1934-04-19

General

Resolution Range B1175-B1201

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1934-04-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1934-04-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 26, 1934-05-03

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 26,

1934-05-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-05-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1934-05-17

Resolution Range X1152-X1195

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-05-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1934-05-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 27, 1934-05-22

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 27,

1934-05-22

Finance Committee Meeting-number 28, 1934-07-24

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 28,

1934-07-24

Finance Committee Meeting-number 29, 1934-09-27

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 29,

1934-09-27

Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-10-04

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1934-10-04

General

Resolution Range X1196-X1233

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-10-04

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1934-10-04

Board Meeting, 1934-10-25

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1934-10-25

General

Resolution Range B1202-B1240

Scope and Contents

James Bertram and John Albert Poynton have both died, leaving seats open on the Board.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1934-10-25

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1934-10-25

Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-11-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1934-11-08

Resolution Range X1235-X1253

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-11-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1934-11-08

Board Meeting - 24th Annual, 1934-11-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 24th Annual,

1934-11-20

General

Resolution Range B1241-B1255

Scope and Contents

Walter A. Jessup is elected to the Executive Committee for a 4 year term. Arthur W. Page fills the seat on the finance committee left vacant by Mr. Bertram's death.

Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual Meeting,

1934-11-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Board of Trustees Annual

Meeting, 1934-11-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 30, 1934-11-23

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 30,

1934-11-23

Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-12-05

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1934-12-05

General

Resolution Range X1254-X1277

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-12-05

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1934-12-05

Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-12-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1934-12-19

General

Resolution Range X1278-X1287

Finance Committee Meeting-number 31, 1934-12-19

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 31,

1934-12-19

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1934-12-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1934-12-19

Board Meeting, 1934-12-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1934-12-20

General

Resolution Range B1256-B1289

Scope and Contents

The finance committee is amended to include the president and the treasurer, ex - officiis members, and three other members of the board to be elected annually. Mrs. Roswell Carnegie Miller is again extended an invitation to the Board of Directors, this time she accepts and takes a term of five years.

Finance Committee Meeting-number 32, 1934-12-28

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 32,

1934-12-28

Finance Committee Meeting-number 33, 1935-01-17

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 33,

1935-01-17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1935-03-07

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1935-03-07

General

Resolution Range X1288-X1343

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1935-03-07

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1935-03-07

Finance Committee Meeting-number 34, 1935-03-20

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 34,

1935-03-20

General

Resolution Range F1-F5

Board Meeting, 1935-03-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1935-03-21

Resolution Range B1290-B1307

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1935-03-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1935-03-21

Executive Committee Meeting, 1935-05-16

<u>Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting</u>,

1935-05-16

General

Resolution Range X1344-X1356

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1935-05-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1935-05-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 35, 1935-05-21

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 35,

1935-05-21

General

Resolution Range F6-F10

Finance Committee Meeting-number 36, 1935-07-19

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 36,

1935-07-19

General

Resolution Range F11-F13

Executive Committee Meeting, 1935-09-26

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1935-09-26

General

Resolution Range X1357-X1366

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1935-09-26

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1935-09-26

Agenda book: Financial Memorandum, 1935-1936;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1935-09-26

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Financial Memorandum</u>, 1935-1936; Executive Committee Meeting, 1935-09-26

Finance Committee Meeting-number 37, 1935-09-27

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 37,

1935-09-27

General

Resolution Range F14-F15

Executive Committee Meeting, 1935-10-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1935-10-03

General

Resolution Range X1367-X1390

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1935-10-03

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1935-10-03

Finance Committee Meeting-number 38, 1935-10-22

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 38,

1935-10-22

Board Meeting, 1935-10-24

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1935-10-24

General

Resolution Range B1308-B1346

Agenda book: Financial Memorandum, Balances Before Meeting of Bd. Of Trustees 10/24/35; Meeting of the

Board of Trustees, 1935-10-24

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Financial Memorandum</u>, Balances Before Meeting of Bd. Of Trustees 10/24/35;

Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1935-10-24

Executive Committee Meeting, 1935-11-07

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1935-11-07

General

Resolution Range X1391-X1414

Agenda book: Financial Memorandum, Balances Before Meeting of Ex. Com. 11/7/35; Executive Committee

Meeting, 1935-11-07

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Financial Memorandum</u>, <u>Balances Before Meeting of Ex. Com. 11/7/35</u>; <u>Executive</u>

Committee Meeting, 1935-11-07

Board Meeting - 25th Annual, 1935-11-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 25th Annual,

1935-11-19

General

Resolution Range B1347-B1380

Agenda book: Financial Memorandum, Balances Before Meeting of Bd. Of Trustees 11/19/35; Board of Trustees

Annual Meeting, 1935-11-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Financial Memorandum, <u>Balances Before Meeting of Bd. Of Trustees 11/19/35</u>; Board of Trustees Annual Meeting, 1935-11-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1935-12-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1935-12-19

General

Resolution Range X1415-X1440

Agenda book: Financial Memorandum, Balances Before Meeting of Ex/ Com. 12/19/35; Executive Committee

Meeting, 1935-12-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Financial Memorandum</u>, <u>Balances Before Meeting of Ex/ Com. 12/19/35</u>; <u>Executive Committee Meeting</u>, 1935-12-19

Board Meeting, 1936-01-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1936-01-16

General

Resolution Range B1381-B1398

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1936-01-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1936-01-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 39, 1936-02-28

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 39,

1936-02-28

General

Resolution Range F16-F17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1936-03-05

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1936-03-05

Resolution Range X1441-X1479

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1936-03-05

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1936-03-05

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1936-03-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1936-03-19

Board Meeting, 1936-03-26

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1936-03-26

General

Resolution Range B1399-B1414

Finance Committee Meeting-number 40, 1936-03-26

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 40,

1936-03-26

General

Resolution Range F18

Executive Committee Meeting, 1936-04-02

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1936-04-02

General

Resolution Range X1481-X1496

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1936-04-02

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1936-04-02

Board Meeting, 1936-04-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1936-04-15

General

Resolution Range B1415-B1425

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1935-1936, Financial Program Including Annual Budget Revised to 4/16/36, Securities Redeemed or Sold, Securities Purchased, Month of March, 1936; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1936-04-15

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Treasurer's Report</u>, 1935-1936, <u>Financial Program Including Annual Budget</u> Revised to 4/16/36, <u>Securities Redeemed or Sold</u>, <u>Securities Purchased, Month of March, 1936; Meeting of</u> the Board of Trustees, 1936-04-15

Executive Committee Meeting, 1936-05-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1936-05-20

General

Resolution Range X1497-X1526

Scope and Contents

Frederick Osborne is noted as a member of the Board of Trustees.

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1935-1936, Financial Program Including Annual Budget Revised to 5/20/36; Executive Committee Meeting, 1936-05-20

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1935-1936, Financial Program Including Annual Budget Revised to 5/20/36; Executive Committee Meeting, 1936-05-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 41, 1936-06-02

<u>Digital Object</u>: Finance Committee Meeting-number 41, 1936-06-02

Finance Committee Meeting-number 42, 1936-06-22

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 42</u>, 1936-06-22

General

Resolution Range F19-F24

Finance Committee Meeting-number 43, 1936-08-04

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 43,

1936-08-04

Finance Committee Meeting-number 44, 1936-09-01

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 44,

1936-09-01

General

Resolution Range F25

Scope and Contents

Mr. Page was elected to be Acting Chairman of the Finance Committee.

Finance Committee Meeting-number 45, 1936-09-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 45,

1936-09-08

General

Resolution Range F26-F27

Executive Committee Meeting, 1936-09-24

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1936-09-24

General

Resolution Range X1527-X1538

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1935-1936, Financial Program Includes Annual Budget Revised to 9/24/36;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1936-09-24

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1935-1936, Financial Program Includes Annual Budget Revised to 9/24/36; Executive Committee Meeting,

1936-09-24

Finance Committee Meeting-number 46, 1936-09-28

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 46,

1936-09-28

Finance Committee Meeting-number 47, 1936-10-06

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 47,

1936-10-06

General

Resolution Range F28-F31

Executive Committee Meeting, 1936-10-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1936-10-08

General

Resolution Range X1539-X1556

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1936-10-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1936-10-08

Board Meeting, 1936-10-22

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1936-10-22

General

Resolution Range B1426-B1458

Finance Committee Meeting-number 48, 1936-10-22

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 48,

1936-10-22

General

Resolution Range F32

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1936-1937, Financial Program Including Annual Budget Revised to 10/22/36;

Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1936-10-22

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1936-1937, Financial Program Including Annual Budget Revised to 10/22/36; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1936-10-22

Executive Committee Meeting, 1936-11-02

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1936-11-02

General

Resolution Range X1557-X1576

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1936-11-02

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1936-11-02

Finance Committee Meeting-number 49, 1936-11-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 49,

1936-11-10

General

Resolution Range F33-F35

Board Meeting - 26th Annual, 1936-11-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 26th Annual,

1936-11-17

General

Resolution Range B1459-B1475

Finance Committee Meeting-number 50, 1936-11-17

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 50,

1936-11-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 51, 1936-11-17

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 51,

1936-11-17

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1936-1937, Financial Program Including Annual Budget Revised to 11/17/36; Board of Trustees Annual Meeting, 1936-11-17

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1936-1937, Financial Program Including Annual Budget Revised to 11/17/36; Board of Trustees Annual Meeting,

1936-11-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 52, 1936-12-18

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 52,

1936-12-18

General

Resolution Range F39-F41

Finance Committee Meeting-number 53, 1937-01-05

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 53,

1937-01-05

General

Resolution Range F42

Executive Committee Meeting, 1937-01-07

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1937-01-07

General

Resolution Range X1577-X1606

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1936-1937, Financial

Program Including Annual Budget Revised to 1/7/37;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1937-01-07

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1936-1937, Financial Program Including Annual Budget

Revised to 1/7/37; Executive Committee Meeting,

1937-01-07

Finance Committee Meeting-number 54, 1937-01-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 54,

1937-01-13

General

Resolution Range F43

Board Meeting, 1937-01-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1937-01-21

General

Resolution Range B1476-B1500

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1936-1937, Financial Program Including Annual Budget Revised to 3/4/37;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1937-01-21

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1936-1937, Financial Program Including Annual Budget

Revised to 3/4/37; Executive Committee Meeting,

1937-01-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 55, 1937-02-02

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 55,

1937-02-02

Finance Committee Meeting-number 56, 1937-02-02

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 56,

1937-02-02

Finance Committee Meeting-number 57, 1937-03-02

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 57,

1937-03-02

General

Resolution Range F45-F47

Executive Committee Meeting, 1937-03-04

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1937-03-04

General

Resolution Range X1607-X1626.

Scope and Contents

Mr. Root has died.

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1936-1937, Financial Program Including Annual Budget Revised to 3/4/37;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1937-03-04

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1936-1937, Financial Program Including Annual Budget

Revised to 3/4/37; Executive Committee Meeting,

1937-03-04

Board Meeting, 1937-03-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1937-03-11

General

Resolution Range B1501-B1523

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1936-1937, Financial

Program including Annual Budget Revised to 3/11/37;

Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1937-03-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1936-1937, Financial Program including Annual Budget Revised to 3/11/37; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1937-03-11

Finance Committee Meeting-number 58, 1937-04-06

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 58,

1937-04-06

Finance Committee Meeting-number 59, 1937-05-04

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 59,

1937-05-04

Board Meeting, 1937-05-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1937-05-12

General

Resolution Range B1524-B1534

Executive Committee Meeting, 1937-05-12

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1937-05-12

General

Resolution Range B1524-B1534

Agenda book: Executive Committee, 1937-05-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee,

1937-05-12

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1936-1937, Financial

Program Including Annual Budget Revised to 5/12/37;

Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1937-05-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1936-1937, Financial Program Including Annual Budget

Revised to 5/12/37; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1937-05-12

Finance Committee Meeting-number 60, 1937-06-01

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 60,

1937-06-01

General

Resolution Range F48-F51

Agenda book: Executive Committee, 1937-06-29

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee,

1937-06-29

Finance Committee Meeting-number 61, 1937-07-06

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 61,

1937-07-06

General

Resolution Range F52-F55

Finance Committee Meeting-number 62, 1937-08-03

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 62,

1937-08-03

General

Resolution Range F56

Finance Committee Meeting-number 63, 1937-09-03

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 63,

1937-09-03

General

Resolution Range F57-F58

Executive Committee Meeting, 1937-09-23

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1937-09-23

General

Resolution Range X1652-X1658

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1936-1937, Executive Committee 9/23/37; Executive Committee Meeting,

1937-09-23

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,</u> 1936-1937, Executive Committee 9/23/37; Executive

Committee Meeting, 1937-09-23

Finance Committee Meeting-number 64, 1937-10-05

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 64</u>,

1937-10-05

Agenda book: Main Endowment Fund Annual Budget, 1937-1938; To the Trustees, 10/14/37, 1937-10-14

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Main Endowment Fund</u> <u>Annual Budget, 1937-1938; To the Trustees, 10/14/37,</u>

1937-10-14

Board Meeting, 1937-10-28

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1937-10-28

General

Resolution Range B1535-B1540

Executive Committee Meeting, 1937-11-01

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1937-11-01

Resolution Range X1660-X1688

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 11/1/37; Executive Committee Meeting, 1937-11-01

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 11/1/37; Executive Committee Meeting, 1937-11-01

Finance Committee Meeting-number 65, 1937-11-03

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 65,

1937-11-03

Finance Committee Meeting-number 66, 1937-11-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 66,

1937-11-12

General

Resolution Range F59-F60

Board Meeting - 27th Annual, 1937-11-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting - 27th Annual,

1937-11-16

General

Resolution Range B1541-B1550

Scope and Contents

Mr. Butler is unanimously elected Chairman of the Board (res B1549). Mr. Leffingwell is elected to serve on the Executive Committee for a term of four years (res B1549).

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 11/16/37; Annual Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1937-11-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 11/16/37; Annual Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1937-11-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 67, 1937-11-24

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 67,

1937-11-24

General

Resolution Range F61

Finance Committee Meeting-number 68, 1937-12-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 68,

1937-12-07

General

Resolution Range F62

Executive Committee Meeting, 1937-12-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1937-12-14

General

Resolution Range X1689-X1730

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 12/14/37; Executive Committee Meeting, 1937-12-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 12/14/37; Executive Committee Meeting, 1937-12-14

Finance Committee Meeting-number 69, 1938-01-04

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 69,

1938-01-04

General

Resolution Range F63-F64

Executive Committee Meeting, 1938-01-12

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1938-01-12

General

Resolution Range X1731-X1753

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 1/12/38; Executive Committee Meeting, 1938-01-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 1/12/38; Executive Committee Meeting,

1938-01-12

Board Meeting, 1938-01-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1938-01-20

General

Resolution Range B1551-B1570

Scope and Contents

Elihu Root Jr. is added to the Board of Trustees.

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 1/20/38; This Page Not in Other Agendas, FPK; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1938-01-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 1/20/38; This Page Not in Other Agendas, FPK; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1938-01-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 70, 1938-02-01

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 70,

1938-02-01

General

Resolution Range F65-F67

Executive Committee Meeting, 1938-03-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1938-03-03

General

Resolution Range X1754-X1772

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 3/3/38;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1938-03-03

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 3/3/38; Executive Committee Meeting, 1938-03-03

Finance Committee Meeting-number 71, 1938-03-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 71,

1938-03-08

General

Resolution Range F68-F69

Board Meeting, 1938-03-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1938-03-10

General

Resolution Range B1571-B1587

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 3/10/38; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1938-03-10

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 3/10/38; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1938-03-10

Finance Committee Meeting-number 72, 1938-04-05

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 72,

1938-04-05

General

Resolution Range F70-F72

Executive Committee Meeting, 1938-04-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1938-04-18

General

Resolution Range X1773-X1793

Agenda book: Main Endowment Fund Annual Budget (Revised), 1937-1938; Executive Committee Meeting,

1938-04-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Main Endowment Fund Annual Budget (Revised), 1937-1938; Executive

Committee Meeting, 1938-04-18

Board Meeting, 1938-04-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1938-04-21

General

Resolution Range B1588-B1610

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1936-1937, Financial Program including Annual Budget Revised tp 4/21/38;

Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1938-04-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1936-1937, Financial Program including Annual Budget Revised tp 4/21/38; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1938-04-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 73, 1938-05-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 73, 1938-05-09

Executive Committee Meeting, 1938-05-26

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1938-05-26

General

Resolution Range X1796-X1814

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 5/26/38;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1938-05-26

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to 5/26/38; Executive Committee Meeting,

1938-05-26

Finance Committee Meeting-number 74, 1938-06-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 74,

1938-06-07

General

Resolution Range F73-F76

Finance Committee Meeting-number 75, 1938-06-20

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 75,

1938-06-20

General

Resolution Range F77-F79

Finance Committee Meeting-number 76, 1938-07-05

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 76,

<u>1938-07-05</u>

General

Resolution Range F80-F82

Finance Committee Meeting-number 77, 1938-08-02

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 77,

1938-08-02

General

Resolution Range F83

Finance Committee Meeting-number 78, 1938-10-03

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 78,

1938-10-03

General

Resolution Range F84-F85

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 10/21/38; Memorandum to the Trustees, 10/11/38, 1938-10-11

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 10/21/38; Memorandum to the Trustees, 10/11/38, 1938-10-11 Board Meeting, 1938-10-27

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1938-10-27

General

Resolution Range B1611-B1618

Scope and Contents

Mr. Coffman had died, his seat on the Board is now vacant. Two seats are currently vacant.

Finance Committee Meeting-number 79, 1938-11-01

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 79,

1938-11-01

General

Resolution Range F86-91

Executive Committee Meeting, 1938-11-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1938-11-03

General

Resolution Range X1815-X1838

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 11/3/38;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1938-11-03

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to 11/3/38; Executive Committee Meeting,

1938-11-03

Board Meeting-28th Annual, 1938-11-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting-28th Annual, 1938-11-15

General

Resolution Range B1619-B1638

Scope and Contents

Leffingwell, Osborn and Page are elected to the finance committee to serve through November, 1939.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1938-11-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1938-11-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 80, 1938-12-05

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 80,

1938-12-05

General

Resolution Range F92-F98

Executive Committee Meeting, 1938-12-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1938-12-08

General

Resolution Range X1839-X1870

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 12/8/38;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1938-12-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1937-1938, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 12/8/38; Executive Committee Meeting,

1020 12 00

1938-12-08

Agenda book: Informal Meeting of the Executive

Committee, 12/15/38, 1938-12-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Informal Meeting of the

Executive Committee, 12/15/38, 1938-12-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 81, 1939-01-03

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 81,

1939-01-03

General

Resolution Range F99

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-01-05

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1939-01-05

General

Resolution Range X1871-X1885

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1938-1939, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 1/5/39;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-01-05

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1938-1939, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to 1/5/39; Executive Committee Meeting,

1939-01-05

Board Meeting, 1939-01-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1939-01-19

Resolution Range B1639-B1670

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1938-1939, Financial Program Includes Annual Budget Revised to 1/19/39; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1939-01-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Treasurer's Report</u>, 1938-1939, <u>Financial Program Includes Annual Budget Revised to 1/19/39</u>; <u>Meeting of the Board of Trustees</u>, 1939-01-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 82, 1939-02-02

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 82</u>,

1939-02-02

General

Resolution Range F100-F103

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-02-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1939-02-03

General

Resolution Range X1886

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-03-07

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1939-03-07

General

Resolution Range X1887-X1910

Finance Committee Meeting-number 83, 1939-03-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 83,

1939-03-07

General

Resolution Range F104

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1938-1939, Financial Program Includes Annual Budget Revised to; Executive

Committee Meeting, 1939-03-07

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1938-1939, Financial Program Includes Annual Budget Revised to; Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-03-07

Board Meeting, 1939-03-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1939-03-16

Resolution Range B1671-B1686

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-03-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1939-03-16

General

Resolution Range B1671-B1686

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1938-1939, Financial Program Includes Annual Budget Revised to 3/16/39; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1939-03-16

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,</u> 1938-1939, Financial Program Includes Annual Budget Revised to 3/16/39; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1939-03-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 84, 1939-04-04

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 84,

1939-04-04

General

Resolution Range F105-F109

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-04-06

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1939-04-06

General

Resolution Range X1911-X1938

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-04-06

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1939-04-06

Finance Committee Meeting-number 85, 1939-04-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 85,

1939-04-14

General

Resolution Range F110-F111

Board Meeting, 1939-04-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1939-04-20

General

Resolution Range B1687-B1705

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1938-1939, Financial Program Includes Annual Budget Revised to 4/20/39;

Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1939-04-20

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,</u> 1938-1939, Financial Program Includes Annual Budget Revised to 4/20/39; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1939-04-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 86, 1939-04-21

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 86,

1939-04-21

General

Resolution Range F112-F113

Finance Committee Meeting-number 87, 1939-05-02

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 87,

1939-05-02

General

Resolution Range F114-F115

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-05-23

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1939-05-23

General

Resolution Range X1939-X1991

Agenda book: Main Endowment Fund, Annual Budget;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-05-23

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Main Endowment</u> <u>Fund, Annual Budget; Executive Committee Meeting,</u>

1939-05-23

Finance Committee Meeting-number 88, 1939-06-06

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 88,

1939-06-06

General

Resolution Range F116-F119

Finance Committee Meeting-number 89, 1939-07-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 89,

1939-07-11

General

Resolution Range F120-F124

Finance Committee Meeting-number 90, 1939-09-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 90,

1939-09-13

General

Resolution Range F125-F128

Finance Committee Meeting-number 91, 1939-09-21

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 91,

1939-09-21

General

Resolution Range F129-F133

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-09-28

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1939-09-28

General

Resolution Range X1992-X2006

Scope and Contents

Mr. Leffingwell withdraws from the Executive Committee due to health problems, Mr. Osbourne replaces him (res X1992).

Agenda book: Executive Committee, 9/29/39, Main Endowment Fund, Treasurer's Report; Executive

Committee Meeting, 1939-09-28

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>, 9/29/39, <u>Main Endowment Fund</u>, <u>Treasurer's Report</u>;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-09-28

Finance Committee Meeting-number 92, 1939-10-03

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 92,

1939-10-03

General

Resolution Range F134-F135

Agenda book: Memorandum to the Trustees 10/12/39,

1939-10-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Memorandum to the

Trustees 10/12/39, 1939-10-12

Agenda book: Special Board Meeting 10/17; Main Endowment Fund, Treasurer's Report, 10/19/39,

1939-10-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Special Board Meeting</u> <u>10/17</u>; <u>Main Endowment Fund, Treasurer's Report,</u> <u>10/19/39</u>, 1939-10-17

Board Meeting, 1939-10-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1939-10-19

General

Resolution Range B1706-B1711

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-11-02

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1939-11-02

General

Resolution Range X2007-X2016

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 11/2/39;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-11-02

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to 11/2/39; Executive Committee Meeting,

1939-11-02

Finance Committee Meeting-number 93, 1939-11-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 93,

1939-11-09

General

Resolution Range F136-F138

Board Meeting-29th Annual, 1939-11-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting-29th Annual, 1939-11-14

General

Resolution Range B1712-B1735

Scope and Contents

Elihu Root Jr is elected to the Executive Committee to serve a four year term (res B1735). Mr. Butler is unanimously elected to serve as Chairman of the Board through the next annual meeting (res B1734).

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 11/14/39;, 1939-11-14

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Treasurer's Report</u>,

1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to 11/14/39;, 1939-11-14

Finance Committee Meeting-number 94, 1939-12-05

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 94,

1939-12-05

Resolution Range F139-F142

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-12-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1939-12-19

General

Resolution Range X2017-X2034

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 12/19/39;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1939-12-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 12/19/39; Executive Committee Meeting,

1939-12-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 95, 1940-01-02

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 95,

1940-01-02

General

Resolution Range F143-F147

Board Meeting, 1940-02-01

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1940-02-01

General

Resolution Range B1736-B1761

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 2/1/40;

Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1940-02-01

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 2/1/40; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1940-02-01

Finance Committee Meeting-number 96, 1940-02-06

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 96,

1940-02-06

Finance Committee Meeting-number 97, 1940-02-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 97,

1940-02-14

Finance Committee Meeting-number 98, 1940-03-05

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 98,

1940-03-05

Resolution Range F148-F153

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-03-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1940-03-14

General

Resolution Range X2035-X2075

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 3/14/40;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-03-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to 3/14/40; Executive Committee Meeting,

1940-03-14

Board Meeting, 1940-03-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1940-03-21

General

Resolution Range B1762-B1774

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget Revised tp 3/21/40;

Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1940-03-21

<u>Digital Object:</u> Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget Revised tp 3/21/40; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1940-03-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 99, 1940-04-02

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 99,

1940-04-02

General

Resolution Range F154-F158

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-04-04

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1940-04-04

General

Resolution Range X2076-X2102

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 4/4/40;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-04-04

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 4/4/40; Executive Committee Meeting,

1940-04-04

Board Meeting, 1940-04-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1940-04-18

General

Resolution Range B1775-B1791

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget Revised tp 4/18/40; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1940-04-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget Revised tp 4/18/40; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1940-04-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 100, 1940-05-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 100, 1940-05-07

General

Resolution Range F159-F160

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-05-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1940-05-14

General

Resolution Range X2103-X2126

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 5/14/40;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-05-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1939-1940, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to 5/14/40; Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-05-14

Finance Committee Meeting-number 101, 1940-05-21

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 101,

1940-05-21

General

Resolution Range F161-F163

Finance Committee Meeting-number 102, 1940-06-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 102,

1940-06-07

Resolution Range F164-F165

Finance Committee Meeting-Special, 1940-06-21

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-Special,

1940-06-21

General

Resolution Range F166-F167

Finance Committee Meeting-number 103, 1940-07-02

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 103,

1940-07-02

General

Resolution Range F168-F170

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-07-11

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1940-07-11

General

Resolution Range X2127-X2130

Agenda book: British Dominions and Colonies Fund,

Annual Report Revised to 7/1/40; Special Meeting of the

Executive Committee, 7/11/40, 1940-07-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: British Dominions and

Colonies Fund, Annual Report Revised to 7/1/40;

Special Meeting of the Executive Committee, 7/11/40,

1940-07-11

Finance Committee Meeting-number 104, 1940-07-16

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 104,

1940-07-16

General

Resolution Range F171

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-07-25

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1940-07-25

Agenda book: FPK's Reminder Sheet for 7/25 Meeting,

1940-07-25

Digital Object: Agenda book: FPK's Reminder Sheet for

7/25 Meeting, 1940-07-25

Finance Committee Meeting-number 105, 1940-09-06

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 105,

1940-09-06

General

Resolution Range F172-F177

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-09-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1940-09-17

General

Resolution Range X2131-X2139

Agenda book: Main Endowment Fund Annual Budget Revised to 9/16/40; Executive Committee Meeting,

1940-09-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Main Endowment</u> <u>Fund Annual Budget Revised to 9/16/40; Executive</u>

Committee Meeting, 1940-09-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 106, 1940-09-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 106</u>,

1940-09-19

General

Resolution Range F178

Finance Committee Meeting-number 107, 1940-10-01

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 107,

1940-10-01

General

Resolution Range F179-F186

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-10-04

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1940-10-04

General

Resolution Range X2140-X2141

Agenda book: Main Endowment Fund Tentative Annual Budget For 1940-1941; Executive Committee Meeting,

1940-10-04

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Main Endowment Fund</u> <u>Tentative Annual Budget For 1940-1941</u>; <u>Executive</u>

Committee Meeting, 1940-10-04

Board Meeting, 1940-10-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1940-10-17

Resolution Range B1792-B1815

Agenda book: Main Endowment Fund Annual Budget For 1940-1941; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1940-10-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Main Endowment Fund</u> <u>Annual Budget For 1940-1941</u>; <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1940-10-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 108, 1940-10-22

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 108,

1940-10-22

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-11-07

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1940-11-07

General

Resolution Range X2142-X2160

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-11-07

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-11-07

Finance Committee Meeting-number 109, 1940-11-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 109,

1940-11-12

General

Resolution Range F187

Board Meeting-30th Annual, 1940-11-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting-30th Annual, 1940-11-19

General

Resolution Range B1816-B1828

Scope and Contents

Mr. Butlerwas unanimously elected Chairman of the Board to serve through the next AnnualMeeting of the Board. Mr. Kelley was elected to serve on the Executive Committee through the Annual Meeting of November, 1944.

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Order of Business, Annual Meeting (Board), 1940-11-19

of Business, Annual Meeting (Board), 1940-11-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Treasurer's Report</u>, 1940-1941, <u>Financial Program including Annual Budget</u>,

Revised to Date; Order of Business, Annual Meeting

(Board), 1940-11-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 110, 1940-12-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 110,

1940-12-09

General

Resolution Range F188-F191

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-12-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1940-12-20

General

Resolution Range X2161-X2193-

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-12-20

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1940-12-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-01-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1941-01-03

General

Resolution Range X2194

Agenda book: Untitled Memo (Corporation's Emergency

program), 1941-01-03

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: <u>Untitled Memo</u> (Corporation's Emergency program), 1941-01-03

Finance Committee Meeting-number 111, 1941-01-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 111,

1941-01-07

General

Resolution Range F192-F195

Board Meeting, 1941-01-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1941-01-16

General

Resolution Range B1829-B1836

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1941-01-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1941-01-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 112, 1941-02-04

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 112,

1941-02-04

Finance Committee Meeting-number 113, 1941-03-04

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 113,

1941-03-04

General

Resolution Range F196

Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-03-05

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1941-03-05

General

Resolution Range X2195-X2221

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-03-05

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-03-05

Board Meeting, 1941-03-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1941-03-20

General

Resolution Range B1837-1848

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1941-03-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1941-03-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 114, 1941-04-01

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 114</u>,

1941-04-01

General

Resolution Range F197-F200

Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-04-07

<u>Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,</u> 1941-04-07

General

Resolution Range X2222-X2241

Scope and Contents

Mr. Keppel is on a leave of absence from his Presidency, originally because he was supposed to serve the US government for war relief activities, but then because of health problems. Mr. James has resigned, Mr. James is to fill his position on the Executive Committee. Mr. Kelley has requested to be released from his place as Chairman of the Executive Committee, and Mr. Jessup will take his place.

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-04-07

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,</u> 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual <u>Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting,</u> 1941-04-07

Board Meeting, 1941-04-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1941-04-17

General

Resolution Range B1849-B1855

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1941-04-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,</u> 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1941-04-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 115, 1941-05-06

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 115,

1941-05-06

General

Resolution Range F201-F205

Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-05-15

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1941-05-15

General

Resolution Range X2242-X2264

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-05-15

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,</u> 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting,

1941-05-15

Board-Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1941-05-19

Digital Object: Board-Special Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1941-05-19

General

Resolution Range B1856-B1857

Agenda book: Special Meeting of the Board, 5/19/41,

1941-05-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Special Meeting of the</u>

Board, 5/19/41, 1941-05-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 116, 1941-06-03

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 116,

1941-06-03

General

Resolution Range F206-F209

Finance Committee Meeting-number 117, 1941-07-01

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 117,

1941-07-01

General

Resolution Range F210-F213

Finance Committee Meeting-number 118, 1941-08-06

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 118,

1941-08-06

General

Resolution Range F214

Finance Committee Meeting-number 119, 1941-09-04

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 119,

1941-09-04

General

Resolution Range F215-F216

Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-09-23

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1941-09-23

General

Resolution Range X2265-X2272

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-09-23

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1940-1941, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-09-23

Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-10-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1941-10-03

General

Resolution Range X2273-X2275

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-10-03

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1941-10-03

Finance Committee Meeting-number 120, 1941-10-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 120,

1941-10-07

General

Resolution Range F217-F224

Board Meeting, 1941-10-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1941-10-16

Resolution Range B1858-B1875

Scope and Contents

Mr. Osborn is absent because of government business. Mr. Keppel has stepped down and no successor for Mr. Keppel has been named. Mr. Walter Albert Jessup is named his successor. Frederick P. Keppl takes on an advisory/non-administrative capacity (res B1864).

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1941-10-16

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,</u> 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1941-10-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 121, 1941-11-05

<u>Digital Object</u>: Finance Committee Meeting-number 121,

1941-11-05

General

Resolution Range F225-F226

Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-11-06

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1941-11-06

General

Resolution Range X2276-X2294

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-11-06

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1941-11-06

Board Meeting-31st Annual, 1941-11-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting-31st Annual, 1941-11-18

General

Resolution Range B1876-B1895

Scope and Contents

Mr. Osborn was unanimously reelected as a member of the Board of Trustees for a term of fiveyears ending with the Annual Meeting of November, 1946.

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Annual Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1941-11-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to Date; Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1941-11-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 122, 1941-12-02

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 122,

1941-12-02

General

Resolution Range F227-F230

Finance Committee Meeting-number 123, 1942-01-06

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 123,

1942-01-06

General

Resolution Range F231-F234

Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-01-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1942-01-08

General

Resolution Range X2295-X2309

Scope and Contents

Mr. Root was unanimously elected Chairman of the Executive Committeeto serve through the Annual Meeting of November, 1942,

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-01-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting,

1942-01-08

Board Meeting, 1942-01-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1942-01-15

Resolution Range B1896-B1902

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1942-01-15

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,</u> 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1942-01-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 124, 1942-02-10

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 124</u>, 1942-02-10

General

Resolution Range F235-F240

Finance Committee Meeting-number 125, 1942-03-03

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 125,

1942-03-03

General

Resolution Range F241

Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-03-09

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1942-03-09

General

Resolution Range X2310-X2323

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-03-09

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-03-09

Finance Committee Meeting-number 126, 1942-03-17

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 126,

1942-03-17

General

Resolution Range F242

Board Meeting, 1942-03-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1942-03-19

Resolution Range B1903-B1904

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1942-03-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Treasurer's Report</u>, 1941-1942, <u>Financial Program including Annual Budget</u>, <u>Revised to Date</u>; <u>Meeting of the Board of Trustees</u>, 1942-03-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 127, 1942-04-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 127,

1942-04-07

General

Resolution Range F243-F245

Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-04-09

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1942-04-09

General

Resolution Range X2324-X2343

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-04-09

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,</u> 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual <u>Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting,</u> 1942-04-09

Board Meeting, 1942-04-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1942-04-16

General

Resolution Range B1905-B1927

Scope and Contents

Treasurer Robert D. Ward has resigned, Mr. Lee is acting treasurer.

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1942-04-16

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,</u> 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1942-04-16 Finance Committee Meeting-number 128, 1942-05-05

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 128,

1942-05-05

General

Resolution Range F246-F249

Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-05-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1942-05-14

General

Resolution Range X2344-X2369

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-05-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting,

1942-05-14

Finance Committee Meeting-number 129, 1942-06-02

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 129,</u>

1942-06-02

General

Resolution Range F250-F252

Finance Committee Meeting-number 130, 1942-07-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 130,

1942-07-07

General

Resolution Range F253-F255

Finance Committee Meeting-number 131, 1942-07-28

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 131,

1942-07-28

General

Resolution Range F256

Finance Committee Meeting-number 132, 1942-09-08

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 132</u>,

1942-09-08

General

Resolution Range F257-F258

Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-09-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1942-09-17

General

Resolution Range X2370-X2374

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-09-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1941-1942, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting,

1942-09-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 133, 1942-10-06

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 133,

1942-10-06

General

Resolution Range F259-F260

Board Meeting, 1942-10-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1942-10-15

General

Resolution Range B1928-B1929

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1942-1943, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1942-10-15

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1942-1943, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

<u>1942-10-15</u>

Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-11-05

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1942-11-05

General

Resolution Range X2375-X2384

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1942-1943, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-11-05

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1942-1943, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1942-11-05 Finance Committee Meeting-number 134, 1942-11-06

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 134,

1942-11-06

General

Resolution Range F261-F262

Board Meeting-32nd Annual, 1942-11-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting-32nd Annual, 1942-11-17

General

Resolution Range B1930-B1939

Agenda book: Order of Business, Annual Meeting,

11/17/42 (Board of Trustees), 1942-11-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Order of Business, Annual Meeting, 11/17/42 (Board of Trustees), 1942-11-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 135, 1942-12-01

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 135,

1942-12-01

General

Resolution Range F263-F264

Finance Committee Meeting-number 136, 1943-01-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 136,

1943-01-07

General

Resolution Range F265-F268

Board Meeting, 1943-01-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1943-01-14

General

Resolution Range B1940-B1951

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1942-1943, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1943-01-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1942-1943, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1943-01-14

Finance Committee Meeting-number 137, 1943-02-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 137,

1943-02-09

Resolution Range F269-F272

Finance Committee Meeting-number 138, 1943-03-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 138,

1943-03-09

General

Resolution Range F273-F276

Board Meeting, 1943-03-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1943-03-18

General

Resolution Range B1952-B1976

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1942-1943, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1943-03-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1942-1943, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1943-03-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 139, 1943-04-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 139,

1943-04-13

General

Resolution Range F277-F280

Finance Committee Meeting-number 140, 1943-05-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 140,

1943-05-11

General

Resolution Range F281-F284

Board Meeting, 1943-05-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1943-05-20

General

Resolution Range B1977-1999

Scope and Contents

The position of comptroller is created, they will be responsible for the maintenance of the accounting records of the Corporation (res B1977).

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1942-1943, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1943-05-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1942-1943, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1943-05-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 141, 1943-06-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 141,

1943-06-08

General

Resolution Range F285-F287

Finance Committee Meeting-number 142, 1943-07-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 142,

1943-07-13

General

Resolution Range F288-F292

Finance Committee Meeting-number 143, 1943-09-15

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 143,

1943-09-15

General

Resolution Range F293

Executive Committee Meeting, 1943-09-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1943-09-17

General

Resolution Range X2385-X2387

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1942-1943, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1943-09-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Treasurer's Report</u>, 1942-1943, <u>Financial Program including Annual</u>

Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting,

1943-09-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 144, 1943-10-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 144,

1943-10-14

General

Resolution Range F294-F295

Board Meeting, 1943-10-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1943-10-21

General

Resolution Range B2000-B2006

Scope and Contents

Mr. Keppel has died, he had taken on an advisory role for the institution prior to his death. Mr. Church has also died, leaving a vacany on the Board.

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1943-1944, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Program for 1943-1944, 1943-10-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1943-1944, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Program for 1943-1944, 1943-10-21

Board Meeting-33rd Annual, 1943-11-16

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Board Meeting-33rd Annual</u>, 1943-11-16

General

Resolution Range B2007-B2010

Agenda book: Order of Business, Annual Meeting,

11/16/43 (Board of Trustees), 1943-11-16

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Order of Business</u>, <u>Annual</u> Meeting, 11/16/43 (Board of Trustees), 1943-11-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 145, 1943-12-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 145,

1943-12-14

General

Resolution Range F296-F303

Finance Committee Meeting-number 146, 1944-01-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 146,

1944-01-11

General

Resolution Range F304-F305

Board Meeting, 1944-01-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1944-01-20

General

Resolution Range B2011-B2015

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1943-1944, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1944-01-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1943-1944, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1944-01-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 147, 1944-02-15

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 147,

1944-02-15

General

Resolution Range F306-F307

Finance Committee Meeting-number 148, 1944-03-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 148,

1944-03-14

General

Resolution Range F308-F309

Board Meeting, 1944-03-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1944-03-16

General

Resolution Range B2016-B2031

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1943-1944, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1944-03-16

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1943-1944, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1944-03-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 149, 1944-04-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 149,

1944-04-11

General

Resolution Range F310

Executive Committee Meeting, 1944-04-27

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1944-04-27

Agenda book: Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, Committee for Economic Reconstruction, 1944-04-27

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Agenda book: Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, Committee for Economic

Reconstruction, 1944-04-27

Board Meeting, 1944-05-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1944-05-18

Executive Committee Meeting, 1944-05-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1944-05-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 150, 1944-05-18

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 150,

1944-05-18

General

Resolution Range F311-F313

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1943-1944, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1944-05-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1943-1944, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting,

1944-05-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 151, 1944-06-20

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 151,

1944-06-20

General

Resolution Range F314-F317

Executive Committee Meeting, 1944-07-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1944-07-14

General

Resolution Range X2397-X2398

Agenda book: Robert M. Lester note regarding the following Memorandum, 7/14/44; Memorandum to the Executive Committee on the Status of Corporation Affairs, 7/14/44, 1944-07-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Robert M. Lester note regarding the following Memorandum, 7/14/44; Memorandum to the Executive Committee on the Status of Corporation Affairs, 7/14/44, 1944-07-14

Finance Committee Meeting-number 152, 1944-07-25

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 152,

1944-07-25

General

Resolution Range F318-F320

Finance Committee Meeting-number 153, 1944-09-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 153,

1944-09-12

General

Resolution Range F321-F324

Executive Committee Meeting, 1944-09-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1944-09-21

General

Resolution Range X2399-X2404

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1943-1944, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1944-09-21

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1943-1944, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting, 1944-09-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 154, 1944-10-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 154,

<u>1944-10-13</u>

General

Resolution Range F325-F326

Board Meeting, 1944-10-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1944-10-19

General

Resolution Range B2032-B2042

Scope and Contents

The number of people required for a quorum is changed to 8 (res B2032). Walter Ablert Jessup has died, leaving a seat available on the Board of Trustees (res B2042).

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1944-1945, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Memorial Minute; Walter Albert Jessup, Memorial Minute,

1944-10-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1944-1945, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to Date; Memorial Minute; Walter Albert

Jessup, Memorial Minute, 1944-10-19

Board Meeting-34th Annual, 1944-11-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting-34th Annual, 1944-11-14

General

Resolution Range B2043-B2046

Scope and Contents

Mr. Kelley is added to the Executive Committee to serve a four year term.

Agenda book: Order of Business, Annual Meeting,

11/14/44 (Board of Trustees), 1944-11-14

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Order of Business, Annual Meeting, 11/14/44 (Board of Trustees), 1944-11-14</u>

Finance Committee Meeting-number 155, 1944-11-21

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 155,

1944-11-21

General

Resolution Range F327-F330

Finance Committee Meeting-number 156, 1944-12-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 156,

1944-12-12

General

Resolution Range F331

Executive Committee Meeting, 1944-12-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1944-12-21

General

Resolution Range X2495-X2408

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1944-12-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1944-12-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 157, 1945-01-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 157,

1945-01-09

Resolution Range F332-F334

Board Meeting, 1945-01-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1945-01-18

General

Resolution Range B2047-B2051

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1944-1945, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1945-01-18

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Treasurer's Report</u>, 1944-1945, <u>Financial Program including Annual Budget</u>, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

<u>1945-01-18</u>

Finance Committee Meeting-number 158, 1945-02-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 158,

1945-02-13

General

Resolution Range F335-F337

Executive Committee Meeting, 1945-03-02

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1945-03-02

General

Resolution Range X2409-X2412

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1944-1945, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1945-03-02

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1944-1945, Financial Program including Annual <u>Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting</u>, 1945-03-02

Finance Committee Meeting-number 159, 1945-03-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 159,

1945-03-13

General

Resolution Range F338-F341

Finance Committee Meeting-number 160, 1945-04-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 160,

1945-04-10

Resolution Range F342-F344

Finance Committee Meeting-number 161, 1945-05-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 161,

1945-05-08

General

Resolution Range F345

Board Meeting, 1945-05-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1945-05-17

General

Resolution Range B2052-B2062

Scope and Contents

Devereux C. Josephs is appointed President of the Carnegie Corporation of New York, effective June 1, 1945 (res B2052).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1945-05-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1945-05-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 162, 1945-06-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 162,

<u>1945-06-12</u>

General

Resolution Range F346

Executive Committee Meeting, 1945-06-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1945-06-14

General

Resolution Range X2413-X2415

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1945-06-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1945-06-14

Finance Committee Meeting-number 163, 1945-07-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 163,

1945-07-10

Resolution Range F347-F349

Finance Committee Meeting-number 164, 1945-09-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 164,

1945-09-11

General

Resolution Range F350-F351

Executive Committee Meeting, 1945-09-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1945-09-14

General

Resolution Range X2416-X1424

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1944-1945, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date;

Executive Committee Meeting, 1945-09-14

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Treasurer's Report</u>, 1944-1945, <u>Financial Program including Annual</u>

Budget, Revised to Date; Executive Committee Meeting,

1945-09-14

Finance Committee Meeting-number 165, 1945-10-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 165,

1945-10-09

General

Resolution Range F352-F356

Board Meeting, 1945-10-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1945-10-18

General

Resolution Range B2063-B2075

Scope and Contents

Mr. Oliver C. Carmichael is elected President of the Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching and gains an ex-officio seat on the Board of Trustees accordingly.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1945-10-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1945-10-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 166, 1945-11-13

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 166</u>,

1945-11-13

Board Meeting-35th Annual, 1945-11-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting-35th Annual, 1945-11-20

General

Resolution Range B2076-B2079

Agenda book: Annual Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1945-11-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Annual Meeting of the

Board of Trustees, 1945-11-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 167, 1945-12-17

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 167,

1945-12-17

General

Resolution Range F357

Board Meeting, 1946-01-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1946-01-17

General

Resolution Range B2080-B2088

Scope and Contents

The Finance Committee is increased to have a President and an additional five members of the board who are elected at the annual meeting (res B2087). The makeup of the Board is changed and Article I, section 2 of the Constitution is amended to say that there shall be ten terms seats and five ex officio seats on the Board of Trustees (res B2088). Nicholas Murray Butler has retired, leaving a seat open on the Board of Trustees. Mr. Osbourn is elected to serve as a member of the Finance Committee through 1946 (res B2087).

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1945-1946, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1946-01-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1945-1946, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1946-01-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 168, 1946-01-21

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 168,

1946-01-21

General

Resolution Range F358-F360

Finance Committee Meeting-number 169, 1946-02-28

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 169,

1946-02-28

General

Resolution Range F361-F366

Finance Committee Meeting-number 170, 1946-03-18

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 170,

1946-03-18

General

Resolution Range F367-F370

Board Meeting, 1946-03-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1946-03-21

General

Resolution Range B2089-B2111

Agenda book: Treasurer's Report, 1945-1946, Financial Program including Annual Budget, Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1946-03-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Treasurer's Report,

1945-1946, Financial Program including Annual Budget,

Revised to Date; Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1946-03-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 171, 1946-04-15

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 171,

1946-04-15

General

Resolution Range F371-F373

Executive Committee Meeting, 1946-04-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1946-04-18

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1946-04-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1946-04-18

Board Meeting, 1946-05-16

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1946-05-16

General

Resolution Range B2112-B2122

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1946-05-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1946-05-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 172, 1946-05-20

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 172,

1946-05-20

General

Resolution Range F374-F376

Finance Committee Meeting-number 173, 1946-06-17

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 173,

1946-06-17

General

Resolution Range F377-F379

Finance Committee Meeting-number 174, 1946-07-15

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 174,

1946-07-15

General

Resolution Range F380

Finance Committee Meeting-number 175, 1946-09-16

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 175,

1946-09-16

General

Resolution Range F381-F382

Executive Committee Meeting, 1946-09-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1946-09-17

General

Resolution Range X2425-X2436

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting Agenda,

1946-09-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting Agenda, 1946-09-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 176, 1946-09-26

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 176,

1946-09-26

Board Meeting, 1946-10-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1946-10-17

General

Resolution Range B2123-B2129

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1946-10-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1946-10-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 177, 1946-10-21

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 177,

1946-10-21

General

Resolution Range F-384

Finance Committee Meeting-number 178, 1946-11-18

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 178,

1946-11-18

General

Resolution Range F-385

Board Meeting-36th Annual, 1946-11-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting-36th Annual, 1946-11-19

General

Resolution Range B2130-B2140

Scope and Contents

Mr. Burgess was elected to serve on the Executive Committee for a term of four years.

Committee for a term of four years.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1946-11-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1946-11-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 179, 1946-12-16

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 179,

<u>1946-12-1</u>6

Board Meeting, 1947-01-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1947-01-16

General

Resolution Range B2141-B2159

Scope and Contents

Mr. Leffingwell was elected to serve as a member of the Executive Committee through the annual meeting in 1951 (res B2141).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1947-01-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1947-01-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 180, 1947-01-24

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 180,

1947-01-24

General

Resolution Range F-386-F-392

Finance Committee Meeting-number 181, 1947-02-17

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 181,

1947-02-17

General

Resolution Range F-393-F-395

Finance Committee Meeting-number 182, 1947-03-17

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 182,

1947-03-17

General

Resolution Range F-396-F-397

Board Meeting, 1947-03-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1947-03-20

General

Resolution Range B2160-B2175

Scope and Contents

The follow positions held by each respective individual are changed: Michael Pescatello is no longer an Investment Officer by the Assitant Treasurer, Florence Anderson is not longer a staff member by the Assistant Secretary, Stephen H. Stackpole is no longer a staff member but the Assistant Director of British Dominions and Colonies

Fund (res B2161). The title investment officer was discontinued. Charles Dollard is appointed Vice-President of the Carnegie Corporation of New York and empowered to assist the President in the administration of the affairs of the Corporation and to exerciseall the powers and to perform all the duties of the President in the absence or incapacity of the President (res B2160).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1947-03-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1947-03-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 183, 1947-04-21

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 183,

1947-04-21

General

Resolution Range F-398-F-400

Board Meeting, 1947-05-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1947-05-15

General

Resolution Range B2176-B2197

Scope and Contents

Article V of the Constitution is amended to say that in absence of a president, the Chariman of the Executive Committee shall act as president (res B2177). Mr. Morris Hadley is elected to the Board of Trustees for a term of four years.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1947-05-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1947-05-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 184, 1947-05-19

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 184,

1947-05-19

General

Resolution Range F-401-F-402

Finance Committee Meeting-number 185, 1947-06-19

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 185,

1947-06-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 186, 1947-07-22

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 186,

1947-07-22

Finance Committee Meeting-number 187, 1947-09-15

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 187,

<u>1947-09-15</u>

General

Resolution Range F-403-F-407

Executive Committee Meeting, 1947-09-25

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1947-09-25

General

Resolution Range X2437-X2444

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1947-09-25

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1947-09-25

Finance Committee Meeting-number 188, 1947-10-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 188,

1947-10-09

General

Resolution Range F-408-F-409

Board Meeting, 1947-10-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1947-10-16

General

Resolution Range B2198-B2209

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1947-10-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1947-10-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 189, 1947-11-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 189,

1947-11-13

General

Resolution Range F-410-F-416

Board Meeting-37th Annual, 1947-11-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting-37th Annual, 1947-11-18

Resolution Range B2210-B2218

Agenda book: 37th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1947-11-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: 37th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1947-11-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 190, 1947-12-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 190,

1947-12-11

General

Resolution Range F-417

Finance Committee Meeting-number 191, 1948-01-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 191,

1948-01-08

General

Resolution Range F-418-F-419

Board Meeting, 1948-01-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1948-01-15

General

Resolution Range B2219-B2244

Scope and Contents

Mr. Henry James has died, leaving a seat open on the Board.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1948-01-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1948-01-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 192, 1948-02-19

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 192,

1948-02-19

General

Resolution Range F-420

Executive Committee Meeting, 1948-02-26

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1948-02-26

Resolution Range F-421, F1-F2

Finance Committee Meeting-number 193, 1948-03-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 193,

1948-03-11

General

Resolution Range F3-F4

Board Meeting, 1948-03-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1948-03-18

General

Resolution Range B2245-B2258

Scope and Contents

Mr. William Frew died, leaving a seat available on the Board.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1948-03-18

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1948-03-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 194, 1948-04-15

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 194,

1948-04-15

General

Resolution Range F5

Executive Committee Meeting, 1948-04-29

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1948-04-29

General

Resolution Range X2445-X2448

Scope and Contents

Mr. Devereaux C. Josephs resigns, and is set to take effect on May 20,1948.

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1948-04-29

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1948-04-29

Finance Committee Meeting-number 195, 1948-05-13

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 195,

1948-05-13

General

Resolution Range F6-F7

Board Meeting, 1948-05-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1948-05-20

General

Resolution Range B2259-B2285

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1948-05-20

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1948-05-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 196, 1948-06-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 196,

1948-06-10

General

Resolution Range F8

Executive Committee Meeting, 1948-06-30

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1948-06-30

General

Resolution Range X2449-X2451

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1948-06-30

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1948-06-30

Finance Committee Meeting-number 197, 1948-07-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 197,

1948-07-08

General

Resolution Range F9-F12

Finance Committee Meeting-number 198, 1948-09-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 198,

1948-09-09

General

Resolution Range F13

Executive Committee Meeting, 1948-09-23

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1948-09-23

General

Resolution Range X2452-X2457

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1948-09-23

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1948-09-23

Finance Committee Meeting-number 199, 1948-10-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 199,

1948-10-14

General

Resolution Range F14

Board Meeting, 1948-10-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1948-10-21

General

Resolution Range B2286-B2299

Scope and Contents

Finance committee is expanded to the President and no more than six other members (res B2286).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1948-10-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1948-10-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 200, 1948-11-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 200,

1948-11-12

Board Meeting-38th Annual, 1948-11-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting-38th Annual, 1948-11-16

General

Resolution Range B2300-B2319

Agenda book: 38th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1948-11-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: 38th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1948-11-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 201, 1948-12-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 201,

1948-12-09

Executive Committee Meeting, 1949-01-05

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1949-01-05

General

Resolution Range X2458

Scope and Contents

Mr. Root was nominated and elected unanimously to be chairman of the Committee during the fiscal year 1948-49.

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1949-01-05

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1949-01-05

Finance Committee Meeting-number 202, 1949-01-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 202,

1949-01-13

General

Resolution Range F15-F19

Board Meeting, 1949-01-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1949-01-20

General

Resolution Range B2320-B2336

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1949-01-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1949-01-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 203, 1949-02-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 203,

1949-02-10

General

Resolution Range F20-F21

Executive Committee Meeting, 1949-03-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1949-03-03

General

Resolution Range X2459

Agenda book: Executive Committee, Carnegie Corporation of New York, Allocation of the Reversionary Interests,

Home Trust Company, 1949-03-03

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Executive Committee, Carnegie Corporation of New York, Allocation of the Reversionary Interests, Home Trust Company, 1949-03-03

Finance Committee Meeting-number 204, 1949-03-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 204,

1949-03-10

Board Meeting, 1949-03-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1949-03-17

General

Resolution Range B2337-B2357

Scope and Contents

John W. Gardner is appointed vice-president of Carnegie Corporation of New York (res B2337)

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1949-03-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

<u>Trustees</u>, 1949-03-17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1949-04-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1949-04-08

General

Resolution Range X2460

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1949-04-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1949-04-08

Finance Committee Meeting-number 205, 1949-04-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 205,

1949-04-14

General

Resolution Range F22-F23

Finance Committee Meeting-number 206, 1949-05-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 206,

1949-05-12

Resolution Range F24

Board Meeting, 1949-05-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1949-05-19

General

Resolution Range B2358-B2379

Scope and Contents

Article I, Section 2 is amended to say that "The number of Trustees shall be fifteen. Fourteen seats shall be known as term seats and one seat as an ex - officio seat. The ex-officio seat shall be occupied by the person who at the time is the president of Carnegie Corporation of New York . The holders of the term seats shall be elected by the remaining trustees of the Corporationto serve for terms not to exceed five years as may be specified at the time of election except that thecurrent term of Vannevar Bush shall continue so long ashe is president of the Carnegie Institution of Washington, the current term of Oliver C. Carmichael shall continue so long as he is president of the Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching and the current term of Thomas S. Arbuthnot shall continue so long as he is president of the Carnegie Hero Fund Commission. Theduration of terms shall be so scheduled that the number of seats to be filled shall, so far as practicable, be equal in each succeeding year (res B2358).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1949-05-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1949-05-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 207, 1949-06-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 207,

1949-06-09

General

Resolution Range F25-F28

Executive Committee Meeting, 1949-06-15

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1949-06-15

General

Resolution Range X2461-X2462

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1949-06-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1949-06-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 208, 1949-07-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 208,

1949-07-14

General

Resolution Range F29-F32

Finance Committee Meeting-number 209, 1949-09-08

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 209,</u>

1949-09-08

Executive Committee Meeting, 1949-09-22

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1949-09-22

General

Resolution Range X2463-X2470

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1949-09-22

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1949-09-22

Finance Committee Meeting-number 210, 1949-10-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 210,

1949-10-13

General

Resolution Range F33-F34

Executive Committee Meeting, 1949-10-26

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1949-10-26

General

Resolution Range X2471

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1949-10-26

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1949-10-26

Finance Committee Meeting-number 211, 1949-11-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 211,

1949-11-10

Resolution Range F35-F36

Board Meeting-39th Annual, 1949-11-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting-39th Annual, 1949-11-15

General

Resolution Range B2380-B2395

Scope and Contents

Mr. Leffingwell was unanimously re -elected chairman toserve through the annual meeting of 1950 (res B2383).

Agenda book: 39th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1949-11-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: 39th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1949-11-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 212, 1949-12-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 212,

1949-12-08

General

Resolution Range F37-F38

Finance Committee Meeting-number 213, 1950-01-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 213,

1950-01-12

General

Resolution Range F39-F41

Board Meeting, 1950-01-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1950-01-19

General

Resolution Range B2396-B2412

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1950-01-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1950-01-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-02-02

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1950-02-02

Resolution Range X2472

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-02-02

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1950-02-02

Finance Committee Meeting-number 214, 1950-02-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 214,

1950-02-09

Finance Committee Meeting-number 215, 1950-03-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 215,

1950-03-09

General

Resolution Range F42-F44

Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-03-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1950-03-14

General

Resolution Range X2473-X2477

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-03-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1950-03-14

Board Meeting, 1950-03-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1950-03-16

General

Resolution Range B2413-B2424

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1950-03-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1950-03-16

Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-04-10

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1950-04-10

General

Resolution Range X2478

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-04-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1950-04-10

Finance Committee Meeting-number 216, 1950-04-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 216,

1950-04-13

General

Resolution Range F45

Finance Committee Meeting-number 217, 1950-05-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 217,

1950-05-11

General

Resolution Range F46-F47

Board Meeting, 1950-05-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1950-05-18

General

Resolution Range B2425-B2447

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1950-05-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1950-05-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 218, 1950-06-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 218,

1950-06-08

General

Resolution Range F48-F52

Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-07-07

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

<u>1950-07-07</u>

General

Resolution Range X2479

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-07-07

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1950-07-07

Finance Committee Meeting-number 219, 1950-07-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 219,

1950-07-13

Resolution Range F53

Finance Committee Meeting-number 220, 1950-09-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 220,

1950-09-14

General

Resolution Range F54-F56

Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-09-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1950-09-21

General

Resolution Range X2480-X2485

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-09-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1950-09-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 221, 1950-10-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 221,

1950-10-13

General

Resolution Range F57

Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-10-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1950-10-20

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-10-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1950-10-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-11-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1950-11-08

General

Resolution Range X2486

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-11-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1950-11-08

Finance Committee Meeting-number 222, 1950-11-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 222,

1950-11-09

Board Meeting-40th Annual, 1950-11-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting-40th Annual, 1950-11-14

General

Resolution Range B2448-B2463

Scope and Contents

George Catelett Marshall's term expired and he requested to not be re-elected. Mr. Leffingwell was unanimously re-elected chairman to serve through the annual meeting of 1951. Robert E. Doherty, President of the Carnegie Institute of Technology from 1936 to 1950 died, leaving a seat on Board available (res B2451).

Agenda book: 40th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1950-11-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: 40th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1950-11-14

Finance Committee Meeting-number 223, 1950-12-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 223,

1950-12-14

General

Resolution Range F58-F59

Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-12-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1950-12-18

General

Resolution Range X2487-X2493

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1950-12-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1950-12-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 224, 1951-01-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 224,

1951-01-11

General

Resolution Range F60-F63

Board Meeting, 1951-01-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1951-01-18

Resolution Range B2464-B2489

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1951-01-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1951-01-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 225, 1951-02-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 225,

1951-02-08

General

Resolution Range F64-F65

Executive Committee Meeting, 1951-02-23

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1951-02-23

General

Resolution Range X2494-X2496

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1951-02-23

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1951-02-23

Finance Committee Meeting-number 226, 1951-03-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 226,

1951-03-08

General

Resolution Range F66-F69

Board Meeting, 1951-03-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1951-03-15

General

Resolution Range B2490-B2506

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1951-03-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1951-03-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 227, 1951-04-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 227,

1951-04-12

Resolution Range F70-F72

Finance Committee Meeting-number 228, 1951-05-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 228,

1951-05-10

General

Resolution Range F73-F75

Board Meeting, 1951-05-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1951-05-17

General

Resolution Range B2507-B2533

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1951-05-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1951-05-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 229, 1951-06-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 229,

1951-06-14

General

Resolution Range F76-F77

Finance Committee Meeting-number 230, 1951-07-21

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 230,

1951-07-21

General

Resolution Range F78-F80

Executive Committee Meeting, 1951-09-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1951-09-18

General

Resolution Range X2497-X2505

Finance Committee Meeting-number 231, 1951-09-18

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 231,

1951-09-18

General

Resolution Range F81

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1951-09-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1951-09-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 232, 1951-10-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 232,

1951-10-11

General

Resolution Range F82-F84

Finance Committee Meeting-number 233, 1951-11-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 233,

1951-11-08

General

Resolution Range F85

Board Meeting-41st Annual, 1951-11-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting-41st Annual, 1951-11-20

General

Resolution Range B2534-B2557

Scope and Contents

Article IV, Section 11 is changed from assistant secretary to associate secretary (res B2535). James A. Perkins is appointed Vice-President of the Carnegie Corporation (res B2534). Mr. Charles Allen Thomas is elected to be a trustee for a four year term (res B2538). Mr. Page, Mr. Burgess, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Leffingwell, and Mr. Root are elected to the finance committee for the upcoming fiscal year (res B2538).

Agenda book: 41st Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1951-11-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: 41st Annual Meeting of the

Board of Trustees, 1951-11-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1951-12-11

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1951-12-11

General

Resolution Range X2506

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1951-12-11

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1951-12-11

Finance Committee Meeting-number 234, 1951-12-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 234,

1951-12-13

General

Resolution Range F86

Executive Committee Meeting, 1952-01-10

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1952-01-10

General

Resolution Range X2507

Finance Committee Meeting-number 235, 1952-01-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 235,

1952-01-10

General

Resolution Range F88-F89

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1952-01-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1952-01-10

Board Meeting, 1952-01-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1952-01-17

General

Resolution Range B2558-B2573

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1952-01-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1952-01-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 236, 1952-02-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 236,

1952-02-14

General

Resolution Range F90-F91

Finance Committee Meeting-number 237, 1952-03-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 237,

1952-03-13

General

Resolution Range F92-F93

Board Meeting, 1952-03-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1952-03-20

General

Resolution Range B2574-B2592

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1952-03-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1952-03-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 238, 1952-04-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 238,

1952-04-10

General

Resolution Range F94-F96

Executive Committee Meeting, 1952-04-28

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1952-04-28

General

Resolution Range X2508-X2509

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1952-04-28

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1952-04-28

Finance Committee Meeting-number 239, 1952-05-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 239,

1952-05-08

General

Resolution Range F97-F99

Board Meeting, 1952-05-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1952-05-15

General

Resolution Range B2593-B2609

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1952-05-15

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1952-05-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 240, 1952-06-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 240,

1952-06-12

General

Resolution Range F100-F102

Executive Committee Meeting, 1952-07-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1952-07-17

General

Resolution Range X2510

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1952-07-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1952-07-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 241, 1952-09-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 241,

1952-09-11

General

Resolution Range F103-F105

Executive Committee Meeting, 1952-09-25

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1952-09-25

General

Resolution Range X2511-X2522

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1952-09-25

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1952-09-25

Finance Committee Meeting-number 242, 1952-11-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 242,

<u>1952-11-13</u>

General

Resolution Range F106-F108

Board Meeting-42nd Annual, 1952-11-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting-42nd Annual, 1952-11-18

General

Resolution Range B2611-B2627

Scope and Contents

Dr. Arbuthnote relinquished his membership on the Board, leaving a place available (res B2611).

Agenda book: 42nd Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1952-11-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: 42nd Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1952-11-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 243, 1952-12-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 243,

1952-12-11

General

Resolution Range F109-F112

Executive Committee Meeting, 1952-12-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1952-12-16

General

Resolution Range X2523-X2530

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1952-12-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1952-12-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 244, 1953-01-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 244,

1953-01-08

General

Resolution Range F113-F115

Board Meeting, 1953-01-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1953-01-15

General

Resolution Range B2628-B2639

Scope and Contents

Mr. Gwilym A. Price is elected to the Board of Trustees. Mr. Burgess left the finance committee and

Mr. Kelley took his spot.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1953-01-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1953-01-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 245, 1953-02-17

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 245,

1953-02-17

General

Resolution Range F116-F117

Executive Committee Meeting, 1953-02-26

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1953-02-26

General

Resolution Range X2531-X2535

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1953-02-26

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1953-02-26

Finance Committee Meeting-number 246, 1953-03-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 246,

1953-03-12

General

Resolution Range F118-F120

Executive Committee Meeting, 1953-03-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1953-03-16

General

Resolution Range X2536

Scope and Contents

Mr. John W. Gardner is recommended as a Vice

President. (res X2536).

Board Meeting, 1953-03-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1953-03-19

General

Resolution Range B2640-B2650

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1953-03-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1953-03-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 247, 1953-04-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 247,

1953-04-09

General

Resolution Range F121-F123

Executive Committee Meeting, 1953-05-06

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1953-05-06

General

Resolution Range X2537-X2541

Scope and Contents

Mr. Oliver C. Carmichael, President of the Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching retired (res X2537).

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1953-05-06

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1953-05-06

Finance Committee Meeting-number 248, 1953-05-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 248,

1953-05-14

General

Resolution Range F124

Board Meeting, 1953-05-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1953-05-21

General

Resolution Range B2651-B2673

Scope and Contents

Mr. Dollard takes a substantial leave of absence (res B2651).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1953-05-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1953-05-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 249, 1953-06-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 249,

1953-06-11

Resolution Range F125-F128

Executive Committee Meeting, 1953-06-23

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1953-06-23

General

Resolution Range X2542-X2547

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1953-06-23

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1953-06-23

Finance Committee Meeting-number 250, 1953-07-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 250,

1953-07-09

General

Resolution Range F129-F134

Finance Committee Meeting-number 251, 1953-09-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 251,

1953-09-10

General

Resolution Range F135-F140

Executive Committee Meeting, 1953-09-24

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1953-09-24

General

Resolution Range X2548-X2557

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1953-09-24

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1953-09-24

Executive Committee Meeting, 1953-10-08

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1953-10-08

General

Resolution Range X2558

Finance Committee Meeting-number 252, 1953-10-08

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 252,

1953-10-08

General

Resolution Range F141-F142

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1953-10-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1953-10-08

Finance Committee Meeting-number 253, 1953-11-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 253,

1953-11-12

General

Resolution Range F143-F144

Board Meeting-43rd Annual, 1953-11-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting-43rd Annual, 1953-11-17

General

Resolution Range B2674-B2687

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees (43rd

Annual), 1953-11-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees (43rd Annual), 1953-11-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 254, 1953-12-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 254,

1953-12-14

General

Resolution Range F145-F146

Finance Committee Meeting-number 255, 1954-01-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 255,

1954-01-14

General

Resolution Range F147-F149

Board Meeting, 1954-01-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1954-01-21

General

Resolution Range X2559-B2701

Executive Committee Meeting, 1954-01-21

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1954-01-21

General

Resolution Range X2559-B2701

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1954-01-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1954-01-21

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1954-01-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1954-01-21

Agenda book: Correspondence-To R. C. Leffingwell RE:

Mr. Dollard's leave of absence, 1954-02-03

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Correspondence-To R.</u> C. Leffingwell RE: Mr. Dollard's leave of absence,

1954-02-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1954-02-05

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1954-02-05

General

Resolution Range X2560

Scope and Contents

Mr. Dollard returns.

Finance Committee Meeting-number 256, 1954-02-11

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 256</u>,

1954-02-11

General

Resolution Range F150-F151

Agenda book: Correspondence-To Morris Hadley RE: no formal agenda for Executive Committee Meeting,

1954-03-04

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Correspondence-To Morris Hadley RE: no formal agenda for Executive Committee

Meeting, 1954-03-04

Executive Committee Meeting, 1954-03-11

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1954-03-11

Finance Committee Meeting-number 257, 1954-03-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 257,

1954-03-11

General

Resolution Range F152

Board Meeting, 1954-03-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1954-03-18

General

Resolution Range B2702-B2716

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1954-03-18

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1954-03-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 258, 1954-04-22

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 258,

1954-04-22

General

Resolution Range F153

Agenda book: Correspondence- To Frederick Osborn RE: two matters for discussion at the Executive Committee Meeting; Memorandum for the Executive Committee,

New Office Space, 1954-05-03

Digital Object: Agenda book: Correspondence-To Frederick Osborn RE: two matters for discussion at the Executive Committee Meeting; Memorandum for the Executive Committee, New Office Space, 1954-05-03

Executive Committee Meeting, 1954-05-06

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1954-05-06

General

Resolution Range X2561-X2563

Finance Committee Meeting-number 259, 1954-05-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 259,

1954-05-13

General

Resolution Range F154

Board Meeting, 1954-05-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1954-05-20

Resolution Range B2717-B2730

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1954-05-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1954-05-20

Agenda book: Correspondence-To R. C. Leffingwell RE: Meeting of the Executive Committee at the Office of Elihu

Root, Jr., 1954-05-28

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Correspondence-To R. C.</u> <u>Leffingwell RE</u>: <u>Meeting of the Executive Committee at</u>

the Office of Elihu Root, Jr., 1954-05-28

Executive Committee Meeting, 1954-06-04

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1954-06-04

General

Resolution Range X2564-X2565

Finance Committee Meeting-number 260, 1954-06-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 260,

1954-06-10

General

Resolution Range F155

Executive Committee Meeting, 1954-06-28

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1954-06-28

General

Resolution Range X2566-X2570

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1954-06-28

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1954-06-28

Finance Committee Meeting-number 262, 1954-07-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 262,

<u>1954-07-08</u>

General

Resolution Range F156-F157

Finance Committee Meeting-number 263, 1954-09-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 263,

1954-09-09

General

Resolution Range F158-F159

Board Meeting, 1954-09-23

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1954-09-23

General

Resolution Range X2571-X2577

Executive Committee Meeting, 1954-09-23

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1954-09-23

General

Resolution Range X2571-X2577

Agenda book: Correspondence-To Elihu Root, Jr. RE: no formal Agenda for the Meeting of the Executive Committee on 9/23/54; Order of Business, Executive Committee, Meeting of 9/23/54, 1954-09-23

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Correspondence-To Elihu Root, Jr. RE: no formal Agenda for the Meeting of the Executive Committee on 9/23/54; Order of Business, Executive Committee, Meeting of 9/23/54, 1954-09-23

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1954-09-23

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1954-09-23

Finance Committee Meeting-number 264, 1954-10-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 264,

1954-10-14

General

Resolution Range F160

Agenda book: 44th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1954-11-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: 44th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1954-11-11

Executive Committee Meeting, 1954-11-15

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1954-11-15

Mr. Dollard announced his resignation.

Board Meeting-44th Annual, 1954-11-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting-44th Annual, 1954-11-16

General

Resolution Range B2741-B2762

Scope and Contents

John W. Gardner is appointed acting President (res B2742). Mr. Lester, secretary of the Corporation, resigned and Florence Anderson took over the role (res B2746).

Agenda book: 44th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1954-11-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: 44th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1954-11-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 265, 1954-11-18

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 265,

1954-11-18

General

Resolution Range F161-F162

Executive Committee Meeting, 1954-12-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1954-12-16

General

Resolution Range X2578-X2583

Finance Committee Meeting-number 266, 1954-12-16

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 266,

<u>1954-12-16</u>

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1954-12-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1954-12-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 267, 1955-01-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 267,

1955-01-13

General

Resolution Range F163-F164

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1955-01-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1955-01-19

Board Meeting, 1955-01-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1955-01-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1955-01-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1955-01-20

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1955-01-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1955-01-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 268, 1955-02-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 268,

1955-02-10

General

Resolution Range F165-F166

Executive Committee Meeting, 1955-03-03

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1955-03-03

General

Resolution Range X2584-X2592

Agenda book: Correspondence-To R. C. Leffingwell RE:

Meeting of the Board of Trustees at the Corporation on

3/17/55, no formal agenda, 1955-03-03

Digital Object: Agenda book: Correspondence-To R. C.

<u>Leffingwell RE: Meeting of the Board of Trustees at the</u>

Corporation on 3/17/55, no formal agenda, 1955-03-03

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1955-03-03

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1955-03-03

Finance Committee Meeting-number 269, 1955-03-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 269,

1955-03-10

General

Resolution Range F167

Board Meeting, 1955-03-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1955-03-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 269, 1955-04-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 269,

1955-04-14

General

Resolution Range F168-F170

Executive Committee Meeting, 1955-04-21

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Executive Committee Meeting</u>,

1955-04-21

General

Resolution Range X2593-X2602

Scope and Contents

Mr. Root Jr. resigned from the position of Chairman, Mr. Hadley was unanimously elected Chairman of the Committeeto serve through the Annual Meeting of November, 1955.

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1955-04-21

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1955-04-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 270, 1955-05-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 270,

1955-05-12

General

Resolution Range F171

Board Meeting, 1955-05-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1955-05-19

General

Resolution Range B2776-B2793

Scope and Contents

The Constitution is amended so that the Executive Committee cannot consist of more than six additional members, four members shall constitute a quorum (res B2776). Elihu Root Jr is named General Counsel to the Corporation (res B2778).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1955-05-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1955-05-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 271, 1955-06-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 271,

1955-06-09

General

Resolution Range F172

Executive Committee Meeting, 1955-06-23

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1955-06-23

General

Resolution Range X2605-X2615

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1955-06-23

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1955-06-23

Finance Committee Meeting-number 272, 1955-07-19

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 272,

1955-07-19

General

Resolution Range F173

Finance Committee Meeting-number 273, 1955-09-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 273,

1955-09-08

General

Resolution Range F174-F175

Executive Committee Meeting, 1955-09-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1955-09-20

General

Resolution Range X2617-X2623

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1955-09-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1955-09-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 274, 1955-10-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 274,

1955-10-13

General

Resolution Range F176-F177

Executive Committee Meeting, 1955-10-27

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1955-10-27

General

Resolution Range X2624-X2627

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1955-10-27

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1955-10-27

Finance Committee Meeting-number 275, 1955-11-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 275,

1955-11-10

General

Resolution Range F178

Board Meeting-45th Annual, 1955-11-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting-45th Annual, 1955-11-15

General

Resolution Range B2794-B2802

Scope and Contents

Mr. Leffingwell states that he wishes to not be re-elected Chairman of the Board, Mr. Hadley is unanimously elected Chairman of the Board. Mr. Hadley, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Kelley, Mr. Leffingwell, Mr. Osborn, and Mr. Root are elected to the Executive Committee through the 1956 annual meeting. Mr. Josephs, Mr. Kelley, Mr. Leffingwell, Mr. Page, and Mr. Root are elected to the finance committee through the 1956 annual meeting.

Agenda book: 45th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1955-11-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: 45th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1955-11-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 276, 1955-12-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 276,

1955-12-14

General

Resolution Range F179-F181

Executive Committee Meeting, 1955-12-15

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1955-12-15

Resolution Range X2628-X2637

Scope and Contents

Mr. Josephs is unanimously elected Chairman of the Executive Committee.

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1955-12-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1955-12-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 277, 1956-01-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 277,

1956-01-12

General

Resolution Range F182-F184

Board Meeting, 1956-01-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1956-01-19

General

Resolution Range B2803-B2807

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1956-01-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1956-01-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 278, 1956-02-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 278,

1956-02-09

General

Resolution Range F185-F186

Executive Committee Meeting, 1956-02-23

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1956-02-23

General

Resolution Range X2638-X2644

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1956-02-23

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1956-02-23

Finance Committee Meeting-number 279, 1956-03-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 279,

1956-03-08

General

Resolution Range F187-F189

Board Meeting, 1956-03-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1956-03-19

General

Resolution Range B2808-B2814

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1956-03-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1956-03-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 280, 1956-04-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 280,

1956-04-12

General

Resolution Range F190

Executive Committee Meeting, 1956-04-26

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1956-04-26

General

Resolution Range X2645-X2650

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1956-04-26

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1956-04-26

Finance Committee Meeting-number 281, 1956-05-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 281,

<u>1956-05-10</u>

General

Resolution Range F-191

Board Meeting, 1956-05-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1956-05-17

General

Resolution Range B2815-B2827

Scope and Contents

Article I, Sections 2 and 3, Article IV, Section 6 and 12 are amended. A new section is added to Article IV which says that "The officers of the Corporation shall receive such compensation as may be approved from time to time by the board of trustees or the executive committee (res B2815).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1956-05-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1956-05-17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1956-06-14

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1956-06-14

General

Resolution Range X2651-X2663

Finance Committee Meeting-number 282, 1956-06-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 282,

1956-06-14

General

Resolution Range F-192

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1956-06-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1956-06-14

Finance Committee Meeting-number 283, 1956-07-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 283,

1956-07-12

General

Resolution Range F-193

Finance Committee Meeting-number 284, 1956-08-09

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance Committee Meeting-number 284</u>,

1956-08-09

General

Resolution Range F-194-F-195

Finance Committee Meeting-number 285, 1956-09-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 285,

<u>1956-09-13</u>

Resolution Range F-196-F-198

Executive Committee Meeting, 1956-09-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1956-09-19

General

Resolution Range X2665-X2671

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1956-09-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1956-09-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 286, 1956-10-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 286,

1956-10-11

General

Resolution Range F-199

Executive Committee Meeting, 1956-10-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1956-10-17

General

Resolution Range X2672-X2676

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1956-10-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1956-10-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 287, 1956-11-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 287,

1956-11-08

General

Resolution Range F-200

Board Meeting-46th Annual, 1956-11-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting-46th Annual, 1956-11-20

General

Resolution Range B2828-B2836

Scope and Contents

Frederick Sheffield is unanimously elected to the Board of Trustees. Mr. Hadley, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Kelley, Mr. Leffingwell, Mr. Osborn, and Mr. Root are elected to the Executive Committee through the annual meeting of 1957. Mr. Hadley, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Kelley, Mr. Leffingwell, Mr. Page, and Mr. Root are elected to the Finance Committee through the annual meeting of 1957.

Agenda book: 46th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1956-11-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: 46th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1956-11-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 288, 1956-12-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 288,

1956-12-13

General

Resolution Range F-201-F-202

Finance Committee Meeting-number 289, 1957-01-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 289,

1957-01-10

General

Resolution Range F-203-F-205

Board Meeting, 1957-01-24

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1957-01-24

General

Resolution Range B2837-B2849

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1957-01-24

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1957-01-24

Finance Committee Meeting-number 290, 1957-02-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 290,

1957-02-14

General

Resolution Range F-206-F-207

Executive Committee Meeting, 1957-02-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1957-02-21

General

Resolution Range X2677-X2687

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1957-02-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1957-02-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 291, 1957-03-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 291,

1957-03-14

General

Resolution Range F-208-F 211

Board Meeting, 1957-03-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1957-03-21

General

Resolution Range B2850-B2855

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1957-03-21

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1957-03-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 292, 1957-04-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 292,

1957-04-11

General

Resolution Range F-212

Executive Committee Meeting, 1957-04-25

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1957-04-25

General

Resolution Range X2688-X2695

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1957-04-25

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1957-04-25

Finance Committee Meeting-number 293, 1957-05-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 293,

1957-05-09

General

Resolution Range F-213

Executive Committee Meeting, 1957-05-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

<u>1957-05-16</u>

Resolution Range B2856-B2868

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1957-05-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1957-05-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 294, 1957-06-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 294,

1957-06-13

General

Resolution Range F-214-F-215

Executive Committee Meeting, 1957-06-27

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1957-06-27

General

Resolution Range X2696-X2710

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1957-06-27

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1957-06-27

Finance Committee Meeting-number 295, 1957-07-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 295,

1957-07-11

General

Resolution Range F-216

Finance Committee Meeting-number 296, 1957-09-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 296,

1957-09-12

General

Resolution Range F-217-F-218

Executive Committee Meeting, 1957-09-25

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1957-09-25

General

Resolution Range X2711-X2722

Scope and Contents

James W. Campbell is promoted from assistant treasures to associate treasurer (X2711).

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1957-09-25

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1957-09-25

Finance Committee Meeting-number 297, 1957-10-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 297,

1957-10-10

General

Resolution Range F-219

Finance Committee Meeting-number 298, 1957-11-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 298,

<u>1957-11-14</u>

General

Resolution Range F-220

Board Meeting-47th Annual, 1957-11-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting-47th Annual, 1957-11-19

General

Resolution Range B2869-B2878

Scope and Contents

Mr. Hadley, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Kelley, Mr. Leffingwell, Mr.Osborn, and Mr. Root are elected to the Executive Committee to serve through 1958. Mr. Hadley, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Kelley, Mr. Leffingwell, Mr. Page, and Mr. Root are elected to the Finance Committee (res X2869).

Agenda book: 47th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1957-11-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: 47th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1957-11-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 299, 1957-12-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 299,

1957-12-12

General

Resolution Range F-221

Executive Committee Meeting, 1957-12-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1957-12-18

General

Resolution Range X2723-X2733

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1957-12-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1957-12-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 300, 1958-01-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 300,

1958-01-09

General

Resolution Range F-222-F-223

Board Meeting, 1958-01-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1958-01-16

General

Resolution Range B2879-B2887

Executive Committee Meeting, 1958-01-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1958-01-16

General

Resolution Range B2879-B2887

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1958-01-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1958-01-16

Agenda book: Undergraduate Education--allocations

recommended, 1958-01-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Undergraduate Education--

allocations recommended, 1958-01-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 301, 1958-02-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 301,

1958-02-13

General

Resolution Range F-224

Finance Committee Meeting-number 302, 1958-03-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 302,

1958-03-13

Resolution Range F-225-F-227

Board Meeting, 1958-03-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1958-03-20

General

Resolution Range B2888-B2900

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1958-03-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1958-03-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 303, 1958-04-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 303,

1958-04-10

General

Resolution Range F-228-F-229

Executive Committee Meeting, 1958-04-24

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1958-04-24

General

Resolution Range X2736-X2748

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1958-04-24

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1958-04-24

Finance Committee Meeting-number 304, 1958-05-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 304,

1958-05-08

General

Resolution Range F-230

Board Meeting, 1958-05-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1958-05-15

General

Resolution Range B2901-B2913

Scope and Contents

Mr. Thomas J. Watson Jr. is nominated to the board of trustees.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1958-05-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1958-05-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 305, 1958-06-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 305,

1958-06-12

Executive Committee Meeting, 1958-06-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1958-06-18

General

Resolution Range X2749-X2757

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1958-06-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1958-06-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 306, 1958-07-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 306,

<u>1958-07-10</u>

General

Resolution Range F-231

Finance Committee Meeting-number 307, 1958-09-11

<u>Digital Object</u>: Finance Committee Meeting-number 307,

1958-09-11

General

Resolution Range F-232-F233

Executive Committee Meeting, 1958-09-24

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1958-09-24

General

Resolution Range X2758-X2764

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1958-09-24

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1958-09-24

Finance Committee Meeting-number 308, 1958-10-19

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 308,

1958-10-19

Resolution Range F-234

Executive Committee Meeting, 1958-10-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1958-10-21

General

Resolution Range X2765-X2770.

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1958-10-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1958-10-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 309, 1958-11-13

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 309,

1958-11-13

General

Resolution Range F-235-F-236

Board Meeting-48th Annual, 1958-11-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting-48th Annual, 1958-11-18

General

Resolution Range B2914-B2934

Scope and Contents

Article IV, Section 12 is amended to indicate that there may be either an associate treasurer or an assistant treasurer as the board may determine from time to time (res B2917). Mr. C. D. Jackson is elected to the board of trustees for a term ending at the close of the annual meeting of 1962. Mr Page terminated his membership on the board (res B2914). Mr. Leffingwell remained on the Board of Trustees but has asked to not be re-elected to the Executive Committee (res B2915). Mr. Hadley, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Kelley, Mr. Osborn, Mr. Root, and Mr. Sheffield are elected to the Executive Committee (res B2915). Mr. Hadley, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Kelley, Mr. Leffingwell, and Mr. Root are elected to the finance committee (res B2915).

Agenda book: 48th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1958-11-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: 48th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1958-11-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 310, 1958-12-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 310,

1958-12-11

General

Resolution Range F-237

Executive Committee Meeting, 1958-12-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1958-12-16

General

Resolution Range X2771-X2778

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1958-12-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1958-12-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 311, 1959-01-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 311,

1959-01-08

General

Resolution Range F-238-F-239

Board Meeting, 1959-01-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1959-01-15

General

Resolution Range B2935-B2944

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1959-01-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1959-01-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 312, 1959-02-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 312,

<u>1959-02-10</u>

General

Resolution Range F-240-F-243

Finance Committee Meeting-number 313, 1959-03-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 313,

1959-03-12

General

Resolution Range F-244-F-245

Board Meeting, 1959-03-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1959-03-19

General

Resolution Range B2945-B2958

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1959-03-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1959-03-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1959-04-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1959-04-21

General

Resolution Range X2779-X2790

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1959-04-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1959-04-21

Board Meeting, 1959-05-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1959-05-21

General

Resolution Range B2959-B2966

Scope and Contents

Robert Bacher is elected to the Board of Trustees.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1959-05-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1959-05-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 314, 1959-06-16

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 314,

<u>1959-06-16</u>

General

Resolution Range F-246-F-249

Executive Committee Meeting, 1959-06-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1959-06-18

General

Resolution Range X2791-X2800

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1959-06-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1959-06-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 315, 1959-09-23

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 315,

1959-09-23

General

Resolution Range F-250-F-252

Executive Committee Meeting, 1959-09-29

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1959-09-29

General

Resolution Range X2801-X2812

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1959-09-29

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1959-09-29

Executive Committee Meeting, 1959-10-22

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1959-10-22

General

Resolution Range X2813-X2820

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1959-10-22

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1959-10-22

Board Meeting-49th Annual, 1959-11-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting-49th Annual, 1959-11-17

General

Resolution Range B2967-B2974

Scope and Contents

Mr. Leffingwell has resigned, Mr. Malcolm A. MacIntyre was elected to fill the vacant seat on the Board. Mr. Hadley, Mr.Josephs, Mr. Kelley, Mr. Osborn, Mr. Root, and Mr. Sheffield were elected to the Executive Committee through 1960. Mr. Hadley, Mr.Josephs, Mr. Kelley, Mr. Osborn, Mr. Root, and Mr. Sheffield were the elected to the finance committee through 1960.

Agenda book: 49th Annual Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1959-11-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: 49th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1959-11-17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1959-12-15

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

<u>1959-12-15</u>

General

Resolution Range X2821-X2829

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1959-12-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1959-12-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 316, 1959-12-18

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 316,

1959-12-18

General

Resolution Range F-253

Board Meeting, 1960-01-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1960-01-21

General

Resolution Range B2975-B2989

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1960-01-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1960-01-21

Board Meeting, 1960-03-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1960-03-17

General

Resolution Range B2990-B3000

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1960-03-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1960-03-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 317, 1960-03-24

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 317,

1960-03-24

General

Resolution Range F-254

Executive Committee Meeting, 1960-04-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1960-04-19

General

Resolution Range X2830-X2849

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1960-04-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1960-04-19

Board Meeting, 1960-05-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1960-05-19

General

Resolution Range B3001-B3015

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1960-05-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1960-05-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 318, 1960-06-02

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 318,

1960-06-02

General

Resolution Range F-255-F-256

Executive Committee Meeting, 1960-09-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1960-09-21

General

Resolution Range X2850-X2861

Finance Committee Meeting-number 319, 1960-09-21

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 319,

1960-09-21

General

Resolution Range F-257-F-259

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1960-09-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1960-09-21

Executive Committee Meeting, 1960-10-11

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1960-10-11

General

Resolution Range X2862-X2872

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1960-10-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1960-10-11

Board Meeting-50th Annual, 1960-11-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting-50th Annual, 1960-11-15

General

Resolution Range B3016-B3026

Scope and Contents

Mr. Hadley, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Kelley, Mr. Osborn, and Mr. Sheffield are elected to the Executive Committee. Mr. Root was elected to serve as a member of the committee until his retirement from the board on January 1, 1961, as provided by Resolution B 2975. Mr. Hadley, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Kelley, and Mr. MacIntyre are elected to the finance committee, Mr. Root was elected to serve as a member of the committee until January 1, 1961.

Agenda book: 50th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1960-11-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: 50th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1960-11-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 320, 1960-12-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 320,

1960-12-07

General

Resolution Range F-260-F-262

Executive Committee Meeting, 1960-12-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1960-12-20

General

Resolution Range X2873-X2881

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1960-12-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1960-12-20

Board Meeting, 1961-01-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1961-01-19

General

Resolution Range B3027-B3034

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1961-01-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1961-01-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 321, 1961-03-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 321,

1961-03-09

General

Resolution Range F-263-F-266

Board Meeting, 1961-03-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1961-03-16

General

Resolution Range B3035-B3050

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1961-03-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1961-03-16

Executive Committee Meeting, 1961-04-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1961-04-18

General

Resolution Range X2882-X2893

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1961-04-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1961-04-18

Board Meeting, 1961-05-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1961-05-18

General

Resolution Range B3051-B3062

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1961-05-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1961-05-18

Finance Committee Meeting-number 322, 1961-06-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 322,

1961-06-08

General

Resolution Range F-267-F-269

Executive Committee Meeting, 1961-06-22

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1961-06-22

General

Resolution Range X2894-X2905

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1961-06-22

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1961-06-22

Finance Committee Meeting-number 323, 1961-09-07

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 323,

1961-09-07

General

Resolution Range F-270-F-272

Executive Committee Meeting, 1961-09-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1961-09-20

General

Resolution Range X2906-X2916

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1961-09-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1961-09-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1961-10-25

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1961-10-25

General

Resolution Range X2917-X2926

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1961-10-25

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1961-10-25

Board Meeting-51st Annual, 1961-11-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting-51st Annual, 1961-11-14

Resolution Range B3064-B3071

Scope and Contents

Mr. Kelley, Mr. Hadley, Mr. Haskins, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Osborn, and Mr. Sheffield are elected to the Executive committee through 1962. Mr. Eaton, Mr. Hadley, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Kelley and Mr. MacIntyre are elected to the finance committee through 1962.

Agenda book: 51th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1961-11-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: 51th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1961-11-14

Finance Committee Meeting-number 324, 1961-12-14

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 324,

1961-12-14

General

Resolution Range F-273-F-276

Executive Committee Meeting, 1961-12-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1961-12-19

General

Resolution Range X2927-X2932

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1961-12-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1961-12-19

Board Meeting, 1962-01-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1962-01-18

General

Resolution Range B3072-B3084

Scope and Contents

Mr. Kelley retired from the Board, Mr. David A. Shepard was elected to fill this vacancy.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1962-01-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1962-01-18

Board Meeting, 1962-03-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1962-03-15

General

Resolution Range B3085-B3098

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1962-03-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1962-03-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 325, 1962-03-16

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 325,

1962-03-16

General

Resolution Range F-277-F-278

Executive Committee Meeting, 1962-04-24

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1962-04-24

General

Resolution Range X2933-X2939

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1962-04-24

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1962-04-24

Board Meeting, 1962-05-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1962-05-17

General

Resolution Range B3099-B3112

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1962-05-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1962-05-17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1962-06-12

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1962-06-12

General

Resolution Range X2940-X2950

Finance Committee Meeting-number 326, 1962-06-12

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 326,

1962-06-12

Resolution Range F-279-F-282

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1962-06-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1962-06-12

Finance Committee Meeting-number 327, 1962-09-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 327,

1962-09-11

General

Resolution Range F-283-F-285

Executive Committee Meeting, 1962-09-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1962-09-19

General

Resolution Range X2951-X2958

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1962-09-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1962-09-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1962-10-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1962-10-17

General

Resolution Range X2959-X2969

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1962-10-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1962-10-17

Board Meeting-52nd Annual, 1962-11-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting-52nd Annual, 1962-11-20

General

Resolution Range B3113-B3121

Scope and Contents

Mr. Hadley, Mr. Haskins, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Sheffield, Mr. Osborn and Mr. Spofford were elected to the Executive Committee through 1963. Mr. Eaton,

Mr. Hadley, Mr. Josephs, and Mr. MacIntyre were

elected to the finance committee.

Agenda book: 52th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1962-11-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: 52th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1962-11-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 328, 1962-12-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 328,

1962-12-11

General

Resolution Range F-286-F-287

Executive Committee Meeting, 1962-12-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1962-12-19

General

Resolution Range X2970-X2979

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1962-12-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1962-12-19

Board Meeting, 1963-01-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1963-01-17

General

Resolution Range B3122-B3134

Scope and Contents

Mr. Osborn retired, Mr. James A. Perkins was elected to fill his vacancy. Alan J. Pifer is appointed vice-president of Carnegie Corporation (res B 3122).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1963-01-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1963-01-17

Board Meeting, 1963-03-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1963-03-21

General

Resolution Range B3135-B3148

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1963-03-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1963-03-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 329, 1963-03-25

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 329,

1963-03-25

General

Resolution Range F-288-F-291

Executive Committee Meeting, 1963-04-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1963-04-17

General

Resolution Range X2980-X2988

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1963-04-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1963-04-17

Board Meeting, 1963-05-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1963-05-16

General

Resolution Range B3149-B3162

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1963-05-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

<u>Trustees</u>, 1963-05-16

Executive Committee Meeting, 1963-06-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1963-06-19

General

Resolution Range X2989-X2993

Finance Committee Meeting-number 330, 1963-06-19

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 330,

1963-06-19

General

Resolution Range F-292-F-295

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1963-06-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1963-06-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 331, 1963-09-17

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 331,

1963-09-17

General

Resolution Range F-296-F-299

Executive Committee Meeting, 1963-09-26

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1963-09-26

General

Resolution Range X2994-X3000

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1963-09-26

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1963-09-26

Executive Committee Meeting, 1963-10-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1963-10-16

General

Resolution Range X3001-X3012

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1963-10-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1963-10-16

Board Meeting-53rd Annual, 1963-11-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting-53rd Annual, 1963-11-19

General

Resolution Range B3163-B3172

Scope and Contents

Mr. Eaton, Mr. Hadley, Mr. Haskins, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Sheffield, and Mr. Spofford are elected to the Executive Committee through 1964. Mr. Eaton, Mr. Hadley, Mr. josephs, and Mr. MacIntyre are elected to the finance committee through 1964.

Agenda book: 53th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1963-11-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: 53th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1963-11-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 332, 1963-12-11

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 332,

1963-12-11

Resolution Range F-300-F-302

Executive Committee Meeting, 1963-12-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1963-12-18

General

Resolution Range X3013-X3021

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1963-12-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1963-12-18

Board Meeting, 1964-01-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1964-01-16

General

Resolution Range B3173-B3182

Scope and Contents

Mr. Walter B.Wriston is elected to the Board of Trustees.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1964-01-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1964-01-16

Executive Committee Meeting, 1964-03-05

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1964-03-05

General

Resolution Range X3022

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1964-03-05

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1964-03-05

Finance Committee Meeting-number 333, 1964-03-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 333,

1964-03-10

General

Resolution Range F-303-F-305

Board Meeting, 1964-03-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1964-03-19

General

Resolution Range B3184-B3194

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1964-03-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1964-03-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1964-04-15
Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1964-04-15

General

Resolution Range X3023-X3036

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1964-04-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1964-04-15

Board Meeting, 1964-05-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1964-05-21

General

Resolution Range B3195-B3209

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1964-05-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1964-05-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 334, 1964-06-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 334,

1964-06-10

General

Resolution Range F-306-F-308

Executive Committee Meeting, 1964-06-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1964-06-17

General

Resolution Range X3037-X3044

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1964-06-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1964-06-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 335, 1964-09-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 335,

1964-09-09

General

Resolution Range F-309-F-311

Executive Committee Meeting, 1964-09-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1964-09-16

General

Resolution Range X3045-3054

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1964-09-16

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1964-09-16

Executive Committee Meeting, 1964-09-25

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1964-09-25

General

Resolution Range X3055

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting (memoranda distributed to members of the executive committee in lieu

of an agenda), 1964-09-25

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u> <u>Meeting (memoranda distributed to members of the executive committee in lieu of an agenda)</u>, 1964-09-25

Executive Committee Meeting, 1964-10-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1964-10-21

General

Resolution Range X3056-3062

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1964-10-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1964-10-21

Board Meeting-54th Annual, 1964-11-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting-54th Annual, 1964-11-17

General

Resolution Range B3210-B3220

Scope and Contents

Mr. Eaton, Mr. Hadley, Mr. Haskins, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Sheffield, and Mr.Spofford were elected to the Executive Committee through 1965. Mr. Eaton, Mr.Hadley, Mr. Josephs, Mr. MacIntyre, and Mr. Wriston were elected to the finance committee through 1965.

Agenda book: 54th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1964-11-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: 54th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1964-11-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 336, 1964-12-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 336,

1964-12-09

General

Resolution Range F-312-F-313

Executive Committee Meeting, 1964-12-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1964-12-16

General

Resolution Range X3063-X3071

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1964-12-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1964-12-16

Board Meeting, 1965-01-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1965-01-21

General

Resolution Range B3221-B3230

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1965-01-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1965-01-21

Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-02-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1965-02-17

General

Resolution Range X3072-X3077

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-02-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1965-02-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 337, 1965-03-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 337,

<u>1965-03-10</u>

General

Resolution Range F-314-F-316

Board Meeting, 1965-03-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1965-03-18

General

Resolution Range B3231-B3243

Scope and Contents

Mr. Amyas Ames is elected to the Board of Trustees.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1965-03-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1965-03-18

Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-04-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1965-04-21

General

Resolution Range X3078-X3092

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-04-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1965-04-21

Board Meeting, 1965-05-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1965-05-20

General

Resolution Range B3244-B3256

Scope and Contents

Amyas Ames is elected to the finance committee to serve through 1965.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1965-05-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1965-05-20

Finance Committee Meeting-number 338, 1965-06-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 338,

1965-06-09

General

Resolution Range F-317-F-320

Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-06-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1965-06-16

General

Resolution Range X3093-X3108

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-06-16

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1965-06-16

Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-07-29

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1965-07-29

General

Resolution Range X3109-X112

Scope and Contents

Mr. Gardner is granted a two year leave of absence while he serves as Secretary of Health, Education and Welfare (res X 3109). Alan Pifer is elected acting President (res X 3111). Lloyd N. Morrisett is appointed a vice president of the corporation (res X 3112).

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-07-29

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1965-07-29

Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-08-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1965-08-17

General

Resolution Range X3110-X3115

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-08-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1965-08-17

Finance Committee Meeting-number 339, 1965-09-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 339,

1965-09-09

General

Resolution Range F-321-F-323

Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-09-22

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1965-09-22

General

Resolution Range X3116-X3123

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-09-22

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1965-09-22

Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-10-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1965-10-20

General

Resolution Range X3124-X3132

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-10-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1965-10-20

Board Meeting-55th Annual, 1965-11-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting-55th Annual, 1965-11-16

General

Resolution Range B3257-B3269

Scope and Contents

Mr. Eaton, Mr. Hadley, Mr. Haskins, Mr. Josephs, Mr. Sheffield, and Mr. Spofford are elected to the Executive Committee through 1966. Mr. Ames, Mr. Eaton, Mr. Hadley, Mr. Josephs, Mr. MacIntyre, and Mr. Wriston are elected to the finance committee to serve through 1966.

Agenda book: 55th Annual Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1965-11-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: 55th Annual Meeting of

the Board of Trustees, 1965-11-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 340, 1965-12-09

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 340,

1965-12-09

General

Resolution Range F-324-F-327

Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-12-15

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1965-12-15

General

Resolution Range X3133-3144

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1965-12-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1965-12-15

Board Meeting, 1966-01-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1966-01-20

General

Resolution Range B3270-B3274

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1966-01-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1966-01-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1966-02-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1966-02-16

General

Resolution Range X3145-X3152

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1966-02-16

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1966-02-16

Finance Committee Meeting-number 341, 1966-03-10

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 341,

1966-03-10

General

Resolution Range F-328-F-330

Board Meeting, 1966-03-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1966-03-17

General

Resolution Range B3275-B3282

Scope and Contents

Mr. Josephs has resigned from the finance committee, Mr. Ames has taken over as the chairman. Mr. Louis Wellington Cabot is elected to the board of trustees.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1966-03-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1966-03-17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1966-04-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1966-04-20

General

Resolution Range X3153-X3164

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1966-04-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1966-04-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1966-05-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1966-05-19

General

Resolution Range B3283-B3291

Scope and Contents

Mr. Harding F. Bancroft is elected to the Board of Trustees.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1966-05-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1966-05-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 342, 1966-06-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 342,

1966-06-08

General

Resolution Range F-331-F-334

Executive Committee Meeting, 1966-06-15

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1966-06-15

General

Resolution Range X3165-X3174

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1966-06-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1966-06-15

Executive Committee Meeting, 1966-09-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1966-09-21

General

Resolution Range X3175-X3180

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1966-09-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1966-09-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 343, 1966-09-30

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 343,

1966-09-30

General

Resolution Range F-335-F-336

Executive Committee Meeting, 1966-10-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1966-10-19

General

Resolution Range X3181-X3190

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1966-10-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1966-10-19

Board Meeting-56th Annual, 1966-11-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting-56th Annual, 1966-11-15

General

Resolution Range B3292-B3297

Scope and Contents

Mr. Sheffield was elected Chairman to serve through the annual meeting of 1967. Mr. Eaton, Mr. Hadley, Mr. Haskins, Mr. Sheffield, Mr. Shepard, and Mr. Spofford were elected to the executive committee to serve through the annual meeting in 1967. Mr. Ames, Mr. Eaton, Mr. Hadley, Mr. MacIntyre, Mr. Sheffield, and Mr. Wriston were elected to the

finance committee to serve through the annual meeting of 1967.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1966-11-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1966-11-15

Finance Committee Meeting-number 344, 1966-12-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 344,

1966-12-08

General

Resolution Range F-337-F-338

Executive Committee Meeting, 1966-12-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1966-12-21

General

Resolution Range X3191-X3203

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1966-12-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1966-12-21

Board Meeting, 1967-01-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1967-01-19

General

Resolution Range B3298-B3311

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1967-01-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1967-01-19

Finance Committee Meeting-number 345, 1967-03-08

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 345,

1967-03-08

General

Resolution Range F-339-F-340

Board Meeting, 1967-03-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1967-03-16

General

Resolution Range B3312-B3318

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1967-03-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1967-03-16

Executive Committee Meeting, 1967-04-19

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1967-04-19

General

Resolution Range X3204-X3225

Scope and Contents

John W. Gardner resigned as the president of the Corporation.

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1967-04-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1967-04-19

Board Meeting, 1967-05-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1967-05-18

General

Resolution Range B3319-B3328

Scope and Contents

Alan Pifer is elected president of the Carnegie Corporation of New York effective immediately (res B 3319). Frederick B. Adams, Jr and Aiken W. Fisher were elected to the Board of Trustees.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1967-05-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1967-05-18

Board Meeting-56th Annual, 1967-06-21

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Board Meeting-56th Annual, 1967-06-21</u>

General

Resolution Range X3226-X3236

Finance Committee Meeting-number 346, 1967-06-21

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 346,

1967-06-21

General

Resolution Range F-341-F-342

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1967-06-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1967-06-21

Finance Committee Meeting-number 347, 1967-09-18

Digital Object: Finance Committee Meeting-number 347,

1967-09-18

General

Resolution Range F-343

Executive Committee Meeting, 1967-09-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1967-09-20

General

Resolution Range X3237-X3244

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1967-09-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1967-09-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1967-10-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1967-10-18

General

Resolution Range X3245-X3253

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1967-10-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1967-10-18

Board Meeting-57th Annual, 1967-11-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting-57th Annual, 1967-11-14

General

Resolution Range B3329-B3337

Scope and Contents

Mr. Hadley and Mr. Price retired and are replaced on the Board with Mr. Adams and Mr. Fisher. Mr. Ames, Mr. Bancroft, Mr. Cabot, Mr. Haskins, Mr. Sheffield, and Mr. Shepard were elected to the executive committee to serve through the annual meeting of 1968. Mr. Ames, Mr. Eaton, Mr. MacIntyre, Mr. Sheffield, and Mr. Wriston were elected to the finance committee to serve through the annual meeting of 1968.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1967-11-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1967-11-14

Executive Committee Meeting, 1967-12-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1967-12-20

General

Resolution Range X3254-X3263

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1967-12-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1967-12-20

Board Meeting, 1968-01-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1968-01-18

General

Resolution Range B3338-B3347

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1968-01-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1968-01-18

Board Meeting, 1968-03-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1968-03-21

General

Resolution Range B3348-B3359

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1968-03-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1968-03-21

Executive Committee Meeting, 1968-04-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1968-04-17

General

Resolution Range X3264-X3277

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1968-04-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1968-04-17

Board Meeting, 1968-05-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1968-05-16

General

Resolution Range B3360-B3366

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1968-05-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1968-05-16

Executive Committee Meeting, 1968-06-19
Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1968-06-19

General

Resolution Range X3278-X3291

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1968-06-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1968-06-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1968-09-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1968-09-18

General

Resolution Range X3292-X3301

Scope and Contents

F. Lee Jacquette is appointed treasurer of the corporation (res X 3292).

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1968-09-18

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book: Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1968-09-18

Executive Committee Meeting, 1968-10-23

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1968-10-23

General

Resolution Range X3302-X3312

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1968-10-23

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Executive Committee</u>

Meeting, 1968-10-23

Board Meeting-58th Annual, 1968-11-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting-58th Annual, 1968-11-19

General

Resolution Range B3367-B3378

Scope and Contents

Mr. Ames, Mr. Bancroft, Mr. Cabot, Mr. Haskins, Mr. Sheffield, and Mr. Shepard were elected to the executive committee to serve through the annual meeting of 1969. Mr. Ames, Mr. Eaton, Mr. MacIntyre, Mr. Sheffield, and Mr. Wriston were elected to the finance committee to serve through the annual meeting of 1969.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1968-11-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1968-11-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1968-12-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1968-12-18

General

Resolution Range X3313-X3325

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1968-12-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1968-12-18

Board Meeting, 1969-01-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1969-01-16

General

Resolution Range B3379-B3387

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1969-01-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1969-01-16

Board Meeting, 1969-03-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1969-03-20

General

Resolution Range B3388-B3397

Scope and Contents

James W. Campbell retired.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1969-03-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1969-03-20

Executive Committee Meeting, 1969-04-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1969-04-16

General

Resolution Range X3326-X3333

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1969-04-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1969-04-16

Board Meeting, 1969-05-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1969-05-15

General

Resolution Range B3398-B3409

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1969-05-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1969-05-15

Executive Committee Meeting, 1969-06-18

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1969-06-18

General

Resolution Range X3334-X3345

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1969-06-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1969-06-18

Executive Committee Meeting, 1969-09-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1969-09-17

General

Resolution Range X3346-X3354

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1969-09-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1969-09-17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1969-10-15

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1969-10-15

General

Resolution Range X3355-X3367

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1969-10-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1969-10-15

Board Meeting-59th Annual, 1969-11-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting-59th Annual, 1969-11-18

General

Resolution Range B3410-B3420

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1969-11-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1969-11-18

Executive Committee Meeting, 1969-12-17

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1969-12-17

General

Resolution Range X3368-X3373

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1969-12-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1969-12-17

Board Meeting, 1970-01-15

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1970-01-15

General

Resolution Range B3421-B3428

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1970-01-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1970-01-15

Board Meeting, 1970-03-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1970-03-19

General

Resolution Range B3429-B3441

Scope and Contents

Mrs. John D. Gordan, Mr. Francis Keppel, and Mr. Franklin A. Thomas had been elected to be trustees of Carnegie Corporation of New York. Mrs. John D. Gordan is the first woman who is not a Carnegie to serve on the Board.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1970-03-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1970-03-19

Executive Committee Meeting, 1970-04-15

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1970-04-15

General

Resolution Range X3374-X3387

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1970-04-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1970-04-15

Board Meeting, 1970-05-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1970-05-21

General

Resolution Range B3429-B3457

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1970-05-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1970-05-21

Executive Committee Meeting, 1970-06-10

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1970-06-10

General

Resolution Range X3388-X3401

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1970-06-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1970-06-10

Executive Committee Meeting, 1970-09-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1970-09-16

General

Resolution Range X3402-X3412

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1970-09-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1970-09-16

Executive Committee Meeting, 1970-10-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1970-10-21

General

Resolution Range X3413-X3418

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1970-10-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1970-10-21

Board Meeting-60th Annual, 1970-11-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting-60th Annual, 1970-11-17

General

Resolution Range B3458-B3464

Scope and Contents

Mr. Ames, Mr. Bancroft, Mr. Cabot, Mr. Haskins, Mr. Sheffield, and Mr. Shepard were elected to the executive committee to serve through the annual meeting of 1971. Mr. Ames, Mr. MacIntyre, Mr. Sheffield, Mr. Shepard, and Mr. Wriston were elected to the finance committee to serve through the annual meeting of 1971.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1970-11-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1970-11-17

Executive Committee Meeting, 1970-12-16

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1970-12-16

General

Resolution Range X3419-X3424

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1970-12-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1970-12-16

Board Meeting, 1971-01-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1971-01-14

General

Resolution Range B3465-B3474

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1971-01-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1971-01-14

Board Meeting, 1971-03-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1971-03-11

General

Resolution Range B3475-B3480

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1971-03-11

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1971-03-11

Executive Committee Meeting, 1971-04-21

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1971-04-21

General

Resolution Range X3425-X3435

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1971-04-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1971-04-21

Board Meeting, 1971-05-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1971-05-13

General

Resolution Range B3481-B3494

Scope and Contents

Frederick Sheffield has died, forcing the election of a new chairman. Mr. Shepard is elected acting

chairman.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1971-05-13

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1971-05-13

Executive Committee Meeting, 1971-06-15

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

<u>1971-06-15</u>

General

Resolution Range X3436-X3454

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1971-06-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1971-06-15

Board-Special Meeting, 1971-06-21

Digital Object: Board-Special Meeting, 1971-06-21

Executive Committee Meeting, 1971-09-15

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1971-09-15

General

Resolution Range X3455-X3461

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1971-09-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1971-09-15

Board-Special Meeting, 1971-10-20

Digital Object: Board-Special Meeting, 1971-10-20

General

Resolution Range X3462-X3467

Executive Committee Meeting, 1971-10-20

Digital Object: Executive Committee Meeting,

1971-10-20

General

Resolution Range X3462-X3467

Agenda book: Executive Committee Meeting, 1971-10-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Executive Committee

Meeting, 1971-10-20

Board Meeting-61st Annual, 1971-11-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting-61st Annual, 1971-11-16

General

Resolution Range B3496-B3509

Scope and Contents

Term and age limits are placed on trustees (res B 3499). Mr. Wriston and Mr. Adams resigned. Dr.

Philip R. Lee, Mr. Howard D. Samuel, and Mrs. Marta Y. Valle are elected to the Board of Trustees. Mr. Shepard is elected to serve as Chariman and Mr. Haskins as Vice Chairman.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1971-11-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1971-11-16

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1971-11-18

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1971-11-18

Board Meeting, 1971-12-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1971-12-09

General

Resolution Range B3510-B3524

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1971-12-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1971-12-09

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1972-01-20

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance and Administration Committee</u>

Meeting, 1972-01-20

General

Resolution Range FA-1

Board Meeting, 1972-02-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1972-02-10

General

Resolution Range B3525-B3543

Scope and Contents

Mr. Fisher asked to be relieved of his position on the finance committee, Mr. Samuel is elected to fill this vacancy.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1972-02-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1972-02-10

Board Meeting, 1972-04-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1972-04-13

General

Resolution Range B3544-B3565

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1972-04-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1972-04-13

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1972-04-20

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1972-04-20

General

Resolution Range FA-2-FA-4

Board Meeting, 1972-06-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1972-06-08

General

Resolution Range B3567-B3584

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1972-06-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1972-06-08

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1972-09-21

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1972-09-21

General

Resolution Range FA-5-FA-11

Board Meeting, 1972-10-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1972-10-12

General

Resolution Range B3585-B3602

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1972-10-12

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1972-10-12

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1972-10-19

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1972-10-19

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1972-10-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1972-10-19

Board Meeting-62nd Annual, 1972-12-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting-62nd Annual, 1972-12-14

General

Resolution Range B3603-B3620

Scope and Contents

Mr. Ames, Mr. Bancroft, Mr. Haskins, Mr. MacIntyre, and Mr. Samuel were elected to serve on the finance and administration committee through the annual meeting of 1973. Mr. Bacher is re-elected to the nominating committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1972-12-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1972-12-14

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1973-01-18

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1973-01-18

General

Resolution Range FA-12-FA-14

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1973-01-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1973-01-18

Board Meeting, 1973-02-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1973-02-08

General

Resolution Range B3621-B3635

Scope and Contents

Mrs. Gordan was elected chairman of the nominating committee, marking the first time a woman has a leadership position within the Corporation.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1973-02-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1973-02-08

Board Meeting, 1973-04-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1973-04-12

General

Resolution Range B3636-B3648

Scope and Contents

Margaret Carnegie Miller is elected an honorary trustee of the Carnegie Corporation of New York for life (res B 3636).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1973-04-12

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1973-04-12

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1973-04-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance and Administration Committee</u>

Meeting, 1973-04-19

General

Resolution Range FA-15-FA-16

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1973-04-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1973-04-19

Board Meeting, 1973-06-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1973-06-12

General

Resolution Range B3649-B3676

Scope and Contents

Dr. Jeanne Spurlock was elected to the board of trustees to fill Margaret Miller's vacancy.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1973-06-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1973-06-12

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1973-09-20

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1973-09-20

General

Resolution Range FA-17-FA-22

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1973-09-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1973-09-20

Board Meeting, 1973-10-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1973-10-11

General

Resolution Range B3677-B3692

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1973-10-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1973-10-11

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1973-10-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1973-10-18

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1973-10-24

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1973-10-24

Board Meeting-63rd Annual, 1973-12-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting-63rd Annual, 1973-12-13

General

Resolution Range B3693-B3706

Scope and Contents

Charles Spofford retired at the end of this meeting. Mr. Shepard and Mr. Haskins are elected chairman and vice chairman. Mr. Ames , Mr. Bancroft, Mr. Haskins, Mr. MacIntyre, and Mr. Samuel are nominated to the finance and administration committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1973-12-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1973-12-13

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1974-01-24

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1974-01-24

General

Resolution Range FA-23-FA-24

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1974-01-24

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1974-01-24

Board Meeting, 1974-02-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1974-02-14

General

Resolution Range B3707-B3726

Scope and Contents

Madeline H. McWhinney was elected to the board of trustees.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1974-02-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1974-02-14

Board Meeting, 1974-04-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1974-04-11

General

Resolution Range B3727-B3739

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1974-04-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1974-04-11

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1974-04-18

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1974-04-18

General

Resolution Range FA-25-FA-26

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1974-04-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1974-04-18

Board Meeting, 1974-06-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1974-06-11

General

Resolution Range B3740-B3762

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1974-06-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1974-06-11

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1974-09-18

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1974-09-18

General

Resolution Range FA-27-FA-30

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1974-09-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1974-09-18

Board Meeting, 1974-10-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1974-10-10

General

Resolution Range B3763-B3779

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1974-10-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1974-10-10

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1974-10-24

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1974-10-24

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1974-10-24

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1974-10-24

Board Meeting-64th Annual, 1974-12-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting-64th Annual, 1974-12-12

General

Resolution Range B3780-B3803

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1974-12-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1974-12-12

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1975-01-22

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1975-01-22

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1975-01-22

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1975-01-22

Board Meeting, 1975-02-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1975-02-13

General

Resolution Range B3804-B3812

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1975-02-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1975-02-13

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1975-04-01

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1975-04-01

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1975-04-01

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1975-04-01

Board Meeting, 1975-04-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1975-04-10

General

Resolution Range B3813-B3827

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1975-04-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1975-04-10

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1975-04-16

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1975-04-16

General

Resolution Range FA-31

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1975-04-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1975-04-16

Board Meeting, 1975-06-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1975-06-10

General

Resolution Range B3828-B3857

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1975-06-10

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1975-06-10

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1975-09-24

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1975-09-24

General

Resolution Range FA32-FA39

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1975-09-24

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1975-09-24

Board Meeting, 1975-10-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1975-10-09

General

Resolution Range B3858-B3882

Scope and Contents

David R. Hood takes over as the director of the Corporation's program in the Commonwealth to replace Stephen Stackpole.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1975-10-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1975-10-09

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1975-10-22

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1975-10-22

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1975-10-22

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1975-10-22

Board Meeting-65th Annual, 1975-12-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting-65th Annual, 1975-12-11

General

Resolution Range B3883-B3896

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1975-12-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1975-12-11

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1976-01-27

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1976-01-27

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1976-01-27

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1976-01-27

Board Meeting, 1976-02-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1976-02-12

General

Resolution Range B3897-B3910

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1976-02-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1976-02-12

Board Meeting, 1976-04-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1976-04-08

General

Resolution Range B3911-B3922

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1976-04-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1976-04-08

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1976-04-14

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1976-04-14

General

Resolution Range FA-40

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1976-04-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1976-04-14

Board Meeting, 1976-06-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1976-06-08

General

Resolution Range B3923-B3942

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1976-06-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1976-06-08

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1976-08-09

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1976-08-09

General

Resolution Range FA-41-FA-42

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1976-09-22

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1976-09-22

General

Resolution Range FA-43-FA-49

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1976-09-22

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1976-09-22

Board Meeting, 1976-10-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1976-10-14

General

Resolution Range B3943-B3957

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1976-10-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1976-10-14

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1976-10-20

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1976-10-20

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1976-10-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1976-10-20

Board Meeting-66th Annual, 1976-12-16

Digital Object: Board Meeting-66th Annual, 1976-12-16

General

Resolution Range B3958-B3973

Scope and Contents

Mary Louise Petersen and Anne Firor Scott were elected trustees for four-year terms to fill the vacancies caused by the reistirement of Mr. Bacher and Mr. MacIntyre. Mr. Haskins was reelected as chairman of the board and Mr. Bancroft as vice chairman. Mr. Bancroft, Ms. McWhinne , Mr. Mueller, Mr. Samuel, and Mr. Taylor were elected to the finance and administration committee. Ms. McWhinney was elected to a four-year term on the nominating committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1976-12-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1976-12-16

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1977-01-19

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1977-01-19

General

Mr. Mueller was elected chairman of the Finance and Administration Committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1977-01-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1977-01-19

Board Meeting, 1977-02-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1977-02-10

General

Resolution Range B3974-B3981

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1977-02-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1977-02-10

Board Meeting, 1977-04-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1977-04-14

General

Resolution Range B3982-B3992

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1977-04-14

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1977-04-14

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1977-04-20

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1977-04-20

General

Resolution Range FA-50

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1977-04-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1977-04-20

Board Meeting, 1977-06-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1977-06-09

General

Resolution Range B3393-B4014

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1977-06-09

<u>Digital Object</u>: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1977-06-09

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1977-08-10

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1977-08-10

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1977-08-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1977-08-10

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1977-09-22

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1977-09-22

General

Resolution Range FA-51-FA-54

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1977-09-22

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1977-09-22

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1977-10-20

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1977-10-20

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1977-10-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1977-10-20

Board Meeting, 1977-10-27

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1977-10-27

General

Resolution Range B4015-B4030

Scope and Contents

Mr. Taylor is elected a member of the nominating committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1977-10-27

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1977-10-27

Board Meeting-67th Annual, 1977-12-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting-67th Annual, 1977-12-08

General

Resolution Range B4031-B4045

Scope and Contents

John G. Gloster was elected as a trustee and Medine McWhinney was re-elected, both for four year terms ending at the close of the annual meeting in 1981.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1977-12-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1977-12-08

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1978-01-18

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1978-01-18

General

Resolution Range FA-55-FA-56

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1978-01-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1978-01-18

Board Meeting, 1978-02-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1978-02-09

General

Resolution Range B4046-B4058

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1978-02-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1978-02-09

Board Meeting, 1978-03-23

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1978-03-23

Board Meeting, 1978-04-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1978-04-13

General

Resolution Range B4059-B4066

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1978-04-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1978-04-13

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1978-04-19

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1978-04-19

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1978-04-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1978-04-19

Board Meeting, 1978-06-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1978-06-08

General

Resolution Range B4067-B4091

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1978-06-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1978-06-08

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1978-07-19

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1978-07-19

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1978-07-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1978-07-19

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1978-09-21

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1978-09-21

General

Resolution Range FA-57-FA-61

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1978-09-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1978-09-21

Board Meeting, 1978-10-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1978-10-12

General

Resolution Range B4092-B4111

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1978-10-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1978-10-12

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1978-10-19

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1978-10-19

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1978-10-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1978-10-19

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1978-11-21

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1978-11-21

General

Resolution Range FA-62

Board Meeting-68th Annual, 1978-12-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting-68th Annual, 1978-12-14

General

Resolution Range B4112-B4128

Scope and Contents

Harding F. Bancroft retired from the Board of Trustees, but he is elected as an interim trustee while they attempt to find someone to replace him. Mr. Hawkins was elected chairman of the board and Mr. Taylor, vice chairman. Mr. Bancroft, Mr. Gloster, Ms. McWhinney, Mr. Mueller, and Mr. Taylor were reelected as members of the finance and administration committee. Dr. Spurlock was elected to a one-year term on the nominating committee and Mr. Donahue, to a four-year term.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1978-12-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1978-12-14

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1979-01-18

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance and Administration Committee</u>

Meeting, 1979-01-18

General

Mr. Mueller was unanimously re - elected chairman of the committee for 1979. John Whitehead is elected as a trustee and a member of the finance and administration committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1979-01-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1979-01-18

Board Meeting, 1979-02-22

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1979-02-22

General

Resolution Range B4129-B4142

Scope and Contents

Jack G. Clarke is accepted to the board of trustees.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1979-02-22

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1979-02-22

Board Meeting, 1979-04-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1979-04-12

General

Resolution Range B4143-B4156

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1979-04-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1979-04-12

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1979-04-18

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1979-04-18

General

Resolution Range FA-63

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1979-04-18

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1979-04-18

Board Meeting, 1979-06-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1979-06-14

General

Resolution Range B4157-B4183

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1979-06-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1979-06-14

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1979-07-18

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1979-07-18

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1979-07-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1979-07-18

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1979-09-10

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1979-09-10

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1979-09-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1979-09-10

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1979-09-20

<u>Digital Object</u>: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1979-09-20

General

Resolution Range FA-64-FA-66

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1979-09-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1979-09-20

Board Meeting, 1979-10-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1979-10-11

General

Resolution Range B4184-B4193

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1979-10-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1979-10-11

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1979-10-25

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1979-10-25

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1979-10-25

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1979-10-25

Board Meeting-69th Annual, 1979-12-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting-69th Annual, 1979-12-13

General

Resolution Range B4194-B4205

Scope and Contents

Tomas Arcinieaga, David Hamburg, Helene Kalpan, and Margaret Rosenheim were elected to four-year terms ending at the close of the annual meeting in 1983. Mr. de Leon, Mr. Mueller, and Mr. Taylor were reelected trustees for four-year terms; Mr. Taylor was elected chairman and Ms. McWhinney vice chairman of the board; Mr. Gloster, Ms. Kaplan, Ms. McWhinney, Mr. Mueller, and Mr. Whitehead were elected to the finance and administration committee; and Dr. Spurlock was reelected to a one-year term on the nominating committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1979-12-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1979-12-13

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1980-01-17

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1980-01-17

General

Resolution Range FA-67

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1980-01-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1980-01-17

Board Meeting, 1980-02-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1980-02-14

General

Resolution Range B4206-B4218

Scope and Contents

Caryl P. Haskins was elected honorary trustee of Carnegie Corporation of New York for life.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1980-02-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1980-02-14

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1980-02-20

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1980-02-20

Board Meeting, 1980-04-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1980-04-10

General

Resolution Range B4219-B4234

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1980-04-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1980-04-10

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1980-04-17

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1980-04-17

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1980-04-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1980-04-17

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1980-06-05

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1980-06-05

General

Resolution Range FA-67-FA-70

Board Meeting, 1980-06-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1980-06-12

General

Resolution Range B4234-B4257

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1980-06-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1980-06-12

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1980-07-17

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance and Administration Committee</u>

Meeting, 1980-07-17

General

Resolution Range FA-71-FA-73

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1980-07-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1980-07-17

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1980-09-18

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1980-09-18

General

Resolution Range FA-74-FA-77

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1980-09-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1980-09-18

Board Meeting, 1980-10-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1980-10-09

General

Resolution Range B4258-B4274

Scope and Contents

The position of vice president is divided into executive, vice president, and finance positions. David Z. Robinson was appointed executive vice

president of Carnegie Corporation of New York (res B 4258). Barbara D. Finberg was appointed vice president of programming (res B 4259). Richard H. Sullivan was appointed vice president of finance and treeasurer (res B 4260).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1980-10-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1980-10-09

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1980-10-23

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1980-10-23

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1980-10-23

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1980-10-23

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1980-11-24

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1980-11-24

General

Resolution Range FA-78

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1980-11-24

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1980-11-24

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1980-12-05

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1980-12-05

Board Meeting-70th Annual, 1980-12-11

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Board Meeting-70th Annual, 1980-12-11</u>

General

Resolution Range B4275-B4290

Scope and Contents

Ruth Simms Hamilton is elected to a a four-year term ending at the close of the annual meeting in 1984 to replace Dr. Spurlock. Mr. Donahue, Ms. Petersen, and Ms. Scott were re-elected trustees for four-year terms; Mr. Taylor was re-elected chairman and Ms. Mcwhinney vice chairman of the board; Mr.

Gloster, Ms. Kaplan, Ms. McWhinney, Mr. Mueller, and Mr. Whitehead were reelected to the finance and administration committee; Ms. McWhinney was reelected to a one-year term on the nominating committee, and Ms. Rosenheim was elected to a four-year term on the committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1980-12-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1980-12-11

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1981-01-15

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1981-01-15

General

Resolution Range FA-79

Scope and Contents

Mr. Mueller was unanimously reelected as chairman of the committee for 1981.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1981-01-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1981-01-15

Board Meeting, 1981-02-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1981-02-12

General

Resolution Range B4291-B4298

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1981-02-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1981-02-12

Board Meeting, 1981-03-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1981-03-19

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1981-03-19

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1981-03-19

Board Meeting, 1981-04-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1981-04-09

General

Resolution Range B4301-B4312

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1981-04-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1981-04-09

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1981-04-16

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1981-04-16

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1981-04-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1981-04-16

Board Meeting, 1981-06-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1981-06-11

General

Resolution Range B4313-B4336

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1981-06-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1981-06-11

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1981-07-16

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1981-07-16

General

Resolution Range FA-80-FA-81

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1981-07-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1981-07-16

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1981-09-17

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1981-09-17

General

Resolution Range FA-82-FA-84

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1981-09-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1981-09-17

Board Meeting, 1981-10-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1981-10-08

General

Resolution Range B4337-B4354

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1981-10-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1981-10-08

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1981-10-22

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1981-10-22

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1981-10-22

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1981-10-22

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1981-11-11

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1981-11-11

Board Meeting-71st Annual, 1981-12-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting-71st Annual, 1981-12-10

General

Resolution Range B4355-B4365

Scope and Contents

Mr. Gloster and Ms. Rosenstreich were re-elected trustees for four-year terms; Mr. Taylor was re-elected chairman and Ms. Kaplan was elected vice chairman of the board; Mr. Gloster, Ms. Kaplan, Ms. Leven, Mr. Mueller, and Mr. Whitehead were elected to the finance and administration committee; Dr. Hamburg was re-elected to a four-year term on the nominating committee and Mr. de Le�n was elected to a two-year term on that committee. Ms. McWhinney retired from the board ato the close of the meeting.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1981-12-10

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1982-01-21

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1982-01-21

General

Resolution Range FA-85

Scope and Contents

Mr. Mueller was unanimously re-elected as chairman of the committeefor 1982.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1982-01-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1982-01-21

Board Meeting, 1982-02-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1982-02-11

General

Resolution Range B4366-B4381

Scope and Contents

Richard W. Greene was appointed treasurer of Carnegie Corporation of New York, effective January 1,1982 (res B 4366).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1982-02-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1982-02-11

Board Meeting, 1982-04-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1982-04-08

General

Resolution Range B4382-B4395

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1982-04-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1982-04-08

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1982-04-15

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1982-04-15

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1982-04-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1982-04-15

Board Meeting, 1982-06-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1982-06-10

General

Resolution Range B4396-B4418

Scope and Contents

David A. Hamburg was appointed president of Carnegie Corporation of New York, effective December 9, 1982 (res B 4396).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1982-06-10

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1982-06-10

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1982-06-23

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1982-06-23

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1982-07-15

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1982-07-15

General

Resolution Range FA-86-FA-87

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1982-07-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1982-07-15

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1982-09-23

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1982-09-23

General

Resolution Range FA-88-FA-90

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1982-09-23

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1982-09-23

Board Meeting, 1982-10-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1982-10-14

General

Resolution Range B4419-B4429

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1982-10-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1982-10-14

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1982-10-26

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1982-10-26

General

Resolution Range FA-91

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1982-10-26

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1982-10-26

Board Meeting-72nd Annual, 1982-12-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting-72nd Annual, 1982-12-09

General

Resolution Range B4430-B4447

Scope and Contents

Mr. Clarke and Mr. Whitehead were re-elected trustees for four-year terms; Mr. Taylor was re-elected chairman and Ms. Kaplan vice chairman of the board; Mr. Gloster, Ms. Kaplan, Ms. Leven, Mr. Mueller, and Mr. Whiteheadw were re-elected to the finance and administration committee, The chairman then placed in nomination the names of Mr. Clarke and Ms. Hamilton to a four-year and a three-year term, respectively, on the nominating committee, and they were duly elected. The chairman announced that he had appointed Ms. Kaplan to a three-year term on the agenda committee and reappointed Ms. Petersen to a one-year term.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1982-12-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1982-12-09

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1983-01-20

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1983-01-20

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1983-01-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1983-01-20

Board Meeting, 1983-02-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1983-02-10

General

Resolution Range B4448-B4458

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1983-02-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1983-02-10

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1983-02-23

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1983-02-23

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, Special Meeting, 1983-02-23

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Finance and Administration Committee</u>, <u>Special Meeting</u>, 1983-02-23

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1983-03-24

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1983-03-24

General

Resolution Range FA-94-FA-95

Board Meeting, 1983-04-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1983-04-14

General

Resolution Range B4459-B4466

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1983-04-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1983-04-14

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1983-04-26

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1983-04-26

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1983-04-26

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1983-04-26

Board Meeting, 1983-06-23

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1983-06-23

General

Resolution Range B4467-B4489

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1983-06-23

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1983-06-23

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1983-07-21

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1983-07-21

General

Resolution Range FA-96-FA-98

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1983-07-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1983-07-21

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1983-08-02

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1983-08-02

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1983-09-22

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1983-09-22

General

Resolution Range FA-99-FA-100

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1983-09-22

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1983-09-22

Board Meeting, 1983-10-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1983-10-13

General

Resolution Range B4490-B4496

Scope and Contents

Thomas A. Troyer and James L. Gibbs, Jr. were elected to the board for four-year terms beginning at the close of the December board meeting.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1983-10-13

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1983-10-13

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1983-10-20

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance and Administration Committee</u>

Meeting, 1983-10-20

General

Resolution Range FA-101-FA-102

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1983-10-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1983-10-20

Board Meeting-73rd Annual, 1983-12-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting-73rd Annual, 1983-12-08

General

Resolution Range B4497-B4507

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1983-12-08

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1983-12-08

General

Resolution Range B4497-B4507

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1983-12-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1983-12-08

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1983-12-27

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1983-12-27

General

Resolution Range FA-104-FA-110

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1984-01-23

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1984-01-23

General

Resolution Range FA-111

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1984-01-25

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1984-01-25

Board Meeting, 1984-02-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1984-02-09

General

Resolution Range B4508-B4519

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1984-02-09

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1984-02-09

General

Resolution Range B4508-B4519

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1984-02-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1984-02-09

Board Meeting, 1984-04-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1984-04-10

General

Resolution Range B4520-B4537

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1984-04-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1984-04-10

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1984-04-25

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1984-04-25

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1984-04-25

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1984-04-25

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1984-06-12

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1984-06-12

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1984-06-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1984-06-12

Board Meeting, 1984-06-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1984-06-19

General

Resolution Range B4538-B4562

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1984-06-19

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1984-06-19

General

Resolution Range B4538-B4562

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1984-06-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1984-06-19

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1984-07-31

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1984-07-31

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1984-07-31

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1984-07-31

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1984-09-12

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1984-09-12

General

Resolution Range FA-1113

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1984-09-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1984-09-12

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1984-09-19

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1984-09-19

Board Meeting, 1984-10-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1984-10-11

General

Resolution Range B4563-B4577

Scope and Contents

Fred M. Hechinger joined the Board of Trustees.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1984-10-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1984-10-11

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1984-10-17

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1984-10-17

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1984-10-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1984-10-17

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1984-12-04

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1984-12-04

General

Resolution Range FA-114

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1984-12-04

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1984-12-04

Board Meeting-74th Annual, 1984-12-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting-74th Annual, 1984-12-13

General

Resolution Range B4578-B4596

Scope and Contents

Mr. Hechinger, Mr. Lederberg, Mr. Marshall, and Ms. Widnali were elected to four - year trustees. The chairman formally welcomed them to the board. Ms. Hamilton was re-elected to a four-year term as trustee. Ms. Kaplan was elected chairman and Mr. Clarke was elected vice chairman of the board. Mr. Clarke, Mr. Fisher, Mr. Gloster, Ms. Leven, and Mr. Whitehead were elected to the finance and administration committee. Upon the nomination of the chairman, Ms. Rosenheim was re-elected to a three-year term and Mr. Troyer was elected to a four-year term on the nominating committee.

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1984-12-13

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance and Administration Committee</u> Meeting, 1984-12-13

General

Resolution Range B4578-B4596

Scope and Contents

Mr. Hechinger, Mr. Lederberg, Mr. Marshall, and Ms. Widnali were elected to four - year trustees. The chairman formally welcomed them to the board. Ms. Hamilton was re-elected to a four-year term as trustee. Ms. Kaplan was elected chairman and Mr. Clarke was elected vice chairman of the board. Mr. Clarke, Mr. Fisher, Mr. Gloster, Ms. Leven, and Mr. Whitehead were elected to the finance and administration committee. Upon the nomination of the chairman, Ms. Rosenheim was re-elected to a three-year term and Mr. Troyer was elected to a four-year term on the nominating committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1984-12-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1984-12-13

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1984-12-20

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1984-12-20

General

Resolution Range FA-116

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1985-02-12

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1985-02-12

General

Resolution Range FA-117-FA-118

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1985-02-12

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Finance and</u>

Administration Committee, 1985-02-12

Board Meeting, 1985-02-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1985-02-14

General

Resolution Range B4597-B4614

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1985-02-14

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1985-02-14

General

Resolution Range B4597-B4614

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1985-02-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1985-02-14

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1985-02-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1985-02-14

Board Meeting, 1985-04-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1985-04-11

General

Resolution Range B4615-B4630

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1985-04-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1985-04-11

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1985-05-16

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1985-05-16

General

Resolution Range FA-122-FA-123

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1985-05-16

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1985-05-16

Board Meeting, 1985-06-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1985-06-20

General

Resolution Range B4631-B4662

Scope and Contents

Mr. Whitehead left the board upon his appointment as Deputy Secretary of State and Bruce Dayton was elected to the Board of Trustees.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1985-06-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1985-06-20

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1985-06-28

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1985-06-28

General

Resolution Range FA-124

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1985-06-28

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1985-06-28

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1985-07-11

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1985-07-11

General

Resolution Range FA-125

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1985-07-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1985-07-11

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1985-09-30

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1985-09-30

General

Resolution Range FA-126-FA-127

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1985-09-30

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1985-09-30

Board Meeting, 1985-10-17

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1985-10-17

General

Resolution Range B4663-B4691

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1985-10-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1985-10-17

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1985-11-14

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1985-11-14

General

Resolution Range FA-128-FA-129

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1985-11-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1985-11-14

Board Meeting-75th Annual, 1985-12-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting-75th Annual, 1985-12-12

General

Resolution Range B4692-B4707

Scope and Contents

Mary Patterson McPherson was elected to a four-year term as a trustee; Ms. Leven was re-elected to a four-year trustee term. Ms. Kaplan was re-elected chairman and Mr. Clarke vice chairman. Mr. Clarke, Mr. Dayton, Mr. Fisher, Ms. Leven, and Mr. Farshall were elected to the finance and administration committee. Laurence A. Tisch was elected to a four year term on the Board of Trustees. Ms. Kaplan nominated Ms. Hamilton to be re-elected to the nominating committee for a three-year term, and Ms. Hamilton was elected. Ms. Kaplan announced that she had appointed Ms. Widnall to a three -year term on the agenda committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1985-12-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1985-12-12

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1986-02-12

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1986-02-12

General

Resolution Range FA-130-FA-132

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1986-02-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1986-02-12

Board Meeting, 1986-02-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1986-02-13

General

Resolution Range B4708-B4723

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1986-02-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1986-02-13

Board Meeting, 1986-04-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1986-04-10

General

Resolution Range B4724-B4744

Scope and Contents

Dr. Hamburg, Vivien Stewart, and Elena Nightingale introduce a Carnegie Council on Adolescent Deevelopment, which is thus established.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1986-04-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1986-04-10

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1986-05-07

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance and Administration Committee</u>

Meeting, 1986-05-07

General

Resolution Range FA-133

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1986-05-15

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1986-05-15

General

Resolution Range FA-134-FA-138

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1986-05-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1986-05-15

Board Meeting, 1986-06-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1986-06-19

General

Resolution Range B4745-B4777

Scope and Contents

David Z. Robinson was appointed acting treasurer (res B 4745). Jeanmarie Grisi was appointed assistant treasurer (res B 4746).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1986-06-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1986-06-19

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1986-07-30

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1986-07-30

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1986-08-06

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1986-08-06

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1986-08-06

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1986-08-06

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1986-09-24

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1986-09-24

General

Resolution Range FA-139-FA-140

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1986-09-24

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1986-09-24

Board Meeting, 1986-10-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1986-10-08

General

Resolution Range B4778-B4799

Scope and Contents

David Z. Robinson was appointed treasurer, in addition to being executive vice president, of Carnegie Corporation (res B 4778).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1986-10-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1986-10-08

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1986-11-05

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1986-11-05

General

Resolution Range FA-141-FA-144

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1986-11-05

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1986-11-05

Board Meeting-77th Annual, 1986-12-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting-77th Annual, 1986-12-11

General

Resolution Range B4800-B4821

Scope and Contents

Newton N. Minow was elected to a four-year term as a trustee. Mr. Fisher was reelected to a four-year term. Ms. Kaplan was reelected chairman and Ms. Rosenheim was elected vice chairman. Mr. Dayton, Mr. Fisher, Ms. Leven, Mr. Marshall, and Mr. Tisch were elected to the finance and administration committee. Mr. Hechinger was reelected to the nominating committee for a four-year term. Ms. Kaplan announced that she had appointed Mr. Minow to a three-year term on the agenda committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1986-12-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1986-12-11

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1986-12-24

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1986-12-24

General

Resolution Range FA-145-FA-146

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1987-02-10

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1987-02-10

General

Resolution Range FA-147-FA-148

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1987-02-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1987-02-10

Board Meeting, 1987-02-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1987-02-12

General

Resolution Range B4822-B4843

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1987-02-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1987-02-12

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1987-02-18

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1987-02-18

Board Meeting, 1987-04-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1987-04-09

General

Resolution Range B4844-B4862

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1987-04-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1987-04-09

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1987-05-06

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1987-05-06

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1987-05-06

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1987-05-06

Board Meeting, 1987-06-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1987-06-18

General

Resolution Range B4863-B4902

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1987-06-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1987-06-18

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1987-09-02

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1987-09-02

General

Resolution Range FA-149

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1987-09-02

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1987-09-02

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1987-09-23

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1987-09-23

General

Resolution Range FA-159-FA-152

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1987-09-23

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1987-09-23

Board Meeting, 1987-10-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1987-10-08

General

Resolution Range B4903-B4938

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1987-10-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1987-10-08

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1987-12-03

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1987-12-03

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1987-12-03

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1987-12-03

Board Meeting-78th Annual, 1987-12-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting-78th Annual, 1987-12-10

General

Resolution Range B4939-B4967

Scope and Contents

Mr. Gibbs and Mr. Troyer were re-elected to fouryear terms as trustees. Ms. Kaplan was re-elected chairman, and Mr. Hechinger was elected vice chairman. Mr. Dayton, Mr. Fisher, Ms. Leven, Mr. Marshall, and Mr. Tisch were elected to the finance and administration committee. Mr. Lederberg was elected to a one-year term on the nominating committee. Ms. Kaplan announced that she had reappointed Mr. Gibbs to a three-year term on the agenda committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1987-12-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1987-12-10

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1988-02-17

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1988-02-17

Board Meeting, 1988-02-18

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1988-02-18

General

Resolution Range B4968-B4993

Scope and Contents

Barbara D. Finberg was appointed executive vice president of Carnegie Corporation of New York, effective immediately (res B 4968). Eugene Cota-Robles was elected to a four-year term as a trustee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1988-02-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1988-02-18

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1988-03-03

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1988-03-03

General

Resolution Range FA-152

Board Meeting, 1988-04-21

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1988-04-21

General

Resolution Range B4994-B5023

Scope and Contents

Article IX of the constitute of the corporation is deleted and replaced with: The corporation shall indemnify its trustees and officers to the fullest extent provided by the New York Not-for-Profit Corporation Law and, except as provided in that law, the corporation is authorized to provide additional indemnification pursuant to agreement, resolution of the board of trustees, or provision of the constitution or bylaws of the corporation (res B 4994).

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1988-04-21

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1988-04-21

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1988-05-18

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1988-05-18

General

Resolution Range FA-153-FA-156

Board Meeting, 1988-06-22

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1988-06-22

General

Resolution Range B5024-B5043, D88063-D88077

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1988-06-22

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1988-06-22

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1988-10-05

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1988-10-05

General

Resolution Range FA-157-FA-161

Board Meeting, 1988-10-27

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1988-10-27

General

Resolution Range B5044-B5091, D88078-D88126

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1988-10-27

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1988-10-27

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1988-11-16

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1988-11-16

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1988-11-16

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Finance and</u>

Administration Committee, 1988-11-16

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1989-01-18

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1989-01-18

General

Resolution Range FA-162

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1989-01-18

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1989-01-18

Board Meeting-79th Annual, 1989-01-19

Digital Object: Board Meeting-79th Annual, 1989-01-19

General

Resolution Range B5092-B5135, D89001-D9018

Scope and Contents

James Comer was elected to a four-year term as a trustee. Hechinger, Lederberg, Marshall, and Widnali were re-elected to four-year terms as trustees. Kaplan was re-elected as chairman, and Hechinger was re-elected vice-chairman. Fisher, Leven, Marshall, Tisch, and Whitehead were elected to the finance and administration committee. Cota-Robles was elected to a four-year term on the nominating committee. Kaplan announced that she had reappointed Widnall to a three-year term on the agenda committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1989-01-19

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1989-01-19

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1989-02-15

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1989-02-15

General

Resolution Range FA-163-FA-165

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1989-02-15

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1989-02-15

Board Meeting, 1989-04-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1989-04-20

General

Resolution Range B5136-B5167, D89019-D89040

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1989-04-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1989-04-20

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1989-04-24

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1989-04-24

General

Resolution Range FA-166-FA-167

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1989-05-24

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1989-05-24

General

Resolution Range FA-168-FA-172

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1989-05-24

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1989-05-24

Board Meeting, 1989-06-20

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1989-06-20

General

Resolution Range B5168-B5192, D89043-D89055

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1989-06-20

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1989-06-20

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1989-08-30

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1989-08-30

General

Resolution Range FA-173-FA-175

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1989-08-30

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1989-08-30

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1989-10-02

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1989-10-02

General

Resolution Range FA-176-FA-177

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1989-10-02

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1989-10-02

Board Meeting, 1989-10-26

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1989-10-26

General

Resolution Range B5193-B5242, D89056-89113.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1989-10-26

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1989-10-26

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1989-12-06

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1989-12-06

General

Resolution Range FA-178

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1989-12-06

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Finance and</u>

Administration Committee, 1989-12-06

Board Meeting, 1990-01-25

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1990-01-25

General

Resolution Range B5243-B5291, D90001-D90011

Scope and Contents

Robert E. Rubin was elected to fill a four-year term as trustee. McPherson and Tisch were re-elected to four-year terms as trustees. Christopher was elected as chairman of the board; Hechinger was re-elected as vicechairman . Fisher, Marshall, Rubin , Tisch, and Whitehead were elected to the finance and administration committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1990-01-25

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1990-01-25

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1990-02-14

<u>Digital Object</u>: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1990-02-14

General

Resolution Range FA-179

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1990-02-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1990-02-14

Board Meeting, 1990-04-26

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1990-04-26

General

Resolution Range B5292-B5318, D90012-D90035

Scope and Contents

Ellen Futter and Thomas Kean were elected to fouryear terms on the Board of Trustees.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1990-04-26

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1990-04-26

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1990-06-27

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1990-06-27

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1990-06-27

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1990-06-27

Board Meeting, 1990-06-28

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1990-06-28

General

Resolution Range B5319-B5372, D90036-D90055

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1990-06-28

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1990-06-28

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1990-09-24

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1990-09-24

General

Resolution Range FA-180-FA-181

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1990-09-26

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1990-09-26

Board Meeting, 1990-10-25

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1990-10-25

General

Resolution Range B5373-B5415, D90056-D90136.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1990-10-25

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1990-10-25

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1990-11-28

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1990-11-28

General

Resolution Range FA-182-FA-184

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1990-11-28

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1990-11-28

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1991-01-09

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1991-01-09

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1991-01-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1991-01-09

Board Meeting, 1991-01-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1991-01-10

General

Resolution Range B5416-B5454, D91001-D91002

Scope and Contents

Minow was re-elected to a four-year term as trustee. Christopher was re-elected as chairman of the board; Widnall was elected asvice chairman. Beattie, Marshall, Rubin, Tisch, and Whitehead were elected to the finance and administration committee. Widnall was elected to a two-year term on the nominating committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1991-01-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1991-01-10

Board Meeting, 1991-04-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1991-04-10

General

Resolution Range FA-185

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1991-04-10

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1991-04-10

General

Resolution Range FA-185

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1991-04-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1991-04-10

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1991-04-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1991-04-10

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1991-06-12

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1991-06-12

General

Resolution Range FA186-FA-187

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1991-06-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1991-06-12

Board Meeting, 1991-06-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1991-06-13

General

Resolution Range B5488-B5532, D91024-D91042

Scope and Contents

Cynthia Merritt was appointed associate secretary of Carnegie Corporation of New York, effective immediately.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1991-06-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1991-06-13

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1991-10-09

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1991-10-09

General

Resolution Range FA-188

Board Meeting, 1991-10-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1991-10-10

General

Resolution Range B5533-B5596, D91043-D91131

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1991-10-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1991-10-10

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1991-10-29

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance and Administration Committee</u>

Meeting, 1991-10-29

General

Resolution Range FA-189-FA-190

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1992-01-08

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1992-01-08

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1992-01-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1992-01-08

Board Meeting, 1992-01-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1992-01-09

Resolution Range B5597-B5630, D92001-D92006

Scope and Contents

Beattie and Cota-Robles were re-elected to four-year terms as trustees. Christopher and Widnall were re-elected as chairman of the board and vice chairman of the board, respectively. Beattie, Marshall, Rubin, Tisch, and Whitehead were elected to the finance and administration committee. Comer was elected to a four-year term on the nominating committee. Christopher then announced that McPherson had been appointed to a two-year term on the agenda committee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1992-01-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1992-01-09

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1992-03-11

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1992-03-11

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1992-03-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1992-03-11

Board Meeting, 1992-04-04

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1992-04-04

General

Resolution Range B5631-B5658, D92007-D92026

Scope and Contents

Shirley Mahaley Malcom and Henry Muller were elected to terms on the board expiring in January 1996.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1992-04-14

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Agenda book</u>: <u>Meeting of the Board of</u>

Trustees, 1992-04-14

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1992-06-03

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1992-06-03

Resolution Range FA-191-FA-192

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1992-06-03

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1992-06-03

Board Meeting, 1992-06-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1992-06-11

General

Resolution Range B5659-B5688, D92027-D92037

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1992-06-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1992-06-11

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1992-10-07

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1992-10-07

General

Resolution Range FA-193-FA-194

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1992-10-07

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1992-10-07

Board Meeting, 1992-10-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1992-10-08

General

Resolution Range B5689-B5732, D92038-D92132

Scope and Contents

James A. Johnson is a new trustee.

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1992-10-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1992-10-08

Board Meeting, 1993-01-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1993-01-14

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1993-01-14

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1993-01-14

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1993-01-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1993-01-14

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1993-01-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1993-01-14

Board Meeting, 1993-04-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1993-04-08

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1993-04-08

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1993-04-08

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1993-04-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1993-04-08

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1993-04-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1993-04-08

Board Meeting, 1993-06-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1993-06-10

General

Resolution Range FA-195

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1993-06-10

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1993-06-10

General

Resolution Range FA-195

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1993-06-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1993-06-10

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1993-06-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1993-06-10

Board Meeting, 1993-10-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1993-10-14

General

Resolution Range FA-196-FA-200

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1993-10-14

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1993-10-14

General

Resolution Range FA-196-FA-200

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1993-10-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1993-10-14

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1993-10-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1993-10-14

Board Meeting, 1994-01-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1994-01-13

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1994-01-13

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1994-01-13

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1994-01-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1994-01-13

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1994-01-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1994-01-13

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1994-04-12

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1994-04-12

Resolution Range FA-201-FA-204

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1994-04-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1994-04-12

Board Meeting, 1994-04-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1994-04-14

General

Resolution Range B5977-B6008, D94008-D94033

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1994-04-14

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1994-04-14

Board Meeting, 1994-06-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1994-06-09

General

Resolution Range FA-205

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1994-06-09

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1994-06-09

General

Resolution Range FA-205

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1994-06-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1994-06-09

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1994-06-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1994-06-09

Board Meeting, 1994-10-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1994-10-13

General

Resolution Range FA-206-FA-208

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1994-10-13

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1994-10-13

General

Resolution Range FA-206-FA-208

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1994-10-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1994-10-13

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1994-10-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1994-10-13

Board Meeting, 1995-01-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1995-01-12

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1995-01-12

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1995-01-12

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1995-01-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1995-01-12

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1995-01-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1995-01-12

Board Meeting, 1995-04-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1995-04-13

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1995-04-13

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1995-04-13

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1995-04-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1995-04-13

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1995-04-13

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1995-04-13

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1995-06-07

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1995-06-07

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1995-06-07

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1995-06-07

Board Meeting, 1995-06-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1995-06-08

General

Resolution Range B6206-B6251, D95015-D95029

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1995-06-08

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1995-06-08

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1995-06-22

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance and Administration Committee</u>

Meeting, 1995-06-22

General

Resolution Range FA-209-FA0210

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1995-10-11

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1995-10-11

General

Resolution Range FA-211

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1995-10-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1995-10-11

Board Meeting, 1995-10-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1995-10-12

General

Resolution Range B6252-B6322, D95030-D95091

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1995-10-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1995-10-12

Board Meeting, 1996-01-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1996-01-11

General

Resolution Range FA-212

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1996-01-11

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1996-01-11

General

Resolution Range FA-212

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1996-01-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1996-01-11

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1996-01-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1996-01-11

Board Meeting, 1996-04-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1996-04-11

General

Resolution Range FA-213

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1996-04-11

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1996-04-11

General

Resolution Range FA-213

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1996-04-11

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1996-04-11

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1996-04-11

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1996-04-11

Board Meeting, 1996-06-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1996-06-13

General

Resolution Range FA-214

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1996-06-13

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1996-06-13

General

Resolution Range FA-214

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1996-06-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1996-06-13

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1996-06-13

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1996-06-13

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1996-07-16

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1996-07-16

General

Resolution Range FA-215

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1996-10-01

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1996-10-01

General

Resolution Range FA-214-FA-216

Board Meeting, 1996-10-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1996-10-10

General

Resolution Range B6498-B6573, D96037-D96102

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1996-10-10

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1996-10-10

General

Resolution Range B6498-B6573, D96037-D96102

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1996-10-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1996-10-10

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1996-10-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1996-10-10

Board Meeting, 1997-01-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1997-01-09

General

Resolution Range B6574-B6635, D97001-D97005

Scope and Contents

Vartan Gregorian was appointed president of the Carnegie Corporation of New York, effective on a date between June 1, 1997 and July 1, 1997. David A. Hamburg was appointed president emeritus of the Carnegie Corporation of New York uponhis retirement, effective June 12, 1997. Minow retired from the Board at the end of the meeting. Sam Nunn was elected to a four-year term as trustee. Celeste, Heinz, and Kaplan were re-elected to four-year terms as trustees. Watkins was reelected to a one - year term as trustee. Kean was elected chairman. Comer was re-elected vice chairman. Johnson, Kaplan, Mai, and Renier were elected to the finance and administration committee. Muller was elected to a three-year term on the nominating committee. Heinz and Tienda were elected to four-year terms on the nominating committee. The chairman announced that the vacancies on the agenda committee would be filled at a later date..

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 1997-01-09

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

1997-01-09

General

Resolution Range B6574-B6635, D97001-D97005

Scope and Contents

Vartan Gregorian was appointed president of the Carnegie Corporation of New York, effective on a date between June 1, 1997 and July 1, 1997. David A. Hamburg was appointed president emeritus of the Carnegie Corporation of New York uponhis retirement, effective June 12, 1997. Minow retired from the Board at the end of the meeting. Sam Nunn was elected to a four- year term as trustee. Celeste, Heinz, and Kaplan were re-elected to four-year terms as trustees. Watkins was reelected to a one - year term as trustee. Kean was elected chairman. Comer was re-elected vice chairman. Johnson, Kaplan, Mai, and Renier were elected to the finance and administration committee. Muller was elected to a three-year term on the nominating committee. Heinz and Tienda were elected to four-year terms on the nominating committee. The chairman announced that the vacancies on the agenda committee would be filled at a later date...

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1997-01-09

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Finance and Administration Committee</u> <u>Meeting, 1997-01-09</u>

General

Resolution Range B6574-B6635, D97001-D97005

Scope and Contents

Vartan Gregorian was appointed president of the Carnegie Corporation of New York, effective on a date between June 1, 1997 and July 1, 1997. David A. Hamburg was appointed president emeritus of the Carnegie Corporation of New York uponhis retirement, effective June 12, 1997. Minow retired from the Board at the end of the meeting. Sam Nunn was elected to a four- year term as trustee. Celeste, Heinz, and Kaplan were re-elected to four-year terms as trustees. Watkins was reelected to a one - year term as trustee. Kean was elected chairman. Comer was re-elected vice chairman, Johnson, Kaplan, Mai, and Renier were elected to the finance and administration committee. Muller was elected to a three-year term on the nominating committee. Heinz and Tienda were elected to four-year terms on the nominating committee. The chairman announced that the vacancies on the agenda committee would be filled at a later date..

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees, 1997-01-09

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1997-01-09

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1997-01-09

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1997-01-09

Board Meeting, 1997-04-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1997-04-10

General

Resolution Range B6636-B6666, D97006-D97012

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting,

1997-04-10

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1997-04-10

General

Resolution Range B6636-B6666, D97006-D97012

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1997-04-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1997-04-10

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1997-04-10

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1997-04-10

Board Meeting, 1997-06-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1997-06-12

General

Resolution Range B6667-B6714, D97013-D97025

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1997-06-12

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1997-06-12

General

Resolution Range B6667-B6714, D97013-D97025

Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of Trustees,

1997-06-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Board of

Trustees, 1997-06-12

Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and Administration

Committee, 1997-06-12

Digital Object: Agenda book: Meeting of the Finance and

Administration Committee, 1997-06-12

Board Meeting, 1997-10-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1997-10-09

General

Resolution Range B6715-B6753, D97026-D97064

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1997-10-09

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1997-10-09

General

Resolution Range B6715-B6753, D97026-D97064

Board Meeting, 1998-01-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1998-01-08

General

Resolution Range B6754-B6780, D98001-D98007

Scope and Contents

Mai was re-elected to a four-year term as trustee. Kean was re - elected chairman, and Kaplan was elected vice chairman. Johnson, Kaplan, Mai, and Renier were elected to the finance and administration committee.

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 1998-01-08

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

1998-01-08

General

Resolution Range B6754-B6780, D98001-D98007

Scope and Contents

Mai was re-elected to a four-year term as trustee. Kean was re - elected chairman , and Kaplan was elected vice chairman. Johnson, Kaplan, Mai, and Renier were elected to the finance and administration committee.

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1998-01-08

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1998-01-08

General

Resolution Range B6754-B6780, D98001-D98007

Scope and Contents

Mai was re-elected to a four-year term as trustee. Kean was re - elected chairman , and Kaplan was elected vice chairman. Johnson, Kaplan, Mai, and Renier were elected to the finance and administration committee.

Board Meeting, 1998-04-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1998-04-09

General

Resolution Range B6781-B6807, D98008

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1998-04-09

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1998-04-09

General

Resolution Range B6781-B6807, D98008

Board Meeting, 1998-06-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1998-06-10

General

Resolution Range B6808-B6840, D98009-D98018

Scope and Contents

Carnegie Corporation Constitution is amended under Gregarian. Mai was elected to a term on the nominating committee beginning immediately andending at the conclusion of the annual meeting in the year 2002.

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1998-06-11

<u>Digital Object</u>: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1998-06-11

General

Resolution Range FA-242-FA-246

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1998-08-06

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1998-08-06

General

Resolution Range FA-247-FA-248

Board Meeting, 1998-10-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1998-10-08

General

Resolution Range B6841-B6875, D98019-D98051,

Scope and Contents

Olara A. Otunnu hadbeen elected to a term on the board of trustees , beginning immediately and concluding atthe end of the annual meeting in 2002 .

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, 1998-10-08

Digital Object: Finance and Administration Committee

Meeting, 1998-10-08

General

Resolution Range B6841-B6875, D98019-D98051,

Scope and Contents

Olara A. Otunnu hadbeen elected to a term on the board of trustees , beginning immediately and concluding at the end of the annual meeting in 2002.

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 1998-12-01

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

1998-12-01

General

Committees are outlined as follows: planning and finance committees, investment management committee, ad hoc committee on compensation. The subcomittees of the program committee are: education, international peace and security, international development, and democracy/special projects.

Board Meeting, 1999-02-02

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1999-02-02

Resolution Range B6876-B6902, D99001-D99004

Scope and Contents

Kean was re-elected chairman; Kaplan was reelected vice chairman; and members of committees were elected as outlined in attachment A to these minutes. Members were elected to serve on program subcommittees, for two years unless otherwise noted, as outlined in Attachment B to these minutes .

Investment Committee Meeting, 1999-02-02

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

1999-02-02

General

Resolution Range B6876-B6902, D99001-D99004

Scope and Contents

Kean was re-elected chairman; Kaplan was reelected vice chairman; and members of committees were elected as outlined in attachment A to these minutes. Members were elected to serve on program subcommittees, for two years unless otherwise noted, as outlined in Attachment B to these minutes .

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 1999-02-02

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Planning and Finance Committee</u> <u>Meeting</u>, 1999-02-02

General

Resolution Range B6876-B6902, D99001-D99004

Scope and Contents

Kean was re-elected chairman; Kaplan was reelected vice chairman; and members of committees were elected as outlined in attachment A to these minutes. Members were elected to serve on program subcommittees, for two years unless otherwise noted, as outlined in Attachment B to these minutes .

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 1999-03-08

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

1999-03-08

Board Meeting, 1999-04-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1999-04-08

Resolution Range B6903-B6926, D99005-D99009

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 1999-04-08

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 1999-04-08

General

Resolution Range B6903-B6926, D99005-D99009

Board Meeting, 1999-06-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1999-06-10

General

Resolution Range B6927-B6977, D99010-D99017

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 1999-06-10

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Planning and Finance Committee</u>

Meeting, 1999-06-10

General

Resolution Range B6927-B6977, D99010-D99017

Investment Committee Meeting, 1999-06-11

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

1999-06-11

General

Resolution Range IM-7-IM-9

Investment Committee Meeting, 1999-09-13

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

1999-09-13

General

Resolution Range IM-10-IM-11

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 1999-10-07

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Committee on Trustee Meetings</u>,

1999-10-07

Investment Committee Meeting, 1999-10-13

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

1999-10-13

General

Resolution Range IM-12-IM-13

Board Meeting, 1999-10-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1999-10-14

General

Resolution Range B6978-B7022, D99018-D99039

Scope and Contents

Susan King is appointed vice president of public affairs, effective immediately.

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 1999-10-14

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 1999-10-14

General

Resolution Range B6978-B7022, D99018-D99039

Scope and Contents

Susan King is appointed vice president of public affairs, effective immediately.

Investment Committee Meeting, 1999-11-12

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

1999-11-12

General

Resolution Range IM-14-IM-15

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 1999-12-08

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Committee on Trustee Meetings</u>,

1999-12-08

Investment Committee Meeting--Conference Call,

2000-01-12

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting--

Conference Call, 2000-01-12

General

Resolution Range IM-16-IM-19

Board Meeting, 2000-02-01

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2000-02-01

General

Resolution Range B7023-B7055, D99040-D00005

Scope and Contents

Article I, Section 3, of the constitution of Carnegie Corporation of New York was amended so that additional consecutive years may be added to a Chairman's term. Bruce M. Alberts was elected to a four-year term on the board, beginning at the board meeting in October 2000 and expiring at the conclusion of the October 2004 meeting. Tienda was re-elected to a four-year term on the board, expiring at the conclusion of the annual meeting held in January/February 2004. Annual elections were held as follows: Kean was re-elected as chairman of the board; Kaplan was re-elected as vice chairman of the board; and members of standing committees and program sub-committees were elected as outlined in attachment A to these minutes.

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2000-02-01

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Planning and Finance Committee</u> <u>Meeting</u>, 2000-02-01

General

Resolution Range B7023-B7055, D99040-D00005

Scope and Contents

Article I, Section 3, of the constitution of Carnegie Corporation of New York was amended so that additional consecutive years may be added to a Chairman's term. Bruce M. Alberts was elected to a four-year term on the board, beginning at the board meeting in October 2000 and expiring at the conclusion of the October 2004 meeting. Tienda was re-elected to a four-year term on the board, expiring at the conclusion of the annual meeting held in January/February 2004. Annual elections were held as follows: Kean was re-elected as chairman of the board; Kaplan was re-elected as vice chairman ofthe board; and members of standing committees and program sub-committees were elected as outlined in attachment A to these minutes.

Investment Committee Meeting--Conference Call, 2000-03-09

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Investment Committee Meeting-</u> Conference Call. 2000-03-09

General

Resolution Range IM-20

Investment Committee Meeting, 2000-03-30

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2000-03-30

General

Resolution Range IM-21-IM-22

Board Meeting, 2000-04-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2000-04-13

General

Resolution Range B7056-B7104, D00006-D00033

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2000-04-13

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2000-04-13

General

Resolution Range B7056-B7104, D00006-D00033

Investment Committee Meeting--Conference Call,

2000-05-19

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Investment Committee Meeting-</u>

Conference Call, 2000-05-19

General

Resolution Range IM-23

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2000-06-07

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2000-06-07

Board Meeting, 2000-06-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2000-06-08

General

Resolution Range B7105-B7183, D00034-D00050

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2000-06-08

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2000-06-08

General

Resolution Range B7105-B7183, D00034-D00050

Investment Committee Meeting, 2000-06-08

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2000-06-08

Resolution Range B7105-B7183, D00034-D00050

Investment Committee Meeting, 2000-07-13

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2000-07-13

General

Resolution Range IM-27-IM-30

Investment Committee Meeting, 2000-08-09

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2000-08-09

General

Resolution Range IM-31-IM-32 and IM-26

Investment Committee Meeting, 2000-09-28

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Investment Committee Meeting</u>,

2000-09-28

General

Resolution Range IM-33-IM-35

Board Meeting, 2000-10-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2000-10-12

General

Resolution Range B7184-B7222, D00051-D00080

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2000-10-12

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2000-10-12

General

Resolution Range B7184-B7222, D00051-D00080

Investment Committee Meeting, 2000-12-04

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2000-12-04

General

Resolution Range IM-36-IM-42

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2000-12-18

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2000-12-18

Investment Committee Meeting, 2001-01-25

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2001-01-25

General

Resolution Range IM-43-IM-44

Board Meeting, 2001-02-01

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2001-02-01

General

Resolution Range B7253, D01001-D01033

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2001-02-01

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2001-02-01

General

Resolution Range B7253, D01001-D01033

Investment Committee Meeting, 2001-02-27

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2001-02-27

General

Resolution Range IM-45-IM-51

Board Meeting, 2001-04-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2001-04-12

General

Resolution Range B7254-B7295, D01034-D01047

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2001-04-12

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Planning and Finance Committee</u>

Meeting, 2001-04-12

General

Resolution Range B7254-B7295, D01034-D01047

Board Meeting, 2001-06-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2001-06-14

General

Resolution Range B7296-B7342, D01048-D01087

Investment Committee Meeting--Joint Meeting with Planning and Finance Committee, 2001-06-14

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Investment Committee Meeting--</u> <u>Joint Meeting with Planning and Finance Committee</u>, 2001-06-14

General

Resolution Range B7296-B7342, D01048-D01087

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting-Joint Meeting with Investment Committee, 2001-06-14

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Planning and Finance Committee</u> <u>Meeting-Joint Meeting with Investment Committee</u>, 2001-06-14

General

Resolution Range B7296-B7342, D01048-D01087

Investment Committee Meeting--Conference Call, 2001-07-30

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Investment Committee Meeting-</u> Conference Call, 2001-07-30

General

Resolution Range IM-53-IM-54

Investment Committee Meeting--Conference Call, 2001-09-25

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Investment Committee Meeting--</u> Conference Call, 2001-09-25

General

Resolution Range IM-55-IM-58

Board Meeting, 2001-10-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2001-10-11

General

Resolution Range B7343-B7386, D02001-D02026

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2001-10-11

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Planning and Finance Committee</u>

Meeting, 2001-10-11

General

Resolution Range B7343-B7386, D02001-D02026

Investment Committee Meeting, 2001-11-05

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2001-11-05

Resolution Range IM-59-IM-63

Joint Board of the Philanthropic Institutions Founded by Andrew Carnegie, 2001-12-10

Digital Object: Joint Board of the Philanthropic

Institutions Founded by Andrew Carnegie, 2001-12-10

Investment Committee Meeting--Conference Call, 2001-12-18

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting-

Conference Call, 2001-12-18

General

Resolution Range IM-64-IM-66

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2002-01-17

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2002-01-17

Board Meeting, 2002-02-07

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2002-02-07

General

Resolution Range B7387-B7421, D02030-

D00080.R01, C02001-C02137

Scope and Contents

Strengthening U.S. Democracy/Special Opportunities Fund replaces the US/Special Projects subcommittee.

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2002-02-07

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2002-02-07

General

Resolution Range B7387-B7421, D02030-D00080.R01, C02001-C02137

Scope and Contents

Strengthening U.S. Democracy/Special Opportunities Fund replaces the US/Special Projects subcommittee.

Investment Committee Meeting, 2002-03-28

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2002-03-28

Resolution Range IM-67-IM-69

Board Meeting, 2002-04-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2002-04-11

General

Resolution Range B7425-B7456, D02062-D02061

Scope and Contents

Mr. McDonough is elected to the board of trustees. Mr. Leibowitz's is elected to the planning and finance committee.

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2002-04-11

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2002-04-11

General

Resolution Range B7425-B7456, D02062-D02061

Scope and Contents

Mr. McDonough is elected to the board of trustees. Mr. Leibowitz's is elected to the planning and finance committee.

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2002-04-11

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Planning and Finance Committee</u>

Meeting, 2002-04-11

General

Resolution Range B7425-B7456, D02062-D02061

Scope and Contents

Mr. McDonough is elected to the board of trustees. Mr. Leibowitz's is elected to the planning and finance committee.

Investment Committee Meeting--Conference Call, 2002-05-06

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Investment Committee Meeting-</u> Conference Call, 2002-05-06

General

Resolution Range IM-70

Investment Committee Meeting--Conference Call, 2002-05-28

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting-

Conference Call, 2002-05-28

General

Resolution Range IM-71

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2002-05-30

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2002-05-30

Board Meeting, 2002-06-13

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2002-06-13

General

Resolution Range B7458-B7498, D02075-D02113

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2002-06-13

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2002-06-13

General

Resolution Range B7458-B7498, D02075-D02113

Investment Committee Meeting, 2002-06-19

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2002-06-19

General

Resolution Range IM-72-IM-73

Investment Committee Meeting--Facsimile Vote,

2002-08-26

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Investment Committee Meeting-</u>-

Facsimile Vote, 2002-08-26

General

Resolution Range IM-74

Investment Committee Meeting, 2002-09-25

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2002-09-25

General

Resolution Range IM-75-IM-78

Board Meeting, 2002-10-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2002-10-10

Resolution Range B7500-B7635, D03001-D03019

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2002-10-10

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2002-10-10

General

Resolution Range B7500-B7635, D03001-D03019

Investment Committee Meeting--Conference Call, 2002-12-18

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting-

Conference Call, 2002-12-18

General

Resolution Range IM-81

Investment Committee Meeting--Conference Call, 2003-01-16

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting-

Conference Call, 2003-01-16

General

Resolution Range IM-82

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2003-01-17

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2003-01-17

Board Meeting, 2003-02-06

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2003-02-06

General

Resolution Range B7536-B7568, D03021-D03040, C03001-C03162

Scope and Contents

Thomas R. Pickering is elected as a trustee

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2003-02-06

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2003-02-06

General

Resolution Range B7536-B7568, D03021-D03040, C03001-C03162

Scope and Contents

Thomas R. Pickering is elected as a trustee

Investment Committee Meeting, 2003-03-26

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2003-03-26

General

Resolution Range IM-83-IM-87

Audit Committee Meetings, 2003-04-10

Digital Object: Audit Committee Meetings, 2003-04-10

General

Resolution Range B7570-B7604, D03041-D03056

Board Meeting, 2003-04-10

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2003-04-10

General

Resolution Range B7570-B7604, D03041-D03056

Board Meeting, 2003-06-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2003-06-12

General

Resolution Range B7605-B7644, D03065-D03122

Investment Committee Meeting, 2003-06-23

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2003-06-23

General

Resolution Range IM-88-IM-94

Investment Committee Meeting--Conference Call, 2003-07-30

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting-

Conference Call, 2003-07-30

General

Resolution Range IM-95

Investment Committee Meeting, 2003-09-22

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2003-09-22

Resolution Range IM-96-IM-100

Audit Committee Meetings, 2003-10-09

Digital Object: Audit Committee Meetings, 2003-10-09

General

Resolution Range B7645-B7693, D04001-D04029

Board Meeting, 2003-10-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2003-10-09

General

Resolution Range B7645-B7693, D04001-D04029

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2003-10-09

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2003-10-09

General

Resolution Range B7645-B7693, D04001-D04029

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2003-10-09

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Planning and Finance Committee</u>

Meeting, 2003-10-09

General

Resolution Range B7645-B7693, D04001-D04029

Investment Committee Meeting--Conference Call, 2003-12-17

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting--

Conference Call, 2003-12-17

General

Resolution Range IM-101-IM-105

Investment Committee Meeting, 2004-01-21

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2004-01-21

Audit Committee Meetings, 2004-02-05

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Audit Committee Meetings</u>, 2004-02-05

General

Resolution Range B7694-B7726, D94921-D04047

Scope and Contents

Dr. Tienda's last meeting as a trustee.

Board Meeting, 2004-02-05

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2004-02-05

General

Resolution Range B7694-B7726, D94921-D04047

Scope and Contents

Dr. Tienda's last meeting as a trustee.

Investment Committee Meeting, 2004-03-16

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Investment Committee Meeting</u>, 2004-03-16

General

Resolution Range IM-108

Audit Committee Meetings, 2004-04-08

Digital Object: Audit Committee Meetings, 2004-04-08

General

Resolution Range B7730-B7748, D04058-D04073

Scope and Contents

Ms. Fiona Druckenmiller and Secretary Richard W. Riley are elected to the Board of Trustees.

Board Meeting, 2004-04-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2004-04-08

General

Resolution Range B7730-B7748, D04058-D04073

Scope and Contents

Ms. Fiona Druckenmiller and Secretary Richard W. Riley are elected to the Board of Trustees.

Investment Committee Meeting, 2004-04-26

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Investment Committee Meeting</u>,

2004-04-26

General

Resolution Range IM-109-IM-110

Board Meeting, 2004-06-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2004-06-09

General

Resolution Range B7750-B7775, D04075-04123

Investment Committee Meeting, 2004-06-09

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2004-06-09

General

Resolution Range B7750-B7775, D04075-04123

Investment Committee Meeting, 2004-08-16

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2004-08-16

General

Resolution Range IM-117-IM-119

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2004-09-23

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Committee on Trustee Meetings</u>,

2004-09-23

Scope and Contents

Dr. Pedro Aspe, Dr. Richard Brodhead, and Ms. Janet Robinson are elected to the Board of Trustees.

Investment Committee Meeting, 2004-09-29

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2004-09-29

Audit Committee Meetings, 2004-09-30

Digital Object: Audit Committee Meetings, 2004-09-30

General

Resolution Range B7776-B7811, D05001-D05017

Scope and Contents

Ruth Simmons retired from the Board.

Board Meeting, 2004-09-30

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2004-09-30

General

Resolution Range B7776-B7811, D05001-D05017

Scope and Contents

Ruth Simmons retired from the Board.

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2004-09-30

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2004-09-30

General

Resolution Range B7776-B7811, D05001-D05017

Scope and Contents

Ruth Simmons retired from the Board.

Investment Committee Meeting, 2004-10-25

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2004-10-25

General

Resolution Range IM-120-IM-124

Investment Committee Meeting, 2004-11-15

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2004-11-15

General

Resolution Range IM-125-IM-128

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2004-11-17

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2004-11-17

Board Meeting, 2004-12-02

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2004-12-02

General

Resolution Range B7812-B7829, D05019-D05071

Scope and Contents

Catherine Gir�n Pino is leaving the board of trustees. Mrs. Helene Kaplan is elected as chairman of the board. Mr. Martin Leibowitz is elected as vice chairman of the board.

Investment Committee Meeting, 2004-12-14

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2004-12-14

General

Resolution Range IM-129

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2005-01-25

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2005-01-25

Investment Committee Meeting, 2005-02-01

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2005-02-01

General

Resolution Range IM-130-IM-133

Audit Committee Meetings, 2005-03-03

Digital Object: Audit Committee Meetings, 2005-03-03

General

Resolution Range B7831-B7877, D05072-D05137

Scope and Contents

The constitution is amended to raise the number of trustees from 16 seats to 20. Sam Nunn retired from the Board of Trustees. Rickard Treiber is appointed associate secreated (res B 7838). Nidia Marti retired from the Board of Trustees.

Board Meeting, 2005-03-03

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2005-03-03

General

Resolution Range B7831-B7877, D05072-D05137

Scope and Contents

The constitution is amended to raise the number of trustees from 16 seats to 20. Sam Nunn retired from the Board of Trustees. Rickard Treiber is appointed associate secreated (res B 7838). Nidia Marti retired from the Board of Trustees.

Investment Committee Meeting, 2005-03-03

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2005-03-03

General

Resolution Range B7831-B7877, D05072-D05137

Scope and Contents

The constitution is amended to raise the number of trustees from 16 seats to 20. Sam Nunn retired from the Board of Trustees. Rickard Treiber is appointed associate secreated (res B 7838). Nidia Marti retired from the Board of Trustees.

Investment Committee Meeting, 2005-03-23

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2005-03-23

General

Resolution Range IM-135-IM-136

Investment Committee Meeting, 2005-04-27

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Investment Committee Meeting</u>, 2005-04-27

General

Resolution Range IM-137-IM-141

Investment Committee Meeting, 2005-05-25

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2005-05-25

General

Resolution Range IM-142-IM-143

Audit Committee Meetings, 2005-06-09

Digital Object: Audit Committee Meetings, 2005-06-09

General

Resolution Range B7879-B7915, D05138-D05204

Board Meeting, 2005-06-09

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2005-06-09

General

Resolution Range B7879-B7915, D05138-D05204

Investment Committee Meeting, 2005-06-28

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting, 2005-06-28

General

Resolution Range IM-144-IM-147

Investment Committee Meeting, 2005-08-01

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2005-08-01

Investment Committee Meeting, 2005-09-21

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2005-09-21

General

Resolution Range IM-148-IM-149

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2005-09-26

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2005-09-26

Audit Committee Meetings, 2005-09-29

Digital Object: Audit Committee Meetings, 2005-09-29

General

Resolution Range B7918-B7953, D060005-D06017

Board Meeting, 2005-09-29

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2005-09-29

General

Resolution Range B7918-B7953, D060005-D06017

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2005-09-29

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2005-09-29

General

Resolution Range B7918-B7953, D060005-D06017

Investment Committee Meeting, 2005-10-12

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2005-10-12

General

Resolution Range IM-147-IM-152

Investment Committee Meeting, 2005-11-01

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2005-11-01

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2005-11-22

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2005-11-22

Audit Committee Meetings, 2005-12-01

Digital Object: Audit Committee Meetings, 2005-12-01

General

Resolution Range B7954-B7984, D06015-D06045

Board Meeting, 2005-12-01

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2005-12-01

General

Resolution Range B7954-B7984, D06015-D06045

Investment Committee Meeting, 2006-01-23

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2006-01-23

General

Resolution Range IM-153-IM-159

Audit Committee Meetings, 2006-03-02

Digital Object: Audit Committee Meetings, 2006-03-02

General

Resolution Range B7985-B8029, D06050-D06110

Board Meeting, 2006-03-02

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2006-03-02

General

Resolution Range B7985-B8029, D06050-D06110

Investment Committee Meeting, 2006-03-20

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Investment Committee Meeting</u>,

2006-03-20

General

Resolution Range IM-160-IM-164

Investment Committee Meeting, 2006-05-23

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2006-05-23

General

Resolution Range IM-167-IM-170

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2006-06-07

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2006-06-07

Board Meeting, 2006-06-08

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2006-06-08

General

Resolution Range B8030-B8065, D06111-D06206

Investment Committee Meeting, 2006-06-27

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2006-06-27

General

Resolution Range IM-171-IM-174

Investment Committee Meeting, 2006-07-27

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2006-07-27

General

Resolution Range IM-175-IM-178

Investment Committee Meeting, 2006-08-23

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2006-08-23

General

Resolution Range IM-179-IM-182

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2006-09-15

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2006-09-15

General

Dr. Susan Hockfield is added to the Board of Trustees effective September 28, 2006.

Audit Committee Meetings, 2006-09-27

Digital Object: Audit Committee Meetings, 2006-09-27

Investment Committee Meeting, 2006-09-27

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2006-09-27

Board Meeting, 2006-09-28

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2006-09-28

General

Resolution Range B8066-B8104, D07001-D07019

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2006-09-28

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2006-09-28

General

Resolution Range B8066-B8104, D07001-D07019

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2006-11-08

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Committee on Trustee Meetings</u>,

2006-11-08

Investment Committee Meeting, 2006-11-20

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2006-11-20

General

Resolution Range IM-185-IM-188

Board Meeting, 2006-12-07

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2006-12-07

General

Resolution Range B8106-B8132, D07020-D07049

Scope and Contents

Mr. Kurt Schmoke is approved for Board membership. Mrs. Helene L. Kaplan will continue to serve as chairman through the board meeting of March 1, 2007. Governor Thomas Kean will be nominated for electionas chairman of the board effective March 2, 2007. Mr. Martin Leibowitz will continue to serve as vice chairman of the board through the board meeting of March 1, 2007. Secretary Richard Riley will be nominated for election as vice -chairman of the board effective March 2, 2007.

Investment Committee Meeting, 2007-02-12

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2007-02-12

General

Resolution Range IM-192-IM-195

Audit Committee Meetings, 2007-03-01

<u>Digital Object</u>: Audit Committee Meetings, 2007-03-01

General

Resolution Range B8133-B8172, D07085-D07124

Scope and Contents

Olara A. Otunnu retires from the board effective March 1, 2007. Martin L. Leibowitz retires from the board effective March 1, 2007. Helene L. Kaplan's final meeting. Deana Arsenian is hereby appointed Vice President, International Program Coordination and Program Director, Russian Higher Education and Eurasia, effective December 13, 2006 (res B 8133). Michele Cahill is hereby appointed Vice

President, National Program Coordination and Program Director, Urban Education of Carnegie Corporation of NewYork, effective January 25, 2007 (res B 8134).

Board Meeting, 2007-03-01

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2007-03-01

General

Resolution Range B8133-B8172, D07085-D07124

Scope and Contents

Olara A. Otunnu retires from the board effective March 1, 2007. Martin L. Leibowitz retires from the board effective March 1, 2007. Helene L. Kaplan's final meeting. Deana Arsenian is hereby appointed Vice President, International Program Coordination and Program Director, Russian Higher Education and Eurasia, effective December 13, 2006 (res B 8133). Michele Cahill is hereby appointed Vice President, National Program Coordination and Program Director, Urban Education of Carnegie Corporation of NewYork, effective January 25, 2007 (res B 8134).

Investment Committee Meeting, 2007-04-04

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting, 2007-04-04

Investment Committee Meeting, 2007-04-27

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2007-04-27

General

Resolution Range IM-199-IM-200

Investment Committee Meeting, 2007-05-16

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting, 2007-05-16

General

Resolution Range IM-201-IM-205

Board Meeting, 2007-06-14

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2007-06-14

General

Resolution Range B8174-B8220, D07126-D07196

Raymond W. Smith retires from the board effective June 14, 2007.

Investment Committee Meeting, 2007-06-14

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2007-06-14

General

Resolution Range B8174-B8220, D07126-D07196

Scope and Contents

Raymond W. Smith retires from the board effective June 14, 2007.

Investment Committee Meeting, 2007-06-25

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2007-06-25

General

Resolution Range IM-210

Investment Committee Meeting, 2007-08-06

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2007-08-06

General

Resolution Range IM-203

Investment Committee Meeting, 2007-09-05

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2007-09-05

General

Resolution Range IM-212-IM-213

Investment Committee Meeting, 2007-09-26

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2007-09-26

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2007-09-26

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Planning and Finance Committee</u>

Meeting, 2007-09-26

Audit Committee Meetings, 2007-09-27

Digital Object: Audit Committee Meetings, 2007-09-27

General

Resolution Range B8221-B8277, D08004-D08010

Board Meeting, 2007-09-27

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2007-09-27

General

Resolution Range B8221-B8277, D08004-D08010

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2007-09-27

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2007-09-27

General

Resolution Range B8221-B8277, D08004-D08010

Investment Committee Meeting, 2007-10-30

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2007-10-30

General

Resolution Range IM-218

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2007-11-19

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2007-11-19

Scope and Contents

Governor Thomas Kean will be nominated for election as chairman of the board. Secretary Richard Riley will be nominated for election as vice-chairman of the board.

Board Meeting, 2007-12-06

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2007-12-06

General

Resolution Range B8280-B8319, D08011-D08033

Investment Committee Meeting, 2007-12-20

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2007-12-20

General

Resolution Range IM-220-IM-224

Investment Committee Meeting, 2008-01-30

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2008-01-30

General

Resolution Range IM-225-IM-229

Investment Committee Meeting, 2008-03-05

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2008-03-05

General

Resolution Range IM-230-IM-233

Audit Committee Meetings, 2008-03-06

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Audit Committee Meetings</u>, 2008-03-06

General

Resolution Range B8326-B8362

Scope and Contents

William A. Owens retired from the Board on March 6, 2008.

Board Meeting, 2008-03-06

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2008-03-06

General

Resolution Range B8326-B8362

Scope and Contents

William A. Owens retired from the Board on March 6, 2008.

Investment Committee Meeting, 2008-04-10

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2008-04-10

Investment Committee Meeting, 2008-04-29

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2008-04-29

General

Resolution Range IM-235-IM-239

Investment Committee Meeting, 2008-05-29

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2008-05-29

General

Resolution Range IM-240-IM-241

Investment Committee Meeting, 2008-06-11

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2008-06-11

General

Resolution Range IM-242-IM-245

Board Meeting, 2008-06-12

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2008-06-12

General

Resolution Range B8369-B8413

Investment Committee Meeting, 2008-06-12

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2008-06-12

General

Resolution Range B8369-B8413

Investment Committee Meeting, 2008-06-23

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2008-06-23

General

Resolution Range IM-246-IM-249

Investment Committee Meeting, 2008-09-10

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2008-09-10

Board Meeting, 2008-09-11

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2008-09-11

General

Resolution Range B8414-B8464

Planning and Finance Committee Meeting, 2008-09-11

Digital Object: Planning and Finance Committee

Meeting, 2008-09-11

General

Resolution Range B8414-B8464

Investment Committee Meeting, 2008-10-10

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2008-10-10

Committee on Trustee Meetings, 2008-11-21

Digital Object: Committee on Trustee Meetings,

2008-11-21

Scope and Contents

Governor Thomas Kean will be nominated for reelection as chairman of the board. Secretary Richard Riley will be nominated for re-election as vicechairman of the board.

Investment Committee Meeting, 2008-11-24

Digital Object: Investment Committee Meeting,

2008-11-24

Board Meeting, 2008-12-04

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2008-12-04

General

Resolution Range B8467-B8502

Scope and Contents

Bruce Alberts, James B. Hunt Jr and Geoffrey Boisi are retiring from the board.

Committee on Compensation Meeting, 2008-12-04

Digital Object: Committee on Compensation Meeting,

2008-12-04

General

Resolution Range B8467-B8502

Scope and Contents

Bruce Alberts, James B. Hunt Jr and Geoffrey Boisi are retiring from the board.

Subseries I.B. Finance Committee Records, 1923-1997

Physical Description: (34 boxes)

Scope and Content Note

This subseries contains agendas, minutes, correspondence, and other materials of the Finance Committee, including reports of sales and/or purchases of securities, periodic cash balance statements, and analyses of holdings and investments. The correspondence and minutes from meetings provide insight into portfolio decisions and financial policy, with letters from individuals offering advice on investment, diversification tables, and historical data. Interaction with the Morgan Guaranty Trust Company, United States Trust Company, and the firm of Miller, Anderson, and Sherrerd is also well documented. In addition, there are records of studies undertaken by the Committee of industries in which they sought or held investments. Following realignment in 1971, the Finance Committee became

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

the Finance and Administration Committee and thereafter was responsible for allocating the budget, determining salaries, and approving expenses.

box I.B.1 box I.B.2 box I.B.3 box I.B.4
box I.B.3
box I.B.4
2011 1.21 1
box I.B.5
box I.B.6
box I.B.7
box I.B.8
box I.B.9
box I.B.10
box I.B.11
box I.B.12
box I.B.13
box I.B.14
box I.B.15
box I.B.16
box I.B.17
box I.B.18
box I.B.19
box I.B.20
box I.B.21
box I.B.22
box I.B.23
box I.B.24
box I.B.25
box I.B.26
box I.B.27
box I.B.28
box I.B.29
box I.B.30

January 14, 1993 - June 10, 1993	box I.B.31
October 14, 1993 - June 30, 1994	box I.B.32
October 13, 1994 - April 11, 1996	box I.B.33
June 13, 1996 - June 12, 1997	box I.B.34

Subseries I.C. Financial Record Books, 1872-1987

Physical Description: (82 volumes)

<u>Digitized Copies:</u> **Digitized Copies**

Some volumes in this series have been digitized. Links to those volumes are provided below.

Title/Description	Instances	
I.C.1. Andrew Carnegie Miscellaneous Records, 1872-1	.919	
Journals, 1/1872 - 10/1878	box I.H 1	volume I.C
Digital Object: Journals, 1/1872 - 10/1878		1
Journals, 1885 - 1897	volume I.C	
Digital Object: Journals, 1885 - 1897	2	
Scope and Contents		
Oversized		
Journals, 1897 - 1907	volume I.C	
Digital Object: Journals, 1897 - 1907	3	
Scope and Contents		
Oversized		
Journals, 1908 - 1917	volume I.C	
Digital Object: Journals, 1908 - 1917	4	
Scope and Contents		
Oversized		
Journals, 1917 - 1919	volume I.C	
Digital Object: Journals, 1917 - 1919	5	
Scope and Contents		
Oversized		
Cash Book, 1902-1905	box I.H 1	volume I.C
Digital Object: Cash Book		6
Cash records, 1907-1915	volume I.C 7	

Digital Object: Cash records		
Scope and Contents		
Oversized		
Cash records, 1912-1919	volume I.C	
Digital Object: Cash records, 1912-1919	8	
Scope and Contents		
Oversized		
Cash records, 1916-1919	volume I.C	
Digital Object: Cash records, 1916-1919	9	
Scope and Contents		
Oversized		
Miscellaneous Accounts, 1881-1906	box I.H 1	volume I.C
Digital Object: Miscellaneous Accounts, 1881-1906		10
Miscellaneous Accounts, 1885-1917	volume I.C	
Digital Object: Miscellaneous Accounts, 1885-1917	11	
Scope and Contents		
Oversized		
Bonds, 1891-1902	box I.H 2	volume I.C
Digital Object: Bonds		12
Scope and Contents		
<u>Link to item</u>		
Completed Accounts, 1902-1912	volume I.C	
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Carnegie Corporation Completed</u> <u>Accounts</u> , 1902-1912	13	
Scope and Contents		
Oversized		
Trust & Loan Accounts, 1912-1918	volume I.C	
Digital Object: Trust & Loan Accounts, 1912-1918	14	
Scope and Contents		

volume I.C

15

Stocks & Bonds, 1916

Digital Object: Stocks & Bonds, 1916

Oversized

Register of Donations, Libraries, 1898-1919	box I.H 2	volume I.C
Digital Object: Register of Donations, Libraries, 1898-1919		16
Library Building, 1912-1922	volume I.C	
Digital Object: Library Building, 1912-1922	17	
Scope and Contents		
Oversized		
Scope and Contents		
Titled "Library Bilding" on the item		
Libraries, 1905-1918	volume I.C	
Scope and Contents	18	
Oversized		
Libraries Registered Geographically	box I.H 2	volume I.C
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Libraries Registered Geographically</u>		19
Junior College Libraries Ledger, 1938-1940	volume I.C	
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Junior College Libraries Ledger</u> , 1938-1940	20	
Scope and Contents		
Oversized		
Register of Donations, Church Organs No. 1, 1901-1908	box I.H 3	volume I.C
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Register of Donations, Church Organs</u> <u>No. 1, 1901-1908</u>		21
Register of Donations, Church Organs No. 2, 1908-1914	volume I.C	
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Register of Donations, Church Organs</u> No. 2, 1908-1914	22	
Register of Donations, Church Organs No. 3, 1913-1919	volume I.C	
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Register of Donations, Church Organs</u> <u>No. 3, 1913-1919</u>	23	
	box I.H 4	volume I.C 24

<u>Digital Object: Daily Register of Donations - Andrew Carnegie, 1903-1908</u>

Oversized		
Scope and Contents Oversized		
Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation, Various Appropriations	volume I.C 33	
Oversized		
Scope and Contents		
Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation, British Dominions and Colonies	volume I.C 32	
Oversized		
Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation, O-Z Scope and Contents	volume I.C 31	
Oversized		
Scope and Contents	30	
Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation, J-N	volume I.C	
Oversized		
Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation, D-I Scope and Contents	volume I.C 29	
Oversized		
Scope and Contents	28	
Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation, C	volume I.C	
Oversized		
Scope and Contents	27	
Carnegie, 1913-1915 Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation, A-B	volume I.C	
1913-1915 <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Daily Register of Donations - Andrew</u>	26	
Daily Register of Donations - Andrew Carnegie,	volume I.C	
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Daily Register of Donations - Andrew</u> <u>Carnegie</u> , 1908-1913		
Daily Register of Donations - Andrew Carnegie, 1908-1913	volume I.C 25	

volume I.C

Digital Object: Personal Ledger, Charity & Gifts,

1900-1918 34 **Scope and Contents** Oversized box I.H 5 volume I.C College Donations, 1901-1930 35 Digital Object: College Donations, 1901-1930 volume I.C Register of Applications from Educational Institutions, 1911-1920 36 **Scope and Contents** Oversized Applications No. 1, Carnegie Corporation, 1912 box I.H 5 volume I.C 37 Digital Object: Applications No. 1, Carnegie **Corporation** Donations, Andrew Carnegie, 1924-1929 volume I.C 38 Digital Object: Donations, Andrew Carnegie, 1924-1929 I.C.3. Carnegie Corporation - Miscellaneous Records, 1911-1987 Journals A, 1911-1929 volume I.C 39 Digital Object: Journals A, 1911-1929 **Scope and Contents** Oversized volume I.C Journals B, 1929-1936 40 **Scope and Contents** Oversized volume I.C Journals C, 1936-1950 41 **Scope and Contents** Oversized Index to Ledgers A, B, C volume I.C 42 **Scope and Contents** Oversized General Ledger A, 1912-1923 volume I.C

43

Oversized

General Ledger B, 1924-1933	volume I.C	
Scope and Contents	44	
Oversized		
General Ledger C, 1933-1942	volume I.C	
Scope and Contents	45	
Oversized		
General Ledger, 10/1949 - 6/1964	box I.H 6	volume I.C 46
General Ledger, 10/1961 - 9/1971	box I.H 7	volume I.C 47
General Ledger, 10/1970 - 9/1974	box I.H 8	volume I.C 48
General Ledger, 10/1974 - 9/1977	box 9	volume I.C 49
General Ledger, 10/1977 - 9/1980	volume I.C 50	
Cash book, 1919-1923	volume I.C	
Digital Object: Cash book, 1919-1923	51	
Scope and Contents		
Oversized		
Cash book, 1923-1924	volume I.C	
Scope and Contents	52	
Oversized		
Cash book, 1924-1925	volume I.C	
Scope and Contents	53	
Oversized		
Cash book, 1925-1926	volume I.C	
Scope and Contents	54	
Oversized		
Cash book, 1926-1927	volume I.C	

O	-:1	
Overs	sizea	

Cash book, 1927-1928	volume I.C 56
Scope and Contents	30
Oversized	
Cash book, 1928-1929	volume I.C
Scope and Contents	57
Oversized	
Cash book, 1929-1930	volume I.C
Scope and Contents	58
Oversized	
Cash book, 1930-1931	volume I.C
Scope and Contents	59
Oversized	
Cash Book Transfer, 1931-1937	volume I.C
Scope and Contents	60
Oversized	
Cash Book Transfer, 1937-1952	volume I.C
Scope and Contents	61
Oversized	
Cash Book Transfer and Prof. Annuities, 1930-1931, 1947-1948	volume I.C 62
Scope and Contents	
Oversized	
Cash Book Transfer, 1952-1961	volume I.C
Scope and Contents	63
Oversized	
Cash Book Transfer, 1961-1972	volume I.C
Scope and Contents	64

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Scope and Contents	volume I.C 65	
Oversized		
Salaries, 1948-1950	box 10	volume I.C 66
Payroll, 1951-1958	volume I.C	
Scope and Contents	67	
Oversized		
Payroll, 1959-1962	volume I.C	
Scope and Contents	68	
Oversized		
Payroll Register and Summary, 1972-1973	volume I.C	
Scope and Contents	69	
Oversized		
Payroll Master, Employee Earning Cards, 6/1972 - 12/1972	volume I.C 70	
Scope and Contents		
Oversized		
Securities Ledger, 1912-1931	box 10	volume I.C 71
Trial Balance, 1963-1972	volume I.C	
Scope and Contents	72	
Oversized		
Cash Disbursements (MGT), 1976-1977	volume I.C	
Scope and Contents	73	
Oversized		
Cash Disbursement Sheets, 1983-1987	volume I.C	
Scope and Contents	74	
Oversized		
I.C.4. Estate of Andrew Carnegie, 1913-1931		
Subsidiary Ledger	volume I.C 76	
General Ledger		

	volume I.C 77	
Journal	volume I.C 78	
Creditors Ledgers	volume I.C 79	
Creditors Ledgers	volume I.C 80	
Trial Balance Book No. 1 <u>Digital Object: Trial Balance Book No. 1</u>	box 11	volume I.C 81
Trial Balance Book No. 2 <u>Digital Object: Trial Balance Book No. 2</u>	volume I.C 82	

Subseries I.D Policy and Program, 1916-2005

Physical Description: (28 boxes)

Scope and Contents

These files contain memoranda, correspondence and other material related to Corporation policy, specific programs, and program areas.

Scope and Contents

This subseries has been entirely digitized. Follow the links below to see individual documents. The full-text of the documents can be searched here: https://dlc.library.columbia.edu/carnegie

Title/Description	Instances	
1916-1955	box I.D 1	
1956-1972	box I.D 2	
1973-1980	box I.D 3	
Aging Society Project, 1985-1987	box I.D 4	folder 1
Avoiding Nuclear War Program, 1984-1986	box I.D 4	folder 2
Carnegie Commission on Public Broadcasting, 1985	box I.D 4	folder 3
Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development, 1986-1987	box I.D 4	folder 4
Carnegie Forum, 1985-1987	box I.D 4	folder 5-6
Commonwealth Program General, 1921-1955, 1969-1974	box I.D 4	folder 7-8
1975-1978	box I.D 5	folder 1-3
Africa, 1927-1976	box I.D 5	folder 4-7
Australia, 1925-1954	box I.D 5	folder 8
Australia and New Zealand, 1956-1973	box I.D 5	folder 9
Canada, 1935-1965	box I.D 5	folder 10-11

folder 1
folder 2-6
folder 7
folder 8
folder 9-10
folder 11
folder 12-13
folder 1
folder 2
folder 3
folder 4
folder 5
folder 6-8
folder 9
folder 10-11
folder 12
folder 1-2
folder 3
folder 4
folder 5
folder 6
folder 7
folder 9
folder 10
folder 11
folder 12
folder 1-2

Publications Resulting from CCNY Grants Program, 1957-1960, 1970-1974, 1980, n.d.	box I.D 9	folder 3-5
Records Management, 1933-1977	box I.D 9	folder 6
Review Series	box I.D 9	folder 7
Turndown Summaries, 1961	box I.D 9	folder 8
CCNY Policy and Program, 1971-1987	box I.D 9	folder 9
CCNY Policy and Program, 1972-1984	box I.D 10	folder 1
CCNY Policy and Program, 1981	box I.D 10	folder 2
CCNY Policy and Program, 1983-1984	box I.D 10	folder 3
CCNY Policy and Program, 1985	box I.D 10	folder 4
CCNY Policy and Program, 1986-1990	box I.D 10	folder 5
CCNY Policy and Program: Avoiding Nuclear War Program, 1983-1992	box I.D 10	folder 6
CCNY Policy and Program: Avoiding Nuclear War Program, 1983-1991	box I.D 11	folder 1
CCNY Policy and Program: Education, Science, Technology and the Economy (ESTE), 1986-1989	box I.D 11	folder 2-4
CCNY Poicy and Program: Hispanic Education, 1983	box I.D 11	folder 5
CCNY Policy and Program: Human Resources in Developing Countries Program, 1984-1989	box I.D 11	folder 6-7
CCNY Policy and Program: International Program, 1979-1985	box I.D 12	folder 1
CCNY Policy and Program: International Issues, 1981-1982	box I.D 12	folder 2
CCNY Policy and Program: Out of Program Group, 1983-1986	box I.D 12	folder 3
CCNY Policy and Program: Prevention of Damage to Children, 1983-1983	box I.D 12	folder 4-7
CCNY Policy and Program: Program-Related Investments, 1972-1984	box I.D 12	folder 8
CCNY Policy and Program: Working Groups- Science Education, 1982-1983	box I.D 13	folder 1-3
Program Staff Retreat, 2002	box I.D 13	folder 4
Avoiding Nuclear War, 1983-1990	box I.D 14	folder 1-8
Center for International Affairs, 1985-1986	box I.D 15	folder 1
Cooperative Security, 1990-1993	box I.D 15	folder 2-3

Education and Healthy Development of Children and Youth, 1991-1998	box I.D 15	folder 4-6
Education, Science, Technology and the Economy, 1983-1984	box I.D 15	folder 7
Education, Science, Technology and the Economy, 1983-1990	box I.D 16	folder 1-5
Education, Science, Technology and the Economy, 1985-1989	box I.D 17	folder 1-6
Education, Science, Technology and the Economy, 1986-1990	box I.D 18	folder 1-5
Human Resources in Developing Countries, 1983-1985	box I.D 18	folder 6-7
Human Resources in Developing Countries, 1985	box I.D 19	folder 1-6
Human Resources in Developing Countries, 1985-1991	box I.D 20	folder 1-6
Human Resources in Developing Countries, 1989-2000	box I.D 21	folder 1-6
Human Resources in Developing Countries, 1997-1999	box I.D 22	folder 1
International Conflict and Cooperation, 1983	box I.D 22	folder 2-4
International Peace and Security, 1998-2003	box I.D 22	folder 5
Obafemi Adolowo University, 2005	box I.D 22	folder 6-7
Scope and Contents		
photographs		
Preventing Deadly Conflict, 1996-1997	box I.D 23	folder 1-2
Prevention of Damage to Children, 1983-1989	box I.D 23	folder 3-7
Program Staff Retreat, 2002	box I.D 23	folder 8
Public Affairs, 2000	box I.D 23	folder 9
Publications, 1987-1999	box I.D 24	folder 1
Roundtable on Africa Conference, 1997	box I.D 24	folder 2-4
U.SMexico Border Health Conference, 1984-1986	box I.D 24	folder 5-8
Velikhov-Hamburg Project, 1985-1994	box I.D 25	folder 1
World Health Organization, 1984	box I.D 25	folder 2
Special Projects - Strengthening Democratic Institutions, 1984-1989	box I.D 26	folder 1-2
Special Projects, 1990-1992	box I.D 26	folder 3
Special Projects - Talk Radio and the Increase in Hate Speech, 1992-1995	box I.D 26	folder 4
Special Projects, 1992-2000	box I.D 26	folder 5

Special Projects - Hate Speech and Violence in the Media, 1995	box I.D 26	folder 6
Special Projects - Hate Speech and Violence in the Media, 1995	box I.D 27	folder 1
Special Projects - Program Review, 1997	box I.D 27	folder 2
Special Projects - Campaign Finance Reform, 1997-1998	box I.D 27	folder 3
Commonwealth Program - "Trustee Review Committee on the Commonwealth Program: Report and Recommendations", March 1975	box I.D 27	folder 4
Media-Related Grants, 1982-1998	box I.D 27	folder 5
ESTE	box I.D 28	

Subseries I.E Staff and Trustee Files, 1913-1996

Physical Description: (27 boxes)

Scope and Contents

The files in the Meetings and Retreats subseries (I.E.2) document staff meetings, trustee meetings, and staff and trustee retreats (separate and combined). Minutes of meetings include discussion of Corporation programs and program directions. Retreats were held to discuss corporation programs and new directions on a more general level.

Scope and Contents

The Staff Files (I.E.4) and Trustee Files (I.E.5) represent files maintained centrally by the corporation that contain information about, as well as memoranda, correspondence, speeches, and publications by, individual staff members and trustees. Some individuals appear in both files. Notable correspondence and speech files include those for Corporation presidents Elihu Root, Henry S. Pritchett, Alan Pifer, and Devereux Josephs. The papers of individual staff members, that is, the files from their offices are in Series V. Trustee files also include files regarding the board in general, it's procedures etc, form letters sent to all Trustees. Many staff and trustee files includes photgraphs, as do the retreat files.

Scope and Contents

Files for some staff and trustees can be found in the Grant Files (III.A). Files on some staff members, especially officers, can be found in the CCNY Home Trust Company records (VI.A.3).

Title/Description	Instances	
I.E.I. General, 1955-1976		
Christmas Party, 1955-1976	box I.E 1	folder 1-2
Tuition Assistance	box I.E 1	folder 3
I.E.2. Meetings and Retreats, 1931-1982		
Informal Meetings of CCNY, CFAT, TIAA, JIO, CEIP Staffs, 1941	box I.E 1	folder 4
Staff Meeting Minutes, 1933-1955	box I.E 1	folder 5-11

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Scope and Contents

Includes British Dominion Committee Staff Meetings, 1948-1955

Staff Meeting Minutes, 1956-1961	box I.E 2	
Staff Meeting Minutes, 1962-1966	box I.E 3	
Staff Meeting Minutes, 1967-1972	box I.E 4	
Staff Meeting Minutes, 1973-1976	box I.E 5	
Staff Meeting Minutes, 1977-1980	box I.E 6	
Staff Meeting Minutes, 1981-1982	box I.E 7	folder 1-4
Staff Retreats, 1957-1981	box I.E 7	folder 5-12
Staff Retreats, 1966, 1969, 1971, 1981	box I.E 8	folder 1-4
Trustee and Staff Retreats, 1972-1974	box I.E 8	folder 5-9
Trustee and Staff Retreats, 1975-1977	box I.E 9	
Trustee and Staff Retreats, 1978-1980	box I.E 10	folder 1-7
Trustee Retreat, 1981	box I.E 10	folder 8-9
Trustee Meetings, Informal, 1931-1939	box I.E 11	folder 1
Trustee Dinners With Advisors, 1937	box I.E 11	folder 2
Trustee Dinners With Rockefeller Foundation Trustees, 1939	box I.E 11	folder 3
I.E.3. Recruitment, 1918-1978		
General, 1937-1939, 1952, 1955-1978	box I.E 11	folder 4-10
President, Selection of, 1918-1922	box I.E 11	folder 11
Treasurer, 1935	box I.E 11	folder 12
I.E.4. Staff Files, 1913-1996		
Anderson, Florence - Travel, 1958-1970, 1976, 1980	box I.E 12	folder 1
Angell, James R., 1920-1921	box I.E 12	folder 2
Bertram, James, 1913-1937, 1947, 1953, 1984-1985	box I.E 12	folder 3
Book Re: by Frank Hill, 1934-1937	box I.E 12	folder 4
Brand, Jeanne, 1956, 1960	box I.E 12	folder 5
Burdock, Eugene, 1953-1956	box I.E 12	folder 6
Campbell, James W., 1953-1969	box I.E 12	folder 7

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Scope and Contents

Carty, John J., 1923-1939	box I.E 12	folder 8
Caws, Peter J., 1961-1967	box I.E 12	folder 9
Chappell, Florence, 1935-1938	box I.E 12	folder 10
Clarke, Eric T.	box I.E 12	folder 11
Dollard, Charles, 1937-1962	box I.E 12	folder 12
Speeches, 1940-1954	box I.E 12	folder 13-14
DeGroot, Joyce, 1974-1980	box I.E 13	folder 1
Dyer, James M., 1970-1977	box I.E 13	folder 2
Evans, Eli N., 1965-1976	box I.E 13	folder 3
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Fackenthal, Frank D., 1948-1950	box I.E 13	folder 4
Farintosh, Ernest A., 1935-1950	box I.E 13	folder 5
Farrell, Joseph, 1964-1971	box I.E 13	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Ford, Katherine, 1972-1975	box I.E 13	folder 7
Fortune, James, 1934	box I.E 13	folder 8
Franks, Robert A., 1933-1935	box I.E 13	folder 9
Gardner, John W., 1968-1975	box I.E 13	folder 10-11
Grayson, Carey, 1948-1964	box I.E 13	folder 12
Hall, Samuel S., Jr.	box I.E 13	folder 13
Herring, Pendleton, 1946-1948	box I.E 13	folder 14
Hightower, Caroline, 1969	box I.E 13	folder 15
Jackson, Frederick, 1955-1980	box I.E 13	folder 16
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Jacquette, F. Lee, 1968-1976	box I.E 13	folder 17

Jessup, Walter A. (& Mrs. Eleanor Hines Jessup), 1941-1951 Josephs, Devereux C., 1945-1948 See also: I.E.5.Trustee files (Box 19.12 and 24.7) Keppel, Frederick P. General, 1941-1952, 1975 Keppel, Frederick P. Appreciations of FPK, 1944-1953, box I.E 14 Keppel, Frederick P. Bust, 1942-1946 Keppel, Frederick P. Bust, 1942-1946 Keppel, Frederick P. Dinner on 15th Anniversary of KK's election to Board of Trustees, 12/22/37 Keppel, Frederick P. The Foundation, printing and distribution of, 1929-1930, 1952-1953 Keppel, Frederick P. An Intimate Biography of Frederic Paul Keppel, Prederick P. Philanthropy and learning box I.E 14 Keppel, Frederick P. Philanthropy and learning box I.E 14 Keppel, Frederick P. Speeches, 1923-1943 Lec, C. Herbert, 1937, 1948-1955, 1963, 1974 Lefferts, Barent, 1931-1946 Lester, Robert M., 1926-1975 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Mosher, Frederic Huron Institute Final Report, 1976 Mosher, Frederic Huron Institute Final Report, 1976 Mox I.E 15 Folder 8			
files (Box 19.12 and 24.7) Keppel, Frederick P. General, 1941-1952, 1975 box I.E 14 folder 1 Keppel, Frederick P. Appreciations of FPK, 1944-1953, 1967 box I.E 14 folder 2 Keppel, Frederick P. Bust, 1942-1946 box I.E 14 folder 3 Keppel, Frederick P. Dinner on 15th Anniversary of KK's election to Board of Trustees, 12/22/37 box I.E 14 folder 4 Keppel, Frederick P. Dinner on 15th Anniversary of KK's election to Board of Trustees, 12/22/37 box I.E 14 folder 5 Keppel, Frederick P. The Foundation, printing and distribution of, 1929-1930, 1952-1953 box I.E 14 folder 5 Keppel, Frederick P. An Intimate Biography of Frederic Paul Keppel - David Keppel, 1945, 1950-1951 box I.E 14 folder 6 Keppel, Frederick P. Philanthropy and learning box I.E 14 folder 6 Keppel, Frederick P. Speeches, 1923-1943 box I.E 14 folder 8-11 Lee, C. Herbert, 1937, 1948-1955, 1963, 1974 box I.E 15 folder 1 Lester, Robert M., 1926-1975 box I.E 15 folder 2 Lester, Robert M., 1952-1978 box I.E 15 folder 4 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) box I.E 15 folder 5 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) box I		box I.E 13	folder 18
Keppel, Frederick P. Appreciations of FPK, 1944-1953, box I.E 14 folder 3 Keppel, Frederick P. Bust, 1942-1946 box I.E 14 folder 3 Keppel, Frederick P. Dinner on 15th Anniversary of KK's election to Board of Trustees, 12/22/37 Keppel, Frederick P. The Foundation, printing and distribution of, 1929-1930, 1952-1953 Keppel, Frederick P. An Intimate Biography of Frederic Paul Keppel - David Keppel, 1945, 1950-1951 Keppel, Frederick P. Philanthropy and learning box I.E 14 folder 6 Reppel, Frederick P. Speeches, 1923-1943 box I.E 14 folder 7 Keppel, Frederick P. Speeches, 1923-1943 box I.E 15 folder 1 Lee, C. Herbert, 1937, 1948-1955, 1963, 1974 box I.E 15 folder 1 Lefferts, Barent, 1931-1946 box I.E 15 folder 2 Lester, Robert M., 1926-1975 box I.E 15 folder 3 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Marvel, William W., 1952-1978 box I.E 15 folder 4 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)		box I.E 13	folder 19
1967	Keppel, Frederick P. General, 1941-1952, 1975	box I.E 14	folder 1
Keppel, Frederick P. Dinner on 15th Anniversary of KK's election to Board of Trustees, 12/22/37 Keppel, Frederick P. The Foundation, printing and distribution of, 1929-1930, 1952-1953 Keppel, Frederick P. An Intimate Biography of Frederic Paul Keppel - David Keppel, 1945, 1950-1951 Keppel, Frederick P. An Intimate Biography of Frederic Paul Keppel - David Keppel, 1945, 1950-1951 Keppel, Frederick P. Philanthropy and learning box I.E 14 folder 7 Keppel, Frederick P. Speeches, 1923-1943 box I.E 14 folder 8-11 Lee, C. Herbert, 1937, 1948-1955, 1963, 1974 box I.E 15 folder 1 Lefferts, Barent, 1931-1946 box I.E 15 folder 2 Lester, Robert M., 1926-1975 box I.E 15 folder 3 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Marvel, William W., 1952-1978 box I.E 15 folder 4 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 box I.E 15 folder 5 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)		box I.E 14	folder 2
Reppel, Frederick P. The Foundation, printing and distribution of, 1929-1930, 1952-1953 Keppel, Frederick P. An Intimate Biography of Frederic Paul Keppel - David Keppel, 1945, 1950-1951 Keppel, Frederick P. P. An Intimate Biography of Frederic Paul Keppel - David Keppel, 1945, 1950-1951 Keppel, Frederick P. Philanthropy and learning box LE 14 folder 7 Keppel, Frederick P. Speeches, 1923-1943 box LE 14 folder 8-11 Lee, C. Herbert, 1937, 1948-1955, 1963, 1974 box LE 15 folder 1 Lefferts, Barent, 1931-1946 box LE 15 folder 2 Lester, Robert M., 1926-1975 box LE 15 folder 3 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Marvel, William W., 1952-1978 box LE 15 folder 4 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 box LE 15 folder 5 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box LE 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box LE 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	Keppel, Frederick P. Bust, 1942-1946	box I.E 14	folder 3
distribution of, 1929-1930, 1952-1953 Keppel, Frederick P. An Intimate Biography of Frederic Paul Keppel - David Keppel, 1945, 1950-1951 Keppel, Frederick P. Philanthropy and learning box I.E 14 folder 7 Keppel, Frederick P. Speeches, 1923-1943 box I.E 14 folder 8-11 Lee, C. Herbert, 1937, 1948-1955, 1963, 1974 box I.E 15 folder 1 Lefferts, Barent, 1931-1946 box I.E 15 folder 2 Lester, Robert M., 1926-1975 box I.E 15 folder 3 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Marvel, William W., 1952-1978 box I.E 15 folder 4 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 box I.E 15 folder 5 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)		box I.E 14	folder 4
Paul Keppel - David Keppel, 1945, 1950-1951 Keppel, Frederick P. Philanthropy and learning box I.E 14 folder 7 Keppel, Frederick P. Speeches, 1923-1943 box I.E 14 folder 8-11 Lee, C. Herbert, 1937, 1948-1955, 1963, 1974 box I.E 15 folder 1 Lefferts, Barent, 1931-1946 box I.E 15 folder 2 Lester, Robert M., 1926-1975 box I.E 15 folder 3 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) box I.E 15 folder 4 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) box I.E 15 folder 5 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) 		box I.E 14	folder 5
Keppel, Frederick P. Speeches, 1923-1943 box I.E 14 folder 8-11		box I.E 14	folder 6
Lee, C. Herbert, 1937, 1948-1955, 1963, 1974 box I.E 15 folder 1 Lefferts, Barent, 1931-1946 box I.E 15 folder 2 Lester, Robert M., 1926-1975 box I.E 15 folder 3 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Marvel, William W., 1952-1978 box I.E 15 folder 4 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 box I.E 15 folder 5 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	Keppel, Frederick P. Philanthropy and learning	box I.E 14	folder 7
Lefferts, Barent, 1931-1946 box I.E 15 folder 2 Lester, Robert M., 1926-1975 box I.E 15 folder 3 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Marvel, William W., 1952-1978 box I.E 15 folder 4 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 box I.E 15 folder 5 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	Keppel, Frederick P. Speeches, 1923-1943	box I.E 14	folder 8-11
Lester, Robert M., 1926-1975 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Marvel, William W., 1952-1978 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 5 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	Lee, C. Herbert, 1937, 1948-1955, 1963, 1974	box I.E 15	folder 1
Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Marvel, William W., 1952-1978 box LE 15 folder 4 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 box LE 15 folder 5 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box LE 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box LE 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	Lefferts, Barent, 1931-1946	box I.E 15	folder 2
(Includes photo) Marvel, William W., 1952-1978 box I.E 15 folder 4 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 box I.E 15 folder 5 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	Lester, Robert M., 1926-1975	box I.E 15	folder 3
Marvel, William W., 1952-1978 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	Scope and Contents		
Scope and Contents (Includes photo) McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 box I.E 15 folder 5 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	(Includes photo)		
(Includes photo) McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 box I.E 15 folder 5 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	Marvel, William W., 1952-1978	box I.E 15	folder 4
McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978 Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	Scope and Contents		
Scope and Contents (Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	(Includes photo)		
(Includes photo) Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978	box I.E 15	folder 5
Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949 box I.E 15 folder 6 Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	Scope and Contents		
Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969 box I.E 15 folder 7 Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	(Includes photo)		
Scope and Contents (Includes photo)	Miller, Durand F., 1941, 1948-1949	box I.E 15	folder 6
(Includes photo)	Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969	box I.E 15	folder 7
•	Scope and Contents		
Mosher, Frederic Huron Institute Final Report, 1976 box I.E 15 folder 8	(Includes photo)		
	Mosher, Frederic Huron Institute Final Report, 1976	box I.E 15	folder 8

Mosher, Frederic Memoranda, 1990s	box I.E 15	folder 9
Pedersen, Nelda, Mrs. (former staff), 1963-1969	box I.E 15	folder 10
Pescatello, Michael, 1940-1941, 1947	box I.E 15	folder 11
Pifer, Alan Clippings, 1963-1971	box I.E 15	folder 12-13
Scope and Contents		
(See also: I.E.5.Trustee files (Box 19.13))		
Pifer, Alan Speeches 1958-1966	box I.E 15	folder 14
Pifer, Alan Speeches 1966-1975	box I.E 16	
Pifer, Alan Speeches 1975-1998	box I.E 17	folder 1-3
Pifer, Alan Travel, 1954-1981	box I.E 17	folder 4-7
Poverman, Leo, Mrs. (Marian Freda), 1952, 1957, 1963-1965	box I.E 18	folder 1
Pritchett, Henry S. 1914-1939, 1946-1953, 1978	box I.E 18	folder 2-3
Scope and Contents		
(See also: I.E.5.Trustee files (Box 27.1))		
Pritchett, Henry S. Correspondence with Andrew Carnegie, 1908, 1911, 1913, 1914	box I.E 18	folder 4
Radloff, Barbara, 1969-1974	box I.E 18	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Robinson, David Z., 1982, 1996	box I.E 18	folder 6
Rosener, Ann, 1964-1972	box I.E 18	folder 7
Roush, G. Jon, 1964-1969, 1973, 1980	box I.E 18	folder 8
Rowan, Helen, 1955-1974	box I.E 18	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Ruml, Beardsley, 1920	box I.E 18	folder 10
Russell, John M., 1930-1981	box I.E 18	folder 11
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Schiffer, Daniella, 1978-1979	box I.E 18	folder 12
Singer, Arthur, 1963-1968	box I.E 18	folder 13

Shepardson, Whitney H., 1946-1957, 1964-1966	box I.E 18	folder 14
Stackpole, Stephen H., 1938-1998	box I.E 19	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Stackpole, Stephen H. Travel, 1949-1975	box I.E 19	folder 2-5
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Thorne, Elizabeth, 1950-1957	box I.E 19	folder 6
Viederman, Stephen, 1964-1968, 1971, 1976	box I.E 19	folder 7
Ward, Robertson D., 1935, 1942, 1947, 1952	box I.E 19	folder 8
Wert, Robert, 1954-1967	box I.E 19	folder 9
I.E.5. Trustee Files, 1915-1981	box I.E 19	
Handbook, 1981	box I.E 19	folder 10
Executive Committee - Correspondence re: Membership	box I.E 19	folder 11
Memoranda to Trustees By Devereux Josephs, 1946-1953	box I.E 19	folder 12
Memoranda to Trustees By Alan Pifer, 1967-1968	box I.E 19	folder 13
New Trustees, correspondence re 1921-1971	box I.E 20	
New Trustees, correspondence re 1975-1977	box I.E 21	folder 1-4
Retirement Plan	box I.E 21	folder 5
Same Letter Sent to all Trustees 1930-1933,1942-1977	box I.E 21	folder 6-10
Same Letter Sent to all Trustees 1979-1980	box I.E 22	folder 1-3
Special Trustee Committee, 1980-1981	box I.E 22	folder 4
Adams, Frederick Baldwin, 1968-1972	box I.E 22	folder 5
Ames, Amyas, 1965-1975	box I.E 22	folder 6
Arbuthnot, Thomas S., 1933-1956	box I.E 22	folder 7
Bacher, Robert, 1959-1977	box I.E 22	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Baker, Newton D., 1931-1938, 1950-1955, 1979	box I.E 22	folder 9
Bancroft, Harding F., 1965-1978	box I.E 22	folder 10

Burgess, W. Randolph, 1932-1978	box I.E 22	folder 11
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Bush, Vannevar, 1932-1959	box I.E 23	folder 1-2
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Bush, Vannevar, Modern Arms and Free Men - corresp. re, 1950	box I.E 23	folder 3
Butler, Nicholas M., 1925-1937, 1944-1948	box I.E 23	folder 4
Cabot, Luis W., 1966-1979	box I.E 23	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Carmichael, Oliver C., 1945-1965	box I.E 23	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Church, Samuel, Colonel, 1919-1933, 1940-1944	box I.E 23	folder 7
Coffman, Lotus D., 1935-1937	box I.E 23	folder 8
Eaton, Frederick M., 1961-1981	box I.E 23	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Fisher, Aiken W., 1966-1978	box I.E 23	folder 10
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Frew, William, 1943-1948	box I.E 23	folder 11
Gordon, Mrs. Phyllis, 1971-1978	box I.E 23	folder 12
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Hadley, Morris, 1940-1968	box I.E 24	folder 1

Holland, William J., 1923-1933	box I.E 24	folder 2
Houston, David F., 1922, 1928-1933	box I.E 24	folder 3
Jackson, C.D., 1958-1965	box I.E 24	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
James, Henry, 1925-1950, 1977	box I.E 24	folder 5
Jessup, Walter A., 1934-1941	box I.E 24	folder 6
Josephs, Devereux C., 1940-1977	box I.E 24	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
See also: I.E.5.Trustee files (Box 19.12) and I.E.4 Staff files (Box 13.19)		
Kelley, Nicholas M., Esq., 1934-1962	box I.E 24	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Lee, Phillip, 1971-1980	box I.E 24	folder 9
Leffingwell, Russell C. 1923-1932	box I.E 24	folder 10-11
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Leffingwell, Russell C. 1932-1979	box I.E 25	
MacIntyre, Malcolm, 1959-1980	box I.E 26	folder 1
Marshall, George C., 1946-1953	box I.E 26	folder 2
Merriam, John C., 1923-1940	box I.E 26	folder 3
Page, Arthur W., 1928-1975	box I.E 26	folder 4-6
Poynton, John Albert, 1916, 1924-1934, 1946-1948	box I.E 26	folder 7
Price, Gwilyn A., 1952-1968	box I.E 26	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Root, Elihu General, 1924-1967	box I.E 26	folder 9-10
		folder 11

Root, Elihu Bust and Replicas, 1925-1939	box I.E 26	folder 12
Root, Elihu Correspondence with Henry S. Pritchett, 1914-1928	box I.E 27	folder 1
Samuel, Howard, 1970-1978	box I.E 27	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Sheffield, Frederick, 1956-1971	box I.E 27	folder 3-4
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Spofford, Charles, 1952-1975	box I.E 27	folder 5
Suzzalo, Henry, Dr., 1926-1933	box I.E 27	folder 6
Taylor, Charles, 1921-1922	box I.E 27	folder 7
Valle, Marta, 1971-1976	box I.E 27	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		
Wilson, Leroy A., 1948-1951	box I.E 27	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
(See also IX.Oversize)		
Woodward, Robert S., 1915-1924	box I.E 27	folder 10
Wriston, Walter B., 1963-1971	box I.E 27	folder 11
Scope and Contents		
(Includes photo)		

Subseries I.F General Files, 1911-1987

Physical Description: (26 boxes)

Scope and Contents

Sometimes referred to on internal cross-reference sheets as the Corporation Files, this subseries contains files on a wide range of topics and includes the Carnegie Centenary Celebration files; legal files, including those on Congressional Investigations of Tax Exempt Organizations (the Cox (1952) and Reece (1954) committees); and extensive materials documenting CCNY's lobbying efforts during the Tax Reform of 1969 and its subsequent efforts to comply with this new law.

Title/Description	Instances
20th Anniversary, 1930-1932	box I.F 1
50th Anniversary	box I.F 1

Annual Reports:, 1939-1970	box I.F 1
Annual Reports:, 1971-1979	box I.F 2
Re Index	box I.F 3
Quarterly Reports (Carnegie Quarterly):, 1953-1973	box I.F 3
Quarterly Reports (Carnegie Quarterly):, 1974-1981	box I.F 4
Auditors	box I.F 4
Carnegie Agencies in the US	box I.F 4
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Address lists, 1934-1937	box I.F 4
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Andrew Carnegie, Educator, 1934-1937	box I.F 4
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Authorizations, 1934-1937	box I.F 4
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Birth date of Andrew Carnegie, 1934-1937	box I.F 4
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - British Trusts and Centenary Celebration, 1934-1937	box I.F 4
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Carnegie Hall Concert, 1934-1937	box I.F 4
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Committee Minutes, Memoranda, and Correspondence, 1934-1937	box I.F 4
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Heroes of Peace, 1934-1937	box I.F 4
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Honoraria and Plaques, 1934-1937	box I.F 4
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Invitations, 1934-1937	box I.F 4
- New York Academy of Medicine, 1934-1937	box I.F 4
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - New York Public Library Exhibition and Bibliography, 1934-1937	box I.F 4
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Pan American Union, Bulletin of the, 1934-1937	box I.F 4
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Parallel Celebrations, 1934-1937	box I.F 5
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Portraits and posters, 1934-1937	box I.F 5
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Printed materials, 1934-1937	box I.F 5
- Progress reports, 1934-1937	box I.F 5
Carnagia Contanary Calabratian Dublicity 1024 1027	

	box I.F 5
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Radio broadcasts, 1934-1937	box I.F 5
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Speaker from abroad, 1934-1937	box I.F 5
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Speaker going to Britain, 1934-1937	box I.F 5
- Temporary office and staff, 1934-1937	box I.F 5
- Trustees' expenses, 1934-1937	box I.F 5
Carnegie Centenary Celebration - Waldorf-Astoria Family Dinner, 1934-1937	box I.F 5
Carnegie Papers at New York Public Library and Penn State	box I.F 6
Conference Planning	box I.F 6
Congressional Investigations: Cox Committee -, 1951-1952	box I.F 6
Congressional Investigations: Cox Committee -Hearings (Washington DC: GPO, 1953), 1953	box I.F 6
Congressional Investigations:Cox Committee -Final Report (Washington DC: GPO, 1953), 1953	box I.F 6
Congressional Investigations: Cox Committee -Working Papers:, 1946-1952	box I.F 6
Congressional Investigations: Cox Committee -Working Papers: Individuals, 1951-1952	box I.F 7
Cox Committee -Working Papers: Russia-US Relations, 1952	box I.F 7
Congressional Investigations:Cox Committee -Clippings, Interviews	box I.F 7
Congressional Investigations: Reece Committee, 1953-1954	box I.F 7
Congressional Investigations: Reece Committee, 1955-1958	box I.F 8
Congressional Investigations: Reece Committee Hearings (Washington DC: GPO, 1954)	box I.F 8
Congressional Investigations: Reece Committee Staff reports, 1954	box I.F 8
Congressional Investigations: Reece Committee Staff reports no. 1- no. 4 (Washington DC: GPO, 1954), 1954	box I.F 9
Congressional Investigations: Reece Committee CCNY Statements and responses to CCNY statements, 1954	box I.F 9

Congressional Investigations: Reece Committee CCNY Working Papers, 1954 Congressional Investigations: Reece Committee Press Comment and Clippings, 1954-1955 Congressional Investigations: Reece Committee Testimony of non-CCNY employee clippings Comments Upon Recent Congressional Investigations of Poundations. Prepared August 1955. (NY: CCNY, 1955) Consultants box LF 10 Financial - Cash and securities, control and custody of, 1912, 1929-1939, 1953 Financial - Finance Committee, 1923-1924 box LF 10 Financial - Finance Committee, 1923-1924 box LF 10 Financial - Investment policies, 1929, 1936-1942, 1947 box LF 10 Financial - Investment review, 1931-1942 box LF 10 Financial - Joint investment office, 1935-1939 box LF 10 Financial - Policies, 1920-1926, 1932-1939, 1968 box LF 10 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 box LF 10 Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 box LF 10 Grants by Categories: 1928-1968 box LF 11 History - 1971-1987 History - Re: Staff History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box LF 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 Luncheon Series, 1955 box LF 11 Minutes - Keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box LF 12 Mexisper clippings, correspondence re box LF 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box LF 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box LF 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box LF 12		
Comment and Clippings, 1954-1955 Congressional Investigations: Recee Committee Testimony of non-CCNY employee clippings Comments Upon Recent Congressional Investigations of Foundations. Prepared August 1955. (NY: CCNY, 1955) Consultants box 1.F 10 Financial - Cash and securities, control and custody of, 1912, 1929-1939, 1953 Financial - Finance Committee, 1923-1924 box 1.F 10 Financial - Financial Vice President, 1931-1945 Financial - Investment policies, 1929, 1936-1942, 1947 Financial - Investment policies, 1929, 1936-1942, 1947 Financial - Joint investment office, 1935-1939 Financial - Policies, 1920-1926, 1932-1939, 1968 Financial - Reserves, 1925, 1932-1945 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 for ants by Categories: 1928-1964 Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 Grants by Categories: 1955-1968 Endowment, 1937-1956 Large vs. Small, 1931-1942 History - 1971-1987 History - 1971-1987 History - Re: Staff History - Letters of gift, 1911 Luncheon Series, 1955 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence re Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box 1.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box 1.F 12		box I.F 9
Comments Upon Recent Congressional Investigations of Foundations. Prepared August 1955. (NY: CCNY, 1955) Consultants box I.F 10 Financial - Cash and securities, control and custody of, 1912, 1929-1939, 1953 Financial - Finance Committee, 1923-1924 box I.F 10 Financial - Finance Committee, 1923-1924 box I.F 10 Financial - Investment policies, 1929, 1936-1942, 1947 Financial - Investment policies, 1929, 1936-1942, 1947 Financial - Investment review, 1931-1942 box I.F 10 Financial - Joint investment office, 1935-1939 box I.F 10 Financial - Policies, 1920-1926, 1932-1939, 1968 box I.F 10 Financial - Reserves, 1925, 1932-1945 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 box I.F 11 Large vs. Small, 1931-1942 hox I.F 11 History - 1971-1987 box I.F 11 History - Re: Staff hox I.F 11 History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - Keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial Newspaper clippings, correspondence re Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12		box I.F 9
Foundations. Prepared August 1955. (NY: CCNY, 1955) Consultants box LF 10 Financial - Cash and securities, control and custody of, 1912, 1929-1939, 1953 Financial - Finance Committee, 1923-1924 box LF 10 Financial - Financial Vice President, 1931-1945 box LF 10 Financial - Investment policies, 1929, 1936-1942, 1947 box LF 10 Financial - Investment review, 1931-1942 box LF 10 Financial - Joint investment office, 1935-1939 box LF 10 Financial - Policies, 1920-1926, 1932-1939, 1968 box LF 10 Financial - Reserves, 1925, 1932-1945 box LF 10 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 box LF 10 Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 box LF 10 Grants by Categories: 1965-1968 box LF 11 Endowment, 1937-1956 box LF 11 Large vs. Small, 1931-1942 box LF 11 History - 1971-1987 box LF 11 History - Re: Staff box LF 11 History - Re: Staff box LF 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box LF 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box LF 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box LF 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box LF 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box LF 12		box I.F 9
Financial - Cash and securities, control and custody of, 1912, 1929-1939, 1953 Financial - Finance Committee, 1923-1924 Financial - Financial Vice President, 1931-1945 Financial - Investment policies, 1929, 1936-1942, 1947 Financial - Investment review, 1931-1942 Financial - Joint investment office, 1935-1939 Financial - Policies, 1920-1926, 1932-1939, 1968 Financial - Reserves, 1925, 1932-1945 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 Financial - Reserves, 1928-1964 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1968 Forty J. Too Carlon of Convergence of Sox I.F 12 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1968 Forty J. Too Carlon of Level J. Too Carlon of J. To		box I.F 10
Financial - Finance Committee, 1923-1924 box I.F 10 Financial - Financial Vice President, 1931-1945 box I.F 10 Financial - Investment policies, 1929, 1936-1942, 1947 box I.F 10 Financial - Investment review, 1931-1942 box I.F 10 Financial - Joint investment office, 1935-1939 box I.F 10 Financial - Policies, 1920-1926, 1932-1939, 1968 box I.F 10 Financial - Reserves, 1925, 1932-1945 box I.F 10 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1965-1968 box I.F 11 Endowment, 1937-1956 box I.F 11 History - 1971-1987 box I.F 11 History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - Keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Consultants	box I.F 10
Financial - Financial Vice President, 1931-1945 box 1.F 10 Financial - Investment policies, 1929, 1936-1942, 1947 box 1.F 10 Financial - Investment review, 1931-1942 box 1.F 10 Financial - Joint investment office, 1935-1939 box 1.F 10 Financial - Policies, 1920-1926, 1932-1939, 1968 box 1.F 10 Financial - Reserves, 1925, 1932-1945 box 1.F 10 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 box 1.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 box 1.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1965-1968 box 1.F 11 Endowment, 1937-1956 box 1.F 11 History - 1971-1987 box 1.F 11 History - Re: Staff box 1.F 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box 1.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box 1.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box 1.F 11 Mickinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box 1.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box 1.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box 1.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box 1.F 12		box I.F 10
Financial - Investment policies, 1929, 1936-1942, 1947 box I.F 10 Financial - Investment review, 1931-1942 box I.F 10 Financial - Joint investment office, 1935-1939 box I.F 10 Financial - Policies, 1920-1926, 1932-1939, 1968 box I.F 10 Financial - Reserves, 1925, 1932-1945 box I.F 10 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1965-1968 box I.F 11 Endowment, 1937-1956 box I.F 11 History - 1971-1987 box I.F 11 History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12	Financial - Finance Committee, 1923-1924	box I.F 10
Financial - Investment review, 1931-1942 box I.F 10 Financial - Joint investment office, 1935-1939 box I.F 10 Financial - Policies, 1920-1926, 1932-1939, 1968 box I.F 10 Financial - Reserves, 1925, 1932-1945 box I.F 10 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1965-1968 box I.F 11 Endowment, 1937-1956 box I.F 11 Large vs. Small, 1931-1942 box I.F 11 History - 1971-1987 box I.F 11 History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Financial - Financial Vice President, 1931-1945	box I.F 10
Financial - Joint investment office, 1935-1939 box LF 10 Financial - Policies, 1920-1926, 1932-1939, 1968 box LF 10 Financial - Reserves, 1925, 1932-1945 box LF 10 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 box LF 10 Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 box LF 10 Grants by Categories: 1965-1968 box LF 11 Endowment, 1937-1956 box LF 11 Large vs. Small, 1931-1942 box LF 11 History - 1971-1987 box LF 11 History - Re: Staff box LF 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box LF 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box LF 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box LF 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box LF 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box LF 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box LF 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box LF 12	Financial - Investment policies, 1929, 1936-1942, 1947	box I.F 10
Financial - Policies, 1920-1926, 1932-1939, 1968 box I.F 10 Financial - Reserves, 1925, 1932-1945 box I.F 10 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1965-1968 box I.F 11 Endowment, 1937-1956 box I.F 11 Large vs. Small, 1931-1942 box I.F 11 History - 1971-1987 box I.F 11 History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Financial - Investment review, 1931-1942	box I.F 10
Financial - Reserves, 1925, 1932-1945 box I.F 10 Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1965-1968 box I.F 11 Endowment, 1937-1956 box I.F 11 Large vs. Small, 1931-1942 box I.F 11 History - 1971-1987 box I.F 11 History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Financial - Joint investment office, 1935-1939	box I.F 10
Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1965-1968 box I.F 11 Endowment, 1937-1956 box I.F 11 Large vs. Small, 1931-1942 box I.F 11 History - 1971-1987 box I.F 11 History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Financial - Policies, 1920-1926, 1932-1939, 1968	box I.F 10
Grants by Categories: 1928-1964 box I.F 10 Grants by Categories: 1965-1968 box I.F 11 Endowment, 1937-1956 box I.F 11 Large vs. Small, 1931-1942 box I.F 11 History - 1971-1987 box I.F 11 History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Financial - Reserves, 1925, 1932-1945	box I.F 10
Grants by Categories: 1965-1968 box I.F 11 Endowment, 1937-1956 box I.F 11 Large vs. Small, 1931-1942 box I.F 11 History - 1971-1987 box I.F 11 History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Forty Years of Giving by R. M. Lester, 1941-1942	box I.F 10
Endowment, 1937-1956 box I.F 11 Large vs. Small, 1931-1942 box I.F 11 History - 1971-1987 box I.F 11 History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Grants by Categories: 1928-1964	box I.F 10
Large vs. Small, 1931-1942 History - 1971-1987 box I.F 11 History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Grants by Categories: 1965-1968	box I.F 11
History - 1971-1987 box I.F 11 History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Endowment, 1937-1956	box I.F 11
History - Re: Staff box I.F 11 History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Large vs. Small, 1931-1942	box I.F 11
History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911 box I.F 11 History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	History - 1971-1987	box I.F 11
History - Letters of gift, 1911 box I.F 11 Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	History - Re: Staff	box I.F 11
Luncheon Series, 1955 box I.F 11 McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	History - Incorporation of CCNY, 1911	box I.F 11
McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955 box I.F 11 Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	History - Letters of gift, 1911	box I.F 11
Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972 box I.F 11 Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Luncheon Series, 1955	box I.F 11
Minutes - Memorial box I.F 12 Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	McKinsey and Co., Correspondence, 1954-1955	box I.F 11
Newspaper clippings, correspondence re box I.F 12 Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Minutes - keeping of, 1912-1959, 1972	box I.F 11
Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Minutes - Memorial	box I.F 12
•	Newspaper clippings, correspondence re	box I.F 12
Office - Space, 1934-1968 box I.F 12	Office - Procedure and policies, 1934-1968	box I.F 12
	Office - Space, 1934-1968	box I.F 12

Office - Redecoration and repairs, 1938-1968	box I.F 12
History -Oral History, 1969, 1980	box I.F 13
Public Relations Counsel, 1921-1925, 1946-1952	box I.F 13
Readers - Kandel, I. L. and General, 1936-1951	box I.F 13
Readers - Peffer, Nathaniel, 1929-1939, 1945, 1952	box I.F 13
Readers - Sweny, Vahan D., 1936-1944	box I.F 13
Revenue Act of 1950	box I.F 13
Social Security Act, 1950	box I.F 13
Solicitations, 1962-1978	box I.F 13
Storage space	box I.F 13
Tax Exemption of Foundations: 1937-1955	box I.F 13
Tax Exemption of Foundations: 1956-1977	box I.F 14
Tax Reform Act of 1969 - Correspondence, general, 1970-1978	box I.F 14
Tax Reform Act of 1969 - Definitions of private foundations (509a), 1973	box I.F 14
Tax Reform Act of 1969 - Disqualified persons (4946), 1970-1986	box I.F 14
Tax Reform Act of 1969 - Distributions requirements (4942), 1970-1982	box I.F 14
Tax Reform Act of 1969 - Excess business holdings (4943), 1970-1978	box I.F 14
Tax Reform Act of 1969 - Excise tax (4940), 1970-1978	box I.F 15
Tax Reform Act of 1969 - Expenditure responsibility, 1970-1985	box I.F 15
Tax Reform Act of 1969 - Governing instruments (Sec 508)	box I.F 15
Tax Reform Act of 1969 - Grants to Foreign organizations, 1973-1974	box I.F 15
Tax Reform Act of 1969 - Grants to Individuals, 1970-1974	box I.F 15
Tax Reform Act of 1969 - Grants to Non 501(c)(3) organizations, 1971	box I.F 15
Tax Reform Act of 1969 - House Actions - CCNY papers, Jan-Jun 1969	box I.F 15
Tax Reform Act of 1969 - House Actions - CCNY papers (July-Dec 1969)	box I.F 16

Tax Reform Act of 1969 - House Actions - Supporting letters, 1969	box I.F 16
Influencing legislation, 1970-1987	box I.F 16
Information returns and reports, 1970-1972	box I.F 16
Jeopardy investments	box I.F 16
Lawyer's Group - Early memos, 1970	box I.F 16
News clippings, 1969-1972	box I.F 17
Penalties	box I.F 17
Pifer, Alan - letter to Connally and responses, 1972	box I.F 17
Proposed amendments, 1970-1984	box I.F 17
Reliance on Public Status (5099)	box I.F 17
Self-dealing (4941)	box I.F 18
Senate Action - CCNY papers, June-Oct 1969	box I.F 18
Senate Action - CCNY papers, Nov-Dec 1969	box I.F 19
Senate Action - Legal counsel, Aug-Dec 1969	box I.F 19
Senate Action - Supporting letters, Jun-15 Sept 1969	box I.F 19
Senate Action - Supporting letters, 16 Sept-Dec 1969	box I.F 20
Senate Action - Taxable expenditures	box I.F 20
Tax Reform Act of 1983	box I.F 20
Taxation of gifts to individuals, 1941-1960	box I.F 20
Vault, 1941-1944	box I.F 20
History, Oral - general	box I.F 21
History, Oral - Anderson, Florence	box I.F 21
History, Oral - Dunham, E. Alden	box I.F 21
History, Oral - Engelhardt, Sara L.	box I.F 21
History, Oral - Finberg, Barbara	box I.F 21
History, Oral - Hamburg, David	box I.F 21
History, Oral - Haskins, Caryl P.	box I.F 21
History, Oral - Mosher, Fritz	box I.F 21
History, Oral - Nightingale, Elena O.	box I.F 21
History, Oral - Pifer, Alan	box I.F 21
History, Oral - Robinson, David Z.	box I.F 21

	box I.F 21
History, Oral - Stewart, Vivien	box I.F 21
Carnegie Quarterly, 1954-1990	box I.F 22
Carnegie Newsletter, etc	box I.F 23
Handbooks etc.	box I.F 24
CC Files/ Administration of CC, studies of, Oct 1937-July	box I.F 25
Personnel Policies, Dec 1940- Jan 1992	box I.F 25
Finance Committee, June 1945-Sept 1993	box I.F 25
Administrative Budget, 1948-Nov. 1991	box I.F 25
Mailing List, Oct 1948- May 1988	box I.F 25
Office Space Services, May 1967- Sept 1998	box I.F 25
Office Space Furniture and Design, Sept 1967- Feb 1989	box I.F 25
Grants- Information Re: 1969, Nov 1969- Oct 1990	box I.F 26
Carnegie Corporation (Info. Sent upon Request), Apr 1975- Jan 1991	box I.F 26
Carnegie Corporation - article: (Re: Greenwood) Encyclopedia of American Institutions), Apr 1981- Jan 1984	box I.F 26
Carnegie Forum on Education, July 1986- Dec 1987	box I.F 26
Office Space Services, May 1967- Sept 1998 Office Space Furniture and Design, Sept 1967- Feb 1989 Grants- Information Re: 1969, Nov 1969- Oct 1990 Carnegie Corporation (Info. Sent upon Request), Apr 1975- Jan 1991 Carnegie Corporation - article: (Re: Greenwood Encyclopedia of American Institutions), Apr 1981- Jan 1984	box I.F 25 box I.F 26 box I.F 26 box I.F 26

Index to reports of officers , 1951-1971

Digital Object: Index to reports of officers

Subseries I.G. Press Releases and Clippings, 1953-2008

Physical Description: (12 boxes)

Scope and Contents

Press releases from 1998 onward can be accessed on CCNY's website at www.carnegie.org/sub/news/press.html

Title/Description	Instances	
Carnegie Commission on Higher Education - Press Releases, 1968-1972	box I.G 1	folder 1-2
Grantee Press Releases, 1972-1974	box I.G 1	folder 3
Grantee Press Releases, 1975-1978	box I.G 1	folder 4
Grantee Press Releases, 1979	box I.G 1	folder 5-6
Press Clippings, David Hamburg, 1983	box I.G 2	folder 1
Press Clippings: New Program Directions, 1984	box I.G 2	folder 2

Press Releases, 1953-1956	box I.G 2	folder 3
Press Releases, 1956-1960	box I.G 2	folder 4
Press Releases, 1960-1964	box I.G 2	folder 5-6
Press Releases, 1964-1966	box I.G 3	folder 1
Press Releases, 1967-1969	box I.G 3	folder 2-3
Press Releases, 1970-1972	box I.G 3	folder 4-5
Press Releases, 1973-1984	box I.G 4	folder 1-2
Press Releases, 1973-1987	box I.G 4	folder 1 - 3
Press Releases, June 1987	box I.G 4	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
National Resource Center, Children in Poverty		
Press Releases, Fall 1987	box I.G 4	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
Staff Appointments		
Press Contacts, 1983-1988	box I.G 4	folder 6
Press Releases, 1985-1993	box I.G 4	folder 7
Press Releases, 1988	box I.G 5	folder 1
Press Clippings, 1989	box I.G 5	folder 2 - 3
Press Releases, 1989-1994	box I.G 5	folder 4 - 6
Press Releases, 1994-1997	box I.G 6	folder 1 - 2
Press Clippings, December 1997	box I.G 6	folder 3 - 5
Scope and Contents		
Getty Museum		
Press Clippings, 1998-1999	box I.G 7	folder 1 - 5
Press Clippings, 2000-2001	box I.G 8	folder 1 - 5
Carnegie Newsclips, 2000	box I.G 8	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
Education		
Carnegie Newsclips, 2000	box I.G 8	folder 7

Carnegie Libraries

Press Clippings, 2000	box I.G 9	folder 1 - 2
Scope and Contents		
Original Clippings - Need to Be Photocopied		
Press Clippings, 1999	box I.G 9	folder 3
Scope and Contents		
Centennial Press Coverage		
Carnegie Newsclips, 1999	box I.G 9	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
Vartan Gregorian		
Carnegie Newsclips, 2000	box I.G 9	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
Vartan Gregorian		
Carnegie Newsclips, 2000	box I.G 9	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
Education		
Carnegie Newsclips, 2000	box I.G 9	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
New Century High Schools Consortium		
Carnegie Newsclips, 2000-2001	box I.G 9	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
CASEs		
Carnegie Newsclips, 2001	box I.G 9	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
Carnegie Scholars		
Press Clippings, September 2000 - February 2002	box I.G 9	folder 10 - 12
Press Clippings, December 2001 - January 2002	box I.G 9	folder 13 - 14

Education

Carnegie Newsclips, December 2001 - January 2002	box I.G 9	folder 14
Scope and Contents		
Vartan Gregorian		
Press Clippings, February 2002	box I.G 10	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
John Gardner		
Press Clippings, December 2001 - March 2002	box I.G 10	folder 2 - 6
Press Clippings, October 2003	box I.G 10	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
Carnegie Libraries		
Press Clippings, December 2004 - November 2005	box I.G 10	folder 8 - 11
Press Clippings, December 2005 - June 2007	box I.G 11	folder 1 - 5
Press Clippings, July 2007 - September 2008	box I.G 12	folder 1 - 4
Subseries I.H Legal Files, 1915-2002 Scope and Contents		
Subseries I.H Legal Files, 1915-2002	es.	
Subseries I.H Legal Files, 1915-2002 Scope and Contents Boxes 1-5 contain opinions. Boxes 6-8 are legal subject files.	es. Instances	
Subseries I.H Legal Files, 1915-2002 Scope and Contents Boxes 1-5 contain opinions. Boxes 6-8 are legal subject file	Instances	folder 1
Subseries I.H Legal Files, 1915-2002 Scope and Contents Boxes 1-5 contain opinions. Boxes 6-8 are legal subject file Title/Description Use of Carnegie name, no legal right to disapprove the use	Instances	folder 1
Subseries I.H Legal Files, 1915-2002 Scope and Contents Boxes 1-5 contain opinions. Boxes 6-8 are legal subject fil Title/Description Use of Carnegie name, no legal right to disapprove the use of, 1964-	Instances	folder 1
Subseries I.H Legal Files, 1915-2002 Scope and Contents Boxes 1-5 contain opinions. Boxes 6-8 are legal subject file Citle/Description Use of Carnegie name, no legal right to disapprove the use of, 1964- Scope and Contents	Instances	folder 1
Subseries I.H Legal Files, 1915-2002 Scope and Contents Boxes 1-5 contain opinions. Boxes 6-8 are legal subject fil Fitle/Description Use of Carnegie name, no legal right to disapprove the use of, 1964- Scope and Contents Anderson, Florence Investments for philanthropic and charitable	Instances box I.H 1	
Subseries I.H Legal Files, 1915-2002 Scope and Contents Boxes 1-5 contain opinions. Boxes 6-8 are legal subject file Fitle/Description Use of Carnegie name, no legal right to disapprove the use of, 1964- Scope and Contents Anderson, Florence Investments for philanthropic and charitable organizations, 1929-	Instances box I.H 1	
Subseries I.H Legal Files, 1915-2002 Scope and Contents Boxes 1-5 contain opinions. Boxes 6-8 are legal subject fil Fitle/Description Use of Carnegie name, no legal right to disapprove the use of, 1964- Scope and Contents Anderson, Florence Investments for philanthropic and charitable organizations, 1929- Scope and Contents	Instances box I.H 1	
Subseries I.H Legal Files, 1915-2002 Scope and Contents Boxes 1-5 contain opinions. Boxes 6-8 are legal subject file Title/Description Use of Carnegie name, no legal right to disapprove the use of, 1964- Scope and Contents Anderson, Florence Investments for philanthropic and charitable organizations, 1929- Scope and Contents Armour, Alexander	Instances box I.H 1 box I.H 1	folder 2
Subseries I.H Legal Files, 1915-2002 Scope and Contents Boxes 1-5 contain opinions. Boxes 6-8 are legal subject file Title/Description Use of Carnegie name, no legal right to disapprove the use of, 1964- Scope and Contents Anderson, Florence Investments for philanthropic and charitable organizations, 1929- Scope and Contents Armour, Alexander Litigation Grants for, 1971-1972	Instances box I.H 1 box I.H 1	folder 2

Ballantine, Bushby

S.W. Morris and Company Inc., 1990-	box I.H 1	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
Bortz, William		
Tax reporting of reimbursed expenses, 1957-1958	box I.H 1	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Charter Amendment, 1957-1961	box I.H 1	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
"TIAA-CREF" Retirement plan to the IRS, 1957-1984	box I.H 1	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Supplemental Pension Plan, 1959-1970	box I.H 1	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Carnegie House Properties (Columbia University), 1959-1972	box I.H 1	folder 10
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Annuities, 1963-1964	box I.H 1	folder 11
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Charter Power: Guam, American Samoa, Papua, and New Guinea, 1963-1964	box I.H 1	folder 12
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Leave of absence amendments to the Retirement Annuity Plan, 1965-1975	box I.H 1	folder 13

CC office lease for 1967, 1967-	box I.H 1	folder 14
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Expending Capital Gains, 1967-1971	box I.H 1	folder 15
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Carnegie House Properties (the Spence School), 1969-1975	box I.H 2	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Constitution and By Laws, 1970-1982	box I.H 2	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Carnegie Foundation, Court Order, 1972-	box I.H 2	folder 3
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Supplemental Pension for Mrs. Hilda Farintosh, 1974-	box I.H 2	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Pension Reform Act of 1974, 1974-1977	box I.H 2	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Indemnification of Trustees and Officers, 1976-	box I.H 2	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Stock transactions of, 1976-	box I.H 2	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Cumberland partners, 1976-1986	box I.H 2	folder 8

Scope and Contents

Age Discrimination in Employment Act, 1978-	box I.H 2	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Tax Equity and Fiscal Responsibility Act of 1982, 1983-	box I.H 2	folder 10
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Trustee travel expenses, 1983-	box I.H 2	folder 11
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Human Resources in Developing Countries (HDRC), 1984-1987	box I.H 2	folder 12
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Mexican Health Foundation Expenditure Responsibility, 1987-	box I.H 2	folder 13
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Commonwealth Fund, 1987-1991	box I.H 2	folder 14
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Adolescent Health, 1988-	box I.H 2	folder 15
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Diplomat-in-Residence, 1989-	box I.H 2	folder 16
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Americans with Disabilities Act, 1990-	box I.H 2	folder 17

Scope and Contents

Carnegie Corporation Charter and Eastern Europe, 1990-	box I.H 2	folder 18
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Changes in the wording of the Trustees Contribution Fund Proposal, 1990-	box I.H 2	folder 19
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Charter, Interpretation of, 1990-	box I.H 2	folder 20
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Leaves of absences, 1992-	box I.H 2	folder 21
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Post-retirement medical benefits, 1992-	box I.H 2	folder 22
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Telecommunications Cooperative Network, 1993-	box I.H 2	folder 23
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Honoraria to foreign gov't (Hamburg/Vance Commission), 1994-	box I.H 2	folder 24
Scope and Contents		
Dewey, Ballantine		
Limitations on payments to members of Congress, 1995-	box I.H 2	folder 25
Scope and Contents		
Scope and Contents Dewey, Ballantine		

•			
Self-dealing, 1995-	box I.H 2	folder 27	
Scope and Contents			
Dewey, Ballantine			
Consulting fees paid to Sen. Sam Nunn, 1996-	box I.H 2	folder 28	
Scope and Contents			
Dewey, Ballantine			
Charter:Grants to Mexico, 1984-1987	box I.H 2	folder 29	
Scope and Contents			
Dewey, Ballantine, Hasson, Sutherland			
Possible termination of CFAT with CCNY, 1959-	box I.H 2	folder 30	
Scope and Contents			
Dewey, Ballantine, Phillips, C. Gorham			
Carnegie Institute of Technology, Reduction of the Members of the Board of Trustees, 1923-1924	box I.H 3	folder 1	
Scope and Contents			
Freeman, John			
Undivided surplus, 1944-	box I.H 3	folder 2	
Scope and Contents			
Lee, C. Herbert			
Alexander King stock, 1945-	box I.H 3	folder 3	
Scope and Contents			
Lee, C. Herbert			
Pension Trust payment, 1947-	box I.H 3	folder 4	
Scope and Contents			
Lee, C. Herbert			
Classification of Carnegie Corporation, 1971-1973	box I.H 3	folder 5	
Scope and Contents			
Lomenzo, John			
Meetings less than Quorum, 1914-	box I.H 3	folder 6	

Mitchell, Willard A.

Georgia Charitable Trust Act, 1974-1975	box I.H 3	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
Moorehead, Donald		
Exchange of compensation information, 1992-	box I.H 3	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
Patterson, Bellknap		
Transferring securities from Mrs. Louise Whitfield Carnegie's estate to the Corporation, 1923-	box I.H 3	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
Root, Elihu		
Suit against an administration officers (Morse Cartwright), 1927-1928	box I.H 3	folder 10
Scope and Contents		
Root, Elihu		
McCandless heirs, 1934-1938	box Flat Box	
Scope and Contents	525	
Root, Ballantine		
Annuitant's trusts and pension trusts, remainders and reversions, 1948-	box I.H 3	folder 11
Scope and Contents		
Root, Ballantine		
Charter Amendment: British Dominions and colonies, 1948-	box I.H 3	folder 12
Scope and Contents		
Root, Ballantine		
Library Buildings, 1949-	box I.H 3	folder 13
Scope and Contents		
Root, Ballantine		
Carnegie House Properties (Community Service Society of NY), 1949-1951	box I.H 3	folder 14

Scope and Contents

Root, Ballantine

Corporation minutes, 1950-	box I.H 3	folder 15	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Ballantine			
Safegaurding securities, 1950-	box I.H 3	folder 16	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Ballantine			
Use of Carnegie name (Machine and Metal Trades High School), 1951-	box I.H 3	folder 17	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Ballantine			
Ex-Presidents' Pensions; British Dominion And Colonies, 1912-1932	box I.H 3	folder 18	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Clark			
British Dominion and Colonies, Fund for, 1916-1918	box I.H 3	folder 19	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Clark			
American Red Cross, 1917-1966	box I.H 3	folder 20	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Clark			
	h I II O	folder 21	
Funds, Investment of, 1917-	box I.H 3	Tolder 21	
Funds, Investment of, 1917- Scope and Contents	DOX 1.H 3	Toruci 21	
	DOX 1.H 3	Totaci 21	
Scope and Contents	box I.H 3	folder 22	
Scope and Contents Root, Clark			
Scope and Contents Root, Clark Loans for Liberty Loan Bonds, 1917-			

Scope and Contents

Taxation and Liberty Loan Bonds, 1917-	box I.H 3	folder 24
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
British Dominion and Colonies, Fund for Bookkeeping, 1918-	box I.H 3	folder 25
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Carnegie Institute of Pittsburgh - Titles, Rights, and Privileges, 1919-	box I.H 3	folder 26
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Mr. Carnegie's Executor, 1920-1923-	box I.H 3	folder 27
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Queens University, 1920-	box I.H 3	folder 28
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Taxation on obligations to charitable institutions, 1920-	box I.H 3	folder 29
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Income warrants, 1921-	box I.H 3	folder 30
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Trustees salaries, 1921-	box I.H 3	folder 31
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Philippine Islands and Corp. Charter, 1921-1946	box I.H 3	folder 32

Scope and Contents

Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, Use of Corp. money abroad, 1922-	box I.H 3	folder 33
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Polytechnic Institute of Puerto Rico and Coporation Charter, 1922-	box I.H 3	folder 34
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Central America, 1923-	box I.H 3	folder 35
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Funds, Reinvestment of, 1923-	box I.H 3	folder 36
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
International Statistical Institute, 1923-	box I.H 3	folder 37
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Mexico, 1923-	box I.H 3	folder 38
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Pittsburg Trustees, 1923-1925	box I.H 3	folder 39
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Principal; Reserve Funds, 1923-1932	box I.H 3	folder 40
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Braddock, Homestead, and Duquesne, 1924-1925	box I.H 3	folder 41

Scope and Contents

Tax Liabilities, 1924-1925	box I.H 3	folder 42
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Senator Root, Trustee, 1925-	box I.H 3	folder 43
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Mrs. Louise Whitfield Carnegie, New Jersey Taxation, 1925-1928	box I.H 4	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Jersulam, Palestine, 1925-	box I.H 4	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Robert Gordon's College, 1926-	box I.H 4	folder 3
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, Grants to, 1926-1938	box I.H 4	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Proposed sale of two library buildings, 1927-1928	box I.H 4	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Trustee term of office, Expiration of, 1927-	box I.H 4	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Carnegie Foundation, Use of principal, 1927-1928	box I.H 4	folder 7

Pension to employees, 1928-	box I.H 4	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Pension to Mrs. Elizabeth Ann Tollast Hamerschlag, 1928-	box I.H 4	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Carnegie Foundation, Grants, 1928-1929	box I.H 4	folder 10
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Closing the Andrew Carnegie Estate, 1928-1929	box I.H 4	folder 11
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Fund British dominion and colonies, 1929-	box I.H 4	folder 12
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Sale of steel bonds, 1929-	box I.H 4	folder 13
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Emergency unemployment relief, 1930-1931	box I.H 4	folder 14
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Guaranteed Mortgage, 1933-	box I.H 4	folder 15
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
Investment of funds, 1933-	box I.H 4	folder 16
Scope and Contents		
Root, Clark		
India, 1933-1981	box I.H 4	folder 17

Annuitants' Trust, Transfer of bonds, 1933-1971	box I.H 4	folder 18	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Clark			
Publications and controvesial matters, 1934-1935	box I.H 4	folder 19	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Clark			
Finance committee minutes, Transfer of stock, 1935-	box I.H 4	folder 20	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Clark			
General Motors Promissary Notes, 1935-	box I.H 4	folder 21	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Clark			
Authorized signatures, 1936-	box I.H 4	folder 22	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Clark			
Home Trust Company, Directors, 1936-	box I.H 4	folder 23	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Clark			
J.P. Morgan and Company, 1938-	box I.H 4	folder 24	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Clark			
Carnegie Foundation Pension Load Grant, 1939-	box I.H 4	folder 25	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Clark			
Custody of records, 1939-	box I.H 4	folder 26	
Scope and Contents			
Root, Clark			
Exhibition of American art in London, 1939-	box I.H 4	folder 27	

box I.H 4	folder 28
box I.H 4	folder 29
box I.H 4	folder 30
box I.H 4	folder 31
box I.H 4	folder 32
box I.H 4	folder 33
box I.H 4	folder 34
box I.H 5	folder 1
box I.H 5	folder 2
box I.H 5	folder 3
	box I.H 4 box I.H 4 box I.H 4 box I.H 4 box I.H 5

Scope and Contents

Grants from other donors, 1925-1939	box I.H 5	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
Smalley, Vincent		
Repurchase of stock, 1942-	box I.H 5	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
Smalley, Vincent		
Emergency rent law, 1945-	box I.H 5	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
Smalley, Vincent		
Investments in real estate, 1945-	box I.H 5	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
Smalley, Vincent		
New Jersey directors, 1945-	box I.H 5	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
Smalley, Vincent		
Witholding tax on dividends and interest, 1951-	box I.H 5	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
Stam, Colin		
Advocacy and lobbying, 1970-1981	box I.H 5	folder 10
Scope and Contents		
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan		
Lending of securities and opinion writing programs, 1971-1976	box I.H 5	folder 11
Scope and Contents		
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan		
Lobbying in political activities of tax exempt organizations, 1971-1990	box I.H 5	folder 12

Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan

Equal Employment Opportunity Commission of 1973, 1973-	box I.H 5	folder 13	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
set-asides, 1983-	box I.H 5	folder 14	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
Mexican Health Fdn., 1987-1991	box I.H 5	folder 15	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
Native American Science Education Association, 1988-1991	box I.H 5	folder 16	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
Studies on Health Care in Uganda, 1988-	box I.H 5	folder 17	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
Grants to foreign governments, 1988-	box I.H 5	folder 18	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
Phelps - Stokes Fund, expenditure responsibility, 1988-	box I.H 5	folder 19	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
Validity of electronic documents, 1988-	box I.H 5	folder 20	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
N.Y. State Judicial Committee on Minorities, 1989-	box I.H 5	folder 21	

Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan

Potential Grantees, New Procedure for investigating, 1989-	box I.H 5	folder 22	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
Association of Commonwealth Universities, 1990-	box I.H 5	folder 23	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
Association of Commonwealth Universities, 1990-	box I.H 5	folder 24	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
Henry J. Kaiser Family Foundation, 1990-	box I.H 5	folder 25	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
expenditure responsibility, 1992-	box I.H 5	folder 26	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
Mexican Health Foundation, 1993-1994	box I.H 5	folder 27	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
Forms 990-990-PF, 1995-	box I.H 5	folder 28	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
Personal services exception to self-dealing, 1997-	box I.H 5	folder 29	
Scope and Contents			
Sutherland, Asbill, and Brennan			
Salary raises for the Secretarial Clerical Group, 1951-1964	box I.H 5	folder 30	
Scope and Contents			
Wood, John			
Aqcuisition of Carnegie/Franks Papers, 1997-1998	box I.H 6	folder 1	

Amendments to Constitution, By Laws, Etc., 1911-1988	box I.H 6	folder 2
Amendments to Constitution, By Laws, Etc., 1911-1988	box I.H 6	folder 3
proposed lobbying regulations, 1986-1987	box I.H 6	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
Caplin and Drysdale		
Carnegie Fellowship Program - IRS Approval, 1998-1999	box I.H 6	folder 5
CCNY - IRS Determination Letter, 1927-1973	box I.H 6	folder 6
The Corporation and Its Counsel by Robert M. Lester, 1940-	box I.H 6	folder 7
Commission on College Retirement, 1983-1984	box I.H 6	folder 8
Consent and waiver of notice of special meeting of Board of Trustees, 1919-	box I.H 6	folder 9
Corporation Pension Policy - A History, D. Robinson, 1980-	box I.H 6	folder 10
Dept. of the Air Force Memo re: CCPDC, 1995-	box I.H 6	folder 11
Dissolution of the Home Trust Company, 1962-1984	box I.H 6	folder 12
Eaves - Carnegie Corporation's Minutes, 1935-	box I.H 6	folder 13
First Amendment to sublease between Carnegie Endowment and CCNY, 1994-	box I.H 6	folder 14
Form TX - U.S. Copyright Office (great transitions), 1995-	box I.H 6	folder 15
Handbook Re: Tax rules for voter participation by Section (c) (3) organizations, 1988-	box I.H 6	folder 16
Hudson United Bank - Release of Trustee, 1992-	box I.H 6	folder 17
Leases, 1944-1973	box I.H 7	folder 1
Leases and maps, 1919-1969	mapcase 14- D-6	
Leases, Correspondence Regardings, 1945-1988	box I.H 7	folder 2
Lobbying - advice from counsel, 1996-1998	box I.H 7	folder 3
Margaret Carnegie Miller - Irrevocable Trust, 1999-	box I.H 7	folder 4
Old Leases for Carnegie house, 1956-1971	box I.H 7	folder 5
Omni Shoreham Suite, 1993-1994	box I.H 7	folder 6
Omni Shoreham Suite, 1993-1993	box I.H 7	folder 7
Publication Amendment, 1931-1991	box I.H 8	folder 1
Reimbursement of expenses of spouses, 1973-	box I.H 8	folder 2

Retirement Plan, 1993-	box I.H 8	folder 3	
Role of Trustees (Trustee Terms), 1971-1993	box I.H 8	folder 4	
Secretary Office Contracts, 1991-1995	box I.H 8	folder 5	
Security Lending Investments, 1978-1986	box I.H 8	folder 6	
Self-dealing - military officer, 1995-1996	box I.H 8	folder 7	
Sublease with Nixon, Hargrave, Devons, and Doyle, 1994-1995	box I.H 8	folder 8	
Trustee Candidates, 1983-1988	box I.H 8	folder 9	
Trustee Candidates, 1991-1995	box I.H 8	folder 10	
Turning Points; Turning Points 2000 Trademark; License Agreement, 1997-1999	box I.H 8	folder 11	
Simpson Thacher & Bartlett Legal Counsel acknowledgement letter, 2002-	box I.H 8	folder 12	
Sage Realty Corporation - Lease for 437 Madison Avenue, floors 26, 27, basement, 1994-	box I.H 8	folder 13	
Advocacy and lobbying, 1995-1996	box I.H 8	folder 14	
Scope and Contents			
Patterson, Bellknap, Webb and Tyles; Dewey, Ballantine			
Summary of Foundation Provisions of the Deficit Reduction Act of 1984, 1984-	box I.H 8	folder 15	

Caplin and Drysdale

Series II: Microfilm, circa 1886-1977

Scope and Contents

Most of the original (paper) files represented in this series on film were discarded after they were filmed in the 1940s and 1950s. In a few instances, the files exist only on microfiche rather than microfilm. The 107 reels consist of correspondence files and index card files. They chiefly pertain to gifts and grants made by Andrew Carnegie and Carnegie Corporation for free public library buildings and academic library buildings. The reels also include files pertaining to grants-in-aid to individuals, gifts and grants to communities for church organs, and miscellaneous "General Donations."

Scope and Contents

In addition, Reels 41-42 (II.B) contain an index to the minutes of the meetings of the Corporation's Board, and Reels 90 and 91 (Subseries II.C: General Correspondence on Myrdal, "An American dilemma: the Negro problem and modern democracy") pertain to the Corporation study which resulted in Gunnar

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Myrdal's highly influential book, An American Dilemma. Reel 107 (II.D) contains General Ledger and Securities Cards.

Arrangement

This series is arranged in four subseries: Subseries II.A: Gifts and Grants Subseries; II.B: Index to Board Minutes Subseries; II.C: General Correspondence on Myrdal, "An American dilemma: the Negro problem and modern democracy"; Subseries II.D: General Ledger and Securities Cards

Digitized Material:

Digitized Material

Please note that the content of this series has been digitized and provided with item-level data in the Carnegie Project portal, found here: https://dlc.library.columbia.edu/carnegie If you are searching for specific city or person, you should try your search there first.

Subseries II.A: Gifts and Grants, circa 1886-1977

Title/Description

Instances

Subseries II.A.1: Libraries, circa 1886-1920s

Scope and Contents

Reels 1-39

Section II.A.1.a: Free Public Library Buildings

Scope and Contents

As a self-educated man and firm believer in popular education (his formal education ended at the age of twelve), Carnegie thought that access to books should be a part of the birthright of every youngster and that public libraries, still an innovation in American life, should be an indispensable civic institution. Carnegie and Carnegie Corporation spent \$56 million to establish 2,509 public libraries, of which 1,681 were in the United States.

Scope and Contents

The public library files are arranged by the name of the community to which the grants were made; the academic libraries by the name of the university, college or school which received the grant. The number of documents in each file varies widely. These documents include correspondence, completed applications and questionnaires, newspaper clippings, illustrations and building dedication programs.

Scope and Contents

United States and elsewhere, Reels 1-35

Great Britain, Reel 36

Aberdeen, SD-Arkansas City, Kan., 1899-1919 <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 1	reel 1
Armada, MichBeatrice, Neb. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 2	reel 2
Beaufort, SC-Boswell, Ind. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 3	reel 3
Boulder, ColoCaldwell, NJ <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 4	reel 4
Caledonia, OntCherokee, Iowa <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 5	reel 5
Cherryvale, KanColumbus, Ohio <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 6	reel 6
Columbus, WisDavenport, Iowa <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 7	reel 7
David City, NebDuluth, Minn. (first half) <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 8	reel 8
Duluth, Minn. (second half)-Enfield, Conn. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 9	reel 9
Englewood, NJ-Fort Fairfield, ME <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 10	reel 10
Fort Frances, OntGibbon, Neb. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 11	reel 11
Gilman, IllGreenville, Ill. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 12	reel 12
Greenville, Ohio-Hendersonville, NC <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 13	reel 13
Herington, KanHutchinson, Minn. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 14	reel 14
Idaho Falls, Idaho-Kitchener, Ont. <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 15</u>	reel 15
Klamath Falls, OreLehi, Utah	reel 16

<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 16</u>	
LeMars, Iowa-Los Angeles, Cal. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 17	reel 17
Los Gatos, Cal-Marion, Ohio <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 18	reel 18
Marion, Ohio-Milford, Ill. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 19	reel 19
Milford Junction, IndMount Vernon, NY <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 20	reel 20
Muizenberg, S.A. (Kalk Bay)-Newport, Ky. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 21	reel 21
New Rochelle, NY-Ocala, Fla. (first half) (Microfiche) <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 22	reel 22
New York, NY <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Carnegie Public Libraries, New York, NY</u> <u>Language of the Material</u> : English.	
Ocala, Fla (cont'd)-Oyster Bay, NY <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 23	reel 23
Pacific Grove, CalPetosky, Mich. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 24	reel 24
Philadelphia, PA-Preston, Minn. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 25	reel 25
Preston, OntRockford, Ill. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 26	reel 26
Rockford, Ohio-Salt Lake City, Utah <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 27	reel 27
San Anselmo, CalScottsburg, Ind. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 28	reel 28
Seabord Railway-South Omaha, Neb. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 29	reel 29
South Pasadena, CalSuperior, Neb. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 30	reel 30
Superior, WisTomah, Wis.	reel 31

<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 31	
Tooele City, Utah-Vinalhaven, ME	reel 32
Digital Object: Reel 32	
Vincennes, IndWaynesboro, VA	reel 33
Digital Object: Reel 33	
Webb City, MO-Winterset, Iowa	reel 34
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 34	
Woodbine, Iowa-Zumbrota, Minn.	reel 35
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 35</u>	
Aberdene, Wales-Woolwich, England	reel 36
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 36</u>	
Section II.A.1.b. Academic Library BuildingsUnited States	
Agnes Scott College-Howard University	reel 37
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 37	
Scope and Contents	
42 microfiche (Includes Biddle Univ.,now Johnson C. Smith Univ.)	
Juniata College-Oklahoma, Univ. of	reel 38
Digital Object: Reel 38	
Scope and Contents	
26 microfiche (Judson is out of order and follows Juniata.For Johnson C. Smith Univ., see Biddle Univ., Reel 37	
Otterbein College -Yankton College	reel 39
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 39	
Scope and Contents	
33 microfiche	
Section II.A.1.c. Promised But Lapsed (Reels 66E-68)	
Augusta, GaChillicothe, Mo.	reel 66E
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 66E	
Scope and Contents	
16 microfiche (Not in alphabetical order)	
Chisholm, MinnPetrolea, Ont.	reel 67

<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 67</u>	
Portage, WisYork, Pa.	reel 68
Digital Object: Reel 68	
Subseries II.A.2: Individuals, circa 1886-1947	
Individuals - Abbott, C.DYoe, J.H.	reel 44
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 44	
Scope and Contents	
Carnegie Corporation - Authorization Sheets Ending September 1947	
Subseries II.A.3: Church Organs, circa 1886-1920s	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence as to Gifts and Grants, U.S. and elsewhere	
Abington, MA-Athens-on-Hudson, NY	reel 45
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 45	
Atlanta, IllBeebe, P.Q., Can.	reel 46
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 46	
Scope and Contents	
Includes Bellevue, Beloit, and others out of alphabetical orde	
Bedford, PaBrooklyn, NY	reel 47
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 47	
Scope and Contents	
Bellevue, Beloit, and others out of alphabetical order are on 46	
Brooklyn, NY-Carrolton, Ky	reel 48
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 48	
Carrington, ND-Chicago, Ill. (cont'd on 50)	reel 49
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 49	
Chicago (cont'd)-College Point, NY	reel 50
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 50	
Columbus, Ohio-Donora, Pa.	reel 51
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 51	
Dorset, MassElmer, N.J.	reel 52

Digital Object: Reel 52	
Elmira, Ont., CanGainesville, Ga. <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 53</u>	reel 53
Galva, Illinois - Hartwell, Ohio <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 54</u>	reel 54
Harveyville, PaIndianapolis, Ind. <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 55</u>	reel 55
Indiana Harbor, IndLancaster, Pa. <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 56</u>	reel 56
Lee, MassLynchburg, Va. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 57	reel 57
McAdoo, PaMoorestown, NJ <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 58</u>	reel 58
Maytown, PaMoorhead, Pa. <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 59</u>	reel 59
Medford, N.JNewville, Pa. Digital Object: Reel 60	reel 60
Newark, N.JOxford, Mass. <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 61</u>	reel 61
Oxford, N.YPhiladelhia, Pa. <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 62</u>	reel 62
Philadelphia, PaPlainfield, N.J. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 63	reel 63
Pleasantville, N.JTemuka, N.Z. <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 64	reel 64
Scope and Contents Includes many files not in this alphabetical sequence	
Kingston, Jamaica, B.W.IRussellville [?] <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 65</u>	reel 65
Scope and Contents Includes several files pertaining to communities which begin with the letter S	
Rushville, Indiana-Schenectady, NY	reel 66

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Reel 66</u>

Village of Port Ewen-Silverton, Oregon <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 66A	reel 66A
Sioux Falls-Toluca <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 66B	reel 66B
Toronto-West Chelmsford (Microfiche and reel) <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 66C	reel 66C
Westchester, PennWorthington-Greene, Ind.	reel 66D

Subseries II.A.4: Universities, Colleges, and Schools, circa

1886-1940s

Scope and Contents

Digital Object: Reel 66D

Reels 69-78. Correspondence as to Gifts and Grants

Scope and Contents

Promised and made, reels 69-77

Scope and Contents

Promised but lapsed, reels 77-78

Acadia University-Carroll College <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 69	reel 69
Chatham Episcopal InstCornell College <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 70	reel 70
Cornell College-George Washington College <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 71	reel 71
Georgia School of TechKentucky College (39 Microfiche) <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 72	reel 72
Kentucky College-Montana College <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 73	reel 73
Montana College-Perkiomen Seminary (Includes Pennsylvania, Western College of) <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 74	reel 74
Pittsburgh, Univ. of-South, Univ. of <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 75	reel 75
South Carolina-Wesleyan College	reel 76

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Reel 76</u>

Digital Object. Iteel 70	
Wells College-Yale University	reel 77
Digital Object: Reel 77	
Alabama State Normal-MIT	reel 77
Digital Object: Reel 77	TCCI / /
Digital Object. Reel 77	
McGill UnivYoung's Female College	reel 78
Digital Object: Reel 78	
Subseries II.A.5: General Donations, circa 1886-1920s	
Scope and Contents	
Reels 78-86	
Am. Agri. Org. Society-Anti-Saloon League	reel 78
Digital Object: Reel 78	
Anti-Saloon League (cont'd)-Kingsley House	reel 79
Digital Object: Reel 79	
Legal Aid Society-YWCA	reel 80
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 80	
Birds of California-Yerkes, R.M.	reel 81
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 81	
Beecher Fund-Hospital for Joint Diseases	reel 82
Digital Object: Reel 82	
	1.00
Hornaday-National Federation	reel 83
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 83</u>	
National Federation (cont'd)-Pan Amer. Committee	reel 84
<u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 84	
Pan Amer. Committee (cont'd)-YMCA	reel 85
Digital Object: Reel 85	
- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

Subseries II.A.6. Orders for Payment of Gifts Andrew Carnegie to R.A. Franks, circa 1886-1915

Scope and Contents

Reel 43

Scope and Contents

Incomplete

See also: VI.A.1.b.Instructions to Franks

Orders for Payment of Gifts Andrew Carnegie to R.A.

Franks

Digital Object: Reel 43

Subseries II.A.7. Turn-downs for organs, library buildings,

art and music sets, 1923-1953

Scope and Contents

Reel 89

Turn-downs for organs, library buildings, art and music

reel 89

reel 43

sets

Digital Object: Reel 89

Subseries II.A.8. Cards, circa 1886-1977

II.A.8.a. General Donations - U.S. and Elsewhere

Acad. of Poli. Sci.-Zerdahelyr; Aberavon, England-

reel 86

Ytham Wells

Digital Object: Reel 86

II.A.8.b. Individuals - Abramovitz, Moses-Ziskind, J.J.

Scope and Contents

Reel 40

Individuals - Abramovitz, Moses-Ziskind, J.J.

reel 40

Digital Object: Reel 40

II.A.8.c. Free Public Libraries

Scope and Contents

Reels 86-88

Aberdeen, S.D.-Rutherford, N.C.

reel 86

Digital Object: Reel 86

Sac City, Iowa-Zumbrota, Minn.

reel 87

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Reel 87</u>

Scope and Contents

Also on microfiche

United Kingdom - Abercynon, Wales-Youghal, Ireland

reel 88

Digital Object: Reel 88

II.A.8.d. Church Organs, U.S. - Abberville, S.C.-Zionsville, Ind.

Scope and Contents

Reel 87

Church Organs, U.S. - Abberville, S.C.-Zionsville, Ind.

reel 87

Digital Object: Reel 87

II.A.8.e. Active Files Index, circa 1955-1977

Scope and Contents

Reels 92-103

Scope and Contents

These index cards represent an index with cross-references for finding relevant grants in Series III associated with a name, organization or acronym. There are also scattered references to trustees and staff files in Series I. Note that the cards only refer to files from circa 1955 to circa 1977.

Scope and Contents

The physical cards are found in series III.

A Better Chance - Breznitz, Shlomo <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 92	reel 92
Brian, Douglas - COPE <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 93	reel 93
Coogan, J. Daniel, Jr Elza, P.M. <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 94</u>	reel 94
Emanuel, Irvin - Goosen, Eugene <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 95</u>	reel 95
Gordon, Phyllis (Mrs. John D.) - Hu, Chang-Tu <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 96</u>	reel 96
Huang, Rayson L Koprowski, Eugene J. <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 97</u>	reel 97
Koranteng, E.K McCullough, David <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Reel 98</u>	reel 98
McCullough, Graham - Nicholson, Charles	reel 99

Digital Object: Reel 99

Nicholson, Hayden C. - Reif, Jane reel 100

Digital Object: Reel 100

Reif, Rita - Skinner, David B. reel 101

Digital Object: Reel 101

Skinner, Elliot - United World Colleges reel 102

Digital Object: Reel 102

Unity Capital Corp. - Zyyad, Hamza Busar reel 103

Digital Object: Reel 103

II.A.8.f. Cumulative Cards, circa 1916-1968

Scope and Contents

Reels 104-106

Scope and Contents

Cumulative cards represent Corporation grants with each card holding the name of organization, person, address, board or discretionary number, date of gift/grant, amount of grant and purpose. These cards were updated each time an organization received a grant or had a grant continued, providing an overall funding picture. The microfilmed cards here are cumulative to 1968. The physical cards in Series III are cumulative up to circa 1990.

Schools and Colleges Organizations Academy for Educational Development-Ceylon, Educational Development reel 104

Digital Object: Reel 104

Chamber of Commerce - Zoological Society of London General Donations - Academy of Political Science-Zerdahelyer; Honoraria and Travel Abbott - Glidden

reel 105

Digital Object: Reel 105

Goettsch - Zigler Old Promises by Andrew Carnegie to Colleges:Conditions not fulfilled and payments not made

reel 106

Digital Object: Reel 106

Subseries II.B: Index to Board Minutes, 1911 November 10 - 1946 September 17 Scope and Contents

Reels 41-42

Title/Description Instances

Abbatt, WmProposal Deferred	reel 41	
Digital Object: Reel 41		
Subisco College-Zoological Society	reel 42	
Digital Object: Reel 42		

Subseries II.C: Carnegie-Myrdal Study, The Negro in America: Correspondence and research memoranda for use in the preparation of Gunnar Myrdal's An American Dilemma, 1939-1953

Scope and Contents

Reels 90-91

Scope and Contents

Study informally referred to thoughout as Negro Study.

Title/Description	Instances
Committee on Selection, August 1940-February 1943 <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 90	reel 90
Fortune Survey, January 1939 to August 1943 <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 90	reel 90
Reviews <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 90	reel 90
Brown, Sterling A, 1939-1943 <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 91	reel 91
Bunche, Ralph J., 1939-1953 <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 91	reel 91
Cayton, Horace R., 1939-1942 <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 91	reel 91
Herskovits, Melville, 1939-1944 <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 91	reel 91
Guy B. Johnson, 1939-1944 <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 91	reel 91
Paul H. Norgen, 1939-1943 <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 91	reel 91
Richard Sterner, 1939-1951 <u>Digital Object</u> : Reel 91	reel 91
Stouffer, Samuel A. & Thomas, Dorothy	reel 91

Digital Object: Reel 91

Wilkerson, Doxey A. reel 91

<u>Digital Object</u>: Reel 91

Woofter, T. J., Jr. reel 91

Digital Object: Reel 91

Subseries II.D: General Ledger and Securities Cards, circa 1886-1930s

Scope and Contents

Reel 107 (Negative)

Title/Description Instances

General Ledger and Securities Cards reel 107

Digital Object: Reel 107

Series III: Grants, 1911-1994

Conditions Governing Access:

Conditions Governing Access

Description for Series III, grants, temporarily moved to separate finding aid: https://findingaids.library.columbia.edu/ead/nnc-rb/ldpd 16647888/

Scope and Contents

The Grants series contains correspondence, records of phone and in-person meetings, memoranda, and reports that document CCNY's grant-making and grant-monitoring activities, as well as the work carried out by grantees. While most of the subseries reflect CCNY's dealings with external institutions and individuals that received or applied for funding, this series (especially subseries A and C) also includes files for: organizations with which CCNY collaborated rather than supported (e.g. Ford Foundation), individuals and staff who worked with or for CCNY on several projects, and subject or geographic areas that reflect ongoing programmatic focus by the Corporation. Subseries A and C also contain files for the Corporation's grants for its own Program Development and Evaluation. Grant numbers are prefaced with a B (for board appropriation) or a D (for discretionary grant).

Series IV: Special Initiatives, bulk 1986-1999

[^] Return to Table of Contents

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Records of Corporation-led study groups and task forces, that were administered by the foundation's officers. See also III.A. Grant files.

Subseries IV.A. Carnegie Commission on Preventing Deadly Conflict (CCPDC), 1995-1999

Physical Description: 26 boxes

Scope and Contents

Carnegie Corporation of New York established the Carnegie Commission on Preventing Deadly Conflict in May 1994 to address the looming threat to world peace of intergroup violence and to advance new ideas for the prevention and resolution of deadly conflict. An operating program of the Corporation, the Commission is cochaired by Corporation president emeritus David A. Hamburg and Cyrus R. Vance, former U.S. secretary of state. It has a membership of sixteen eminent international leaders and scholars with long experience in conflict prevention and resolution. An Advisory Council, expert consultants, and experienced practitioners have assisted the Commission in its work.

Scope and Contents

The Commission has examined the principal causes of deadly ethnic, nationalist, and religious conflicts within and between states and the circumstances that foster or deter their outbreak. Taking a long-term, worldwide view of violent conflicts that are likely to emerge, it seeks to determine the functional requirements of an effective system for preventing mass violence and to identify the ways in which such a system could be implemented. The Commission looks at the strengths and weaknesses of various international entities in conflict prevention and considers ways in which international organizations might contribute toward developing an effective international system of nonviolent problem solving.

Scope and Contents

The Carnegie Commission on Preventing Deadly Conflict ceased operations in December 1999. Commission reports are still available for download on this site. The Conflict Prevention Project at the Woodrow Wilson International Center for Scholars builds on the work of the Commission. Goals of the Project include creating a forum for dialogue and exchange between policymakers, scholars and practitioners; contributing knowledge, experience, and suggestions for implementing conflict prevention strategies; and encouraging policy focus and coordination efforts in the conflict prevention communities.

Scope and Contents

From: http://www.wilsoncenter.org/subsites/ccpdc/index.htm

Title/Description	Instances	
Meetings 1-5, 20-Jul-95 - 27-Oct-95	box IV.A 1	folder 1-9
Scope and Contents		
Folder 8 restricted		
Meetings 5-6, 25-Oct-95 - 25-Jan-96	box IV.A 2	folder 1-9

Folder 9 restricted

Meetings 6-7, 23-Jan-96 - 24-May-96	box IV.A 3	folder 1-10
Meetings 7-8, 22-May-96 - 11-Jul-96	box IV.A 4	folder 1-8
Meetings 8-9, 9-Jul-96 - 25-Oct-96	box IV.A 5	folder 1-11
Scope and Contents		
Folder 10 restricted		
Meetings 9-10, 23-Oct-96 - 25-Oct-96	box IV.A 6	folder 1-6
Scope and Contents		
Folder 6 restricted		
Meeting 10, 23-Oct-96 - 25-Oct-96	box IV.A 7	folder 1-9
Meeting 10, 12-Jan-97 - 14-Jan-97	box IV.A 8	folder 1-4
Meeting 11, 12-Jan-97 - 24-Apr-97	box IV.A 9	folder 1-10
Scope and Contents		
Folder 7 restricted		
Meetings 11-12, 22-Apr-97 - 24-Apr-97	box IV.A 10	folder 1-7
Scope and Contents		
Folders 1 and 2 restricted		
Meeting 12, 10-Jul-97 - 11-Jul-97	box IV.A 11	folder 1-10
Scope and Contents		
Folders 5, 7, 8 and 10 restricted.		
Meeting 13, Jul-96 - May-97	box IV.A 12	folder 1-8
Final report drafts with commentary, May-97 - May-97	box IV.A 13	folder 1-4
Final report first draft, May-97 - May-97	box IV.A 13	folder 5-6
Final report draft with commentary of Tom Macdonald, May-97 - Jun-97	box IV.A 14	folder 1-2
Final report chapter drafts with anonymous commentary, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 14	folder 3-4
Final report final text draft, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 14	folder 4-6
Research materials for Prologue endnotes, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 15	folder 1-8
Research materials for Chapter 1 endnotes, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 15	folder 9-26
Research materials for Chapter 2 endnotes, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 16	folder 1-8

Research materials for Chapter 3 endnotes (notes 1-32), Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 16	folder 9-26
Research materials for Chapter 3 endnotes (notes 33-41), Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 17	folder 1-5
Research materials for Chapter 3, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 17	folder 6
Research materials for Chapter 4, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 17	folder 7-8
Research materials for Chapter 5, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 17	folder 9
Research materials for Chapter 6, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 17	folder 10
Research materials for Chapter 7, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 17	folder 11
Figure 1.1 Major Conflicts of the 1990s (worldwide), Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 18	folder 1
Figure 1.2 Population Projections, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 18	folder 2
Figure 4.1 UN Security Council Reform Matrix, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 18	folder 3
Figure 5.1 Stake of Business Community in Peace and Security, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 18	folder 4
Sidebar 1.1 Advances in health, Education and Governance, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 19	folder 1
Sidebar 1.2 Safe Water, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 19	folder 2
Sidebar 1.3 Emerging Markets, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 19	folder 3
Sidebar 1.4 Landmines, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 19	folder 4
Sidebar 1.5 Mozambique's Lost Generation, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 19	folder 5
Sidebar 1.6 World Bank Loans, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 19	folder 6
Sidebar 4.1 UN Register of Conventional Arms, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 19	folder 7
Sidebar 5.1 BBC's Democracy at First Hand series, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 19	folder 8
Table 1.1 Leading Suppliers of Major Conventional Weapons, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 19	folder 9
Table 1.2 World's Spending Priorities, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 19	folder 10
Table 6.1 Security Council Reform Matrix, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 19	folder 11
[Text] Boxes 1-12, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 20	folder 1-10
[Text] Boxes 12-31, 11-Sep-97 - 29-Sep-97	box IV.A 21	folder 1-19
Final report commissioner comments - Owen, Ramphal, Dayal, 22-Apr-97 - 26-Apr-97	box IV.A 22	folder 1
Final report commissioner comments - Owen, MacDonald, Evans, Dayal, Yaqub-Khan, Jul-96 - Jul-96	box IV.A 22	folder 2

Commissioner Comments: Major issues for JEH consideration, May-97 - May-97	box IV.A 22	folder 3
Trip draft: Commissioner Comments, Sep-97 - Sep-97	box IV.A 22	folder 4
Commissioners comments on draft final report, 29-Apr-96 - 12-Jul-96	box IV.A 22	folder 5
Final report commissioner comments on draft, 5-Apr-95 - 1/15/1996	box IV.A 22	folder 6
Final report general administration	box IV.A 22	folder 7
Autograph Folder	box IV.A 23	folder 1
Chatham House event, 14-Jun-99 - 8-Jun-99	box IV.A 23	folder 2
College Faculty Symposium	box IV.A 23	folder 3
Conventional Weapons	box IV.A 23	folder 4
Forum on the United States, Greece, and Turkey	box IV.A 23	folder 5
Hague Appeal for Peace	box IV.A 23	folder 6
London Launch: General Administration	box IV.A 23	folder 7
London Launch: General Followup	box IV.A 23	folder 8
London Launch: Invitations	box IV.A 23	folder 9
London Launch: Media, 8-Jan-98 - 8-Jan-98	box IV.A 23	folder 10
London Launch: Meeting folder, 22-Apr-98 - 24-Apr-98	box IV.A 23	folder 11
LA Launch, 26-Mar-99 - 26-Mar-99	box IV.A 23	folder 12
Media Symposium, 11-Sep-97 - 11-Sep-97	box IV.A 23	folder 13
Mediation Meeting	box IV.A 23	folder 14
London Launch: Statements	box IV.A 23	folder 15
New York Launch: General	box IV.A 23	folder 16
New York Launch: Invite originals	box IV.A 23	folder 17
New York Launch: Media, 5-Feb-98 - 5-Feb-98	box IV.A 23	folder 18
New York Launch: Meeting folder	box IV.A 23	folder 19
New York Launch: Statements	box IV.A 23	folder 20
New York Launch: UN correspondence, Jul-97 - Jul-97	box IV.A 23	folder 21
Report to the Board of Trustees	box IV.A 23	folder 22
Washington, DC Launch: Invitations, 9-Dec-97 - 9-Dec-97	box IV.A 23	folder 23
Washington, DC Launch: Meeting folder, 1-Sep-95 - 30-Sep-95	box IV.A 23	folder 24

Jane Holl: September, 1995 correspondence, 1-Oct-95 - 27-Oct-95	box IV.A 24	folder 1-2	
Jane Holl: October, 1995 correspondence, 1997-12-09	box IV.A 24	folder 2-4	
Carnegie Commission on Preventing Deadly Conflict - Final Report Launch - Willard Hotel, Washington, DC, 1997-12-09	box IV.A 25	folder 1-6	
Scope and Contents			
VHS, 2 tapes, 3 copies			
Carnegie Commission on Preventing Deadly Conflict - Arab News Network Coverage of the Final Report Launch, aired December 12, 1997 from London - Mohammed	box IV.A 25	folder 7-9	

VHS, 1 tape, 3 copies

Alami, Washington Correspondent

Draft: *Negotiating to Prevent Escalation and Violence*, ed. Zartman, William

box IV.A 26

Subseries IV.B. Carnegie Commission on Science, Technology and Government (CCSTG), bulk 1986-1995

Physical Description: 103 boxes

Title/Description	Instances	
General, 1987-1995		
Brochures and Handouts, undated	box IV.B 1	folder 1
Midpoint Reports, 1990	box IV.B 1	folder 2
Progress Report, 1991 December-	box IV.B 1	folder 3
Rationale and Work Plans, 1987-1992	box IV.B 1	folder 4
Recommendations and Summaries, 1993	box IV.B 1	folder 5
Slide Show, undated	box IV.B 1	folder 6
Clippings, 1984-1996	box IV.B 102	folder 1-4
Newsletter, 1994-1995	box IV.B 102	folder 5
Press Releases, 1988-1993	box IV.B 102	folder 6-7

Administrative, 1988-1996

Scope and Contents

agendas, minutes, related correspondence and memoranda, audiotape transcripts for the meetings

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

of executive committees, commission members, and staff; budget, policies and procedures. Boxes

Commission Meetings, 1988 May -1989 May	box IV.B 2	folder 1-6
Commission Meetings, 1989 November-1991 June	box IV.B 3	folder 1-5
Commission Meetings, 1991 June-1992 January	box IV.B 4	folder 1-4
Commission Meetings, 1992 June-	box IV.B 5	folder 1-4
Commission Meetings, 1992 November-1996 October	box IV.B 6	folder 1-5
Executive Committee, 1989 January-1990 January	box IV.B 7	folder 1-8
Executive Committee, 1990 March-1991 February	box IV.B 8	folder 1-9
Executive Committee, 1991 March-1992 April	box IV.B 9	folder 1-9
Executive Committee, 1992 May-1993 May	box IV.B 10	folder 1-9
Ausubel, Jesse: Correspondence, 1988-1992	box IV.B 11	folder 1
Beckler, David: Correspondence, 1989-	box IV.B 11	folder 2
Book Orders for Background Research Materials and List of Reference Materials, 1989-	box IV.B 11	folder 3
Budget Codes, 1989-1991	box IV.B 11	folder 4
Budget, 1988-1991	box IV.B 11	folder 5-7
Budget, 1992-1993	box IV.B 12	folder 1-2
Budget, Cumilative, 1989-1993	box IV.B 12	folder 3
Calendars and Workplans, 1990-1991	box IV.B 12	folder 4
Corporate Identity Design, 1990-	box IV.B 12	folder 5
Dissemination; Follow-up Strategies, 1992-2009	box IV.B 12	folder 6
Kirsch, David: Correspondence, 1988-1989	box IV.B 12	folder 7
Library Research, 1988-1989	box IV.B 12	folder 8
Logs and appointment books (11 vols.), 1988-1992	box IV.B 13	
Mailing Lists Memoranda, 1991-1992	box IV.B 14	folder 1
Mailing Lists, 1988-1993	box IV.B 14	folder 2-6
Mailing Lists, 1988-1993	box IV.B 15	folder 1-6
Meetings: Rockoff, Maxine; Robertson, David;Golden, William, 1990-1992	box IV.B 16	folder 1
Office Procedures, 1989-1990	box IV.B 16	folder 2
Office Space, D.C., 1991-1992	box IV.B 16	folder 3
Office Space, New York, 1989-1990	box IV.B 16	folder 4

Organization Charts and Staff Lists, 1990-1993 box IV.B 16 folder 5 Project Summaries, preparation, 1990- box IV.B 16 folder 6 Publications: Policies and Tracking, 1990- box IV.B 16 folder 7 Retreat Planning: Woods Hole, MA, June 1991, 1991- box IV.B 16 folder 8 Reports: Preparation and Dissemination, 1990-1993 box IV.B 16 folder 9 Staff Meetings and Memoranda, 1988 September-1992 box IV.B 17 folder 1-6 June Staff Meetings and Memoranda, 1992 July-1993 June box IV.B 18 folder 1-4 Task Forces, 1990-1991 box IV.B 18 folder 5 Tax-Exempt Status, 1988- box IV.B 18 folder 6 To-do Lists, 1990-1993 box IV.B 18 folder 7			
Publications: Policies and Tracking, 1990- box IV.B 16 folder 7 Retreat Planning: Woods Hole, MA, June 1991, 1991- box IV.B 16 folder 8 Reports: Preparation and Dissemination, 1990-1993 box IV.B 16 folder 9 Staff Meetings and Memoranda, 1988 September-1992 box IV.B 17 folder 1-6 Staff Meetings and Memoranda, 1992 July-1993 June box IV.B 18 folder 1-4 Task Forces, 1990-1991 box IV.B 18 folder 5 Tax-Exempt Status, 1988- box IV.B 18 folder 6	Organization Charts and Staff Lists, 1990-1993	box IV.B 16	folder 5
Retreat Planning: Woods Hole, MA, June 1991, 1991- box IV.B 16 folder 8 Reports: Preparation and Dissemination, 1990-1993 box IV.B 16 folder 9 Staff Meetings and Memoranda, 1988 September-1992 box IV.B 17 folder 1-6 Staff Meetings and Memoranda, 1992 July-1993 June box IV.B 18 folder 1-4 Task Forces, 1990-1991 box IV.B 18 folder 5 Tax-Exempt Status, 1988- box IV.B 18 folder 6	Project Summaries, preparation, 1990-	box IV.B 16	folder 6
Reports: Preparation and Dissemination, 1990-1993 box IV.B 16 folder 9 Staff Meetings and Memoranda, 1988 September-1992 box IV.B 17 folder 1-6 Staff Meetings and Memoranda, 1992 July-1993 June box IV.B 18 folder 1-4 Task Forces, 1990-1991 box IV.B 18 folder 5 Tax-Exempt Status, 1988-	Publications: Policies and Tracking, 1990-	box IV.B 16	folder 7
Staff Meetings and Memoranda, 1988 September-1992 box IV.B 17 folder 1-6 Staff Meetings and Memoranda, 1992 July-1993 June box IV.B 18 folder 1-4 Task Forces, 1990-1991 box IV.B 18 folder 5 Tax-Exempt Status, 1988- box IV.B 18 folder 6	Retreat Planning: Woods Hole, MA, June 1991, 1991-	box IV.B 16	folder 8
June Staff Meetings and Memoranda, 1992 July-1993 June box IV.B 18 folder 1-4 Task Forces, 1990-1991 box IV.B 18 folder 5 Tax-Exempt Status, 1988- box IV.B 18 folder 6	Reports: Preparation and Dissemination, 1990-1993	box IV.B 16	folder 9
Task Forces, 1990-1991 box IV.B 18 folder 5 Tax-Exempt Status, 1988- box IV.B 18 folder 6		box IV.B 17	folder 1-6
Tax-Exempt Status, 1988- box IV.B 18 folder 6	Staff Meetings and Memoranda, 1992 July-1993 June	box IV.B 18	folder 1-4
	Task Forces, 1990-1991	box IV.B 18	folder 5
To-do Lists, 1990-1993 box IV.B 18 folder 7	Tax-Exempt Status, 1988-	box IV.B 18	folder 6
	To-do Lists, 1990-1993	box IV.B 18	folder 7

David Z. Robinson Files, 1987-1996

Scope and Contents

Correspondence and subject files of David Z. Robinson, CCSTG [director]

Advisory Council, 1988-	box IV.B 19	folder 1
"Agenda Report" preparation [Science and Technology Agenda for the Nation), 1992-	box IV.B 19	folder 2
Auditors' Report, 1990-	box IV.B 19	folder 3
CCSTG Background, 1987-1989	box IV.B 19	folder 4
Consultants, 1989-1994	box IV.B 19	folder 5
Correspondence, Alphabetical:A-B, 1988-1994	box IV.B 19	folder 6
Correspondence, Alphabetical:C-S, 1988-1994	box IV.B 20	folder 1-5
Correspondence, Alphabetical:T-Z, 1988-1994	box IV.B 21	folder 1
Correspondence, Chronological, 1995-1996	box IV.B 21	folder 2-3
Haskins Committee, 1989-1991	box IV.B 21	folder 4
Memoranda, 1987-1993	box IV.B 21	folder 5
Report of Carnegie Corporation Board of Trustees, 1993-	box IV.B 21	folder 6
Retreat Summaries (Woods Hole, MA, June 1991), 1991-	box IV.B 21	folder 7

Chronological Correspondence, 1982-1993

Scope and Contents

Chronological correspondence with attachments. Contains some correspondence predating the origination of the commission. Partially duplicates

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

materials in Staff meetings and Projects. Activity reports have changed format into "Biweekly Communications" in 1991

Correspondence, 1982-May 1988	box IV.B 22	folder 1-8
Correspondence, 1988 June-1988 September	box IV.B 23	folder 1-6
Correspondence, 1988 October-1989 April	box IV.B 24	folder 1-7
Correspondence, 1989 May -1990 January	box IV.B 25	folder 1-9
Correspondence, 1990 February-1990 September	box IV.B 26	folder 1-8
Correspondence, 1990 October-1991 July	box IV.B 27	folder 1-10
Correspondence, 1991 August-1992 June	box IV.B 28	folder 1-11
Correspondence, 1992 July-1993 February	box IV.B 29	folder 1-8
Correspondence, 1993 March -1993 August	box IV.B 30	folder 1-5
Correspondence, 1993 September-1994 August	box IV.B 31	folder 1-3
Activity Reports, 1989 November-1990 June	box IV.B 31	folder 4-11
Activity Reports, 1990 July-1990 December	box IV.B 31	folder 1-6
Biweekly Communications, 1991 January -1991 December	box IV.B 32	folder 7-8
Biweekly Communications, 1992 January -1993 June	box IV.B 33	folder 1-5
Projects, 1986-1996		
American Association for Advancement of Science Annual Meeting Symposia, 1991-1993	box IV.B 34	folder 1-4
Scope and Contents		
For additional AAAS projects see S, T & Congress		
Cambridge Science Policy Seminar, Cambridge, MA, 1989-1990	box IV.B 35	folder 1
Carnegie Symposium on Science, Government and Economy, University of California in San Diego, 1988 March 28-1988 March 29	box IV.B 35	folder 2
Committee on Establishing and Achieving Long-Term Science and Technology Goals ("Kaplan Committee"), 1990-1991 April	box IV.B 35	folder 3-7
Committee on Establishing and Achieving Long-Term Science and Technology Goals ("Kaplan Committee"), 1991 April-1992	box IV.B 36	folder 1-6
Committee on Establishing and Achieving Long-Term Science and Technology Goals ("Kaplan Committee"), 1992-1993	box IV.B 37	folder 1-2

Committee on Science, Technology and Congress (John Brademas), 1988-1989	box IV.B 37	folder 3-4
Committee on Science, Technology and Congress (John Brademas), 1989-1990	box IV.B 38	folder 1-6
Scope and Contents		
OTA stuff goes here		
Committee on Science, Technology and Congress (John Brademas), 1990-1993	box IV.B 39	folder 1-6
Committee on Science, Technology and Congress (John Brademas), 1992-1995	box IV.B 40	folder 1-6
Committee on Science, Technology and Congress (John Brademas) - includes sets of background papers, 1990-1996	box IV.B 41	folder 1-7
Faculty Workshop on University Science and Federal Government, Massachusetts Instutute of Technology, 1991-	box IV.B 42	folder 1
Forum on Science, Technology and Government, Carnegie Instutution of Washington, 1993 April 1-	box IV.B 42	folder 2
International Activities - General, 1986-1989	box IV.B 42	folder 3-7
International Activities - General, 1990-1993	box IV.B 43	folder 1-3
Junior Discussion Group on Science, Technology and Government ("Younger Experts"), 1989-	box IV.B 43	folder 4
Meeting of Science Advisors to Heads of Governments (Science Summit), 1990-1995	box IV.B 43	folder 5-7
National Security Working Group (Ashton Carter), 1988-1993	box IV.B 44	folder 1-4
Personnel Studies - Committee on Scientists and Engineers in the Federal Government (Alan Campbell Committee), 1989-1993	box IV.B 44	folder 5-8
Scope and Contents		
OSEP review; supported by Office of Sci and Tech policy (OCEP) and OPM. "Personnel" studies include Dam and Campbell Committees, and Prune book		
Personnel Studies - Panel on Presidentially Appointed Scientists and Engineers (Kenneth Dam Panel), 1991-1992	box IV.B 45	folder 1-4

Overlaps with Campbell Committee. Under auspices of NAS/NRC

Personnel Studies - Prune Book 60 toughest science and technology jobs in federal government", 1990-1991	box IV.B 45	folder 5-7
Scope and Contents		
referred to as "Science 60". Also supported by Council for Excellence in Government.		
Personnel Studies - Prune Book 60 toughest science and technology jobs in federal government", 1991-1993	box IV.B 46	folder 1-4
Scope and Contents		
referred to as "Science 60". Also supported by Council for Excellence in Government.		
Science Policy Database (joint project with American Association for the Advancement of Science), 1990-1993	box IV.B 46	folder 5
Science Policy Seminar, University of California in San Diego, 1989-1990	box IV.B 46	folder 6
Science, Technology and the President Background Papers and Report, 1988-1993	box IV.B 47	folder 1-5
Scope and Contents		
PCAST		
Science, Technology in International Organizations: Needs and Opportunities form a U.S. Perspective (Multilaterals), 1988-1992	box IV.B 48	folder 1-7
Science, Technology in International Organizations: Needs and Opportunities form a U.S. Perspective (Multilaterals) - Subject Files, 1988-1992	box IV.B 49	folder 1-8
Seminar on Research and Higher Education, York, United Kingdom, 1989 August-1989 September	box IV.B 50	folder 1
Stanford Seminars on Health Care Issues, 1988-1989	box IV.B 50	folder 2
Task Force Environment and Energy ("E^3"), 1989-1990 July	box IV.B 50	folder 3-6
Task Force Environment and Energy ("E^3"), 1990 August-1992	box IV.B 51	folder 1-2
Task Force on Non-Governmental Organizations, 1988-1990 May	box IV.B 51	folder 3-7
Task Force on Non-Governmental Organizations, 1990 June -1991	box IV.B 52	folder 1-6

Task Force on Non-Governmental Organizations, 1992-1993	box IV.B 53	folder 1-5
Task Force on Organization of Federal Environmental Research and Development Programs, 1990-1992	box IV.B 54	folder 1-6
Task Force on Science and Technology and the States, 1988-1991	box IV.B 55	folder 1-7
Task Force on Science and Technology and the States, 1991-1992	box IV.B 56	folder 1-6
Task Force on Science and Technology and the States, 1992-1995	box IV.B 57	folder 1-5
Task Force on Science and Technology and the States State-Federal Technical Partnership, 1995-	box IV.B 57	folder 6-7
Task Force on Science and Technology and the States Ohio-	box IV.B 58	folder 1-6
Task Force on Science and Technology in Judicial and Regulatory Decision Making, 1989-1990	box IV.B 59	folder 1-7
Task Force on Science and Technology in Judicial and Regulatory Decision Making, 1991-1992	box IV.B 60	folder 1-7
Task Force on Science and Technology in Judicial and Regulatory Decision Making, 1992-1993	box IV.B 61	folder 1-7
Task Force on Science and Technology in Judicial and Regulatory Decision Making (includes background papers), 1989-1995	box IV.B 62	folder 1-6
Task Force on Science, Technology and Economic Performance (Robert Inman), 1988-1990 May	box IV.B 63	folder 1-6
Task Force on Science, Technology and Economic Performance (Robert Inman), 1990 June-1993	box IV.B 64	folder 1-6
Task Force on the Federal Role in Precollege Math and Science Education, 1988-1992	box IV.B 65	folder 1-5
Task Force on US Government Organization and Participation in Science and Technology for Development (TFDO), 1989-1991 January	box IV.B 66	folder 1-8
Scope and Contents		
Originated from Oct. 1989 workshop in Carter Center in GA; officially formed in Summer 1990		
Task Force on US Government Organization and Participation in Science and Technology for Development (TFDO), 1991 February-1991 June	box IV.B 67	folder 1-6
Task Force on US Government Organization and Participation in Science and Technology for	box IV.B 68	folder 1-6

and Participation in Science and Technology for Development (TFDO), 1992 January-1992 October Task Force on US Government Organization and Participation in Science and Technology for Development (TFDO), 1992 November-1993 February Washington Seminar Group on Science and Technology Coordination, 1989-1990 Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1988-1990 October Scope and Contents Workshop with Council of Foreign Relations in summer of 1990. Part of CCSTG "international activities" cluster, overseen by steering group (Nichols, Brooks, Rabinowitch (NRC), Roseblith (MIT)). Several T.F.'s Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1990 November-1991 November Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1991 December-1992 Workshop on Science, Technology and Democratic Process (Ezrahi), 1991-1992 People, 1986-1995 General, Resumes and Bios, A-Z Aberbach, Joel D., UCLA Department of Political Science, 1990-1992 Scope and Contents 3 1/2 disk removed Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b		
and Participation in Science and Technology for Development (TFDO), 1992 November-1993 February Washington Seminar Group on Science and Technology Coordination, 1989-1990 Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1988-1990 October Scope and Contents Workshop with Council of Foreign Relations in summer of 1990. Part of CCSTG "international activities" cluster, overseen by steering group (Nichols, Brooks, Rabinowitch (NRC), Roseblith (MIT)). Several T.F.'s Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1990 November-1991 November Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1991 December-1992 Workshop on Science, Technology and Democratic Process (Ezrahi), 1991-1992 People, 1986-1995 General, Resumes and Bios, A-Z Aberbach, Joel D., UCLA Department of Political Science, 1990-1992 Scope and Contents 3 1/2 disk removed Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b	oox IV.B 69	folder 1-7
Coordination, 1989-1990 Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1988-1990 October Scope and Contents Workshop with Council of Foreign Relations in summer of 1990. Part of CCSTG "international activities" cluster, overseen by steering group (Nichols, Brooks, Rabinowitch (NRC), Roseblith (MIT)). Several T.F.'s Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1990 November-1991 November Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1991 December-1992 Workshop on Science, Technology and Democratic Process (Ezrahi), 1991-1992 People, 1986-1995 General, Resumes and Bios, A-Z Aberbach, Joel D., UCLA Department of Political Science, 1990-1992 Scope and Contents 3 1/2 disk removed Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, b 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b	oox IV.B 70	folder 1-5
of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1988-1990 October Scope and Contents Workshop with Council of Foreign Relations in summer of 1990. Part of CCSTG "international activities" cluster, overseen by steering group (Nichols, Brooks, Rabinowitch (NRC), Roseblith (MIT)). Several T.F.'s Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1990 November-1991 November Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1991 December-1992 Workshop on Science, Technology and Democratic Process (Ezrahi), 1991-1992 People, 1986-1995 General, Resumes and Bios, A-Z Aberbach, Joel D., UCLA Department of Political Science, 1990-1992 Scope and Contents 3 1/2 disk removed Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b	oox IV.B 71	folder 1
Workshop with Council of Foreign Relations in summer of 1990. Part of CCSTG "international activities" cluster, overseen by steering group (Nichols, Brooks, Rabinowitch (NRC), Roseblith (MIT)). Several T.F.'s Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1990 November-1991 November Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1991 December-1992 Workshop on Science, Technology and Democratic Process (Ezrahi), 1991-1992 People, 1986-1995 General, Resumes and Bios, A-Z Aberbach, Joel D., UCLA Department of Political Science, 1990-1992 Scope and Contents 3 1/2 disk removed Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b	oox IV.B 71	folder 2-6
summer of 1990. Part of CCSTG "international activities" cluster, overseen by steering group (Nichols, Brooks, Rabinowitch (NRC), Roseblith (MIT)). Several T.F.'s Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1990 November-1991 November Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1991 December-1992 Workshop on Science, Technology and Democratic Process (Ezrahi), 1991-1992 People, 1986-1995 General, Resumes and Bios, A-Z Aberbach, Joel D., UCLA Department of Political Science, 1990-1992 Scope and Contents 3 1/2 disk removed Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b		
of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1990 November-1991 November Workshop and Report on Organization and Resources of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1991 December-1992 Workshop on Science, Technology and Democratic Process (Ezrahi), 1991-1992 People, 1986-1995 General, Resumes and Bios, A-Z Aberbach, Joel D., UCLA Department of Political Science, 1990-1992 Scope and Contents 3 1/2 disk removed Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b		
of the US Government for Science and Technology in International Affairs (USGI), 1991 December-1992 Workshop on Science, Technology and Democratic Process (Ezrahi), 1991-1992 People, 1986-1995 General, Resumes and Bios, A-Z Aberbach, Joel D., UCLA Department of Political Science, 1990-1992 Scope and Contents 3 1/2 disk removed Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association,	oox IV.B 72	folder 1-6
Process (Ezrahi), 1991-1992 People, 1986-1995 General, Resumes and Bios, A-Z Aberbach, Joel D., UCLA Department of Political Science, 1990-1992 Scope and Contents 3 1/2 disk removed Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b	oox IV.B 73	folder 1-4
General, Resumes and Bios, A-Z Aberbach, Joel D., UCLA Department of Political Science, 1990-1992 Scope and Contents 3 1/2 disk removed Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b	oox IV.B 73	folder 5-6
Aberbach, Joel D., UCLA Department of Political Science, 1990-1992 Scope and Contents 3 1/2 disk removed Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b		
Science, 1990-1992 Scope and Contents 3 1/2 disk removed Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b	oox IV.B 74	folder 1 through 4
3 1/2 disk removed Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, b 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b	oox IV.B 75	folder 1
Abraham, Kenneth S., University of Virginia Law School, 1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b		
1986-1988 Ahearne, John, Sigma Xi, The Scientific Research Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b		
Society, Executive Director, 1989-1990 Aldridge, Bill, National Science Teachers Association, b	oox IV.B 75	folder 2
,	oox IV.B 75	folder 3
Executive Director, 1990-	oox IV.B 75	folder 4
Allison, Graham T. Jr, John F. Kennedy School of Bovernment, Dean, 1988-	oox IV.B 75	folder 5

Alm, Alvin, Science Applications International Corporation, Director and Senior Vice President, 1989-	box IV.B 75	folder 6
Ames, Oaks, New York Academy of Sciences, Executive Director, 1991-	box IV.B 75	folder 7
Andrews, Richard, Environmental Management and Policy Program, Professor and Director, 1991-1994	box IV.B 75	folder 8
Appel, Adrianne, , Freelance Writer, 1993-	box IV.B 75	folder 9
Areen, Judith, Georgetown University Law Center, Dean, 1989-	box IV.B 75	folder 10
Armstrong, Anne, The President's Foreign Intelligence Advisory Board, Chairperson, 1990-	box IV.B 75	folder 11
Ashford, Nicholas, MIT Center for Technology, Policy and Industrial Development, Professor, 1989-	box IV.B 75	folder 12
Aspden, Jeanette, , Freelance Editor, 1991-	box IV.B 75	folder 13
Aspden, Philip, The Center for Research on the Information Society, Executive Director, 1993-	box IV.B 75	folder 14
Atkinson, Richard, University of California, San Diego, Chancellor, 1988-1994	box IV.B 75	folder 15
Augustine, Norman, Martin Marieitta Corporation, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, 1988-1994	box IV.B 75	folder 16
Auston, David, Townes Award Committee, Department of Electrical Engineering, Columbia University, Chairman, 1989-	box IV.B 75	folder 17
Ausubel, Jesse, CCSTG, Director of Studies, 1988-1993	box IV.B 75	folder 18
Scope and Contents		
5.25 in. floppy disk removed		
Ausubel, Jesse, CCSTG, Director of Studies, 1988-1991	box IV.B 76	folder 1
Ausubel, Jesse, CCSTG, Director of Studies, 1987-1994	box IV.B 76	folder 2
Ayres, Richard, National Resources Defense Council, Senior Attorney, 1987-1995	box IV.B 76	folder 3
Baer. Walter, The Rand Corporation, Deputy Vice President, 1991-	box IV.B 76	folder 4
Baker, William O., AT&T Bell Telephone Laboratories, Former Chairman of the Board, 1988-1989	box IV.B 76	folder 5
Barber, Raymond,, 1991-1992	box IV.B 76	folder 6
Barke, Richard P., Georgia Institute of Technology School of Public Policy, Associate Professor and Associate Director, 1990-1993	box IV.B 76	folder 7

Barnes, Harry, Foreign Service, Director General, Emeritus, 1989-1992	box IV.B 76	folder 8
Baumol, William J., C.V. Starr Center for Applied Economics, Director, 1989-	box IV.B 76	folder 9
Beckler, David, CCSTG, , Co-Director, 1988-1995	box IV.B 76	folder 10
Bement, Arden, Science and Technology TRW Inc, Vice President, 1992-	box IV.B 77	folder 1
Bender, Jonathan,, 1989-1994	box IV.B 77	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
5.25 in. floppy disk removed		
Bennett, Ivan, New York University Medical Center, Professor of Medicine, 1989-	box IV.B 77	folder 3
Berg, Clifford, Mutinational Legal Services, 1990-	box IV.B 77	folder 4
Berg, Richard K.,, 1990-1991	box IV.B 77	folder 5
Berger, Margaret, Brooklyn Law School, Associate Dean, 1990-1991	box IV.B 77	folder 6 through 8
Scope and Contents		
3 5.25 in. floppy disks removed		
Berger, Stanley S., The Hastings Center, President and Chief Executive Officer, 1989-	box IV.B 77	folder 9
Bernstein, Dave, Stanford University Center for International Security and Arms Control, Assistant to the Directors, 1988-1989	box IV.B 77	folder 10
Bess, James L., Department of Organizational Studies, New York University, 1988-	box IV.B 77	folder 11
Bimber, Bruce, The Brookings Institution, Research Fellow, 1990-1991	box IV.B 77	folder 12
Birnbaum, Sheila,, 1989-	box IV.B 77	folder 13
Blanchet, Carine, Council for Competitiveness, Distinguished Fellow, 1993-	box IV.B 77	folder 14
Blanpied, William A., University of California, San Diego, Visiting Scholar, 1988-1989	box IV.B 77	folder 15
Bloch, Erich, National Science Foundation, Director, 1989-1991	box IV.B 77	folder 16
Bloom, Justin, Technology International, Consulting Engineer, 1990-	box IV.B 77	folder 17
Blum, Larry,, 1992-	box IV.B 77	folder 18

Bozdogan, Kirk, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, 1987-1989	box IV.B 78	folder 1 and 2
Brademas, John, New York University, President, 1988-1995	box IV.B 78	folder 3
Brandon, Richard, Institute for Public Policy and Management, University of Washington, Sr. Research Associate, 1900-1991	box IV.B 78	folder 4
Branscomb, Anne, Harvard University, Research Affiliate, 1989-	box IV.B 78	folder 5
Branscomb, Lewis, International Business Machines Corporation, Vice President and Chief Scientist, 1981-1994	box IV.B 78	folder 6 through 8
Braun, Carol Moseley, Illinois, State Senator, 1992-	box IV.B 79	folder 1
Brennan, Troyen A., Brigham and Women's Hospital, Division of General Medicine, 1990-	box IV.B 79	folder 2
Breyer, Stephen, U.S. Court of Appeals for the First Circuit, Judge, 1989-1994	box IV.B 79	folder 3
Bromley, David Allan , Executive Office of the President, assistant to the President for Science and Technology, 1990-1992	box IV.B 79	folder 4
Brooks, Harvey, John F. Kennedy School of Government, Professor, 1988-1992	box IV.B 79	folder 5
Brown, Duncan, National Research Council, Staff Officer, 1992-	box IV.B 79	folder 6
Brown, George E., U.S. House of Representatives, Congressman, 1988-1993	box IV.B 79	folder 7
Brown, Harold, The Johns Hopkins Foreign Policy Institute, Chairman, 1988-1991	box IV.B 79	folder 8
Buchsbaum, Solomon J., Technology Systems, Senior Vice President, 1988-	box IV.B 79	folder 9
Burger, Edward, Institute for Health Policy Analysis, Director, 1989-	box IV.B 79	folder 10
Burton, Daniel, Concil on Competitiveness, Executive Vice President, 1990-1991	box IV.B 79	folder 11
Bush, President George, , United States President, 1990-	box IV.B 79	folder 12
Cannon, James M., American Agenda, Executive Director, 1988-1992	box IV.B 79	folder 13
Cape, Ronald, Cetus Corporation, 1990-	box IV.B 79	folder 14
Carey, William, Bureau of the Budget, Assistant Director, 1988-1993	box IV.B 79	folder 15

Carrico, Harry, Supreme Court of Virginia, Chief Justice, 1991-	box IV.B 79	folder 16
Carroll, James D., Center for Public Policy Education, The Brookings Institution, Senior Staff Member, 1990-1991	box IV.B 79	folder 17
Carruthers, Garrey E., State of New Mexico, Governor, 1990-	box IV.B 79	folder 18
Carter, Ashton B., Center for Science and International Affairs, Harvard University, Acting Director, 1988-1993	box IV.B 80	folder 1
Carter, Jimmy, , President, 1988-1992	box IV.B 80	folder 2 and 3
Celeste, Richard, State of Ohio, Governor, 1990-1993	box IV.B 80	folder 4
Chadbourne and Chadbourne,, 1994-	box IV.B 80	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
Technical and Environmental Services		
Charney, Elliot, National Institute of Diabetes and Digestive and Kidney Diseases, Scientist Emeritus, 1990-1991	box IV.B 80	folder 6
Chartand, Robert,, 1993-	box IV.B 80	folder 7
Chiles, Lawton, State of Florida, Governor, 1990-1991	box IV.B 80	folder 8
Clark, Marianne, National Governors Association for Policy Research, Program Director, 1992-	box IV.B 80	folder 9
Coburn, Chris , State of Ohio, Science and Technology Advisor, 1992-1993	box IV.B 80	folder 10
Colaire, Addison, Third World Educational Foundation, President, 1986-1993	box IV.B 80	folder 11
Coleman, William T., O'Melveny and Myers, Senior Partner, 1998-1990	box IV.B 80	folder 12
Cooper, Theodore, The Upjohn Company, Chariman and Chief Executive Officer, 1998-1993	box IV.B 80	folder 13
Costle, Doug, Vermont Law School, Dean, 1989-	box IV.B 80	folder 14
Cota-Robles, Eugene, Academic Advancement of the University of California, Assistant Vice President, 1988-1991	box IV.B 80	folder 15
Cunniff, Lois R., Lois Cunniff Productions, Chief Executive Officer, 1989-	box IV.B 80	folder 16
Cunningham, Kevin R., United States Army, Major, 1992-	box IV.B 80	folder 17
Cunningham, Michael, Carnegie Corporation of New York, Secretary, 1988-	box IV.B 80	folder 18

Curien, Hubert, ?, 1995-	box IV.B 80	folder 19
Daddario, Emilio, ?, 1990-	box IV.B 80	folder 20
Dam, Kenneth, IBM, Vice President Law and External Relations, 1992-	box IV.B 81	folder 1
David, Edward, EED Corporation, President, 1989-1992	box IV.B 81	folder 2
Deurinck, Gaston, European Center for Strategic Management of Universities, Chairman of the Board, 1988-	box IV.B 81	folder 3
Deutsch, John, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Department of Chemistry, 1990-	box IV.B 81	folder 4
Devons, Sam, Columbia University Department of Physics, 1988-1989	box IV.B 81	folder 5
Dimancescu, Dan, Technology and Strategy Group, Founder, 1986-1988	box IV.B 81	folder 6
Dimas, James, Public Health Foundation, Executive Director, 1992-	box IV.B 81	folder 7
Dix, Linda, National Research Council, 1990-	box IV.B 81	folder 8
Drayton, William, Ashoka Fellowships, President, 1988-1993	box IV.B 81	folder 9
Drell, Sid, Stanford Linear Accelerator Center, Professor and Deputy Director, 1988-1994	box IV.B 81	folder 10
Dreyfuss, Rochelle C., School of Law, New York University, Professor, 1988-	box IV.B 81	folder 11
Dukakis, Michael S., , Presidential Candidate, 1988-	box IV.B 81	folder 12
Edelman, Peter B., Department of Health and Human Services, Counselor to the Secretary, 1994-	box IV.B 81	folder 13
Edelson, Burton I., Johns Hopkins Foreign Policy Institute, Fellow, 1988-1991	box IV.B 81	folder 14 and 15
Edmundson, Kathryn, The Bond Market Foundation, Executive Director, 1989-	box IV.B 81	folder 16
Ehrlich, Thomas, Indiana University, President, 1988-1991	box IV.B 81	folder 17
Eizenstat, Stuart E., Powell, Goldstein, Frazer and Murphy, Partner, 1988-1991	box IV.B 81	folder 18
Elliott, E. Donald, Yale Law School, Professor, 1989-1992	box IV.B 81	folder 19
Ellwood, John, Hubert H. Humphrey Institute, Professor	box IV.B 82	folder 1
of Public Affairs, 1990-1991		

Esty, Elizabeth,, 1992-	box IV.B 82	folder 3
Evans, Daniel (Sen.), United States Senate, Senator, 1988-1991	box IV.B 82	folder 4
Evans, John, Rockefeller Foundation, Chairman of the Board, 1990-	box IV.B 82	folder 5
Ezrahi, Yaron, Department of Political Science, Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Professor, 1991-1992	box IV.B 82	folder 6
Feller, Irwin, Graduate School of Public Policy and Administration, Pennsylvania State University, Director, 1989-1992	box IV.B 82	folder 7
Finberg, Kenneth, Kaye, Scholer, Fierman, Hays and Handler, 1989-	box IV.B 82	folder 8
Finkel, Adam, Resources for the Future, 1992-	box IV.B 82	folder 9
Fleagle, Robert G., University of Washington, Professor, 1987-1988	box IV.B 82	folder 10
Fleming, Robben W., The University of Michigan, President Emeritus, 1991-1992	box IV.B 82	folder 11
Florida, Richard, School of Urban and Public Affairs, Carnegie Mellon University, Associate Professor of Management and Public Policy, 1991-	box IV.B 82	folder 12
Foege, William, The Carter Presidential Center, Executive Director, 1990-1992	box IV.B 82	folder 13
Ford, Gerald R., United States of America, President, 1988-1993	box IV.B 82	folder 14
Foster, John S.,. Jr., ?, 1989-	box IV.B 82	folder 15
Freeland, Richard M., University of Massachusetts, Dean, 1990-	box IV.B 82	folder 16
Fri, Robert W., Resources for the Future, President and Senior Fellow, 1990-1991	box IV.B 82	folder 17
Frieman, Edward, Scripps Institution of Oceanography, Director, 1989-1990	box IV.B 82	folder 18
Frosch, Robert, General Motors Research Laboratories, Vice President, 1988-1991	box IV.B 82	folder 19
Frosch, William A.,, 1990-	box IV.B 82	folder 20
Gage, Stephen, Cleveland Advanced Manufacturing Programs, President, 1991-	box IV.B 82	folder 21
Gardner, Richard, Columbia University Law School, Professor, 1988-	box IV.B 82	folder 22
Garwin, Richard, Center for Science and International Affairs, Harvard University, Adjunct Research Fellow, 1987-1989	box IV.B 82	folder 23

Gibbons, John H., Office of Technology Assessment, Director, 1989-1992	box IV.B 82	folder 24
Ginsberg, Douglas, U.S. Court of Appeals, Judge, 1991-	box IV.B 82	folder 25
Golden, William T., American Museum of Natural History, Chairman, 1949-1996	box IV.B 82	folder 26 and 27
Goldman-Rakic, Patricia, City University of New York, Professor, 1994-	box IV.B 83	folder 1
Goldenstein, Bernard, Graduate Program in Public Health, University of Medicine and Dentistry, Director, 1992-	box IV.B 83	folder 2
Gomory, Ralph E., IBM, Sr. Vice President for Science and Technology, 1988-1993	box IV.B 83	folder 3
Goodpaster, Andrew, Atlantic Council of the United States, Chairman, 1988-1993	box IV.B 83	folder 4
Gordis, Leon, Department of Epidemiology, Professor and Chairman, 1990-	box IV.B 83	folder 5
Grady, Robert E., Office of Management and Budget, Speechwriter, 1993-	box IV.B 83	folder 6
Graham, William R., Office of Science and Technology Policy, Director, 1988-	box IV.B 83	folder 7
Green, Harold, George Washington University, Professor of Law, 1988-	box IV.B 83	folder 8
Guthrie, Kendall, Annenberg School of Communications, University of Southern California, 1990-	box IV.B 83	folder 9
Hall, David, Foundation for Science and Technology, 1993-	box IV.B 83	folder 10
Halpern, Charles, Nathan Cummings Foundation, 1987-1989	box IV.B 83	folder 11
Hamburg, David, Carnegie Corporation of New York, President, 1988-1992	box IV.B 83	folder 12
Hauptly, Denis, United States Claims Court, Special Master, 1991-	box IV.B 83	folder 13
Scope and Contents		
5.25 in. and 3.5 in. floppy disks removed		
Healy, Bernadine, Department of Health and Human Services, Dire, 1990-1992	box IV.B 83	folder 14
Heimerman, Kathryn T.,, 1992-	box IV.B 83	folder 15
Hemily, Philip,, 1989-1990	box IV.B 83	folder 16

Henifin, Mary S., Department of Environmental and Community Medicine, Robert Wood Johnson Medical School, Adjunct Professor, 1993-	box IV.B 83	folder 17
Hensler, Deborah, Institute for Civil Justice, Research Director, 1989-	box IV.B 83	folder 18
Herken, Gregg, Space Sciences Department, National Air and Space Museum, Chairman, 1988-1989	box IV.B 83	folder 19
Hesburg, Theodore M., University of Notre Dame, President Emeritus, 1988-1994	box IV.B 83	folder 20
Holling, C. S., University of Florida, Arthur R. Marshall Jr. Chair in Ecological Sciences, 1991-	box IV.B 83	folder 21
Hornig, Lilli, Higher Education Resources Services, Senior Consultant, 1989-	box IV.B 83	folder 22
Howard, William, National Academy of Engineering, Senior Fellow, 1990-1991	box IV.B 83	folder 23
Hufstedler, Shirley M., Hufstedler, Miller, Kaus and Beardsley, Partner, 1988-1993	box IV.B 83	folder 24
Inman, Bobby R., Westmark Systems, Inc., Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, 1988-1994	box IV.B 83	folder 25
Jagan, Cheddi, Co-operative Republic of Guyana, President, 1994-	box IV.B 83	folder 26
Jasanoff, Sheila, Cornell University, Professor, 1989-	box IV.B 83	folder 27
Johnson, Rollin,, 1992-	box IV.B 83	folder 28
Juma, Calestous, African Centre for Technology Studies, Executive Director, 1992-	box IV.B 83	folder 29
Kafka, Steve, CCSTG, Intern, 1990-1992	box IV.B 84	folder 1
Kaplan, Helene L., Carnegie Corporation of New York, Chairman of the Board of Trustees, 1988-1993	box IV.B 84	folder 2
Karrh,Bruce, Safety, Health, and Environmental Affairs, DuPont Company, Vice President, 1990-	box IV.B 84	folder 3
Kates,Robert, The World Hunger Program, Director, 1989-1990	box IV.B 84	folder 4
Katz, James Everett, Network Systems and Services Research Laboratory, Bell Communications Research, Member, Technical Staff, 1990-1991	box IV.B 84	folder 5
Kearns, David, Xerox Corporation, Chair and CEO, 1990-1991	box IV.B 84	folder 6
Keller, Kenneth, Council on Foreign Relations, Consultant on Science and Technology, 1990-	box IV.B 84	folder 7
Kennedy, Donald, Stanford University, President, 1988-1992	box IV.B 84	folder 8

Ketcham, Robert,, 1992-	box IV.B 84	folder 9
Keynan, Alex, Rockefeller University, 1989-1993	box IV.B 84	folder 10
Scope and Contents		
See also Multilaterals T. F.		
Kiernan, Vincent,, 1993-	box IV.B 84	folder 11
Kodama, Mark, CCSTG - Washington, Intern, 1992-	box IV.B 84	folder 12
Kowolak, Mike,, 1992-	box IV.B 84	folder 13
Scope and Contents		
3.5 in. floppy disk removed		
Krepon, Michael, Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, Senior Associate, 1988-	box IV.B 85	folder 1
Lafollette, Marcel, George Washington University, Associate Research Professor of Science and Technology Policy, 1990-1991	box IV.B 85	folder 2 and 3
Scope and Contents		
2 5.25 in. floppy disks removed		
Leahy, D.G.,, 1993-	box IV.B 85	folder 4
Ledent, Sabra, , Consultant, 1991-	box IV.B 85	folder 5
Lederberg, Joshua, Rockefeller University, President, 1987-1993	box IV.B 85	folder 6 and 7
Lederman, Leon M., Fermi National Accelerator Laboratory, 1990-	box IV.B 85	folder 8
Lewin, David L., , Consultant, 1992-	box IV.B 85	folder 9
Lewis, Hal, University of California, Santa Barbara, Professor, 1988-	box IV.B 85	folder 10
Lewis, John P., Princeton University, Professor of Economics and International Affairs, 1989-1990	box IV.B 85	folder 11
Lindblom, Charles,, 1991-	box IV.B 85	folder 12
Locke, Paul, Center for Public Health and Law, Senior Environmental Attorney and Director, 1991-1992	box IV.B 85	folder 13
Scope and Contents		
Removed 1 5.25 in. floppy disc		
Long, Franklin, University of California - Irvine,	box IV.B 85	folder 14

Macdonald, Gordon, Institute on Global Conflict and Cooperation, University of California, San Diego, Professor, 1990-	box IV.B 85	folder 15
Magid, James I.,, 1990-	box IV.B 85	folder 16
Makhubu, Lydia, University of Swaziland, Vice Chancellor, 1990-	box IV.B 85	folder 17
Marcus, Steven J., Issues in Science and Technology, Editor, 1989-	box IV.B 85	folder 18
Marzotto, Antonette, ?, ?, 1991-	box IV.B 86	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
2 5.25 in. floppy disks removed		
Massey, Walter E., University of Chicago, Vice President for Research, 1988-1992	box IV.B 86	folder 2
Mathews, Jessica, World Resources Institute, Vice President, 1989-	box IV.B 86	folder 3
Mathias, Charles, State of Maryland, Senator, 1988-1993	box IV.B 86	folder 4
McBay, Shirley, Quality Education for Minorities, President, 1990-	box IV.B 86	folder 5
McCarthy, Kevin F., The Institute for Civil Justice, 1991-	box IV.B 86	folder 6
McCartney, Sheila, IBM, 1990-	box IV.B 86	folder 7
McGarity, Thomas O., University of Texas Law School, Professor, 1990-	box IV.B 86	folder 8
McGovern, Francis, University of Alabama Law School, Professor, 1989-	box IV.B 86	folder 9
McPherson, Peter, Bank of America, Executive Vice President, 1990-	box IV.B 86	folder 10
De Medici, Marino, , Interpreter, 1991-	box IV.B 86	folder 11
Merrill, Richard, University of Virginia Law School, Professor, 1988-1989	box IV.B 86	folder 12
Merrill, Stephen A., National Research Council, Executive Director, 1992-1993	box IV.B 86	folder 13
Merritt, Gilbert S., United States Court of Appeals, Chief Judge, 1992-	box IV.B 86	folder 14
Meserve, Richard, Covington and Burling, Partner, 1989-1991	box IV.B 86	folder 15
Minow, Newton N., Annenberg Washington Program, Director, 1989-	box IV.B 86	folder 16
Monahan, John, University of Virginia Law School, Professor, 1990-	box IV.B 86	folder 17

Mosher, David, Woodrow Wilson School, Princeton University, 1989-	box IV.B 86	folder 18
Mosier, Frank, British Petroleum America, President, 1992-	box IV.B 86	folder 19
Moss, Mitchell L., Urban Research Center, Director, 1988-1989	box IV.B 86	folder 20
Moss, Thomas, Case Western Reserve University, Dean of Graduate Studies and Research, 1991-1993	box IV.B 86	folder 21
Mottur, Ellis, , Consultant, 1991-	box IV.B 86	folder 22
Mowery, David C., Haas School of Business, University of California at Berkeley, Associate Professor, 1990-1992	box IV.B 86	folder 23
Natapoff, Alan, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Physicist, 1989-	box IV.B 86	folder 24
Nelkin, Dorothy, Department of Sociology, New York University, Professor, 1987-1991	box IV.B 86	folder 25
Nelson, Richard, Earth Institute, Director, 1989-	box IV.B 86	folder 26
Nichols, Rodney, Rockefeller University, Executive Vice President, 1988-1993	box IV.B 86	folder 27
Nitze, William, ?, ?, 1990-?	box IV.B 87	folder 1
Nyhart, J. D., Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Sloan School of Management, Professor of Management and Ocean Engineering, 1981-1988	box IV.B 87	folder 2
Odeen, Phillip,, 1990-1991	box IV.B 87	folder 3
Olivia, L. Jay, New York University, Chancellor and President-Elect, 1991-	box IV.B 87	folder 4
Olson, Steve, , Speechwriter, 1993-	box IV.B 87	folder 5
Omenn, Gilbert, School of Public Health, University of Washington, Dean, 1989-	box IV.B 87	folder 6
Oppenheimer, Ernest,, 1993-	box IV.B 87	folder 7
Ordway, Girard L., Environment and Safety Services, Senior Scientific Editor, 1989-	box IV.B 87	folder 8
Osipyan, Juriy, USSR Academy of Sciences, Vice President, 1990-	box IV.B 87	folder 9
Packard, David, Hewlett-Packard Company, Chairman of the Board, 1990-1992	box IV.B 87	folder 10
Pendell, Judith, Aetna, Assistant Vice President, Law Division, 1990-	box IV.B 87	folder 11
Perpich, Joseph G., Grants and Special Programs, Howard Hughes Medical Institute, 1990-	box IV.B 87	folder 12

Perry, William J., Technology Strategies and Alliances, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, 1988-1994	box IV.B 87	folder 13
Peterson, Terry K., Joint Business-Education Subcommittee of the South Carolina Education Improvement Act, Executive Director, 1988-1989	box IV.B 87	folder 14
Pierce, Catherine, District of Columbia Courts, Resource Development Specialist, 1992-1993	box IV.B 87	folder 15
Piskunov, Dimitry, USSR Academy of Sciences, Director, 1991-	box IV.B 87	folder 16
Plosilla, Walter, Suburban Maryland Technology Council, President, 1992-	box IV.B 87	folder 17
Poats, Rutherford, International Investment Services, Inc., President, 1990-	box IV.B 87	folder 18
Pollack, Herman, Graduate Program in Science, Technology and Public Policy, George Washington University, Professor, 1988-1989	box IV.B 87	folder 19
Porro, Jeffery D., ?, ?, 1992-1993	box IV.B 87	folder 20
Powell, Louis F. Jr., U.S. Supreme Court, Associate Justice, 1988-1990	box IV.B 87	folder 21
Powers, Charles W., Resources for Responsible Management, Partner, 1988-1991	box IV.B 87	folder 22
Press, Frank, National Academy of Sciences, President, 1988-1992	box IV.B 87	folder 23
Prewitt, Kenneth, The Rockefeller Foundation, Vice President, 1989-	box IV.B 87	folder 24
Price, Don K., ?, ?, 1975-	box IV.B 87	folder 25
Rall, David,, 1992-	box IV.B 88	folder 1
Ratchford, Thomas, George Mason Unversity, Professor, 1990-1995	box IV.B 88	folder 2
Rausch, Howard, Optical Society of America, Technical Director, 1993-	box IV.B 88	folder 3
Ravitch, Diane, United States Department of Education, The Assistant Secretary, 1992-	box IV.B 88	folder 4
Raymond, Susan Ueber, ?, ?, 1989-1992	box IV.B 88	folder 5
Resnick, Laura, Learning Research and Development Center, Co-Director, 1990-	box IV.B 88	folder 6
Reston, James B., New York Times, Senior Columnist, 1988-	box IV.B 88	folder 7
Revesz, Richard, School of Law, New York University, Professor, 1989-	box IV.B 88	folder 8

Rivlin, Alice M., The Brookings Institution, Senior Fellow, 1991-	box IV.B 88	folder 9
Rockman, Bert, The Brookings Institution, Senior Fellow, 1991-	box IV.B 88	folder 10
Roe, Robert A., US House of Representatives, 1988-	box IV.B 88	folder 11
Rogers, Paul, Hogan and Hartson, Partner, 1989-	box IV.B 88	folder 12
Rosenberg, Maurice, Columbia University Law School, Professor, 1991-	box IV.B 88	folder 13
Rosenblith, Walter, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Professor, 1989-1990	box IV.B 88	folder 14
Rosenfeld, Pat, Carnegie Corporation of New York, 1990-	box IV.B 88	folder 15
Rosenfeld, Stuart A., Southern Technology Council, Director, 1987-1988	box IV.B 88	folder 16
Rosenzweig, Robert M., Association of American Universities, President, 1991-1992	box IV.B 88	folder 17
Rostow, Elspeth, LBJ School of Public Affairs, Professor, 1989-	box IV.B 88	folder 18
Rotenberg, Marc, Computer Professionals for Social Responsibility, Director, 1990-1991	box IV.B 88	folder 19
Rothstein, Paul, Georgetown University Law Center, Professor, 1991-	box IV.B 88	folder 20
Rowberg, Richard E., Science Policy Research Division, Library of Congress, 1988-1989	box IV.B 88	folder 21
Rubin, Ephraim, Training America for Tomorrow, President, 1992-1993	box IV.B 88	folder 22
Ruebhausen, Oscar M., Debevoise and Plimpton, 1988-1989	box IV.B 88	folder 23
Russell, Avery, Carnegie Corporation of New York, Director of Publications, 1990-1991	box IV.B 88	folder 24
Russell, Louis, Rutgers University, Institute for Health, Health Care Policy, and Aging Research, Professor, 1989-1990	box IV.B 88	folder 25
Rutherford, James, American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1989-1992	box IV.B 88	folder 26
Rycroft, Robert W., George Washington University, The Graduate Program in Science, Technology, and Public Policy, Professor, 1988-	box IV.B 88	folder 27
Rymer, Pamela, U.S. Court of Appeals, Judge, 1990-	box IV.B 88	folder 28
Sagasti, Francisco, The World Bank, Division Chief, Strategic Planning, 1994-	box IV.B 88	folder 29

Saks, Michael J., University of Iowa College of Law, Professor, 1994-1995	box IV.B 89	folder 1
Salk, Jonas, Salk Institute, Founding Director, 1988-1992	box IV.B 89	folder 2
Salim, Richard, Department of Science and Technology, Government of India, New Delhi, Science/Technology Policy Consultant, 1987-1990	box IV.B 89	folder 3
Savage, James,, 1990-	box IV.B 89	folder 4
Sawyer, John, The Mellon Foundation, Retired President, 1989-	box IV.B 89	folder 5
Schaefer, John P., Research Corporation, President, 1992-	box IV.B 89	folder 6
Schaefer, Mark, Stanford in Washington, D.C., Faculty, 1990-1991	box IV.B 89	folder 7
Schmitt, Roland, Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute, President, 1990-	box IV.B 89	folder 8
Schuckman, Gregory, Fela Center of Government, University of Pennsylvania, 1992-	box IV.B 89	folder 9
Schwerin, Noel, Chedd-Angier Production Company, Series Produce, 1994-	box IV.B 89	folder 10
Shalala, Donna, University of Wisconsin-Madison, Chancellor, 1992-	box IV.B 89	folder 11
Shannon, Michael J., Michael Shannon Design Inc., President, 1989-	box IV.B 89	folder 12
Shapiro, Irving, Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher and Flom, 1989-	box IV.B 89	folder 13
Shapiro, Sidney A., University of Kansas, Rounds Professor of Law, 1992-	box IV.B 89	folder 14
Shapley, Willis,, 1989-1992	box IV.B 89	folder 15
Shultz, George P., Stanford University, Professor of International Economics, 1990-	box IV.B 89	folder 16
Sideman, Samuel, Technion, Professor, 1993-	box IV.B 89	folder 17
Singer, Maxine, Carnegie Institute of Washington, President, 1988-1992	box IV.B 89	folder 18
Skolnikoff, Eugene, Political Science Department, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Professor, 1988-1992	box IV.B 89	folder 19
Skopp, Lori, CCSTG, Program Assistant, 1991-1993	box IV.B 89	folder 20
Slate, William K. Iii, The Justice Research Institute, President, 1990-1993	box IV.B 89	folder 21

Smith, Bruce L.R., Center for Public Policy Education, The Brookings Institution, Senior Staff, 1989-1992	box IV.B 90	folder 1
Smith, Sharon P., Project on Faculty Retirement, Associate Director, 1989-	box IV.B 90	folder 2
Snow, Joel, Argonne National Laboratory, Associate Vice President for Research, 1989-	box IV.B 90	folder 3
Solow, Robert M., Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institute Professor, 1988-1993	box IV.B 90	folder 4
Sommer-Rottenberg, Doris,, 1995-	box IV.B 90	folder 5
Sponsler, George, , Attorney at Law, 1988-1989	box IV.B 90	folder 6
Staats, Elmer, United States, Comptroller General, 1970-1991	box IV.B 90	folder 7
Stefani, Laura,, 1993-	box IV.B 91	folder 1
Stern, Robert L.,, 1989-	box IV.B 91	folder 2
Stever, H. Guyford, National Academy of Engineering, 1988-1992	box IV.B 91	folder 3
Stine, Jeffrey K., Division of Engineering and Industry, National Museum of American History, Curator, 1990-1991	box IV.B 91	folder 4
Stotesbery, William, Westmark Systems, Inc., Vice President, 1990-	box IV.B 91	folder 5
Straf, Miron, National Research Council, 1990-	box IV.B 91	folder 6
Sununu, John, New Hampshire, Governor, 1988-	box IV.B 91	folder 7
Sward, Marcia, Mathematical Association of America, Executive Director, 1989-	box IV.B 91	folder 8
Tadmor, Zehev, Technion, President, 1995-	box IV.B 91	folder 9
Thornbubrgh, Richard, Institute of Politics, Harvard University, Director, 1988-1991	box IV.B 91	folder 10
Tiffin, Scott, ITMAF, President, 1989-	box IV.B 91	folder 11
Tisch, Albert, American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1991-	box IV.B 91	folder 12
Tukey, John W., Princeton University, 1989-	box IV.B 91	folder 13
van der Werff, Terry J., Seattle University, Dean of Science and Engineering, 1988-1989	box IV.B 91	folder 14
Viederman, Stephen, Jessie Smith Noyes Foundation, President, 1987-1992	box IV.B 91	folder 15
Wald, Patricia M., United States Court of Appeals, Chief Judge-	box IV.B 91	folder 16
Warran Datricia 1001		

	box IV.B 91	folder 17
Watkins, James D., U.S. Navy, Admiral, 1988-1991	box IV.B 91	folder 18
Watts, John H., Hampshire College, Chairman, Board of Trustees, 1989-	box IV.B 91	folder 19
Wayne, Stephen J., National Academy of Public Administration, Project Director, 1988-	box IV.B 91	folder 20
Weinstein, Jack, U.S. District Court, Chief Judge, 1989-1992	box IV.B 91	folder 21
Weisner, Jerome B., Massachusetts Institute of Technology, President Emeritus, 1988-1994	box IV.B 91	folder 22
Weiss, Charles, International Technology Management and Finance, Inc., Principal, 1989-1990	box IV.B 91	folder 23
Wells, William G. Jr., School of Government and Business Administration, George Washington University, Professor, 1990-	box IV.B 92	folder 1 and 2
Wharton, Clifton, Department of State, Deputy Secretary of State, 1993-	box IV.B 92	folder 3
White, Gilbert, Institute of Behavioral Science, University of Colorado, Professor, 1990-	box IV.B 92	folder 4
Whitehead, John, AEA Invenstors, Chairman, 1989-	box IV.B 92	folder 5
Whittemore, Gilbert, Harvard University, Professor, 1988-	box IV.B 92	folder 6
Widnall, Sheila E., Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Professor of Astronautics and Aeronautics, 1988-1991	box IV.B 92	folder 7
Willenbrock, F. Karl, Scientific, Technological and International Affairs, National Science Foundation, Assistant Director, 1988-1989	box IV.B 92	folder 8
Wilson, Kenneth, Department of Physics, Ohio State University, Professor, 1990-1994	box IV.B 92	folder 9
Wilson, Linda, Radcliffe College, President, 1992-	box IV.B 92	folder 10
Wolfe, Dael, Graduate School of Public Affairs, University of Washington, Professor Emeritus, 1989-1993	box IV.B 92	folder 11
Wood, Robert, Wesleyan University, Henry R. Luce Professor of Democratic Institutions and the Social Order, 1988-1990	box IV.B 92	folder 12
Wood, Robin, Wesleyan University, John E. Andrus Professor of Government, 1993-	box IV.B 92	folder 13
Wright, Christopher, , Science Affairs Analyst, 1981-1990	box IV.B 92	folder 14

Wyngarden, James, National Academy of Sciences, Foreign Secretary, 1990-1991	box IV.B 92	folder 15
York, Herbert F., Institute on Global Conflict and Cooperation, University of California, San Diego, Director, 1988-	box IV.B 92	folder 16
Young, Charles, University of California, Los Angeles, Chancellor, 1992-	box IV.B 92	folder 17
Zraket, Charles, Mitre Corporation, President, 1988-1991	box IV.B 92	folder 18
Zweig, Franklin, Georgetown University Program in Science, Law and Compensation, Director, 1990-	box IV.B 92	folder 19
Organizations, 1969-1995		
American Academy of Arts and Sciences, 1988-1989	box IV.B 93	folder 1
American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1988-1993	box IV.B 93	folder 2
American Ditchley Foundation, 1989-	box IV.B 93	folder 3
American Enterprise Institute, 1992-1993	box IV.B 93	folder 4
Association of American Universities, 1988-1989	box IV.B 93	folder 5
Brookings Institution, 1990-1993	box IV.B 93	folder 6
CEIP Fund, 1989-	box IV.B 93	folder 7
Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, 1993-	box IV.B 93	folder 8
Carnegie Institution of Washington, 1991-	box IV.B 93	folder 9
Center for Innovation Management Studies, 1990-	box IV.B 93	folder 10
Center for Strategic and International Studies, 1988-1989	box IV.B 93	folder 11
Center for Education Statistics, 1988-	box IV.B 93	folder 12
Coalition for Women's Appointments, 1992-	box IV.B 93	folder 13
Commission on College Retirement, 1989-1992	box IV.B 93	folder 14
Commission on Technology Education for the State of New Jersey, 1987-1989	box IV.B 93	folder 15
Environmental Defense Fund, 1992-	box IV.B 93	folder 16
Embassy of Czechoslovakia, 1989-	box IV.B 93	folder 17
Georgia Institute of Technology, 1988-	box IV.B 93	folder 18
Green Center, 1993-	box IV.B 93	folder 19
Institute of Current World Affairs, 1992-1993	box IV.B 94	folder 1
Institute for Health Policy Analysis, 1989-	box IV.B 94	folder 2

International League for Human Rights, 1988-	box IV.B 94	folder 3
Japan Society, 1989-	box IV.B 94	folder 4
Keystone Institute, 1988-1990	box IV.B 94	folder 5
Lane Education Service District, 1993-	box IV.B 94	folder 6
MacArthur Foundation, 1990-	box IV.B 94	folder 7
Manhattan Institute, 1991-	box IV.B 94	folder 8
McKinsey and Company, 1991-	box IV.B 94	folder 9
National Academy of Engineering, 1992-	box IV.B 94	folder 10
National Academy of Public Administration, 1969-1993	box IV.B 94	folder 11
National Academy of Sciences, 1988-1992	box IV.B 94	folder 12
National Commission on the Public Service, 1987-	box IV.B 94	folder 13
National Education Forum, 1991-	box IV.B 94	folder 14
National Research and Development Program, 1988-	box IV.B 94	folder 15
National Science and Technology Policy Organization, 1988-	box IV.B 94	folder 16
New York Academy of Sciences, 1988-1993	box IV.B 94	folder 17
New York Association for New Americans, 1990-1991	box IV.B 94	folder 18
New York Foundation for Senior Citizens, 1993-	box IV.B 94	folder 19
NYU Colloqium, 1989-	box IV.B 94	folder 20
Office of Scientific and Engineering Personnel, 1989-1994	box IV.B 94	folder 21 and 22
Office of Technology Assessment, 1988-	box IV.B 95	folder 1
Sigma Xi, 1989-1995	box IV.B 95	folder 2 and 3
Society for Industrial and Applied Mathematics, 1992-	box IV.B 95	folder 4
Southern Technology Council, 1989-	box IV.B 95	folder 5
Stanford University, 1988-1993	box IV.B 95	folder 6
Strategic Defense Initiative, 1992-	box IV.B 95	folder 7
Telecommunications Cooperative Network, 1989-	box IV.B 95	folder 8
Trickle Up Program, 1993-	box IV.B 95	folder 9
United Nations, 1990-1993	box IV.B 95	folder 10
University Corporation for Academic Research, 1989-	box IV.B 95	folder 11
U.S. Congress Office of Technology Assessment,	box IV.B 95	folder 12

Weizmann Institute of Science, 1989-1990	box IV.B 95	folder 13
World Resources Institute, 1988-1991	box IV.B 95	folder 14
Young Experts, 1988-1989	box IV.B 95	folder 15
Photographs, 1946-1992		
Photo Album I: CCSTG Events, 1990-1991	box IV.B 96	folder 1-2
Photo Album II: CCSTG Events, 1991-1992	box IV.B 96	folder 3-4
Photo Album III: CCSTG Events, 1992-	box IV.B 97	folder 1
Carter, Jimmy, Undated	box IV.B 97	folder 2
Contact Sheets, Undated	box IV.B 97	folder 3
Group Photographs, Undated	box IV.B 97	folder 4
Negatives, 1990-1992	box IV.B 97	folder 5
Oppenheimer, Robert, 1946-1963	box IV.B 97	folder 6
Science Summitt, 1991 October 6-	box IV.B 97	folder 7
Slides and Transparencies - Meadows and Wiser, Undated	box IV.B 97	folder 8
Staff Photos, Undated	box IV.B 97	folder 9
Task Force on US Government Organization and Participation in Science and Technology for Development (TFDO), 1990-1991	box IV.B 97	folder 10
AV and Digital, 1989-1993		
Dinner Meeting: Science and the Judiciary, 1989-01-17 <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 98	
CCSTG-Inman Meeting, 1989-01-25 <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 98	
ESTE Meeting, 1989-05-16	box IV.B 98	
Physical Description: audiocassette		
Inman Meeting, 1989-05-23	box IV.B 98	
<u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette		
Commission Meeting, 1989-05-24	box IV.B 98	
<u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette		
E.P. Task Force, 1989-11-12	box IV.B 98	
Physical Description: audiocassette		
Commission Meeting, 1989-11-13	box IV.B 98	

Physical Description: audiocassette	
Judicial and Regulatory Decisionmaking Task Force, 1989-11-17	box IV.B 98
Physical Description: audiocassette	
Intergovernmental Science and Technology, 1989-11-30	box IV.B 98
Physical Description: audiocassette	
National Security Issues, 1990-01-16	box IV.B 98
Physical Description: audiocassette	
Commission Meeting, 1990-05-01	box IV.B 98
Physical Description: audiocassette	
Program Discussion on Science Education, May 21, 1990	box IV.B 98
Physical Description: audiocassette	
Risk, 1990-08-14	box IV.B 98
Physical Description: audiocassette	
Carnegie Commission Meeting, 1990-10-30	box IV.B 98
Physical Description: audiocassette	
STG Commission Meeting, 1990-10-31	box IV.B 98
Physical Description: audiocassette	
Regulatory Subgroup, 1991-03-21	box IV.B 98
Physical Description: audiocassette	
Rulemaking Teleconference, 1991-04-18	box IV.B 98
Physical Description: audiocassette	
Rulemaking, July 8-9, 1991	box IV.B 98
Physical Description: mini	
Retreat [Woods Hole, MA], [June 1991]	
Workshop on Science, Technology, and Democratic	box IV.B 98
Process, 1991-07-11	
Physical Description: audiocassette	
States Task Force, 1991-09-10	box IV.B 99
Physical Description: audiocassette	
National Security Task Force Meeting, 1991-12-07	box IV.B 99
Physical Description: audiocassette	
Long Term Planning Committee Meeting, 1991-01-22	box IV.B 99
Physical Description: audiocassette	
Subgroup, 1992-03-11	box IV.B 99

Physical Description: mini	
States Tapes, Deerfield Beach, March 15-16,1992 <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 99
"For the Record" show, 1992-02-20 <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 99
States Task Force, 1992-03-16 <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 99
States Task Force, Washington, D.C., 1992-05-14 <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 99
Kaplan Committee Conference Call, 1992-06-09 <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 99
Commission Meeting, 1992-06-29 <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 99
Carnegie Commission Meeting, 1992-06-30 <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 99
Regulatory, 1992-07-09 <u>Physical Description</u> : mini	box IV.B 100
Carnegie Commission, 1992-11-30 <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 100
Carnegie Commission, 1992-12-01 <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 100
Kaplan Committee, 1993-01-22 <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 100
Carnegie Aspen, July 7-9, undated Physical Description : audiocassette	box IV.B 100
Colorado Room, undated <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 100
Commission Meeting, undated Physical Description : audiocassette	box IV.B 100
Economic Performance Meeting CIW, Feb. 6, undated Physical Description : audiocassette	box IV.B 100
Science and Technology in International Affairs Press Conference, undated <u>Physical Description</u> : audiocassette	box IV.B 100

Blaniped, William, "Crisis of Purpose", 57 min, undated

Physical Description: VHS, 2 copies	box IV.B 100
Collection of CCSTG Reports (ascii text, user copy on CD has been created)	box IV.B 101
Physical Description: 3.5	
Andrews.doc	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Agenda for the Next Administrator, 1992	box IV.B
Physical Description: 3.5	101
Aspen Commentary, undated	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Aspden, P. to D.C., 1993-01-08	box IV.B
<u>Physical Description</u> : 3.5	101
Auerbach, Joel D. "The Politics of Congressional Oversight of Science and Technology Programs", undated	box IV.B 101
Physical Description: 3.5	
Ausubel, Jesse, undated	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Bender, Jon, undated	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Berger, M.A. Carnegie Paper, undated	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Carnegie, 1991-06-26	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Carnegie, 1991-06-27	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Carnegie, June 27-28, 1991	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Carnegie Commission, undated	box IV.B
Physical Description: 3.5	101
Carnegie Commission Backup, 1991-04-10	box IV.B
Physical Description: 3.5	101
Carnegie Commission Meeting, undated	box IV.B 101

Ph	ysical	Descri	ption:	3.5

1 Hysical Description. 5.5	
Carnegie Commission Meeting Harriman, NY, June 29-30, 1992	box IV.B 101
Physical Description: 3.5	
Carnegie Commission National Interest Booklet, 1991-08-01	box IV.B 101
Physical Description: 3.5	
Carnegie Comission Rules, State Task Force, 1991-10-16	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Carnegie Commission Symposium AAAS 1991 Meeting,	box IV.B
1991-06-13 Physical Description 5 25	101
Physical Description: 5.25	
Carnegie Congress Report, undated	box IV.B 101
Physical Description: 3.5	101
Carnegie Stationary, undated	box IV.B
Physical Description: 3.5	101
Cunningham Dissertation Ezrahi Workshop, undated	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Educate, Correct, Topic2, Footnotes, August 29, 1991;	box IV.B
October 1, 1991	101
Physical Description: 3.5	
Environmental Law Institute, "Global Climate Change	box IV.B
and Congress: Examining Decion-Making in the Legislative Process, Sept. 15, 1991	101
Physical Description: 5.25	
Hauptley, Denis, undated	box IV.B 101
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Hauptley, Denis, undated	box IV.B
Physical Description: 3.5	101
Kowalek, Michael E. Task Force on Federal	box IV.B
Environmental Research and Development Programs, undated	101
Physical Description: 3.5	
Lafollette, Marcel. Aspen Essay, 1990-11-01	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Legal W[or]kb[ook]	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101

Physical Description: 5.25	box IV.B 101
Marzotto, Antonette, 1991-04-08	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Dhata Cualita	box IV.B
Photo Credits	101
Physical Description: 3.5	
Shapeley, 2008-04-03	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Shapeley Paper	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Wells Paper Car[negie] Com[mission]	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
THE IDEA OF THE ID	L 17/ D
Wells Paper Converted	box IV.B 101
Physical Description: 3.5	
Unidentified	box IV.B
Physical Description: 5.25	101
Unidentified	box IV.B
Physical Description: 3.5	101
Printed Material	
Enabling the future: linking science and technology to	box IV.B
societal goals: a report of the CCSTG. NY: CCSTG, 1992	103
(also in Series VIII.A Vol. 8)	
Environmental research and development: strengthening	box IV.B
the federal infrastructure. NY: CCSTG, 1992. (also in Series VIII.A Vol. 9)	103
Golden, William, T. ed., Science and Technology Advice	box IV.B
to the President, Congress and Judiciary, Pergamon	103
Press, 1988.	
Golden, William, T.; Blaniped, William, ed., Impact of	box IV.B
the Early Cold War on the Formulation of U.S. Science Policy: Selected Memoranda of William T. Golden,	103
October 1950-April 1951, American Association for the	
Advancement of Science, 1995.	
International environmental research and assessment:	box IV.B
proposals for better organization and decision making:	103
a report of the CCSTG. NY: CCSTG, 1992 also in Series VIII.A Vol. 10)	
New Thinking and American Defense Technology.	box IV.B
Second Edition. NY: CCSTG, 1993 (also in Series VIII.A	103
Vol. 11)	

Partnerships for global development: the clearing horizon. NY: CCSTG, 1992(also in Series VIII.A Vol. 12)	box IV.B 103
Risk and the environment: improving regulatory decision making: a report of the CCSTG. NY: CCSTG, 1993 (also in Series VIII.A Vol. 13)	box IV.B 103
A science and technology agenda for the nation: recommendations for the president and Congress: a report of the CCSTG. NY: CCSTG, 1992 (also in Series VIII.A Vol. 14)	box IV.B 103
Science, technology, and Congress: analysis and advice from the congressional support agencies: a report of the CCSTG. NY: CCSTG, 1993 (also in Series VIII.A Vol. 15)	box IV.B 103
Science, technology, and Congress: expert advice and the decision-making process. NY: CCSTG, 1991 (also in Series VIII.A Vol. 16)	box IV.B 103
Science, technology, and Congress: organizational and procedural reforms: a report of the CCSTG. NY: CCSTG, 1994 (also in Series VIII.A Vol. 17)	box IV.B 103
Science, technology, and government for a changing world: the concluding report of the CCSTG. NY: CCSTG, 1993 (also in Series VIII.A Vol. 18)	box IV.B 103
Science & technology and the president: a report of the CCSTG. NY: CCSTG, 1993(also in Series VIII.A Vol. 19)	box IV.B 103
Science, technology, and the states in America's third century. NY: CCSTG, 1992. (also in Series VIII.A Vol. 20)	box IV.B 103
Science and technology in U.S. International Affairs. NY: CCSTG, 1992. (also in Series VIII.A Vol. 21)	box IV.B 103
Task Force on Environment and Energy. E3: organizing for environment, energy, and the economy in the Executive Branch of the U.S. government. NY: CCSTG, 1993 (also in Series VIII.A Vol. 22)	box IV.B 103
Task Force on Judicial and Regulatory Decision Making. Science and technology in judicial decision making: creating opportunities and meeting challenges. NY: CCSTG, 1993. (also in Series VIII.A Vol. 23)	box IV.B 103
Task Force on K-12 Mathematics and Science Education. <i>In the national interest: the federal government in the reform of K-12 math and science education: a report of the CCSTG.</i> NY: CCSTG, 1993. (also in Series VIII.A Vol. 24)	box IV.B 103
Task Force on Nongovernmental Organizations in Science and Technology. <i>Facing toward governments:</i> nongovernmental organizations and scientific and technical advice: a report of the CCSTG. NY: CCSTG, 1993. (also in Series VIII.A Vol. 25)	box IV.B 103

Technology and economic performance: organizing the	box IV.B
executive branch for a stronger national technology	103
base: a report of the CCSTG. NY: CCSTG, 1993. (also in	
Series VIII.A Vol. 26)	
Wells, William G., Jr., Working with Congress: a	box IV.B
practical guide for scientists and engineers, American	103
Association for the Advancement of Science and CCSTG,	
1992.	

Subseries IV.C. Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development (CCAD), (bulk 1986-1996)

Physical Description: 85 boxes

Scope and Contents

Includes Task Force on the Education of Young Adolescents (TFEYA)

Title/Description	Instances	
IV.C.1: Files		
Chronological Files, 1986-06-01 1987-06-01	box IV.C 1	folder 1-7
Scope and Contents		
Washington office		
Chronological Files, 1987-07-01 1988-02-01	box IV.C 2	folder 1-8
Chronological Files, 1988-03-01 1988-08-01	box IV.C 3	folder 1-6
Chronological Files, 1988-09-01 1988-12-01	box IV.C 4	folder 1-4
Chronological Files, 1989-01-01 1989-08-01	box IV.C 5	folder 1-8
Chronological Files, 1989-09-01 1990-04-01	box IV.C 6	folder 1-8
Chronological Files, 1990-05-01 1990-12-01	box IV.C 7	folder 1-8
Chronological Files, 1991-01-01 1991-07-01	box IV.C 8	folder 1-7
Chronological Files, 1991-08-01 1991-12-01	box IV.C 9	folder 1-5
Chronological Files, 1992-01-01 1992-11-01	box IV.C 10	folder 1-11
Chronological Files, 1992-12-01 1993-10-01	box IV.C 11	folder 1-11
Chronological Files, 1993-11-01 1994-03-01	box IV.C 12	folder 1-5
Chronological Files, 1994-04-01 1995-02-01	box IV.C 13	folder 1-11
Chronological Files, 1995-03-01 1995-12-01	box IV.C 14	folder 1-11
Chronological Files, 1996-01-01 1996-06-01	box IV.C 15	folder 1-6
First Council Meeting Briefing Book, 1987-01-11 1987-01-12	box IV.C 16	folder 1

First Council Meeting Transcript, 1987-01-11 1987-01-12	box IV.C 16	folder 2
Second Council Meeting Background Papers and Briefing Book, 1987-06-29 1987-06-30	box IV.C 16	folder 3
Second Council Meeting Transcript, 1987-06-29 1987-06-30	box IV.C 16	folder 4
Second Council Meeting Meeting Summary, 1987-06-29 1987-06-30	box IV.C 16	folder 5
Third Council Meeting Transcript, 1988-02-01 1988-02-02	box IV.C 17	folder 1-2
Scope and Contents		
Three disks removed to digital series		
Third Council Meeting Briefing Book, 1988-02-01 1988-02-02	box IV.C 17	folder 3-4
Third Council Meeting Chronological File, 1988-02-01 1988-02-02	box IV.C 17	folder 5
Third Council Meeting Summary, 1988-02-01 1988-02-02	box IV.C 17	folder 6
Fourth Council Meeting Chronological File, 1988-09-29 1988-09-30	box IV.C 18	folder 1
Fourth Council Meeting Briefing Book, 1988-09-29 1988-09-30	box IV.C 18	folder 2
Fourth Council Meeting Transcript, 1988-09-29	box IV.C 18	folder 3-4
Fourth Council Meeting Transcript, 1988-09-30	box IV.C 18	folder 5
Fifth Council Meeting Chronological File, 1989-10-12 1989-10-13	box IV.C 19	folder 1
Fifth Council Meeting Transcript, 1989-10-12	box IV.C 19	folder 2-3
Fifth Council Meeting Transcript, 1989-10-13	box IV.C 19	folder 4
Fifth Council Meeting Briefing Book, 1989-10-12 1989-10-13	box IV.C 19	folder 5-6
Sixth Council Meeting Chronolocial File, 1990-10-15 1990-10-16	box IV.C 20	folder 1
Sixth Council Meeting Transcript, 1990-10-15	box IV.C 20	folder 2-3
Sixth Council Meeting Dinner Session Transcript, 1990-10-15	box IV.C 20	folder 4
Sixth Council Meeting Transcript, 1990-10-16	box IV.C 20	folder 5
Sixth Council Meeting Briefing Book, 1990-10-15 1990-10-16	box IV.C 20	folder 6

Seventh Council Meeting Transcript, 1991-11-14 Seventh Council Meeting Transcript, 1991-11-15 Seventh Council Meeting Briefing Book, 1991-11-14 1991-11-15 Eighth Council Meeting Transcript, 1993-06-24 Eighth Council Meeting Evening Session Transcript, 1993-06-24 Eighth Council Meeting Transcript, 1993-06-25	box IV.C 21 box IV.C 21 box IV.C 21 box IV.C 22 box IV.C 22	folder 1-2 folder 3 folder 4-5 folder 1-2
Seventh Council Meeting Briefing Book, 1991-11-14 1991-11-15 Eighth Council Meeting Transcript, 1993-06-24 Eighth Council Meeting Evening Session Transcript, 1993-06-24	box IV.C 21	folder 4-5
1991-11-15 Eighth Council Meeting Transcript, 1993-06-24 Eighth Council Meeting Evening Session Transcript, 1993-06-24	box IV.C 22	
Eighth Council Meeting Evening Session Transcript, 1993-06-24		folder 1-2
1993-06-24	box IV.C 22	
Eighth Council Meeting Transcript, 1993-06-25		folder 3
	box IV.C 22	folder 4
Eighth Council Meeting Briefing Book, 1993-06-24 1993-06-25	box IV.C 22	folder 5-6
Ninth Council Meeting Chronological File, 1995-10-12 1995-10-13	box IV.C 22	folder 7
Ninth Council Meeting Transcript, 1995-10-13	box IV.C 22	folder 8
Ninth Council Meeting Great Transitions Transcript, 1995-10-12	box IV.C 22	folder 9
Ninth Council Meeting Great Transitions Transcript, 1995-10-13	box IV.C 22	folder 10
Working Group Meetings 1987, 1987-01-29 1987-11-20	box IV.C 23	folder 1
Working Group Meetings 1988, 1988-02-04 1988-11-10	box IV.C 23	folder 2
Working Group Meetings 1989, 1989-01-17 1989-12-11	box IV.C 23	folder 3-4
Working Group Meetings 1990, 1990-04-09 1990-05-10	box IV.C 23	folder 5
Program Meetings 1991, 1991-06-14 1991-08-29	box IV.C 23	folder 6
Working Group Meetings 1991, 1991-01-31 1991-03-01	box IV.C 23	folder 7
Working Group Meetings 1992, 1992-01-08 1992-11-24	box IV.C 23	folder 8
Concluding Report of Council 1993, 1993-02-25 1993-09-27	box IV.C 23	folder 9
Concluding Report of Council 1994, 1994-03-17 1994-12-09	box IV.C 23	folder 10
Concluding Report of Council 1995, 1995-03-08 1995-10-12	box IV.C 23	folder 11

Chronological History of CCAD, 1990-05-24 1992-04-14 IV.C.2.a: Members Membership Rejects box IV.C 26 folder 1 Brodie, H. Keith H. box IV.C 26 folder 2 Crim, Alonzo A. box IV.C 26 folder 3	
Membership Rejects box IV.C 26 folder 1 Brodie, H. Keith H. box IV.C 26 folder 2 Crim, Alonzo A. box IV.C 26 folder 3	
Brodie, H. Keith H. box IV.C 26 folder 2 Crim, Alonzo A. box IV.C 26 folder 3	
Crim, Alonzo A. box IV.C 26 folder 3	
0.1 NO.1 17	
Cohen, Michael I. box IV.C 26 folder 4	
Dukakis, Michael box IV.C 26 folder 5	
Gray, William H. box IV.C 26 folder 6	
Hamburg, Beatrix H. box IV.C 26 folder 7	
Hayes-Bautista, David E. box IV.C 26 folder 8	
Hechinger, Fred M. box IV.C 26 folder 9	
Hornbeck, David box IV.C 26 folder 10	
Inouye, Daniel K. box IV.C 26 folder 11-13	
Inouye, Daniel K. box IV.C 27 folder 1-6	
Appropriation Bill, 1993 Jessar, Richard box IV.C 28 folder 1	
Jessar, Richard box IV.C 28 folder 1	
Jeffords, James box IV.C 28 folder 2	
Kaplan, Helene L. box IV.C 28 folder 3	
Kassebaum, Nancy L. box IV.C 28 folder 4	
Kean, Thomas H. box IV.C 28 folder 5	
Koppel, Ted box IV.C 28 folder 6	
11 /	
La Fontaine, Hernan box IV.C 29 folder 1	
La Fontaine, Hernan box IV.C 29 folder 1	
La Fontaine, Hernan box IV.C 29 folder 1 Maccoby, Eleanor box IV.C 29 folder 2	
La Fontaine, Hernan box IV.C 29 folder 1 Maccoby, Eleanor box IV.C 29 folder 2 Marshall, Ray box IV.C 29 folder 3	
La Fontaine, Hernan box IV.C 29 folder 1 Maccoby, Eleanor box IV.C 29 folder 2 Marshall, Ray box IV.C 29 folder 3 Richmond, Julius B. box IV.C 29 folder 4	
La Fontaine, Hernan box IV.C 29 folder 1 Maccoby, Eleanor box IV.C 29 folder 2 Marshall, Ray box IV.C 29 folder 3 Richmond, Julius B. box IV.C 29 folder 4 Robbins, Frederick C. box IV.C 29 folder 5	
La Fontaine, Hernan box IV.C 29 folder 1 Maccoby, Eleanor box IV.C 29 folder 2 Marshall, Ray box IV.C 29 folder 3 Richmond, Julius B. box IV.C 29 folder 4 Robbins, Frederick C. box IV.C 29 folder 5 Smith, Kenneth B. box IV.C 29 folder 6	

Masting Doutisingsto I :- +- 1000 1000	how 11/ C 20	foldor 1 0
Meeting Participants Lists, 1986-1992	box IV.C 30	folder 1-2
CCAD Consultants, 1987-02-13 1990-12-11	box IV.C 30	folder 3
CCAD Task Force Consultants, 1988-07-04 1988-12-14	box IV.C 30	folder 4
Angle, Martha	box IV.C 30	folder 5
Anglin, Trina	box IV.C 30	folder 6
Blackburn, Sara	box IV.C 30	folder 7
Bregman, Mark	box IV.C 30	folder 8
Broering, Jeannette	box IV.C 30	folder 9
Falco, Mathea	box IV.C 30	folder 10
Foote, Joseph	box IV.C 30	folder 11
Greenberg, Bradley S.	box IV.C 30	folder 12
Hechinger, Fred M.	box IV.C 30	folder 13
Hirsch, Donald	box IV.C 30	folder 14
Hollywood Policy Center Foundation	box IV.C 30	folder 15
Irwin, Charles	box IV.C 30	folder 16
Klerman, Lorraine	box IV.C 30	folder 17
Lester, Trisha	box IV.C 30	folder 18
MacDonald, Mary	box IV.C 30	folder 19
S.W. Morris and Company	box IV.C 30	folder 20
Pender, Nola J.	box IV.C 30	folder 21
Petersen, Anne C.	box IV.C 30	folder 22
Townsend, Leslie	box IV.C 30	folder 23
Wilson, Pamela	box IV.C 30	folder 24
Zaslow, Martha	box IV.C 30	folder 25
V.C.3: Fateful Choices 1992		
Project File, 1991-01-01 1992-04-01	box IV.C 31	folder 1
Covariation of Problem Behaviors, 1987-11-01	box IV.C 31	folder 2
Publication Materials - Hill and Wang, 1991-08-01 1991-12-01	box IV.C 31	folder 3
Press Briefing Transcript, 1992-04-13	box IV.C 31	folder 4
Dissemination, 1992-06-01	box IV.C 31	folder 5

Media Outreach - Greer, Margolis, Mitchell and Grunwald, 1991-10-01 1992-04-01	box IV.C 31	folder 6
Press Release, 1992-02-01 1992-05-01	box IV.C 31	folder 7
Press Clippings, 1992-04-13 1992-07-30	box IV.C 31	folder 8
IV.C.3: Great Transitions		
Research Application - Journal for Research on Adolescents, 1991-06-18	box IV.C 32	folder 1
Clippings - Chronicle of Higher Education, 1991-06-18	box IV.C 32	folder 2
Community Scribes - Comments, 1994-1995	box IV.C 32	folder 3
CCAD - Followup, 1995	box IV.C 32	folder 4
Concluding Draft Report, 1995	box IV.C 32	folder 5
Draft Comments, 1995	box IV.C 32	folder 6
CCAD Working Group, 1992-1996	box IV.C 32	folder 7
Beatrix A. Hamburg Comments, 1995	box IV.C 32	folder 8
Press Release Comments, 1995	box IV.C 32	folder 9
Press Clippings, 1995	box IV.C 33	folder 1
Contact List, undated	box IV.C 33	folder 2
Materials for Participants of the Great Transitions Conference, 1995	box IV.C 33	folder 3
Final Draft of the Concluding Report, 1995	box IV.C 33	folder 4
Media Relations, 1994-1995	box IV.C 33	folder 5
Great Transitions, 1995	box IV.C 33	folder 6
Preparing Adolescents for a New Century - Press Clippings, 1995-1996	box IV.C 33	folder 7
IV.C.4: OTA		
Chronology, 1984	box IV.C 34	folder 1-2
Administration, 1988-1989	box IV.C 34	folder 3
Adolescent Health, 1990-1991	box IV.C 34	folder 4
Adolescent Health - Budget and Cooperative Agreement, 1988-1989	box IV.C 34	folder 5
Adolescent Health Project Report, 1990	box IV.C 34	folder 6
Adolescent Health Service Delivery, 1989	box IV.C 34	folder 7
Advisory Board Meetings, 1988-1989	box IV.C 34	folder 8
Advisory Panel Meeting, 1990	box IV.C 34	folder 9

LaRue Allen, 1989 box IV.C 34 folder 10			
Lois Bergeisin, 1989-1990 box IV.C 35 folder 2	LaRue Allen, 1989	box IV.C 34	folder 10
Commissioned Papers, 1989 box IV.C 35 folder 3 The Federal Role in Adolescent Health, 1989 box IV.C 35 folder 4 Health Promotion Consultation, 1990 box IV.C 35 folder 5 Fred Hechinger Project, 1991-1992 box IV.C 35 folder 6 Indian Adolescents - Mental Health, 1989 box IV.C 35 folder 7 Potential Survey on Adolescents, 1989-1990 box IV.C 35 folder 8 Release, 1991-1992 box IV.C 36 folder 1-2 Report Materials, 1990 box IV.C 36 folder 3 Report Press Clips, 1991 box IV.C 36 folder 4-5 Request for Supplemental Funds, 1988 box IV.C 37 folder 1 Andrea Selarz, 1988-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 2 Study of Adolescent Problems, 1988-1989 box IV.C 37 folder 3 Testimony of Denise Dougherty before Senate Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 4 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 5 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) box IV.C 38 IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 - 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 - 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 - 1994-05-01 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 - 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 - 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 - 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9	Trina Anglin, 1989-1991	box IV.C 35	folder 1
The Federal Role in Adolescent Health, 1989 box IV.C 35 folder 4 Health Promotion Consultation, 1990 box IV.C 35 folder 5 Fred Hechinger Project, 1991-1992 box IV.C 35 folder 6 Indian Adolescents - Mental Health, 1989 box IV.C 35 folder 7 Potential Survey on Adolescents, 1989-1990 box IV.C 35 folder 8 Release, 1991-1992 box IV.C 36 folder 1-2 Report Materials, 1990 box IV.C 36 folder 3 Report Press Clips, 1991 box IV.C 36 folder 4-5 Request for Supplemental Funds, 1988 box IV.C 37 folder 1 Andrea Selarz, 1988-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 2 Study of Adolescent Problems, 1988-1989 box IV.C 37 folder 3 Testimony of Denise Dougherty before Senate Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 4 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) box IV.C 38 IV.C.5:a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 3 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-01-21 1998-01-3 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-01-3 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9	Lois Bergeisin, 1989-1990	box IV.C 35	folder 2
Health Promotion Consultation, 1990 box IV.C 35 folder 5 Fred Hechinger Project, 1991-1992 box IV.C 35 folder 6 Indian Adolescents - Mental Health, 1989 box IV.C 35 folder 7 Potential Survey on Adolescents, 1989-1990 box IV.C 35 folder 8 Release, 1991-1992 box IV.C 36 folder 1-2 Report Materials, 1990 box IV.C 36 folder 3 Report Press Clips, 1991 box IV.C 36 folder 4-5 Request for Supplemental Funds, 1988 box IV.C 37 folder 1 Andrea Selarz, 1988-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 2 Study of Adolescent Problems, 1988-1989 box IV.C 37 folder 3 Testimony of Denise Dougherty before Senate Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 4 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 5 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 38 IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 - 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 - 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 4 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 - 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-01-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 - 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 - 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9	Commissioned Papers, 1989	box IV.C 35	folder 3
Fred Hechinger Project, 1991-1992 box IV.C 35 folder 6 Indian Adolescents - Mental Health, 1989 box IV.C 35 folder 7 Potential Survey on Adolescents, 1989-1990 box IV.C 35 folder 8 Release, 1991-1992 box IV.C 36 folder 1-2 Report Materials, 1990 box IV.C 36 folder 3 Report Press Clips, 1991 box IV.C 36 folder 4-5 Request for Supplemental Funds, 1988 box IV.C 37 folder 1 Andrea Selarz, 1988-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 2 Study of Adolescent Problems, 1988-1989 box IV.C 37 folder 3 Testimony of Denise Dougherty before Senate Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 4 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 5 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 38 IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 - 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 - 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 - 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1980-06-13 - 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 - 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 - 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9	The Federal Role in Adolescent Health, 1989	box IV.C 35	folder 4
Indian Adolescents - Mental Health, 1989 box IV.C 35 folder 7 Potential Survey on Adolescents, 1989-1990 box IV.C 35 folder 8 Release, 1991-1992 box IV.C 36 folder 1-2 Report Materials, 1990 box IV.C 36 folder 3 Report Press Clips, 1991 box IV.C 36 folder 4-5 Request for Supplemental Funds, 1988 box IV.C 37 folder 1 Andrea Selarz, 1988-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 2 Study of Adolescent Problems, 1988-1989 box IV.C 37 folder 3 Testimony of Denise Dougherty before Senate Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 4 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 5 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) box IV.C 38 IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 4 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 40 folder 1-2	Health Promotion Consultation, 1990	box IV.C 35	folder 5
Potential Survey on Adolescents, 1989-1990 box IV.C 35 folder 8 Release, 1991-1992 box IV.C 36 folder 1-2 Report Materials, 1990 box IV.C 36 folder 3 Report Press Clips, 1991 box IV.C 36 folder 4-5 Request for Supplemental Funds, 1988 box IV.C 37 folder 1 Andrea Selarz, 1988-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 2 Study of Adolescent Problems, 1988-1989 box IV.C 37 folder 3 Testimony of Denise Dougherty before Senate Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 4 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 5 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) box IV.C 38 IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 3 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 40 folder 1-2	Fred Hechinger Project, 1991-1992	box IV.C 35	folder 6
Release, 1991-1992 box IV.C 36 folder 1-2 Report Materials, 1990 box IV.C 36 folder 3 Report Press Clips, 1991 box IV.C 36 folder 4-5 Request for Supplemental Funds, 1988 box IV.C 37 folder 1 Andrea Selarz, 1988-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 2 Study of Adolescent Problems, 1988-1989 box IV.C 37 folder 3 Testimony of Denise Dougherty before Senate Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 4 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 5 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) box IV.C 38 IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 - 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 - 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 - 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-06-13 - 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 - 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9	Indian Adolescents - Mental Health, 1989	box IV.C 35	folder 7
Report Materials, 1990 box IV.C 36 folder 3 Report Press Clips, 1991 box IV.C 36 folder 4-5 Request for Supplemental Funds, 1988 box IV.C 37 folder 1 Andrea Selarz, 1988-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 2 Study of Adolescent Problems, 1988-1989 box IV.C 37 folder 3 Testimony of Denise Dougherty before Senate Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 5 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) box IV.C 38 IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 4 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-01-3 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1980-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9	Potential Survey on Adolescents, 1989-1990	box IV.C 35	folder 8
Report Press Clips, 1991 box IV.C 36 folder 4-5 Request for Supplemental Funds, 1988 box IV.C 37 folder 1 Andrea Selarz, 1988-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 2 Study of Adolescent Problems, 1988-1989 box IV.C 37 folder 3 Testimony of Denise Dougherty before Senate Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 5 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) box IV.C 38 IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 4 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1980-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9	Release, 1991-1992	box IV.C 36	folder 1-2
Request for Supplemental Funds, 1988 box IV.C 37 folder 1 Andrea Selarz, 1988-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 2 Study of Adolescent Problems, 1988-1989 box IV.C 37 folder 3 Testimony of Denise Dougherty before Senate Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 5 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) box IV.C 38 IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 3 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14	Report Materials, 1990	box IV.C 36	folder 3
Andrea Selarz, 1988-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 2 Study of Adolescent Problems, 1988-1989 box IV.C 37 folder 3 Testimony of Denise Dougherty before Senate Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 5 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) box IV.C 38 IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 3 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14	Report Press Clips, 1991	box IV.C 36	folder 4-5
Study of Adolescent Problems, 1988-1989 box IV.C 37 folder 3 Testimony of Denise Dougherty before Senate Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 5 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) box IV.C 38 IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 3 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 40 folder 1-2	Request for Supplemental Funds, 1988	box IV.C 37	folder 1
Testimony of Denise Dougherty before Senate Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 5 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-14	Andrea Selarz, 1988-1990	box IV.C 37	folder 2
Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues, 1989 Workshops, 1989-1990 box IV.C 37 folder 5 Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14	Study of Adolescent Problems, 1988-1989	box IV.C 37	folder 3
Youth Advisory Panel, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 6 Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) box IV.C 38 IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 3 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9	Committee on Indian Affairs - Mental Health Issues,	box IV.C 37	folder 4
Youth Survey Meeting, 1989 box IV.C 37 folder 7 Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) box IV.C 38 IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 3 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9	Workshops, 1989-1990	box IV.C 37	folder 5
Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed) IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9 Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 40 folder 1-2	Youth Advisory Panel, 1989	box IV.C 37	folder 6
IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 box IV.C 39 folder 1-2 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 box IV.C 39 folder 3 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 4 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9	Youth Survey Meeting, 1989	box IV.C 37	folder 7
Promoting the Health of Adolescents General, 1987-01-01 1994-11-01 Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9	Adolescent Health, volumes 1-3 (printed)	box IV.C 38	
Promoting the Health of Adolescents Correspondence, 1987-01-01 1993-05-01 Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 4 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 6-8 Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9	IV.C.5.a: Promoting the Health of Adolescents		
Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09 box IV.C 39 folder 4 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9 Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 40 folder 1-2	,	box IV.C 39	folder 1-2
Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 5 folder 6-8 Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 1-2		box IV.C 39	folder 3
Meeting, 1988-06-07 1988-06-08 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9 Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14	Adolescent Health Chart Research Book, 1905-06-09	box IV.C 39	folder 4
Meeting, 1989-11-29 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 39 folder 9 folder 1-2		box IV.C 39	folder 5
Meeting, 1990-06-13 1990-06-14 Adolescent Health Promotion Volume Working Group box IV.C 40 folder 1-2		box IV.C 39	folder 6-8
0 · ·		box IV.C 39	folder 9
		box IV.C 40	folder 1-2

Adolescent Health Promotion Volume S.W. Morris	box IV.C 40	folder 3
Adolescent Health Promotion Book Outlines, Rationale and Preliminary Materials	box IV.C 40	folder 4
Health Promotion Book Symposium, 1993-06-01	box IV.C 40	folder 5
American Medical Association White Paper on Adolescent Health, 1993	box IV.C 40	folder 6
Peterson, Anne C.	box IV.C 40	folder 7
Richmond, Julius B.	box IV.C 40	folder 8
Issues in Adolescent Health: An Overview, Karen Hein, 1988-08-01	box IV.C 40	folder 9
Potential of School-Linked Centers to Promote Adolescent Health and Development, Susan G. Millstein, 1988-08-01	box IV.C 40	folder 10
Preventing Abuse of Drugs, Alcohol and Tobacco by Adolescents, Mathea Falco, 1988-06-01	box IV.C 40	folder 11
Preventive Programs that Support Families with Adolescents, Stephen A. Small, 1990-01-01	box IV.C 40	folder 12
Strategies for Enhancing Adolescents' Health Through Music Media, 1990-02-01	box IV.C 40	folder 13
IV.C.5.b: Adolescent Violence Prevention Initiative		
Adolescent Violence Prevention Background Materials	box IV.C 41	folder 1
Adolescent Violence Prevention Correspondence, 1989-04-12 1989-11-11	box IV.C 41	folder 2
Adolescent Violence Prevention Program Development	box IV.C 41	folder 3
Adolescent Violence Prevention Letters of Invitation and Follow-Up	box IV.C 41	folder 4
Adolescent Violence Prevention Workshop Readings for Participants, 1989-05-02 1989-05-03	box IV.C 41	folder 5
Adolescent Violence Prevention Workshop Briefing Book, 1989-05-02 1989-05-03	box IV.C 41	folder 6-7
National Leadership Conference for Grantmakers on Violence Prevention, 1993-06-21 1993-06-22	box IV.C 41	folder 8
Adolescent Violence Prevention Media Workshop, 1989-06-07	box IV.C 41	folder 9
Adolescent Violence Prevention Research and Public Policy Meeting, 1987-02-05 1987-02-07	box IV.C 42	folder 1
Adolescent Violence Prevention Adolescent Violence Meeting, 1987-05-26	box IV.C 42	folder 2

Adolescent Violence Prevention Violence Meeting Summaries, 1987-1989	box IV.C 42	folder 3
Adolescent Violence Prevention EHDCY Violence Discussion, 1991-03-01	box IV.C 42	folder 4
Adolescent Violence Prevention Violence Memo for David Hamburg, 1993-09-29	box IV.C 42	folder 5
Adolescent Violence Prevention Department of Health and Human Services Interagency Working Group on Violence, 1993-12-01	box IV.C 42	folder 6
Adolescent Violence Prevention Youth Violence: The Current Crisis Follow-Up	box IV.C 42	folder 7
Adolescent Violence Prevention EHDCY Violence Discussion Follow-Up, 1988-1989	box IV.C 42	folder 8
Violence Prevention for Young Adolescents: A Survey of the State of the Art, Renee Wilson-Brewer, Stu Cohen, Lydia O'Donnell, Irene F. Goodman, 1991-09-01	box IV.C 42	folder 9
Violence Prevention for Young Adolescents: The State of the Art of Program Evaluation, Stu Cohen, Renee Wilson-Brewer, 1991-09-01	box IV.C 42	folder 10
IV.C.5.c: Crossroads: Critical Choices for the Development of Healthy Adolescents		
Crossroads: Critical Choices for the Development of Healthy Adolescents Chronological File, 1990-09-06 1992-03-27	box IV.C 43	folder 1
Crossroads: Critical Choices for the Development of Healthy Adolescents Meeting Materials, 1992-04-13 1992-04-14	box IV.C 43	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
1 photograph removed to photographs series		
Crossroads: Critical Choices for the Development of Healthy Adolescents Conference Transcript, 1992-04-13 1992-04-14	box IV.C 43	folder 3-7
IV.C.5.d: Life Skills Working Group		
	box IV.C 44	folder 1
Life Skills Working Group Project File, 1988-10-07 1989-03-03	DOX 1V.C 44	Total 1
	box IV.C 44	folder 2
1989-03-03		

Life Skills Working Group Meeting Materials, 1989-09-08	box IV.C 44	folder 8-9
Life Skills Working Group Final Report, 1989-09-08	box IV.C 45	folder 1-2
Adolescent Health Care Decision Making: The Law and Public Policy, Josephine Gittler, Mary Quigley-Rick, Michael J. Saks, 1990-06-01	box IV.C 45	folder 3
Depression in Adolescence: Current Knowledge, Research Directions, and Implications for Programs and Policy, Anne C. Peterson, Bruce E. Compas, Jeanne Brooks-Gunn, 1992-12-01	box IV.C 45	folder 4
Life Skills Training: Preventive Interventions for Young Adolescents, Beatrix A. Hamburg, 1990-04-01	box IV.C 45	folder 5
Risk Taking in Adolescence: A Decision-Making Perspective, Anne C. Peterson, Bruce E. Compas, Jeanne Brooks-Gunn, 1992-12-01	box IV.C 45	folder 6
School and Community Support Programs That Enhance Adolescent Health and Education, Richard H. Price, Madalyn Cioci, Wendy Penner, Barbara Trautlein, 1990-04-01	box IV.C 45	folder 7
Teaching Decision Making to Adolescents: A Critical Review, Ruth Beyth-Marom, Baruch Fischhoff, Marilyn Jacobs, Lita Furby, 1989-03-01	box IV.C 45	folder 8
Young Adolescents and Community Service, Joan Schine, 1989-06-01	box IV.C 45	folder 9
IV.C.5.e: A Matter of Time		
<i>A Matter of Time</i> Meeting Transcript, 1992-12-10 1992-12-11	box IV.C 46	folder 1-2
A Matter of Time Early Chapter Drafts With Commentary of Ruby Takanashi	box IV.C 46	folder 3
A Matter of Time Production and Costs, 1992-10-01 1993-12-01	box IV.C 46	folder 4
A Matter of Time Side Bars, 1992-08-01	box IV.C 46	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
One polaroid photograph removed to photographs series		
A Matter of Time Abridged Report, 1992-02-01	box IV.C 46	folder 6
<i>A Matter of Time</i> Dissemination, 1992-10-01 1993-03-01	box IV.C 46	folder 7
A Matter of Time Press Release, 1993-10-01	box IV.C 46	folder 8
A Matter of Time Press Clippings, 1993-09-30 1994-12-21	box IV.C 46	folder 9-11

A Matter of Time Follow-Up	box IV.C 46	folder 12
IV.C.5.e: Media Linkages		
Media Linkage: CCAD Linkage Seminar in LA - Changing Demography of American Youth, 1988	box IV.C 47	folder 1
Media Linkage: CCAD Linkage Seminars with USC / Institute for Study of Women and Men, 1989	box IV.C 47	folder 2
Media Linkage: Marcy Kelly, 1987-1991	box IV.C 47	folder 3-5
Media Linkage: Media and Adolescence, 1987-1990	box IV.C 47	folder 6-7
Media Linkage: Media Initiatives, 1987	box IV.C 47	folder 8
Media Linkage: Media and Adolescence I - Meeting/ Planning File, 1987	box IV.C 47	folder 9
Luncheon Seminar for Producers: Media and Violence, 1991	box IV.C 47	folder 10-11
Media Linkage: Media II Meeting, 1984-1987	box IV.C 48	folder 1-2
Media Linkage: Meeting on Popular Music in Early Adolescence, 1990-02-22	box IV.C 48	folder 3
Popular Music in Eary Adolescence, Peter G. Christenson, Donald F. Roberts	box IV.C 48	folder 4
Press Release Announcements	box IV.C 48	folder 5
Media Linkage: Preventing Adolescent Violence: Caucus for Writers, Directors, and Producers, 1991-05-20	box IV.C 48	folder 6
Media Linkage: Teens and Television, 1990-09-19	box IV.C 48	folder 7
Media Linkage: Television: The Accidental Educator, 1990-04-05	box IV.C 48	folder 8
Media Linkage: Television Literacy, 1905-06-09	box IV.C 48	folder 9
Television and Teens: Health Implications, 1988-06-22 1988-06-24	box IV.C 48	folder 10
Media Linkage: The Gallagher/Widemeyer Group, 1988-1989	box IV.C 48	folder 11
Media Linkage: Gallagher-Widemeyer Group Consulting Retainer Contract Agreement, 1988-1989	box IV.C 48	folder 12
IV.C.5.f: Science Policy Working Group		
Science Policy Working Group First meeting Correspondence, 1989-06-17	box IV.C 49	folder 1
Science Policy Working Group First Meeting Transcript of Proceedings, 1989-06-17	box IV.C 49	folder 2-3
Science Policy Working Group First Meeting Planning File	box IV.C 49	folder 4

Science Policy Working Group Second Meeting Transcript of Proceedings, 1989-12-01 1989-12-02	box IV.C 49	folder 5-7
Science Policy Working Group Second Meeting Briefing Book, 1989-12-01 1989-12-02	box IV.C 49	folder 8
Science Policy Working Group Second Meeting Planning File	box IV.C 49	folder 9
IV.C.5.g: Working Group on Social Support Networks During Adolescence		
Social Support Working Files, 1989-02-09	box IV.C 50	folder 1
The Role of Social Support and Social Networks in Improving the Health of Adolescents, David A. Hamburg, Allyn M. Mortimer, Elena O. Nightingale	box IV.C 50	folder 2
Working Group on Social Support Networks During Adolescence First Meeting, 1989-02-09	box IV.C 50	folder 3-4
Working Group on Social Support Networks During Adolescence Second Meeting, 1988-11-10	box IV.C 50	folder 5-7
Social Support Network Workshop Meeting Materials, Worksheets from Meetings, 1988-06-14 1988-06-15	box IV.C 50	folder 8-10
Social Support Interventions: A Typology and Agenda for Research and Practice, 1988-06-15	box IV.C 50	folder 11
IV.C.5.h: Symposiums on Research Opportunities in Adolescence		
First Symposium on Research Opportunities in Adolescence, 1990-10-16	box IV.C 51	folder 1
Second Symposium on Research Opportunities in Adolescence, 1991-11-14 1991-11-15	box IV.C 51	folder 2
Third Symposium on Research Opportunities in Adolescence: Promoting Adolescent Health Transcript of Proceedings, 1993-06-25	box IV.C 51	folder 3
Fourth Symposium on Research Opportunities in Adolescence: Interethnic Group Relations During Childhood and Adolescence Briefing Book, 1994-09-29	box IV.C 51	folder 4
Fourth Symposium on Research Opportunities in Adolescence: Interethnic Group Relations During Childhood and Adolescence Transcript of Proceedings, 1994-09-29	box IV.C 51	folder 5
IV.C.5.i Task Force on Education of Young Adolescents (TFEYA)		
Task Force Report - Turning Points, 1988 1989	box IV.C 52	folder 1-2
Task Force on Education of Young Adolescents – General, 1987 1989	box IV.C 52	folder 3
Tack Force Report Review December 1088, 1088		

	box IV.C 52	folder 4
Task Force Report - Themes,Ideas For Drafts, 1988 1989	box IV.C 52	folder 5
Recommendations for Task Force Report, 1989	box IV.C 52	folder 6
Middle School Initiative, 1986 1987	box IV.C 52	folder 7
Meeting on Turning Points, 1989	box IV.C 53	folder 1
4th Meeting - January 27,1989, 1989	box IV.C 53	folder 2
5th Meeting - March 3-4, 1989, 1989	box IV.C 53	folder 3-5
Radio and Television Clippings – Turning Points, 1989 1991	box IV.C 54	folder 1-2
News Conference, June 19, 1989	box IV.C 54	folder 3
American Humanics, Inc., 1991	box IV.C 54	folder 4
American Society of Criminology, 1990	box IV.C 54	folder 5
Association of Junior Leagues - Teen Outreach Program, 1991	box IV.C 54	folder 6
Association of Science and Technology Centers, 1990 1992	box IV.C 54	folder 7
Center for Early Adolescence, 1992	box IV.C 54	folder 8
Chapin Hall Center for Children, 1990 1992	box IV.C 54	folder 9
Girls Clubs of America (Girls Incorporated), 1992	box IV.C 54	folder 10
Pennsylvania State University – PRIDE [Policy, Research and Intervention for Development in Early Adolescence], 1991	box IV.C 54	folder 11
Public Policy Subcommittee, 1992	box IV.C 54	folder 12
Youth Development Act of 1992, 1992	box IV.C 54	folder 13
YWCA, 1990 1992	box IV.C 54	folder 14
3rd Meeting, 1988	box IV.C 55	folder 1-2
Meeting Report - Jan. 22-23, 1988	box IV.C 55	folder 3
Implementation Meeting - Jan. 23, 1989	box IV.C 55	folder 4
Impact Strategy - Sept. 30, 1988	box IV.C 55	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
2 cassette tapes removed to digital series		
2nd Meeting, 1988	box IV.C 55	folder 6
1st Meeting - Sept. 25, 1987	box IV.C 55	folder 7-8
Turning Points - General, 1989	box IV.C 56	folder 1

Turning Points - Press Clippings, 1989 1994 Turning Points - Dissemination and Implementation of Report, 1989 1992 Turning Points - Abridged Dissemination Report, 1990 Turning Points - Updated Version, 1993 Task Force - Short Roster, n.d. Task Force - Description, n.d. Task Force - Press Release, 1988 Middle Schols - Youth-at-Risk, 1987 IV.C.5.j Task Force on Youth Development and Community Programs Chronology, 1990 1991 Chronology, 1991 1992 Scope and Contents Floppy Disks Removed To AV Box General, 1991 1992	box IV.C 56 box IV.C 57	folder 2-6 folder 1-2 folder 3 folder 4 folder 5 folder 6 folder 7 folder 8 folder 1-5 folder 1-2
Report, 1989 1992 Turning Points - Abridged Dissemination Report, 1990 Turning Points - Updated Version, 1993 Task Force - Short Roster, n.d. Task Force - Description, n.d. Task Force - Press Release, 1988 Middle Schols - Youth-at-Risk, 1987 IV.C.5.j Task Force on Youth Development and Community Programs Chronology, 1990 1991 Chronology, 1991 1992 Scope and Contents Floppy Disks Removed To AV Box General, 1991 1992	box IV.C 57	folder 3 folder 4 folder 5 folder 6 folder 7 folder 8 folder 1-5 folder 1-2
Turning Points - Updated Version, 1993 Task Force - Short Roster, n.d. Task Force - Description, n.d. Task Force - Press Release, 1988 Middle Schols - Youth-at-Risk, 1987 IV.C.5.j Task Force on Youth Development and Community Programs Chronology, 1990 1991 Chronology, 1991 1992 Scope and Contents Floppy Disks Removed To AV Box General, 1991 1992	box IV.C 57	folder 4 folder 5 folder 6 folder 7 folder 8 folder 1-5 folder 1-2
Task Force - Short Roster, n.d. Task Force - Description, n.d. Task Force - Press Release, 1988 Middle Schols - Youth-at-Risk, 1987 V.C.5.j Task Force on Youth Development and Community Programs Chronology, 1990 1991 Chronology, 1991 1992 Scope and Contents Floppy Disks Removed To AV Box General, 1991 1992	box IV.C 57	folder 5 folder 6 folder 7 folder 8 folder 1-5 folder 1-2
Task Force - Description, n.d. Task Force - Press Release, 1988 Middle Schols - Youth-at-Risk, 1987 V.C.5.j Task Force on Youth Development and Community Programs Chronology, 1990 1991 Chronology, 1991 1992 Scope and Contents Floppy Disks Removed To AV Box General, 1991 1992	box IV.C 57 box IV.C 57 box IV.C 57 box IV.C 58 box IV.C 59	folder 6 folder 7 folder 8 folder 1-5 folder 1-2
Task Force - Press Release, 1988 Middle Schols - Youth-at-Risk, 1987 V.C.5.j Task Force on Youth Development and Community Programs Chronology, 1990 1991 Chronology, 1991 1992 Scope and Contents Floppy Disks Removed To AV Box General, 1991 1992	box IV.C 57 box IV.C 57 box IV.C 58 box IV.C 59	folder 7 folder 8 folder 1-5 folder 1-2
Middle Schols - Youth-at-Risk, 1987 IV.C.5.j Task Force on Youth Development and Community Programs Chronology, 1990 1991 Chronology, 1991 1992 Scope and Contents Floppy Disks Removed To AV Box General, 1991 1992	box IV.C 57 box IV.C 58 box IV.C 59	folder 8 folder 1-5 folder 1-2
V.C.5.j Task Force on Youth Development and Community Programs Chronology, 1990 1991 Chronology, 1991 1992 Scope and Contents Floppy Disks Removed To AV Box General, 1991 1992	box IV.C 58 box IV.C 59	folder 1-5 folder 1-2
Community Programs Chronology, 1990 1991 Chronology, 1991 1992 Scope and Contents Floppy Disks Removed To AV Box General, 1991 1992	box IV.C 59	folder 1-2
Chronology, 1991 1992 Scope and Contents Floppy Disks Removed To AV Box General, 1991 1992	box IV.C 59	folder 1-2
Scope and Contents Floppy Disks Removed To AV Box General, 1991 1992		
Floppy Disks Removed To AV Box General, 1991 1992	box IV.C 59	folder 3-4
General, 1991 1992	box IV.C 59	folder 3-4
	box IV.C 59	folder 3-4
TAT		
Working Paper: Adolescent Rolelessness in Modern Society by Elena O. Nightingale, Lisa Wolverton, 1988	box IV.C 59	folder 5
Ann Fitzgerald: Adult Service Clubs and Their Programs for Youth, 1991 1993	box IV.C 59	folder 6
O'Brian, Pittman, Cahill - AED: Building Supportive Communities for Youth, 1991 1992	box IV.C 59	folder 7
Michael Sherraden: Community-Based Youth Services in International Perspectives, 1991 1992	box IV.C 59	folder 8
Community Scribes, 1993	box IV.C 60	folder 1
Consultation on Afterschool Programs, 1994	box IV.C 60	folder 2
Consultation and Evaluation, 1992	box IV.C 60	folder 3
Consultation on Professional Development of Youthworkers, 1991	box IV.C 60	folder 4
Len Stern: Funding Program, 1991 1992	box IV.C 60	folder 5
Heather Johnston Nicholson: Gender Issues in Youth Development Programs, 1991 1992	box IV.C 60	folder 6
Grass Roots Survey, 1991 1992	box IV.C 60	folder 7
Letters, 1990	box IV.C 60	folder 8
National Organization Interviews and Summaries, 1991 1992	box IV.C 60	folder 9

Christian Smith: An Overview of Youth Recreation Programs in the U.S., 1990 1991	box IV.C 61	folder 1
Vern Seefeldt: An Overview of Youth Sports Progreams in the U.S., 1991 1992	box IV.C 61	folder 2
Presentation by Task Force Members, 1993 1994	box IV.C 61	folder 3
Professional Development of Youth Workers, 1991	box IV.C 61	folder 4
Task Force on Youth Development - Profiles, 1992	box IV.C 61	folder 5
Marc Freedman: The Quiet Revolution, 1991 1992	box IV.C 61	folder 6
Karen Pittman and Marlene Wright: A Rationale for Enhancing the Role, 1991	box IV.C 61	folder 7
Working Paper: Schooling for the Middle Years by Donald Hirsch, 1994	box IV.C 61	folder 8
Kenda Dean: Synthesis of Research On and Descriptive Overview of the Protestant, 1990 1992	box IV.C 61	folder 9
Teachers College Record article, Sept. 16, 1991, 1991	box IV.C 61	folder 10
Janice Lynch: Vignettes, 1992	box IV.C 61	folder 11
Linda Camino: "What Differences Do Racial, Ethnic, and Cultural Differences Make in Youth Development Programs?", 1991 1992	box IV.C 61	folder 12
S.W. Morris: What Young Adolescents Want and Need, 1990 1992	box IV.C 61	folder 13
Elliot Medrich: Young Adolescents and Discretionary Time Use, 1991	box IV.C 61	folder 14
IV.C.5.k Other Projects		
American Medical Association: School-based Health Centers, 1987	box IV.C 62	folder 1
American Orthopsychiatric Association, 1987	box IV.C 62	folder 2
ASTC Annual Conference, Orlando, 1990	box IV.C 62	folder 3
At the Threshold: The Developing Adolescent by S. Shirley Feldman and Glen R. Elliott, 1989	box IV.C 62	folder 4
Australian Psychological Society, 1990	box IV.C 62	folder 5
Better Babies Project, 1990	box IV.C 62	folder 6
Beryl Buck Institute for Education, 1990	box IV.C 62	folder 7
Bush Center in Child Development and Social Policy, 1992	box IV.C 62	folder 8
Center for Early Adolescence, UNC Chapel Hill, 1988	box IV.C 62	folder 9
Consultation on School-based Health Clinics, 1987	box IV.C 62	folder 10

Sanford M. Dornbusch, Jeanne A. Barr, Natalie A. Seer: The Impact of Education for Parenting Upon Parents, Children and Family Systems, 1993	box IV.C 62	folder 11
Exploratory Workshop on the Voluntary Sector: Opportunities to Support Disadvantaged Youth, 1989	box IV.C 62	folder 12
Exploratory Workshop on the Voluntary Sector: Opportunities to Support Disadvantaged Youth, 1989	box IV.C 63	folder 1-2
Family Initiative: Paper on Family Support Programs During Adolescence, 1989	box IV.C 63	folder 3
Naomi Goldstein: Are Changes in Work and Family Harming Children?, 1993	box IV.C 63	folder 4
Improving the School-to-Work Transition of American Adolescents by Ray Marshall, 1991 1992	box IV.C 63	folder 5
Lorraine V. Klerman, Sarah S. Brown, Victoria L. Poole: The Role of Family Planning in Promoting Healthy Child Development, 1993	box IV.C 63	folder 6
Latino Health Indicators and the Underclass Model: From Paradox to New Policy Models, 1990	box IV.C 63	folder 7
Middle Grades Life Sciences Initiatives, 1987	box IV.C 63	folder 8
National and Community Services Act of 1990, 1990	box IV.C 63	folder 9
National Institute of Child Health and Human Development Workshop, 1993	box IV.C 63	folder 10
National Institute of Health Normative Development of Minority Children, 1995	box IV.C 63	folder 11
The Organization of Health Services for Adolescents, 1986	box IV.C 63	folder 12
Parents and Adolescents (Steinberg), 1988	box IV.C 63	folder 13
Potential of Middle Schools to Engage Youth-at-Risk Meeting, 1987	box IV.C 63	folder 14
Preparing Adolescents for the Twenty-First Century, Cambridge University Press Correspondence, 1995 1996	box IV.C 63	folder 15
Presidential Commission on the HIV Epidemic, 1988	box IV.C 63	folder 16
PRIDE Project, 1992	box IV.C 64	folder 1
Mark Schlesinger: The Interaction of Poverty and Service Interventions for Young Children, 1993	box IV.C 64	folder 2
School-linked Adolescent Health Centers, 1987 1988	box IV.C 64	folder 3
Society for Research on Adolescence Meeting, 1990	box IV.C 64	folder 4
Solving Youth Violence Conference, 1994	box IV.C 64	folder 5

Stanford University - Carnegie Conference on Early Adolescence, Conference Transcript, 1989	box IV.C 64	folder 6
Starting Points: Background Material, 1994	box IV.C 64	folder 7
Starting Points: Distribution, 1994	box IV.C 64	folder 8
Steering Committee on Preventive Interventions During Adolescence, 1987 1988	box IV.C 64	folder 9
Gary Sykes: The Social Consequences of Standard-setting in the Professions, 1986	box IV.C 64	folder 10
Toward Healthy Adolescent Development: The Potential of Effective Interventions, 1987	box IV.C 65	folder 1
Nathalie Akin Vanderpool: Young Children and Families, Creating a Social Policy Agenda	box IV.C 65	folder 2
Women Administrators in Higher Education, Brookings Institute, 1996	box IV.C 65	folder 3
Working Group on Social Support Networks Meeting Transcript, 1988	box IV.C 65	folder 4
Workgroup on Teacher Pre- and In-service Education Meeting Transcript, 1988	box IV.C 65	folder 5
Workshop on Families and Adolescents, 1988	box IV.C 65	folder 6
IV.C.5.l Frontiers in the Education of Young Adolescents: A Carnegie Corporation/Johann Jacobs Foundation Conference		
Jacobs/Carnegie Conference Chronological File, 1994-06-01 1995-03-01	box IV.C 66	folder 1-2
Jacobs/Carnegie Conference Background Materials, 1994	box IV.C 66	folder 3
Jacobs/Carnegie Conference Working Group Planning Materials, 1993	box IV.C 66	folder 4
Jacobs/Carnegie Conference Johann Jacobs Foundation Grants, 1993	box IV.C 66	folder 5
Jacobs/Carnegie Conference Schloss Marbach Correspondence, 1993-11-01	box IV.C 66	folder 6
Jacobs/Carnegie Conference Schloss Marbach	box IV.C 66	folder 6

Adapting Educational Systems to Young Adolescents and New Conditions

Theoretical and Trew Conditions		
Jacobs/Carnegie Conference Correspondence with Participants Topic II, 1994	box IV.C 67	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
Hum Bio: Stanford University's Human Biology Curriculum for the Middle Grades		
Jacobs/Carnegie Conference Correspondence with Participants Topic III, 1994	box IV.C 67	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
Education for Healthy Futures: Health Promotion and Life Skills Training		
Jacobs/Carnegie Conference Correspondence with Participants Topic IV, 1994	box IV.C 67	folder 3
Scope and Contents		
The Economics of Education and Training in the Face of Changing Production and Employment Structures		
Jacobs/Carnegie Conference Corresondence with Participants Topic V, 1994	box IV.C 67	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
School-To-Work Processes in the United States 4 Disks removed to digital series		
Young Scholars - Correspondence with Participants, 1994	box IV.C 67	folder 5
International Research Proposals Response Letters, 1994	box IV.C 67	folder 6
Youth, Interethnic Relations and Education in Europe, James Lynch, 1993-05-01	box IV.C 67	folder 7
The Year 2000: Psychosocial Issues and Interventions, Lawrence Kutner, 1992-11-01	box IV.C 67	folder 8
Educational Responses to Reforms in East Germany and the Czech Republic, Val D. Rust, 1993-08-01	box IV.C 67	folder 9
Jacobs/Carnegie Conference on Self-Efficacy in Adaptation of Youth to Changing Societies, 1993-11-04 1993-11-06	box IV.C 67	folder 10
Jacobs/Carnegie Conference Follow-Up Meeting, 1995-02-05 1995-02-05	box IV.C 67	folder 11

Advertising Council Advisory Committee on Public Issues, 1996	box IV.C 68	folder 1
The American Documentary, 1988	box IV.C 68	folder 2
American Children's Television Festival, 1988-1991	box IV.C 68	folder 3
American Forum, 1988-1996	box IV.C 68	folder 4
American Hospital Association, 1989	box IV.C 68	folder 5
AMA National Adolescent Health Coalition, 1993-1994	box IV.C 68	folder 6-7
AMA National Adolescent Health Coalition, 1986-1992	box IV.C 69	folder 1-5
AMA Role of Government, Business, and Foundations Conference, 1988	box IV.C 69	folder 6
AMA AIDS Conference, 1988	box IV.C 69	folder 7
AMA Support Request, 1988	box IV.C 69	folder 8
AMA General, 1988	box IV.C 69	folder 9
Boston Children's Museum, 1986-1990	box IV.C 70	folder 1
Center for Media and Values, 1990-1993	box IV.C 70	folder 2
Children of Alcoholics Foundation, 1987-1991	box IV.C 70	folder 3
Children's Defense Fund, 1995	box IV.C 70	folder 4
Bill Clinton, 1993	box IV.C 70	folder 5
Comprehensive Health Education Foundation, 1991-1992	box IV.C 70	folder 6
COSSA FY 1988 Budget, 1987-1994	box IV.C 70	folder 7
Education Commission of the States National Forum for Youth At Risk, 1987	box IV.C 70	folder 8
Education Development Center, 1989 1992	box IV.C 70	folder 9
Baruch Fischhoff, 1986 1991	box IV.C 70	folder 10-12
Bradley Greenberg, 1987 1988	box IV.C 71	folder 1
Center for Media Education, 1991 1994	box IV.C 71	folder 2
Council of Chief of State Officers - Turning Points, 1988 1994	box IV.C 71	folder 3
Encyclopedia of Adolescence, 1988 1989	box IV.C 71	folder 4
Hawaii State Department of Health, 1990	box IV.C 71	folder 5
Healthy People, 1993 1994	box IV.C 71	folder 6
Kaua'i County, Hawaii Government, 1995	box IV.C 71	folder 7
MacArthur Foundation, 1989 1994	box IV.C 71	folder 8

Michigan State Institute for Children, 1993	box IV.C 71	folder 9
Millstein, Susan G., 1988 1989	box IV.C 71	folder 10
Minnesotans for Improved Juvenile Justice, 1996	box IV.C 71	folder 11
Mobil Corp. Meeting, 1990 1992	box IV.C 71	folder 12
Ms. Foundation for Women - Take Your Daughter to Work Day, 1992 1993	box IV.C 71	folder 13
National Commission on Children, 1989 1990	box IV.C 71	folder 14
IV.C.6.b DC Office Files		
4-H Youth Development Programs, 1989 1992	box IV.C 72	folder 1
Briggs, Dean P., 1978 1988	box IV.C 72	folder 2
Nadel, Henry, 1994	box IV.C 72	folder 3
National Governors' Association, 1987 1989	box IV.C 72	folder 4
National Institute on Drug Abuse, 1983 1988	box IV.C 72	folder 5
National Youth Employment Coalition, 1989 1989	box IV.C 72	folder 6
NYNEX Foundation, 1992	box IV.C 72	folder 7
Roosens, Eugeen	box IV.C 72	folder 8
Scientists' Institute for Public Information, 1987 1992	box IV.C 72	folder 9-11
Society for Adolescent Medicine, 1987 1995	box IV.C 73	folder 1-2
Society for Research in Child Development, 1991 1994	box IV.C 73	folder 3
Stanford University, 1987 1989	box IV.C 73	folder 4
Tisch, Wilma, 1986 1987	box IV.C 73	folder 5
United States Information Agency, 1992	box IV.C 73	folder 6
University of Northern Iowa, 1992	box IV.C 73	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
Contains Copy of the Congressional Record		
William T. Grant Foundation, 1988	box IV.C 73	folder 8
IV.C.7.a Printed Materials		

Reader's Copy in box 75

Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development Pamphlet, 1989-04-01	box IV.C 74
Scope and Contents	
Reader's Copy in box 75	
Turning Points: Preparing American Youth for the 21st Century, 1989-06-01	box IV.C 74
Scope and Contents	
Reader's Copy in box 75	
Turning Points: Preparing American Youth for the 21st Century Abridged Version, 1990-01-01	box IV.C 74
Scope and Contents	
Reader's Copy in box 75	
Turning Points: Preparing American Youth for the 21st Century Executive Summary, 1989-06-01	box IV.C 74
Carnegie Quarterly "Adolescence: Path to a Productive Life or a Diminished Future?", Winter 1990	box IV.C 74
Scope and Contents	
Reader's Copy in box 75	
Fateful Choices: Healthy Youth for the 21st Century, 1992	box IV.C 74
Fateful Choices: Healthy Youth for the 21st Century Executive Summary, 1992-04-01	box IV.C 74
Scope and Contents	
Reader's Copy in box 75	
A Matter of Time: Risk and Opportunity in the Nonschool Hours, 1992-12-01	box IV.C 74
Scope and Contents	
Reader's Copy in box 75	
A Matter of Time: Risk and Opportunity in the Nonschool Hours Executive Summary, 1994-07-01	box IV.C 74

Reader's Copy in box 75

A Matter of Time: Risk and Opportunity in the Nonschool Hours Abridged Version, 1993-03-01	box IV.C 74
Scope and Contents	
Reader's Copy in box 75	
Promoting Adolescent Health: Third Symposium on Research Opportunities in Adolescence, 1993-06-01	box IV.C 74
Consultation on Afterschool Programs, 1994-09-01	box IV.C 74
Scope and Contents	
Reader's Copy in box 75	
Schooling for the Middle Years: Developments in Eight European Countries, 1994-12-01	box IV.C 74
Scope and Contents	
Reader's Copy in box 75	
Great Transitions: Preparing Adolescents for a New Century, 1995-10-01	box IV.C 74
Scope and Contents	
Reader's Copy in box 75	
Great Transitions: Preparing Adolescents for a New Century Executive Summary, 1995-10-01	box IV.C 74
Scope and Contents	
Reader's Copy in box 75	
Great Transitions: Preparing Adolescents for a New Century Abridged Version, 1996-03-01	box IV.C 74
Scope and Contents	
Reader's Copy in box 75	
IV.C.7.b Printed Materials Duplicates	
Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development Pamphlet, 1988-09-01	box IV.C 75
Scope and Contents	
Original in box 74	
Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development Pamphlet, 1989-04-01	box IV.C 75

2 Copies Original in box 74

Turning Points: Preparing American Youth for the 21st Century, 1989-06-01	box IV.C 75
Scope and Contents	
2 Copies Original in box 74	
Turning Points: Preparing American Youth for the 21st Century Abridged Version, 1990-01-01	box IV.C 75
Scope and Contents	
Original in box 74	
Carnegie Quarterly "Adolescence: Path to a Productive Life or a Diminished Future?", Winter 1990	box IV.C 75
Scope and Contents	
Original in box 74	
Fateful Choices: Healthy Youth for the 21st Century Executive Summary, 1992-04-01	box IV.C 75
Scope and Contents	
2 Copies Original in box 74	
A Matter of Time: Risk and Opportunity in the Nonschool Hours, 1992-12-01	box IV.C 75
Scope and Contents	
2 Copies Original in box 74	
A Matter of Time: Risk and Opportunity in the Nonschool Hours Executive Summary, 1993-03-01	box IV.C 75
Scope and Contents	
Original in box 74	
A Matter of Time: Risk and Opportunity in the Nonschool Hours Abridged Version, 1994-07-01	box IV.C 75
Scope and Contents	
3 Copies Original in box 74	
Consultation on Afterschool Programs, 1994-09-01	box IV.C 75

Original in box 74

Schooling for the Middle Years: Developments in Eight European Countries, 1994-12-01	box IV.C 75	
Scope and Contents		
2 Copies Original in box 74		
Great Transitions: Preparing Adolescents for a New Century, 1995-10-01	box IV.C 75	
Scope and Contents		
3 Copies Original in box 74		
Great Transitions: Preparing Adolescents for a New Century Executive Summary, 1995-10-01	box IV.C 75	
Scope and Contents		
Original in box 74		
Great Transitions: Preparing Adolescents for a New Century Abridged Version, 1996-03-01	box IV.C 75	
Scope and Contents		
Original in box 74		
V.C.7.c Working Papers, 1900-01-00		
AIDS in Adolescence: A Rationale for Concern, Karen Hein, 1988-06-01	box IV.C 76	folder 1
The Potential of School-Linked Centers to Promote Adoelscent Health and Development, Susan G. Millstein, 1988-08-01	box IV.C 76	folder 2
Popular Music in Early Adolescence, Peter G. Christenson and Donald F. Roberts, 1990-01-01	box IV.C 76	folder 3
Report on the Consultation on Professional Development of Youthworkers, 1991-05-13	box IV.C 76	folder 4
Violence Prevention for Young Adolescents: The State of the Art of Program Evaluation, Stu Cohen, Renee Wilson-Brewer, 1991-09-01	box IV.C 76	folder 5
Funding Patterns of Nonprofit Organizations that Provide Youth Development Services: An Exploratory Study, Leonard W. Stern, 1992-02-01	box IV.C 76	folder 6
Overview of Youth Sports Programs in the United States, Vern Seefeldt, Martha Ewing, and Stephan Walk	box IV.C 76	folder 7
V.C.7.d Office of Technology Assessment Publications		

0 1		
Adolescent Health Volume I: Summary and Policy Options, Congress of the United States, Office of Technology Assessment, April, 1991	box IV.C 77	
Adolescent Health Volume II: Background and the Effectiveness of Selected Prevention and Treatment Services, Congress of the United States, Office of Technology Assessment	box IV.C 77	
Adolescent Health Volume III: Crosscutting Issues in the Delivery of Health and Related Services, Congress of the United States, Office of Technology Assessment	box IV.C 77	
IV.C.8.a Photographs and Microfiche		
Items Removed From Other Series, 1988-1992	box IV.C 78	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
1 Photograph, 1 Index Print		
Adolescents and Gun Violence Presentation Slides	box IV.C 78	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
21 Slides		
Slides From Washington, DC Office	box IV.C 78	folder 3-4
Scope and Contents		
255 Slides		
Fateful Choices Visual Materials	box IV.C 78	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
11 Photographs, 6 Index Prints, 99 Negatives		
Fateful Choices Visual Materials Violence Subset, 1993-07-01	box IV.C 78	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
119 Slides		
Fateful Choices Visual Materials Volunteering Subset, 1993-03-01	box IV.C 78	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
144 Negatives, 3 Index Prints		

1 Photograph

Microfiche of Council Reports, 1989-06-01 1991-05-01	box IV.C 78	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
31 Microfiche		
IV.C.8.b Video, 1900-01-00		
Selected Network Coverage of Turning Points, 1989-06-18 1989-06-20	box IV.C 79	
Scope and Contents		
1 VHS Tape, Reader Copy		
Nancy Susan Reynolds Awards Media Coverage, 1905-06-13	box IV.C 79	
Scope and Contents		
1 VHS Tape		
Our Children at Risk, 1991-11-10	box IV.C 79	
Scope and Contents		
1 VHS Tape		
C-Span, Washington DC Adolescent Health, Dr. Louis Sullivan, Fred Hechinger, 1992-04-14	box IV.C 79	
Scope and Contents		
1 VHS Tape		
WQED West, The Kids are Watching, 1992-11-30	box IV.C 79	
Scope and Contents		
1 VHS Tape		
ROC, Terence Got His Gun, 1994-01-07	box IV.C 79	
Scope and Contents		
1 VHS Tape		
ROC, Cisneros Interview, 1994-03-12	box IV.C 79	
Scope and Contents		
1 VHS Tape		
Charlie Rose Show Episode 4071, 1994-04-11	box IV.C 79	

1 VHS Tape

World News Tonight, CBS Evening News, 1995-10-11	box IV.C 79
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape	
Charlie Rose Show with Dr. David Hamburg, 1995-11-15	box IV.C 79
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape	
Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development Great Transitions Press Coverage Highlights	box IV.C 79
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape, Reader Copy	
Washington DC Coverage on Adolescent Health	box IV.C 79
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape, Reader Copy	
First Lady Hillary Rodham Clinton Remarks to Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development, 1995-10-05	box IV.C 79
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape, Reader Copy	
Caution: Adolescents At Risk	box IV.C 80
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape	
Children's Aid Society Community Schools Program	box IV.C 80
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape	
Erikson Institute, No Place to be a Child	box IV.C 80
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape	
ASTC, Getting to Know Youth Alive!!	box IV.C 80

1 VHS Tape

Health Champions Narrated by Jack Lemon	box IV.C 80
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape	
Henderson Boys and Girls Club Educational Enhancement Activities	box IV.C 80
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape	
National Helpers Network, Inc., The Helper Program: Getting Started	box IV.C 80
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape	
Prenatal Care: A Window of Opportunity	box IV.C 80
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape	
Reports on Carnegie Study, Reports 1-12	box IV.C 80
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape, Reader Copy	
Reports on Carnegie Study, Reports 13-14	box IV.C 80
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape, Reader Copy	
New Jersey Department of Human Services, School Based Youth Services	box IV.C 80
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape	
Through Our Eyes, Gary David Goldberg in Association with the Childrens Action Network	box IV.C 80
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape	
Reports on Carnegie Study, Reports 1-12	box IV.C 81

1 Beta Tape Master Copy

Reports on Carnegie Study, Reports 13-14	box IV.C 81
Scope and Contents	
1 Beta Tape Master Copy	
First Lady Hillary Rodham Clinton Remarks to Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development, 1995-10-05	box IV.C 81
Scope and Contents	
1 Beta Tape Master Copy	
Selected Network Coverage of Turning Points, 1989-06-18 1989-06-20	box IV.C 81
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape Master Copy	
C-Span, Washington DC Adolescent Health, Dr. Louis Sullivan, Fred Hechinger, 1992-04-14	box IV.C 81
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape Master Copy	
The Real Story, Renee Jenkins, 1992-04-29	box IV.C 81
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape Master Copy	
Education Enhancement Program, Boys and Girls Club of Wichita Falls, Texas	box IV.C 81
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape	
Washington DC Coverage on Adolescent Health, 1992-1995	box IV.C 81
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape Master Copy	
Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development Great Transitions Press Coverage Highlights, 1905-06-17	box IV.C 81
Scope and Contents	
1 VHS Tape Master Copy	
Unidentified VHS Tape	box IV.C 81

1 VHS Tape

.C.8.c Audio	
General and Health Education, Barton Childs, 1973-10-25	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
1 Audio Cassette	
Dialogue 101, Ruby Takanishi, 1987-02-06	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
1 Audio Cassette	
Violence, 1987-05-26	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
1 Audio Cassette	
Violence Meeting, 1987-09-25	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
5 Audio Cassettes	
Carnegie Corporation Retreat, 1988-06-24	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
3 Audio Cassettes	
TF, 1989-01-23	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
8 Audio Cassettes	
Violence Meeting, 1989-05-02 1989-05-03	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
6 Audio Cassettes	
National Commission, 1989-10-04	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
3 Audio Cassettes	
Meeting, 1989-10-01	box IV.C 82

1 Audio Cassette

David Hornbeck, CCSSO Summer Institute, 1905-06-11	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
1 Audio Cassette	
Board Meeting, 1990-04-26	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
2 Audio Cassettes	
CCAD Meeting, 1990-06-14	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
4 Audio Cassettes	
National Humanities Center, Higher Education, East and West, 1905-06-14	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
1 Audio Cassette	
National Humanities Center, Public Poet, Public Critic, 1992	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
1 Audio Cassette	
Task Force on Meeting the Needs of Young Children, 1992-03-04	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
5 Audio Cassettes	
Staff Meeting, 1992-06-15	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
1 Audio Cassette	
Task Force on Meeting the Needs of Young Children, 1992-06-23	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
7 Audio Cassettes	
Task Force, 1993-10-28	box IV.C 82

7 Audio Cassettes

Johann Jacobs Foundation, 1994-11-04	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
10 Audio Cassettes	
National Public Radio, All Things Considered, 1994-04-12	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
2 Audio Cassettes Duplicate in second box of audio series	
David Hamburg, 1994-04-13	box IV.C 82
Scope and Contents	
2 Audio Cassettes Removed from Box 55, Folder 5	
National Public Radio, Talk of the Nation, 1994-04-12	box IV.C 83
Scope and Contents	
4 Audio Cassettes	
CCAD Final Meeting, 1995-10-13	box IV.C 83
Scope and Contents	
6 Audio Cassettes	
Small Working Marshall	box IV.C 83
Scope and Contents	
1 Audio Cassette	
Public Health Journal Review	box IV.C 83
Scope and Contents	
1 Audio Cassette	
Self Help	box IV.C 83
Scope and Contents	
1 Audio Cassette	
Shirley Malcolm	box IV.C 83

1 Audio Cassette

box IV.C 83
box IV.C 83
box IV.C 83
box IV.C 83
box IV.C 83
box IV.C 83
box IV.C 83
box IV.C 83
box IV.C 83
box IV.C 83
box IV.C 83

2 Audio Cassettes

No title	box IV.C 83
Scope and Contents	
1 Audio Cassette	
No title	box IV.C 83
Scope and Contents	
1 Audio Cassette	
National Public Radio, All Things Considered, 1994-04-12	box IV.C 83
Scope and Contents	
2 Audio Cassettes Duplicate in first box of audio series	
IV.C.8.c Digital	
Background Materials	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
On CCAD Digital Files CD	
Betty Hamburg Disks	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
Removed from box 67, folder 4	
Carnegie Jacobs Conference Transcript	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
On CCAD Digital Files CD	
Carnegie Task Force on Meeting the Needs of Young Children Transcript	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
On CCAD Digital Files CD	
Great Transitions materials	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
On CCAD Digital Files CD	
Council Administration	box IV.C 84

On CCAD Digital Files CD

Oil CCAD Digital Files CD	
Council Member Biographies	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
On CCAD Digital Files CD	
Eleno O. Nightingale Files	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
On CCAD Digital Files CD	
Final Council Meeting Summary	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
On CCAD Digital Files CD	
Heller Paper	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
On CCAD Digital Files CD	
Jacobs Conference Papers	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
On CCAD Digital Files CD	
Meeting on Parent Education and Family Support, 1995	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
On CCAD Digital Files CD	
Meeting the Needs of Our Youngest Children Conference, 1905-06-16	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
On CCAD Digital Files CD	
Old CCAD Files, 1995-12-14	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
On CCAD Digital Files CD	
Organizations and People	box IV.C 84
Scope and Contents	
On CCAD Digital Files CD	
Picking Up Where Dr. Spock Left Off, David A. Hamburg	box IV.C 84

On CCAD Digital Files CD

Task Force Report Drafts, 1993-1994	box IV.C 84		
Scope and Contents			
On CCAD Digital Files CD			
The Process and Impact of School Reform and Restructuring for the Middle Years, Felner	box IV.C 84		
Scope and Contents			
On CCAD Digital Files CD			
The Quiet Revolution	box IV.C 84		
Scope and Contents			
On CCAD Digital Files CD			
Turning Points Report Materials	box IV.C 84		
Scope and Contents			
On CCAD Digital Files CD			
Turning Points Consultation Report, 1994	box IV.C 84		
Scope and Contents			
On CCAD Digital Files CD			
5 unopenable 3.5 inch disks with unknown files	box IV.C 84		
13 5.25 inch disks with unknown files	box IV.C 84		
IV.C.9 General			
Background Research Materials on VHS tapes	box IV.C 85	folder 1	
Brochure Update Comments	box IV.C 85	folder 2	
Children, Familes and Government, Cambridge University Press, 1995-12-01	box IV.C 85	folder 3	
Draft Commentary: Grant Recommendations, 1995-01-01	box IV.C 85	folder 4	
Editorial Notes Removed from untitled 5 cassette tape series	box IV.C 85	folder 5	
Scope and Contents			
Removed from series IV.C.8.c Box 83			
Gittler and Saks, 1905-06-12	box IV.C 85	folder 6	
Podesta Associates, 1905-06-13			

	box IV.C 85	folder 7
Press Coverage, 1905-06-08	box IV.C 85	folder 8-9
State of the Council, 1987-01-01 1988-01-01	box IV.C 85	folder 10

Subseries IV.D. Carnegie Council on Children, 1969-1979

Physical Description: 1 box

Scope and Contents

The Carnegie Council on Children (CCC) was established in 1972 by the Corporation to undertake a broad investigation of what American society was doing to and for children, and what government, business, and other organizations and individuals could do to protect and support family life. The Council, which ended its work in 1979, consisted of 11 persons drawn from a wide variety of disciplines, including law, economics, anthropology, child development, history, and pediatrics. Its chairman and idrector was Kenneth Keniston, Andrew W. Mellon Professor of Human Development at MIT. Five major report's emerged from the Council's deliberations. The first, an overall analysis of the position of children in American society, entitled All Our Children: The American Family Under Pressure, was issued in 1977, together with policy recommendations for ways in which children's' needs could be met in the coming years. Other books issued by the Council included Small Futures: inequality, children, and the limits of liberal reform, by Richard H. de Lone, and The Unexpected Minority: handicapped children in America, by John Gliedman and William Roth. (from 1979 Annual Report)

Title/Description	Instances
Agreement, 1972	box IV.D 1
Distribution List, 1973-1975	box IV.D 1
Fringe Benefits, 1974-1975	box IV.D 1
Meeting Expenses, 1974	box IV.D 1
General Files, 1972-1975	box IV.D 1
Meeting Schedules, 1973-1974	box IV.D 1
Reports, 1974-1975	box IV.D 1
Council Members, 1973-1974	box IV.D 1
Staff Salaries, 1973	box IV.D 1
Travel, 1973	box IV.D 1
Vacation Schedules, 1974-1975	box IV.D 1
Yale Organization, 1974	box IV.D 1
The Potential Users of Television in Preschool Education, 1970	box IV.D 1
CC Programs in Early Childhood Education, 1970-1983	box IV.D 1
Helpful Documents Re: Development of CC Early Childhood Education Programs, 1971-1979	box IV.D 1
Program Information and Memos, 1968-1975	box IV.D 1

1969 Annual Report Piece Helen Rowan (Outline and List), 1969

box IV.D 1

Subseries IV.E. Task Force on Learning in the Primary Grades (TFLPG), 1992-1996

Physical Description: 16 boxes

Scope and Contents

The Carnegie Task Force on Learning in the Primary Grades urged American schools to ensure that substantially all students by the end of primary school meet standards of performance in the core subjects and skills sufficient to enable them to learn effectively in the later grades so that they could graduate from high school able to function well as citizens, as participants in the modern economy, and as students in subsequent levels of education. The Task Force also provided evidence that schools are falling far short of this goal for many, and by world standards perhaps most, students. It nevertheless held out hope that, with the application of the best current understanding and with continuing efforts to extend that knowledge, schools should be able to help most children meet these expectations. [from internal Fritz Mosher memo, "Draft Proposal for a Primary Grades Grant Program," 27 May 1997]

Title/Description	Instances	
General Files		
Background Material, 1994-1995	box IV.E 16	folder 1-2
Background Material, 1992-1995	box IV.E 16	folder 3
Dissemination Info, Jan. 19, 1995-	box IV.E 16	folder 4
Central Files, 1994-1995	box IV.E 16	folder 5
Contract & Billings, Sept. 15, 1996	box IV.E 16	folder 6
Public Relations: Media Coverage, 1996	box IV.E 16	folder 7
Public Relations: Press Conference, 1996	box IV.E 16	folder 8
Public Relations: Photo Releases, 1996	box IV.E 16	folder 9
Correspondence		
Correspondence (misc.), March 1994-June 1994	box IV.E 10	folder 1
Correspondence: Interoffice, 1994	box IV.E 10	folder 2
Correspondence, 1994	box IV.E 10	folder 3
Correspondence: Interoffice, 1995	box IV.E 10	folder 4
Correspondence, 1995	box IV.E 10	folder 5
Correspondence, 1996	box IV.E 10	folder 6-7
Reports		
Report: Outline, 1995	box IV.E 10	folder 8
Report: Task Force, 1995	box IV.E 10	folder 9
Reports, 1996	box IV.E 10	folder 10
Reports: Dissemination, 1996	box IV.E 10	folder 11

Reports: Reviewers, 1996	box IV.E 10	folder 12
Meeting Materials		
Vol. 1 5-6 Oct. 1994	box IV.E 1	folder 1
Vol. 2 5-6 Oct. 1994	box IV.E 1	folder 2
Vol. 1 9-10 Feb. 1995	box IV.E 1	folder 3
Vol. 2 9-10 Feb. 1995	box IV.E 1	folder 4
Vol. 3 9-10 Feb. 1995	box IV.E 1	folder 5
11-12 May 1994	box IV.E 2	folder 1
Vol. 1 1-2 Nov. 1995	box IV.E 2	folder 2
Vol. 2 1-2 Nov. 1995	box IV.E 2	folder 3
Vol. 1 27-28 June 1995	box IV.E 3	folder 1
Vol. 2 27-28 June 1995	box IV.E 3	folder 2
Vol. 1 13-14 March 1996	box IV.E 3	folder 3
Vol. 2 13-14 March 1996	box IV.E 3	folder 4
Meetings		
First Meeting, April 1994	box IV.E 4	folder 1
Second Meeting, Sept. 1994	box IV.E 4	folder 2
Third Meeting, Feb. 1995	box IV.E 4	folder 3
Fourth Meeting, March, May, June 1995	box IV.E 4	folder 4
Fifth Meeting, Sept., Nov. 1995	box IV.E 4	folder 5
Sixth Meeting, March 14, 1996-March 15, 1996	box IV.E 4	folder 6
Conference, Sept. 15, 1996	box IV.E 4	folder 7
Correspondence, March 1996-Aug. 1996	box IV.E 4	folder 8
Reports, Oct. 1994-May 1995	box IV.E 4	folder 9
Trustees Meeting, Jan. 11, 1996	box IV.E 4	folder 10
Preschool Finance, March 1996-April 1996	box IV.E 4	folder 11
Budget Meeting, May 1994-March 1996	box IV.E 4	folder 12
Conference Package, Sept. 15, 1996-Sept. 16, 1996	box IV.E 4	folder 13
Conference Questions, Sept. 16, 1996	box IV.E 4	folder 14
Participants		
Alvarado, Anthony, July 1994	box IV.E 5	folder 1
Beattie, Richard, Dec. 1994-June 1996	box IV.E 5	folder 2

Brown, Cynthia, July 1994-May 1995	box IV.E 5	folder 3
Clendenin, John, June 1996-Oct. 1996	box IV.E 5	folder 4
Comer, James, 1995-1996	box IV.E 5	folder 5
Darling-Hammond, Linda, 1994-1995	box IV.E 5	folder 6
Fuchs, Douglas, 1994-1996	box IV.E 5	folder 7
Kagan, Sharon Lynn, 1994-1996	box IV.E 5	folder 8
Malcolm, Shirley, 1996	box IV.E 5	folder 9
Mills, Richard, 1994-1996	box IV.E 5	folder 10
Minow, Martha, 1994-1996	box IV.E 5	folder 11
Odden, Allen, 1994-1996	box IV.E 5	folder 12
Porter, Bill, 1993-1995	box IV.E 5	folder 13
Resnick, Lauren, 1996	box IV.E 5	folder 14
Slavin, Robert, 1994-1996	box IV.E 5	folder 15
Transcripts		
Handouts, May 1994	box IV.E 6	folder 1
Transcripts, 1994	box IV.E 6	folder 2
Transcripts, 1994	box IV.E 6	folder 3
Transcripts, Oct. 5, 1994	box IV.E 6	folder 4
Transcripts, Oct. 6, 1994	box IV.E 6	folder 5
Transcripts, Feb. 9, 1995	box IV.E 7	folder 1
Transcripts, Feb. 10, 1995	box IV.E 7	folder 2
Transcripts, 34877	box IV.E 7	folder 3-4
Transcripts, 34878	box IV.E 8	folder 1-2
Transcripts, Nov. 1, 1995	box IV.E 8	folder 3-4
Transcripts, Nov. 2, 1995	box IV.E 8	folder 5
Transcripts, Sept. 15, 1996	box IV.E 9	folder 1
Transcripts, Sept. 16, 1996	box IV.E 9	folder 2-3
Fact Finding		
Boston, 1994	box IV.E 11	folder 1
California, 1994	box IV.E 11	folder 2
Chicago, 1994	box IV.E 11	folder 3
Texas, 1994	box IV.E 11	folder 4

Atlanta, 1995	box IV.E 11	folder 5
Boston, 1995	box IV.E 11	folder 6
Chicago, 1995	box IV.E 11	folder 7
Miami, 1995	box IV.E 11	folder 8
Nashville, Tennessee, 1995	box IV.E 11	folder 9
New York, 1995	box IV.E 11	folder 10
San Francisco, et al., 1995	box IV.E 11	folder 11
Years of Promise		
Comments, 1993	box IV.E 13	folder 1
Windmeyer Report, 1995	box IV.E 13	folder 2
Report Outline and Responses, 1995	box IV.E 13	folder 3
Draft Comments, 1996	box IV.E 13	folder 4
Package, 1996	box IV.E 13	folder 5
Press Clippings, 1996	box IV.E 13	folder 6
Shore, Rima, 1993-1996	box IV.E 14	folder 1
Watkins, James, 1994-1996	box IV.E 14	folder 2
Mosher, Smith, et al., 1994-1996	box IV.E 14	folder 3
Fulligni, Galinsky, et al., 1994-1995	box IV.E 14	folder 4
Devlin, Brindis, Fuchs, 1994-1995	box IV.E 14	folder 5
John Merrow Documentary		
Merrow, John, 1996	box IV.E 15	folder 1
Transcripts, 1996	box IV.E 15	folder 2
Comments		
1994 and 1996	box IV.E 12	folder 1
1995	box IV.E 12	folder 2
1996	box IV.E 12	folder 3
Mosher, Frederic (Fritz), 1996	box IV.E 12	folder 4
Calendar		
Calendar, 1994	box IV.E 12	folder 5
Calendar, 1995	box IV.E 12	folder 6
Calendar, 1996	box IV.E 12	folder 7

Subseries IV.F. Task Force on Meeting the Needs of Young Children (TFMNYC), 1991-1995

Physical Description: 13 boxes

		
Title/Description	Instances	
IV.F.1 Chronological Files		
Chronological Files, 1991-08-06 - 1992-12-29	box IV.F 1	folder 1
Chronological Files, 1993-01-04 - 1993-03-22	box IV.F 1	folder 2
Chronological Files, 1994-03-24 - 1993-07-08	box IV.F 1	folder 3
Chronological Files, 1994-08-06 - 1995-01-03	box IV.F 1	folder 4
Chronological Files, 1994-01-10 - 1995-01-03	box IV.F 1	folder 5
IV.F. 2 Grant Recommendations & Communications		
Compilation of Recommendations, 1993	box IV.F 2	folder 1
Task Force Meetings, 1993	box IV.F 2	folder 2
Top 3 Priority Issues, 1993	box IV.F 2	folder 3
EHDYC, 1992	box IV.F 2	folder 4-7
Dec. 16, 1993, 1993	box IV.F 2	folder 8
June Recommendations, 1993	box IV.F 2	folder 9
Media Plan, 1994	box IV.F 2	folder 10
Consortium, 1994	box IV.F 2	folder 11
Press Conference, 1992-1994	box IV.F 2	folder 12
Starting Points, 1994	box IV.F 2	folder 13
Hillary Clinton, 1994	box IV.F 2	folder 14
IV.F. 3 Contracts		
Janin Design Communications, 1993-1995	box IV.F 3	folder 1
Kamerman, Sheila, 1993	box IV.F 3	folder 2
Lester, Patricia, 1994	box IV.F 3	folder 3
Lombardi, Joan, 1992	box IV.F 3	folder 4
Maccoby, Eleanor, 1994	box IV.F 3	folder 5
Musick, J., 1993	box IV.F 3	folder 6
Osofsky, Joy, 1993	box IV.F 3	folder 7
Peebles, Claire, 1993	box IV.F 3	folder 8
Peterson, Terry, 1992	box IV.F 3	folder 9

Richmond, Julius, 1994	box IV.F 3	folder 10
Schlesinger, Mark, 1993	box IV.F 3	folder 11
Shore, Rima, 1994	box IV.F 3	folder 12
Szanton, Eleanor, 1992-1993	box IV.F 3	folder 13
Vanderpoole, Nathalie, 1993	box IV.F 3	folder 14
Weiss, Heather, 1994	box IV.F 3	folder 15
IV.F.4 Correspondence		
Asselin, Diana, 1993	box IV.F 4	folder 1
Barnard, Kathryn, 1992	box IV.F 4	folder 2
Butler, Owen Bradford, 1993	box IV.F 4	folder 3
Cortines, Ramon C., 1991	box IV.F 4	folder 4
Davidson, Ezra, 1992	box IV.F 4	folder 5
Deardourff, John D., 1993	box IV.F 4	folder 6
Goldstein, Naomi, 1993	box IV.F 4	folder 7
Harris, Irving, 1993	box IV.F 4	folder 8
Hechinger, Fred M., 1993	box IV.F 4	folder 9
Heller, Max, 1993	box IV.F 4	folder 10
Hufstedler, Shirley M., 1994	box IV.F 4	folder 11
Johnson, Sidney, 1994	box IV.F 4	folder 12
Jones, Judith E., 1993	box IV.F 4	folder 13
Hatch, John, 1992	box IV.F 4	folder 14
Kean, Thomas H., 1992	box IV.F 4	folder 15
Klerman, Lorraine V., 1993	box IV.F 4	folder 16
Maccoby, Eleanor E., 1991-1994	box IV.F 4	folder 17
McLoyd, Vonnie, 1991-1992	box IV.F 4	folder 18
Marshall, Ray, 1993	box IV.F 4	folder 19
Philips, Deborah, 1991-1993	box IV.F 4	folder 20
Richmond, Julius, 1991-1993	box IV.F 4	folder 21
Riley, Richard W., 1992	box IV.F 4	folder 22
Rodriguez, Gloria, 1991-1993	box IV.F 4	folder 23
Ryan, Kenneth, 1991-1993	box IV.F 4	folder 24
Salk, Jonas, 1991-1994	box IV.F 4	folder 25

Shuptrine, Sarah Cardwell, 1992-1993	box IV.F 4	folder 26
Schorr, Lisbeth Banberger, 1991-1994	box IV.F 4	folder 27
Wald, Michael, 1991-1993	box IV.F 4	folder 28
Ziegler, Edward, 1991-1993	box IV.F 4	folder 29
Zuckerman, Barry, 1991-1993	box IV.F 4	folder 30
IV.F.5 Meetings		
Steering Committee, 1992	box IV.F 5	folder 1
Request for Approval of Proposed Meeting March 3-4, 1992, 1992	box IV.F 5	folder 2
March 3-4, 1992, 1992	box IV.F 5	folder 3
Outline: March 3, 1992, 1992	box IV.F 5	folder 4
Summary June 23, 1992, 1992	box IV.F 5	folder 5
Request for Approval of Proposed Meeting June 23, 1992, 1992	box IV.F 5	folder 6
Meeting Briefing Book, 1993-10-27 - 1993-10-28	box IV.F 5	folder 7
Steering Committee Meeting, 1992-09-11	box IV.F 5	folder 8-10
Review of Selected National and State Level Reports, 1992-11-12	box IV.F 6	folder 1
Ad Hoc Advisory Meeting Materials, 1992-11-19	box IV.F 6	folder 2-3
Request for Approval of Proposed Meeting, 1992-11-19	box IV.F 6	folder 4
Steering Committee Meeting Materials, 1905-06-15 - 1905-06-16	box IV.F 6	folder 5
Services That Work Meeting Materials, 1993-01-01	box IV.F 6	folder 6
Meeting Briefing Book, 1993-01-20	box IV.F 6	folder 7
Request for Approval of Proposed Meeting, 1993-01-27 - 1993-01-28	box IV.F 6	folder 8
Meeting Briefing Book, 1993-02-22	box IV.F 6	folder 9-10
Discussion Papers, 1993-02-22	box IV.F 7	folder 1
Request for Approval of Porposed Meeting, 1993-02-22 - 1993-02-23	box IV.F 7	folder 2
Meeting Briefing Book, 1993-06-02	box IV.F 7	folder 3-4
Request for Approval of Proposed Meeting, 1993-06-14 - 1993-06-14	box IV.F 7	folder 5
Meeting Briefing Book, 1993-06-23	box IV.F 7	folder 6-7
Request for Approval of Proposed Meeting, 1993-10-27 - 1993-10-28	box IV.F 7	folder 8

Request for Approval of Proposed Meeting, 1994-11-16 - 1994-11-17	box IV.F 7	folder 9
Meeting Memos and Background Information, 1905-06-16	box IV.F 7	folder 10
Letter to Participants, 1994-10-18	box IV.F 7	folder 11
Briefing Book, 1994-11-08	box IV.F 7	folder 12
Meeting Materials - Hankin, L.K., 1900-01-00	box IV.F 7	folder 13
Task Force Meeting Briefing Book Draft, 1900-01-00	box IV.F 8	folder 1
Report Dissemination, 1905-06-16	box IV.F 8	folder 2
Letters to Speakers, 1994-04-01	box IV.F 8	folder 3
Starting Points Meeting Materials, 1994-04-12 - 1994-04-14	box IV.F 8	folder 4
Starting Points Conference Materials, 1994-04-01	box IV.F 8	folder 5
IV.F.6 Transcripts		
Meeting Essential Requirements for Healthy Development in the First Few Years of Life, 1905-06-12	box IV.F 13	folder 1-2
Meeting Transcripts, 1992-06-23	box IV.F 9	folder 1-2
Meeting Transcripts, 1993-02-22	box IV.F 9	folder 3-4
Meeting Transcripts, 1993-02-23	box IV.F 9	folder 5
Meeting Transcripts, 1993-06-14 - 1993-06-15	box IV.F 10	folder 1-2
Meeting Transcripts, 1993-10-27 - 1993-10-28	box IV.F 10	folder 3-5
Meeting Transcripts, 1994-04-12 - 1994-04-13	box IV.F 11	folder 1-3
Meeting Transcripts, 1994-11-16 - 1994-11-17	box IV.F 11	folder 4-6
IV.F.7 Papers		
Young Children in the United States: Are We Meeting Their Needs? Briefing Paper, 1992-02-01	box IV.F 12	folder 1
Health Care Benefits for Children: Their Content and Costs, Brown, 1993-01-01	box IV.F 12	folder 2
The Impact of Education for Parenting upon Parents, Children and Family Systems, Dornbusch, Barr, Seer, 1993-06-30	box IV.F 12	folder 3
Parental Leave Benefits for American Workers, Galinksy, Bond, 1993-01-01	box IV.F 12	folder 4
Are Changes in Work and Family Harming Children?, Goldstein, 1993-01-11	box IV.F 12	folder 5
Healthy Development in the Earliest Years, Hamburg, 1993-01-01	box IV.F 12	folder 6

The Role of Family Planning in Promoting Healthy Child Development, Klerman, Brown, Poole, 1993-02-01	box IV.F 12	folder 7
Meeting the Needs of Very Young Children and Their Families: The Importance of Dual Strategy, Kamerman, 1993-05-01	box IV.F 12	folder 8
Expanding and Enhancing Head Start Services to Younger Children, Lombardi, 1993-01-01	box IV.F 12	folder 9
Carnegie Primer on the First Three Years of Life, Musick, 1993-09-01	box IV.F 12	folder 10
Violence in the Lives of Young Children, Osofsky, 1993-06-15	box IV.F 12	folder 11
Financing Family-Cenetered Infant Child Care, Pizzo, 1993-01-01	box IV.F 12	folder 12
Directions Draft, Rodriguez, 1992-11-01	box IV.F 12	folder 13
Meeting the Needs of Young Children: A Shared Responsibility, A Giant Opportunity, Sawhill, 1992-11-12	box IV.F 12	folder 14
Young Children and Families: Creating a Social Policy Agenda, Vanderpool, 1993-06-01	box IV.F 12	folder 15
An Earlier Head Start: Planning an Intervention Program for Economically Disadvantaged Families and Children Ages Zero to Three, Zigler, 1993-01-01	box IV.F 12	folder 16
Policy Papers Comments, 1993-01-01	box IV.F 12	folder 17
Task Force Member List, 1994-04-25	box IV.F 12	folder 18
Starting Points: Meeting the Needs of Our Youngest Children, 1994-04-01	box IV.F 12	folder 19
Scope and Contents		
Contains printed final report		
Starting Points - Press Clippings, 1994	box IV.F 13	folder 3
Middle Grade School State Policy Initiative (MG Physical Description: 14 boxes	SSPI), 1996-2	2010
Title/Description	Instances	
MGSSPI Task Force Reports, 1996-2010	box IV.G 1	folder 1-6
National Report Network, 1994-1996	box IV.G 2	folder 1-6
National Report Network, 1997-1998	box IV.G 3	folder 1-4
National One Year Report, 1997-1998	box IV.G 3	folder 5-6
National Two Year Report, 1997-1999	box IV.G 3	folder 7-8

National Three Year Report, 1995-1999	box IV.G 4	folder 1-4
Arkansas Implementation of State Policy Reform in Middle Grade Education, 1996-1999	box IV.G 5	folder 1-4
California Implementation of State Policy Reform in Middle Grade Education, 1996-1999	box IV.G 6	folder 1-6
California Implementation of State Policy Reform in Middle Grade Education, 1996-1999	box IV.G 7	folder 1-2
Colorado Three Year Report, 1995-1999	box IV.G 7	folder 3-4
Connecticut Implementation of State Policy Reform in Middle Grade Education, 1996-1999	box IV.G 7	folder 5-6
Illinois Three Year Report, 1996-1999	box IV.G 8	folder 1-2
Maryland Implementation of State Policy Reform in Middle Grade Education, 1996-1999	box IV.G 8	folder 3-6
Maryland Implementation of State Policy Reform in Middle Grade Education, 1996-1999	box IV.G 9	folder 1-4
Massachusetts Implementation of State Policy Reform in Middle Grade Education, 1996-1999	box IV.G 9	folder 5-6
New Mexico Implementation of State Policy Reform in Middle Grade Education, 1996-1999	box IV.G 10	folder 1-7
New York Implementation of State Policy Reform in Middle Grade Education, 1996-1999	box IV.G 11	folder 1-5
North Dakota Implementation of State Policy Reform in Middle Grade Education, 1996-1999	box IV.G 11	folder 6-7
Rhode Island Three Year Report, 1996-1999	box IV.G 12	folder 1-2
South Carolina Three Year Report, 1996-1999	box IV.G 12	folder 3-4
Texas Implementation of State Policy Reform in Middle Grade Education, 1996-1999	box IV.G 12	folder 5-6
Texas Implementation of State Policy Reform in Middle Grade Education, 1996-1999	box IV.G 13	folder 1-6
Vermont Implementation of State Policy Reform in Middle Grade Education, 1996-1999	box IV.G 14	folder 1-6

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Series V: Papers of CCNY Staff Members, 1955-1997

Scope and Contents

This series includes papers of former staff members.

Avery Russell served the Corporation for 30 years starting in 1970. Avery was Director of Publications and Program Manager. Alan Pifer joined the Corporation in 1953, served as acting President 1965-1967, and President 1967-1982.

Subseries V.A. Avery Russell Papers, (bulk 1970-1997)

Physical Description: 120 boxes

Arrangement

This subseries is arranged into ten sub-sub-series.

Scope and Contents

XXX WHO AND WHY? XXX

Title/Description Instances

V.A.1.a President's Essays, 1976-1995

Scope and Contents

Series consists of background materials, correspondence, and drafts for the President's Essay, to be included in the Carnegie Corporation Annual Report. Arranged chronologically. Essays by Alan Pifer (1976 and 1978) and David Hamburg (1986, 1989, 1991-1993, 1995) are included. Avery Russell served as an editor, and the series includes her comments and corrections.

Essay "Women Working - Toward a New Society", 1976	box V.A 1	folder 1-2
Essay "The Future of Childhood", 1978	box V.A 1	folder 3
Essay "Science Education: Toward Healthy People and a Healthy Economy", 1986	box V.A 1	folder 4
Essay "Early Adolescence: A Critical Time for Interventions in Education and Health", 1989	box V.A 1	folder 5
Essay "A Decent Start", 1991	box V.A 1	folder 6
Essay "Children of Urban Poverty", 1992	box V.A 1	folder 7
Essay "Leaning to Live Together", 1993	box V.A 1	folder 8-9
Essay "Leaning to Live Together", 1993	box V.A 2	folder 1-2
Essay "A Developmental Strategy to Prevent Lifelong Damage", 1995	box V.A 2	folder 3-4
Essay "Human Conflict", 1997	box V.A 2	folder 5

V.A.1.b Annual Reports- Editorial Materials, 1976-1993

Series consists of background materials, correspondence, drafts, graphic design materials and mock-ups of Carnegie Corporation of New York Annual Reports for 1976, 1978, 1988, and 1993. Avery Russell was responsible for production and dissemination of the Annual Report in her capacity as Director of Publications, and the majority of the files are related to dissemination of the reports.

1976 Annual Report, 1976	box V.A 3	folder 1-6
1978 Annual Report, 1978	box V.A 4	folder 1-4
1988 Annual Report, 1988	box V.A 4	folder 5
1993 Annual Report, 1993	box V.A 4	folder 6

V.A.2 Grants, 1985-1997

Scope and Contents

Series consists of grant proposals, background materials, correspondence with grantees, correspondence between CCNY staff members regarding grants, and disbursement sheets related to the Corporation's grants spanning 1985-1997, where Avery Russell was involved as a program officer. Arranged chronologically. Most grant files are for projects to support production or dissemination of reports and periodicals. Russell was not officially responsible for those specific program areas, but she took particular interest in them as the Corporation's Director of Publications. These files contain information, complementing official grant files in series III.A (see notes for the location of corresponding files).

corresponding mess.		
Sigma Delta Chi Foundation to Foster News Reporting on Developing Countries in the US (B4626), 1985	box V.A 5	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1362 Folders 2-3 and V.A. Box 48, Folder 4		
US Committee for UNICEF Toward Public Education in the US on Child Health and Survival in Developing Countries, 1985	box V.A 5	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
See III.C Box 43 Folder 15		
Appropriation for Dissemination in the US of the Second Carnegie Inquiry Into Poverty and Development in Southern Africa (B4700), 1985	box V.A 5	folder 3

?? (see also S. Africa Series)

Duke University to Support Teaching and Writing on South Africa (D88011, B5277, B4959), 1987	box V.A 5	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
?? (see also S. Africa Series)		
American Citizenship Education Project Toward a National Media Campaign on Voter Education and Registration (B4517), 1988	box V.A 5	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1064 Folders 3-8		
Editorial Projects in Education for a Marketing Plan to Increase Readership by Public School Teachers of Education Week, 1987	box V.A 5	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1171 Folders 1-4		
Press and the Public Project to Support Publicity and Education for a Public Television Documentary on American Media Coverage of Africa, 1988	box V.A 6	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1331 Folder 5, Box 1332 Folders 1-3		
Southern African Development Coordination Conference Toward Public Education Programs on Regional Economic and Political Issues, 1988	box V.A 6	folder 2-3
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1660 Folder 3		
National Public Radio Toward Coverage of the 1988 Presidential Campaign and Elections (B5023), 1988	box V.A 6	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1288 Folder 1		
Duke University for a Conference on Poverty in South Africa Based on the Final Report on the Second Inquiry into Poverty and Development in Southern Africa, 1988	box V.A 6	folder 5

See III.A Box 1169 Folders 3-4

The Africa Fund to Produce a Two Part Television Program Based on the Second Inquiry Into Poverty and Development in Southern Africa (D89028), 1989	box V.A 7	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1410 Folder 5		
Catticus Corporation Towards Completion of Film on the Life and Legacy of Earl Warren (D89028), 1989	box V.A 7	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1468 Folder 2		
National Humanities Center for Radio Programs on Civil Rights and Education (D88124, D88016), 1989	box V.A 7	folder 3
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1284 Folders 5-6, Box 1285 Folder 1		
WGBH Education Foundation for Research and Development of an Educational Television Series on Latin America and the Caribbean (B5231), 1989	box V.A 7	folder 4-5
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Boxes 1395-1397		
University of Cape Town Toward Support of the Centre for Documentary Photography (B5278), 1989-1990	box V.A 7	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1105 Folder 9		
Africa Fund Toward Support of the Public Television Series <i>South Africa Now</i> (B5279), 1989	box V.A 7	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1410 Folders 3-4		
National Humanities Center for Radio Programs on Science, Technology, and American Society, 1990	box V.A 8	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Boxes 1284-1285		
University of Southern California Toward Fellowships in the Center for International Journalism's Latin American Program (B5076, B5357), 1990	box V.A 8	folder 2-3

See III.A Box 1365 Folder 4

African Council on Communication Education Toward a Conference on Science and Technology (D90111, B5401, D90007), 1990	box V.A 8	folder 4-5
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1418 Folder 6, Box 1419 Folders 1-6		
University of Southern California Toward Fellowships on US-Mexico Border Health and Environmental Issues in the Latin America Program (B4537), 1991	box V.A 9	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1661 Folder 3		
National Public Radio Toward Coverage of the 1992 Presidential Campaign and Election (B5591), 1991-1992	box V.A 9	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1618 Folder 2		
Hesperian Foundation Toward Dissemination of <i>Where There is No Doctor</i> in Anglophone Africa (D92098, D90064), 1992	box V.A 9	folder 3
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1203 Folder 7		
National Public Radio Toward Coverage of the 1994 Congressional Campaign and Elections, 1994	box V.A 9	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1945 Folders 3-6		
V.A.3 Avery Russell's Biographical File, Writings and Speeches, 1970-1997		
Scope and Contents		
Series consists of Avery Russell's curriculum vitae, biographical information, essays, and speeches. Arranged chronologically. Includes drafts of speeches and writings, comments from other Corporation staff, correspondence related to Avery Russell's writing, and Russell's performance appraisals.		
List of Writings and Speeches by Avery Russell, 1970-1984	box V.A 10	folder 1
Biographical File	box V.A 10	folder 2

Avery Russell's Grants, 1989-1996	box V.A 10	folder 3
Draft of the Carnegie Commission on Public Broadcasting Task Force Report, 1977	box V.A 10	folder 4
Essay "Children and Adolescents", 1978	box V.A 10	folder 5-6
Speech at Wesleyan University Press, 1983	box V.A 11	folder 1
Essay "The Role of the Press in Educating Americans About Developing Countries", 1984	box V.A 11	folder 2
Essay "Carnegie Focus on Children", 1987	box V.A 11	folder 3
Performance Appraisal Forms, 1992-1997	box V.A 11	folder 4
Letter to the New Republic on "Philanthropical Correctness", 1995	box V.A 11	folder 5
Essay "A Tribute to Fred M. Hechinger", 1996	box V.A 11	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
2 Photographs Removed to Photograph Series		
Speech at CC Christmas Party, 1996	box V.A 11	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
1 Photograph Removed to Photograph Series		
Paper "Response to the Bradley Commission", 1997	box V.A 11	folder 8

V.A.4.a Office of Publications - Dissemination, 1970-1997

Scope and Contents

Series consists of materials related to the Corporation's dissemination strategy for reports and publications during Avery Russell's leadership of the Office of Publications. Arranged alphabetically by subject, starting with CCNY projects and followed by projects and papers from outside sources. Includes Office of Publications guidelines, dissemination strategies drafted for specific reports and projects, correspondence with other foundations regarding dissemination procedures, and drafts of Avery Russell's 1995 report to the Board of Trustees on the Corporation's dissemination procedures.

Avery Russell's Dissemination Paper for Trustees, 1995	box V.A 12	folder 1-2
Dissemination Program Outline, 1975-1976	box V.A 12	folder 3
Dissemination Strategies Questionnaire, 1986-1987	box V.A 12	folder 4
Dissemination of Carnegie Quarterly, 1978-1994	box V.A 12	folder 5
Framework for Future Dissemination, 1992	box V.A 12	folder 6

Mailing Lists Policy, 1974-1975

	box V.A 13	folder 1
Dissemination Strategy for Carnegie Commission on Science, Technology and Government, 1991	box V.A 13	folder 2
Dissemination Strategy for Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development, 1995	box V.A 13	folder 3
Dissemination Strategy for Carnegie Council on Children, 1990	box V.A 13	folder 4
Dissemination Strategy for Parent to Parent, 1983	box V.A 13	folder 5
Dissemination Strategy for Starting Points, 1994	box V.A 13	folder 6
Marketing and Distribution of Publications by Public Interest Groups, April 1980	box V.A 13	folder 7
Dissemination Memos, 1990-1997	box V.A 13	folder 8
Dissemination Memos, 1970-1990	box V.A 14	folder 1-2
Using Foundations to Influence the Press: A Case History from the Right, 1983	box V.A 14	folder 3
Dissemination of Woodrow Wilson Center's Inter- American Dialogue, 1984	box V.A 14	folder 4

V.A.4.b Office of Publications - Carnegie Quarterly, 1969-1997

Scope and Contents

Series consists of drafts of articles, background materials, correspondence regarding production and distribution, art work and graphic design, and responses from readers for issues of the Corporation's publication *Carnegie Quarterly*. Includes materials for both published and unpublished *Quarterly* articles. Arranged Chronologically. Avery Russell was responsible for writing the *Quarterly*, arranging its publication, and distributing it to subscribers and Corporation affiliates.

Bulk Orders, 1993-1994	box V.A 15	folder 1
Positive Responses to Carnegie Quarterly Articles, 1978-1996	box V.A 15	folder 2-3
Graphic Design, 1995	box V.A 15	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
Contains original artwork		
"Spiritism in the South Bronx", undated	box V.A 15	folder 5
"What Carnegie Corporation Is", Spring 1969	box V.A 15	folder 6
"Children and Motherhood", Fall 1972	box V.A 15	folder 7-8

"How Fathers Foster Their Children's Leading", Spring 1973	box V.A 16	folder 1
"Women and Development", Spring 1981	box V.A 16	folder 2
"Computers in Schools", Summer 1985	box V.A 16	folder 3
"Strategic Defense Initiative", Winter 1987	box V.A 16	folder 4-6
"Bringing Children Out of the Shadows", Spring 1988	box V.A 16	folder 7
"Black Churches", Winter 1988	box V.A 17	folder 1-3
"Uprooting Poverty", Summer 1989	box V.A 17	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
1 5-1/4 floppy Removed to Digital Series		
"Soviet Military Objectives", Summer 1989	box V.A 17	folder 5-7
"US-Soviet Relations", Winter 1989	box V.A 18	folder 1-2
"The Adolescent Experience", Spring 1990	box V.A 18	folder 1-6
"Mathematics and Science Education Network (MSEN)", Summer/Fall 1990	box V.A 19	folder 1
"The Fate of Nuclear Weapons in the Former USSR", Winter/Spring 1992	box V.A 19	folder 2
"Cooperative Engagement: The New Imperative of National Security", Summer 1994	box V.A 19	folder 3
"Cooperative Security", Winter 1994	box V.A 19	folder 4
"Your Body, Your Life - Human Biology for the Middle Grades", Summer/Fall 1995	box V.A 19	folder 5-6
Scope and Contents		
21 Color Slides and 1 Color Photograph Removed to AV Series		
"Your Global Neighborhood", Spring 1996	box V.A 19	folder 7-8
"Heading Off a New Nuclear Nightmare", Spring/ Summer 1996	box V.A 19	folder 9
Carnegie Quarterly Outline for Back Pages, 1994-1997	box V.A 19	folder 10

V.A.4.c Office of Publications - Pifer Speeches, 1973-1986

Scope and Contents

Series consists of background materials, correspondence, and drafts of speeches by CCNY President Alan Pifer. Arranged chronologically by speech date. These files contain information which complements the final copies of Pifer's speeches, found in series V.B. Avery Russell edited

the speeches and writings of the president, and assisted with research.

"The Higher Education of Blacks in the United States", 01-08-1973	box V.A 20	folder 1-2
Speech at the Vassar Club of New York, 24-01-1974	box V.A 20	folder 3
Speech at the Second Robert Lee Sutherland Seminar, 03-10-1980	box V.A 20	folder 4
Speech at Atlanta University Charter Day, 16-10-1980	box V.A 20	folder 5-6
"Speaking Out: Reflections on 30 Years of Foundation Work", 06-06-1905	box V.A 20	folder 7
Speech to Travelers Companies Symposium, 26-02-1986	box V.A 20	folder 8

 $V.A.4.d\ Office\ of\ Publications\ -\ Hamburg\ Speeches\ and\ writings,\ 1983-1993$

Scope and Contents

Series consists of background materials, correspondence, and drafts of speeches and essays by CCNY President David A. Hamburg. Arranged chronologically by date of speech or publication. Avery Russell edited the speeches and writings of the president, and assisted with research.

"Investing in Children", 01-01-1983	box V.A 21	folder 1
"The World Transformed: Critical Issues in Contemporary Human Adaptation", 22-03-1983	box V.A 21	folder 2
Testimony Before the US Senate Subcommittee on Education, Arts, and Humanities of the Committee on Labor and Human Resources, 08-04-1983	box V.A 21	folder 3
"Frontiers of Research on Aggression and Violence", 01-05-1983	box V.A 21	folder 4
"Linking Health and Behavior in Developing Countries", 01-03-1984	box V.A 21	folder 5
Convocation Speech at the University of Rochester, 23-04-1984	box V.A 21	folder 6
Dunfermline Speech "Education: Science, Technology, and the Economy", 07-06-1905	box V.A 21	folder 7
"Brain, Behavior and Health", 29-05-1985	box V.A 21	folder 8
Speech to New York Regional Association of Grant Makers, 19-09-1985	box V.A 21	folder 9
"A Landmark in the Scientific Study of Human Evolution", 16-10-1985	box V.A 21	folder 10
"Universities, Scientific Inquiry, and the Paradox of Success", 21-10-1986	box V.A 21	folder 11

"Avoiding Nuclear War and Strengthening International Security", 01-12-1986	box V.A 21	folder 12
"Health and Behavior: A Worldwide Opportunity", 13-05-1987	box V.A 21	folder 13
"New Wine in Old Bottles: Can We Cope With Our Success?", 12-06-1987	box V.A 21	folder 14
"Early Intervention to Prevent Lifelong Damage", 09-09-1987	box V.A 21	folder 15
"Nuclear Risk Reduction and Conflict Resolution", 12-05-1988	box V.A 22	folder 1
"Early Adolescence: Can Education Provide New Opportunities for a Critical Period of Development", 13-05-1988	box V.A 22	folder 2
"Historic Day for Children", 19-09-1988	box V.A 22	folder 3
Manuscript "Contemporary Intergroup Violence", 1993	box V.A 22	folder 4-7
Manuscript "The Unfulfilled Potential of Television for Education", 1993	box V.A 22	folder 8

V.A.4.e Office of Publications - Administrative, 1972-1989

Scope and Contents

Series consists of handbooks, style guides, press logs, mailing lists, expense statements, and financial documents of the Office of Publications.

Publications Office Handbook Draft, 1972	box V.A 23	folder 1
Publications Office Procedures, 1994	box V.A 23	folder 2
Publications Office Memoranda of Understanding with Authors, 1982-1989	box V.A 23	folder 3
Publications Office Media Mailing List Revision, 1997	box V.A 23	folder 4
Publications Office CCAD Press Log, 1994	box V.A 23	folder 5
Publications Office Administrative Restructuring, 1997	box V.A 23	folder 6
Publications Office American Express Charges, 1997	box V.A 23	folder 7
Publications Office Travel Expense Statements, 1996-1999	box V.A 23	folder 8

V.A.5 Meetings, 1983-1998

Scope and Contents

Series consists of planning materials, correspondence with participants, agendas, and some transcripts of Carnegie Corporation meetings which Avery Russell organized or participated in. Arranged by meeting type and chronologically. Includes materials on meetings and retreats of the Board of Trustees, staff seminars, Office of Publications meetings, public CCNY meetings not associated with specific grants, and meetings of the Carnegie Endowment for International Peace which Avery Russell participated in

Avery Russell's Board of Trustees Meeting Notes, 11-02-1983 10-10-1998	box V.A 24	folder 1-4
Board of Trustees Retreat, 25-03-1983 03-29-1983	box V.A 24	folder 5-6
Board of Trustees Retreat, 02-05-1984 05-04-1984	box V.A 24	folder 7
Board of Trustees Meetings, 13-10-1994	box V.A 25	folder 1
Board of Trustees Meeting, 13-04-1995	box V.A 25	folder 2
Board of Trustees Meeting, 07-06-1995 06-09-1995	box V.A 25	folder 3
Board of Trustees Retreat, 07-06-1995 06-08-1995	box V.A 25	folder 4-6
Scope and Contents		
1 AudioCassette Removed to AV Series		
Carnegie Staff Seminar "In Search of Global Patterns", 20-01-1983	box V.A 26	folder 1
Carnegie Staff Seminar "Nutrition and Development", 31-03-1983	box V.A 26	folder 2
Carnegie Meeting on the Task Force on Youth Development, 10-05-1990	box V.A 26	folder 3
Carnegie Staff Seminar "Developing Country Program Ideas", 17-06-1983	box V.A 26	folder 4
Carnegie Office of Publications Seminar on Magazine Editors on Central America, 01-04-1985	box V.A 26	folder 5
Carnegie Endowment for International Peace Symposium on the United States and North Korea, 16-11-1993	box V.A 26	folder 6
Carnegie Endowment for International Peace Conference on Nuclear Non-Proliferation and the Millennium, 12-02-1996 02-13-1996	box V.A 26	folder 7
Carnegie Staff Brainstorming Meeting on Internet in Africa, 03-04-1996	box V.A 27	folder 1
Carnegie Staff Seminar on Program Review, Fall 1997	box V.A 27	folder 2-3
Carnegie Staff Seminar on Program Development, 18-12-1997	box V.A 27	folder 4
Carnegie Corporation Meeting on Early Childhood	box V.A 27	folder 5

arnegie Corporation Meeting on Higher Education in	box V.A 27	folder 6
e 21st Century, 21-04-1998		

V.A.6.a Avery Russell's Correspondence - Chronological, 1970-1997

Scope and Contents

Series consists of correspondence with individuals and organizations related to production and distribution of the Corporation's publications, grantmaking activities, and administration. Arranged chronologically by year. For correspondence with specific organizations or individuals, see series V.A.5.c and series V.A.5.d.

Chronological, 1970-1973	box V.A 28	folder 1-6
Chronological, 1974-1984	box V.A 29	folder 1-10
Chronological, 1985-1989	box V.A 30	folder 1-6
Chronological, 1990-1992	box V.A 31	folder 1-6
Chronological, 1993-1995	box V.A 32	folder 1-6
Chronological, 1995-1997	box V.A 33	folder 1-3

V.A.6.b Correspondence - Internal, 1973-1996

Scope and Contents

Series consists of internal memoranda written by or about Avery Russell, summaries of phone meetings, summaries of personal meetings, and Russell's memorandum on "Destructive Philanthropy." Arranged chronologically.

Memoranda, 1985-1990	box V.A 33	folder 4-9
Avery Russell's Memo on Destructive Philanthropy, 25-10-1996	box V.A 33	folder 10
Records of phone conversations ("Yellow Sheets"), 1968-1984	box V.A 34	folder 1-7
Records of meetings ("Blue Sheets"), 1970-1973	box V.A 35	folder 1-4

V.A.6.c Correspondence - Organizations, 1972-1998

Scope and Contents

Series consists of correspondence with grantmaking organizations which Avery Russell communicated with as Director of Publications, media outlets and organizations, government agencies, universities, organizations which solicited Corporation support, and organizations which successfully received Corporation support (for these organizations, see notes for the location of corresponding files).

Arranged alphabetically by organization title. Avery Russell handled much of the Corporation's public relations, and she corresponded with many media organizations. She was unofficially responsible for the Corporation's correspondence with media organizations that solicited Corporation support. Many correspondence files contain information and promotional materials related to the organizations.

Academy for Educational Development, 1978 - 1984	box V.A 36	folder 1
Africa Fund, 1995	box V.A 36	folder 2
Africa News, 1986 - 1989	box V.A 36	folder 3-5
African Academy of Sciences, 1987 -1997	box V.A 36	folder 6-8
African Diaspora Research Center, Michigan State University, 1990	box V.A 36	folder 9
American Association for the Advancement of Science Project 2061, 1995 - 1997	box V.A 37	folder 1-2
American Association for the Advancement of Science Annual Meeting, 24-05-1989 05-29-1989	box V.A 37	folder 3
American Austrian Foundation, Inc., 1994	box V.A 37	folder 4
American Enterprise Institute for Public Policy Research, 1997	box V.A 37	folder 5
American Medical Association, 1996	box V.A 37	folder 6
American Society of Newspaper Editors, 1987	box V.A 37	folder 7
American Social Youth Policy Forum, 1999	box V.A 37	folder 8
American Sociological Association, 1988	box V.A 38	folder 1
American Youth Work Center, 1995	box V.A 38	folder 2
Americas Watch, 1984	box V.A 38	folder 3-4
Annenberg Washington Program, 1996	box V.A 38	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
7 Black and White Index Photographs Removed to Visual Series		
Ashoka Innovators for the Public, 1987	box V.A 38	folder 6
Bay Area Writing Project, 1987-1990	box V.A 38	folder 7
Brookings Institutions, 1972-1994	box V.A 38	folder 8-9
Business Enterprise Trust, 1991	box V.A 38	folder 10
California Times Radio, 1993	box V.A 38	folder 11
Carnegie Commission on Science, Technology, and Government, 1993	box V.A 38	folder 12

Carnegie Council on Children, 1978	box V.A 39	folder 1
Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching Report on Preschoolers, 1991	box V.A 39	folder 2
Carnegie-Mellon University, 1983	box V.A 39	folder 3
Carter Center, 1998	box V.A 39	folder 4
Center for Defense Information, 1983	box V.A 39	folder 5
Center for Excellence in Education, Northern Arizona University, 1984	box V.A 39	folder 6
Center for Foreign Journalists, 1988	box V.A 39	folder 7-8
Center for Investigative Reporting, Inc., 1985	box V.A 39	folder 9
Center for Peace Through Culture, 1988	box V.A 39	folder 10
Center for Short-Lived Phenomena, 1973	box V.A 39	folder 11
Center for Strategic and International Studies, 1992-1993	box V.A 39	folder 12
Charles H. Revson Foundation, 1979-1982	box V.A 40	folder 1
Children's Defense Fund, 1986	box V.A 40	folder 2
Central America Education Project, undated	box V.A 40	folder 3
Children Now, 1985	box V.A 40	folder 4
College Board Equity 2000 Board, 1997	box V.A 40	folder 5
Columbia University Media and Society Seminars, 1984	box V.A 40	folder 6-7
Columbia University Graduate School of Journalism, 1983	box V.A 41	folder 1
Committee for the Study of the American Electorate, 1985	box V.A 41	folder 2
Committee to Protect Journalists, 1986	box V.A 41	folder 3
Consortium for the Advancement of Private Higher Education, 1985	box V.A 41	folder 4
Copperfield Associates, Inc., undated	box V.A 41	folder 5
Council on Foundations, 1976-1983	box V.A 41	folder 6
Council on Foundations Foundations and Public Policy Formation, 1997	box V.A 41	folder 7
Drug Strategies, 1999	box V.A 41	folder 8
Duke University Center for Documentary Studies, 1996	box V.A 41	folder 9
Editorial Projects in Education, 1994-1996	box V.A 41	folder 10
Education Writers Association, 1982-1988	box V.A 42	folder 1-2

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting, Tobacco and Investment, 08-04-1983	box V.A 42	folder 3
Foundation for Child Development Board Retreat, 08-04-1983	box V.A 42	folder 4
Foundation for Child Development Board Retreat, 08-04-1983 05-19-1998	box V.A 42	folder 5
Foundation for Interactive Learning, 1994	box V.A 43	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
1 VHS Tape Removed to AV Series		
Ford Foundation Women's Program, 1987	box V.A 43	folder 2
Fundacago da Juventude, 1994	box V.A 43	folder 3
Gannett Center for Media Studies, 1985	box V.A 43	folder 4
Gemini News Service, 1985	box V.A 43	folder 5
Grantwatch, 1987	box V.A 43	folder 6
Health Affairs, 1987	box V.A 43	folder 7
Hauser Center for Nonprofit Institutions, Harvard University, 1997	box V.A 43	folder 8
Hauser Group, 1996	box V.A 43	folder 9
Heritage Foundation, 1980	box V.A 43	folder 10
Hill and Wang, 1991	box V.A 43	folder 11
Howard Greenberg Gallery, 1994	box V.A 43	folder 12
Human Interaction Research Institute, 1996	box V.A 43	folder 13
Impact Online, 1997	box V.A 43	folder 14
Institute for Journalism Education, 1985	box V.A 44	folder 1
Institute for Tele-Information, Columbia University, 1998	box V.A 44	folder 2
Institute of Current World Affairs, 1999	box V.A 44	folder 3
International Commentary Service, Inc., 1990	box V.A 44	folder 4
Institute of Current World Affairs, 1991	box V.A 44	folder 5
Institute for Soviet-American Relations, 1983	box V.A 44	folder 6
International Development Research Centre, 1984	box V.A 44	folder 7
International Press Institute American Committee, 1984-1985	box V.A 45	folder 1
International Women's Media Foundation, 1972-1995	box V.A 45	folder 2

John Doble Research Associates, 1995	box V.A 45	folder 3
Life Research Institute, 1995-1997	box V.A 45	folder 4
Louis Harris and Associates, Inc., 1983	box V.A 45	folder 5
Manhattan Institute, 1994	box V.A 45	folder 6-7
Mirageland, Ltd., 1993	box V.A 45	folder 8
National Association for the Advancement of Colored People, 1996	box V.A 45	folder 9
National Center on Education and the Economy, 1996	box V.A 45	folder 10
National Commission on Philanthropy and Civic Renewal, 1997	box V.A 45	folder 11
National Committee for Citizens in Education, 1981	box V.A 45	folder 12
National Humanities Center, 1996-1998	box V.A 45	folder 13
National Research Council Project on African Computer Networks, undated	box V.A 45	folder 14
National Urban League, 1967-1997	box V.A 46	folder 1-2
National Video Resources, undated	box V.A 46	folder 3
New England Foundation for the Humanities Telling the Story Conference, April 1993	box V.A 46	folder 4
Newspaper Advertising Bureau, Inc., 1978-1992	box V.A 46	folder 5-6
Pacific Council on International Policy, 1997	box V.A 47	folder 1
Pacific News Service, 1985	box V.A 47	folder 2
Paul Green Foundation, Inc., 1986-1988	box V.A 47	folder 3
Les Plus Belles Routes Du Monde, January 1997	box V.A 47	folder 4
Point of View, 1998	box V.A 47	folder 5-6
President's Committee of Advisors on Science and Technology, Panel on Educational Technology, 1997	box V.A 47	folder 7
Queen Elizabeth House Refugee Studies Programme, 1986	box V.A 47	folder 8
Rockefeller Foundation Philanthropy and the Digital Age, 04-06-1996	box V.A 48	folder 1
Sagaris: A Feminist Institution, 1975	box V.A 48	folder 2-3
Sigma Delta Chi Foundation to Foster News Reporting on Developing Countries in the US, 1985	box V.A 48	folder 4

See V.A Box 5, Folder 1

Social Welfare Research Institute, Boston College, undated	box V.A 48	folder 5
Third World Week South-North News Agency, 1988	box V.A 48	folder 6
Time, Inc., 1983	box V.A 49	folder 1
Transafrica, 1982-1984	box V.A 49	folder 2
Unacknowledged Correspondence, 1987-1991	box V.A 49	folder 3
United National Peoples Party of Sierra Leone, 1986-1996	box V.A 49	folder 4
University of Kentucky, 1977	box V.A 49	folder 5
University of Minnesota - Twin Cities College of Education, 1984	box V.A 49	folder 6
University of Missouri School of Journalism, 1977-1988	box V.A 49	folder 7-8
University of Southern California School of Journalism, 1992-1994	box V.A 49	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
1 VHS Tape Removed to AV Series		
Urban Institute, 1995-1998	box V.A 50	folder 1
Video Production Companies, 1996	box V.A 50	folder 2
Wilmer Shields Rich Award, 1997	box V.A 50	folder 3
Women's History Research Center, 1973	box V.A 50	folder 4-7
World Press Institute, 1981-1983	box V.A 50	folder 8
Worldview International Foundation, 1984	box V.A 50	folder 9

V.A.6.d Correspondence - Persons, 1970-1998

Scope and Contents

Series consists of correspondence with individuals which Avery Russell communicated with as Director of Publications, reporters, professors and university administrators, representatives of organizations which requested or received Corporation support, writers and designers retained by the Corporation, and personal friends. Arranged alphabetically by last name.

Alexander-Minter, Rae	box V.A 51	folder 1
Amor, Adlai J.	box V.A 51	folder 2

Aspden, Jeannette L.	box V.A 51	folder 3
Ausubel, Jesse	box V.A 51	folder 4
Backer, Thomas E.	box V.A 51	folder 5
Barnet, Richard	box V.A 51	folder 6
Bassow, Whitman	box V.A 51	folder 7
Bennett, Douglas J.	box V.A 51	folder 8
Berman, Edward H.	box V.A 51	folder 9
Beyers, Bob	box V.A 51	folder 10
Bidwell, Charles	box V.A 51	folder 11
Bonham, George	box V.A 51	folder 12
Boutros-Ghali, Boutros	box V.A 51	folder 13
Bowley, Alison J.	box V.A 51	folder 14
Bradley, William L.	box V.A 51	folder 15
Bronte, Lydia	box V.A 51	folder 16
Bruner, Jerome	box V.A 52	folder 1
Bundy, McGeorge	box V.A 52	folder 2
Carskadon, Thomas R.	box V.A 52	folder 3
Cohen, David K.	box V.A 52	folder 4
Cole, Sheila R.	box V.A 52	folder 5
Collins, Allan	box V.A 52	folder 6
Cowlan, Bert	box V.A 52	folder 7
Cummings, Nathan	box V.A 52	folder 8
Cunningham, Michael	box V.A 52	folder 9
Delone, Richard	box V.A 52	folder 10
Dennis, Francis	box V.A 52	folder 11
Dillon, Wilton S.	box V.A 53	folder 1
Doble, John	box V.A 53	folder 2
Donohue, William	box V.A 53	folder 3
Dryfoos, Joy G.	box V.A 53	folder 4-6
Dunlop, Joan	box V.A 53	folder 7
Ebel, Robert L.	box V.A 53	folder 8
Evans, Eli	box V.A 53	folder 9

1 Cassette Tape Removed to AV Series

Formon Elizabeth		
Fernea, Elizabeth	box V.A 54	folder 1
Foster, Henry	box V.A 54	folder 2
Frankenhauser, Marianne	box V.A 54	folder 3
Fredericks, Wayne	box V.A 54	folder 4
Goldman, Ronald S.	box V.A 54	folder 5
Green, Janet M.	box V.A 54	folder 6
Gregg, Lucius	box V.A 54	folder 7
Guendelman, Sylvia	box V.A 54	folder 8
Hamburg, David. A., 1983-1985	box V.A 54	folder 9-10
Heath, Shirley Brice	box V.A 54	folder 11
Herskovits, Jean	box V.A 54	folder 12
Holt, Samuel C.O.	box V.A 55	folder 1
Hoopes, Townsend	box V.A 55	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
3 Color Photos Removed to AV Series Horowitz, Donald L.	box V.A 55	folder 3
Hoy, Anne	box V.A 55	folder 4
Hyatt, Gordon	hor VAE	foldon E
· /	box V.A 55	folder 5
Jasis, Monica	box V.A 55	folder 6
•		
Jasis, Monica	box V.A 55	folder 6
Jasis, Monica Jolyon-West, Louis	box V.A 55 box V.A 55	folder 6 folder 7
Jasis, Monica Jolyon-West, Louis Justice, Judith	box V.A 55 box V.A 55 box V.A 55	folder 6 folder 7 folder 8
Jasis, Monica Jolyon-West, Louis Justice, Judith Kahn, Alfred J.	box V.A 55 box V.A 55 box V.A 55 box V.A 55	folder 6 folder 7 folder 8 folder 9
Jasis, Monica Jolyon-West, Louis Justice, Judith Kahn, Alfred J. Sheila B. Kamerman	box V.A 55	folder 6 folder 7 folder 8 folder 9 folder 10
Jasis, Monica Jolyon-West, Louis Justice, Judith Kahn, Alfred J. Sheila B. Kamerman Kemp, Geoffrey	box V.A 55	folder 6 folder 7 folder 8 folder 9 folder 10 folder 11
Jasis, Monica Jolyon-West, Louis Justice, Judith Kahn, Alfred J. Sheila B. Kamerman Kemp, Geoffrey Kliesch, Ralph E.	box V.A 55	folder 6 folder 7 folder 8 folder 9 folder 10 folder 11 folder 12
Jasis, Monica Jolyon-West, Louis Justice, Judith Kahn, Alfred J. Sheila B. Kamerman Kemp, Geoffrey Kliesch, Ralph E. Kubota, Hiroji	box V.A 55	folder 6 folder 7 folder 8 folder 9 folder 10 folder 11 folder 12
Jasis, Monica Jolyon-West, Louis Justice, Judith Kahn, Alfred J. Sheila B. Kamerman Kemp, Geoffrey Kliesch, Ralph E. Kubota, Hiroji Scope and Contents	box V.A 55	folder 6 folder 7 folder 8 folder 9 folder 10 folder 11 folder 12

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

	box V.A 55	folder 15
Larsen, Roy	box V.A 55	folder 16
Levine, Michael H.	box V.A 55	folder 17
Lincoln, C. Eric	box V.A 55	folder 18
Lyon, Gabrielle H.	box V.A 55	folder 19
Magat, Richard	box V.A 56	folder 1
Matlock, Rebecca	box V.A 56	folder 2
McNair, Clarissa	box V.A 56	folder 3
McSurely, Alan	box V.A 56	folder 4
Menninger, Ann Catherine	box V.A 56	folder 5
Merritt, Cynthia	box V.A 56	folder 6
Mesmer, Sharon	box V.A 56	folder 7
Meyer, Pedro	box V.A 56	folder 8-9
Mitchell, Theodore R.	box V.A 56	folder 10
Molnar, Jane	box V.A 57	folder 1-2
Scope and Contents		
3 VHS Removed to AV Series		
Morrisett, Lloyd	box V.A 57	folder 3
Moskin, J. Robert	box V.A 57	folder 4
Nicholson, Margie	box V.A 57	folder 5
Nyhof, Margaret	box V.A 57	folder 6
Obe, Ad'obe	box V.A 57	folder 7
Okun, Herbert S.	box V.A 57	folder 8
O'Malley, Padraig	box V.A 57	folder 9
Paddock, Christopher	box V.A 57	folder 10
Parsons, Cynthia	box V.A 57	folder 11
Pati, Ginia	box V.A 57	folder 12
Pea, Roy D.	box V.A 58	folder 1-2
Pifer, Alan	box V.A 58	folder 3
Pizzo, Peggy Daly	box V.A 58	folder 4
Pope, Andrew	box V.A 58	folder 5
Raible, David	box V.A 58	folder 6

Reagan, Ronald	box V.A 58	folder 7
Reeves, Richard	box V.A 58	folder 8
Richards, Norton	box V.A 58	folder 9
Richmond, Julius B.	box V.A 58	folder 10
Robinson, David New York Public Libraries	box V.A 59	folder 1-2
Rosenfield, Patricia L.	box V.A 59	folder 3
Sagasti, Francisco	box V.A 59	folder 4
Salamon, Lester	box V.A 59	folder 5
Schoenfield, Alan H.	box V.A 59	folder 6
Schorr, Lisbeth B.	box V.A 59	folder 7
Schumann, Janet M.	box V.A 59	folder 8
Seltzer, Michael	box V.A 59	folder 9
Shaughnessy, Mina	box V.A 60	folder 1
Sheffield, Frederick	box V.A 60	folder 2
Soberon, Guillermo	box V.A 60	folder 3-5
Soedjatmoko	box V.A 60	folder 6
Somerton, Wilbur	box V.A 60	folder 7
Sparks, Allister	box V.A 60	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
Scope and Contents 1 Floppy Disk Removed to AV Series	box V.A 60	folder 9
Scope and Contents 1 Floppy Disk Removed to AV Series Sprung, Barbara	box V.A 60 box V.A 60	folder 9 folder 10
Scope and Contents 1 Floppy Disk Removed to AV Series Sprung, Barbara Steinberg, David		
Scope and Contents	box V.A 60	folder 10
Scope and Contents 1 Floppy Disk Removed to AV Series Sprung, Barbara Steinberg, David Steinhauer, Peter	box V.A 60	folder 10
Scope and Contents 1 Floppy Disk Removed to AV Series Sprung, Barbara Steinberg, David Steinhauer, Peter Scope and Contents 22 Black and White Slides Removed to AV Series	box V.A 60	folder 10
Scope and Contents 1 Floppy Disk Removed to AV Series Sprung, Barbara Steinberg, David Steinhauer, Peter Scope and Contents	box V.A 60 box V.A 61	folder 10 folder 1
Scope and Contents 1 Floppy Disk Removed to AV Series Sprung, Barbara Steinberg, David Steinhauer, Peter Scope and Contents 22 Black and White Slides Removed to AV Series Stepp, Laura Sessions	box V.A 60 box V.A 61 box V.A 61	folder 10 folder 1 folder 2-5
Scope and Contents 1 Floppy Disk Removed to AV Series Sprung, Barbara Steinberg, David Steinhauer, Peter Scope and Contents 22 Black and White Slides Removed to AV Series Stepp, Laura Sessions Stokes, Phelps Sullivan, Richard H.	box V.A 60 box V.A 61 box V.A 61 box V.A 61	folder 10 folder 1 folder 2-5 folder 6
Scope and Contents 1 Floppy Disk Removed to AV Series Sprung, Barbara Steinberg, David Steinhauer, Peter Scope and Contents 22 Black and White Slides Removed to AV Series Stepp, Laura Sessions Stokes, Phelps	box V.A 60 box V.A 61 box V.A 61 box V.A 61 box V.A 61	folder 10 folder 1 folder 2-5 folder 6 folder 7
Scope and Contents 1 Floppy Disk Removed to AV Series Sprung, Barbara Steinberg, David Steinhauer, Peter Scope and Contents 22 Black and White Slides Removed to AV Series Stepp, Laura Sessions Stokes, Phelps Sullivan, Richard H. Takanishi, Ruby	box V.A 60 box V.A 61	folder 10 folder 1 folder 2-5 folder 6 folder 7 folder 1

Wales, Jane	box V.A 62	folder 5
Walsh, John	box V.A 62	folder 6-7
White, Burton L.	box V.A 62	folder 8
Wilson, Lindy	box V.A 62	folder 9
Winship, Tom	box V.A 62	folder 10
Wise, Harold	box V.A 62	folder 11
Wright, Betsey	box V.A 62	folder 12

V.A.6.e Correspondence - Subject Files, 1970-1998

Scope and Contents

Series consists of correspondence related to specific subjects. Arranged alphabetically by subject heading.

African-American Foundations, 1980-1984	box V.A 63	folder 1
Affirmative Action for Women, 1985-1989	box V.A 63	folder 2
"Carnegie Gate" US-USSR Computer Exchange, 1986-	box V.A 63	folder 3
Charity Executive Compensation, 1995-1996	box V.A 63	folder 4
Cognitive Development, 1978-1985	box V.A 63	folder 5
Conservative and Right-Wing Foundations, 1995-1997	box V.A 63	folder 6
Lobbying and Citizen Access, 1980-1982	box V.A 63	folder 7
Philanthropy and the Media, 05-07-1992	box V.A 63	folder 8
Roles of Social Science, 1974	box V.A 63	folder 9
Women in Higher Education, 1976-1978	box V.A 64	folder 1
Women in Science and Medicine, 1972-1980	box V.A 64	folder 2-3

V.A.7 Project files, 1971-1997

Scope and Contents

Series consists of materials related to the projects undertaken by the Office of Publications and other Corporation offices which Avery Russell participated in. Arranged alphabetically by project title. Includes conferences and meetings which the Corporation participated in, publications and papers which Avery Russell edited or helped to produce, and Russell's personal projects. The Africa and the Internet Project, Human Resources in Developing Countries Project, Gunnar Myrdal's An American Dilemma Revisited, Ellen Lagemann's Issues in Education Research: Problems and Possibilities, a project on women in the Soviet Union, and a project

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

on universities in independent Zimbabwe are the largest files.

"About Carnegie Corporation," Fritz Mosher, 1996-	box V.A 65	folder 1
Africa and the Internet - Background Materials, 1994-1998	box V.A 65	folder 2-6
Africa and the Internet - Background Materials, 1994-1998	box V.A 66	folder 1
Africa and the Internet - Consultation Meeting on Coalition of Resources for Science and Technology for Development, 01-11-1994	box V.A 66	folder 2-3
Africa and the Internet - African Internet Forum, 14-11-1996	box V.A 66	folder 4
Africa and the Internet - African Internet Forum, 07-05-1997	box V.A 66	folder 5
Africa and the Internet - Knowledge and the Information Age Conference, 22-06-199725-06-1997	box V.A 66	folder 6
Aging Society Project	box V.A 67	folder 1
American Book Publishing Project, 25-05-1905	box V.A 67	folder 2-4
American Opinion on Foreign Assistance, 1986-1996	box V.A 67	folder 5-6
Analysis of US International Media Coverage, 1984	box V.A 67	folder 7
An American Dilemma Revisited, Gunnar Myrdal Correspondence, 1972-1986	box V.A 68	folder 1
An American Dilemma Revisited, Engagement of Leslie Dunbar as Editor and Consultant, 1984	box V.A 68	folder 2-3
An American Dilemma Revisited, Gunnar Myrdal Interview, 1969	box V.A 68	folder 4
An American Dilemma Revisited Film Project, 1984	box V.A 68	folder 5
An American Dilemma Revisited, Transcription of Talks Between Leslie Dunbar and Gunnar Myrdal, 27-07-198429-07-1984	box V.A 68	folder 6
An American Dilemma Revisited, Transcription of Talks Between Leslie Dunbar and Gunnar Myrdal, 27-07-198429-07-1984	box V.A 69	folder 1
An American Dilemma Revisited, Draft, 01-12-1985	box V.A 69	folder 2
An American Dilemma Revisited, Draft, 01-11-1986	box V.A 69	folder 3
"Andrew Carnegie Family Tree", 1982	box V.A 69	folder 4
Articles on Andrew Carnegie, 1997-1998	box V.A 69	folder 5
Biweekly Digests of Soviet Press, 1983	box V.A 69	folder 6
Black Women's Employment Project, 1972		

	box V.A 69	folder 7
Books and Other Materials for Trustees, 1987	box V.A 69	folder 8
Botswana Research Trip, Jill Sheffield, 01-07-1983	box V.A 69	folder 9
Carnegie Commission on Science, Technology, and Government, 1990	box V.A 69	folder 10
Carnegie Corporation Code of Ethics, 1998	box V.A 69	folder 11
Debt and Development Project Background Materials, 1980-1984	box V.A 70	folder 1
Dialogo de todas las Americas, 1990-1994	box V.A 70	folder 2
Early Childhood Brain Development, 1996-1999	box V.A 70	folder 3
Economic Commission for Africa - Conference of African Planners, Statisticians, and Population and Information Experts, 11-03-199616-03-1996	box V.A 70	folder 4-6
Economic Commission for Africa - Conference of African Planners, Statisticians, and Population and Information Experts, 11-03-199616-03-1996	box V.A 71	folder 1-3
Education and Healthy Development of Children and Youth, 1991	box V.A 71	folder 4-5
Education: Science, Technology, and the Economy, 1989-04-01	box V.A 71	folder 6-7
Electronic Policy Copyright Briefs, 1995-1997	box V.A 72	folder 1
"Exporting Press Freedom to the Third World", undated	box V.A 72	folder 2
Foundations in International Affairs, 1997	box V.A 72	folder 3
"From Crippled Children to Children at Risk: Philanthropy and Child Welfare", 1973	box V.A 72	folder 4-5
"From Society to School and Back Again: Questions about Learning In and For a World of Complex Organizations", 1997	box V.A 72	folder 6
Grants Related to Projects for Mexican-Americans (List), 1972	box V.A 72	folder 7
Grants Related to Projects for Media (List), 13-10-198312-01-1995	box V.A 72	folder 8
"Great Transitions", 1995	box V.A 73	folder 1
Guide to School Drug Prevention Programs, 1996	box V.A 73	folder 2
Hamburg, David A. "Where We Are and Where We Are Going", 01-10-1984	box V.A 73	folder 3
Hamburg, David A. Welcome Reception, 01-01-1983	box V.A 73	folder 4
Human Resources in Developing Countries, 1982-1994	box V.A 73	folder 5-6

Human Resources in Developing Countries, 1982-1994	box V.A 74	folder 1-6
Independent Sectors Annual Meeting, 1996	box V.A 75	folder 1
Independent Sectors Press Briefing, 19-06-1997	box V.A 75	folder 2
Index to Publications and Nonprint Materials Funded by CCNY, 1995	box V.A 75	folder 3
Information, Telecommunications and Development, 1983-1986	box V.A 75	folder 4
Internal Conflict and Cooperation Committee Meeting, 06-06-1983	box V.A 75	folder 5
International Education Program, 1972-1982	box V.A 75	folder 6-8
International Education Program, 1972-1982	box V.A 76	folder 1-2
Internews US-Soviet News Coverage Project, 1983-1984	box V.A 76	folder 3
"Issues in Hispanic Education: A Time For Action", 1983-1984	box V.A 76	folder 4
Kissinger Commission on Security and Economic Assistance, 1983	box V.A 76	folder 5
Lagemann, Ellen <i>Issues in Education Research: Problems</i> and <i>Possibilities</i> , 1998-1999	box V.A 77	folder 1-5
Lagemann, Ellen <i>Issues in Education Research: Problems</i> and <i>Possibilities</i> , 1998-1999	box V.A 78	folder 1-2
Latinos and Public Education, 1986	box V.A 78	folder 3
"List of Selected Carnegie Publications", 1969-1979	box V.A 78	folder 4
Maquiladora Project "Maquila Work Effects: The Health and Social Status of Women Who Quit", 1996	box V.A 78	folder 5
Margins Review, 1974-1975	box V.A 78	folder 6
Magazine Editors on Central America Meeting, 1983	box V.A 79	folder 1-2
Merrow Report, 1994-1995	box V.A 79	folder 3
Middle Grade School State Policy Initiative, School Profiles, 1998-1999	box V.A 79	folder 4
National Enquiry Into the Production and Dissemination of Scholarly Knowledge, 1974-1977	box V.A 79	folder 5-6
National Enquiry Into the Production and Dissemination	box V.A 80	folder 1
of Scholarly Knowledge, 1974-1977		
Non-Governmental Organizations World Conference on Women, 1985	box V.A 80	folder 2-4

Opportunities Missed, Opportunities Seized: Preventative Diplomacy in the Post-Cold War World, 01-07-1998	box V.A 81	folder 1-4
Our Aging Society: Paradox and Progress, 1987	box V.A 81	folder 5
Policy Formation for Developing Countries, 1968-1978	box V.A 81	folder 6
Policy Formation for Developing Countries, 1968-1978	box V.A 82	folder 1
Population Control in Africa, 1974-1984	box V.A 82	folder 2-4
"Prenatal Care for Hispanic Women in San Diego County," Helen M. Wallace, 1997	box V.A 82	folder 5
"Preparing Educational Practitioners to Practice Educational Research," Anna Neumann, undated	box V.A 82	folder 6
Preventing Deadly Conflict, 1985	box V.A 82	folder 7
Preventing Deadly Conflict, 1985	box V.A 83	folder 1-4
Press and the Public Project, 1985	box V.A 83	folder 5
Primate Societies, Susan Abrams, 1985-1987	box V.A 84	folder 1
Project on Dropout Prevention, 1986	box V.A 84	folder 2
Publications Office Rolodex Digitization, 1996	box V.A 84	folder 3
"Report on Assistance to President: Record of Work on Speeches, Essays, and Articles", 1977-1985	box V.A 84	folder 4
Reports on Grants, 1991	box V.A 84	folder 5
Role of the Media in Educating the Public About Developing Countries, 1984-1986	box V.A 84	folder 6
Role of the Media in Educating the Public About Developing Countries, 1984-1986	box V.A 85	folder 1-4
Science Journalism Project, 1984-1985	box V.A 85	folder 5
Science Partnerships Grantees Meeting, 29-03-1988	box V.A 85	folder 6
Sierra Leone Mortality Study Background Information, 1992	box V.A 86	folder 1
"Social Justice in Education: A New Strategy," Mina Shaughnessy, undated	box V.A 86	folder 2-3
Soviet Women's Committee Conference, 23-05-198102-06-1981	box V.A 86	folder 4-6
Scope and Contents		
1 AudioCassette Removed to AV Series		
Soviet Women's Committee Conference, 23-05-198102-06-1981	box V.A 87	folder 1-2
Starting Points		

	box V.A 87	folder 3
Telecommunications Policy	box V.A 87	folder 4
Tams Report: Mathematics and Science Education Around the World, 1996	box V.A 87	folder 5
"Toward Healthy Child Development: The Prevention of Damage to Children", 1987	box V.A 87	folder 6
"Toward Healthy Child Development: The Prevention of Damage to Children", 1989	box V.A 88	folder 1
"Tracing the Parent Child Network," Phyllis Levenstein, 1983	box V.A 88	folder 2
UNESCO Background Materials, 1984	box V.A 88	folder 3
"Where We Are and How We Got There: Carnegie Corporation's Program", 1974-1979	box V.A 88	folder 4
Women and the Political Economy of Southern Africa, 1981	box V.A 88	folder 5-6
Women in the Sciences, 1973	box V.A 88	folder 7
Women in the Sciences, 1973	box V.A 89	folder 1-3
Women's International Network Female Genital Mutilation Luncheon, 11-05-1993	box V.A 89	folder 4
Women's Studies University Programs, 1971-1975	box V.A 89	folder 5
World Affairs Council Meeting, April 1989 - May 1990	box V.A 89	folder 6-7
Youth Intergroup Relations Initiative, 15-10-199717-10-1997	box V.A 90	folder 1
Zimbabwe Budget Statements, 1982	box V.A 90	folder 2
Zimbabwe Education Development, 1982	box V.A 90	folder 3
Zimbabwe Media Project, 1982-1984	box V.A 90	folder 4
Zimbabwe Press Clippings, 1981-1985	box V.A 90	folder 5
Zimbabwe, University of Zimbabwe, 1980-1984	box V.A 90	folder 6-7
Zimbabwe <i>Vanguard: The Co-Operative News</i> , 1982-1984	box V.A 90	folder 8
Zimbabwe, Women in Development Research Project, 1978-1982	box V.A 90	folder 9
Zimbabwe, Zimbabwe Project, 1981-1983	box V.A 90	folder 10

V.A.8 Public Broadcasting, 1979-1997

Scope and Contents

Series consists of correspondence, background materials, meeting materials, and memoranda related to the Corporation's grantmaking and

promotion of public broadcasting (including public television and radio). Includes correspondence with funded television and radio stations, public television impact studies, and records of the Carnegie Commission on Public Broadcasting. Arranged alphabetically by subject

Carnegie Commission on the Future of Public Broadcasting, 1979-	box V.A 91	folder 1-2
Children's Television Workshop, 1993-1994	box V.A 91	folder 3
Democracy Project	box V.A 91	folder 4
Educational Broadcasting Project, 1981-1998	box V.A 91	folder 5
Impact of Public Television on Children's Education, 1993-1996	box V.A 91	folder 6-7
KQED, undated	box V.A 92	folder 1
National Public Radio, 1984-1998	box V.A 92	folder 2-6
Scope and Contents		
2 AudioCassettes and 1 VHS Removed to AV Series		
National Public Radio, 1984-1998	box V.A 93	folder 1-3
Public Broadcasting Service, 1996-1998	box V.A 93	folder 4
Public Broadcasting Service Program "Seeking Truth, Finding Justice: Science and the Law", 1996-1998	box V.A 93	folder 5
Public Television, 1993-1997	box V.A 94	folder 1-2
Public Television Development Conference, 25-09-199628-09-1996	box V.A 94	folder 3
Summary of Carnegie Corporation Support for Public Television, 1984-1995	box V.A 94	folder 4
WGBH The Other Americas, 1991-1998	box V.A 94	folder 5-7
WGBH The Quest for the Killers, 1982-1983	box V.A 95	folder 1-3
WNET, 1991-1997	box V.A 95	folder 4-5
WNET Human Biology Curriculum Project, [1991]-	box V.A 95	folder 6
WTTW, 1994-1997	box V.A 95	folder 7

V.A.9 South Africa, 1941-1989

Scope and Contents

Series consists of correspondence, background materials, financial documents, meeting materials, memoranda, conference papers, and graphic materials related to the Second Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa, *The Cordoned Heart* exhibition and book, and to the Corporation's

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

activities in Southern Africa in general. Arranged alphabetically by subject. Includes materials from Avery Russell's trip to South Africa and Botswana, the Duke University Conference on Poverty in Southern Africa, the International Center for Photography, the University of Cape Town, and the University of Witwatersrand.

General, 1984-1986	box V.A 96	folder 1
The Cordoned Heart Exhibition, 1984-1996	box V.A 96	folder 2-6
The Cordoned Heart Exhibition, 1984-1996	box V.A 97	folder 1-5
Scope and Contents		
4 Black and White Photos Removed from Folder 4 to AV Series		
The Cordoned Heart Book, 1984-1989	box V.A 98	folder 1-3
The Cordoned Heart Book, South Africa Edition, 1985-1989	box V.A 98	folder 4
The Cordoned Heart Book, US Edition, 1985-1989	box V.A 98	folder 5
International Center for Photography, 1998	box V.A 98	folder 6
International Center for Photography, 1998	box V.A 99	folder 1-5
Second Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa Conference Papers 1-33, 13-04-198419-04-1984	box V.A 99	folder 6-7
Second Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa Conference Papers 34-114, 13-04-1984-19-04-1984	box V.A 100	folder 1-5
Second Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa Conference Papers 115-235, 13-04-198419-04-1984	box V.A 101	folder 1-6
Second Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa Conference Papers 236-311, 13-04-198419-04-1984	box V.A 102	folder 1-6
Second Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa - Dissemination, 1987	box V.A 103	folder 1-3
Second Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa -Impact, 1987	box V.A 103	folder 4-5
Second Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa Impact, 1987	box V.A 104	folder 1-2

23 Black and White Photos Removed from Folder 2 to AV Series

Second Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa Press Coverage, 1984-1988	box V.A 104	folder 3-5
Second Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa Symposium Planning Materials, 09-05-1986	box V.A 104	folder 6
Second Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa Working Group Reports, 1987	box V.A 104	folder 7
Avery Russell's Visit to South Africa and Zimbabwe, 22-07-198222-08-1982	box V.A 105	folder 1
Second Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa, Post-Conference Papers 1-11, 1985-1986	box V.A 105	folder 2
Second Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa, Post-Conference Papers 12-19, 1985-1986	box V.A 105	folder 3
The Africa Fund, 1990	box V.A 105	folder 4
Atlanta-Fulton Public Library, 1986	box V.A 105	folder 5
The Bantu Tribes of South Africa, 1941	box V.A 105	folder 6
Cade, Lisl, 1985-1986	box V.A 105	folder 7
Corporate Social Responsibility, 1971-1978	box V.A 105	folder 8
Council on Foreign Relations, 21-02-1989	box V.A 106	folder 1
Daedalus Edition on Apartheid, 1985	box V.A 106	folder 2
Duke University Correspondence, 1985-1988	box V.A 106	folder 3-4
Duke University Grants for Black Photographers, Zwelethu Mthetwa, undated	box V.A 106	folder 5
Duke University Poverty Conference, 16-02-198917-02-1989	box V.A 106	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
See III.A Box 1169 Folders 3-4 and V.A Box 6 Folder 5		
du Toit, Andre, 1980	box V.A 106	folder 7
Early Leaning Resource Unit, 1978-1989	box V.A 106	folder 8
"Education and Development," Jean Bottaro, undated	box V.A 107	folder 1
Exxon Corporation, 1986-1988	box V.A 107	folder 2

"Grants for 1927-present", 1987	box V.A 107	folder 3
Henry J. Kaiser Family Foundation, undated	box V.A 107	folder 4
Internal CC Memoranda on South Africa-Related Grants, 1984-1988	box V.A 107	folder 5
Media and Health Reporting, 1984-1988	box V.A 107	folder 6-7
Overseas Development Council Press Policy Breakfast, 14-05-1986	box V.A 107	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
2 Mini Cassettes Removed to AV Series		
Pan Africanist Congress of Azania, 1980-1988	box V.A 107	folder 9
Poor Whites Study, undated	box V.A 107	folder 10
Pifer, Alan, 1980-1985	box V.A 107	folder 11
Ramphele, Mamphela, 1986-1995	box V.A 107	folder 12
Review Service Index, 1992	box V.A 108	folder 1-3
Sparks, Allister, 1990	box V.A 108	folder 4
"Statistics on Black Aggainment in South Africa", 1983	box V.A 108	folder 5
"U.S. Black Journalists Covering South Africa and the Region in Black and Major Media," Working Paper, Rosemari Mealy, 1988	box V.A 108	folder 6
University of Cape Town, 1985-1992	box V.A 108	folder 7-8
University of Cape Town, 1985-1992	box V.A 109	folder 1
University of Witswatersrand Institute for the Advancement of Journalism, 1995-1996	box V.A 109	folder 2
Wilson, Francis, 1987	box V.A 109	folder 3-4
V.A.10 Press Coverage, 1970-1996		
Scope and Contents		
Series consists of Avery Russell's press clipping files. Arranged alphabetically by subject heading. Includes clippings and articles from press agencies, clippings gathered by Avery Russell, and clippings sent to the Corporation from third parties.		
General, 1969-1997	box V.A 113	folder 1-4
Association of American Colleges Project on the Status and Rights of Women in Higher Education, 06-06-1973	box V.A 113	folder 5
Early Childhood Education, 01-10-197001-10-1972	box V.A 114	folder 1
Elementary and Secondary Education, 1973	box V.A 114	folder 2

Adolescent Development, 1987	box V.A 114	folder 3
Forum of Education and the Economy, 1987	box V.A 114	folder 4
Carnegie Quarterly, 1987	box V.A 114	folder 5
Commission on Nontraditional Study, 1973	box V.A 114	folder 6
Grant Announcements, 1972-1973	box V.A 115	folder 1-2
Higher Education, 1973	box V.A 115	folder 3-4
Medical Education, 1970-1972	box V.A 115	folder 5
Planning a Library of Black Historical Materials, 1974	box V.A 115	folder 6
Public Affairs Program Area, 1974	box V.A 116	folder 1
Project on Early Childhood	box V.A 116	folder 2
Philanthropy	box V.A 116	folder 3
South Africa Projects, 1973-1996	box V.A 116	folder 4-7
General	box V.A 117	folder 1-5
General	box V.A 118	folder 1-4
Notebooks, 1988-1997	box V.A 110	folder 1-5
Daily Log Books, 1974	box V.A 110	folder 6
Daily Log Books, 1975-1989	box V.A 111	folder 1-5
Daily Log Books, 1993-1995	box V.A 112	folder 1-2
A.11 Photographs		
Scope and Contents		
Series consists of photographs removed from files in series V.A (see notes for the location of corresponding files). Dated only when dates		

corresponding files). Dated only when dates explicitly marked on photographs, otherwise see folder date ranges for approximate dating.

Annenberg Washington Program	box V.A 119	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
Removed from V.A. Box 38 Folder 5		
Carnegie Quarterly	box V.A 119	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
Removed from V.A. Box 19 Folder 5		
The Cordoned Heart	box V.A 119	folder 3

Removed from V.A. Box 97 Folder 1

Hamburg, David H.	box V.A 119	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
Removed from V.A. Box 11 Folder 7		
Hoopes, Townsend	box V.A 119	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
Removed from V.A Box 55 Folder 2		
Kubota, Hiroji	box V.A 119	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
Removed from V.A. Box 55 Folder 13		
Steinhauer, Peter	box V.A 119	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
Removed from V.A. Box 61 Folder 1		
A Tribute to Fred M. Hechinger	box V.A 119	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
Removed from V.A. Box 11 Folder 6		
V.A.12 Audio/Visual and Digital Materials		
Scope and Contents		
Series consists of audio/visual and digital materials removed from files in series V.A (see notes for the location of corresponding files).		
One CD: The Annenberg Washington Program	box V.A 120	
Scope and Contents		
Removed from V.A. Box 38 Folder 5		
One 5-1/4 floppy: Carnegie Quarterly "Uprooting Poverty", Fall 1988	box V.A 120	
Scope and Contents		
Removed from V.A. Box 17 Folder 4		
One 5-1/4 floppy: Report on Allister Spark's Seminar, 01-04-1988	box V.A 120	

Removed from V.A Box 60 Folder 8

One 60 Minute AudioCassette: Carnegie Corporation Lecture, 08-06-1995	box V.A 120
Scope and Contents	
Removed from V.A. Box 25 Folder 4	
One 60 Minute AudioCassette: "The Jewish Confederate", 1989	box V.A 120
Scope and Contents	
Removed from V.A. Box 92 Folder 2	
One 60 Minute AudioCassette: "Science in the Streets", 15-05-1984	box V.A 120
Scope and Contents	
Removed from V.A. Box 92 Folder 2	
One 60 Minute AudioCassette: Soviet Women's Conference, Leningrad	box V.A 120
Scope and Contents	
Removed from V.A. Box 86 Folder 4	
Two 30 Minute Mini Cassettes: Overseas Press Policy Breakfast on South Africa	box V.A 120
Scope and Contents	
Removed from V.A. Box 107 Folder 8	
One 30 Minute VHS: Center for International Journalism, 28-01-1993	box V.A 120
Scope and Contents	
Removed from V.A. Box 49 Folder 9	
One 120 Minute VHS: "Laurence Luckinbill as Lyndon"	box V.A 120
Scope and Contents	
Removed from V.A. Box 43 Folder 1	
Three 120 Minute VHS: "Peer Teaching", Jane Molnar, 1990	box V.A 120

Removed from V.A. Box 57 Folder 1

One 120 Minute VHS: "A Question of Genes"

box V.A 120

Scope and Contents

Removed from V.A. Box 92 Folder 2

Subseries V.B Alan Pifer Papers, (bulk 1955-1993)

Physical Description: 20 boxes

Scope and Contents

XXX WHO AND WHY? XXX

Title/Description Instances

V.B.1.a Correspondence - Organizations and People, 1955-1989

Scope and Contents

Series consists of correspondence with media outlets and organizations, other grantmaking organizations, government agencies, universities, personal friends, organizations which solicited Corporation support, and organizations which successfully received Corporation support. Arranged alphabetically by organization title or last name. Many correspondence files contain information and promotional materials related to the organizations.

African Council on Communication Education, 6th Biennial Conference, 24-10-198830-10-1988	box V.B 1	folder 1
African Studies Association, 1955-1960	box V.B 1	folder 2
American Association for the Advancement of Science, Committee on Education in the Year 2000, 1975	box V.B 1	folder 3
American Association of University Women, 1988	box V.B 1	folder 4
American Ditchley Foundation, 1984	box V.B 1	folder 5
Ashby, Sir Eric, 1967-1968	box V.B 1	folder 6
Association for the Aid of Crippled Children, 02-04-1969	box V.B 1	folder 7
Australian Conference on Education, 19-03-197703-04-1977	box V.B 1	folder 8
Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching, 1966-1979	box V.B 1	folder 9
Cape Teachers' Professional Association, 13-10-198915-10-1989	box V.B 1	folder 10

Citizens' Committee for Children of New York, 1976	box V.B 1	folder 11
Coalition of National Voluntary Organizations, National Council on Philanthropy, 1979-1982	box V.B 2	folder 1
Committee on South African Business Policies, 1978	box V.B 2	folder 2-3
Conference of African States on the Development of Education in Africa, Addis Ababa, 01-05-1961	box V.B 2	folder 4-6
Conference on the Development of Higher Education in Africa, Tananarive, 03-09-196212-09-1962	box V.B 3	folder 1-2
Conference of Overseas Vice-Chancellors, Aspen, 06-09-197611-09-1976	box V.B 3	folder 3
Foundations Executives Group, 1965-1971	box V.B 3	folder 4-6
Foundations Executives Group, 1965-1971	box V.B 4	folder 1-2
Hall, Herman, 1988	box V.B 4	folder 3
Harry Frank Guggenheim Foundation, 1988	box V.B 4	folder 4
The Star-Spangled Scotsman Project, 1985	box V.B 4	folder 5
United States - South Africa Leader Exchange Program, Inc., 1976-1986	box V.B 4	folder 6
United Way of America, 1970-1974	box V.B 4	folder 7
V.B.1.b Correspondence - Subject Files, 1963-1988		
Scope and Contents		
Series consists of correspondence related to specific subjects. Arranged alphabetically by subject heading.		
Congratulatory Letters on Alan Pifer's Carnegie Corporation Appointments, 1963-1967	box V.B 5	folder 1
Congratulatory Letters on Alan Pifer's Retirement, 1982	box V.B 5	folder 2-4
Corporate Philanthropy, 1978-1981	box V.B 5	folder 5
"Crackpot File", 1965-1986	box V.B 6	folder 1
Education in British Dependent Territories, 1954-1965	box V.B 6	folder 2
Foundations, Advisory Councils and Leadership,	box V.B 6	folder 3
1965-1973		
1965-1973 Humor, 1968-1981	box V.B 6	folder 4
	box V.B 6	folder 4 folder 5
Humor, 1968-1981		
Humor, 1968-1981 Libraries, 1973	box V.B 6	folder 5

V.B.2.a Alan Pifer's Speeches, 1958-1993

Scope and Contents

Series consists of delivery copies of Alan Pifer's speeches, drafts of speeches with comments by Avery Russell and other staff members, correspondence about speaking engagements, and response letters from institutions and individuals. Arranged Chronologically. Includes the speech "South Africa in the American Mind" and other published speeches.

"Education as an Agent of Social Change in British Tropical Africa", 1958	box V.B 7	folder 1
Speeches to Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching Dinners, 1959-1978	box V.B 7	folder 2
"Education - Bulwark of Nigerian Independence," Kennecott Lecture, University of Arizona, 02-03-1961	box V.B 7	folder 3
"The Role of Philanthropic Foundations in Education Today - At Home and Abroad," Council of Women's College Clubs, 01-09-1965	box V.B 7	folder 4
"Improvement of Quality Education," North Carolina College at Durham, 03-11-1965	box V.B 7	folder 5
Speech to Educational Television Commission, 17-12-1965	box V.B 7	folder 6
Speech at Jackson State College Convocation, 30-03-1966	box V.B 7	folder 7
Speech at Mary Institute of St. Louis Commencement, 10-06-1966	box V.B 7	folder 8
Speech at Dinner Honoring Katharine E. McBride, President of Bryn Mawr College, 01-03-1967	box V.B 7	folder 9
Speech to Introduce Dr. James Killian at Meeting of National Association of Educational Broadcasters, 06-03-1967	box V.B 7	folder 10
Speech to Carnegie Commission on Educational Television Dinner, 15-03-1967	box V.B 7	folder 11
Speech to Kerr Commission Dinner, 01-06-1967	box V.B 7	folder 12
Speech at the Signing of the Public Television Bill at the White House, 07-11-1967	box V.B 7	folder 13
"Toward a Coherent Set of National Policies for Higher Education," Association of American Colleges, 16-01-1968	box V.B 7	folder 14
Speech to the American Council of Learned Societies, 19-01-1968	box V.B 7	folder 15

"The Case for Public Television Today," Conference of Southwest Foundations Annual Meeting, 09-05-1968	box V.B 7	folder 16
"The Urban University at the Service of Society," Phi Beta Kappa Chapter at City College of New York, 16-05-1968	box V.B 7	folder 17
"The Foundation in the Year 2000," Council on Foundations 19th Annual Conference, 17-05-1968	box V.B 7	folder 18
Speech at Briar College Founder's Day, 16-10-1968	box V.B 7	folder 19
"Foundations at the Service of the Public," Greater Cleveland Associated Foundations, 30-10-1968	box V.B 7	folder 20
"A Golden Anniversary in Higher Education," TIAA 50th Anniversary, 21-11-1968	box V.B 7	folder 21
Speech to Education Commission of the States, 07-07-1969	box V.B 8	folder 1
Speech to American Association of Medical Colleges, 28-08-1969	box V.B 8	folder 2
"Oral Testimony Before the Senate Finance Committee," United States Senate, 06-10-1969	box V.B 8	folder 3
Speech to the Foundations Group Luncheon, 30-09-1969	box V.B 8	folder 4
Speech to the Association of American Medical Colleges Annual Meeting, 31-10-1969	box V.B 8	folder 5
"Foundations and the Unity of Charitable Organizations," John Price Jones Company 50th Anniversary, 21-11-1969	box V.B 8	folder 6
Speech to Council on Foundations 21st Annual Conference, 29-05-1970	box V.B 8	folder 7
Speech to the College Entrance Examination Board Annual Meeting, 27-10-1970	box V.B 8	folder 8
"The Context of Reform in Higher Education," Michigan State University Commencement Address, 13-06-1971	box V.B 8	folder 9
Speech to Williamsburg Conference on Political Economy, 02-09-197105-09-1971	box V.B 8	folder 10
"Women in Higher Education," Southern Association of Colleges and Schools, 29-11-1971	box V.B 8	folder 11
"Private Institutions and the Tax Laws," United Community Services of Eastern Fairfield County, 19-01-1972	box V.B 8	folder 12
Speech at Ditchley Conference on Charity, 28-04-197230-04-1972	box V.B 8	folder 13
Commencement Address at Greens Farms Academy, 07-06-1972	box V.B 8	folder 14

Speech at First Meeting of Carnegie Council on Children, 06-09-197209-09-1972	box V.B 8	folder 15
"External Degrees - A Reality at Last," University of the State of New York, Albany, 27-09-1972	box V.B 8	folder 16
Speech to Pennsylvania Association of Colleges and Universities, 16-10-1972	box V.B 8	folder 17
"The Higher Education of Blacks in the United States," Alfred and Winifred Hornle Memorial Lectures, South African Institute of Race Relations, 1973	box V.B 8	folder 18
"The Higher Education of Blacks in the United States," Alfred and Winifred Hornle Memorial Lectures, South African Institute of Race Relations, 1973	box V.B 9	folder 1
"Commentary on the Report of the Commission on Non- Traditional Study," Carnegie Corporation of New York, 01-02-1973	box V.B 9	folder 2
"Blacks and Graduate Education", 16-03-1973	box V.B 9	folder 3
"Testimony Before the Sub-Committee on Foundations of the Senate Finance Committee," United States Senate, 02-10-1973	box V.B 9	folder 4
Speech to the American Association of Community and Junior Colleges, 24-02-1974	box V.B 9	folder 5
Speech to the United Negro College Fund, 25-03-1974	box V.B 9	folder 6
"Foundations and Higher Education," Hofstra University Convocation, 28-05-1974	box V.B 9	folder 7
"Testimony Before the Sub-Committee on Foundations of the Senate Finance Committee," United States Senate, 09-09-1974	box V.B 9	folder 8
Speech to the Great Lakes Assembly, 12-09-1974	box V.B 9	folder 9
Speech to the National Assembly of National Voluntary Health and Social Welfare Organizations, 29-10-1974	box V.B 9	folder 10
Commencement Address at Notre Dame University, 18-05-1975	box V.B 9	folder 11
"Higher Education in the National Consciousness," State University of New York Presidents Meeting, 16-10-1975	box V.B 9	folder 12
Speech to I.C.E.D Youth Group, Tokyo, 20-04-1976	box V.B 9	folder 13
"Investing in Women: Women Investing in Themselves," National Association of Bank Women, 28-09-1976	box V.B 9	folder 14
Speech to Ditchley Conference on Youth, 28-10-197631-10-1976	box V.B 10	folder 1
Speech to McGraw-Hill Annual Meeting, 05-10-197729-11-1977	box V.B 10	folder 2

Speech at Dinner in Honor of Virginia Smith, President of Vassar College, 01-01-1978	box V.B 10	folder 3
Speech to National Archive on Sino-American Relations, Center for Chinese Studies, 22-06-1978	box V.B 10	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
See Box 15, Folder 8		
Speech to Annual Dinner for Carnegie Commission on Public Broadcasting, 29-01-1979	box V.B 10	folder 5
Speech to Press Conference for Carnegie Commission on Public Broadcasting, 30-01-1979	box V.B 10	folder 6
Speech at Memorial Service for John Knowles, President Emeritus of the Rockefeller Foundation, 03-04-1979	box V.B 10	folder 7
Speech to Council on Foundations Annual Meeting, 16-05-1979	box V.B 10	folder 8
"Farewell Dinner Speech," Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching, 27-11-1979	box V.B 10	folder 9
"Comments on South Africa to Carnegie Corporation's Board of Trustees", 21-03-1980	box V.B 10	folder 10
"The Role of Philanthropy in Meeting the Nation's Social Challenges," Second Robert Lee Sutherland Seminar, 03-10-1980	box V.B 10	folder 11
"Prospects for Black Progress in the 1980s," Atlanta University Charter Day, 16-10-1980	box V.B 10	folder 12
"Conference Board Program on the Social Corporate Role", 31-03-1981	box V.B 10	folder 13
"The Trends of the 1980s: Where Are They Leading Us," Federation of Protestant Welfare Agencies, 02-04-1981	box V.B 10	folder 14
"The Environment for Human Services in the 1980s," Citizen's Committee for Children Annual Meeting, 01-06-1981	box V.B 10	folder 15
"South Africa in the American Mind," University of Witwatersrand Commemoration Lecture, 14-10-1981	box V.B 10	folder 16-17
"The Born Again Foundation," Carnegie Corporation 75th Anniversary Dinner, 23-11-1981	box V.B 10	folder 18
Speech to Kellogg National Fellows Seminar, 21-04-1982	box V.B 11	folder 1
"The Social Role of Government in a Free Enterprise System," Council on Social Welfare Annual Forum, 25-04-1982	box V.B 11	folder 2

"The Federal Government - Who Needs It?" Commencement Speech, The College of Wooster, 14-06-1982	box V.B 11	folder 3
"Children - A National Resource," Child Welfare League of America, 29-10-1982	box V.B 11	folder 4
"The Puerto Rican Child - Part of America's Future," National Puerto Rican Coalition, 30-10-1982	box V.B 11	folder 5
"The Social Determinants of Political Change," Association of American Medical Colleges, 08-11-1982	box V.B 11	folder 6
"The Commitment to Social Progress in an Aging Society," National Council on the Aging, 14-03-1983	box V.B 11	folder 7
"Introduction of Harold W. McGraw, Jr.," Newcomen Society, 17-11-1983	box V.B 11	folder 8
"Speaking Out: Reflections on 30 Years of Foundation Work," Council on Foundations, 26-04-1984	box V.B 11	folder 9
Speech at Investiture of Thomas Arciniega as President of California State College, Bakersfield, 11-05-1984	box V.B 11	folder 10
"The Authentic University in a Changing World," University of Cape Town Convocation Speech, 29-06-1984	box V.B 11	folder 11
"The Enduring Value of Philanthropy in a Changing World," Carnegie Sesquicentennial Conference on Philanthropy in a Changing World, 15-08-1985	box V.B 11	folder 12
Speech to National Association of Counties, 11-11-1985	box V.B 11	folder 13
"Our Aging Society," Travelers Companies Symposium, 26-02-1986	box V.B 11	folder 14
"The Federal Role - Past, Present, and Future," Boston College School of Social Work, 14-09-1986	box V.B 11	folder 15
"Populations and Aging in Britain and the United States," Royal Society of Arts, 04-02-1987	box V.B 11	folder 16
"South Africa," Trinity Church, 08-03-1987	box V.B 12	folder 1
Speech to Foreign Policy Research Institute, 23-04-1987	box V.B 12	folder 2
"Age as a Criterion in Treatment and Allocation Decisions," Session on Biomedical Ethics; An Anglo- American Dialogue, 22-06-198724-06-1987	box V.B 12	folder 3
"Emerging Research Issues," American Association of University Women, 24-06-1988	box V.B 12	folder 4
"The Best of Times, the Worst of Times," Washington and Lee University, 12-09-1988	box V.B 12	folder 5
Speech to Continental Corporation Annual Meeting, 18-11-1988	box V.B 12	folder 6

"The Responsibility of Government for Old Age," Southport Institute for Policy Analysis, 30-11-1988	box V.B 12	folder 7
"The Third Age in the United States, "Ditchley Meeting on the Third Age, 05-10-198906-10-1989	box V.B 12	folder 8
"Women on the Front Lines," Westminster Town Hall Forum, 01-04-1993	box V.B 12	folder 9
"Preparing for the Fourth Age," Abbeyfield Society, 27-04-1993	box V.B 12	folder 10

V.B.2.b Alan Pifer's Writings, 1965-1987

Scope and Contents

Series consists of drafts of Alan Pifer's essays, introductions, book chapters and manuscripts, correspondence about publications, and response letters from institutions and individuals. Arranged chronologically. Includes the articles "The Nongovernmental Organization at Bay" and and accompanying questionnaires, and "Beyond Divestment: The Moral University."

"What is a Foundation," Unpublished Article, 1965	box V.B 13	folder 1
"Some Reflections on Lay Advisory Councils for Schools of Social Work,", 1965	box V.B 13	folder 2
"The Future of the Foundation," Working Paper for the Commission on the Year 2000, 1966	box V.B 13	folder 3
Forward to Medical Education Revisited, 01-02-1966	box V.B 13	folder 4
"The Nongovernmental Organization at Bay", 1967	box V.B 13	folder 5
"The Nongovernmental Organization at Bay," Questionnaire Replies, 1967	box V.B 13	folder 6-8
"The Nongovernmental Organization at Bay," Background Materials, 1967	box V.B 13	folder 9
"The Nonvovernmental Organization at Bay," Correspondence, 1967	box V.B 13	folder 10
Forward to Man, Mind and Medicine, 05-09-1967	box V.B 14	folder 1
Forward to Book on Independence and Accountability, 1970	box V.B 14	folder 2
Notes on a Visit to the Soviet Union, [1970]	box V.B 14	folder 3
"The External Degree Opportunity," The New York Times, 01-01-1971	box V.B 14	folder 4
Essay on Charitable Tax Deduction, 1972	box V.B 14	folder 5-7
"Tax Breaks for Charity Should be Equal For All", 1972	box V.B 14	folder 8

Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching President's Report, 1972	box V.B 14	folder 9
"The Management of Carnegie Corporation"	box V.B 15	folder 1
"Higher Education in the Year 2000," Change Magazine, 01-08-1975	box V.B 15	folder 2
"Women Working: Toward a New Society," Annual Report Essay, 1976	box V.B 15	folder 3
"Higher Education in the Nation's Consciousness," Educational Researcher, 01-04-1976	box V.B 15	folder 4
"Black Progress 1940-1977: Myth, Reality, and Uncertain Future," Annual Report Essay, 1977	box V.B 15	folder 5
"The Management of Carnegie Corporation, 1911-1977," Rockefeller Archives Conference on Foundations, 1977	box V.B 15	folder 6
"Perceptions of Childhood and Youth," Annual Report Essay, 1978	box V.B 15	folder 7
"Through China on Four Legs", 01-09-1978	box V.B 15	folder 8
"A Foundation's Story: The First Seventy Five Years of the Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching", 1978-1979	box V.B 15	folder 9
"Carnegie Corporation in South Africa", 1980	box V.B 15	folder 10
"Winds of Social Change Impact on Nation's Future," Fund Raising Management, 01-06-1981	box V.B 15	folder 11
"Final Thoughts" Responses, 1983	box V.B 15	folder 12
"The Third Quarter of Life - A New Concept for a New Era," The New York Times, 07-02-1984	box V.B 15	folder 13
"Our Aging Society," The Washington Post, 01-03-1984	box V.B 15	folder 14
"Third Quarter Americans," Business and Health, 06-09-1984	box V.B 15	folder 15
"Beyond Divestment: The Moral University," The Wall Street Journal, 23-06-1986	box V.B 15	folder 16
"Philanthropy, Voluntarism, and Changing Times," Daedalus, Winter 1987	box V.B 15	folder 17
"The Responsibility of Government for Old Age," Japanese/American Symposium, Who Is Responsible for My Old Age?, 30-11-1988	box V.B 15	folder 18

V.B.3.a Memoranda, 1962-1976

Series consists of internal memoranda on program development and higher education in Africa. Arranged by subject.

Memoranda - Suggestions for CC Programs, 1962-1964	box V.B 16	folder 1
Memoranda - Higher Education in Africa, 1954-1976	box V.B 16	folder 2

V.B.3.b Board of Trustees, 1965-1984

Scope and Contents

Series consists of Board of Trusee members' curriculum vitae, biographies, correspondence, and meeting materials. Includes grant lists, trustee handbook, trustee retreat materials, and special committee materials. Arranged by subject and chronologically.

Board of Trustees Curriculum Vitae, 1983	box V.B 16	folder 3
Trustee Rotations, 1967	box V.B 16	folder 4
Member Search Committees, 1982	box V.B 16	folder 5
General Support Grants, 1972	box V.B 16	folder 6
Grant Lists by Program Area, 1975	box V.B 16	folder 7
Meeting Planning, 1980	box V.B 17	folder 1
Trustee Goals, 1967-1972	box V.B 17	folder 2
Trustee Handbook, 1982	box V.B 17	folder 3
Presentations to the Board of Trustees, 1965-1974	box V.B 17	folder 4
Singer Commission on the Future of Carnegie Corporation, 1965-1966	box V.B 17	folder 5
Name Change Committee, 1965-1966	box V.B 17	folder 6
Role of CC Trustees Committee, 1972	box V.B 18	folder 1
Review of Commonwealth Program Committee, 1975	box V.B 18	folder 2
Role of CC Trustees Committee, 1980	box V.B 18	folder 3
Meeting on Carnegie Corporation Goals	box V.B 18	folder 4-5
Board of Trustees Retreat, 23-03-197824-03-1978	box V.B 18	folder 6
Board of Trustees Retreat, 30-03-1979	box V.B 18	folder 7

V.B.3.c Staff Retreats, 1965-1979

Series consists of planning materials, correspondence, and papers presented at Carnegie Corporation staff retreats. Arranged chronologically.

Staff Retreat, 1965	box V.B 19	folder 1
Staff Retreat, 1971	box V.B 19	folder 2
Staff Retreat, 1979	box V.B 19	folder 3

V.B.3.d Program Evaluation, 1963-1981

Scope and Contents

Series consists of program review reports, trustee evaluations, and discussions of program planning by Carnegie Corporation staff members. Includes discussion of the Corporation's philosophy and direction, and correspondence on the introduction of "appraisals" as an area of grantmaking activity.

Program Review Reports, 1971-1974	box V.B 19	folder 4
Trustee Evaluations of Carnegie Corporation, 1973-1981	box V.B 19	folder 5
Trustee Evaluation of Grants, 1971-1973	box V.B 19	folder 6-7
Discussion of Introducing "Appraisals" as a New Grantmaking Activity, 1963	box V.B 19	folder 8
Discussion of Extending Carnegie Corporation's Education Program, 1971	box V.B 19	folder 9
V.B.4 Projects		
Carnegie Conference on America's Future, 1965	box V.B 20	folder 1
National Academy of Sciences Symposium, 27-04-1970	box V.B 20	folder 2
Project on the Future Directions of Federal Social Policy, 1983	box V.B 20	folder 3
Second Carnegie Inquiry on Poverty and Development in Southern Africa, 1975-1988	box V.B 20	folder 4-5
V.B.5 Printed Materials		
A Notable Year, Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching, 1965-1966	box V.B 21	
The University at the Service of Society: Summary of a Discussion by the Trustees of The Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching, 1966-1967	box V.B 21	
The Quasi Nongovernmental Organization, 1967	box V.B 21	
Foundations and the Unity of Charitable Organizations: Early Childhood Education, 1969	box V.B 21	

The Carnegie Commission on Higher Education: An Interim Report by the President of The Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching, 1969-1970	box V.B 21
The Responsibility for Reform in Higher Education, 1971	box V.B 21
Women in Higher Education, 1971	box V.B 21
Revitalizing the Charitable Deduction, 1972	box V.B 21
Migrant Labour in South Africa, Francis Wilson, 1972	box V.B 21
Higher Education of Blacks in the United States, 1973	box V.B 21
Scope and Contents	
Published by Carnegie Corporation of New York	
Higher Education of Blacks in the United States, 1973	box V.B 21
Scope and Contents	
Published by the South African Institute of Race Relations	
Higher Education in the Nation's Consciousness, 1975	box V.B 21
Black Progress: Achievement, Failure, and an Uncertain Future, 1977	box V.B 21
A Foundation's Story: The First Seventy-Five Years of The Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching, 1978-1979	box V.B 21
South Africa in the American Mind: Commemoration Day Lecture at the University of Witwatersrand, 01-10-1981	box V.B 21
"Study Commission on U.S. Policy Toward Southern Africa", 1979-1981	box V.B 22
Scope and Contents	
39 3x5" Color Photographs, 1 5x7" Black and White Photograph, and 1 5x7" Color Photograph in an album	

^ Return to Table of Contents

Series VI: Other Carnegie Organizations

Subseries VI.A: Home Trust Company, 1884-1975

Andrew Carnegie established the Home Trust Company in 1901. The role of this financial institution was to invest, keep, and distribute the money Carnegie had set aside for philanthropic activities, as well as distribute money and pensions to relatives, friends, and others as Andrew Carnegie thought appropriate. The Trust, officially a banking firm, never engaged in general banking business. It functioned primarily as the trustee and administrator of trust funds established by Carnegie during his lifetime and then served as the executor of his will.

Scope and Contents

The company was chartered in New Jersey and had its headquarters in Hoboken. Robert A. Franks, Carnegie's close friend and financial agent from 1883 until Carnegie's death in 1919, was the president of the Company. The other directors were George Lauder, Andrew Carnegie II, Alexander and George King, and Howard Russell Butler.

Scope and Contents

Carnegie began his list of pensioners in 1881. The list included persons of distinction form all fields -arts, politics, social service, education- who were in need. Other pensioners were figures from his earlier life. It was a private list. In 1901 he gave to the Home Trust Company its first Trust fund to pay these pensions. The initial payment was 1.24 million which grew to 4.25 million by 1914. Other Trusts administered by the Home Trust Company included those set up by George Lauder and Louise W. Carnegie, the railway equipment and other corporate trusts, and trusts for the payment of annuities and Carnegie Hall employee pensions

Scope and Contents

The Company also served as the source from which Franks, according to Carnegie's instructions, distributed Steel bonds to the trustees of the philanthropic trusts started by Carnegie -Carnegie Institution of Washington, Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching, Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, and Carnegie Hero Fund. The last trust to receive such a distribution was the Carnegie Corporation of New York, established in 1911 with the bulk of the bonds in the safe in Hoboken. The remaining bonds were transferred to a bank in Manhattan. (Robert Franks became the Treasurer of CCNY at that time.)

Scope and Contents

In 1925, CCNY accepted, as part of its legacy, the 965 shares of Home Trust Company stock held in the estate. In 1936 since the Corporation owned most of the Company's common stock, the Corporation's officers undertook the responsibility of running the Company. Until 1962, it continued to administer trusts from which personal pensions and annuities were paid to those on Carnegie's list who survived. In 1962, the Home Trust Company and CCNY entered into an agreement with Hudson Trust Company (later Hudson United Bank) whereby Hudson would administer the business of the Home Trust Company. In 1973 CCNY dissolved the Home Trust Company.

Scope and Contents

For more information see: Lester, Robert M. Home Trust Company: its history and relation to the Corporation. NY: Printed for the information of the Trustees by the CCNY, June 1, 1943. CCNY Review Series #34 (VIII.A.4. Review Series Box 3).

Note that catalog cards with the location "Carnegie VI.A" are found in the CEIP records, Subsuberies I.A.1, Cataloged correspondence.

Subsubseries VI.A.1 Robert A. Franks Files, 1893-1951

Scope and Contents

Robert A. Franks served as President of the Home Trust Company and as Treasurer of the Corporation from the founding of each organization respectively until his death in 1935. Before their acquisition by Columbia in 1998 these records were stored at the Hudson United Bank. They represent those Robert Frank's files that were never transferred to the Corporation's headquarters. These records include correspondence, memoranda, legal documents, business ledgers, tax returns, and other financial documents and reflect Franks work for Carnegie as the President and administrator of the Home Trust Company and, to a lesser extent, his role as Carnegie's personal assistant and manger of Carnegie's affairs in general. (See, for example, the expense statements for Lucy C. Carnegie's (sister in law) Florida island estate, Dungeness.) Carnegie Estate Records from these files were combined with other Estate Records in part 2 (Boxes 6-9) of this subseries. The Pension Files, part of the same group of records from the Hudson United Bank, comprise part 4 (Boxes 27-43) of this subseries.

Title/Description	Instances	
Annuity Payment Trusts	box VI.A 1	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
(See also IX.Oversize)		
Carnegie Hall Pension Fund, 1903, 1925, 1927	box VI.A 1	folder 2
Carnegie, Louise Whitfield - Trusts established by, 1924-1925	box VI.A 1	folder 3
Lauder, George - Trust established by, 1901-1924, 1935, 1946	box VI.A 1	folder 4
Pension Trusts, 1913-1951	box VI.A 1	folder 5
Pension Trusts - Root, Clark, Buckner and Howland, 1907-1920	box VI.A 1	folder 6
Andrew Carnegie Instructions to Add Pensioners, 1900-1918	box VI.A 1	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
(See also: VI.A.Box 2-3. Instructions to Franks)		
Pension Trusts - US Military Telegraph Corp, 1907-1914	box VI.A 1	folder 8
Railway Equipment - Bessemer and Lake Erie Railroad Company and Union Railroad Company - Acknowledgment of Receipts, 1910-1921	box VI.A 1	folder 9-10
Railway Equipment - Bessemer and Lake Erie Railroad Company and Union Railroad Company - Leases and Agreements, 1902-1914	box VI.A 2	folder 1-3

National Mining Company, 1905, 1915	box VI.A 2	folder 4
Railway Equipment - Certificates of Conditions of Cars, 1906-1921	box VI.A 2	folder 5
From Andrew Carnegie - Instructions to Franks, 1906-1919	box VI.A 3	folder 1-6
From Louise Carnegie-Letters to Franks, 1911-1916	box VI.A 3	folder 7
1903, 1914, 1916, 1918, 1903, 1914, 1916, 1918	box VI.A 3	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
(See also IX.Oversize)		
Accident forms	box VI.A 3	folder 9
AYR Choral Union, 1899-1923	box VI.A 3	folder 10
Bonds, 1902-1914, 1919, 1921	box VI.A 3	folder 11
By-laws	box VI.A 3	folder 12
Stock Ledger, 1901 – 1936	box VI.A 3A	
Immediate Source of Acquisition		
Bought by CCNY from Mr. Biaggio Vaio, Jun. 2003. alphabetical listing of stock holders, amount of their shares, transfer and certificate numbers		
Home Trust Company Ledger: Certificate of Incorporation, by-laws Minutes of Board of Directors Meetings, 1899 - 1919	box VI.A 3A	
Immediate Source of Acquisition		
Bought by CCNY from Mr. Biaggio Vaio, Jun. 2003.		
Home Trust Company Ledger: Minutes of Board of Directors Meetings, 1919 - 1938	box VI.A 3A	
Immediate Source of Acquisition		
Bought by CCNY from Mr. Biaggio Vaio, Jun. 2003.		
Home Trust Company Stock certificates and transfers, Nos. 1- 59, filled out, signed and dated, in sequence with few missing., 1901 - 1964	box VI.A 3A	

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Bought by CCNY from Mr. Biaggio Vaio, Jun. 2003. The collection includes the transfer certificate (no. 26) to CCNY for 965 shares (issued

to Andrew Carnegie on January 14th, 1902), transferred to CCNY on May 18, 1925.

Home Trust Company Stock certificates Nos. 63 – 100: Clean book, \$100/share with transfer stubs

box VI.A 3A

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Bought by CCNY from Mr. Biaggio Vaio, Jun. 2003.

Home Trust Company Ledger: Trusts - Income, 1932-1935	box Flat Box 325	
Deaths, 1914-1934	box VI.A 4	folder 1
Dungeness expense statements, 1893-1901	box VI.A 4	folder 2-4
Hero Fund, circa1904	box VI.A 4	folder 5
Hudson County Board of Taxation and Commissioner of Banking and Insurance - Statements, 1918	box VI.A 4	folder 6
Hudson Trust Company, 1901, 1908, 1917, 1920	box VI.A 5	folder 1
Hudson Trust Company - Business ledgers, 1916-1920	box VI.A 5	folder 2
Hudson Trust Company - Canceled checks	box VI.A 5	folder 3
Investors Agency, Inc Inquiries re value of common stock, 1920	box VI.A 5	folder 4
Oaths	box VI.A 5	folder 5
Special meetings, 1912-1913, 1918-1919	box VI.A 5	folder 6
Stafford Place expense statements, 1896-1899	box VI.A 5	folder 7
Stockholder Lists, 1914	box VI.A 5	folder 8
Stockholder Meetings, 1902-1909, 1915, 1917	box VI.A 5	folder 9-10
Tax returns, 1913-1915	box VI.A 6	folder 1
Taxes on mortgage, 1903-1911	box VI.A 6	folder 2
Taxes, 1902-1918	box VI.A 6	folder 2A

Subsubseries VI.A.2. Andrew Carnegie Estate, 1913-1931

Scope and Contents

The Home Trust Company was the executor of Andrew Carnegie's will. The settlement of the Carnegie Estate was a long, complicated, and drawn-out process which lasted until 1931. This subseries comprises some files from the Franks files described above, combined with other files relating to the Carnegie Estate from the Corporation's offices. These files consists of correspondence, memoranda, legal briefs, court proceedings, disbursement schedules, and financial statements documenting the settlement of Andrew Carnegie's Estate. Most of the correspondence consists of letters (legal briefs) to Franks and his assistant, James A. Fortune, from the firm of Root, Clark,

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Buckner and Howland. This subseries also contains Carnegie's will, his marriage contract with Louise Carnegie, and his naturalization papers.

Carnegie, and his naturalization papers.		
le/Description	Instances	
Assets and liabilities, 1920	box VI.A 6	folder 3
Bonds, total worth of	box VI.A 6	folder 4
Correspondence, Mitchell, Willard, 1919-1920	box VI.A 6	folder 5-6
Correspondence, Root, Clark, Buckner and Howland, 1920-1924,	box VI.A 7	folder 1-6
Scope and Contents		
(See also VI.A 24		
Declaration of repayments of debts at death	box VI.A 7	folder 7
Home Trust v. Louise W. Carnegie	box VI.A 7	folder 8
Income Tax, 1913-1918	box VI.A 7	folder 9-15
Scope and Contents		
(See also IX oversize)		
Legacies CCNY	box VI.A 8	folder 1-2
Scope and Contents		
(See also IX oversize)		
Legacies Others	box VI.A 8	folder 3
Marriage Agreement between Andrew and Louise W. Carnegie	box VI.A 8	folder 4
Naturalization Papers of Andrew and William Carnegie	box VI.A 8	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
(See also IX oversize)		
Power of attorney declaration, 1919	box VI.A 8	folder 6-7
Scope and Contents		
Proceeding of Home Trust Company as executor of the last will and testament of Andrew Carnegie, deceased		
Receipt book - Fred Willie Fr Co.	box VI.A 9	folder 1
Safe combinations	box VI.A 9	folder 2
Settlement	box VI.A 9	folder 3-6

(See also IX oversize)

Trust deed for annuities, 1920	box VI.A 9	folder 7
Will	box VI.A 9	folder 8
Income Tax Returns, Federal and New York State, with associated correspondence and agents reports, 1916 - 1934	box VI.A 6A	
Immediate Source of Acquisition		
Gift from Carnegie Hall, May 2003		
Income Tax Returns, Federal and New York State, with associated correspondence and agents reports, 1916 - 1934	box VI.A 6B	
Immediate Source of Acquisition		
Gift from Carnegie Hall, May 2003		
Income Tax Returns, Federal and New York State, with associated correspondence and agents reports, 1916 - 1934	box VI.A 6C	
Immediate Source of Acquisition		
Gift from Carnegie Hall, May 2003		
Ledger: R. A. Franks, Guardian for Anna Medbet Kellum	box VI.A 6C	
Immediate Source of Acquisition		
Gift from Carnegie Hall, May 2003		
Correspondence, 1916 - 1923	box VI.A 6C	
Immediate Source of Acquisition		
Gift from Carnegie Hall, May 2003. No 1922 Correspondence folder		
Correspondence, 1916 - 1923	box VI.A 6D	
Immediate Source of Acquisition		
Gift from Carnegie Hall, May 2003. No 1922 Correspondence folder		

Subsubseries VI.A.3: CCNY Files, 1901-1975

Scope and Contents

This subseries consists of the Home Trust Company Records kept in the offices of the Carnegie Corporation of New York. The files represent Robert Franks's files and, to a lesser extent, the files of the office the CCNY Treasurer. Some files are those of Franks's successor as Treasurer of CCNY,

C. Herbert Lee, and others cover general areas of CCNY grant-making or business with a particular grantee. Therefore, the correspondence, memoranda, and financial statements document the general operations of CCNY, as well as the day to day activity of the Home Trust Company after it moved to the offices of CCNY. The files include correspondence between several Carnegie Presidents and Franks regarding his releasing Corporation funds for grants and other purposes. Also Included in these files are legal documents and correspondence concerning the settlement of Andrew Carnegie's Estate, and files that reflect the process of clarifying the nature of the relationship between the Home Trust Company and the Corporation and the relationships of each to the other Carnegie philanthropic trusts. Since the Home Trust Company regularly transferred funds to other Carnegie philanthropic trusts, it became important to establish CCNY's ability under its charter to continue this support. (See, for example, Box 24. Relations between Carnegie Endowment and Carnegie Corp.)

Title/Description	Instances	
A	box VI.A 9	folder 9-10
American - Misc. correspondence, 1924-1942	box VI.A 9	folder 11
Angell, Dr. James Rowland	box VI.A 9	folder 12
Annual Reports, 1936-1940	box VI.A 10	folder 1
Annuitants and Pensions Trusts Correspondence, 1947-60	box VI.A 10	folder 2
Annuitants Trusts, 1939-48	box VI.A 10	folder 3
Annuities, 1923-28	box VI.A 10	folder 4
Appraisal of Personal Property of Andrew Carnegie, 1920	box VI.A 10	folder 5
Arbuthnot, Thomas S., 1942-1945	box VI.A 10	folder 6
Association of University and College Business Officers, 1940-1941	box VI.A 10	folder 7
В	box VI.A 10	folder 8-9
Bank Accounts - Carnegie Organizations, 1936	box VI.A 11	folder 1
Bank Examination Audit, 1962-1971	box VI.A 11	folder 2
Bankers Trust Company, 1921-1950	box VI.A 11	folder 3
Basic Securities Analyses, 1932-1951	box VI.A 11	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
(See also IX.Oversize)		
Bidwell, Percy, 1958-1961	box VI.A 11	folder 5
Board of Trustees, 1937-1944	box VI.A 11	folder 6
Braddock, Homestead and Duquesne, 1901-1924	box VI.A 11	folder 7
British Dominions and Colonies Fund, 1929-1948	box VI.A 11	folder 8
Budget Material, 1920-1949	box VI.A 11	folder 9
С	box VI.A 11	folder 10-11

Carnegie Hall, 1924-1925, 1933-1935, 1964	box VI.A 12	folder 1
Carnegie House Properties, 1947-1949	box VI.A 12	folder 2-3
Carnegie Institute - Pittsburgh, 1915-1946	box VI.A 12	folder 4-5
Scope and Contents		
(See also IX.Oversize)		
Carnegie Institution - Washington, 1922-1940	box VI.A 12	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
(See also IX.Oversize)		
Carnegie, Mrs. Louise, 1946-1947	box VI.A 12	folder 7
Carnegie Trust Company Papers, 1901-1918	box VI.A 12	folder 8
Chambers Case, 1926	box VI.A 12	folder 9
City Housing Corporation, 1930-1940	box VI.A 13	folder 1-2
CHL Copies - 589 Fifth Ave., 1954	box VI.A 13	folder 3
College Libraries, 1937-1943	box VI.A 13	folder 4
Columbia University, 1921-1937	box VI.A 13	folder 5
Commerce, Dept. of, 1948-1955	box VI.A 13	folder 6
Conference of Trustees, Lafayette College Material, 1937-38	box VI.A 13	folder 7
Corporate and Dissolution Files, 1936-1973	box VI.A 13	folder 8-10
Court Case - Home Trust Co. vs. Carnegie Family, 1935	box VI.A 14	folder 1
D	box VI.A 14	folder 2
Dalhousie University, 1927-1945	box VI.A 14	folder 3
Davies, Richard T., 1905-1922	box VI.A 14	folder 4
Depreciation Reserve, 1945-1946	box VI.A 14	folder 5
DeWitt, Lockman, 1935-1941	box VI.A 14	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
(See also IX.Oversize)		
Dollard, Charles, 1942-1968	box VI.A 14	folder 7
E	box VI.A 14	folder 8-9
Empire Title and Guarantee Co., 1929-1947	box VI.A 14	folder 10
F	box VI.A 14	folder 12
Farintosh, E. A., 1936-1950	box VI.A 14	folder 13

Federal Welfare and Pension Plans Disclosure Act of 1958	box VI.A 14	folder 14
Financial Practices and Procedures, 1953-1954	box VI.A 15	folder 1
Financial Statements, 1955-1974	box VI.A 15	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
(See also: VI.A.Box 25. Statements)		
Foskett, H. J., 1952-1966	box VI.A 15	folder 6
Froebel League, 1925-1928	box VI.A 15	folder 9
G1912-1936	box VI.A 16	folder 1
Robert Gordon College, 1927-1931	box VI.A 16	folder 2
Graduate Record Examination, 1947-1949	box VI.A 16	folder 3
Guaranty Trust Building Lease, 1920-1948	box VI.A 16	folder 4
Guaranty Trust Company of London, 1919-1922	box VI.A 16	folder 5
Guaranty Trust Company of New York, 1921-1928	box VI.A 16	folder 6
Guaranty Trust Company Records, 1924-1931	box VI.A 16	folder 7
H1920-1941	box VI.A 17	folder 1
Holdings - various, 1939-1961	box VI.A 17	folder 2
Home Trust Transactions, 1945-1954	box VI.A 17	folder 3
Hudson Trust Company, 1924-1931, 1960-1976	box VI.A 17	folder 4-6
Hudson Trust Recommended Security Transaction, 1962-1974	box VI.A 17	folder 7
I	box VI.A 17	folder 8
Insurance, Cancelled, 1949-1957	box VI.A 18	folder 1
Insurance, Fidelity Bond, 1935-1946	box VI.A 18	folder 2
Insurance, Group, 1928-1964	box VI.A 18	folder 3-4
Insurance, Major Medical, 1955-1962	box VI.A 18	folder 5
Insurance, Miscellaneous, 1934-1964	box VI.A 18	folder 6
Insurance, Traveler's Group, 1958-1970	box VI.A 18	folder 7-8
•	box VI.A 18 box VI.A 18	folder 7-8 folder 9-10
Insurance, Traveler's Group, 1958-1970 Insurance, Investment of Funds, 1962-1974 Investment Office Cooperative, 1939-1943		
Insurance, Investment of Funds, 1962-1974	box VI.A 18	folder 9-10
Insurance, Investment of Funds, 1962-1974 Investment Office Cooperative, 1939-1943	box VI.A 18 box VI.A 19	folder 9-10 folder 1

Jessup, Eleanor, 1944-1947	box VI.A 19	folder 5
Josephs, Devereux, 1945-1946	box VI.A 19	folder 6
K1916-1939	box VI.A 19	folder 7
Keokuk and Hamilton Bridge Company, 1921-1931	box VI.A 19	folder 8-9
Keppel, F. P., 1942-1944	box VI.A 19	folder 10
L	box VI.A 19	folder 11
Legal Documents, 1920-1931	box VI.A 20	folder 1 - 3
Scope and Contents		
(Mostly regarding Andrew Carnegie Estate.)		
Leishman, 1913	box VI.A 20	folder 4
Lease: 522 Fifth Avenue, 1950-1954	box VI.A 20	folder 5
Lease: 588 Fifth Avenue, 1957-1963	box VI.A 20	folder 6
Lee, C. H misc. correspondence, 1955-1956	box VI.A 20	folder 7
Leffingwell, Russell, 1929-1955	box VI.A 20	folder 8
Leslie, Bank and Company, 1924-1934	box VI.A 20	folder 9
Lester, R. M., 1953-1959	box VI.A 20	folder 10
Lotos Club Correspondence, 1928-1941	box VI.A 20	folder 11
M1920-1937	box VI.A 20	folder 12
Madison Mining Trustees, 1919-1931	box VI.A 20	folder 13
Major Medical Correspondence, 1963-1968	box VI.A 21	folder 1
McCandless Matters, 1933-1938	box VI.A 21	folder 2
Memoranda and General Information, 1913-1962	box VI.A 21	folder 3
Miller, Margaret Carnegie, 1946-1947	box VI.A 21	folder 4
Minutes and By-Laws, 1936-1974	box VI.A 21	folder 5-8
Miscellaneous Correspondence, 1943-1961	box VI.A 22	folder 1
Miscellaneous Reports, 1938-1956	box VI.A 22	folder 2
Mitchell, Willard A., 1921-1925	box VI.A 22	folder 3
J. P. Morgan and Company, 1929-1949	box VI.A 22	folder 4-5

(See IX.Oversize)

Mortgages	box VI.A 22	folder 6
J. L. Mott Company, 1925-1931	box VI.A 22	folder 7-8
Moving to 589 Fifth Avenue - November 1954	box VI.A 23	folder 1
Myer, George W., 1925-1929	box VI.A 23	folder 2
N	box VI.A 23	folder 3
National, 1922-1942	box VI.A 23	folder 4
National City Bank of New York, 1921-1936	box VI.A 23	folder 5
New York School for Nursery Years, 1954	box VI.A 23	folder 6
0	box VI.A 23	folder 7
P	box VI.A 23	folder 8
Page, Arthur W., 1948-1958	box VI.A 23	folder 9
Pensions - grants for, 1917-1948	box VI.A 23	folder 10
Perkins, James A., 1950-1963	box VI.A 23	folder 11
Price, Waterhouse and Company, 1935-1948	box VI.A 23	folder 12
Procedures for Disbursement of Money and Care and Safekeeping of Securities, 1938-39	box VI.A 23	folder 13
R	box VI.A 23	folder 14
Radburn, 1948-1954	box VI.A 23	folder 15
Relations between Carnegie Endowment and Carnegie Corp., 1930-1931	box VI.A 24	folder 1
Reserves, 1936-1941	box VI.A 24	folder 2
Reserves: Corporation, 1936-1941	box VI.A 24	folder 3
Reversionary Interest, 1943-1973	box VI.A 24	folder 4-5
Root , Clar, Buckner, and Ballard, 1917-1958	box VI.A 24	folder 6-8
S	box VI.A 25	folder 1
Saunders, William, 1959	box VI.A 25	folder 2
Schedules - New York Transfer Tax, 1920	box VI.A 25	folder 3
Securities - Care and Safekeeping, 1938-1939	box VI.A 25	folder 4
Shattuck Company, Frank G., 1958-1962	box VI.A 25	folder 5
St	box VI.A 25	folder 6
Statements and summaries, 1919-1961	box VI.A 25	folder 7-8

Sternberg, Baroness, 1914-1920 box VI.A 25 folder 9 Stock, 1935-1961 box VI.A 25 folder 10 Stock Options Directors, 1955-1975 box VI.A 26 folder 1 T box VI.A 26 folder 2 Taxes, 1924-1931 box VI.A 26 folder 3 U box VI.A 26 folder 4 U. S. Steel Bonds, 1923-1931 box VI.A 26 folder 5-7 V box VI.A 26 folder 8 Visitors, 1938 box VI.A 26 folder 9 W box VI.A 26 folder 10 War Camp Community Fund, 1917-1918 box VI.A 26 folder 11			
Stock Options Directors, 1955-1975 box VI.A 26 folder 1 T box VI.A 26 folder 2 Taxes, 1924-1931 box VI.A 26 folder 3 U box VI.A 26 folder 4 U. S. Steel Bonds, 1923-1931 box VI.A 26 folder 5-7 V box VI.A 26 folder 8 Visitors, 1938 box VI.A 26 folder 9 W box VI.A 26 folder 10	Sternberg, Baroness, 1914-1920	box VI.A 25	folder 9
T box VI.A 26 folder 2 Taxes, 1924-1931 box VI.A 26 folder 3 U box VI.A 26 folder 4 U. S. Steel Bonds, 1923-1931 box VI.A 26 folder 5-7 V box VI.A 26 folder 8 Visitors, 1938 box VI.A 26 folder 9 W box VI.A 26 folder 10	Stock, 1935-1961	box VI.A 25	folder 10
Taxes, 1924-1931 box VI.A 26 folder 3 U box VI.A 26 folder 4 U. S. Steel Bonds, 1923-1931 box VI.A 26 folder 5-7 V box VI.A 26 folder 8 Visitors, 1938 box VI.A 26 folder 9 W box VI.A 26 folder 10	Stock Options Directors, 1955-1975	box VI.A 26	folder 1
U box VI.A 26 folder 4 U. S. Steel Bonds, 1923-1931 box VI.A 26 folder 5-7 V box VI.A 26 folder 8 Visitors, 1938 box VI.A 26 folder 9 W box VI.A 26 folder 10	Т	box VI.A 26	folder 2
U. S. Steel Bonds, 1923-1931 box VI.A 26 folder 5-7 V box VI.A 26 folder 8 Visitors, 1938 box VI.A 26 folder 9 W box VI.A 26 folder 10	Taxes, 1924-1931	box VI.A 26	folder 3
V box VI.A 26 folder 8 Visitors, 1938 box VI.A 26 folder 9 W box VI.A 26 folder 10	U	box VI.A 26	folder 4
Visitors, 1938 box VI.A 26 folder 9 W box VI.A 26 folder 10	U. S. Steel Bonds, 1923-1931	box VI.A 26	folder 5-7
W box VI.A 26 folder 10	V	box VI.A 26	folder 8
	Visitors, 1938	box VI.A 26	folder 9
War Camp Community Fund, 1917-1918 box VI.A 26 folder 11	W	box VI.A 26	folder 10
	War Camp Community Fund, 1917-1918	box VI.A 26	folder 11

Subsubseries VI.A.4: Pension Files, 1884-1945

Scope and Contents

These records consist of the Home Trust Company's files on each of the Carnegie's pensioners, his "real roll of honor and mutual affection." The files include letters of request to Carnegie, testimonies as to the need or worthiness of an applicant, Carnegie's instructions to Franks regarding a pensioner, notes by Carnegie and Franks on the pensioner, and general administrative correspondence.

Title/Description	Instances
Albright, Carrie, 1901, 1905-1906	box VI.A 27
Allen, John F. and Ada, 1921-1932	box VI.A 27
Allen, Thomas, 1913-1914	box VI.A 27
Allis, Lula, 1921-1927	box VI.A 27
Allison, George, 1921-1933	box VI.A 27
Allison, Mrs. Tate W., 1906, 1919	box VI.A 27
Altman, Theophilus, 1904, 1925	box VI.A 27
Ament, Mrs. Jacob, 1905, 1910, 1926	box VI.A 27
Andrews, Mrs. E.A., 1910	box VI.A 27
Andrews, Mortimer S., 1912-1925	box VI.A 27
Anderson, Joseph, 1918-1921	box VI.A 27
Anderson, Margaret, 1912, 1939	box VI.A 27
Angus, Rachel and Alice, 1902, 1913	box VI.A 27
Armes, William J., 1913-1916	box VI.A 27
Armor, Juliette, 1909	box VI.A 27

Armor, Thomas 1900, 1909-1912	box VI.A 27
Attig, J.D., 1902	box VI.A 27
Atwater, Henry H., 1912-1921	box VI.A 27
Backofen, Mrs. Malvina C., 1912-1929	box VI.A 27
Baker, Edgar, 1903	box VI.A 27
Balbach, George, 1903-1914	box VI.A 27
Barnes, Phinehas, 1904	box VI.A 27
Barnett, Annie, 1902-1903	box VI.A 27
Barnsley, Christina and James, 1898, 1903, 1905,1920-1924	box VI.A 27
Barr, Sarah, 1911	box VI.A 27
Barron, W.C., 1908-1909	box VI.A 27
Barth, Martin, 1899	box VI.A 27
Barton, Sarah, 1902-1914	box VI.A 27
Barwick, Thomas, 1908, 1911	box VI.A 27
Bassett, Weston, 1909-1912	box VI.A 27
Bastian, Gus, 1912,1916	box VI.A 27
Bates, Nellie, 1912-1913	box VI.A 27
Baxter, Cornelia, 1912-1913	box VI.A 27
Baxter, Roberta H., 1914-1928	box VI.A 27
Beaird, William, 1912-1913	box VI.A 27
Beatty, Rebecca, 1903	box VI.A 27
Beckman, John, 1902	box VI.A 27
Beer, John, 1904	box VI.A 27
Benedict, Effie and Mary, 1901, 1911, 1915, 1921, 1927	box VI.A 28
Benner, Frank, 1919-1920	box VI.A 28
Bennet, Dickinson, 1902-1903, 1913	box VI.A 28
Bennet, Frances, 1904, 1913	box VI.A 28
Bennet, John, 1904, 1913	box VI.A 28
Bennet, Nancy, 1902, 1913, 1924-1925, 1929, 1931	box VI.A 28
Benton, Guy Potter, 1913-1926	box VI.A 28
Berry, Marth, 1942	box VI.A 28
Placketock Mary 1004 1010 1014 1017	

	box VI.A 28
Bohle, Matilda, 1922-1932	box VI.A 28
Bond, Richard, 1914-1915	box VI.A 28
Bowman, Roger and Mrs. R.D., 1903-1929	box VI.A 28
Boyd, Joseph, 1919-1922	box VI.A 28
Brattinger, Frederick, 1902-1910	box VI.A 28
Brashear, John, 1906	box VI.A 28
Brenaman, A.T., 1912-1927	box VI.A 28
Brennan, Ellen, 1914-1921	box VI.A 28
Brooke, Amanda, 1910-1933	box VI.A 28
Brooke, Thomas H., 1912-1922	box VI.A 28
Brooks, Jennie, 1913-1929	box VI.A 28
Brown, Amanda, 1910-1933	box VI.A 28
Brown, Charles Exera, 1908-1909, 1924-1929	box VI.A 28
Brown, Evalyn, 1909-1933	box VI.A 28
Brown, James, 1921-1933	box VI.A 28
Brown, Joseph, 1907, 1921	box VI.A 28
Brown, 1903	box VI.A 28
Brown, Wiliam	box VI.A 28
Browne, Henry R., 1915-1928	box VI.A 28
Bruce, William, 1904	box VI.A 28
Bruch, Louisa, 1921-1925	box VI.A 28
Bull, Henry and Esther, 1921-1929	box VI.A 28
Burgoon, David, 1906, 1927-1931	box VI.A 28
Burgoon, Joseph, 1905	box VI.A 28
Burgoon, Susan, 1906	box VI.A 28
Burns, Michael, 1904-1905, 1917	box VI.A 28
Burns, Susan, 1908, 1925	box VI.A 28
Bush, 1918-1920	box VI.A 28
Butler, Emma, 1912-1933	box VI.A 28
Butler, H.M., 1904-1906	box VI.A 28
Cage, Harriet, 1904, 1918	box VI.A 29

Cahill, Jennie, 1914-1924	box VI.A 29
Calder, Elizabeth and Olivia, 1901, 1908, 1944	box VI.A 29
Caldwell, Sarah A., 1914-1919	box VI.A 29
Campbell, Bessie, 1908-1909, 1922, 1930	box VI.A 29
Campbell, David, 1902	box VI.A 29
Campbell, James C., 1928	box VI.A 29
Campbell, Mrs. Martin, 1902-1918	box VI.A 29
Campbell, Mrs. Watt, 1902-1908	box VI.A 29
Carnegie, Charlotte, 1920, 1923, 1929	box VI.A 29
Carney, Joseph, 1903-1905	box VI.A 29
Carney	box VI.A 29
Carr, Mary, 1905-1906	box VI.A 29
Carroll, Mrs. J.C., 1913-1916	box VI.A 29
Carroll	box VI.A 29
Case, A.C., 1909	box VI.A 29
Cassell, Adelia S., 1924-1930	box VI.A 29
Cassidy, David, 1911, 1912, 1925	box VI.A 29
Cassidy, Lucy, 1902-1907	box VI.A 29
Chalfant, Isabella, 1914, 1922-1923	box VI.A 29
Chambers, Alexander, 1902	box VI.A 29
Chandler, Mrs. M., 1921-1933	box VI.A 29
Cherry, Mrs. A.D., 1907-1908	box VI.A 29
Child, Nellie, 1919-1921	box VI.A 29
Christie, Dr. Robert, 1912, 1915-1917, 1921-1922	box VI.A 29
Church, Margaret, 1902-1903, 1919	box VI.A 29
Clark, Mary, 1906-1913	box VI.A 29
Clark, Nellie	box VI.A 29
Clarke, Jonathan, 1908	box VI.A 29
Clarke, Mary A., 1913-1915	box VI.A 29
Clingerman, Lydia, 1913, 1924	box VI.A 29
Clossin, Mrs. James, 1903-1905, 1929	box VI.A 29
Clobaugh, D.W., 1904-1906	box VI.A 29

Cochrane, 1928 Coffey, Anna, 1904, 1923 Colbert, Daniel, 1902 Colbert, William and Mary Ann, 1913 Cole, George, 1918-1919	box VI.A 29
Colbert, Daniel, 1902 Colbert, William and Mary Ann, 1913	box VI.A 29 box VI.A 29
Colbert, William and Mary Ann, 1913	box VI.A 29
Cole George 1918-1919	box VI.A 29
dole, deolge, 1910 1919	
Coleman, 1911	box VI.A 29
Coleman, Mary, 1912	box VI.A 29
Collyer, Gertrude, 1919, 1922	box VI.A 29
Conway, 1921-1932	box VI.A 29
Coulter, Mary, 1901-1921	box VI.A 29
Coulter, Rebecca, 1903, 1904, 1907, 1913, 1920	box VI.A 29
Craig, 1909-1913	box VI.A 29
Crain, 1913-1916	box VI.A 29
Cramer, 1902, 1908, 1910	box VI.A 29
Crear, 1916	box VI.A 29
Creighton, Louise, 1905, 1906, 1909, 1917, 1918	box VI.A 29
Crerar, 1913-1915	box VI.A 30
Crissinger, James, 1905, 1926	box VI.A 30
Crissinger, Julia, 1904-1907	box VI.A 30
Crittenden, Mrs. E.A., 1906-1916	box VI.A 30
Cromwell, George E., 1912-1919	box VI.A 30
Cronin, Daniel, 1912-1913	box VI.A 30
Cronin, Mary, 1915-1921	box VI.A 30
Crouse, Mary Louisa, 1921-1922	box VI.A 30
Cruise, 1929-1933	box VI.A 30
Cruise, John, 1912-1913	box VI.A 30
Culbertson, Cambridge, 1921-1926	box VI.A 30
Culbertsob, Mary E., 1926-1934	box VI.A 30
Cully, Mrs. Catherine, 1903-1912	box VI.A 30
Cully, 1902	box VI.A 30
Curtiss, Mr. and Mrs. William, 1903	box VI.A 30
Davey, John, 1905-1906, 1918	box VI.A 30

Day, Lillian, 1911	box VI.A 30
Dealy, Edma N., 1923-1933	box VI.A 30
DeBree, Nathan, 1912-1913	box VI.A 30
Decker, Jacob, 1903, 1911, 1928	box VI.A 30
Delany, 1911	box VI.A 30
Delo, Herman, 1907, 1932	box VI.A 30
Dinah, Mary F., 1921-1933	box VI.A 30
Dodds, Mary, 1903-1904, 1920	box VI.A 30
Dorchester, John C. and Nellie, 1921-1933	box VI.A 30
Dorney, 1907, 1910	box VI.A 30
Dougherty, Christopher, 1921-1932	box VI.A 30
Dougherty, Mary and Sadie, 1902, 1930	box VI.A 30
Douglass, Jane Hood, 1920	box VI.A 30
Dow, 1921-1925	box VI.A 30
Drenning, Simon, 1903, 1914, 1928	box VI.A 30
Drynan, Mary, 1921-1924	box VI.A 30
Drysdale, W., 1900	box VI.A 30
Duell, 1918-1921	box VI.A 30
Duesner, 1921-1931	box VI.A 30
Earl, Kittie, 1908, 1928	box VI.A 31
Eaton, Emily and Annie, 1903	box VI.A 31
Ebbert, Theresa, 1913, 1916, 1923	box VI.A 31
Ecker, Mrs. H.P., 1915-1928	box VI.A 31
Edmands, Clara R., 1915-1919	box VI.A 31
Erwin, Ella, 1910-1919	box VI.A 31
Evans, Catherine, 1916-1921	box VI.A 31
Fahnestock, John, 1907	box VI.A 31
Farber, David, 1902, 1913	box VI.A 31
Farber, Sarah, 1910, 1913, 1928	box VI.A 31
Felmley, David, 1904, 1905	box VI.A 31
Felton, Samuel, 1902, 1924	box VI.A 31
Ferris, 1913-1919	box VI.A 31

Fleck, Frederick, 1902, 1903, 1910, 1923	box VI.A 31
Fleming, Lyda, 1905-1909, 1913, 1926	box VI.A 31
Field, Mrs. Henry M., 1898	box VI.A 31
Finigan, Joseph and Bella, 1909-1910, 1921-1926	box VI.A 31
Fish, Elizabeth, 1910, 1921-1933	box VI.A 31
Fisher, Samuel, 1906	box VI.A 31
Fitchett, Hamilton, 1916-1919	box VI.A 31
Flemley, David, 1904-1920	box VI.A 31
Fogerty, Margaret, 1905-1906	box VI.A 31
Folwell, George E., 1921-1926	box VI.A 31
Fonda, Harriet, 1921-1930	box VI.A 31
Forsey, William, 1915-1919	box VI.A 31
Foster, C.B., 1899	box VI.A 31
Fowler, Prof. James, 1923	box VI.A 31
Foy, Joseph and Katherine, 1917, 1920	box VI.A 31
Frankhouser, Jacob, 1902	box VI.A 31
Franks, Emma, 1903	box VI.A 31
Fraser, George and Amelia, 1913-1918, 1921-1928	box VI.A 31
Freeland, John and Isabella, 1909, 1921-1930	box VI.A 31
Fuller, Joseph, 1912-1917	box VI.A 31
Furlong, Lawrence, 1902-1909	box VI.A 31
Furr, Laura, 1914-1920	box VI.A 31
Gaches, Mrs. J.L., 1903, 1929	box VI.A 32
Galbraith. John, 1906, 1921	box VI.A 32
Gallagher, James, 1921-1927	box VI.A 32
Ganger, Margaret Carnegie, 1922	box VI.A 32
Gardner, Diana, 1910	box VI.A 32
Gardner, James, 1903-1910	box VI.A 32
Gardner, Sarah Jane, 1915, 1930	box VI.A 32
Garrett, Susan, 1908, 1921	box VI.A 32
Gemmill, Charlotte V., 1916	box VI.A 32
Gentry, William and Nannie, 1921-1924	box VI.A 32

George, Mrs. William	box VI.A 32
Gibson, Martha, 1903, 1906, 1917	box VI.A 32
Gibson, George and Susan, 1903, 1909	box VI.A 32
Gilbert, Maria, 1907, 1920	box VI.A 32
Gilder, Helena, 1910, 1916	box VI.A 32
Gilpin, Mary, 1902-1909	box VI.A 32
Gilroy, Florence, 1912	box VI.A 32
Goalding, Mary, 1921-1934	box VI.A 32
Gochnour (Goughnour), Silas and Mary Jane Parks, 1902, 1907, 1913	box VI.A 32
Good, Daniel, 1905-1906	box VI.A 32
Gordon, Robert, 1907,1917	box VI.A 32
Graham, Martha, 1911-1923	box VI.A 32
Graham, Richard and Clara, 1917, 1921-1933	box VI.A 32
Gray, Andrew, 1908	box VI.A 32
Gray, J.W., 1902-1907	box VI.A 32
Green, Peter and Sarah, 1903, 1906, 1913	box VI.A 32
Greene, Edgar and Frances, 1907-1908, 1923-1932, 1937	box VI.A 32
Greensett, Diana, 1902	box VI.A 32
Gregg, Henry Lester, 1912-1917	box VI.A 32
Griffin, Russell, 1912-1918	box VI.A 32
Griffith, Charles and Mary, 1912-1918	box VI.A 32
Grinnell, Lillian, 1925-1928	box VI.A 32
Groomes, Isaac C., 1923-1925	box VI.A 32
Gross, Charles and Laura, 1922-1933	box VI.A 32
Gulick, Clinton, 1921-1926	box VI.A 32
Gumbert, Mrs. Robert, 1902-1903, 1924-1925	box VI.A 32
Guthridge, Mary Jane, 1912	box VI.A 32
Hadley, Henry, 1912, 1936	box VI.A 33
Hagerman, Mary, 1902-1905, 1912	box VI.A 33
Haldane, Elizabeth, 1937	box VI.A 33
Hall, Joseph, 1916, 1918, 1928	box VI.A 33

Halligan, Mary E., 1902, 1915, 1927	box VI.A 33
Hamer, Annie Angus, 1913, 1942	box VI.A 33
Hamilton, Matthew and Mrs., 1902, 1907	box VI.A 33
Hamnett, Lillie and Marion	box VI.A 33
Hammond, Charles D., 1908	box VI.A 33
Hancock, Anna, 1921-1933	box VI.A 33
Hanley, Margaret, 1906-1907, 1922	box VI.A 33
Hanna, Mary, 1905-1906	box VI.A 33
Hart, George, 1904, 1920, 1921	box VI.A 33
Harrington, Annie, 1927	box VI.A 33
Harris, Nancy, 1909, 1917, 1919	box VI.A 33
Hastings, Eliza, 1913-1914	box VI.A 33
Hatton, Oscar C., 1914-1918	box VI.A 33
Hays, Mrs. George, 1926, 1949	box VI.A 33
Hawk, Simon, 1904,1922	box VI.A 33
Hawkins, Rush B., 1902, 1917	box VI.A 33
Hemp, Elizabeth, 1903	box VI.A 33
Henderson, Clara, 1920-1931	box VI.A 33
Henderson, George, 1927-1932	box VI.A 33
Henderson, Mrs. John, 1902, 1908	box VI.A 33
Hendricks, Amanda, 1902-1905	box VI.A 33
Hendricks, Daniel, 1902	box VI.A 33
Henry, Charles, 1902, 1910	box VI.A 33
Henry, Margaret, 1927-1928	box VI.A 33
Henry, Daniel and Rebecca, 1902-1905	box VI.A 33
Hervey, Mrs. H.H., 1904, 1930	box VI.A 33
Hesse, Florence, 1935-1944	box VI.A 33
Hickey, Catherine and Patrick, 1902, 1904, 1913	box VI.A 33
Hickey, John, 1902, 1905	box VI.A 33
Hierpe, Anna, 1914-1918	box VI.A 33
Higgins, Anna Browne, 1922	box VI.A 33
Higginson, Mary J., 1911	box VI.A 33

Hiland, Margaret, 1904, 1910	box VI.A 33
Hill, Emma, 1902	box VI.A 33
Hill, Margaret, 1912, 1942	box VI.A 33
Hill, Sarah (Sadie), 1917	box VI.A 33
Hillyer, Lillian, 1903, 1911, 1913, 1917	box VI.A 33
Hirsch, Mrs. L.J., 1902-1903, 1932	box VI.A 33
Hogan, Marie C., 1916, 1926	box VI.A 33
Holley, Minard and Mary, 1908-1911, 1919-1921	box VI.A 33
Holmes, Clara M., 1907-1908	box VI.A 33
Hood, Margaret, 1904-1905	box VI.A 33
Hoover, Robert B. and Margaret P., 1913-1932	box VI.A 33
Horne, Miss C.A., 1921	box VI.A 33
Horner, C.B., 1902, 1919	box VI.A 33
Horner, Elizabeth, 1914	box VI.A 34
Howard, Mary W., 1910-1935	box VI.A 34
Howard, Nellie, 1913, 1922-1929	box VI.A 34
Hone, George W., 1931-1921	box VI.A 34
Hoyt, Elza Carnegie	box VI.A 34
Hudson, Nellie M., 1902, 1923	box VI.A 34
Huffman, John, 1942	box VI.A 34
Hull, A.K.V., 1921-1933	box VI.A 34
Hull, Henry and Dora, 1921-1931	box VI.A 34
Humphreys, David, 1905, 1912	box VI.A 34
Hunt, Fannie, 1906, 1911, 1923	box VI.A 34
Hunt, Hettie and Rebecca, 1914, 1916, 1942	box VI.A 34
Hunter, Mrs., 1912-1917	box VI.A 34
Morris, Annie	box VI.A 34
Taylor, Mrs.	box VI.A 34
Huntington, Louise D., 1921-1928	box VI.A 34
Hutchinson, Rosanna, 1908, 1910, 1918	box VI.A 34
Igo, Sarah, 1917-1929	box VI.A 34
Ikemoto, Seichi Emerson, 1918-1919	box VI.A 34

Ingersoll, Eva A., 1908, 1923	box VI.A 34
Ingram, Catherine, 1921-1931	box VI.A 34
Irvine, George, 1912, 1922, 1928	box VI.A 34
Irving, George, 1812 (?)	box VI.A 34
Ives, William, 1919-1921	box VI.A 34
Jameson, Fanny, 1903, 1906, 1911	box VI.A 34
Jaques, Charles and Fannie, 1907, 1919, 1920-1928	box VI.A 34
Jayne, John and Elizabeth, 1908-1914	box VI.A 34
Johnson, Eugene and Jessie, 1919-1945	box VI.A 34
Johnstone, W.F., 1921-1937	box VI.A 34
Jones, Annie Carnegie, 1903, 1905, 1949	box VI.A 34
Jones, Ellen Snowden, 1915	box VI.A 34
Jones, George E., 1919-1922	box VI.A 34
Jungerman, Sadie M., 1921-1926	box VI.A 34
Junkins, William and Isabella, 1902, 1904, 1911, 1921	box VI.A 34
Kane, Catherine, 1902-1911	box VI.A 34
Keating, Emily, 1905,1930	box VI.A 34
Keete, Martin, 1910, 1915	box VI.A 34
Kelley, Mrs. M. Leonie, 1900, 1916, 1918	box VI.A 34
Kellock, J.E., 1902, 1907, 1915	box VI.A 34
Kennedy, Margaret and Martha, 1905, 1907	box VI.A 34
Kerby, Joseph Orton, 1907, 1913	box VI.A 34
Kerby, Ruth, 1906	box VI.A 34
Kerner, Marion and Susan, 1911-1918	box VI.A 34
Kerr, Alexander and Lillian, 1902, 1915-1916, 1926	box VI.A 34
Kettles, William, 1919-1920	box VI.A 35
Keyes, Anna, 1914-1928	box VI.A 35
Kimpton, J.H., 1912, 1929	box VI.A 35
Kindl, Alice, 1914, 1923, 1935	box VI.A 35
King, G.M.P., 1912-1913, 1917	box VI.A 35
King, Martha, 1921-1932	box VI.A 35
King, Tom Cobb, 1909, 1912	box VI.A 35

King, William, 1903, 1911	box VI.A 35
Klunk, Joseph, 1914-1920	box VI.A 35
Knapp, Stewart and Adrian, 1912-1933	box VI.A 35
Knepley, Conrad, 1902, 1917-1919	box VI.A 35
Knepper, B.C., 1904-1907, 1914	box VI.A 35
Knittle, Joseph and Alice, 1908-1916	box VI.A 35
Kreusler, William, 1900, 1903	box VI.A 35
Landis, George, 1903, 192	box VI.A 36
Laird, Thomas and Frances, 1921-1933	box VI.A 36
Langdon, R.W., 1922	box VI.A 36
Langdon, Thomas, 1908-1911	box VI.A 36
Lapsly, Jennie, 1914-1928	box VI.A 36
Lauder, Annie and Margaret, 1919-1922	box VI.A 36
Lauglin, S.D., 1902-1903, 1906	box VI.A 36
Larcombe, J.H., 1902	box VI.A 36
Lavely, Henry A., 1905, 1920	box VI.A 36
Lawrence, George and Lucy, 1909-1911, 1920	box VI.A 36
Leech, Hattie, 1907-1909, 1936	box VI.A 36
Leishmann, John, 1913,1924	box VI.A 36
Leman, Arthur, 1902-1903	box VI.A 36
Lenox, George, 1908-1909	box VI.A 36
Lichtenfelt, John, 1902	box VI.A 36
Lewis, Ida, 1907, 1911	box VI.A 36
Lingle, Sadie, 1902-1914	box VI.A 36
Linville, J.H., 1897, 1906, 1925	box VI.A 36
Lithgow, Charles, 1907-1909	box VI.A 36
Lockwood, Belva, 1917	box VI.A 36
Longegan, John, 1908-1933	box VI.A 36
Long, Frank, 1921-1924	box VI.A 36
Louttel, Anna K., 1916	box VI.A 36
Love, Margaret, 1902	box VI.A 36
Low, George, 1921-1926	box VI.A 36

Low, Mary, 1902, 1929	box VI.A 36
Lowe, Ella G., 1904, 1914	box VI.A 36
Ludwig, John, 1908	box VI.A 36
Lukens, C.F., 1902, 1911	box VI.A 36
Lusk, Clementine, 1906	box VI.A 36
Lusk, W.G., 1911, 1916, 1918	box VI.A 36
Lyle, Emma, 1904-1907	box VI.A 36
Lyons, Susan M., 1920-1928	box VI.A 36
Lyons, William, 1912-1916	box VI.A 36
Macrum, Mary, 1908	box VI.A 37
Madigan, Michael, 1907-1912	box VI.A 37
Magehan, William H., 1916-1917	box VI.A 37
Maize, Isaiah and Josephine, 1923-1925	box VI.A 37
Major, John and Mary Ann, 1903-1908	box VI.A 37
Malhern, Anna, 1903, 1918	box VI.A 37
Markham, Anna Catherine Murphy (Mrs. Edwin), 1904, 1937	box VI.A 37
Marshal, D.H., 1908-1932	box VI.A 37
Marshall, Mary	box VI.A 37
Martin, Carrie A., 1919-1922	box VI.A 37
Matthews, Benjamin F., 1911	box VI.A 37
Matthews, John F., 1922-1933	box VI.A 37
Matthews, John G., 1896	box VI.A 37
Mathie, Mrs. M., 1903	box VI.A 37
Maybury, Thomas, 1911-1912	box VI.A 37
Maynard, George W., 1912-1913	box VI.A 37
Maynard, Lucy, 1921-1933	box VI.A 37
McAuly, Peter, 1904-1918	box VI.A 37
McCartney, Minnie, 1901-1924	box VI.A 37
McCauley, Sarah, 1904, 1910	box VI.A 37
McChesney, Robert and Josephine, 1903, 1906-1907	box VI.A 37
McClaren, Cevilla, 1913, 1930	box VI.A 37
McClure, James D. and Emma, 1012 1014, 1021 1022	

	box VI.A 37
McCollough, Maria, 1902, 1913, 1915	box VI.A 37
McCormick, Blain, 1902, 1916	box VI.A 37
McCormick, Leah, 1902-1904, 1915	box VI.A 37
McCormick, W.A., 1905	box VI.A 37
McCune, Emily, 1913, 1920	box VI.A 37
McCune, John, 1905-1911	box VI.A 37
McCullough, A.J., 1913	box VI.A 37
McElroy, Margaret, 1914-1926	box VI.A 37
McGrath, W.P., 1914-1926	box VI.A 37
McKee, I.D., 1921	box VI.A 37
McKenzie Child, Janet, 1912-1918	box VI.A 37
McLain, Florence H., 1901	box VI.A 37
McLean, Alice, 1909, 1924	box VI.A 37
McMahon Trout, Sarah, 1884, 1902, 1916	box VI.A 37
McMaster, Martha, 1925	box VI.A 37
McMillan, Elizabeth, 1905, 1913, 1921, 1924	box VI.A 37
McNairn, Edgar B., 1913-1920	box VI.A 37
McNeel, Sarah, 1916	box VI.A 37
Meckling, J.C., 1919	box VI.A 38
Meisner, Emily, 1922-1923, 1928	box VI.A 38
Merwin, Mrs. E.B., 1910-1919	box VI.A 38
Metzgar, George, 1902, 1929, 1934	box VI.A 38
Metzgar, Thomas, 1902, 1929	box VI.A 38
Metzgar, William H., 1923	box VI.A 38
Miller, Mrs. August, 1904	box VI.A 38
Miller, Joaquin, 1905, 1913	box VI.A 38
Miller, Permelia and William, 1913-1918, 1921-1932	box VI.A 38
Miller, Zant, 1909, 1911, 1914, 1924, 1929	box VI.A 38
Milne, Annie, 1928-1929	box VI.A 38
Milnor, Sarah, 1900, 1919	box VI.A 38
Minton, Margaret, 1916-1919	box VI.A 38

Moore, Charles, 1914-1919	box VI.A 38
Moore, John, 1917-1922	box VI.A 38
Moore, Matilda, 1908	box VI.A 38
Morningred, Peter, 1907-1917	box VI.A 38
Morris, Mame and Cora, 1910	box VI.A 38
Morris, Mrs, L.M., 1907, 1910, 1923	box VI.A 38
Morrison, Anna G., 1908-1925	box VI.A 38
Morrison, Thomas and Ellen, 1921-1927	box VI.A 38
Moultrie, Charlotte, 1913-1917	box VI.A 38
Munro , Ella, 1913, 1922-1933	box VI.A 38
Murdock, Clara, 1924-1927	box VI.A 38
Murdock, John G., 1902-1912	box VI.A 38
Murphey, Ann, 1905-1914	box VI.A 38
Murray, S.H. and Matilda, 1902-1925	box VI.A 38
Myers, Sophia, 1908	box VI.A 38
Naile, George and Ida, 1912-1914, 1921-1924	box VI.A 38
Nichols, Andrew, 1912-1919	box VI.A 38
Nichols, Ella Slagle, 1907-1909, 1935	box VI.A 38
Nichols, Isabel, 1924-1926	box VI.A 38
Noel, Frances, 1904,1916	box VI.A 38
Nohe, Augustus, 1925-1931	box VI.A 38
Norris, Elizabeth, 1908	box VI.A 38
Nunan, Patrick and Mary, 1908, 1921-1933, 1941	box VI.A 38
O'Hara, John, 1919	box VI.A 38
Orner, Porter, 1901-1906	box VI.A 38
O'Rourke, James, 1908, 1916	box VI.A 38
Ostram, Josephine, 1933	box VI.A 38
Palmer, Francesca, 1918	box VI.A 39
Palmer, Mary J., 1925-1932	box VI.A 39
Parkes, Hannah and Joseph, 1904, 1909, 1922, 1924	box VI.A 39
Parsons, James k., 1913-1929	box VI.A 39
Parsons, Lida, 1921-1933	box VI.A 39

Paxson, Charles, 1911-1917	box VI.A 39
Pearson, Charles, W., 1915-1928	box VI.A 39
Peel, Edwin, 1921-1934	box VI.A 39
Penn, Richard, 1926-1927	box VI.A 39
Penton, Harriet I., 1902-1913	box VI.A 39
Pershing, William, 1902-1903, 1916-1917	box VI.A 39
Peterson, Joseph H., 1913-1933	box VI.A 39
Peterson, William and Mrs., 1901, 1904	box VI.A 39
Pettit, J.E., 1908-1909	box VI.A 39
Pickering, Josiah, 1921-1933	box VI.A 39
Pierce, Emily Thomas, 1913	box VI.A 39
Pinkerton, Rachel, 1906-1907	box VI.A 39
Piper, John L., 1912-1917	box VI.A 39
Pitfield, James W., 1908-1910	box VI.A 39
Platt, Ametta and Milton, 1914, 1918-1919	box VI.A 39
Plum, Henry Wilbur, 1922-1925	box VI.A 39
Plummer, Joseph, 1913-1923	box VI.A 39
Porter, Fannie, 1905-1907, 1919	box VI.A 39
Power, John, 1902, 1911	box VI.A 39
Power, Richard, 1908-190	box VI.A 39
Price, John, 1910	box VI.A 39
Purcell, Joseph, 1919	box VI.A 39
Puller, Charles, 1924	box VI.A 39
Quinn, Laura, 1905, 1908-1909	box VI.A 39
Rager, James, Lucinda and Nancy, 1902-1905, 1914	box VI.A 40
Reed, Margaret, 1916	box VI.A 40
Reese, Jacob and Jesse, 1899-1909	box VI.A 40
Reese, Mary Ann, 1903-1916, 1925	box VI.A 40
Reese, Samuel and William, 1903-1920	box VI.A 40
Reilly, N.F., 1915-1916, 1927	box VI.A 40
Reuther, Louise, 1912, 1917, 1919, 1924	box VI.A 40
Reynolds, Samuel W., 1906	box VI.A 40

Riddell, Mary and Horace, 1902, 1909, 1927	box VI.A 40
Ridley, Thomas, 1902,1907-1910	box VI.A 40
Ried, Elizabeth, 1913, 1924	box VI.A 40
Rigney, Richard and Sarah, 1902, 1906, 1915-1916	box VI.A 40
Ringle, John, 1902	box VI.A 40
Ringwalt, Mrs. H.L., 1908, 1920	box VI.A 40
Risban, Peter, 1908	box VI.A 40
Roberts, Margaret, 1918	box VI.A 40
Robinson, Louise, 1901, 1910, 1920	
Rockwell, Mrs. E.I., 1913-1934	box VI.A 40
Rogers, William, 1904, 1923-1924	box VI.A 40
Rollin, Amanda, 1929	box VI.A 40
Roney, Margaret, 1913-1916	box VI.A 40
Rose, Luther, 1912-1917	box VI.A 40
Rowe, Henry, Lydia A. and Della, 1902-1905, 1934	box VI.A 40
Rowe, Robert D.E. and Evalyn, 1913-1934	box VI.A 40
Rowland, Marie R., 1902-1928	box VI.A 40
Royce, Henry, 1915-1917	box VI.A 40
Ryder, M.G., 1915	box VI.A 40
Sample, Sara C., 1936-1937	box VI.A 41
Satterfield, Samuel, 1899-1913	box VI.A 41
Scanlon, Ellen Moore, 1904, 1908	box VI.A 41
Scahlan, John, 1912-1926	box VI.A 41
Schoch, William W., 1922-1931	box VI.A 41
Schnell, Alice, 1909-1917	box VI.A 41
Schnell, Thaddeus and Mary, 1908-1912, 1921-1933	box VI.A 41
Scott, Rebecca, 1924-1926	box VI.A 41
Seibert, Mary B., 1925	box VI.A 41
Sharp, Paul and Elizabeth, 1902-1909	box VI.A 41
Sheldon, Irving and Mary, 1912, 1918, 1921-1926	box VI.A 41
Shepard, Ella B., 1912-1917	box VI.A 41
Shoemaker, Martha and Maria, 1904, 1907, 1912, 1921	box VI.A 41

Showalter, Rose, 1907-1934	box VI.A 41
Showerman, Maranda, 1913-1915	box VI.A 41
Shrum, Elizabeth, 1902-1909	box VI.A 41
Sloat, Elizabeth, 1921-1928	box VI.A 41
Smith, Alice and Hosea, 1917-1920	box VI.A 41
Smith, Anna, 1904, 1916,1931, 1936	box VI.A 41
Smith, Charles, 1918-1933	box VI.A 41
Smith, Hannah P., 1907-1916	box VI.A 41
Smith, John W., 1920-1923	box VI.A 41
Smith, Mary R., 1927-1928	box VI.A 41
Smith, Michael, 1909	box VI.A 41
Smith, Nellie A. and Robert, 1905, 1918-1926	box VI.A 41
Smith, Thomas, 1919-1920	box VI.A 41
Smith, William H., 1907-1916	box VI.A 41
Snowden, Alice, 1904	box VI.A 41
Spencer, Katherine, 1912-1913	box VI.A 41
Spielman, Permilla, 1902-1903	box VI.A 41
Spinner, Mary, 1914-1918	box VI.A 41
Sprague, Clara, 1921-1926	box VI.A 41
Standifer, George W. and Elizabeth, 1907-1908, 1921-1926	box VI.A 41
Stevens, Harriet and Pariset, 1916-1925	box VI.A 41
Stevens, Lillian, 1918, 1921-1923	box VI.A 41
Stewart, John, 1907, 1923	box VI.A 41
Stewart, Mrs. Joseph, 1904, 1919	box VI.A 41
Stitt, Priscilla, 1902-1929	box VI.A 41
Stormer, Elmira H. and George, 1906-1913	box VI.A 41
Stormer, Harriet, 1865-1923}	box VI.A 41
Story, Robert, 1902, 1922-1923	box VI.A 41
Stumm, Frank A., 1912-1922	box VI.A 41
Sullivan, Daniel, 1911-1917	box VI.A 41
Swanson, Maril, 1904, 1921	box VI.A 41
Sweeney, Margaret, 1903, 1918	

	box VI.A 41
Talbot, Robert, 1907-1912	box VI.A 42
Talmage, George Johnston, 1912-1913	box VI.A 42
Taylor, Celestia, 1925-1933	box VI.A 42
Tichenor, Emily, 1903	box VI.A 42
Thode, Louise, 1920-1921	box VI.A 42
Thompson, Alex, 1902-1905	box VI.A 42
Toth, Alex, 1936	box VI.A 42
Taylor, William S. and Celestia, 1921-1925	box VI.A 42
Teeter, Susan T., 1907-1919	box VI.A 42
Tetedour, Eliza, 1903	box VI.A 42
Tevis, Rachel Weyman, 1903, 1905	box VI.A 42
Thompson, James, 1910	box VI.A 42
Tompkins, E.P., 1911-1916	box VI.A 42
Thomas, Griffith and Elizabeth, 1904-1918	box VI.A 42
Thomson, William, 1915-1916, 1921-1924, 1927-1928, 1935	box VI.A 42
Duguid, Thomas	box VI.A 42
Henderson, Janet	box VI.A 42
Jamieson, Lizzie	box VI.A 42
Morris, Annie	box VI.A 42
Shaw, Elizabeth	box VI.A 42
Wemyss, Ann	box VI.A 42
Whitson, Anges	box VI.A 42
Tracy, Michael and Mary, 1902, 1906, 1917	box VI.A 42
Van Wyck, Katherine, 1900, 1917	box VI.A 42
Vandevort, Callie, 1906	box VI.A 42
Varick, J.S., 1906-1914	box VI.A 42
Varnum, William and Florence, 1903-1904	box VI.A 42
Vernon, Elizabeth, 1906-1907	box VI.A 42
Vincent, Helen, 1908, 1921-1927	box VI.A 42
Voltz, John, 1908-1909	box VI.A 42
Von Eye, Edward, 1912-1916	box VI.A 42

Von Hartman, Mrs. H.C., 1912	box VI.A 42
Von Sutter, Bertha, 1912-1913	box VI.A 42
Wakefield, Cyrus, 1903-1904	box VI.A 43
Walkinshaw, John, 1908-1910	box VI.A 43
Walsh, Arthur, 1921-1933	box VI.A 43
Ward, Edwin T. and Grace, 1911-1934	box VI.A 43
Ward, Hattie, 1907, 1929, 1931	box VI.A 43
Washburn, Mary E., 1913-1915	box VI.A 43
Washburn, Melancthon, 1908-1910	box VI.A 43
Watson, Mark, 1902-1907	box VI.A 43
Watt, George, 1905-1920	box VI.A 43
Watts, John C. and Helen A., 1920-1924	box VI.A 43
Webster, Ane Nielson and George, 1921-1933	box VI.A 43
Welty, Anna and Elizabeth, 1904, 1909, 1917	box VI.A 43
West, Henry W., 1912	box VI.A 43
Westfall, James, 1902, 1905	box VI.A 43
Whepley, Charles L., 1908	box VI.A 43
Wherry, W.R., 1918-1932	box VI.A 43
Whitaker, Mrs. C.H., 1910-1917	box VI.A 43
White, Lucy, 1903-1915	box VI.A 43
Whitehead, Bishop Cortland, 1903	box VI.A 43
Whitfield, Addie, 1914-1929	box VI.A 43
Whitfield, Clara, 1902, 1931	box VI.A 43
Whitfield, Estelle, 1902-1907, 1928	box VI.A 43
Whitford, Amanda R., 1923	box VI.A 43
Wike, William W. and Mary, 1901, 1913	box VI.A 43
Wilber, Henrietta E., 1925-1927	box VI.A 43
Wilhelm, William W., 1902, 1906	box VI.A 43
Wilkinson, Mrs. G.D., 1902, 1905, 1907	box VI.A 43
Williams, May, 1903, 1906, 1914	box VI.A 43
Williams, Rees and Hopkin, 1913-1933	box VI.A 43
Willis, Jennie and Ada E., 1903-1915	box VI.A 43

Wilmot, Etta, 1905-1910	box VI.A 43
Wilson, Ellis, 1912-1915	box VI.A 43
Wilson, H.H., 1902-1916	box VI.A 43
Wilson, John T., 1904-1916	box VI.A 43
Wilson, Thomas, 1902, 1922-1923	box VI.A 43
Wison, William Bender and Florence, 1919-1928	box VI.A 43
Winder, Alfred and Martha, 1912-1913, 1921-1924	box VI.A 43
Winters, Ruth Fox, 1889-1932	box VI.A 43
Witherow, Amelia, Isabella and Rebecca, 1916-1932	box VI.A 43
Wolff, Charles C., 1921-1928	box VI.A 43
Wood, Sarah, 1915-1919	box VI.A 43
Woodring, William and Jeanette, 1921-1925	box VI.A 43
Woodruff, Cornelia A., 1920	box VI.A 43
Wortsman, Esther, 1921-1930	box VI.A 43
Zeck, Ellen, 1905-1906, 1913	box VI.A 43

Subsubseries VI.A.5: Correspondence

itle/Description	Instances
Check registers (some with blank checks), 1930 - 1945	box VI.A 44
General	
Gift from Carnegie Hall, May 2003	

Tin Plate Rolodex with addresses of annuitants and amount of annuity

box VI.A 44

General

Gift from Carnegie Hall, May 2003

Scope and Contents

Bayne, Elizabeth and Jeannie; Carnegie, Andrew; Carnegie Miller, Margaret; Carnegie Gauder, Margaret; Donohoe, Catherine; Eaton, Annie T.; Keller, Helen; McGregor, Harriet; Carnegie Hall Pension Trust; Guaranty Trust Co. of New York; Home Trust Company; L.W.C. Trust for H.D. Whitfield;

Abbott, William L., 1908-1911

box VI.A 45 folder 1

General

Unit includes pension applications and changes, grant and loan requests, philanthropic propositions, legal, railroad and real estate issues, contractors, etc., Materials on Carnegie Libraries and Organs are separated. Correspondence is addressed to Carnegie, Franks or Bates. Hudson Trust Co. and Hudson Co. Board of Taxation added to existing Franks files (change date span). Gifts to communities filed under community name

Scope and Contents

Abbott, William L. Iron Trust Company; Iron City Improvement Company

ABE - ADA box VI.A 45 folder 2

Scope and Contents

Adam, A. Adams, Georgiana Academy of Political Science; Ackerman and Ross; Acme Milling Co.; Acme Water Purifying Co.; Adams Express Co.;

Addressograph Company, 1914-1919 box VI.A 45 folder 3

Scope and Contents

Addressograph Company

AG - American Museum box VI.A 45 folder 4

Scope and Contents

Agnew, A.G.; Agnew, Smith; Ainsbough, Martha A.; Aitken, John (banquet for Scotchmen); Albright, Margaret; Alexander, Ann; Alexander, Lucien High; Allan, H.F.; Allen, John F.; Allen, W.M.; Allison, A.R.; Allison, Mrs. Tate W.; Allison, W.B.; Allison, William M.; Altman, Reuben G.; Altmayer, Leon S.; Alton, Alfred E. (First Baptist Church, Rome, NY) Albert Kelsey & Paul P. Cret, Architects; Aldine Association; Aldine Club; Alman & Co; Altoona Trust Co.; Alturas, CA (Congregational Church); American Academy of Dramatic Arts (Sargent, F.H., president); American Academy of the Political and Social Science; American Association for the Advancement of Science: American Association for International Conciliation; American Committee for the Celebration of the One Hundreth Anniversary of Peace Among English-Speaking Peoples; American Express Co.: American Forestry Association: American Iron and Steel Association (Swank,

James M.); American Mercedes - Daimler Mfg. Co.; American Museum of Natural History

American Museum of Safety

box VI.A 45 folder 5

General

Robert Franks served as AMS treasurer

Scope and Contents

Tolman, William H.; Williams, Arthur; Moran, William J. American Museum of Safety

AN-AZ

box VI.A 45 folder 2

Scope and Contents

Ausley, W.

AN-AZ

box VI.A 45

folder 2

Scope and Contents

Audenried, Lewis

American P - AZ

box VI.A 45 folder 6

Scope and Contents

Anderson, Annie O.; Anderson, Eliza; Anderson, Getrude P.; Anderson, John R. (books); Anderson, Henry; Anderson, R.M.; Andrews, Matthew Page; Andrews, Mortimer; Angus, Rachel; Anstey, H. Lee; Archer, Alice; Armor, Juliette; Armor, Maud; Ashurne, Edith B.; Atwell, Frances; Auchincloss, John; Ausley, W.; Audenried, Lewis; Ayres, Samuel; Azpurua, Pedro V. American-Phillipine Co.; American Press Information Bureau; American Sheet & Tin Plate Co.; American Society of International Law; American Society for Testing Materials; Apawamis Club; Apex Medicine MFG. & Brokerage Co. (Cancer Cure); Armory Battery A. Field Artillery, Newark, NJ; Art Metal Construction Co.; Associated Academic Principals, State of New York; Associated Charities of Pittsburgh; Association of American Railway Accounting Officers; Astor Trust Co.; Atlanta University, GA (Ware, Edward T., president); Atlantic Deeper Waterways Association; Authors' Club (Rossiter Johnson, Treasurer)

B-BASS

box VI.A 45 folder 7

Scope and Contents

Ballan, Clara P.; Bales, Nellie G.; Balouaves, Janet; Barker, James; Barr, W.M.; Barr, Samuel F.; Barr, Mary F.; Barrow, A.C.; Barton, Ella; Bassett,

Weston B. C. Ames & Co.; Babcock & Wilcox Co. (Cassarant, H.E.); Bank of Long Island; Bankers Trust Co.

Bassiere, 1907-1910

box VI.A 45

folder 8

Scope and Contents

Bassiere, Anthony and Jannette

Bates, 1911-1921

box VI.A 45

folder 9

General

Bates was the secretary of the Home Trust and also Secretary and Treasurer of Society of US Military Telegraph Corps. File contains info on numerous Carnegie Military Telegraph Pension recepients (address changes, etc) and on Joseph Kerbey

Scope and Contents

Bates, David Homer Society of United States Military Telegraph Corps.

BAY-BERR

box VI.A 45

folder 10

Scope and Contents

Baxter, Roberta H.; Bayley, Neville; Bayter, Roberta H.; Beard, Daniel C.; Benedict, E.R.; Benedict, Mary A; Bennet, Dickson; Berendsohn, W.A.; Berry, Martha Bazeley, Barnes & Bazeley; Belgium, Government of; Bellefield Co.; Berry Schools, GA;

Bertram, 1902 - 1912

box VI.A 45

folder 11

General

Carnegie's personal secretary.

Scope and Contents

Bertram, James

Bessemer Lake Erie Railroad Co., 1902-1920

box VI.A 45

folder 12

Scope and Contents

Kepler, George W. (Treasurer); Reed, J.H.; Bessemer Lake Erie Railroad Co.

BET - BORDEN

box VI.A 46 folder 1

Scope and Contents

Bettes, A. (mathematical chemistry); Bianchi, Carlo (re:); Bixby, W.K.; Black, D.P.; Blackburn W.W.;

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Blair, Samuel J.; Blandy, Graham; Blackburn W.W.; Blair, Samuel J.; Blandy, Graham; Bolling, Raynal; Borden, Caroline (re: pension for Bowne, Borden Parker, LL.D) Bethlehem Steel Co.; Blair & Co.; Blodget & Co.; Board of Education of the Methodist Episcopal Church; Bond and Bruce; Boomer & Co. (Carnegie, T. Morrison)

Bordt, 1910-1912

box VI.A 46 folder 2

Scope and Contents

Bordt, Arthur American Telephone and Telegraph Company

BOW - BU box VI.A 46 folder 3

Scope and Contents

[Borvington, J.] (U. S. Courts, PA); Bowman, R.D.; Brashear, J; Breckenridge, Robert G.; Bremmer, J.R.; Brewster, Harold and Margaret Cable; Bridge, Margery; Briggs, Charles; [Brighton, William]; Brown, Amanda M.; Brown, Janet D.; Brown, Jenny, L.; Brown, John (organ builder); Browning, C. R.; Bryan, Charles S. (re: Princeton University); Bulkey, H. Duncan; Burden, I. Townsend; Bureleard, Auson W.; Burhorn, C. Alfred; Bush, Julia Boy Scouts of America; Brown Brothers & Co.; Brown & Osmond; Bureau of Municipal Research; Burlington Savings Bank (Smith, C.P., president)

C - CARNEGIE box VI.A 46 folder 4

Scope and Contents

Calden, E.; Campbell, William G.; Carnegie, Andrew, 2nd.; Carnegie, Morris (Navy Department); Carnegie, Mrs T. M; Carnegie, Virginia B. Calumet & Arizona Mining Co. and Superior & Pittsburgh Copper Co.; Camp-Fire Club of America (Coffin, William Edward); Canton Art Metal Co.; Carl H. Page & Co.; Carnegie Dunfermline Trust; Carnegie Hero Fund Commission; Carnegie Institute (Frew, W.N.; Church, S.H.); Carnegie Institute of Technology; Carnegie Institute of Washington; Carnegie Museum; Carnegie Relief Fund (Taylor, Charles L.); Carnegie Steel Company; Carnegie Technical Schools; Carnegie Trust Co.

CFAT, 1908-1921 box VI.A 46 folder 5

Flexner, Abraham; Cooper, F. R.; Bowman, John; Furst, Clyde Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching

CEIP, 1911-1912

box VI.A 46

folder 8

General

includes CEIP legal documents and printed materials

Scope and Contents

Butler, Nicholas Murray; Haskell, Henry S.; Perkins, George W.; Scott, James Brown Carnegie Endowment for International Peace

Carnegie Hall, 1910-1912

box VI.A 46 folder 6

Scope and Contents

Smith, C.C. Carnegie Hall

Carnegie, Lucy, 1902- 1909 box VI.A 46 folder 7

General

see also Dungeness

Scope and Contents

Carnegie, Lucy

Carnegie, Lucy, 1903- 1921 box VI.A 46 folder 8

General

Dividends for Opera House shares

Scope and Contents

Carnegie Lucy Pittsburg Opera House

CARP - CE box VI.A 47 folder 1

Scope and Contents

Carter, Albert P. (re: Holmes, Clara, pensioner); Case, Albert C.; Cassiday, D.; Casteran, John; [Celegg], Andrew S.; [Ceresle], Henry Carpenter Company (Church Organs); Century Magazine

1902- 1903 box VI.A 47 folder 2

Chamberlain, H.H.

CHAR - CLEVELAND

box VI.A 47

folder 3

Scope and Contents

Church, S. H.; Clark, Andrew; Clark, D. H.; Clark, E.J.; Clark, Noble M.; Clinch, Alexander; Cleveland, Lucy Charleston Museum; Chartiers Trust Co.; Chicago and North Western Railway Co.; City National Bank; City and Suburban Homes Company; Civic Forum (Ely, Robert Erskine); Claremont Savings Bank; Clay, Robinson & Co.; Cleveland & Pittsburg Railroad Co.

Cleveland, Frances, 1909-1912

box VI.A 47

folder 4

General

re: Grover Gleveland estate & pension.

Scope and Contents

Cleveland, Frances (Mrs. Grover Cleveland); Hastings, J. S.

Cockburn, 1907 - 1911

box VI.A 47 folder 5

General

Carnegie property in Jersey City, NJ

Scope and Contents

Cockburn, Barrow & Machine Co./Cockburn Co.

Coffin, 1907-1917

box VI.A 47 folder 6

Scope and Contents

Coffin, F.A. Coffin & Co.

COE - CORNELL

box VI.A 47 folder 7

Scope and Contents

Coe, J.E.; Colbush, Ingram; Colcord, Wm.H.; Collyer, Gertrude (Mrs. Robert S.); Comstock, D.E.; Conant, Bertha (re: pension); Cooper, John S. (attorney at law); Coote, Joseph; Corbin, Floyd S.; Cornell, Alonzo B. Coler and Co.; Colgate and Co.; Colonial Trust Co.; Columbia Trust Co. (King, Willard); Columbia University; Colvin, Atwell & Co.; Commercial Bank of Scotland; Commercial Travelers' Inter-State Prosperity Congress; Commercial Trust Co. of New Jersey; Commissioners of Assessment of Taxes, Hoboken,

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

NJ; Commissioners of Adjustment; Committee of One Hundred; Committee for Immigrants in America; Consolidated Gas Co. of New York; Continental Insurance Co. (re: pension of Balbach, George); Cook & Macconnell Automobile Brokers; Cooke & Oddie Real Estate; Cooper Iron Works (re: Hotel Marseille, NY); Corn Exchange Bank;

Cornell, 1908-1912

box VI.A 47 folder 8

Scope and Contents

Cornell, Charles Ezra Cornell University

COU - DEL box VI.A 47 folder 9

Scope and Contents

Coulter, Mary E. (re: pension); Craig, Amelie; Craiger, S.M.; Creighton, Mrs.; Cromley, Samuel B. (re: Furr, Laura J.); Cromwell, Geroge E.; Croucher, H.H.; Cummins, William J.; Cunningham, Charles R. (see also Carnegie Library Buildings); Currie, Eliza; Cutting, Robert L. (attorney at law); Dager, Martin V.; Dager, L.E.; Dawson, Warrington; Dalzeel, George; Dalziel, Marie; David, Thomas .B.A.; Davidson, E.M.; Davies, Richard; Country Life, Ltd,; Cravath, Henderson & De Gersdorff; Crawford, Dyer & Cannon; Crescent Watch Case Co. (Smith, Irving); Cross & Brown Co. Real Estate; Curtis, Freeman & Co.; Cushing Academy; Cutter, Freeman & Co. Practical Scientific Forestry; D.Appleton & Co.; Davies, Stone, Auerbach & Cornell; Delaware, Lackawanna & Western Railroad Co.

Denny, 1901 - 1911

box VI.A 47 folder 10

Scope and Contents

Aull, W.J.; Denny Estate

DEU - DUN box VI.A 48 folder 1

Scope and Contents

Deusner, Alice (re: pension); Devens, R.; Devoy, John W.; Shotwell, Mary E.; Dougherty, M.S.; Douglass, R.D.; Douglas, Jane Hood (re: pension); Doyle, H.G.; Duncan, Alec; ; Dominick & Dominick; Douglas, Fenwick & Co.; Dun's Review (R. G. Dun & Co.)

Dungeness, 1901-1921

box VI.A 48 folder 2

box VI.A 48

folder 4

Scope and Contents

Carnegie, Lucy; Page, W.E. Dungeness

DUQ - EL box VI.A 48 folder 3

Scope and Contents

East, [...]; Eaton, Emily S. (re: pension); Eger, Bertha (New York Public Library) Duquesne Club; East Pittsburg National Bank (re: Westinghouse memorial park); Effingham Lawrence & Co.; Eliot National Bank; Ellis Motor Car Co.

Engineers, 1903-1924 Scope and Contents

Struthers, Joseph Engineers Club/ American Society of Civil Engineers/United Engineering Society

ER - FAN box VI.A 48 folder 5

Scope and Contents

Ewing, John; Fancher, Samuel H. (re: Merwin, Mrs. E. B. pension); Fanshawe, William S. Erie and Pittsburg Railroad Co.; Equitable Life Assurance Society of the United States; Everett, Clarke, Benedict & Ward; Exchange National Bank of Pittsburgh

Farmers Bank, 1910 - 1917 box VI.A 48 folder 6

Scope and Contents

Fleming, J.W. Farmers Deposit National Bank

F box VI.A 48 folder 7

Scope and Contents

Fawcett, Mary E.; Federal Reserve Bank of New York; Fidelity Memorial Training School, Nashville, TN

Fidelity, 1904-1918 box VI.A 48 folder 8

Scope and Contents

Fidelity Title and Trust Company

FIE - FOR box VI.A 48 folder 9

Scope and Contents

Field, Clara (re: pension); Fink, Alexander; Finnegan, Elizabeth; Fish, Elisabeth H. (re:

pension); A.E. Fitkin; Fleck, Frederick; Fleming, J.W.; Fleming, Lyda; Flexner, [Irwin]; Folsom, Henry J.; Folwell, J. E. (re: pension), Fortune, J. A.; Fifth Avenue Association; Fifth Avenue Bank; First National Bank; First Presbyterian Church, Pittsburgh, PA;

Foskett, 1911

box VI.A 48

folder 7

General

auditor - letters to Franks (letters co-signed by Franks and Foskett filed under correspondents)

Scope and Contents

Foskett, A. Joseph Howe, Walter B. (re: Lake Carnegie)

FOSS - FU box VI.A 49 folder 1

Scope and Contents

Foss, Archibald C.; Fowler, Charles N. (US Congress, NJ); Fox, Austin G.; Foy, Mrs. Joseph H. (re: pension); Franciscus, Katherine; Frazier, Kate; Fried, Alfred H.; Fuld, Francis Fourteenth Street Bank; Fourth National Bank of the City of New York; Fr[..] League; Freeport Planning Mill Co.; Frick (H.C.) Coke Co.; Furman University (Porteal, Edwin - president)

G box VI.A 49 folder 2

Scope and Contents

Gage, Harriet T.; Gage, Laura M.; Gale, Walter C.; Gibson, Martha; Gilder, Francisca; Ginnbert, Robert; Graham, Mrs. Dana G.; Graham, Martha; Green, J. Whitaker (re: pension of Wood, Loiusa); Greene, David E.; Gurghty, Janus J. Gardner, Carton and Gardner; Garlock Packing Co.; George B. Atlee & Co.; George W. Cobb, Jr. (furniture); Georgia School of Technology, Atlanta; German National Bank of Allegheny; Grant Land Association; Creencastle Public Schools; Greene Cananea Copper Co.; Gross, Hyde & Shipman; Guarantee Trust Co.of NY;

box VI.A 49 folder 3

Gulick, 1906- 1918 Scope and Contents

Gulick, Alexander Reading Councellor at lawlater Gulick, Brokaw & Springs;

HA - HOW box VI.A 49 folder 4

Hamilton, Edward P.; Hamilton, Tods Murray; Hawkins, M.E. (pension); Hawk, William S. (re: Carnegie Hall, TB Cure); Hayward, Amalia K. (re: pension); Higginson, H.L.; Heath, Henry G.K. (re: Condon, Martin J.); Heimburg, Auguste von; Henderson, Charles F.; Henderson, Harvey B.; Henley, Milton C.; Hever, Nancy C.; Henessy, John D.; Higgins, Anna Browne; Hill, John W.; Hogan, John C.; Holmes, Clara M.; Horner, Warren Murdoch; H.C.Frick Coke Co. - see Frick Coke Co.; H. F. Bachman & Co Bankers; Haensel & Jones; Hanover National Bank; Harris & Towne; Hartford & New York Transportation Company; Harris, Forbes & Co.; Harvard College Observatory; Harvard Cosmopolitan Club; Harvard University Press; Historical Society of Pennsylvania; Hornblower & Weeks;

Howe, 1904-1916

box VI.A 49 folder 5

General

re: Orange County, NJ real estate; Llevelyn Park Improvement Company

Scope and Contents

Howe, William Read; Howe & Davis Councellors at Law

HOWELL - J box VI.A 49 folder 6

Scope and Contents

Howell, Edward H. (real estate); Hudson, Nellie M.; Humphreys, Alex C.; Ide, George E. (re: New York Child Welfare Committee); Ives, William L. (re: pension); Jacoby, G. (German researcher); Jefferis, Anna E.; Johnson, Charles F.; Johnson, Rossiter (National Alumni editor); Johnson, Thomas; Jones, L.R.; Jones, R.W. (re: Oklahoma City College); Josephs, R.Z. (real estate); Junkins, Mrs. William (re; Pension) Hudson River Day Line (Olcott, E. E., President); Hudson Trust Co.; Idaho, University of; Imperial German Consulate General (re: Clausse, F. C.); Industrial Safety Association; Innes and Center (Real Estate); Institute for Colored Youth (Carnegie Library); International Arbitration League; International Code Co.(re: New Code of International Law); International Nickel Co.; International Trust Co.; Inverurie (town clerk); Iron and Steel Institute; Irving Press; James Pyle & Sons; Jenkins Bros.; Johns Hopkins University

folder 2

(Smith, John F.); Johnson Studios of Pittsburgh; Joseph Frankel and Sons

K - KIR box VI.A 50 folder 1

Scope and Contents

Kalney, I.; Katte, Walter; Kauffman, Leon (re: Simis, William); Keating, Emily (pension); Keene, Charles (architect); Keller, Helen; Kellock, Jeannette E.; Kelly, Arthur; Kelsey, Frederick W.; Kennedy, Margaret; Kerbey, Joseph Orton (traveller to promote telegraph in South America); Kerner, Susan; Keston, J.; Kimpton, Mrs. T.H. (re: pension); Kindl, Alice; King, Agnes; King, Alexander; King, Alex Jr.; King, David Bennett; King, George W.; King, Mrs. Tom Cobb; Kirchhoff, Charles Kansas City Terminal Railway Co.; Keokuk and Hamilton Bridge Co.; Kanouse Mountain Water Co.; Kellogg-Mackay Co. (re: Carnegie Libraries); Kings County Trust Co.; Kingsley House Association; Kirkland & Yardley Insurance;

Kissel, Kinnicutt & Co., 1909 - 1911 box VI.A 50

General

Bankers

Scope and Contents

Kissel, Kinnicutt & Co.

KIT- LI box VI.A 50 folder 3

Scope and Contents

Kittel, Alice L.; Kloman, Charles H.; Knepper, Mrs. B.(pensions); Lamonte, Geo; Lauder, George; Laughlin, John E.; Lawrence, Mrs. L. A.; Lawson, Miss (re: pension for Von Guttenberg, Rose); Leonklin, C. F.; Lindstrom, John.H.; Linker, E. Knights Templars & Masonic Mutual Aid Association; Kowaliga School for Colored Youth; Kuhn, Loeb & Co. (re: Railroad Companies); L. A. Norton INvestment Securities; Lahey-Daly Co. (Daly, Thomas H.); Lake Carnegie Association (Howe, Walter B.); Landay Bros., Inc. Victor Talking Machines; Latin American and Foreign Trade Association; Lawyer's Club; Lee, Higginson & Co.; Lewis and Conger Co.; Lincoln Dinner Committee (Leavcraft, J. Edgar); Lincoln Safe Deposit Co. (Olcott, E. E.);

Llewellyn, 1904- 1910 box VI.A 50 folder 4

General

R. Franks was a treasurer.

Scope and Contents

Heald, John; Heininger H.; King, David Bennett; Taylor, Mead; Edwards, E.K.; Vorhees, Daniel S.; Schultze, Emile; Heald, Richards V.; Douglass, R. D. (Mercantile Agency) Llewellyn Park Improvements Co.

LO - M box VI.A 50 folder 5

Scope and Contents

Lusk, Thurston G.; McAfee, Belle; McAra, Patrick (re: Crerar, Duncan McGregor); McClure, E.Z.; McCormick, David; McCormick, Viola; McDermot, L.P.; McDowell, William O. (League of Peace); Machay, Helen; McKee, I.D.; Macklean, Catherine; McMillan, E.W.; McMillen, James J.; Majillou, Mary B.; Major, John; Marshall, D.H.; Marston, Hunter S.; Meares, Adelaide; Meekling, J. C.; Messler, E.L.; Miller, Thomas; Milnor, Carrie S.H.; Monell, Ralph; Moreland, Theodore; Morgan, [...]; Morrison, Thomas; Musick, S.E. Long Island Railroad Co.; Lotos Club; Macbeth-Evans Glass Co.; McCloud River Lumber Co.; McCornick Brothers; McGeorge & Vanderhoef Bond Brokers; Mackay, Irons & Co.; McKenna Brothers Brass Co.; Meehan Detective Agency; Mellon National Bank; Mercantile Safe Deposit Co.; Metropolitan Borough of Shoreditch (re: Library); Museum of Safety and Sanitation

National City Bank Of NY, 11/18/1910- 2/18/1913 box VI.A 50 folder 6

General

Contains financial documents, bond info, and info on various charities

Scope and Contents

McRoberts, Samuel M.; Albrek, R.; Miller, Roswell; Kavanagh, A.;Gregory, G.E.; Blackburn, W.W.; Vanderlip, F. A. National City Bank Of New York

NA - NEW JERSEY box VI.A 50 folder 7

Scope and Contents

Naile, Mrs. George. W. (re: pension); Neubauer, Walter (job application) National Bank of America; National City Co.; Nationalbank fur Deutschland, Germany; National League on Urban Conditions Among Negroes; National Mining Co.; National Fire Proofing Co.; National Railways of Mexico; Negro Rural School Fund; Nelson Thompson Co; Nevada-California Power Co. (Phipps, Lawrence); Nevada-California Electric Corporation; University of New Mexico (re: Spanish language); New England Audit Co. (re: Springfield Carnegie Libraries); New Jersey Bankers Association; New Jersey Public Library Commission (Askew, Sarah); New Jersey State Building Trades; New Jersey, State of

NJ Dept of Banking, 1901-1910

box VI.A 51 folder 1

Scope and Contents

Bettle, William; Johnston, Thos K.; Watkins, David O.; LEwis, Vivian M.; Edwards, E.I. New Jersey, State of - Department of Banking and Insurance

NJ Commission on Immigration, 1911-1913

box VI.A 51 folder 4

Scope and Contents

Cleland, Alexander New Jersey Commission of Immigration

NEW Y - NU box VI.A 51 folder 5

Scope and Contents

Newkirk, Louis Hasbrouck (councelor at law); NIchols, Charles M. (re: Carnegie Library); NIchols, Ella; Nicola, F.F. (re: Pittsburgh Athletic Association); Nicolson, John (re: Hamlin, Elizabeth); Nicholls, Mrs. Samuel (re: pension); Norris, Elizabeth; Nunan, Mrs. Mary Ann New York City- Department of Finance; New York Peace Society (Short, Willliam H.); New York State - Banking Department; New York State Bar Association; New York Tax Reform Association; New York Telephone Co.; New York Times; New York Transfer Co.; New York Trust Co.; New York Zoological Society; Newport News Shipbuilding and Dry Dock Co. (re: Lauder's yacht); Nineteenth Ward Bank; North American Civic League for Immigrants; North Butte Mining Co.; Northwestern Mutual LIfe Insurance Co.; Northwestern University

box VI.A 51 folder 6

Scope and Contents

0

O'Connor, Frank A. (NJ Orange Co. tax collector); O'Connor, Mrs. Patrick (re: pension); Odde, John A.L.; Ogden, Robert C.; Olcott, E.E. (president of Hudson River Day Line); Osborn, E.C. (re: Keokuk and Hamilton Bridge); Oswald, C.L.; Oberlin

College; Oklahoma City Lodge No. 417 - B.P.O Elks; Oklahoma Gas ansd Electric Company; Old Time Telegraphers and Historical Association (Lloyd, W.J.); Oneida National Bank of Utica (re: Andrews, Mortimer); Oratorio Society of New York (Comstock, Frederick H.); Outlook (re: Mills, George H.)

P - Q box VI.A 51 folder 7

Scope and Contents

Paden, George W. (appeal for donation -Pittsburgh); Paisley, Eleanor L.; Parker, C. Ellsworth (re: Blackstock, Mary); Paton, Amelia S.; Paton, Robert (re: Cranston, Sir Robert); Patterson, John; Peacock, Alex R.; Perkins, Frederick Curtis; Pershing, Sadie; Peterson, Mrs. William; Petty, A.L. (re: pension of Balbach, George); Phipps, Henry; Pitzer, Annie H. (re: pension); Plimpton, George A. (secretary, Church Peace Union); Plummer, Joseph (re: pension); Poynton, John A.; Pritchett, Henry S.; Quay, R.R. (Geneva, Seneca Falls and Auburn Rail Road Co.) Pan American Union (see also Kerbey, Joseph); Parkinson & Burr; Passaic Daily News (Hartt, George M.); Patterson Crawford Miller and Arensberg; Peace Society of the City of New York; Pennsylvania Department of Health (Dixon, Samuel); Pennsylvania Iron Works Co.; Pennsylvania Railroad Co.; Pennsylvania Society; Pennsylvania State College: People's Symphony Concerts; Phillips & Worthington, Contracting Engineers; Philo-Selby Company Engravers and Lithographers; Pittsburgh Board of Public Education (re: Ebbert, Theresa Amelia); Pittsburgh, Cincinnati, Chicago & St. Louis Railroad Co.; Pittsburgh Steamship Co.; Pittsburgh, University of; Platt Iron Works Co.; Price, Waterhouse & Co. (re: Union Railroad Co.); Procter & Borden Bonds;

R - SN box VI.A 51 folder 8

Scope and Contents

Reed, William Lord; Reynolds, B.F.; Roland, Miriam D.; Runsth, Fred (South Jersey Good Roads Association); San Toy Mining Co.; San Toy Mining Report; Schaff, Mary C.; Schleck, P.K.; Schmidlapp, J.G.; Schroder, Aug.; Schwab, Charles; Seibert, Mary B. (re: pension); Seligman, M.C.; Sheridan, [P.]; Shields, J.M.; Shourbaugh, H. J. (re: pension for Coulter, Rebecca); Slavens, H.G.; Slinart, James; Sloat, Elizabeth; Smiley, Daniel; Smith, AnnaS.M.; Smith, W.H. (St. Clair Improvement Co. - re: benefit of "Carnegie Children); Smith, Charles E.; Snow, Anna Brooks R. W. Johnson Studios of Pittsburgh; Robinson, Biddle & Benedict; St. Paul

Normal and Industrial School, Laurenceville, VA; Santa Barbara County National Bank (re: pension for Eaton, Harlow); Schmidlapp Bureau for Women and Girls; Scott & Co.; Seaboard Air Line Railway; Security Bank of New York (Appleton, R. Ross, president); Shearson, Hammill & Co.;

SO - SZ box VI.A 50 folder 9

Scope and Contents

Spellman, Benjamin (re: Conboy, Martin); Spence, [Clara] B.; Stanton, Theodore (re: Le Journal International, Paris); Starr, Theodore B.; Steil, George H.; Stern, George W.; Stevens, Florence; Stevens, Norman; Stewart, Elizabeth (secretary to Robert Franks); Stewart, Elizabeth M. (re: pension for Miss Stogan); Stikeman, George; Stirling, Allan (Water Tube Boilers); Stitt, Priscilla; Stormer, Maggie: Styer, C.J.: Sweeney, Mrs. M.: Sykes, Theodore F. (re: donation) Society for Italian Immigrants; Society of Pittsburg Newspaper Artists; Sockett Town Clerk; Soney & Sage Law Books; South Side Sportsmen's Club; Southern Lines Pacific (re: Houston & Texac Central RR); Southern Welding Co.; Special Hampton Trip (Trowbridge, Alexander); Spencer & Co,; Spencer Trask & Co.; Stanley and Patterson; State Bank; State College, PA; State Mutual Life Assurance Co.; State Normal-Industrial School; State Street Trust Co.: Steneck Trust Co.: Stevens Institute of Technology; Stewart & Holihan, manufacturers of rubber stamps; Superior Day and NIght Garage; Swarthmore College; Swarthmore National Bank;

T box VI.A 51 folder 10

Scope and Contents

Thomas, J.Q. (law office); Thompson, John; Tilton, Edward L. (architect - Carnegie Libraries); Toth, Andrew (Andras); Treacy, James R.; Troth, Edward Tatlock & Beardsley, Bankers; Tea Tray Company of Newark, N.J.; Tenement Improvement Co. (Guthrie, Priscilla S.; Chubb, Charles F.); Third National Bank; Thord Einarsen & Bro.; Thread Agency; Traction Bond Company; Transo Envelope Co.; Trustees of Estate of Mary E. Schenley, Deceased (Herron, John)

Union Railroad Co., 1903 - 1920 box VI.A 52 folder 1

Reed, J.H. (president); Kepler, G.W. (treasurer) Union Railroad Company

Union Trust Co., 1909- 1919

box VI.A 52

folder 2

Scope and Contents

Hayes, Scott (treasurer); McEldowney, H.C. (president); Irwin, John A. (secretary) Union Trust Company

box VI.A 52

folder 3

UNION - UNITED

Scope and Contents

Union League Club; Union Towel Supply Company; United Life and Accident Insurance Company; United Press Syndicate; United States Court of Appeals; United States Cremation Company; United States Customs Service; United States Mortgage & Trust Company

U - V

box VI.A 52

folder 4

Scope and Contents

United States Mortgage & Trust Company

US Sheets Co., 1912 - 1916

box VI.A 52

folder 5

Scope and Contents

Erskine, J.B.; Corbett, W.H.; Bolling, Raynal; HAy, H.G.; Fleming, Jas; Everitt, N.R.; Blackburn, W.W.;Campbell, Jas J. United States Sheets Co.

U1905 - 1915

box VI.A 52

folder 6

Scope and Contents

United States Steel Corporation

US Steel & Carnegie Pension Fund, 1911- 1913

box VI.A 52

folder 7

Scope and Contents

Erskine, J.B.; Bolling, Raynal C. United States Steel and Carnegie Pension Fund

U-V

box VI.A 52 folder 8

Scope and Contents

Usher, Thomas B. (taxes); Van Coehoorn, H. Wierts; Vanderhoef, L. V.; van Herabar, William; Van Nesh, Katherine; Van Wyck, K.L.S.; VonEye, Edward; Vorrick, Julia; Vredenburgh, L.R.;

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Wagner, Jess E. (re: Bush, Julia); Wehihane, Mary H.; Westinghouse, George Jr.; Whitman, Charles S. (NY District Attourney) University Club, State College, PA; Vanderbilt Estates Company; Vermont, State of (Bailey, Guy, secretary of State); W. W. Kimball Co. (manufacturer of church organs); Wallace, Butler & Brown (Butler, William Allen); Waterville Free Library Association; White Star Line; White, Weld & Co. (re: Illinois Steel Co.O; Who's Who in America; William P. Bonright & Co.; William Meredith & Co.; William Salomon & Co. Bankers; Wunderly Bros.

Church Organs by location

box VI.A 52

folder 9

Public Libraries by location

box VI.A 52

folder 10

Scope and Contents

Boscombe, England; Brooklyn, NY; Cleveland, OH; Coleraine, MN; Derby, CT; Duquesne, PA; Jeffersonville, IN; Leavenworth, KS; McCloud, CA; New York, NY; Northcote, [Australia]; Pittsburg, PA; Thamesville, Ontario

Unidentified Correspondence

box VI.A 52 folder 11

Scope and Contents

Braddock, PA; Brooklyn, NY; Cleveland, OH; Homestead, PA; Jersey City, NJ; Lowell, MA; Moore, PA; Noank, CT; Philadelphia, PA; Sewickley, PA; Shelby, NC; Washington, PA

Subseries VI.B. Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching, circa 1932-1965

Scope and Contents

This subseries contains general subject files as well as the agendas, minutes, and other informational materials of the Finance Committee, Executive Committee, and Board of Trustees of the Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching (CFAT), which for many years shared staff and office space with Carnegie Corporation. The Finance Committee material contains transaction memoranda specifying recently bought and sold securities, book and market values of holdings, and investment office memoranda. In 1959, the Finance Committee was re-named the Investment Committee. The Executive Committee material documents receipts and disbursements, income received and expected, payments and the status of reserve funds; administrative personnel and changes in CFAT's infrastructure; CFAT's relationship with other organizations, especially its relationship with Carnegie Corporation; the Division of Educational Inquiry and the many studies it organized and completed; and studies of retiring allowances and pensions. The Board of Trustees material includes documentation of annual meetings; nominations, elections, and appointments to the board; and officer reports. In addition, the records document the results of major studies, the results of which were reported at the Annual Meetings. Such studies include examinations of the college and university presidency, university-government relations, the shortage of college and university teachers, student values, and the role of faculty in the academic community.

Title/Description

Instances

10/7/32 - 12/18/34	box VI.B 1
1/4/35 - 1/27/39	box VI.B 1
4/20/39 - 5/9/41	box VI.B 2
6/12/41 - 10/6/44	box VI.B 3
11/15/44 - 1/10/47	box VI.B 4
5/9/47 - 11/16/49	box VI.B 5
1/16/59 - 5/5/61	box VI.B 6
7/20/61 - 10/24/63	box VI.B 7
11/20/63 - 11/17/65	box VI.B 8
Agricultural Education	box VI.B 9
American College President	box VI.B 10
Art Education	box VI.B 10
Association of C & S Mid. State	box VI.B 10
College Athletics	box VI.B 10
Committees of Educational Inquiry	box VI.B 10
Committee on Educational Inquiry (continued)	box VI.B 10
Committee on Educational Inquiry (continued)	box VI.B 11
Comparative Education	box VI.B 12
Control of Tax-Supported Education	box VI.B 12
Cooperative Graduate Testing Program	box VI.B 12
Cooperative Graduate Testing Program	box VI.B 13
Cooperative Graduate Testing Program (continued)	box VI.B 14
Dental Education	box VI.B 15
Dental Education (continued)	box VI.B 15
Economy in Higher Education	box VI.B 16
Engineering Education, Mann	box VI.B 16
Federal Government and Higher Education	box VI.B 16
Federal Government and Higher Education (continued)	box VI.B 17
Financial Reports of Colleges, etc.	box VI.B 18
Gilman, Daniel, Life of Flexner	box VI.B 18
Graduate Education	box VI.B 18
Graduate Education (continued)	box VI.B 18

Graduate Education in the South	box VI.B 19
Graduate Education in the South (continued)	box VI.B 19
Grants-in-Aid for Instructional Staff in Southern Region	box VI.B 20
Grants-in-Aid for Instructional Staff in Southern Region	box VI.B 20
Grants-in-Aid for Instructional Staff in Southern Region	box VI.B 21
Grants-in-Aid for Instructional Staff in Southern Region	box VI.B 22
Grants-in-Aid for Instructional Staff in Southern Region	box VI.B 23
Justice and the Poor	box VI.B 24
Legal Education, Reed	box VI.B 25
Library Training	box VI.B 25
Mental Hygiene	box VI.B 25
Missouri Study	box VI.B 25
Pennsylvania Study	box VI.B 26
Pension Studies	box VI.B 26
Pension Studies (continued)	box VI.B 27
Unitary Assignments, Ryan	box VI.B 28

Subseries VI.C: Teachers Insurance and Annuity Association, 1917-1981 Scope and Contents

In 1918, under an arrangement negotiated by Carnegie and the CFAT (which Carnegie had founded in 1905), the Corporation gave \$1 million to found the Teachers Insurance Annuity Association of America. The nonprofit stock of the association, now called TIAA-CREF, was owned outright by the Corporation until 1938, when it was transferred to an independent board of trustees. CCNY continued to support TIAA with grants until 1957.

Title/Description	Instances	
1917-1932	box VI.C 1	
1933-1938	box VI.C 2	
1939-1981	box VI.C 3	folder 1-7
Clippings	box VI.C 3	folder 8
Exploratory Study Of a College Loan Fund, 1958	box VI.C 3	folder 9
Purchase and Distribution of College Plans for Retirement Income, 1940	box VI.C 3	folder 10

[^] Return to Table of Contents

ubseries VII.A: CCNY Carnegie Files		
tle/Description	Instances	
Articles re, list of contents, 1917-1998	box VII.1	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
(See also IX.Oversize)		
Balance sheet, 1905	box VII.1	folder 2
Biographies - Kendrick, Burton. The life of Andrew Carnegie, 1925-1989	box VII.1	folder 3
Biographies - Wall, Joseph F. Andrew Carnegie, 1950-1997	box VII.1	folder 4
Biographies - Film and TV treatments, 1932-1995	box VII.1	folder 5
Biographies - Proposed book, 1961-1964	box VII.1	folder 6
Birthplace memorial, 1928-1953	box VII.1	folder 7
Bookplates, 1902-1922	box VII.1	folder 8
Bust and pedestal, 1926-1961	box VII.1	folder 9
Carnegie, Louise W., 1905-1945	box VII.1	folder 10-12
Carnegie, Louise W., 1946-1968	box VII.2	folder 1
Carnegie House Property, 1928-1971	box VII.2	folder 2-11
Carnegie Name, use of, 1921-1997	box VII.3	folder 1
Carnegie Relief Fund, 1902-1941	box VII.3	folder 2
Carnegie family and property, correspondence of Carnegie Corporation, 1910-1941	box VII.3	folder 3
Carnegie family - Naturalization documents (copy of 1854 documents), 1921	box VII.3	folder 4
Clock, 1989	box VII.3	folder 5
Carnegie Corporation - Establishing, 1909-1931	box VII.3	folder 6
Denominational Colleges, 1910	box VII.3	folder 7
Exhibit Material, 1940	box VII.3	folder 8
Hall of Fame for Great Americans, 1945-1976	box VII.3	folder 9
Haldane book, 1913	box VII.3	folder 10
Letters, photostatic copies of, 1907-1908, 1907-1908	box VII.3	folder 11
Libraries, fire insurance for, 1898	box VII.3	folder 12

Pamphlet, biographical, 1952-1970	box VII.3	folder 13
Phonograph recording of AC reading from Gospel of Wealth, 1936-1974	box VII.3	folder 14
Scope and Contents		
contains actual record		
Photographs, re, 1960-1987	box VII.3	folder 15
Portraits - By Mora, 1934-1985	box VII.3	folder 16
Scope and Contents		
color photo included		
Portraits - Others, 1911-1974	box VII.3	folder 17
Power of attorney, from AC to R.A. Franks, 1901	box VII.3	folder 18
Ex-Presidents' Pensions, 1912-1958	box VII.3	folder 19
Stamp and postcard, 1960-1985	box VII.3	folder 20
Carnegie Trusts and Institutions pamphlet, 1978-1987	box VII.3A	folder 1-2
First Pipe Organ, re:, 1935	box VII.3A	folder 3
Goodenough, Simon: Greatest Good Fortune, 1982-1985	box VII.3A	folder 4
Miscellaneous Correspondence, 1904-1914	box VII.3A	folder 5
Stevenson, William Marshall, biographical sketch of AC, 1902	box VII.3A	folder 6
Testimony before Commission of Industrial Relations, 1915	box VII.3A	folder 7
Trust funds statement, 1916	box VII.3A	folder 8
Wanamaker-Carnegie correspondence, 1904	box VII.3A	folder 9
Will & early drafts, 1911-1938	box VII.3A	folder 10
Writings, uniform edition of, 1930-1978	box VII.3A	folder 11
Grave, Sleepy Hollow Cemetery, Tarrytown, NY, 2004-2010	box VII.3A	folder 12
Subseries VII.B: Printed Material		
Title/Description	Instances	
Section: By Andrew Carnegie		
An address delivered on the opening of the new Engineering Building of the University of Edinburgh 16th October 1906. Dunfermline: Journal Printing Works, 1906.	box 4	folder 1

The aristocracy of the dollar. Remarks of AC before the Nineteenth Century Club. [1880s]	box 4	folder 2
Armaments and their results. NY: Society of the City of New York, 1909.	box 4	folder 3
Drifting together. Will the United States and Canada unite? Written by request for the London Express. October 14, 1904. NY: The World's Work Press.	box 4	folder 4
Ezra Cornell. An address to the students of Cornell University on Ezra Cornell Centennial Day, April 26t, 1907. NY: M.J. Roth, [1907].	box 4	folder 5
The Gospel of Wealth	box 4	folder 6-7
How I served my apprenticeship as a business man. Reprinted for te Youth's Companion, April 23, 1896.	box 4	folder 8
How to win fortune.	box 4	folder 9
The latest panacea.	box 4	folder 10
Mr. Carngie's testimony before United States Commission on Industrial Relations, Feb 5, 1915. Reprint from New York Herald, Feb 6, 1915.	box 4	folder 11
Mr. Carnegie writes a letter. Reprinted from the Saturday Review of Literature, June 1, 1946. Reprinted Jan 1947.	box 4	folder 12
My experience with railway rates and rebates. Reprinted from the Century Magazine, March 1908. NY: M.J. Roth, [1908].	box 4	folder 13
The negro in America. An address delivered before the Philosopical Institution of Edinburgh, 16th Oct 1907. Inverness: Robt.Carruthers & Sons, [1907].	box 4	folder 14
The palace of peace. An address (slightly revised) delivered at the Hague, Aug 29, 1913, on the occasion of presenting the bust of Sir Randal Cremer to the Palace of Peace.	box 4	folder 15
Peace by arbitration: a discussion between Andrew Carnegie and the Editor of the New York Tribune. NY: Robert Grier Cooke, 1907.	box 4	folder 16
Presidential address. Reprinted from the Journal of the Iron and Steel Institute, No. I, for 1903. London: Offices of the Institute, [1903].	box 4	folder 17
An American four-in-hand in Britain. Garden City, NY: Doubleday, Doran and Co., 1933.	volume 1	
The autobiography of Andrew Carnegie. Popular Edition. NY: Houghton Mifflin, 1920.	volume 2	
The autobiography of Andrew Carnegie.; Boston: Houghton Mifflin, 1948.	volume 3	

The autobiography of Andrew Carnegie; Garden City, NY: Doubleday, Doran and Co., 1933.	volume 4	
Carnegie Anthology. Arranged by Margaret Barclary Wilson. NY: Privately Printed, 1915.	volume 5	
The empire of business. Garden City, NY: Doubleday, Doran and Co., 1933.	volume 6	
James Watt. Garden City, NY: Doubleday, Doran and Co., 1933.	volume 7	
Miscellaneous writings of Andrew Carnegie. (2 vols). Garden City, NY: Doubleday, Doran and Co., 1933.	volume 7-8	
Problems of today. Garden City, NY: Doubleday, Doran and Co., 1933.	volume 10	
A rectorial Address. Delivered to the students in the University of St. Andrews 22nd October, 1902. NY: Doubleday, Page & Company, 1903.	box 4	folder 18
Round the world. Garden City, NY: Doubleday, Doran and Co., 1933.	volume 11	
The road to business success. Digest of an address.		
Triumphant democracy. Garden City, NY: Doubleday, Doran and Co., 1933.	volume 12	
The twin eveils - alcohol and tobacco. NY: National Temperance Society, [1905].	box 4	folder 20
War as the mother of valor and civilization. NY: The Peace Society of the City of New York, 1910.	box 4	folder 21
William II, German Emperor and King of Prussia. Reprinted from The New York Times of 8th June 1913. Dunfermline: A. Romanes & Son, Press Office, 1913.	box 4	folder 22
The worst banking system in thew world. An address delivered before the Economic Club of New York, Feb 5, 1908.	box 4	folder 23
Section: About Andrew Carnegie		
Andrew Carnegie: benefactor of Baltimore. Baltimore: Enoch Pratt Free Library, 1941.	box 4	folder 24
Bates, David Homer. Andrew Carnegie: founder of the United States Military Telegraph Corps. An appreciation. 1917.	volume 13	
Butler, Nicholas Murray. Andrew Carnegie, 1835-1935. NY: Carnegie Endowment of International Peace, [1935].	box 4	folder 25
Carnegie Corporation of New York. Andrew Carnegie. NY: CCNY, 1952.	box 4	folder 26

Dedication of memorial window to Andrew Carnegie of Skibo. Aberdeen: The University Press, 1924.	box 4	folder 27
Dunfermline Abbey. Order of divine service to be observed at the dedication of chime of bells in memory of Andrew Carnegie. 19 September 1938.	box 4	folder 28
Farquharson, John. He was a weaver's lad. NY, 1920.	box 4	folder 29
Goormaghtigh, John. Andrew Carnegie, roi de l'acier. Extrait de la revue generale belge (aout 1955). Bruxelles: Ad. Goemaere, 1955.	box 4	folder 30
Heilbroner, Robert L. Epitaph for the steel master. In American Heritage (NY, NY), August 1960.	volume 14	
Hendrick, Burton J. The benefactions of Andrew Carnegie. NY: CCNY, 1935.	box 4	folder 32
Hendrick, Burton J. and Daniel Henderson. Louise Whitfield Carnegie. NY: Hastings House, 1950.	volume 15	
Hendrick, Burton J. The life of Andrew Carnegie (2 vols). Garden City, NY: Doubleday, Doran and Co., 1932.	volume 16-17	
Group News. May-June 1955. Newport, Mon: R.H. Johns Ltd. (3 issues)	box 4	folder 31
In memory of Andrew Carnegie, his life and work. A meeting held under the auspices of the Authors Club, New York Public Library, Oratorio Society, Saint Andrew Society, United Engineering Society. New York, April 25, 1920. NY: The Marchbanks Press, [1920].	box 4	folder 33
Johnson, Alvin. Andrew Carnegie, educator. Reprinted from Journal of Adult Education, Jan 1936. NY: CCNY.	box 4	folder 34
Johnson, Jospeh E. and Bernard Bush. Andrew Carnegie: apostle of peace. NY: CEIP, 1960.	box 4	folder 35
Lechartier, Georges. Andrew Carnegie: l'homme et l'oeuvre. Paris: L. de Soye, Impr., 1925.	box 4	folder 36
Malone, Mary. Andrew Carnegie: giant of industry. Chapaign, Illinois: Garrard, 1969.	volume 18	
Memorial service in honor of Andrew Carnegie on his birthday Tuesday, November 25 1919. Carnegie Music Hall, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. Pittsburgh: The De Vinne Press, [1919].	box 4	folder 37
Moore, Isabel. Andrew Carnegie. NY: CCNY.	box 4	folder 38
	box 4	folder 35
Ormiston, J.W. Andrew Carnegie. Makers of history series no. 8. Exeter: A. Wheaton & Company, 1936.	дох ч	iolaer oo

Wall, Joseph Frazier. Andrew Carnegie. Pittsburgh: University of Pittsburg Press, 1989. Wall, Joseph Frazier. Skibo. NY: Oxford University Press, 1984. Winkler, John K. Incredible Carnegie: the life of Andrew Carnegie. NY: The Vanguard Press, 1931. A Dinner Given in Honor of Robert Collyer by Andrew Carnegie. Jan 10, 1908.	volume 19 volume 20 volume 21 box 4	
Press, 1984. Winkler, John K. Incredible Carnegie: the life of Andrew Carnegie. NY: The Vanguard Press, 1931. A Dinner Given in Honor of Robert Collyer by Andrew	volume 21	
Carnegie. NY: The Vanguard Press, 1931. A Dinner Given in Honor of Robert Collyer by Andrew		
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	how 4	
,	DOX 4	folder 37
Subseries VII.C: Scrapbooks		
Fitle/Description	Instances	
1915, 1915	volume 22	
<u>Digital Object</u> : 1915, 1915		
Re Carnegie's Death, 1919	volume 23	
Digital Object: Re Carnegie's Death, 1919		
Andrew Carnegie Centenary, 1935	volume	
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Carnegie Corporation Scrapbook, Andrew</u>	24-25	
<u>Carnegie Centenary</u>		
Subseries VII.D: Libraries		
Title/Description	Instances	
General, 1932	box VII.5	folder 1-2
Scope and Contents		
Contain clippings		
Internal Corporation Correspondence, 1898-1979	box VII.5	folder 3
American Federation of Labor Controversy, 1924-1929	box VII.5	folder 4
		folder 5-9
Communities A-K, 1932	box VII.5	101401 0 7
Communities A-K, 1932 Scope and Contents	box VII.5	101401 0 5
	box VII.5	
Scope and Contents	box VII.5	folder 1-8
Scope and Contents Contain photographs and clippings		

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Series VIII: Printed Materials, 1889-2010

Scope and Contents

This series includes publications by and about Andrew Carnegie and the Carnegie Corporation of New York

Subseries VIII.A. CCNY Publications, 1889-2010

Physical Description: bound volumes

Title/Description Instances

Subseries VIII.A.1 Annual Reports, 1912-2005

Physical Description: bound volumes

Scope and Contents

The annual report has had several titles in the history of the Corporation, including Report of the Officers; Report of the President, Secretary, and Treasurer; and Report of the President and the Treasurer. From 1912-1920, the Corporation issued only a Treasurer's report.

Scope and Contents

Annual reports from 2008 are available at https://www.carnegie.org.

Report of the Treasurer, 1912 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the Treasurer, 1912	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1913 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the Treasurer, 1913	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1914 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the Treasurer, 1914	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1915 <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Report of the Treasurer, 1915</u>	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1915	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1916 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the Treasurer, 1916	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1916	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1917 <u>Digital Object: Report of the Treasurer, 1917</u>	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1917	box Bound Volume

Report of the Treasurer, 1918

Digital Object: Report of the Treasurer, 1918	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1918	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1919	box Bound
Digital Object: Report of the Treasurer, 1919	Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1919	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1920	box Bound
Digital Object: Report of the Treasurer, 1920	Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1920	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1921	box Bound
Digital Object: Report of the Treasurer, 1921	Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1921	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1921	box Bound
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Report of the President/Annual Report,</u> 1921	Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1922	box Bound
Digital Object: Report of the Treasurer, 1922	Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1922	box Bound
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Report of the President/Annual Report,</u> 1922	Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1923	box Bound
Digital Object: Report of the Treasurer, 1923	Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1923	box Bound
<u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1923	Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1924	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1924	box Bound
<u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1924	Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1925	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1925	box Bound Volume

<u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1925</u>

Report of the Treasurer, 1926	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1926 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1926	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1927	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1927 <u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1927</u>	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1928	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1928 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1928	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1929	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1929 <u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1929</u>	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1930	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1930 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1930	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1931 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1931	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1931	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1932	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1932 <u>Digital Object: Report of the president & of the treasurer, 1932</u>	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1933	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1933	box Bound Volume

<u>Digital Object: Report of the president & of the treasurer, 1933</u>

Report of the Treasurer, 1934	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1934 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the president & of the treasurer, 1934	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1935	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1935 <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Report of the President/Annual Report, 1935</u>	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1936	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1936 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1936	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1937	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1937 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1937	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1938	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1938 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1938	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1939	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1939 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1939	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1940	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1940 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1940	box Bound Volume
Report of the Treasurer, 1941	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1941	box Bound Volume

Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report,

1941

Annual Report, 1942

Digital Object: Annual Report, 1942

Annual Report, 1943

Digital Object: Annual Report, 1943

Annual Report, 1944

Digital Object: Annual Report, 1944

Report of the President/Annual Report, 1945

Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report,

1945

Annual Report, 1946

Digital Object: Annual Report, 1946

Report of the President/Annual Report, 1947

Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report,

1947

Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report,

1948

Report of the President/Annual Report, 1949

Report of the President/Annual Report, 1948

Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report,

1949

Report of the President/Annual Report, 1950

Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report,

1950

Report of the President/Annual Report, 1951

Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report,

1951

Report of the President/Annual Report, 1952

Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report,

1952

Report of the President/Annual Report, 1953

Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report,

1953

Report of the President/Annual Report, 1954

Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report,

1954

Report of the President/Annual Report, 1955

box Bound Volume

box Bound

box Bound Volume

box Bound Volume

box Bound

box Bound

box Bound

box Bound Volume

box Bound

Volume

Volume

Volume

Volume

Volume

box Bound Volume

<u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1955</u>

Report of the President/Annual Report, 1956 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1956	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1957 <u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1957</u>	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1958 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1958	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1959 <u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1959</u>	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1960 <u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1960</u>	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1961 <u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1961</u>	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1962 <u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1962</u>	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1963 <u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1963</u>	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1964 <u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1964</u>	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1965 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1965	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1966 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1966	box Bound Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1966	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1967	box Bound Volume

<u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1967</u>

1707	
Annual Report Essays, 1967	box Bound Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1968	box Bound Volume
Annual Report, 1968	
Digital Object: Annual Report, 1968	
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1969	box Bound
Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1969	Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1969	box Bound
	Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1970	box Bound
<u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1970	Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1970	box Bound
	Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1971	box Bound
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Report of the President/Annual Report,</u> <u>1971</u>	Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1971	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1972	box Bound
<u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1972	Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1972	box Bound
	Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1973	box Bound Volume
Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1973	Totalic
Annual Report Essays, 1973	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1974	box Bound Volume
Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1974	
Annual Report Essays, 1974	box Bound
	Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1975	box Bound
	Volume

<u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1975</u>

<u>1970</u>	
Annual Report Essays, 1975	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1976	box Bound
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Report of the President/Annual Report,</u> <u>1976</u>	Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1976	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1977	box Bound
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Report of the President/Annual Report,</u> <u>1977</u>	Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1977	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1978	box Bound
Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1978	Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1978	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1979	box Bound
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Report of the President/Annual Report,</u> 1979	Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1979	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1980	box Bound
<u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1980	Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1980	box Bound
	Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1981	box Bound Volume
Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1981	volume
Annual Report Essays, 1981	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1982	box Bound
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Report of the President/Annual Report,</u> <u>1982</u>	Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1982	box Bound Volume
	, 0141110

<u>Digital Object</u>: Report of the President/Annual Report,

-1	J	u	

Annual Report Essays, 1983	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1984 <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Report of the President/Annual Report, 1984</u>	box Bound Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1984	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1985 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1985	box Bound Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1985	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1986 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1986	box Bound Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1986	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1987 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1987	box Bound Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1987	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1988 Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1988	box Bound Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1988	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1989 <u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1989</u>	box Bound Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1989	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1990 <u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1990	box Bound Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1990	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1991	box Bound Volume

<u>Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1991</u>

Annual Report Essays, 1991	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1992	box Bound
Digital Object: Report of the President/Annual Report, 1992	Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1992	box Bound Volume
Report of the President/Annual Report, 1993	box Bound
<u>Digital Object</u> : Report of the President/Annual Report, 1993	Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1993	box Bound Volume
Annual Report Essays, 1994	box Bound Volume
Annual Report, 1994	
Digital Object: Annual Report, 1994	
Annual Report Essays, 1995	box Bound Volume
Annual Report, 1995	
Digital Object: Annual Report, 1995	
Annual Report Essays, 1996	box Bound Volume
Annual Report, 1996	
Digital Object: Annual Report, 1996	
Annual Report Essays, 1997	box Bound Volume
Annual Report, 1997	
Digital Object: Annual Report, 1997	
Annual Report, 1998	
Digital Object: Annual Report, 1998	
Annual Report, 1999	
Digital Object: Annual Report, 1999	
Annual Report, 2000	
Digital Object: Annual Report, 2000	
Report of the president. Reprinted from the Annual Report, 2001	box Bound Volume

Digital Object: Report of the president. Reprinted from

the Annual Report, 2001

Annual Report, 2002-2003

Digital Object: Annual Report, 2002-2003

Annual Report, 2004-2005

Digital Object: Annual Report, 2004-2005

Annual Report, 2006

Digital Object: Annual Report, 2006

Annual Report, 2007

Digital Object: Annual Report, 2007

Subseries VIII.A.2 General, 1911-2010

Physical Description: 13 boxes, 5 bound volumes

Scope and Contents

Publications by and about the Carnegie Corporation

and its activities.

Bertram, J. ; The Special Problem of the Small Library. Memorandum to CCNY Trustees., 1925	box VIII.A.2 1	folder 1
Commonwealth Grants to Individuals.New York: CCNY, 1945-1952	box VIII.A.2	folder 2
List of College Appropriations: United States and Canada.New York: CCNY, 1919	box VIII.A.2	folder 3
Memorandum Concerning Library Schools., 1918	box VIII.A.2	folder 4
Music Study Material for use in Colleges.New York: CCNY, 1938	box VIII.A.2 1	folder 5
de Leon, Anne Grosso; Higher Education's Challenge: new teacher education models for a new century.New York: CCNY, 2001	box VIII.A.2 1	folder 6
Larrabee, Eric; American panorama; essays by fifteen American critics on 350 books past and present which portray the U.S.A. in its many aspects.New York: New York University Press, 1957	volume VIII.A.2 40	
Lester, Robert M.; A Thirty Year Catalog of Grants.New York: CCNY, 1911-1941	volume VIII.A.2 41	
Lester, Robert M.; Forty Years of Carnegie Giving: 1901-41.New York: CCNY, 1941	volume VIII.A.2 41A	
Hendrick, Burton J.; The benefactions of Andrew Carnegie.New York: CCNY, 1935	box VIII.A.2 1	folder 7

Mohrhardt, Foster; A List of Books for Junior Colleges: Compiled by Foster Mohrhardt for the CCNY Advisory

Groups on Junior College Libraries.Chicago, Illinois: ALA, 1937	volume VIII.A.2 42	
Marton, Betty A.; Revitalizing African libraries: the challenge of a quiet crisis.New York: CCNY, 2000	box VIII.A.2 1	folder 8
Pifer, Alan; A foundation's involvement in a changing society: Carnegie Corporation in South Africa. The report of the president reprinted from the Annual Report.New York, 1980	box VIII.A.2 1	folder 10
Catalogue of the College Music Set.New York: CCNY, 1993	volume VIII.A.2 30	
Pritchett, Henry S.; The first twenty years of Carnegie Corporation.New York: CCNY, 19 Nov 1932.	box VIII.A.2 1	folder 11
List of Appropriations.New York: CCNY, 1911-1936	volume VIII.A.2 31	
Stackpole, S. H. Commonwealth Travel Grants.New York: CCNY, 1962-1969 (1974)	box VIII.A.2 1	folder 12
Second Carnegie Inquiry into Poverty and Development in Southern Africa (Conference papers Nos. 297-311) .University of Cape Town Rondebosch: SALDRU, 1984	volume VIII.A.2 33	
Fansler, Roberta M; Catalogue of the Fine Arts Set for Secondary Schools.New York: CCNY, Revised Edition, 1936	volume VIII.A.2 34	
Gourley, James E and Robert M. Lester; The Diffusion of Knowledge: a list of books made possible wholly or in part by grants from the Carnegie Corporation of New York and published by various agencies: CCNY.New York: CCNY, 1911-1935	volume VIII.A.2 35	
Teachers Insurance and Annuity Association of America Memorandum of Agreement between CCNY and Teachers Insurance and Annuity Association of America as to Professor's Annuities .New York: CCNY, 1929	volume VIII.A.2 42E	
Peffer, Nathaniel; The Carnegie Agencies in the United States of America: a memorandum prepared for CCNY	box VIII.A.2 1	folder 9
Pierson, Frank; The Education of the American Businessman., 1939		
Lester, Robert M.; Music Study and Preparation: Preparations and Distribution of Sets., 1939		
Lester, Robert M.; For Information of the Trustees: Summary of Progress Reports, Education and Participation in Science., 1923		
The Investment Problem of the Corporation., 1916		

Opinions of Counsel., 1992		
Carnegie Corporation of New York;List of Grants and Appropriations.New York: CCNY, 1985	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 4
Carnegie Corporation of New York;List of Grants and Appropriations.New York: CCNY, 1988	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 4
Torres-Gil, Fernando;Hispanics in an Aging Society.New York: CCNY, 1986	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 5
Poinsett, Alex;Young Black Males in Jeopardy: Risk Factors and Intervention Strategies.New York, 1988	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 6
Carnegie Corporation of New YorkTeachers for a New Era: A National Initiative to Improve the Quality of Teaching.New York: CCNY, 2001	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 7
Carnegie Corporation of New York and Circle (The Center for Information and Research on Civic Learning and Engagement)The Civic Mission of Schools.New York: CCNY, 2003	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 8
Carnegie Corporation of New YorkThe House We Live in: A Report on Immigrant Civic Integration.New York: CCNY, 2003	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 9
Carnegie Corporation of New YorkConverging Priorities: Toward a Coherent Foundation Strategy on Post-Conflict Reconstruction Challenges.New York: CCNY, 2004	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 10
Kummer, Tamara; Virtual Library Model: A Report to Carnegie Corporation of New York. New York: CCNY, 2004	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 11
Carnegie Corporation of New YorkSchools for a New Society: Leads the Way.New York: CCNY, 2004	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 12
Carnegie Corporation of New York; Public Scholarship: A New Perspective for the 21st Century.New York, 2004	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 13
Carnegie Corporation of New York; Carnegie Scholars Program: A Five-Year Review (2000-2004).New York, 2005	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 14
Carnegie Corporation of New York; Journalism's Crisis of Confidence: A Challenge for the Next Generation.New York, 2006	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 15
Carnegie Corporation of New York and the Paley Center for Media;Journalism in the Service of Democracy: A Summit of Deans, Faculty, Students and Journalists.New York, 2008	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 16
Carnegie Corporation of New York; The Meeting of Two Cultures: Public Broadcasting on the Threshold of the Digital Age.New York, 2008-S	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 17

Carnegie Corporation of New York; Carnegie Scholars Program: A Five-Year Review of Scholarship on Islam (2005-2009).New York, 2010	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 18
Gorney, Cynthia;The Business of News: A Challenge for Journalism's next Generation.New York, Undated	box VIII.A.2 11	folder 19
Carnegie Corporation of New YorkA Century of Philanthropy.New York, 2008	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 1
Carnegie Corporation of New YorkOpinions of Counsel., 1916	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 2
Carnegie Corporation of New York Report of Informal Conferences on Library Interests.New York: CCNY, December 8, 1930; February 24, 1931; April 27, 1931	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 3
Lester, Robert M.; For Information of the Trustees: Summary of Progress Reports, Division of Overseas Students, Institute of Education, University of London.New York, 1939	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 4
Lester, Robert M.; For Information of the Trustees: Summary of Progress Reports, Cooperation in Nova Scotia .New York, 1939	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 4
Dollard, Charles; Memorandum on Grants to Individuals: Number Two.New York, 1939	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 5
Dollard, Charles; Memorandum on Grants to Individuals: Number Three.New York, 1940	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 6
Dollard, Charles; Memorandum on Grants to Individuals: Number Four.New York, 1941	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 7
Dollard, Charles; Memorandum on Grants to Individuals: Number Five.New York, 1942	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 8
Dollard, Charles; Memorandum on Grants to Individuals: Number Six.New York, 1943	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 9
Miller, Durand R. and Clerk, Record;In and off the Record: Informal Notes on Corporation History.New York, 1941	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 10
Carnegie Corporation of New York; Basic Facts About Carnegie Corporation of New York and Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching .New York, 1952	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 11
Carnegie Corporation of New YorkStatements of Carnegie Corporation of New York submitted to Special Committee to Investigate Tax Exempt Foundations.New York, 1954	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 12
	,	

Spearman, Robert; Stevens, Hugh; A Step Towards Equal Justice: Programs to Increase Black Lawyers in the South 1969-1973.New York: CCNY, 1985	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 14
Carnegie Commission on Higher EducationThe Nature and Origins of the Carnegie Commission on Higher Education.New York, 1972	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 15
Pifer, Alan; The Higher Education of Blacks in the United States.New York, 1973	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 16
Pifer, Alan; Speaking Out: Reflections on 30 Years of Foundation Work.Washington, D.C.: Council on Foundations, 1984	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 17
Carnegie Corporation of New YorkAndrew Carnegie Sesquicentenary Gathering.New York, 1987	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 18
Carnegie Corporation of New York; The Carnegie: Trusts and Institutions. New York: CCNY	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 19
Carnegie Corporation of New York; The Carnegie: Trusts and Institutions - Revised.New York: CCNY, 1987	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 19
Carnegie Corporation of New York; Carnegie Corporation of New York: Charter, Constitution and Bylaws. New York, 1982	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 20
Carnegie Corporation of New York; Carnegie Corporation of New York: Charter, Constitution and Bylaws. New York, 1988	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 20
Carnegie Corporation of New York;General Information.New York, 1987	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 20
Carnegie Corporation of New York;General Information.New York, 1988	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 20
Carnegie Corporation of New York;General Information.New York, 1995	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 20
Carnegie Corporation of New York;General Information.New York, 1997	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 20
Carnegie Corporation of New York;General Information.New York, 1999	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 20
Carnegie Corporation of New York;Information Pamphlet.New York, 2003	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 20
Carnegie Corporation of New York;Information Pamphlet.New York, 2004	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 20
Carnegie Corporation of New York; Carnegie Corporation of New York: Program Guidelines. New York, 1998	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 20
Carnegie Corporation of New York; Carnegie Corporation of New York: Program Guidelines (Revised). New York, 1998	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 20

Carnegie Corporation of New York; Current and Former Trustees Contact Information; Committees on the Board; Meeting Dates; Senior Staff.New York, 1999	box VIII.A.2 12	folder 20
Husen, Torsten; Tuijnman, Altbert; Halls, William D.;Schooling in Modern European Society: A Report of the Academia Europaea.New York: CCNY, 1994	box VIII.A.2 13	folder 2
Gregorian, Vartan; Higher Education's Accomplishments and Challenges.New York: CCNY, 2002	box VIII.A.2 13	folder 11
Subseries VIII.A.3 Miscellany, 1889-1967		
Physical Description: 13 boxes, bound volumes		
Hendrick, Burton J.; No 14. Andrew Carnegie - The Benefactions of Andrew Carnegie. New York, 1935	box VIII.A.3	folder 7
No.1. Library - Report on the Policy of Donations to Free Public Libraries: Johnson., 1916	box VIII.A.3	folder 13
No 2. Library - Proposed Program in Library Service., 1925	box VIII.A.3	folder 14
No 7. Music [Study] Material - Colleges., 1937	box VIII.A.3	folder 16
No 7. Music [Study] Material - Colleges., 1937	box VIII.A.3 1	folder 17
No 7. Music [Study] Material - Colleges., 1938	box VIII.A.3 1	folder 18
No 7. Music [Study] Material - Colleges., 1939	box VIII.A.3 1	folder 19
No 7. Music [Study] Material - Colleges., 1940	box VIII.A.3 1	folder 20
No 7. Music [Study] Material - Colleges., 1943	box VIII.A.3	folder 21
Gore, James H.; No 10. Corporation - A Report to Carnegie Corporation of New York on the Results of Assistance Given to Churches in the Purchase of Organs., 1916	box VIII.A.3 1	folder 22
No 10. Corporation - Statements to Carnegie Corp. By Related Carnegie Agencies., 1916	box VIII.A.3 1	folder 23
No 10. Corporation - Summary of Grants., 1918	box VIII.A.3	folder 24
Lee; No 11. Corporation - Investment History., 1943	box VIII.A.3	folder 1
Carnegie Commission on Educational Television Public television a program for action: the report and recommendations of the Carnegie Commission on Educational Television: Harper & Row. New York, 1967	volume 1	

No.1. Library - Advisory Group on College Libraries: summary of recommendations and list of grants., 1932	volume 44
No.1. Library - In Aid of College Libraries: Bishop., 1918	volume 44
No.1. Library - Libraries in Canada: Commission of Enquiry., 1933	volume 44
No.1. Library - List of Library Building Appropriations., 1918	volume 44
No.1. Library - Memorandum Concerning Library Schools., 1918	volume 44
No.1. Library - Notes on the Erection of Library Bildings., 1915	volume 44
No.1. Library - The Libraries of Bermuda, Bahamas, British West Indies, British Guiana, British Honduras, Puerto Rico, & American Virgin Islands: Savage., 1934	volume 44
No 2. Library - Advisory Group on College Libraries: Bishop., 1931	volume 45
Williamson; No 2. Library - Andrew Carnegie: His Contribution to the Public Library Movement ., 1920	volume 45
Keppel; No 2. Library - Carnegie Tradition in Relation to American Library Association., 1926	volume 45
No 2. Library - College and University Library Problems: Works., 1927	volume 45
Shaw; No 2. Library - Compilation of "A list of books for college libraries"., 1931	volume 45
No 2. Library - Fellowship Grants, Education for Librarianship., 1930-1931	volume 45
No 2. Library - Fellowship Grants, Education for Librarianship., 1931-1932	volume 45
No 2. Library - Report on Louisiana Library Demonstration., 1925-1930	volume 45
No 2. Library - Scholarship Grants, Education for Librarianship., 1929-1930	volume 45
Williamson; No 2. Library - Training for Library Service., 1923	volume 45
No 3. [College] Library.	
Bishop; No 3. [College] Library - Carnegie Corporation and College Libraries., 1929-1938	volume 5 folder 8
Barcus; No 3. [College] Library - Carnegie Study of Libraries of Technological Colleges., 1942	volume 46
No 3. [College] Library - College Library Standards., 1932	volume 46

Munn; No 3. [College] Library - Conditions and Trends in Education for Librarianship., 1936	volume 46	
No 3. [College] Library - Library Conference., 1941	volume 46	
Wilson; No 3. [College] Library - The Emergence of the College Library., 1931	volume 46	
Barcus; No 4. Library - Carnegie Corporation and College Libraries., 1938-1943	volume 5	folder 9
Miller; No 4. Library - Carnegie Grants for Library Buildings., 1890-1917 (1943)	volume 47	
No 4. Library - Education for Librarianship., 1943	volume 47	
Lancour; No 4. Library - Issues in Library Education., 1949	volume 47	
No 5. Library & Organ.		
No 5. Library & Organ - Application and Record Blanks (Library, Organ, College, General).	volume 48	
Bertram; No 5. Library & Organ - Form Letters.	volume 48	
No 5. Library & Organ - List of Library Buildings., 1913	volume 48	
No 5. Library & Organ - Notes and Plans.	volume 48	
Robinson; No 6. Art, Music, Museums - Behavior of the Museum Visitor., 1928	volume 49	
Arnold; No 6. Art, Music, Museums - First Five Years of the Arts Program., 1941	volume 49	
Anderson; No 6. Art, Music, Museums - Memorandum on the Use of Art and Music Study Material., 1941	volume 49	
No 6. Art, Music, Museums - Number 9: Preliminary Memorandum on the Place of the Arts in American Life., 1924	volume 49	
Savage; No 6. Art, Music, Museums - On Art Education., 1929	volume 49	
No 6. Art, Music, Museums - Report of the Advisory Group on Museum Education., 1932	volume 49	
Hiss and Fansler; No 6. Art, Music, Museums - Research in Fine Arts., 1934	volume 49	
No 6. Art, Music, Museums - Section on the Arts: Report of Recent Social Changes., 1931	volume 49	
Fansler, Roberta M.; No 6. Art, Music, Museums - Suggestions for Using Fine Arts Set for Secondary Schools: reprint from Catalogue of the Fine Arts Set for Secondary Schools. Revised Edition: CCNY. New York, 1936	volume 49	

No 6. Art, Music, Museums - The Carnegie Art Reference Set (brouchure).	volume 49
No 7. Music [Study] Material - Colleges., 1941	volume 50
No 7. Music [Study] Material - Secondary Schools., January 1937	volume 50
No 7. Music [Study] Material - Secondary Schools., 1937	volume 50
Keppel, Frederick; No 8. Adult Education - Education for Adults., 1926	volume 51
No 8. Adult Education - Series II: Adult Education: Number 14: Preliminary Memorandum, for Limited Distribution., 1925	volume 51
No 8. Adult Education - Series II: Adult Education: Number 15: Digest of Proceedings of National Conference on Adult Education. Cleveland, Ohio, 1925	volume 51
No 8. Adult Education - Series II: Adult Education: Number 18: Digest of Proceedings of Regional Conference on Adult Education. New York, 1926`	volume 51
No 8. Adult Education - Series II: Adult Education: Number 20: Digest of Proceedings of National Conference on Adult Education and First Meeting of American Association for Adult Education. Chicago, Illinois, 1926	volume 51
Suzzallo, Henry; No 8. Adult Education - The Use of Leisure., 1930	volume 51
Agreement-Corporation-TIAA, No 10. Corporation - Professor's Annuities., 1929	volume 53
Furst, Clyde; No 10. Corporation - Endowments & Foundations & Twentieth Century Philanthropy., 1929	volume 53
No 10. Corporation - Fields of Activity Open to Corporation., 1916	volume 53
No 10. Corporation - Memorandum as to Institute of Economics., 1922	volume 53
Root and Clark; No 10. Corporation - Opinion on the Titles, Rights and Privileges of the Organizations Founded in Pittsburgh by Andrew Carnegie, Rendered to Carnegie Corporation of New York., November 17, 1919	volume 53
Keppel, Frederick Paul; No 10. Corporation - Opportunities & Dangers of Educational Foundation., 1925	volume 53
Hale, George Ellery; No 10. Corporation - Plan for National Research Council., 1918	volume 53

Keppel, Frederick Paul; No 10. Corporation - Preparation in Chinese and Japanese as Foreign Language Equipment., 1930	volume 53
Keppel, Frederick Paul; No 10. Corporation - The Architect & His Opportunity – A Layman's View., 1929	volume 53
No 10. Corporation - Unusual Letters., 1937	volume 53
Keppel, Frederick Paul; No 11. Corporation - American Philanthropy and the Advancement of Learning., 1934	volume 54
No 11. Corporation - Educational Foundations., 1926	volume 54
No 11. Corporation - Extract from Gospel of Wealth: Edison Experiment., 1914 (1931)	volume 54
Miller; No 11. Corporation - In and Off the Record., 1941	volume 54
Lester; No 11. Corporation - In Recognition of Services Rendered., 1944	volume 54
Keppel, Frederick Paul; Philanthropy and Learning with Other Papers. New York: Columbia University Press, 1936	volume 54A
No 11. Corporation - Invitation to the Dinner for the Twentieth Anniversary of the Founding of the Corporation., 1931	volume 54
No 11. Corporation - Menu, Keppel Dinner., 1937	volume 54
No 11. Corporation - Reports of Progress under Various Grants., 1923-1924	volume 54
Keppel, Frederick Paul; No 11. Corporation - Responsibility of Endowments in the Promotion of Knowledge., 1937	volume 54
No 11. Corporation - Summary of contents of Previous Reports., 1928	volume 54
Spencer; No 11. Corporation - Technical Colleges of South Africa., 1937	volume 54
No 11. Corporation - The First Twenty Years of Carnegie Corporation., 1931	volume 54
No 11. Corporation - The Investment Problem of the Corporation., 1923	volume 54
No 12. Africa -Report of the President and the Secretary as to an Educational Program in Africa . New York, 1927	volume 55
Milton J. Ferguson ; No 12. Africa-Memorandum: Libraries in the Union of South Africa, Rhodesia, and Kenya Colony. New York, 1929	volume 55

S.A. Pitt; No 12. Africa-Memorandum: Libraries in the Union of South Africa, Rhodesia and Kenya Colony. New York, 1929	volume 55
Kenyon L. Butterfield; No 12. Africa- Report of Kenyon L. Butterfield on Rural Conditions and Sociological Problems in South Africa. New York, 1929	volume 55
Professor Robert Herndon Fife; No 12. Africa- Report of Professor Robert Herndon Fife on Tendencies in Education in East and South Africa with Particular Reference to Language Questions. New York, 1932	volume 55
Barmouw; No 13. Africa - Language and Race Problems in South Africa., 1934	volume 56
Spencer; No 13. Africa - Technical Education in Australia and New Zealand., 1939	volume 56
Davis; No 13. Africa - The Jeanes Visiting Teachers., 1936	volume 56
Carnegie; No 14. Andrew Carnegie - A Rectorial Address., 1905	volume 57
No 14. Andrew Carnegie - Andrew Carnegie: 1835-1919.	volume 57
Lechartier; No 14. Andrew Carnegie - Andrew Carnegie L'Homme et L'Oeuvre., 1925	volume 57
Ormiston; No 14. Andrew Carnegie - Andrew Carnegie., 1936	volume 57
Pritchett, Henry S.; No 14. Andrew Carnegie - Andrew Carnegie., 1915	volume 57
Carnegie, Andrew No 14. Andrew Carnegie - How I Served My apprenticeship as a Businessman., 1896	volume 57
Carnegie, Andrew No 14. Andrew Carnegie - How to Win Fortune.	volume 57
No 14. Andrew Carnegie - Memorial Service for Andrew Carnegie., 1919	volume 57
Carnegie, Andrew No 14. Andrew Carnegie - Presentation of the Carnegie Institute., 1895	volume 57
Smith; No 14. Andrew Carnegie - The British Benefaction of Andrew Carnegie., 1936	volume 57
Carnegie, Andrew No 14. Andrew Carnegie - The Palace of Peace., 1913	volume 57
Carnegie, Andrew No 14. Andrew Carnegie - The Scotch-American., 1891	volume 57
Carnegie, Andrew No 14. Andrew Carnegie - United States Commission on Industrial Relations., 1915	volume 57

Carnegie, Andrew No 14. Andrew Carnegie - Wealth and Its Uses., 1895	volume 57	
Pritchett, Henry S.; No 11. The Investment Problem of the Corporation - Confidential Memorandum for the Trustees. New York, 1923	box VIII.A.3 13	folder 3
Reverand Stokes, Anson Phelps No 12. Africa-Report of Rev. Anson Phelps Stokes on Education, Native Welfare, and Race Relations in East and South Africa. New York, 1934	box VIII.A.3 13	folder 4
Keppel, Frederick; No 11. Corporation - Informal Report of the President on Visit to Southern British Dominions. New York, 1935	box VIII.A.3 13	folder 5
Wheeler, Joseph; No 4. Library - Progress and Problems in Education for Librarianship. New York: CCNY, 1946	box VIII.A.3 13	folder 6
Carnegie, Andrew No 14. Andrew Carnegie - The Gospel of Wealth. New York, 1889	box VIII.A.3 13	folder 7
Subseries VIII.A.4 Review Series, 1930-1968		
Physical Description: 2 boxes, 5 bound volumes		
Scope and Contents		
General summaries on the activities of various areas in which the Carnegie Corporation provided suppport.		
No 1. The Out-Patient Dispensary and Diagnostic Clinic, Johns Hopkins University Hospital, 1930	box VIII.A.4	folder 2
No 2. Revolving Publication Funds, 1930	box VIII.A.4	folder 3
No 3. Grants in Music, 1931	box VIII.A.4	folder 4
No 4. Research in Biological and Physical Sciences, 1932	box VIII.A.4	folder 5
No 5. Summary of Grants in Education during the period January 1, 1913 to December 31, 1931 (Carnegie Corporation of New York), 1932	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 6
No 6. Grants in Adult Education, 1932	box VIII.A.4	folder 7
No 7. The Food Research Institute of Stanford University, 1932	box VIII.A.4	folder 8
No 8. Carnegie Institute of Pittsburgh, 1932	box VIII.A.4	folder 9

No 9. The New York Academy of Medicine, 1932

	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 10
No 10. Fifty-Two RecipientsOne Hundred Million Dollars, 1933	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 11
No 11. The Special Fund, 1933	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 12
No 12. Review of Grants to Colleges & Universities in the US: 1911-1932 (Lester, Robert M.), 1933	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 13
No 13. Review of grants to Carnegie Endowment for International Peace: 1911 - 1933 (Lester, Robert M.), 1933	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 14
No 14. Grants in the Arts, 1993	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 15
No 15. The Maritime Provinces of Canada, and Newfoundland, 1934	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 16
No 16. Carnegie Institution of Washington, 1934	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 17
No 17. Visitors, Grants-in-Aid, Scholarships, Etc., 1921-1934	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 18
No 18. Review of Grants for Professors' Pensions, Insurance and Annuities (Lester, Robert M.), 1935	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 19
No 19. Library Interests, 1935	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 20
No 20. The British Dominions and Colonies, 1935	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 21
No 21. The Church Peace Union, 1936	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 22
No 22. The Corporation: A Digest of Its Financial Record, 1936	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 23
No 23. Scholarly Publication Grants, 1937	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 24
No 24. Arts Teaching Equipment, 1937	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 25
No 25. The Development of Junior College Libraries (Lester, Robert M.), 1937	box VIII.A.4 2	folder 26
No 26. Visitors' Grants and Grants-in-Aid, 1934-1937	box VIII.A.4	folder 27
No 27. The Corporation and The Jeanes Teacher, 1938	box VIII.A.4	folder 1
Ni- 20 Th- I 1:-: 11 1 II:- INI1- 1020		

No 28. The Individual and His Work, 1938

	box VIII.A.4 3	folder 2
Carnegie Commission of Investigation of the Poor White Question in South Africa: The Poor White Problem in South Africa, 1932	volume Volumes 2 - 6	
No 29. The Corporation and Operating Agencies, 1939	box VIII.A.4	folder 3
No 30. The Corporation and Its Review of Grants, 1940	box VIII.A.4	folder 4
No 31. The Corporation and Its Counsel, 1940	box VIII.A.4	folder 5
No 32. Music Study Material (Lester, Robert M.), 1941	box VIII.A.4	folder 6
No 33. A Thirty Year Catalog of Grants, 1911-1941 (Lester, Robert M.), (1942)	box VIII.A.4	folder 7
No 34. Home Trust Company (Lester, Robert M.), 1943	box VIII.A.4	folder 8
No 35. The Corporation and the Promotion of Science (Lester, Robert M.), 1944	box VIII.A.4	folder 9
No 36. Ten Year Catalog of Grants: 1941-1951 (Lester, Robert M.), 1951	box VIII.A.4	folder 10
No 37. Carnegie Corporation Library Program, 1911-1961 (1963)	box VIII.A.4	folder 11
No 38. Commonwealth Program Travel Grants, 1947-1962 (1963)	box VIII.A.4	folder 12
No 39. Commonwealth Program (Stackpole, Stephen), 1911-1961 (1963)	box VIII.A.4	folder 13
No 40. Program in the Arts, 1911-1967 (1968)	box VIII.A.4	folder 14
Subseries VIII.A.5 Travel Reports, 1942-1952		
Physical Description: 2 boxes		
Dollard, Charles; Trips to Canada, 1942	box VIII.A.5	
Gardner, John; Report of Visit to New Zealand and Australia, July 13-August 10, 1952	box VIII.A.5	
Keppel, F.P.; Canada, October 28–November 2, 1940.	box VIII.A.5	
Shepardson, Whitney H.; Log of Visit to South Africa, 1948	box VIII.A.5	
Shepardson, Whitney H.; Record of Trip to India, October-November 1951	box VIII.A.5 4	

Shepardson, Whitney H.; Visit to Nigeria and Gold Coast, July-August 1950	box VIII.A.5 4
Shepardson, Whitney H.; Log of Visit to Australia-New Zealand, 1947	box VIII.A.5 4
Stackpole, S. H.; Trip to Western Canada, 1950	box VIII.A.5 5
ubseries VIII.A.6 Task Forces, 1988-1999	5

<u>Physical Description</u>: 1 box, bound volumes

Scope and Contents

Publications arising from larger Carnegie initiatives.

Scope and Contents

See Series IV for grant files on particular special initiatives.

Carnegie Counsel on Adolescent Development; Years of Promise, 1996	volume 42F
Carnegie Counsel on Adolescent Development; A Matter of Time, 1992	volume 42G
Carnegie Counsel on Adolescent Development; Starting Points, 1994	volume 42H
Carnegie Counsel on Adolescent Development; Great Transitions, 1996	volume 42I
Carnegie Counsel on Adolescent Development; Turning Points, 1989	volume 42J
Hechinger, Fred M.; Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development; Fateful choices: healthy youth for the 21st century, 1992	volume 39
Carnegie Commission on Preventing Deadly Conflict; Preventing deadly conflict: final report with executive summary, 1997	volume 7
Joulwan, George A.; Shoemaker, Christopher C.; Carnegie Commission on Preventing Deadly Conflict; Civilian-Military Cooperation in the Prevention of Deadly Conflict: Implementing Agreements in Bosnia and Beyond, 1998	volume 7A
Laurance, Edward J.; Carnegie Commission on Preventing Deadly Conflict; Light Weapons and Intrastate Conflict: Early Warning Factors and Preventive Action, 1998	volume 7B
Kennedy, Donald; Carnegie Commission on Preventing Deadly Conflict; Environmental Quality and Regional Conflict, 1998-12-01	volume 7C

	Commission on Preventing sionalism in War Reporting, 1998	volume 7D	
Commission on Prevent	, Francisco R.; Carnegie ing Deadly Conflict; Preventing he World Bank Have a Role, 1998	volume 7E	
Deadly Conflict; Improv	gie Commission on Preventing ving National Capacity to nergencies: The US Experience,	volume 7F	
Resolution: A report fo	Preventive Defense, and Conflict two conferences at Stanford chley Foundation, Oct. 1999	volume 7G	
Deadly Conflict; Preven	Commission on Preventing Iting Genocide: How the Early re Succeeded in Rwanda, 1998	volume 7H	
Deadly Conflict: Strates	vetlana (ed); Carnegie ing Deadly Conflict; Preventing gies and Institutions. Proceedings w, Russian Federation, 1998	volume 7I	
	Commission on Preventing gie Commission on Preventing ss Report, 1995	volume 7J	
	Commission on Preventing gie Commission on Preventing Progress Report, 1995	volume 70	
Deadly Conflict; Promo	gie Commission on Preventing ting Democracy in the 1990s: , Issues and Imperatives, 1995	volume 7K	
Deadly Conflict; Sharpe	ie Commission on Preventing ening International Sanctions: e for the United Nations, 1996	volume 7L	
Preventing Deadly Con	Carnegie Commission on flict; When Diplomacy is Not tinational Military Interventions,	volume 7M	
Deadly Conflict; Carnes	Commission on Preventing gie Commission on Preventing l Progress Report, 1996	volume 7N	
Deadly Conflict; Pathfir	gie Commission on Preventing nders for peace: a report neral on the role of special sonal envoys, 1997	volume 27	
	ie Commission on Preventing n Rights, Humanitarian Action Conflict, 1998	volume 7P	

Allison, Graham; Owada, Hisashi; The Responsibilities of Democracies in Preventing Deadly Conflict, 1999	volume 7Q
Hamburg, David A.; ; Preventing Contemporary Intergroup Violence and Education for Confilct Resolution, Dec. 1999	volume 7R
Annan, Kofi; Towards a Culture of Prevention, Dec. 1999	volume 7S
George, Alexander L; Holl, Jane E.; Warning-Response Problem and Missed Opportunities in Preventive Diplomacy, 1997	volume 7T
Comprehensive Disclosure of Fissionable Materials: A suggested Initiatives, 1995	volume 7U
Boutros-Ghali, Boutros; Bush, George; Carter, Jimmy; Gorbachev, Mikhail; Tutu, Desmong; Essays on Leadership, Dec. 1998	volume 7V
House No Longer Divided: Progress and Prospects in South Africa, 1997	volume 7W
Gowling, Nick; Media Coverage: Help of Hindrance in Conflict Prevention, 1997	volume 7X
Wilkinson, M. James; Moving Beyond Conflict Prevention to Reconsilitation: Tackling Greek-Turkish Hostility, 1999	volume 7Y
Nunn, Sam; U.S Russian - NIS Cooperation to Prevent Deadly Conflict, Dec. 1999	volume 7Z
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government; Task Force on Environment and Energy; E3: organizing for environment, energy, and the economy in the Executive Branch of the U.S. government: The Commission, 1993	volume 22
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government; Enabling the future: linking science and technology to societal goals: a report of the CCSTG, 1992	volume 8
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government; Environmental research and development: strengthening the federal infrastructure, 1992	volume 9
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government; Task Force on Nongovernmental Organizations in Science and Technology; Facing toward governments: nongovernmental organizations and scientific and technical advice, 1993	volume 25
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government; Task Force on K-12 Mathematics and	volume 24

government in the reform of K-12 math and science education, 1993

education, 1993	
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government.; International environmental research and assessment: proposals for better organization and decision making, 1992	volume 10
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government.; New Thinking and American Defense Technology., 1993	volume 11
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government.; Partnerships for global development: the clearing horizon, 1992	volume 12
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government.; Risk and the environment: improving regulatory decision making, 1993	volume 13
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government.; Science & technology and the president, 1993	volume 19
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government.; Science and technology agenda for the nation: recommendations for the president and Congress, 1992	volume 14
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government.; Science and technology in judicial decision making: creating opportunities and meeting challenges, 1993	volume 23
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and GovernmentTask Force on Judicial and Regulatory Decision Making.; Science and technology in U.S. International Affairs, 1992	volume 21
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government.; Science, technology, and Congress: analysis and advice from the congressional support agencies, 1993	volume 15
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government.; Science, technology, and Congress: expert advice and the decision-making process, 1991	volume 16
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government.; Science, technology, and Congress: organizational and procedural reforms, 1994	volume 17
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government.; Science, technology, and government for a changing world: the concluding report of the CCSTG, 1993	volume 18
Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government.; Science, technology, and the states in America's third century, 1992	volume 20

Carnegie Commission on Science Technology, and Government.; Technology and economic performance: organizing the executive branch for a stronger national technology base., 1993	volume 26	
Carnegie Corporation of New York; Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development, 1988	box VIII.A.6 13	
Carnegie Counsel on Adolescent Development; Years of Promise: Executive Summary, 1996	box VIII.A.6 13	
Hechinger, Fred M.; Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development; Fateful choices: healthy youth for the 21st century / executive summary, 1992	box VIII.A.6 13	
Subseries VIII.A.7 Periodic Publications, 1953-2010		
Physical Description: 2 boxes plus volumes		
Scope and Contents		
Includes Carnegie Reporter		
Hechinger, Fred M.; Adolescent Health: Safeguarding a Generation at Risk [Carnegie Occasional Papers], 1992	box VIII.A.7	folder 8
Califano, Joseph A. Jr.; Business and Adolescent Health: How to Succeed by Really Trying [Carnegie Occasional Papers], 1992	box VIII.A.7 13	folder 9
Gardner, John W.; American Renewal [Carnegie Occasional Papers:], 1994	box VIII.A.7 13	folder 10
Butler Case for Comprehensive Upgrading of American Education [Carnegie Occasional Papers], 1989		
Marshall/Rapoport Education Crisis and the Future of Our Economy [Carnegie Occasional Papers], 1989		
Califano Radical Surgery: What's Next for America's Health Care [Carnegie Occasional Papers], 1995		
Gardner Reinventing Community [Carnegie Occasional Papers], 1993		
Angle, Martha Behavioral Sciences and the Prevention of Nuclear War [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1984	box VIII.A.7 14	
Hayden, Trudy Funders of Precollege Education in Mathematics, Science and Technology [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1985	box VIII.A.7 14	
Cunningham, Michael Meeting of Grantees in Science Partnerships [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1988	box VIII.A.7 14	
Poinsett, Alex; Young Black Males in Jeopardy: Risk Factors and Intervention Strategies [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1988	box VIII.A.7 14	

Cunningham, Michael Middle Grades Life Sciences Initiative: Second Advisory Board Meeting [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1987	box VIII.A.7 14
Kitchen, Helen / Clough, Michael Policies of Major Democratic Nations toward the Republic of South Africa [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1989	box VIII.A.7 14
West, Anne Prevention of Injury in Childhood [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1985	box VIII.A.7 14
Brown, Gloria Primm Role of the Black Church in Addressing the Problems of Children and Youth [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1984	box VIII.A.7 14
Angle, Martha Strengthening Democratic Institutions [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1988	box VIII.A.7 14
Carnegie Corporation of New York Television and Its Potential for Children / Telecommunications and Education [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1984-1985	box VIII.A.7 14
Kaminer, Wendy Urban School Principals [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1985	box VIII.A.7 14
Shore, Rima Current State of High School Reform [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1995	box VIII.A.7 15
Shore, Rima Family Support and Parent Education: Opportunities for Scaling Up [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1994	box VIII.A.7 15
Copple, Carol Quality Matters: Improving the Professional Development of the Early Childhood Work [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1990	box VIII.A.7 15
Poinsett, Alex; Role of Sports in Youth Development [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1996	box VIII.A.7 15
Copple, Carol Starting RIGHT: Reforming Education in the Early Grades (PreK through Grade 3) [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1992	box VIII.A.7 15
Smith, Susan Strategies to Reduce Urban Poverty: Integrating Human Development & Economic Opport. [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1993	box VIII.A.7 15
Herskovits, Jean Towards Sustainable Peace and Stability in Southern Africa [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1993	box VIII.A.7 15
Beschel, Robert P. Western Proposals for Assistance to Poland and Hungary [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1989	box VIII.A.7 15
Wolpe, Howard American Policies Toward Africa: The Building of Constituencies [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1995	box VIII.A.7 15
Newsline, 1989-1994	

	box VIII.A.7 16	folder 1
Newsline, 1995-1997	box VIII.A.7 16	folder 2
Discretionary News, 1992-1995	box VIII.A.7 16	folder 3
Brawarsky, Sandee Carnegie Corporation's Youth Intergroup Relations Initiative [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1997	box VIII.A.7 16	
Barker, Carol Education for International Understanding and Global Competence [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 2000	box VIII.A.7 16	
Klot, Jennifer New Directions for Africa: Trends in Economic Development, Governance, and Knowledge Use [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1997	box VIII.A.7 16	
Ballentine, Karen Russia, the Caucasus, Central Asia, and Ukraine [Carnegie Meeting Papers], 1997	box VIII.A.7 16	
Barker, Carol Liberal Arts Education for a Global Society [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2000	box VIII.A.7 17	
Marton, Betty A.; Revitalizing African Libraries: The Challenge of a Quite Crisis [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2000	box VIII.A.7 17	
Baldwin, Joyce Creating a New Vision of the Urban High School [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2001	box VIII.A.7 17	
Rosenberg, Alan Defining the Debate on Controlling Biological Weapons [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2001	box VIII.A.7 17	
Grosso de Leon, Anne Higher Education's Challenge: New Teacher Education Models for a New Century [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2001	box VIII.A.7 17	
Farris, Anne Democracy's Movement: Moving from Crisis to Positive Change [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2001	box VIII.A.7 17	
Afridi, Sam Muslims in America: Identity, Diversity & the Challenge of Understanding [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2001	box VIII.A.7 17	
Grosso de Leon, Anne The Urban High School's Challenge: Ensuring Literacy for Every Child [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2002	box VIII.A.7 17	
Connell, Christopher Homeland Defense and Democratic Liberties: An American Balance in Danger? [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2002	box VIII.A.7 17	
Hinds, Michael D. Teaching as a Clinical Profession: A New Challenge for Education [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2002	box VIII.A.7 17	

Callahan, David The Enduring Ethnic Challenge: Self Determination and Ethnic Conflict in the 21st Century [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2002	box VIII.A.7 17
Byrne Fields, Alison The Youth Challenge: Participating in Democracy [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2003	box VIII.A.7 17
Hood, Lucy Immigrant Students, Urban High Schools: The Challenge Continues [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2003	box VIII.A.7 17
Rosenburg, Barry The Weaponization of Space: Divided Viewpoints, Uncertain Directions [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2004	box VIII.A.7 17
Hood, Lucy High School Students At Risk: the Challenge of Dropouts and Pushouts [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2004	box VIII.A.7 17
Herz, Barbara University-Level Education for Women in the Developing World: Questions for Public Policy [Carnegie Challenge Papers], 2005	box VIII.A.7 17
Carnegie Results [Carnegie Results], 2003-2005	box VIII.A.7 17
Electoral Reform: Charting the Course to Voter Engagement [Carnegie Review], Fall 2009	box VIII.A.7 17
Strengthening Scholarship and Research in the Former Soviet Union [Carnegie Review], 2010	box VIII.A.7 17
Crafting Strategies to Control Biological Weapons [Carnegie Review], 2010	box VIII.A.7 17
Strengthening U.S. Democracy through Campaign Finance Reform [Carnegie Review], 2010	box VIII.A.7 17
Vol. I/No. 1: Russian Higher Education [Carnegie Reporter], Summer 2000	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. I/No. 2: Africa Goes Online [Carnegie Reporter], Spring 2001	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. I/No. 3: Census [Carnegie Reporter], Fall 2001	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. I/No. 4: Beyond September 11th [Carnegie Reporter], Spring 2002	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. II/No. 1: Moving Beyond Storybooks [Carnegie Reporter], Fall 2002	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. II/No. 1: Moving Beyond Storybooks SCHOLARS edition [Carnegie Reporter], Fall 2002	box VIII.A.7 18
Balkan Tragedy [Carnegie Quarterly], 1996-W	volume 29A
Heading Off a New Nuclear Nightmare [Carnegie Quarterly], 1996-SPS	volume 29A

Stalin & The Bomb: The View from Inside the Kremlin [Carnegie Quarterly], 1995-SP	volume 29A
Toward a Common Destiny [Carnegie Quarterly], 1995-W	volume 29A
Your Body, Your Life: Human Biology for the Middle Grades [Carnegie Quarterly], 1995-SF	volume 29A
Cooperative Engagement: The New Imperative of International Security [Carnegie Quarterly], 1994-S	volume 29A
Our Babies, Our Future [Carnegie Quarterly], 1994-SP	volume 29A
Saving Youth from Violence [Carnegie Quarterly], 1994-W	volume 29A
A Program for Reducing the Nuclear Danger [Carnegie Quarterly], 1993-SF	volume 29A
Making Pregnancy and Childbearing Safer for Women in West Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1993-W	volume 29A
Turning Points Revisited: A New Deal for Adolescents [Carnegie Quarterly], 1993-SP	volume 29A
Adolescent Health: A Generation at Risk [Carnegie Quarterly], 1992-F	volume 29A
Fate of Nuclear Weapons in the Former Soviet Union [Carnegie Quarterly], 1992-WSP	volume 29A
Making America Drug Free: A New Vision of What Works and The Politics of Knowledge [Carnegie Quarterly], 1992-S	volume 29A
Promoting Binational Cooperation to Improve Health [Carnegie Quarterly], 1991-FW	volume 29
Ensuring Minorities' Success in Mathematics, Engineering, and Science: The MESA Prog. [Carnegie Quarterly], 1990-SF	volume 29
Adolescence: Path to a Productive Life or a Diminished Future [Carnegie Quarterly], 1990-WSP	volume 29
American Foreign Policy: Coping With a Diffusion of Power [Carnegie Quarterly], 1989-W	volume 29
Certifying and Rewarding Teaching Excellence: The National Board for Professional Teach [Carnegie Quarterly], 1989-SP	volume 29
Avoiding Nuclear War: Lessons for the Future of US- Soviet Relations [Carnegie Quarterly], 1989-SF	volume 29
Black Churches: Can They Strengthen the Black Family? [Carnegie Quarterly], 1988-FW	volume 29
Bringing Children Out of the Shadows [Carnegie Quarterly], 1988-SP	volume 29
D F01	

Uprooting Poverty: The South African Challenge [Carnegie Quarterly], 1988-SF	volume 29
Managing a Delicate Balance: Arms Control and the Strategic Defense Initiative [Carnegie Quarterly], 1987- W	volume 29
Start Where the People Are: The African Medical and Research Foundation (AMREF) [Carnegie Quarterly], 1987-SP	volume 29
Reviving Federal Activism in the 1990's [Carnegie Quarterly], 1987-S	volume 29
The Urban School Principal: The Rocky Road to Instructional Leadership [Carnegie Quarterly], 1986-W	volume 29
South Africa: The Cordoned Heart [Carnegie Quarterly], 1986-SP	volume 29
Adolescent Pregnancy: Testing Prevention Strategies [Carnegie Quarterly], 1986-SF	volume 29
Reducing the Risk of Nuclear War: What Can Scholars Do? [Carnegie Quarterly], 1985-SP	volume 29
From Drill Sergeant to Intellectual Assistant: Computers in the Schools [Carnegie Quarterly], 1985-SF	volume 29
Renegotiating Society's Contract with the Public Schools: National Commission on Second [Carnegie Quarterly], 1985-W	volume 29
Education in Zimbabwe: The Struggle Between Opportunity and Resources [Carnegie Quarterly], 1984-S	volume 29
Pursuing Justice in an Unjust Society: The Centre for Applied Legal Studies in South Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1981-WSP	volume 29
The Family as a Public Issue: Many Causes with Many Votaries; Building a Bridge from [Carnegie Quarterly], 1980-F	volume 29
Applied Ethics: A Strategy for Fostering Professional Responsibility [Carnegie Quarterly], 1980-SP	volume 29
Joining Church and Community Activism: The Child and Family Justice Project [Carnegie Quarterly], 1980-W	volume 29
An Impossible Dream? The Child Research Development Research Units of Kenya & Nigeria [Carnegie Quarterly], 1979-F	volume 29
The Cumulative Impact of Many Small Injustices; Teaching and Learning the Art [Carnegie Quarterly], 1979-SP	volume 29

Building Concepts Through Verbal Interaction: The Key to Future Success in School? [Carnegie Quarterly], 1979-W	volume 29
Para Un Nuevo Dia En La Educacion: The Chicano Education Project [Carnegie Quarterly], 1978-F	volume 29
"No Person in the United States Shall, on the Basis of Sex, be Excluded" [Carnegie Quarterly], 1978-S	volume 29
Busing: The Issue That Will Not Go Away; The 1960s: Reflections on Undergraduate Reform [Carnegie Quarterly], 1978-SP	volume 29
Training for Educational Leadership: The Navajo School Administrators Program [Carnegie Quarterly], 1978-W	volume 29
All Our Children: The American Family Under Pressure; Putting Children First [Carnegie Quarterly], 1977-F	volume 29
Review the Review System: A Project to Help Vets with "Bad Paper" [Carnegie Quarterly], 1977-S	volume 29
Making Television Better for Children: The Challenge to ACT [Carnegie Quarterly], 1977-SP	volume 29
Time-Shortening: An Idea Whose Time Has Come - And Gone? [Carnegie Quarterly], 1977-W	volume 29
Here To Stay: American Families in the Twentieth Century [Carnegie Quarterly], 1976-F	volume 29
The Youth Project: Translating Idealism Into Action; Good Daycare [Carnegie Quarterly], 1976-S	volume 29
What Does the Child's World Look Like?; Accent on Learning [Carnegie Quarterly], 1976-SP	volume 29
Revenue Sharing: Report from the Grass Roots [Carnegie Quarterly], 1976-W	volume 29
There's More Than One Way to Earn a College Degree [Carnegie Quarterly], 1975-F	volume 29
Coming to the Defense of Children; Breaking a Path in Indian Law [Carnegie Quarterly], 1975-S	volume 29
Education in Africa: What Goals Come First? [Carnegie Quarterly], 1975-W	volume 29
Racism and Sexism and Children's Books [Carnegie Quarterly], 1974-F	volume 29
Political Woman: Public Role and Personal Challenges [Carnegie Quarterly], 1974-S	volume 29
Seeking a Future: How a Computer Can Help Students Make Career Choices [Carnegie Quarterly], 1974-SP	volume 29

Making the Legal System Work: How Black Students Become Lawyers in the South [Carnegie Quarterly], 1974-W	volume 29
Education for "New" Students: How It's Done in Vermont [Carnegie Quarterly], 1973-F	volume 29
Today's GI Bill: Does Anyone Care?; Growing Up Competent [Carnegie Quarterly], 1973-S	volume 29
Education Indian-style: A Happy School at Rough Rock [Carnegie Quarterly], 1973-WSP	volume 29
Inequality in America: A Problem Too Vast for the Schools to Overcome? [Carnegie Quarterly], 1972-F	volume 29
The Somewhat Sorry State of Welfare: The Complexities We Have Always with Us [Carnegie Quarterly], 1971-W	volume 29
The World of Whitetown: Neglected Blue-Collar Communities [Carnegie Quarterly], 1970-F	volume 29
"Extreme Remedies Are Very Appropriate for Extreme Diseases" [Carnegie Quarterly], 1970-SP	volume 29
The Doctor of Arts: A High Degree of Teaching Competence; The Future Doctor [Carnegie Quarterly], 1970-WSP	volume 28
Race, Money, Militancy: New Issues Confront the School Boards [Carnegie Quarterly], 1969-F	volume 28
The Insatiable Demand for More; Education in Africa; From AAA to ATEA [Carnegie Quarterly], 1969-S	volume 28
Give It Back to the Indians: Education On Reservation and Off [Carnegie Quarterly], 1969-SP	volume 28
Whether (and When) Little Children Should Be Helped to Learn [Carnegie Quarterly], 1969-W	volume 28
Where Failures Make the Grade; Two Schools for Dropouts [Carnegie Quarterly], 1968-F	volume 28
The Politics of Innovation: The Education Act; Noncensus Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1968-S	volume 28
The Benevolent Despotism of Academia; The Six Million Invisible Americans [Carnegie Quarterly], 1968-SP	volume 28
Who's Responsible: Teacher or Learner?; Putting Computers in their Places [Carnegie Quarterly], 1968- W	volume 28
Learning to Read: The Great Confusion [Carnegie Quarterly], 1967-S	volume 28
Our Not So Private Lives: Surveillance and Freedom [Carnegie Quarterly], 1967-SP	volume 28

The Public Be Served: Television for All Tastes; Two for Teaching [Carnegie Quarterly], 1967-W The Rich Get Richer & the Poor Get Poorer Schools [Carnegie Quarterly], 1966-F The Advancement School for Boys Who Could Do Better [Carnegie Quarterly], 1966-S The Gross Educational Product: How Much Are Students Learning? [Carnegie Quarterly], 1966-SP The Invisible Thread: A University's Reputation; Adults as Students [Carnegie Quarterly], 1966-W Thinking About Thinking with Brain and Computer; The Return of the Natives [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-F "This Odyssey of Fascination and Excitement" [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-S Catholic Education in the United States; Accreditation in Teacher Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-SP Strengthening the American Academic Community [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-W November is the Cruelest Month [Carnegie Quarterly], volume 28 1964-F The Unequal Border; Canadian Studies in American Universities [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-S Any Nation's Biggest Business; Reading for an Age of Change [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-S The Governor's School; The Saturday School; volume 28 Employment and Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W Volume 28 Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F The World Role of American Universities; Education in International Affairs [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S	
[Carnegie Quarterly], 1966-F The Advancement School for Boys Who Could Do Better [Carnegie Quarterly], 1966-S The Gross Educational Product: How Much Are Students Learning? [Carnegie Quarterly], 1966-SP The Invisible Thread: A University's Reputation; Adults as Students [Carnegie Quarterly], 1966-W Thinking About Thinking with Brain and Computer; The Return of the Natives [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-F "This Odyssey of Fascination and Excitement" [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-S Catholic Education in the United States; Accreditation in Teacher Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-SP Strengthening the American Academic Community [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-W November is the Cruelest Month [Carnegie Quarterly], volume 28 [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-S Any Nation's Biggest Business; Reading for an Age of Change [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-SP The Governor's School; The Saturday School; employment and Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W Volume 28 Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in Volume 28	,
[Carnegie Quarterly], 1966-S The Gross Educational Product: How Much Are Students Learning? [Carnegie Quarterly], 1966-SP The Invisible Thread: A University's Reputation; Adults as Students [Carnegie Quarterly], 1966-W Thinking About Thinking with Brain and Computer; The Return of the Natives [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-F "This Odyssey of Fascination and Excitement" [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-S Catholic Education in the United States; Accreditation in Teacher Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-SP Strengthening the American Academic Community [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-W November is the Cruelest Month [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-F The Unequal Border; Canadian Studies in American Universities [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-S Any Nation's Biggest Business; Reading for an Age of Change [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-SP The Governor's School; The Saturday School; Employment and Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-W The Citizen and Public Education; Conant and Public Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W Volume 28 Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F Volume 28 Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in Volume 28	
The Invisible Thread: A University's Reputation; Adults as Students [Carnegie Quarterly], 1966-W Thinking About Thinking with Brain and Computer; The Return of the Natives [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-F "This Odyssey of Fascination and Excitement" [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-S Catholic Education in the United States; Accreditation in Teacher Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-SP Strengthening the American Academic Community [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-W November is the Cruelest Month [Carnegie Quarterly], volume 28 1964-F The Unequal Border; Canadian Studies in American Universities [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-S Any Nation's Biggest Business; Reading for an Age of Change [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-SP The Governor's School; The Saturday School; Employment and Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W volume 28 28 28 28 28 28 28 28 28 28 28 28 28	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
as Students [Carnegie Quarterly], 1966-W Thinking About Thinking with Brain and Computer; The Return of the Natives [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-F "This Odyssey of Fascination and Excitement" [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-S Catholic Education in the United States; Accreditation in Teacher Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-SP Strengthening the American Academic Community [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-W November is the Cruelest Month [Carnegie Quarterly], volume 28 1964-F The Unequal Border; Canadian Studies in American Universities [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-S Any Nation's Biggest Business; Reading for an Age of Change [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-SP The Governor's School; The Saturday School; Employment and Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in volume 28	
Return of the Natives [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-F "This Odyssey of Fascination and Excitement" [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-S Catholic Education in the United States; Accreditation in Teacher Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-SP Strengthening the American Academic Community [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-W November is the Cruelest Month [Carnegie Quarterly], volume 28 [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-F The Unequal Border; Canadian Studies in American Universities [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-S Any Nation's Biggest Business; Reading for an Age of Change [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-SP The Governor's School; The Saturday School; wolume 28 [Employment and Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W volume 28 [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W volume 28 [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Education How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F The World Role of American Universities; Education in volume 28 volume 28	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
Excitement" [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-S Catholic Education in the United States; Accreditation in Teacher Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-SP Strengthening the American Academic Community [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-W November is the Cruelest Month [Carnegie Quarterly], volume 28 1964-F The Unequal Border; Canadian Studies in American Universities [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-S Any Nation's Biggest Business; Reading for an Age of Change [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-SP The Governor's School; The Saturday School; volume 28 Employment and Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-W The Citizen and Public Education; Conant and Public Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W volume 28 Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F volume 28 Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in volume 28	
Teacher Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-SP Strengthening the American Academic Community [Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-W November is the Cruelest Month [Carnegie Quarterly], volume 28 1964-F The Unequal Border; Canadian Studies in American Universities [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-S Any Nation's Biggest Business; Reading for an Age of Change [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-SP The Governor's School; The Saturday School; Employment and Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-W The Citizen and Public Education; Conant and Public Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W volume 28 Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F volume 28 Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in	To the state of th
[Carnegie Quarterly], 1965-W November is the Cruelest Month [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-F The Unequal Border; Canadian Studies in American Universities [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-S Any Nation's Biggest Business; Reading for an Age of Change [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-SP The Governor's School; The Saturday School; volume 28 Employment and Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-W The Citizen and Public Education; Conant and Public Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W Volume 28 Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F Volume 28 Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in volume 28	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
The Unequal Border; Canadian Studies in American Universities [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-S Any Nation's Biggest Business; Reading for an Age of Change [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-SP The Governor's School; The Saturday School; Employment and Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-W The Citizen and Public Education; Conant and Public Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W volume 28 Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F volume 28 Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in volume 28	0
Universities [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-S Any Nation's Biggest Business; Reading for an Age of Change [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-SP The Governor's School; The Saturday School; volume 28 Employment and Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-W The Citizen and Public Education; Conant and Public Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W Volume 28 Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Volume 28 Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in volume 28	s the Cruelest Month [Carnegie Quarterly], volume 28
Change [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-SP The Governor's School; The Saturday School; Employment and Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-W The Citizen and Public Education; Conant and Public Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W Volume 28 Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F Volume 28 Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in Volume 28	,
Employment and Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1964-W The Citizen and Public Education; Conant and Public Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in volume 28	00 0 0 0
Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-F Our Public Servants; Access to Higher Education; How Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W volume 28 Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F volume 28 Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Volume 28 Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in volume 28	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Human Beings Behave [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-S Staffing African Universities; Training Teachers for Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W volume 28 Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F volume 28 Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, volume 28 Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in volume 28	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-SP Education and Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W volume 28 Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F volume 28 Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, volume 28 Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in volume 28	0
Back To School [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F volume 28 Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in volume 28	
Learning How to Read; Ideas, Form, Flavor, Mechanics, Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in volume 28	nd Politics [Carnegie Quarterly], 1963-W volume 28
Wording [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-S The World Role of American Universities; Education in volume 28	nool [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-F volume 28
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
"Note it in a book." [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-W volume 28	book." [Carnegie Quarterly], 1962-W volume 28

Not from Teaching But From Questioning [Carnegie Quarterly], 1961-F	volume 28
Creativity [Carnegie Quarterly], 1961-SP	volume 28
"Tis Time He Should Begin to Read" [Carnegie Quarterly], 1961-SP	volume 28
Young Americans Abroad; Investment in Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1961-W	volume 28
Transferring the Presidency; Graduate Education in the United States [Carnegie Quarterly], 1960-F	volume 28
University in the Sun; Teachers for the Children; Information for the Adults [Carnegie Quarterly], 1960-S	volume 28
Variations on Three Themes; The Oversees Americans; Man With an Idea [Carnegie Quarterly], 1960-SP	volume 28
Are Graduate Schools Slighting a Major Function? [Carnegie Quarterly], 1960-W	volume 28
Education for Business; Technicians Needed: Where to Get Them? [Carnegie Quarterly], 1959-F	volume 28
Emphasis on Excellence [Carnegie Quarterly], 1959-S	volume 28
What Carnegie Corporation Is [Carnegie Quarterly], 1959-SP	volume 28
The Arts of the United States [Carnegie Quarterly], 1959-W	volume 28
Forging a New Sword [Carnegie Quarterly], 1958-F	volume 28
Africa; The West and Africa; Carnegie Grants in Nigeria/ South Africa/Rhodesia/Uganda [Carnegie Quarterly], 1958-S	volume 28
Can Our High Schools Do the Job?; Teaching Math in the Twentieth Century [Carnegie Quarterly], 1958-SP	volume 28
A Land of Contrasts; "Nothing Human is Alien" [Carnegie Quarterly], 1957-W	volume 28
Imagination $+ x = Learning$ [Carnegie Quarterly], 1957-F	volume 28
Democracy's Growing Edge; Paths of Liberty; Man With an Idea [Carnegie Quarterly], 1957-S	volume 28
The School and the Sword; Aiding the Liberal Arts [Carnegie Quarterly], 1957-SP	volume 28
Patterns in Diversity; Public Action on a Public Crisis [Carnegie Quarterly], 1957-W	volume 28
A Lawyer Looks at Suez; The Forty-Seventh State [Carnegie Quarterly], 1956-F	volume 28

The White Frontier; The Corporation and the Commonwealth [Carnegie Quarterly], 1956-S	volume 28
"Capable and Sensible Men"; The Search for Liberal Education [Carnegie Quarterly], 1956-SP	volume 28
A National Weakness; Commentary; Mathematics in Crisis [Carnegie Quarterly], 1956-W	volume 28
The Values Students Live By; Exploring Religious Beliefs; Prexy Goes to College [Carnegie Quarterly], 1955-F	volume 28
Wanted: Teachers and Scholars; The Search for Talent [Carnegie Quarterly], 1955-S	volume 28
The Foreign Student in America; It Began in Africa [Carnegie Quarterly], 1955-SP	volume 28
Education of an Engineer; Soviet Science: Unfathomed Threat [Carnegie Quarterly], 1955-W	volume 28
How Much Do We Know About Russia? [Carnegie Quarterly], 1954-F	volume 28
The Sight of Sound; What is the Use of a Newborn Child? [Carnegie Quarterly], 1954-S	volume 28
Who Knows America?; Taking America's Measure; A Study In Change [Carnegie Quarterly], 1954-SP	volume 28
Southern Highlands Experiment; Philanthropy in Action; A Voter's Choice [Carnegie Quarterly], 1954-W	volume 28
Building a Science of Human Behavior; The Life of a Grant [Carnegie Quarterly], 1953-F	volume 28
Research Helps to Enliven Teaching; New Print for Complex Languages [Carnegie Quarterly], 1953-S	volume 28
Pre-College Programs Receive Grants; Financial Summary [Carnegie Quarterly], 1953-SP	volume 28
Nationwide Expansion Under Way on Woodrow Wilson Fellows Plan [Carnegie Quarterly], 1953-W	volume 28
Vol. II/No. 2 New Americans [Carnegie Reporter], Spring 2003	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. II/No. 3: Islam and Feminism [Carnegie Reporter], Fall 2003	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. II/No. 4: The History of South Africa [Carnegie Reporter], Spring 2004	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. III/No. 1: What Are Foundations For? [Carnegie Reporter], Fall 2004	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. III/No. 2: Abandoning the News [Carnegie Reporter], Spring 2005	box VIII.A.7 18

Vol. III/No. 3: Track II Diplomacy: Averting Disaster? [Carnegie Reporter], Fall 2005	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. III/No. 4: Eurasia: A New World Order? [Carnegie Reporter], Spring 2006	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. IV/No. 1: Nuclear Doomsday: Is the Clock Still Ticking [Carnegie Reporter], Fall 2006	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. IV/No. 2: Educating Immigrant Students [Carnegie Reporter], Spring 2007	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. IV/No. 3: Afghanistan at the Tipping Point [Carnegie Reporter], Fall 2007	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. IV/No. 4: African American Philanthropy on the Rise [Carnegie Reporter], Spring 2008	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. V/No. 1: Immigration/ The Reform Movement Rebuilds [Carnegie Reporter], Fall 2008	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. V/No. 2: Will Knowledge Survive [Carnegie Reporter], Spring 2009	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. V/No. 3 [Carnegie Reporter], Fall 2009	box VIII.A.7 18
Vol. I/No. 1: Russian Higher Education [Carnegie Results], Summer 2000	box VIII.A.7 17
Vol. I/No. 2: Africa Goes Online [Carnegie Results], Spring 2001	box VIII.A.7 17
Vol. I/No. 3: Census [Carnegie Results], Fall 2001	box VIII.A.7 17
Vol. I/No. 4: Beyond September 11th [Carnegie Results], Spring 2002	box VIII.A.7 17
Vol. II/No. 1: Moving Beyond Storybooks [Carnegie Results], Fall 2002	box VIII.A.7 17
Vol. II/No. 1: Moving Beyond Storybooks SCHOLARS edition [Carnegie Results], Fall 2002	box VIII.A.7 17
Vol. II/No. 2 New Americans [Carnegie Results], Spring 2003	box VIII.A.7 17
Vol. II/No. 3: Islam and Feminism [Carnegie Results], Fall 2003	box VIII.A.7 17
Vol. II/No. 4: The History of South Africa [Carnegie Results], Spring 2004	box VIII.A.7 17
Vol. III/No. 1: What Are Foundations For? [Carnegie Results], Fall 2004	box VIII.A.7 17

tle/Description	Instances	
Bobinski, George S.; Carnegie Libraries: Their Current and Future Status, The Results of a Survey., 1991	box VIII.B 5	folder 2
The Ceremonies attending the opening of the Washington DC Public Library Building: . Doubleday, Page & Company, New York	box VIII.B 5	folder 3
Stevenson, William M.; Carnegie and his libraries. Republished from Presbyterian Banner., Aug 10, 1899	box VIII.B 5	folder 4
Van Slyck, Abigail A.; The Utmost Amount of Effectiv [sic] Accomodation: Andrew Carnegie and the Reform of the American Library	box VIII.B 5	folder 6
Townshend, Nancy; Alberta's Art of the Thirties.	box VIII.B 5	folder 7
Beckman, Langmead, and Black; The Best Gift: A Record of the Carnegie Libraries in Ontario.	volume 68	
Bobinski, George S.; Carnegie Libraries Chicago: ALA, 1969	volume 69	
Buxton, William J. and Charles Acland; American Philanthropy and Canadian Libraries: The Politics of Knowledge and Information. GSLIS and CRCCII, McGill, 1998	volume 70	
Coetzee, P.C. ; Die Carnegie-Biblioteeksending Van 1928 . [South African Library Conference], 1975	volume 71	
Koch, T. W.; A Book of Carnegie Libraries., 1917	volume 72	
Koch, T. W.; Portfolio of Carnegie Libraries., 1907	volume 73	
Learned, William S.; The American Public Library and the Diffusion of Knowledge: HBC. New York, 1925	volume 74	
Peters, M.A.; The Contribution of the Carnegie Non-European Library Service, Transvaal, to the Development of Library Services for Africans in South Africa: An Historical and Evaluative Study [Dissertation, Department of Librarianship, University of Cape Town]., 1975	volume 75	
Radford, Neil A.; RThe Carnegie Corporation and the Development of American College Libraries, 1928-1941: A Dissertation Submitted to the Faculty of the Graduate Library School [University of Chicago]., 1972	volume 76	
Van Slyck, Abigail A.; Free to All: Carnegie Libraries and American Culture, 1890-1920: University of Chicago Press. Chicago, Illinois, 1995	volume 77	
Watson and Henry Associates for City of Atlantic City; Historic Structure Report: Carnegie Library . Atlantic City, New Jersey, 1996	volume 78	

Issues in Library Education: Report of the Conference on Library Education. Princeton, New Jersey: Princeton University, 1948	volume 78A
Carman, H.J. et al.; Appreciations of F. P. Keppel: Columbia University Press. New York, 1951	volume 79
Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; A manual of the public benefactions of Andrew Carnegie: CEIP. New York, 1919	volume 80
Lagemann, Ellen Condliffe; The Politics of Knowledge: Wesleyan University Press. Middletown, Connecticut, 1989	volume 81
Jessup, Philip C.; Elihu Root. New York: Dodd, Mead & Co., 1938	volume 82 - 83
Gregorian, Vartan; The Road to Home: My Life and Times. New York: Simon and Schuster, 2003	volume 84
Flexner, Abraham; Henry S. Pritchett: A Biography. New York: Columbia University Press, 1943	volume 85
Golden, William T. (ed); Science and Technology Advice to the President, Congress and Judiciary. Pergamon Press, 1988	volume 86
Keppel, Frederick Paul; The Foundation. New York: Macmillan, 1930	volume 87
Kuczynski, R.R., Royal Institute of International Affairs; Demographic Survey of the British Colonial Empire, Vol 1: West Africa. London: Oxford University, 1948	volume 88
Kuczynski, R.R., Royal Institute of International Affairs; Demographic Survey of the British Colonial Empire, Vol. III: West Indian and American Territories. London: Oxford University, 1953	volume 89
Mansergh, Nicholas; Royal Institute of International Affairs; Documents and Speeches on British Commonwealth Affairs 1931-52. London: Oxford University, 1953	volume 90
Mansergh, Nicholas; Royal Institute of International Affairs; Problems of External Policy 1931-1939. London: Oxford University, 1952	volume 91
Mansergh, Nicholas; Royal Institute of International Affairs; Problems of Economic Policy 1918-1939, part I. London: Oxford University, 1940	volume 92
Mansergh, Nicholas; Royal Institute of International Affairs; Problems of Wartime Cooperation and Post-War Change 1939-1952. London: Oxford University, 1958	volume 93
McLauren, Walter W.; Corey, Albert B.; Trotter, Reginald G. (ed), Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; St. Laurence University, Queen's University; Conference	volume 94
D F00	

damegie dorporation of fivew 1	on records 107 77 00
on Canadian-American Affairs: St. Lawrence University, Proceedings. Ginn & Co., 1935	
McLauren, Walter W.; Corey, Albert B.; Trotter, Reginald G. (ed), Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; St. Laurence University, Queen's University; Conference on Canadian-American Affairs: Queen's University, Proceedings. Ginn & Co., 1937	volume 95
McLauren, Walter W.; Corey, Albert B.; Trotter, Reginald G. (ed), Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; St. Laurence University, Queen's University; Conference on Canadian-American Affairs: St. Lawrence University, Proceedings. Ginn & Co., 1939	volume 96
Corey, Albert B.; Trotter, Reginald G. (ed); Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; St. Laurence University, Queen's University; Conference on Canadian- American Affairs: Queen's University, Proceedings. Ginn & Co., 1941	volume 97
Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; University of Maine; Educational Problems in Canadian-American Relations: University of Maine, Conference Proceedings.	volume 98
Burt, A.L., Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; The United States, Great Britain and British North America from the Revolution to the Establishment of Peace after the War of 1812., 1940	volume 99
Corey, Albert B.; Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; The Crisis of 1830-1842 in Canadian-American Relations., 1941	volume 100
Lanctot, Gustave; Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; Les canadiens français et leurs voisins du sud., 1941	volume 101
Landon, Fred; Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; Western Ontario and the American Frontier., 1941	volume 102
Angus, H.F.; F.W. Howay; W.N. Sage; Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; British Columbia and the United States., 1942	volume 103
Pritchett, John Perry; Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; The Red River Valley 1811-1849: A Regional Study., 1942	volume 104
Tansill, Charles Callan; Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; Canadian American Relations, 1875-1911,, 1943	volume 105
Coats, R.H.; Maclean, M.C.; Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; The American Born in Canada: A Statistical Interpretation., 1943	volume 106
Truesdell, Leon E.; Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; The Canadian Born in the United States., 1943	volume 107

Brebner, John Bartlet; Carnegie Endowment for International Peace; North Atlantic Triangle: The Interplay of Canada,The United States and Great Britain., 1945	volume 108
Fielding, Lynn; Kerr, Nancy; Rosier, Paul; The 90% Reading Goal. Kennewick, Washington: New Foundation Press, 2001	volume 42C
Meredith, Martin; Rosenberg, Tina; Coming to Terms. New York: CCNY Public Affairs, 1999	volume 42D
Hamburg, David A.; Today's children: creating a future for a generation in crisis. New York: Times Books, 1994	volume 38

Subseries VIII.C. Grant Books, 1910-2000

Physical Description: 89 boxes

Conditions Governing Access:

Conditions Governing Access

This subseries is located off-site. You will need to request this material from the Rare Book and Manuscript Library at least two business days in advance to use the collection in the Rare Book and Manuscript Library reading room.

Title/Description	Instances
"The Changing World of Correspondence Study" (International Readings); Author/Editor: Edited by Ossian Mackenzie and Edward L. Christensen; The Pennsylvania State University Press, 1971	box VIII.C 1
"Women in Australia", Norman MacKenzie; The Griffin Press, Adelaide, 1962	box VIII.C 1
"Newfoundland Economic, Diplomatic, and Strategic Studies", Edited by R. A. MacKay; Oxford University Press, 1946	box VIII.C 1
"Schools for Strategy: Education and Research in National Security Affairs", Gene M. Lyons and Louis Morton; Frederick A. Praeger, Inc., 1965	box VIII.C 1
"Education and Military Leadership: A Study of the ROTC", Gene M. Lyons and John W. Masland; Princeton University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 1
"Interdisciplinary Team Research Methods and Problems", Margaret Barron Luszki; New York University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 1
"Teaching Machines and Programmed Learning: A Source Book", Edited by A. A. Lumsdaine and Robert Glaser; National Education Association of the United States , 1960	box VIII.C 1
"The Struggle for Social Security :1900-1935", Roy Lubove; Harvard University Press, 1968	box VIII.C 1
"The Professional Altruist: The Emergence of Social Work as a Career, 1880-1930", Roy Lubove; Harvard University Press, 1965	box VIII.C 1

"Social Systems: Essays on Their Persistence and Change", Charles P. Loomis; D. Van Nostrand Company, 1960	box VIII.C 1
"Modern Social Theory", Charles P. Loomis and Zona K. Loomis; D. Van Nostrand Company, 1961	box VIII.C 1
"Modern Investment Management and the Prudent Man Rule", Bevis Longstreth; Oxford University Press, 1986	box VIII.C 1
"Conversations in a Negro American Dialect", Transcribed and Edited by Bengt Loman; Center for Applied Linguistics, 1967	box VIII.C 1
"The State of the Nations: Constraints on Development in Independent Africa", Edited by Michael F. Lofchie; University of California Press, 1971	box VIII.C 1
"Reform in Sung China: Wang An-Shih (1021-1086) and His New Policies", James T. C. Liu; Harvard University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 1
"Union Leadership Training: A Handbook of Tools & Techniques", A. A. Liveright; Harper & Brothers, 1951	box VIII.C 1
"Nations in Alliance: The Limits of Interdependence", George Liska; The Johns Hopkins Press, 1962	box VIII.C 1
"Elites in Latin America", Edited by Seymour Martin Lipset and Aldo Solari; Oxford University Press, 1967	box VIII.C 1
"Student Politics", Edited by Seymour Martin Lipset; Basic Books, Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 2
"Evolution and Man's Progress", Hudson Hoagland and Ralph W. Burhoe; Columbia University Press, 1962	box VIII.C 2
"Introduction to the Civilization of India / South Asia: An Introductory Bibliography", Prepared and Edited by Maureen L. P. Patterson and Ronald B. Inden; The University of Chicago Press, 1962	box VIII.C 2
"The Education of Teachers", G. K. Hodenfield and T. M. Stinnett; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1961	box VIII.C 2
"Introduction to Islamic Civilization: Course Syllabus and Selected Readings (Volume 3)", Marshall G. S. Hodgson; The University of Chicago Press, Spring 1959	box VIII.C 2
"Introduction to the Civilization of India: Emergence of India and Pakistan into the Modern World", University of Chicago, College; The University of Chicago Press, March 1957	box VIII.C 2
"Who Should Go To College: A Staff Study for the Commission on Financing Higher Education", Byron S. Hollinshead; Columbia University Press, 1952	box VIII.C 2
"The Development and Scope of Higher Education in	box VIII.C 2

Financing Higher Education", Richard Hofstadter and C. DeWitt Hardy; Columbia University Press, 1952	
"American Higher Education: A Documentary History, Volume One", Richard Hofstadter and Wilson Smith; The University of Chicago Press, 1961	box VIII.C 2
"American Higher Education: A Documentary History, Volume Two", Richard Hofstadter and Wilson Smith; The University of Chicago Press, 1961	box VIII.C 2
"Introduction to Islamic Civilization: Course Syllabus and Selected Readings, Volume 1", Marshall G. S. Hodgson; The University of Chicago Press, September 1958	box VIII.C 2
"Civil Procedure in France: Columbia University School of Law Project on International Procedure", Peter Herzog (with the collaboration of Martha Weser); Martinus Nijhoff (the Hague, the Netherlands), 1967	box VIII.C 2
"The Incompatible Allies: German-Soviet Relations 1918-1941", Gustav Hilger and Alfred G. Meyer (*SIGNED BY BOTH); The MacMillan Company, 1953	box VIII.C 2
"The Teacher and the Computer", B. L. Hicks and S. Hunka; W. B. Saunders Company, 1972	box VIII.C 2
"Man-Made Culture", Frank Ernest Hill; George Grady Press, NY, 1938	box VIII.C 2
"Educating for Health", Frank Ernest Hill; George Grady Press, NY, 1939	box VIII.C 2
"Radio's Listening Groups", Frank Ernest Hill and W. E. Williams; Columbia University Press, 1941	box VIII.C 2
"Listen and Learn", Frank Ernest Hill; George Grady Press, NY, 1937	box VIII.C 2
"Training for the Job", Frank Ernest Hill; George Grady Press, NY, 1940	box VIII.C 2
"Research in Fine Arts in the Colleges and Universities of the United States", Priscilla Hiss and Roberta Fansler; Carnegie Corporation New York, 1934	box VIII.C 2
"Development Projects Observed", Albert O. Hirschman; The Brookings Institution, 1967	box VIII.C 2
"Covenant: The History of a Biblical Idea", Delbert R. Hillers; The Johns Hopkins Press, 1969	box VIII.C 3
"Why Forums?", Mary L. Fly (American Association for Adult Education); George Grady Press, 1937	box VIII.C 3
"Women in Two Worlds", Mary L. Ely and Eve Chappell; George Grady Press, 1938	box VIII.C 3
"The Chinese City Between Two Worlds", Edited by Mark Elvin and G. William Skinner; Stanford University Press, 1974	box VIII.C 3

"Internal War", Edited by Harry Eckstein; The Free Press of Glencoe, 1964	box VIII.C 3
"Professors as Teachers", Kenneth E. Eble ; Jossey-Bass, Inc., Publishers, 1972	box VIII.C 3
"Career Development of the Effective College Teacher", Kenneth E. Eble; American Association of University Professors, 1971	box VIII.C 3
"Modern France: Problems of the Third and Fourth Republics", Edward Mead Earle; Princeton University Press, 1951	box VIII.C 3
"The West African Commonwealth", C. W. Newbury; Cambridge University Press, London, 1964	box VIII.C 3
"The Transfer of Institutions", Edited by William B. Hamilton; Cambridge University Press, London, 1964	box VIII.C 3
"Tradition, Values, and Socio-Economic Development", Edited by Ralph Braibanti and Joseph J. Spengler; Cambridge University Press, London, 1961	box VIII.C 3
"South Africa: Economic and Political Aspects", Hector Menteith Robertson; Cambridge University Press, London, 1957	box VIII.C 3
"Adult Education in Action", Edited by Mary L. Ely; George Grady Press, New York, 1936	box VIII.C 3
"Report of the Investigation of Engineering Education 1923-1929 (Vol. 1)", F. L. Bishop; Lancaster Press, Inc., Lancaster, PA, 1930	box VIII.C 3
"Seven Questions about the Profession of Librarianship", Edited by Philip H. Ennis and Howard W. Winger; The University of Chicago Press, October 1961	box VIII.C 3
"Report of the Investigation of Engineering Education 1923-1929 (Vol. 2)", F. L. Bishop; Lancaster Press, Inc., Lancaster, PA, 1934	box VIII.C 3
"The Soviet Industrialization Debate, 1924-1928", Alexander Erlich; Harvard University Press, 1960	box VIII.C 3
"Modern Learning Theory: A Critical Analysis of Five Examples", Estes, Koch, MacCorquodale, Meehl, Mueller Jr., Schoenfeld, Verplanck; Appleton-Century-Crofts, Inc., 1954	box VIII.C 3
"How Russia is Ruled", Merle Fainsod; Harvard University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 3
"Political Unification: A Comparative Study of Leaders and Forces", Amitai Etzioni; Holt, Rinehart and Winston, Inc., 1965	box VIII.C 4
"Correspondence Schools, Lyceums, Chautauquas", John S. Noffsinger; The MacMillan Company, 1926	box VIII.C 4

"The Ministry in Historical Perspectives", Edited by H. Richard Niebuhr and Daniel D. Williams; Harper & Brothers, 1956	box VIII.C 4
"The Advancement of Theological Education", H. Richard Niebuhr, Daniel Day Williams, James M. Gustafson; Harper & Brothers, 1957	box VIII.C 4
"The Purpose of the Church and its Ministry", H. Richard Niebuhr; Harper & Brothers, 1956	box VIII.C 4
"Participation in America: Political Democracy and Social Equality", Sydney Verba and Norman H. Nie; Harper & Row, Publishers, Inc., 1972	box VIII.C 4
"The War for the Union: War Becomes Revolution 1862-1863", Allan Nevins; Charles Scribner's Sons, 1960	box VIII.C 4
"The War for the Union: The Improvised War 1861-1862", Allan Nevins; Charles Scribner's Sons, 1959	box VIII.C 4
"The South African Frontier: Economic Influences, 1652-1836", S. Daniel Neumark; Stanford University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 4
"Migrants, Urban Poverty, and Instability in Developing Nations", Joan M. Nelson; Center for International Affairs, Harvard University, September 1969	box VIII.C 4
"Economic Change in Rural India: Land Tenure and Reform in Uttar Pradesh, 1800-1955", Walter C. Neale; Yale University, 1962	box VIII.C 4
"NATO: The Entangling Alliance", Robert Endicott Osgood; The University of Chicago Press, 1962	box VIII.C 4
"Contracting for Atoms", Harold Orlans; The Brookings Institution, 1967	box VIII.C 4
"Microanalysis of Socioeconomic Systems: A Simulation Study", Guy H. Orcutt, Marin Greenberger, John Korbel, Alice M. Rivlin; Harper & Row, Publishers, 1961	box VIII.C 4
"Research in the Humanistic and Social Sciences", Frederick Austin Ogg; The Century Co., 1928	box VIII.C 4
"Technology and the Changing Family", W. F. Ogburn and M. F. Nimkoff; The Riverside Press, Cambridge (Houghton Mifflin Company), 1955	box VIII.C 4
"Sociology", W. F. Ogburn and M. F. Nimkoff; The Riverside Press, Cambridge, 1958	box VIII.C 4
"American Sociology: The Story of Sociology in the United States Through 1950", Howard W. Odum; Longmans, Green and Co., 1951	box VIII.C 4
"The Edge of Freedom: A Report on Neutralism and New Forces in Subsaharan Africa and Eastern Europe", John B. Oakes; Harper & Brothers, Publishers, 1961	box VIII.C 4

"International Regionalism: Readings", Jospeh S. Nye, Jr.; Little, Brown and Company (Inc.), 1968	box VIII.C 4
"Guardians of the Arsenal: The New Politics of Nuclear Strategy", Jane E. Nolan; Basic Books, Inc., Publishers, 1989	box VIII.C 5
"Experience and Environment: Major Influences on the Development of the Young Child", Burton L. White and Jean Carew Watts; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1973	box VIII.C 5
"Social and Psychological Factors Affecting Fertility (X)", Ronald Freedman and P. K. Whelpton; Milbank Memorial Fund, July 1950	box VIII.C 5
"Social and Psychological Factors Affecting Fertility (Volume Three)", Edited by P. K. Whelpton and Clyde V. Kiser; Milbank Memorial Fund, 1952	box VIII.C 5
"Social and Psychological Factors Affecting Fertility (Volume Five)", Edited by P. K. Whelpton and Clyde V. Kiser; Milbank Memorial Fund, 1958	box VIII.C 5
"The Third Child: A Study in the Prediction of Fertility", Charles F. Westoff, Robert G. Potter, Jr., Phlip C. Sagi; Princeton University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 5
"Training for Library Service: A Report Prepared For The CCNY", Charles C. Williamson; The Merrymount Press, 1923	box VIII.C 5
"Privacy and Freedom", Alan F. Weston; McClelland & Stewart Ltd. (Canada), H. Wolff (NY), 1967	box VIII.C 5
"A General Service List of English Words with Semantic Frequencies and a Supplementary Word-List for the Writing of Popular Science and Technology", Compiled and Edited by Michael West; Longmans, Green and Co., 1953	box VIII.C 5
"Family Growth in Metropolitan America", Charles F. Westoff, Robert G. Potter, Jr., Philip Sagi, Elliot G. Mishler; Princeton University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 5
"Early Chinese Literature", Burton Watson; Columbia University Press, 1962	box VIII.C 5
"The Emergent American Society: Volume 1 – Large-Scale Organizations", W. Lloyd Warner, Darab B. Unwalla, and John H. Trimm; Yale University Press, 1967	box VIII.C 5
"Records of the Grand Historian of China: Translated from the Shih Chi of Ssu-Ma Ch'ien (V2)", Burton Watson; Columbia University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 5
"Records of the Grand Historian of China: Translated from the Shih Chi of Ssu-Ma Ch'ien (V1)", Burton Watson; Columbia University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 5

"Technical Assistance in Public Administration Overseas: The Case for Development Administration", Edward W. Weidner; The Interstate Printers and Publishers, Inc., 1964	box VIII.C 5
"Selections from a Sung Dynasty Poet – SU TUNG-P'O", Translated by Burton Watson; Columbia University Press, 1965	box VIII.C 5
"Sport: A Philosophic Inquiry", Paul Weiss; Southern Illinois University Press, 1969	box VIII.C 5
"The World Role of Universities", Edward W. Weidner; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1962	box VIII.C 5
"Political Protest in the Congo: The Parti Solidaire Africain During the Independence Struggle", Herbert Weiss; Princeton University Press, 1967	box VIII.C 6
"Encounter Groups: First Fact", Morton A. Lieberman, Irvin D. Yalom, Matthew B. Miles; Basic Books, Inc., Publishers, 1973	box VIII.C 6
"Peasant Rebellion & Communist Revolution in Asia", Edited by John Wilson Lewis; Stanford University Press, 1974	box VIII.C 6
"Report from Iron Mountain: On the Possibility and Desirability of Peace", Leonard C. Lewin; The Dial Press, Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 6
"Art Education in the City of New York: A Guidance Study", Florence N. Levy; George Grady Press, 1938	box VIII.C 6
"Ethnocentrism: Theories of Conflict, Ethnic Attitudes, and Group Behavior", Robert A. LeVine and Donald T. Cambell; John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1972	box VIII.C 6
"Dreams and Deeds: Achievement Motivation in Nigeria", Robert A. LeVine; University of Chicago Press, 1966	box VIII.C 6
"The Arms Debate and the Third World: Have We Learned from Vietnam?", Robert A. Levine; The RAND Corporation, 1987	box VIII.C 6
"Community Control of Schools", Edited by Henry M. Levin; The Brookings Institution, 1970	box VIII.C 6
"Proceedings of the Conference on Creole Language Studies (Creole Language Studies II)", Edited by R. B. Le Page; St. Martin's Press, Inc., 1961	box VIII.C 6
"Jamaican Creole (Creole Language Studies I)", R. B. Le Page and David de Camp; St. Martin's Press, Inc., 1960	box VIII.C 6
"The Stirling County Study of Psychiatric Disorder & Sociocultural Environment Volume I – My Name Is Legion: Foundations for a Theory of Man in Relation to Culture", Alexander H. Leighton; Basic Books, Inc., 1959	box VIII.C 6

"Explorations in Social Psychiatry", Edited by Alexander H. Leighton, John A. Clausen, and Robert N. Wilson; Basic Books, Inc., 1957	box VIII.C 7
"The Stages of Economic Growth", W. W. Rostow; Cambridge University Press, 1960	box VIII.C 7
"Pedagogues and Power: Teacher Groups in School Politics", Alan Rosenthal; Syracuse University Press, 1969	box VIII.C 7
"Occupations and Values", Morris Rosenberg; The Free Press, 1957	box VIII.C 7
"The Negro in America", Arnold Rose; Harper & Brothers, 1944, 1948	box VIII.C 7
"Horizons for a Profession", Robert H. Roy and James H. MacNeill; American Institute of Certified Public Accountants, Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 7
"The Managerial Revolution in Higher Education", Francis E. Rourke and Glenn E. Brooks; The Johns Hopkins Press, 1966	box VIII.C 7
"Politics and Power: The United States Senate 1869-1901", David J. Rothman; Harvard University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 7
"City Schools: Suburban Schools: A History of Fiscal Conflict", Seymour Sacks; Syracuse University Press, 1972	box VIII.C 7
"Philosophers and Kings: Studies in Leadership", Edited by Dankwart A. Rustow; George Braziller, Inc., 1970	box VIII.C 7
"Community and Contention: Britain and America in the Twentieth Century", Bruce M. Russett; Massachusetts Institute of Technology, 1963	box VIII.C 7
"The Modernity of Tradition: Political Development in India", Lloyd I. Rudolph and Susanne Hoeber Rudolph; The University of Chicago Press, 1967	box VIII.C 7
"Africa and the West: Elements of Free-World Policy", Arnold Rivkin; Frederick A. Praeger, Publisher, 1962	box VIII.C 7
"Majority Party Leadership in Congress", Randall B. Ripley; Little, Brown and Company, Inc., 1969	box VIII.C 7
"The Student Looks at His Teacher", John W. Riley, Jr., Bryce F. Ryan, Marcia Lifshitz; Rutgers University Press, 1950	box VIII.C 7
"Enlightened Self-Interest: A Study of Educational Programs of Trade Associations", Dorothy Rowden; George Grady Press, 1937	box VIII.C 7
"Soldiers of the States: The Role of the National Guard in American Democracy", William H. Riker; Public Affairs Press, Washington, D. C., 1957	box VIII.C 7

"A History of the Bemba: Political Growth and Change in North-Eastern Zambia Before 1900", Andrew D. Roberts; Longman Group Ltd., 1973	box VIII.C 7
"State Government and Public Responsibility", Edited by Robert R. Robbins; The Tufts Civic Education Center, 1959	box VIII.C 7
"The African Presence in World Affairs: National Development and Its Role in Foreign Policy", Arnold Rivkin; The Free Press of Glencoe, 1963	box VIII.C 7
"National Consciousness in Eighteenth-Century Russia", Hans Rogger; Harvard University Press, 1960	box VIII.C 7
"Congress and Foreign Policy-Making", James A. Robinson; The Dorsey Press, Inc., 1962	box VIII.C 7
"College Plans for Retirement Income", Rainard B. Robbins; Columbia University Press, 1940	box VIII.C 7
"Early Child Care in the United States of America (International Monograph Series on Early Child Care)", Halbert B. Robinson, Nancy M. Robinson, Marin Wolins, Urie Bronfenbrenner, Julius B. Richmond; Gordon and Breach, Science Publishers Ltd., 1973	box VIII.C 8
"The Helsinki Process and the Future of Europe", Edited by Samuel F. Wells, Jr. ; The Wilson Center Press, 1990	box VIII.C 8
"Working With Congress: A Practical Guide for Scientists and Engineers", William G. Wells, Jr.; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1992	box VIII.C 8
"The United Nations in Conflict Management: American, Soviet and Third World Views", Edited by Thomas G. Weiss; New York: International Peace Academy, 1990	box VIII.C 8
"Where There Is No Doctor: A Village Health Care Handbook", David Werner, Carol Thuman and Jane Maxwell; The Hesperian Foundation, 1992	box VIII.C 8
"Security for America's Children: Proceedings of the Fourth Conference of the National Academy of Social Insurance", Edited by Paul N. van de Water and Lisbeth B. Schorr; Kendall/Hunt Publishing Company, 1992	box VIII.C 8
"Race and Ethnicity: South African and International Perspectives", Edited by Hendrik W Van Der Merve and Robert Schrire; Citadel Press, 1980	box VIII.C 8
"Towards an Open Society in South Africa: The Role of Voluntary Organizations", Edited by Hendrik van der Merwe, Marian Nell, Kim Weichel and Jane Reid; Citadel Press, 1980	box VIII.C 8
"A Review: Race Discrimination in South Africa", Edited by Sheila T van der Horst ; Citadel Press, 1980	box VIII.C 8

"Reversing the Arms Race: How to Achieve and Verify Deep Reductions in the Nuclear Arsenals", Edited by Frank von Hippel and Roald Z. Sagdeev; Gordon and Breach Science Publishers S. A., 1990	box VIII.C 8
"Strategic Defense and the American Ethos: Can the Nuclear World Be Changed?", Michael Vlahos; Westview Press, Inc.; Frederick A. Praeger Publisher, 1986	box VIII.C 8
"Global Dimensions of Intellectual Property Rights in Science and Technology", Edited by Mitchel B. Wallerstein, Mary Ellen Mogee, and Robert A. Schoen; National Academy Press, 1993	box VIII.C 8
Bulletin of Science, Technology, and Society: "Technological Literary: Proceedings of the Third National Conference", Washington, DC; February 5-7, 1967; Volume 7—Numbers 5 & 6; Edited by Leonard K. Waks; University Park, Pennsylvania: STS Press, 1967	box VIII.C 8
"Science and Security: The Future of Arms Control", Edited by W. Thomas Wander, Richard A. Scribner, Kenneth N. Luongo; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1986	box VIII.C 8
"The Proliferation of Advanced Weaponry: Technology, Motivations, and Responses", Edited by W. Thomas Wander and Eric H. Arnett; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1992	box VIII.C 8
"The Diffusion of Advanced Weaponry: Technologies, Regional Implications, and Responses", Edited by W. Thomas Wander, Eric H. Arnett, and Paul Bracken; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1994	box VIII.C 8
"The Teaching of Ethics VI: The Teaching of Ethics in the Social Sciences", Donald P. Warwick; Institute of Society, Ethics, and the Life Sciences, 1980	box VIII.C 8
"Next Moves: An Arms Control Agenda for the 1990s", Edward L. Warner III and David A. Ochmaneck; Council on Foreign Relations, Inc., 1989	box VIII.C 8
"1987 Colloquium Proceedings: Nuclear and Conventional Forces in Europe: Implications for Arms Control and Security", Edited by W. Thomas Wander and Kenneth N. Luongo; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1988	box VIII.C 8
"1988 Colloquium Proceedings: Science and Security: Technology and Arms Control for the 1990s", Edited by W. Thomas Wander, Elizabeth J. Kirk, and Eric H. Arnett; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1989	box VIII.C 8
"Teaching Guide to Accompany Women Have Always Worked: A Historical Overview", Alexandra Weinbaum; The Feminist Press, 1981	box VIII.C 8

"Teaching Guide to Accompany Household and Kin: Families in Flux", Alexandra Weinbaum and Mildred Alpern; The Feminist Press, 1981	box VIII.C 8
"The World Role of Universities", Edward W. Weidner; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1962	box VIII.C 8
"Evaluating Family Programs", Edited by Heather B. Weiss and Francine H. Jacobs; Aldine de Gruyter (Walter de Gruyter, Inc.), 1988	box VIII.C 8
"The Politics of Social Policy in the United States", Edited by Margaret Weir, Ann Shola Orloff, and Theda Skocpol; Princeton University Press, 1988	box VIII.C 9
"The State and the Poor", Editors: Samuel H. Beer and Richard E. Barringer; Winthrop Publishers, Inc., 1970	box VIII.C 9
"The Quality of Education in Developing Countries", C. E. Beeby; Harvard University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 9
"Making the Grade: The Academic Side of College Life", Howard S. Becker, Blanche Geer, and Everett C. Hughes; New York: John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1968	box VIII.C 9
"Boys in White: Student Culture in Medical School", Howard S. Becker, Blanche Geer, Everett C. Hughes, and Anselm L. Strauss; Transaction Publishers, 1961	box VIII.C 9
"Human Capital: A Theoretical and Empirical Analysis, With Special Reference to Education", Gary S. Becker; National Bureau of Economic Research, 1964	box VIII.C 9
"Comparative Communist Political Leadership", Carl Beck, Frederic J. Fleron, Jr., Milton Lodge, Derek J. Waller, William A. Welsh, and M. George Zaninovich; New York: David McKay Co., 1973	box VIII.C 9
"Curriculum Theory", George A. Beauchamp; Kagg Press, 1961	box VIII.C 9
"Village Japan", Richard K. Beardsley, John W. Hall and Robert E. Ward; University of Chicago Press, 1959	box VIII.C 9
"The Idea of National Interest: an Analytical Study in American Foreign Policy", Charles A. Beard with collaboration of G.H.E. Smith; New York: The Macmillan Company, 1934	box VIII.C 9
American Academy of Arts and Sciences. Commission on the Year 2000. "Toward the Year 2000: Work in Progress", Edited by Daniel Bell; Boston: Houghton Mifflin Co., 1968	box VIII.C 9
"Academic Bargaining: Origins and Growth", James P. Begin, Theodore Settle, and Paula Alexander; Department of Research, Institute of Management and Labor Relations [Rutgers University], 1977	box VIII.C 9
"Jamaican Leaders: Political Attitudes in a New Nations", Wendell Bell; University of California Press, 1964	box VIII.C 9

"The Reforming of General Education: The Columbia College Experience in its National Setting", Daniel Bell; Doubleday, 1966	box VIII.C 9
"The Reforming of General Education: The Columbia College Experience in its National Setting", Daniel Bell; Doubleday, 1966	box VIII.C 9
"The Coming of Post-Industrial Society: A Venture in Social Forecasting", Daniel Bell; Basic Books, 1973	box VIII.C 9
"High School Mathematics: Course 1", Beberman and Vaughan; D. C. Heath & Co., 1964	box VIII.C 9
"High School Mathematics: Course (Teacher's Edition)", Beberman and Vaughan; D. C. Heath & Co., 1964	box VIII.C 10
The Teaching of Ethics IV: Teaching Bioethics: Strategies, Problems, and Resources; K. Danner Clouser;, 1980	box VIII.C 10
The Overseas Americans: A Report on Americans Abroad (SOFTCOVER); Harlan Cleveland, Gerard J. Mangone, and John Clarke Adams;, 1960	box VIII.C 10
The Overseas Americans (HARDCOVER, not sure if copy of last); Harland Cleveland, Gerard J. Mangone, John Clarke Adams);, 1960	box VIII.C 10
"Child Care in the Family: A Review of Research and Some Propositions for Policy", Alison Clarke-Stewart; Academic Press, 1977	box VIII.C 10
"The Open Door College: A Case Study (Carnegie Series in American Education)", Burton R. Clark; McGraw-Hill, 1960	box VIII.C 10
"The Distinctive College", Burton R. Clark; Transaction Publishers, 1992	box VIII.C 10
"The Teaching of Ethics III: Teaching Ethics in Journalism Education", Clifford G. Christians and Catherine L. Covert; Hastings Center, 1980	box VIII.C 10
"Iran's National Security Policy: Capabilities, Intentions, and Impact", Shahram Chubin; Washington, DC: Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, 1994	box VIII.C 10
"Leadership for Literacy: The Agenda for the 1990s", Forrest P. Chisman and Associates; Wiley, 1990	box VIII.C 10
"Government for the People: The Federal Social Role: What It Is, What It Should Be", Forrest Chisman and Alan Pifer; W W Norton Co., 1987	box VIII.C 10
"The State of America's Children, 1991", Children's Defense Fund, 1991	box VIII.C 10
"The Health of America's Children: Maternal and Child Health Data Book", Dana Hughes, Kay Johnson,	box VIII.C 10

Sara Rosenbaum, Elizabeth Butler, and Janet Simons; Children's Defense Fund, 1988

Cilidren's Delense Fund, 1900	
"CDF in the News", Children's Defense Fund, January-April 1987	box VIII.C 10
"Child Care: Whose Priority? A State Child Care Fact Book 1985", A White Paper prepared by Helen Blank and Amy Wilkins; Children's Defense Fund, 1985	box VIII.C 10
"Black and White Children in America: Key Facts", Children's Defense Fund, 1985	box VIII.C 10
"The Child Care Handbook: Needs, Programs, and Possibilities", Children's Defense Fund, 1982	box VIII.C 10
"A Children's Defense Budget: An Analysis of Our Nation's Investment in Children", Children's Defense Fund, 1987	box VIII.C 10
"A Children's Defense Budget: An Analysis of the President's FY 1986 Budget and Children", Children's Defense Fund, 1985	box VIII.C 10
"A Children's Defense Budget: An Analysis of the President's FY 1984 Budget and Children", Children's Defense Fund, 1983	box VIII.C 11
"Working on the System: A Comprehensive Manual for Citizen Access to Federal Agencies", Edited by James R. Michael and Ruth C. Fort; Basic Books, 1974	box VIII.C 11
"Leninism", Alfred G. Meyer; Harvard University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 11
"Marxism: The Unity of Theory and Practice, A Critical Essay", Alfred G. Meyer; Harvard University Press, 1954	box VIII.C 11
"Studies in Library Administrative Problems: Eight Reports from a Seminar in Library Administration Directed by Keyes D. Metcalf", Association of College and Research Libraries, 1960	box VIII.C 11
"Pricing of Military Procurements", John Perry Miller; Yale University Press, 1949	box VIII.C 11
"Directory of Museums and Art Galleries in Canada, Newfoundland, Bermuda, The British West Indies, British Guiana, and the Falkland Islands", Compiled by Sir Henry Alexander Meirs and Mr. S. F. Markham; London: Museums Association, 1932	box VIII.C 11
"Lugbara Religion: Ritual and Authority Among an East African People", J. Middleton; Oxford University Press, 1960	box VIII.C 11
"The Effect of Education on Efficiency in Consumption", Robert Michael; National Bureau of Economic Research: Occasional Paper 116, 1972	box VIII.C 11

"Turmoil and Tradition: A Study of the Life and Times of Henry L. Stimson", Elting E. Morison; Boston: Houghton Mifflin Company, 1960	box VIII.C 11
"World Order and Logical Disorder: The United Nations and Internal Conflicts", Linda B. Miller; Princeton University Press, 1967	box VIII.C 11
"Music in the Secondary School: A Study of Musical Education in Private Boys' Schools in New England", Vincent Morgan; Worcester, MA, The Trustees, Worcester Art Museum, 1940	box VIII.C 11
"Income Stabilization for a Developing Democracy", Edited by Max F. Millikan; Yale University Press, 1953	box VIII.C 11
"Productive Americans: A Study of How Individuals Contribute to Economic Progress", James N. Morgan, Ismail A. Sirageldin, Nancy Baerwaldt; Institute of Social Research, University of Michigan, 1966	box VIII.C 11
"A Student-Centered Language Arts Curriculum, Grades K-13: A Handbook for Teachers", James Moffett; Houghton Mifflin Company, 1968	box VIII.C 11
"Teaching the Universe of Discourse: A Theory of Discourse—A Rationale for English Teaching Used in a Student-Centered Language Arts Curriculum", James Moffett; Houghton Mifflin Company, 1968	box VIII.C 11
"A Student-Centered Language Arts Curriculum, Grades K-6: A Handbook for Teachers", James Moffett; Houghton Mifflin Company, 1968	box VIII.C 11
"Philosophy and Culture: East and West East-West Philosophy in Practical Perspective", Edited by Charles A. Moore; University of Hawaii Press, 1962	box VIII.C 12
"The Hospital Survey for New York: An Analysis of the Investment, Costs, and Income of the Institutions and Agencies Concerned with Organized Care of the Sick in the New York Metropolitan Area, and Estimates of Future Capital Investment Requirements, Volume 3", Prepared by Arthur W. Jones and Francisca K. Thomas; The United Hospital Fund, 1938	box VIII.C 12
"The Hospital Survey for New York: An Analysis of the Investment, Costs, and Income of the Institutions and Agencies Concerned with Organized Care of the Sick in the New York Metropolitan Area, and Estimates of Future Capital Investment Requirements, Volume 2", Prepared by Arthur W. Jones and Francisca K. Thomas; The United Hospital Fund, 1937	box VIII.C 12
"The Hospital Survey for New York: An Analysis of the Investment, Costs, and Income of the Institutions and Agencies Concerned with Organized Care of the Sick in the New York Metropolitan Area, and Estimates of Future Capital Investment Requirements, Volume 1", Prepared	box VIII.C 12
D COE	

by Arthur W. Jones and Francisca K. Thomas; The United Hospital Fund, 1937

1103pitai 1 ana, 1737	
"A Reader's Guide to the Social Sciences", Edited by Bert F. Hoselitz; Free Press, 1959	box VIII.C 12
"The Undergraduate in the University: A Report to the Faculty by the Executive Committee of the Stanford Study of Undergraduate Education, 1954-56", Robert Hoopes and Hubert Marshall; Stanford, California, Stanford University, 1957	box VIII.C 12
"Soviet Taxation: The Fiscal and Monetary Problems of a Planned Economy", Franklyn D. Holzman; Geoffrey Cumberlege, Oxford University Press, for Harvard University Press, 1955	box VIII.C 12
"Educational and Psychological Testing: A Study of the Industry and Its Practices", Milton G. Holmen and Richard F. Doctor; Russell Sage Foundation, 1972	box VIII.C 12
"Social Work Education in the United States: The Report of a Study Made for the National Council on Social Work Education", Ernest V. Hollis and Alice L. Taylor; Columbia University Press, 1951	box VIII.C 12
"Philanthropic Foundations and Higher Education", Ernest Victor Hollis; Columbia University Press, 1938	box VIII.C 12
"From Dragon to Man", Kai-yu Hsu; San Francisco State College, Asian Language Publications, Inc., 1855 14th Avenue, San Francisco, CA 94122, 1972	box VIII.C 12
Chinese Civilization; Kai-yu Hsu;, 1972	box VIII.C 12
"Chinese-Mandarin Level IV", Kai-yu Hsu. Henry Yang, and Alan Fong; Palo Alto, CA: Altoen Press, 1970	box VIII.C 12
"Chinese-Mandarin Level II", Kai-Yu Hsu. Henry Yang, John Liao, Alan Fong; Palo Alto, CA: Altoen Press, 1966	box VIII.C 12
"Chinese-Mandarin Level I", 1st Edition, Kai-yu Hsu. Henry Yang, John Liao, Alan Fong; Palo Alto, CA: Altoen Press, 1965	box VIII.C 12
"Chinese-Mandarin Level I", 2nd Edition, Kai-yu Hsu. Henry Yang, John Liao, Alan Fong; Palo Alto, CA: Altoen Press, 1968	box VIII.C 12
"Chinese: Listening, Speaking, Reading, Writing Grades 6-12", Prepared under the direction of Everett V. O-Rourke by Kai-yu Hsu, Shu Wing Chan, Theodore H. E. Chen, George G. Stream, Henry Yang, Richard M. Clowes, and Frank B. Lindsay; California State Department of Education, Sacramento, 1967	box VIII.C 12
"Chinese-Mandarin Level II", Kai-yu Hsu. Henry Yang, John Liao, Alan Fong; Palo Alto, CA: Altoen Press, 1966	box VIII.C 12

"The Literary Mind and the Carvings of Dragons: A Study of Thought and Pattern in Chinese Literature", Liu Hsieh, Vincent Shih, translator; Columbia University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 12
"The University, The Citizen, and World Affairs", Cyril O. Houle and Charles A. Nelson; Washington, D.C.: American Council on Education, 1956	box VIII.C 12
"The Inquiring Mind: A Study of the Adult Who Continues to Learn", Cyril O. Houle; University of Wisconsin Press, 1961	box VIII.C 12
"The External Degree", Cyril O. Houle; San Francisco, CA: Jossey-Bass, Inc., 1973	box VIII.C 13
"Soviet Partisans in World War II", Edited by John A. Armstrong with a foreword by Philip E. Mosley; Madison: University of Wisconsin Press, 1964	box VIII.C 13
"African Universities and Western Tradition", Eric Ashby; Harvard University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 13
"Productive Thinking in Education", Mary Jane Aschner, ed. and Charles E. Bish, ed.; Washington, D.C.: National Education Association, 1965	box VIII.C 13
"Universities: British, Indian, African: A Study in the Ecology of Higher Education", Eric Ashby in association with Mary Anderson; Harvard University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 13
"The End of Consensus?", Daedalus: Journal of the American Academy of Arts and Sciences, Volume 109, No. 3, Summer 1980; MIT Press on behalf of American Academy of Arts & Sciences, Summer 1980	box VIII.C 13
"The Humanities and the Library: Problems in the Interpretation, Evaluation and Use of Library Materials", Lester Asheim and Associates; Chicago: American Library Association, 1957	box VIII.C 13
"A Forum on the Public Library Inquiry", Edited by Lester Asheim; Columbia University Press, 1950	box VIII.C 13
"The First R: The Harvard Report on Reading in Elementary Schools", Mary C. Austin and Coleman Morrison; The MacMillan Company, 1963	box VIII.C 13
"The Dollar in World Affairs: An Essay in International Financial Policy ", Henry G. Aubrey; Capital City Press, Inc., 1964	box VIII.C 13
"The Torch Lighters: Tomorrow's Teachers of Reading", Mary C. Austin and Coleman Morrison; Harvard University, Graduate School of Education, distributed by Harvard University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 13
"The Politics of Modernization", David E. Apter; The University of Chicago Press, 1965	box VIII.C 13

"Citizens as Sovereigns", Paul H. Appleby; Syracuse University Press, 1962	box VIII.C 13
African History and the Schools II, "African in the Nineteenth and Twentieth Centuries", Edited by Joseph C. Anene and Godfrey Brown; Ibadan and London: Ibadan University Press and Nelson, 1966	box VIII.C 13
"The American School Counselor: A Case Study in the Sociology of Professions", David J. Armor; Russell Sage Foundation, 1969	box VIII.C 13
"The Politics of Weapons Innovation: The Thor-Jupiter Controversy", Michael H. Armacost; Columbia University Press, 1969	box VIII.C 13
"Individualism and Nationalism in American Ideology", Yehoshua Arieli; Harvard University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 13
"Status and Kinship in the Higher Civil Service: Standards of Selection in the Administrations of John Adams, Thomas Jefferson, and Andrew Jackson", Sidney J. Aronson; Harvard University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 13
"Revolutionary Democracy: Challenge and Testing in Japan", E. Wight Bakke; Hamden, CT: Archon Books, 1968	box VIII.C 13
"Campus Challenge: Student Activism in Perspective", E. Wight Bakke; Archon Books, 1971	box VIII.C 13
"The Chinese Community of Manila: A Study of Adaptation of Chinese Familism to the Philippine Environment", Jacques S. J. Amyot; Chicago: Philippine Studies Program, University of Chicago, 1960	box VIII.C 14
"West and Non-West: New Perspectives, an Anthology", Edited by Vera Micheles Dean and Harry D. Harootunian; Holt, Rinehart, and Winston, Inc., 1963	box VIII.C 14
"Sources of Indian Tradition", Edited by Wm Theodore de Bary; Columbia University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 14
"Sources of Chinese Tradition", Edited by Wm Theodore de Bary; Columbia University Press, 1960	box VIII.C 14
"Arms Control and the Atlantic Alliance", Karl W. Deutsch; John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 14
"Education and a Woman's Life, proceedings", Edited by Lawrence E. Dennis; American Council on Education, 1963	box VIII.C 14
"Approaches to Asian Civilizations", Edited by Wm Theodore de Bary and Ainslie T. Embree; Columbia University Press, 1961, 1964	box VIII.C 14
"A Guide to Oriental Classics", Edited by Wm Theodore de Bary and Ainslie T. Embree; Columbia University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 14

"Nation-Building", Edited by Karl W. Deutsch and William J. Foltz; New York: Atherton Press, 1963	box VIII.C 14
"Germany Rejoins the Powers: Mass Opinion, Interest Groups, and Elites in Contemporary German Foreign Policy", Karl W. Deutsch and Lewis J. Edinger; Stanford University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 14
"Planning Human Resource Development: Educational Models and Schemata", Russell C. Davis; Rand McNally & Co., 1966	box VIII.C 14
"The Nerves of Government: Models of Political Communication and Control", Karl W. Deutsch; New York: The Free Press, 1963	box VIII.C 14
Experiments in Second-Language Learning", Edward Crothers and Patrick Suppes; Academic Press Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 14
"Making Peace", Adam Curle; Tavistock Publications, 1971	box VIII.C 14
"Mystics and Militants: A Study of Awareness, Identity, and Social Action", Adam Curle; Tavistock Publications , 1972	box VIII.C 14
"Planning for Education in Pakistan: A Personal Case Study", Adam Curle; Harvard University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 14
"Government Contracting and Technological Change", Clarence H. Danhof; Washington, D.C.: The Brookings Institution, 1968	box VIII.C 14
"Political Terror in Communist Systems", Alexander Dallin and George W. Breslauer; Stanford University Press, 1970	box VIII.C 14
"The Legal Needs of the Public: preliminary report of a national survey by the Special Committee to Survey Legal Needs of the American Bar Association, in collaboration with the American Bar Foundation", Barbara A. Curran and Francis O. Spalding; Chicago: The American Bar Association, 1974	box VIII.C 14
"The Church of New Jamaica", J. Merle Davis; The Academy Press, 1942	box VIII.C 14
"Great Aspirations", James A. Davis; National Opinion Research Center, 1964	box VIII.C 14
"Undergraduate Career Decisions", James A. Davis; National Opinion Research Center, 1965	box VIII.C 14
"The Education of Women: Signs for the Future", Edited by Opal D. David; American Council on Education, 1959	box VIII.C 14
"Promise and Performance: A Study of Ability and Achievement in Higher Education", John G. Darley; Berkeley, CA: Center for Study of Higher Education, University of California, 1962	box VIII.C 14

"Mathematics in Retrospect: The Bequest of the Greeks", Tobias Dantzig; Charles Scribner's Sons, 1954	box VIII.C 14
"Nationalism and National Development: An Interdisciplinary Bibliography", Karl W. Deutsch and Richard L. Merritt; The MIT Press, 1970	box VIII.C 15
"Twelve Doors to Japan", John W. Hall & Richard K. Beardsley; McGraw-Hill, Inc., 1965	box VIII.C 15
"Government and Local Power in Japan 500 to 1700: A Study Based on Bizen Province", John Whitney Hall; Princeton University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 15
"A Survey of Contemporary Economics (Volume II)", Edited by Bernard F. Haley; Published for the American Economic Association by Richard D. Irwin, Inc., 1952	box VIII.C 15
"An African Survey Revised 1956: A Study of Problems Arising in Africa South of the Sahara ", Lord Hailey; London: Oxford University Press for the Royal Institute of International Affairs, 1957	box VIII.C 15
"Simulation in Social Science: Readings", Edited by Harold Guetzkow; Prentice-Hall International, Inc., 1962	box VIII.C 15
"Simulation in International Relations: Developments for Research and Teaching", Harold Guetzkow, Chadwick F. Alger, Richard A. Brody, Robert C. Noel, and Richard C. Snider; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1963	box VIII.C 15
"Library Buildings: Notes and Papers", Chalmers Hadley; Chicago, American Library Association, 1924	box VIII.C 15
"Soviet Public International Law: Doctrines and Diplomatic Practice", Kazimierz Grzybowski; A. W. Sijthoff, Leyden, 1970	box VIII.C 15
"Education, Manpower, and Economic Growth: Strategies of Human Resource Development", Frederick Harbison and Charles A. Myers; McGraw-Hill, Inc., 1964	box VIII.C 15
"Manpower and Education: Country Studies in Economic Development", Frederick Harbison and Charles A. Myers; McGraw-Hill, Inc., 1965	box VIII.C 15
"The Popular Sources of Political Authority: Documents on the Massachusetts Constitution 1780", Edited by Oscar and Mary Handlin; The Belknap Press of Harvard University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 15
"The Dimensions of Liberty ; Oscar and Mary Handlin", The Belknap Press of Harvard University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 15
"Commonwealth: A Study of the Role of Government in the American Economy: Massachusetts 1774-1861", Oscar Handlin and Mary Flug Handlin; The Belknap Press of Harvard University Press, 1969	box VIII.C 15

"Southern Africa and the United States", Edited by William A. Hance, Leo Kuper, Vernon McKay, and Edwin S. Munger; Columbia University Press, 1968	box VIII.C 15
"African Economic Development", William A. Hance; Harper & Brothers, 1958	box VIII.C 15
"Bhaca Society: A People of the Transkeian Uplands, South Africa", W. D. Hammond-Tooke; Oxford University Press, 1962	box VIII.C 15
"Ideas About Substance", Albert L. Hammond; The Johns Hopkins Press, 1969	box VIII.C 15
"Soviet Private International Law", Kazimierz Grzybowski; Leyden: A. W. Sijthoff, 1965	box VIII.C 16
"The College of Agriculture: Science in the Public Service", Charles E. Kellogg and David C. Knapp; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1966	box VIII.C 16
"The Life Insurance Enterprise, 1885-1910: A Study in the Limits of Corporate Power", Morton Keller; The Belknap Press of Harvard University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 16
"Struggle and Promise: A Future for College", Morris Keeton and Conrad Hilberry; McGraw-Hill, Inc., 1969	box VIII.C 16
"Major Plays of Chikamatsu", Translated by Donald Keene; Columbia University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 16
"The Soviet Youth Program: Regimentation and Rebellion", Allen Kassof; Harvard University Press, 1965	box VIII.C 16
"The Law of Civil Service", H. Eliot Kaplan; Matthew Bender & Company, 1958	box VIII.C 16
"Arms & Arms Control", Edited by Ernest W. Lefever; Frederick A. Praeger, Inc., Publisher, 1962	box VIII.C 16
"Civil Strife in Latin America: A Legal History of U. S. Involvement", William Everett Kane; Johns Hopkins University Press, 1972	box VIII.C 16
"The Year 2000: A Framework for Speculation on the Next Thirty-Three Years", Herman Kahn and Anthony J. Wiener; The Hudson Institute, Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 16
"Political Woman", Jeane J. Kirkpatrick; Eagleton Institute of Politics, Rutgers, the State University of New Jersey, 1974	box VIII.C 16
"Political Strategies in Northern School Desegregation", David J. Kirby, T. Robert Harris, Robert L. Crain, Christine H. Rossell; Lexington, MA: D. C. Heath and Co., 1973	box VIII.C 16
"Forging a New Sword: A Study of the Department of Defense", William R. Kintner; Harper & Brothers, Publishers, 1958	box VIII.C 16

"Money and Monetary Policy in China 1845-1895", Frank H. H. King; Harvard University Press, 1965	box VIII.C 16
"Financing the College Education of Faculty Children", Francis P. King; Henry Holt and Company, Inc., 1954	box VIII.C 16
"Adult Education in Canada", Edited by J. R. Kidd; Garden City Press Co-operative, 1950	box VIII.C 16
"All Our Children: The American Family Under Pressure", Kenneth Keniston and The Carnegie Council on Children; Carnegie Corporation of New York, 1977	box VIII.C 16
"Contrasts in Health Status Volume 2: A Strategy for Evaluating Health Services", David M. Kessner (Project Director); National Academy of Sciences, 1973	box VIII.C 16
"Contrasts in Health Status Volume 1: Infant Death: An Analysis by Maternal Risk and Health Care", David M. Kessner (Project Director); National Academy of Sciences, 1973	box VIII.C 16
"All Our Children: The American Family Under Pressure", Kenneth Keniston and the Carnegie Council on Children; Carnegie Corporation of New York, 1977	box VIII.C 16
"Theological Education in America: A Study of One Hundred Sixty-One Theological Schools in the United States and Canada", Robert L. Kelly, LL. D. ; George H. Doran Company, 1924	box VIII.C 16
"The American Colleges and the Social Order", Robert Lincoln Kelly; Macmillan Company, 1940	box VIII.C 17
"The American Soldier: Adjustment During Army Life (Studies in Social Psychology in World War II, Volume I)", Samuel A. Stouffer, Edward A. Suchman, Leland C. DeVinny, Shirley A. Star, Robin M. Williams, Jr.; Princeton University Press, 1949	box VIII.C 17
"Emotional Dynamics and Group Culture: Experimental Studies of Individual and Group Behavior", Dorothy Stock and Herbert A. Thelen; New York University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 17
"The Negro's Share: A Study of Income, Consumption, Housing and Public Assistance", Richard Sterner; Harper & Brothers, 1943	box VIII.C 17
"Adult Experience and College Degrees", Bernard H. Stern and Ellswerth Missall; The Press of Western Reserve University, 1960	box VIII.C 17
"Savannah Nomads: A Study of the Wodaabe Pastoral Fulani of Western Bornu Province, Northern Region, Nigeria", Derrick J. Stenning; Oxford University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 17
"The State of Welfare", Gilbert Y. Steiner; The Brookings Institution, 1971	box VIII.C 17

"The Brazilian Cotton Manufacture: Textile Enterprise in an Underdeveloped Area, 1850-1950", Stanley J. Stein; Harvard University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 17
"Teachers' Manual for: A Global History of Man and Readings in World History", Leften S. Stavrianos; Allyn and Bacon, Inc., 1962	box VIII.C 17
"Readings in World History", Edited by Leften S. Stavrianos; Allyn and Bacon, Inc., 1962	box VIII.C 17
"The Epic of Modern Man: A Collection of Readings", Edited by L. S. Stavrianos; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1966	box VIII.C 17
"The World to 1500: A Global History", Edited by L. S. Stavrianos; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1970	box VIII.C 17
"The World Since 1500: A Global History ", Edited by L. S. Stavrianos; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1966	box VIII.C 17
"Space and National Security", Paul B. Stares; The Brookings Institution, 1987	box VIII.C 17
"NATO in Transition: The Future of the Atlantic Alliance", Timothy W. Stanley; Capital City Press, Inc., 1965	box VIII.C 17
"Men Who Govern: A Biographical Profile of Federal Political Executives", David T. Stanley, Dean E. Mann, and Jameson W. Doig; The Brookings Institution, 1967	box VIII.C 17
"Changing Administrations", David T. Stanley; The Brookings Institution, 1965	box VIII.C 17
"Human Problems in Technological Change: A Casebook", Edited by Edward H. Spicer; William F. Fell Co., Printers, 1952	box VIII.C 17
"Going Nuclear: The Spread of Nuclear Weapons 1986-1987", Leonard S. Spector ; Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, 1987	box VIII.C 17
"Imperial Japan's Higher Civil Service Examinations", Robert M. Spaulding, Jr.; Princeton University Press, 1967	box VIII.C 17
"Adult Abilities: A Study of University Extension Students", Herbert Sorenson; The University of Minnesota Press, 1938	box VIII.C 18
"The Tutorial and Clinical Program of Teacher Education", William R. Hazard; Northwestern University Press, 1967	box VIII.C 18
"Education for Social Understanding", Gaynell Hawkins; George Grady Press, 1940	box VIII.C 18
"Philosophy and Political Action", Edited by Virginia Held, Kai Nielsen, and Charles Parsons; Oxford University Press, 1972	box VIII.C 18
"The Milner Papers: South Africa 1899-1905, Volume II", Edited by Cecil Headlam; Butler and Tanner Ltd., 1933	box VIII.C 18

"The Technical Institute in America", G. Ross Henninger; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1959	box VIII.C 18
"Policies and Practices in Higher Education: A Systematic Evaluation of Today's Forces and Trends", Algo D. Henderson; Harper & Brothers, Publishers, 1960	box VIII.C 18
"Dahomean Narrative: A Cross-Cultural Analysis", Melville J. and Frances S. Herskovits; Northwestern University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 18
"Early Child Care in Hungary", Alice Hermann; Gordon and Breach, 1972	box VIII.C 18
"Strengthening the States: Essays on Legislative Reform", Edited by Donald Herzberg and Alan Rosenthal; Doubleday & Company, Inc., 1971	box VIII.C 18
"Trinidad Village", Melville J. and Frances S. Herskovits; Alfred A. Knopf, Inc., 1947	box VIII.C 18
"The Clinical Professorship in Teacher Education: Report of a Conference at Northwestern University October 24-25, 1966 in Cooperation with the Carnegie Corporation of New York", Edited by William R. Hazard; Northwestern University Press, 1967	box VIII.C 18
"Educational Experiments in Social Settlements", Gaynell Hawkins; George Grady Press, 1937	box VIII.C 18
Russian Research Center: Ten-Year Report and Current Projects (1948-1958); Harvard University Russian Research Center; N/A, January 1958	box VIII.C 18
Russian Research Center: The Second Decade: A Progress Report, 1958-1968; Harvard University Russian Research Center; N/A, June 1968	box VIII.C 18
"Campus India: An Appraisal of American College Programs in India", Henry C. Hart; Michigan State University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 18
"Brazilian Secondary Education and Socio-Economic Development", Robert J. Havighurst and Aparecida J. Gouveia; Praeger Publishers, Inc., 1969	box VIII.C 18
"Motivation and Social Interaction: Cognitive Determinants", Edited by O. J. Harvey; The Ronald Press Company, 1963	box VIII.C 18
"The Milner Papers: South Africa, 1897-1899", Edited Cecil Headlam; Cassell & Company Ltd., 1931	box VIII.C 18
"A Bibliography of Higher Education in Canada Supplement 1971", Robin S. Harris; University of Toronto Press, 1971	box VIII.C 18
"Legal Education in the U.S.", Albert J. Harno; Bancroft- Whitney Company, 1953	box VIII.C 18

"Bibliography of Higher Education in Canada", Robin S. Harris and Arthur Tremblay; University of Toronto Press, 1960	box VIII.C 18
"Supplement 1965 to A Bibliography of Higher Education in Canada", Robin S. Harris; University of Toronto Press, 1965	box VIII.C 18
"Credit for College: Public Policy for Student Loans: A Report for The Carnegie Commission on Higher Education", Robert W. Hartman; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1971	box VIII.C 19
"The Architect at Mid-Century: Conversations Across the Nation", Volume II of the Report of the Commission for the Survey of Education and Registration of the American Institute of Architects; Edited by Francis R. Bellamy; Kingsport Press, 1954	box VIII.C 19
"Politics in Lebanon", Edited by Leonard Binder; John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1966	box VIII.C 19
"Soviet Law in Action: The Recollected Cases of a Soviet Lawyer", Boris A. Konstantinovsky, edited by Harold J. Berman; Harvard University Press, 1953	box VIII.C 19
"Early Child Care in Sweden", Ragnar Berfenstam and Inger William-Olsson; Gordon and Breach, Science Publishers Ltd., 1973	box VIII.C 19
"Voting: A Study of Opinion Formation in a Presidential Campaign", Bernard R. Berelson, Paul F. Lazarsfeld, and William N. McPhee; The University of Chicago Press, 1954	box VIII.C 19
"Factory and Manager in the USSR", Joseph S. Berliner; Harvard University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 19
"Soviet Economic Aid: The New Aid and Trade Policy in Underdeveloped Countries", Joseph S. Berliner; Frederick A. Praeger, Inc., 1958	box VIII.C 19
"Undergraduate Education in Foreign Affairs", Percy W. Bidwell; King's Crown Press, 1962	box VIII.C 19
"The Urban Explosion in Latin America: A Continent in Process of Modernization", Edited by Glenn H. Beyer; Colonial Press Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 19
"Justice in Russia: An Interpretation of Soviet Law", Harold J. Berman; Harvard University Press, 1950	box VIII.C 19
"Making an Inter-American Mind", Harry Bernstein ; University of Florida Press, 1961	box VIII.C 19
"Raw Materials: A Study of American Policy", Percy W. Bidwell; Harper & Brothers, 1958	box VIII.C 19
"Soviet Military Law and Administration", Harold J. Berman and Miroslav Kerner; Harvard University Press, 1955	box VIII.C 19

"The World Year Book of Education 1967: Educational Planning", Edited by George Z. F. Bereday and Joseph A. Lauwerys; Evans Brothers Limited and Printed by Hazell Watson and Viney Ltd., 1967	box VIII.C 19
"Justice in the USSR: An Interpretation of Soviet Law", Harold J. Berman; Harvard University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 19
T"he Politics of Schools: A Crisis in Self-Government", Robert Bendiner; Harper & Row, Publishers, 1969	box VIII.C 19
"The World Year Book of Education 1967: Educational Planning", George Z. F. Bereday and Joseph A. Lauwerys; Evans Brothers Limited and Printed by Hazell Watson and Viney Ltd., 1967	box VIII.C 19
"Disarmament and the Economy", Edited by Emile Benoit and Kenneth E. Boulding; Harper & Row, Publishers, 1963	box VIII.C 19
"The Library's Public: A Report of the Public Library Inquiry", Bernard Berelson; Columbia University Press, 1949	box VIII.C 19
"Human Behavior: An Inventory of Scientific Findings", Bernard Berelson & Gary A. Steiner; Harcourt, Brace & World, Inc., 1964	box VIII.C 19
"Graduate Education in the United States", Bernard Berelson; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1960	box VIII.C 20
"The Professional Soldier: A Social and Political Portrait", Morris Janowitz; The Free Press, 1960	box VIII.C 20
"Books for the Army: The Army Library Service in the Second World War", John Jamieson; Columbia University Press, 1950	box VIII.C 20
"A People Among Peoples: Quaker Benevolence in Eighteenth-Century America", Sydney V. James; Harvard University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 20
"German Administration Since Bismarck", Herbert Jacob; Yale University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 20
"Assessment of Medical Care for Children: Contrasts in Health Status, Vol. 3", National Research Council; Washington, DC: The National Academies Press, 1974	box VIII.C 20
"Chinese History: A Bibliographic Review", Charles O. Hucker; American Historical Association , 1958	box VIII.C 20
"A Strategy for Evaluating Health Services: Contrasts in Health Status, Vol. 2", National Research Council; Washington, D.C.: The National Academies Press, 1973	box VIII.C 20
"Infant Death: An Analysis by Maternal Risk and Health Care: Contrasts in Health Status, Vol. 1", National Research Council; Washington, D.C.: The National Academies Press, 1973	box VIII.C 20

"The International Programs of American Universities: an Inventory and Analysis", Institute of Research on Overseas Programs: Michigan State University, 1958	box VIII.C 20
"The Soviet Citizen: Daily Life in a Totalitarian Society", Alex Inkeles and Raymond A. Bauer; Harvard University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 20
"A Buried Past: An Annotated Bibliography of the Japanese American Research Project Collection", Compiled by Yuji Ichioka, Yasuo Sakata, Nobuya Tsuchida, and Eri Yasuhara; University of California Press, 1974	box VIII.C 20
"The Military in the Political Development of New Nations: An Essay in Comparative Analysis", Morris Janowitz; University of Chicago Press & University of Toronto Press, 1964	box VIII.C 20
"The Traditional Chinese State in Ming Times, 1368-1644", Charles O. Hucker; The University of Arizona Press, 1961	box VIII.C 20
"Political Order in Changing Societies", Samuel P. Huntington; Yale University Press, 1970	box VIII.C 20
"The Challenge of Incompetence and Poverty: Papers on the Role of Early Education", J. McVicker Hunt; University of Illinois Press, 1969	box VIII.C 20
"The Outer Fringe: Faculty Benefits Other Than Annuities and Insurance", Mark H. Ingraham; North Central Publishing Company, 1965	box VIII.C 20
"The Common Defense: Strategic Programs in National Politics", Samuel P. Huntington; Columbia University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 20
"Education in World Perspective: The International Conference on World Educational Problems, Celebrating the Centennial of Vassar College", Edited by Emmet John Hughes; Harper & Row, Publishers, 1962	box VIII.C 20
"An Eskimo Village in the Modern World", Charles Campbell Hughes; Cornell University Press, 1960	box VIII.C 20
"Twentieth Century Chinese Poetry", Compiled by Kai-yu Hsu; Asian Language Publications, Inc. Printed by Malloy Lithographing, Inc., 1972	box VIII.C 20
"Chinese-Mandarin Level III", Kai-yu Hsu, Henry Yang, and Alan Fong; The Altoan Press, 1966	box VIII.C 21
"Alaska Natives: A Survey of Their Sociological and Educational Studies", H. Dewey Anderson and Walter Crosby Eells; Stanford University Press and Oxford University Press, 1935	box VIII.C 21

"The Museum and Popular Culture", T. R. Adam; George Grady Press, 1939	21
"Motion Pictures in Adult Education", T. R. Adam; George Grady Press, 1940	box VIII.C 21
"America in Crisis: Fourteen Crucial Episodes in American History", Edited by Daniel Aaron; Alfred A. Knopf, Inc., 1952	box VIII.C 21
"Is the World Our Campus?", Walter Adams and John A. Garraty; Michigan State University Press, 1960	box VIII.C 21
"The Worker's Road to Learning", T. R. Adam; George Grady Press, 1940	box VIII.C 21
"Education for International Understanding", Thomas R. Adam; Institute for Adult Education, 1948	box VIII.C 21
"Exact Methods in Linguistic Research", O. S. Akhmanova, I. A. Mel'chuk, R. M. Frumkina, and E. V. Paducheva; University of California Press, 1963	box VIII.C 21
"Money in Politics" Herbert E. Alexander; Public Affairs Press, 1972	box VIII.C 21
"The Small Brave City-State: A History of Nembe-Brass in the Niger Delta", Ebiegberi Joe Alagoa; Ibadan University Press, Nigeria and the University of Wisconsin Press, Madison, 1964	box VIII.C 21
"Technology and Social Change", Francis R. Allen, Hornell Hart, Delbert C. Miller, William F. Ogburn, and Meyer F. Nimkoff; Appleton-Century-Crofts, Inc., 1957	box VIII.C 21
"Open Door to Learning: The Land-Grant System Enters Its Second Century", Herman R. Allen; University of Illinois Press, 1963	box VIII.C 21
"State Public Finance and State Institutions of Higher Education in the United States: A Staff Study for the Commission on Financing Higher Education", H. K. Allen; Columbia University Press, 1952	box VIII.C 21
"Legal Instruments on Foundations: A Foundation Library Center Study", Compiled by F. Emerson Andrews; Russell Sage Foundation (Wm. F. Fell Co., Printers), 1958	box VIII.C 21
"Goals for Political Science: Report of the Committee for the Advancement of Teaching, American Political Science Association", The American Political Science Association; William Sloane Associates, Inc., Publishers, 1951	box VIII.C 21
"International Directory for Educational Liaison", Overseas Liaison Committee-American Council on Education; Overseas Liaison Committee, 1973	box VIII.C 21
"Adult Education and Democracy: Issued in Observance of the Tenth Anniversary of the Founding of the American	box VIII.C 21

0 1 1	
Association for Adult Education, 1926-1936", American Association for Adult Education, 1936	
"The Representation of the United States Abroad", The American Assembly, Graduate School of Business, Columbia University; The American Assembly, Columbia University, June 1956	box VIII.C 21
"The States and the Urban Crisis: The American Assembly", Edited by Alan K. Campbell; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1970	box VIII.C 21
"The United States and Canada", The American Assembly, Columbia University; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1964	box VIII.C 21
"The Appeals of Communism", Gabriel A. Almond; Princeton University Press, 1954	box VIII.C 21
"The Civic Culture: Political Attitudes and Democracy in Five Nations", Gabriel A. Almond and Sidney Verba; Princeton University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 21
"Hawkes, Doves, and Owls: An Agenda for Avoiding Nuclear War", Edited by Graham T. Allison, Albert Carnesale, and Joseph S. Nye, Jr.; W. W. Norton & Company, 1985	box VIII.C 21
"Essence of Decision: Explaining the Cuban Missile Crisis", Graham T. Allison; Little, Brown & Company, 1971	box VIII.C 22
"The United States in Vietnam: An analysis of the history of America's involvement in Vietnam by two scholars from Cornell University's Department of Government", George McTurnan Kahin and John W. Lewis; The Dial Press, 1967	box VIII.C 22
"Understanding Children: Behavior, Motives, and Thought", Jerome Kagan; Harcourt Brace Jovanovich, Inc., 1971	box VIII.C 22
"Change & Continuity in Infancy", Jerome Kagan; John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1971	box VIII.C 22
"Manioc in Africa", William O. Jones; Stanford University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 22
"The University and the New World: York University Invitation Lecture Series", Howard Mumford Jones, David Riesman, and Robert Ulich; Published in association with York University by University of Toronto Press, 1962	box VIII.C 22
"One Great Society: Humane Learning in the United States", Howard Mumford Jones; Harcourt, Brace & Company, Inc., 1959	box VIII.C 22
"The Minority Party in Congress", Charles O. Jones; Little, Brown, and Company, Inc., 1970	box VIII.C 22
"The Staple Food Economies of Western Tropical Africa", Bruce F. Johnston; Stanford University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 22

"Freedom and the University: The Responsibility of the University for the Maintenance of Freedom in the American Way of Life", Edgar N. Johnson, Robert D. Calkins, Eugene V. Rostow, Joseph L. Lilienthal, Jr., J. Robert Oppenheimer, Edward C. Kirkland; Cornell University Press, 1950	box VIII.C 22
"The Balkans in Transition: Essays on the Development of Balkan Life and Politics Since the Eighteenth Century", Edited by Charles and Barbara Jelavich; University of California Press, 1963	box VIII.C 22
"The Academic Revolution", Christopher Jencks and David	box VIII.C
Riesman; Doubleday & Company, Inc., 1968	22
"Deliver Us From Dogma", Alcin Johnson; The American	box VIII.C
Association for Adult Education, 1934	22
"Volunteers for Learning", John W. C. Johnstone and	box VIII.C
Roman J. Rivera; Aldine Publishing Company, 1965	22
"The Academic Revolution", Christopher Jencks and David	box VIII.C
Riesman; Doubleday & Company, Inc., 1968	22
"The Public Library—A People's University", Alvin	box VIII.C
Johnson ; George Grady Press, 1938	22
"Change in Communist Systems", Edited by Chalmers	box VIII.C
Johnson; Stanford University Press, 1970	22
"Pioneer's Progress: An Autobiography", Alvin Johnson;	box VIII.C
Vail-Ballou Press, Inc., 1952	22
"Continuity and Change in Latin America", Edited by John	box VIII.C
J. Johnson; Stanford University Press, 1964	22
"Patterns of Negro Segregation", Charles S. Johnson;	box VIII.C
Harper & Brothers Publishers, 1943	22
"Design in Art and Industry", Ely Jacques Kahn; Charles	box VIII.C
Scribner's Sons, 1935	23
"Speaking Out for America's Children", Milton J. E. Senn;	box VIII.C
Yale University Press, 1977	23
"The Long Way to Freedom", James T. Shotwell; Bobbs-	box VIII.C
Merrill Company, Inc., 1960	23
"The Conflict Society: Reaction and Revolution in Latin America", Kalman H. Silvert; American Universities Field Staff, Inc., 1961	box VIII.C 23
"Man's Power: A Biased Guide to Political Thought and	box VIII.C
Action", Kalman H. Silvert; The Viking Press, 1970	23
"Catholic Education in a Changing World", George N. Shuster; Holt, Rinehard and Winston, 1967	box VIII.C 23
"Stalin's Foreign Policy Reappraised", Marshall D.	box VIII.C
Shulman; Harvard University Press, 1963	23

"Beyond the Cold War", Marshall D. Shulman; Yale University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 23
"Crisis in the Classroom: The Remaking of American Education", Charles E. Silberman; Random House, Inc., 1970	box VIII.C 23
"Day Care in Vermont", Eileen Siedman; Leadership Institute for Community Development, 1972	box VIII.C 23
"Introducing India in Liberal Education", Edited by Milton Singer; The University of Chicago Press, 1957	box VIII.C 23
"Catholic Post-Secondary Education in English-Speaking Canada: A History", Laurence K. Shook; University of Toronto Press, 1971	box VIII.C 23
"Mechanics", William Shockley and Walter A. Gong; Charles E. Merrill Books, Inc., 1966	box VIII.C 23
"The Founding of the Kamakura Shogunate 1180-1185", Minoru Shinoda; Columbia University Press, 1960	box VIII.C 23
"Minerals: A Key to Soviet Power", Demitri B. Shimkin; Harvard University Press, 1953	box VIII.C 23
"Working with Superior Students: Theories and Practices", Edited by Bruce Shertzer; Science Research Associates, Chicago, 1960	box VIII.C 23
"The Foundations of Education for Librarianship", Jesse H. Shera; John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1972	box VIII.C 23
"Adult Education: The Community Approach", Paul H. Sheats, Clarence D. Jayne, and Ralph B. Spence; The Dryden Press, 1953	box VIII.C 23
"Alumni and Adult Education: An Introductory Survey", Wilfred B. Shaw; American Association for Adult Education, ? Around 1929 (foreword).	box VIII.C 23
"Violence: Award-Winning Essays in the Council for Philosophical Studies Competition", Edited by Jerome A. Shaffer; David McKay Company, Inc., 1971	box VIII.C 23
"Our Working World: Families at Work", Lawrence Senesh; Science Research Associates, Inc., 1963, 1964	box VIII.C 24
"The Disadvantaged Child: Studies of the Social Environment and the Learning Process", Martin Deutsch and Associates; Basic Books, Inc., Publishers, 1967	box VIII.C 24
"Outposts of the Public School", Watson Dickerman; George Grady Press, 1938	box VIII.C 24
"Ensino Medio E Estrutura Socio-Economica", Jose Augusto Dias; University of Chicago, 1967?	box VIII.C 24

"The United States and the Industrial World: American Foreign Economic Policy in the 1970s", William Diebold, Jr.; Praeger Publishers, 1972	box VIII.C 24
"The United States and Canada", Edited by John Sloan Dickey; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1964	box VIII.C 24
"Peasants, Power, and Applied Social Change: Vicos as a Model", Edited by Dobyns, Doughty, and Lasswell; Sage Publications, Inc., 1971	box VIII.C 24
"Television: A World View", Wilson P. Dizard; Syracuse University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 24
"Growth Through English", John Dixon; National Association for the Teaching of English, 1967	box VIII.C 24
"Education for Later Maturity: A Handbook", Compiled by Dr. Wilma Donahue; Adult Education Association of the USA., 1955	box VIII.C 24
"Government Assistance to Universities in Great Britain", Harold W. Dodds, Louis M. Hacker, and Lindsay Rogers; Columbia University Press, 1952	box VIII.C 24
"The Academic President—Educator or Caretaker?", Harold W. Dodds; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1962	box VIII.C 24
"Asian Bureaucratic Systems Emergent from the British Imperial Tradition", Edited by Ralph Braibanti; Duke University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 24
"The American Economic Impact on Canada", Hugh G. J. Aitken, John J. Deutsch, W. A. Mackintosh, Clarence L. Barber, Maurice Lamontagne, Irving Brecher, Eugene Forsey; Duke University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 24
"Administration and Economic Development in India", Edited by Ralph Braibanti and Joseph J. Spengler; Duke University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 24
"The Communist Part of Poland: An Outline of History", M. K. Dziewanowski; Harvard University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 24
"The American Renaissance", R. L. Duffus; Alfred A. Knopf, Inc., 1928	box VIII.C 24
"Our Starving Libraries: Studies in Ten American Communities During the Depression Years", R. L. Duffus; The Riverside Press, 1933	box VIII.C 24
"Books: Their Place in a Democracy", R. L. Duffus; The Riverside Press, 1930	box VIII.C 24
"India's Changing Villages: Human Factors in Community Development", S. C. Dube; Cornell University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 24
"Resources of New York City Libraries: A Survey of Facilities for Advanced Study and Research", Robert B. Downs; American Library Association, Chicago, 1942	box VIII.C 25

"The Commonwealth Economy in Southeast Asia", T. H. Silcock; Cambridge University Press and Duke University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 25
"The British Commonwealth: An Experiment in Cooperation Among Nations", Frank H. Underhill; Duke University Press , 1956	box VIII.C 25
"Canada-United States Treaty Relations", Edited by David R. Deener; Cambridge University Press and Duke University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 25
"Canada and 'Imperial Defense': A Study of the Origins of the British Commonwealth's Defense Organization, 1867-1919", Richard A. Preston; Duke University Press, 1967	box VIII.C 25
"Bureaucratic Transition in Malaya", Robert O. Tilman; Cambridge University Press and Duke University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 25
"Commonwealth Perspectives", Nicholas Mansergh, Robert R. Wilson, Joseph J. Spengler, James L. Godfrey, B. U. Ratchford, and Brinley Thomas; Cambridge University Press and Duke University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 25
"Canadian Economic Thought: The Political Economy of a Developing Nation, 1814-1914", Crauford D. W. Goodwin; Cambridge University Press and Duke University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 25
"Economic Enquiry in Australia", Crauford D. W. Goodwin; Cambridge University Press and Duke University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 25
"Economic Analysis and Policy in Underdeveloped Countries", P. T. Bauer; Duke University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 25
"A Decade of the Commonwealth, 1955-1964", Edited by W. B. Hamilton, Kenneth Robinson, and C. D. W. Goodwin; Cambridge University Press and Duke University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 25
"Some Comparative Aspects of Irish Law", Alfred Gaston Donaldson; Duke University Press and Cambridge University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 25
"Public Expenditures in Australia", B. U. Ratchford; Cambridge University Press and Duke University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 25
"Problems of the New Commonwealth", Sir Ivor Jennings; Cambridge University Press and Duke University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 25
"Post-primary Education and Political and Economic Development", Edited by Don C. Piper and Taylor Cole; Cambridge University Press and Duke University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 25

box VIII.C 25 box VIII.C 25 box VIII.C 25
box VIII.C 25
25
how VIII C
box VIII.C 25
box VIII.C 26

"Freedom and Order in the University", Edited with an Introduction by Samuel Gorovitz; The Press of Western Reserve University, 1967	box VIII.C 26
"The Urban Predicament", Edited by William Gorham and Nathan Glazer; The Urban Institute , 1976	box VIII.C 26
"Introduction to the Civilization of India: The Land and the People—1951", R. A. Gopalaswami; University of Chicago Press, September 1956	box VIII.C 26
"What College Students Think: About Such Provocative Subjects as Love, Marriage, Education, Religion, Society, and Life Goals", Rose K. Goldsen, Morris Rosenberg, Robin M. Williams, and Edward A. Suchman; D. Van Nostrand Company, Inc., 1960	box VIII.C 26
"The Socialist Commonwealth of Nations: Organizations & Institutions", Kazimierz Grzybowski; Yale University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 26
"Der Islam in seiner klassischen Epoche; G. E. con Grunebaum", Artemis Verlag-AG Zuerich / Satz und Druck Benziger & Co. AG Einsiedeln, 1966	box VIII.C 26
"Classical Islam: A History 600 AD – 1258 AD", G. E. von Grunebaum; Aldine Publishing Company, 1970	box VIII.C 26
"Social Science Theory and Method: An Integrated Historical Introduction, Volume 1: Understanding, Perception, and Reality, A Book of Readings", Edited by Helmut Gruber, Eleanor Leacock, and Louis Menashe, Department of Social Sciences, Polytechnic Institute of Brooklyn, (Not for Publication or Sale)	box VIII.C 26
"Toward a Unified Theory of Human Behavior", Edited by Roy R. Grinker; Basic Books, Inc., 1956	box VIII.C 26
"The Politics of Pure Science: An Inquiry into the Relationship Between Science and Government in the United States", Daniel S. Greenberg; The New American Library, Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 26
"The Learning Process and Programmed Instruction", Edward J. Green; Holt, Rinehart and Winston, Inc., 1962	box VIII.C 26
"Religion and Career: A Study of College Graduates", Andrew M. Greenley; Sheed and Ward, Inc., 1963	box VIII.C 26
"The Changing Catholic College", Andrew M. Greeley; Aldine Publishing Company, 1967	box VIII.C 26
"A New Europe?: A Close Look at a Society Changing In Unexpected and Unparalleled Ways", Edited by Stephen R. Graubard; Houghton Mifflin Company (The Riverside Press), 1963	box VIII.C 26

"Education of Catholic Americans", Andrew M. Greeley and Peter H. Rossi; Anchor Books / Doubleday & Company, Inc., 1968	box VIII.C 27
"Simulation Games in Learning", Edited by Sarane S. Boocock and E. O. Schild; Sage Publications, Inc., 1968	box VIII.C 27
"A Study of Architectural Schools", F. H. Bosworth, Jr. and Roy Childs Jones; Charles Scribner's Sons, 1932	box VIII.C 27
"The Music Hunter: The Autobiography of a Career", Laura Boulton; Doubleday & Company, Inc., 1969	box VIII.C 27
"Access to Higher Education, Volume 1: The International Study of University Admissions", Frank Bowles; G. Thone, Liege (Belgium), 1963	box VIII.C 27
"Introduction to Mathematical Thought, Preliminary Edition", Julia Wells Bower; Holden-Day, Inc., 1965	box VIII.C 27
"The Education of Teachers: New Perspectives", Report of the Second Bowling Green Conference; Washington, D.C.: National Commission on Teacher Education and Professional Standards; National Education Association, 1958	box VIII.C 27
"Between Two Worlds: A Profile of Negro Higher Education", Frank Bowels and Frank A. DeCosta; McGraw- Hill Book Company, 1971	box VIII.C 27
"Access to Higher Education, Volume II: The International Study of University Admissions"; G. Thone, Liege (Belgium), 1965	box VIII.C 27
"Whitetown USA", Peter Binzen; Random House, Inc., 1970	box VIII.C 27
"Studies of War", P. M. S. Blackett; Hill and Wang, 1962	box VIII.C 27
"Communism and Revolution: The Strategic Uses of Political Violence", Edited by Cyril E. Black and Thomas P. Thornton; Princeton University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 27
"Setting National Priorities, The 1975 Budget", Barry M. Blechman, Edward M. Gramlich, and Robert W. Hartman; The Brookings Institution, 1974	box VIII.C 27
"The American Lawyer: A Summary of the Survival of the Legal Profession", Albert P. Blaustein and Charles O. Porter; University of Chicago Press, 1954	box VIII.C 27
"Vox Populi: Essays in the History of an Idea", George Boas; The Johns Hopkins Press, 1969	box VIII.C 27
"On The Brink: Americans and Soviets Reexamine the Cuban Missile Crisis", James G. Blight and David A. Welch; Collins Publishers, 1989	box VIII.C 27

"State Insolvency and Foreign Bondholders, Volume 1: General Principles", Edwin Borchard; Yale University Press, 1951	box VIII.C 27
"Justice and Judgment Among the TIV", Paul Bohannan; Oxford University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 28
"Man and His Circumstances: Ortega as Educator, Studies in Culture & Communication", Robert McClintock; Teachers College Press, 1971	box VIII.C 28
"Motivating Economic Achievement", David C. McClelland and David G. Winter; The Free Press, 1969	box VIII.C 28
"Accreditation in Teacher Education: Its Influence on Higher Education", John R. Mayor, Report to the National Commission on Accrediting; National Commission on Accrediting, 1965	box VIII.C 28
"Where, When and Why: Social Studies in American Schools", Martin Mayer; Harper & Row, Publishers, Inc., 1962, 1963	box VIII.C 28
"United States Business Performance Abroad: The Case Study of the United Fruit Company in Latin America", Stacy May and Galo Plaza; National Planning Association, 1958	box VIII.C 28
"Soldiers and Scholars: Military Education and National Policy", John W. Masland and Laurence I. Radway; Princeton University Press and Oxford University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 28
"Tax Credits and Intergovernmental Fiscal Relations", James A. Maxwell; The Brookings Institution, 1962	box VIII.C 28
"Social Change and Images of the Future", James A. Mau; Schenkman Publishing Company, Inc., 1968	box VIII.C 28
"Protestant Church Colleges in Canada: A History", D. C. Masters; University of Toronto Press, 1966	box VIII.C 28
"Warning from the West Indies: A Tract for Africa and the Empire", W. M. MacMillan; Faber and Faber Limited / Latimer Trend and Co., 1936	box VIII.C 28
"New England Dissent, 1630-1833: The Baptists and the Separation of Church and State, Volume 2", William G. McLoughlin; Harvard University Press, 1971	box VIII.C 28
"New England Dissent, 1630-1833: The Baptists and the Separation of Church and State, Volume 1", William G. McLoughlin; Harvard University Press, 1971	box VIII.C 28
"Educational and Social Research in South Africa", E. G. Malherbe; Cape Times Ltd. , 1939	box VIII.C 28
"Alexander Herzen and the Birth of Russian Socialism, 1812-1855", Martin Malia; Oxford University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 28

"The Politics of Finance: The House Committee on Ways and Means", John F. Manley; Little, Brown and Company, 1970	box VIII.C 28
"Western Approaches to the Soviet Union", Edited by Michael Mandelbaum; Council on Foreign Relations , 1988	box VIII.C 28
"The Analysis of Public Output", Edited by Julius Margolis; Columbia University Press, 1970	box VIII.C 28
"The Assistant Secretaries: Problems and Processes of Appointment", Dean E. Mann; The Brookings Institution, 1965	box VIII.C 28
"Neutralism and Nonalignment: The New States in World Affairs", Edited by Laurence W. Martin; Frederick A. Praeger, Inc., Publisher, 1962	box VIII.C 28
"Directory of Museums and Art Galleries in Australia & New Zealand", Compiled by S. F. Markham and H. C. Richards; The Museums Association (C. H. Gee & Co. Ltd.), 1934	box VIII.C 29
"The New Political Economy: The Public Use of the Private Sector", Edited by Bruce L. R. Smith; Halsted Press Book (John Wiley & Sons), 1975	box VIII.C 29
"The Medical Implications of Nuclear War", Edited by Frederic Solomon and Robert Q. Marston (National Academy of Sciences); National Academy Press, 1986	box VIII.C 29
"Redeem the Time: The Puritan Sabbath in Early America", Winton U. Solberg; Harvard University Press, 1977	box VIII.C 29
"Mutual Security: A New Approach to Soviet-American Relations", Edited by Richard Smoke and Andrei Kortunov; St. Martin's Press, 1991	box VIII.C 29
"The Russians Aren't Coming: New Soviet Policy in Latin America", Edited by Wayne S. Smith; Lynne Rienner Publishers, Inc., 1992	box VIII.C 29
"Horace's Compromise: The Dilemma of the American High School", Theodore R. Sizer; Houghton Mifflin Company, 1984	box VIII.C 29
"Power Sharing and International Meditation in Ethnic Conflicts", Timothy D. Sisk; United States Institute of Peace, 1996	box VIII.C 29
"American Philanthropy: A Guide for South Africans", Michael Sinclair and Julia Weinstein; Investor Responsibility Research Center, Inc., 1988	box VIII.C 29
"Labor and Democracy in the Transition to a Market System: A U.SPost-Soviet Dialogue", Edited by Bertram	box VIII.C 29

darnegie dorporation of New 1	01K 1000140 107 77 00
Silverman, Robert Vogt, and Murray Yanowitch; M. E. Sharpe, Inc., 1992	
"Double Shift: Transforming Work in Postsocialist and Postindustrial Societies, A U.SPost-Soviet Dialogue", Edited by Bertram Silverman, Robert Vogt, and Murray Yanowitch; M. E. Sharpe, Inc., 1993	box VIII.C 29
"Education, Class and Nation: The Experiences of Chile and Venezuela", Kalman H. Silvert and Leonard Reissman; Elsevier Scientific Publishing Co., Inc., 1976	box VIII.C 29
"Ethics in Criminal Justice Education: The Teaching of Ethics X", Lawrence W. Sherman; Briarcliff Manor, New York: The Hastings Center, 1982	box VIII.C 29
"Errors & Expectations: A Guide for the Teacher of Basic Writing", Mina P. Shaughnessy; Oxford University Press, 1977	box VIII.C 29
"Bang Chan: Social History of a Rural Community in Thailand", Lauren Sharp and Lucien M. Hanks; Cornell University Press, 1978	box VIII.C 29
"Between Fear and Hope: A Decade of Peace Activism", Edited by Sonia Shah; Fortkamp Publishing Company, 1992	box VIII.C 29
"A New Name for Peace: International, Environmentalism, Sustainable Development, and Democracy", Philip Shabecoff; University Press of New England, 1996	box VIII.C 30
"Algebra: The University of Chicago School Mathematics Project", John W. McConnell, Susan Brown, Margaret Hackworth, Susan Eddins, Zalman Ususkin; Scott, Foresman and Company, 1990	box VIII.C 30
"Credentialing Educational Accomplishment", Edited by Jerry W. Miller and Olive Mills; American Council on Education, 1978	box VIII.C 30
"The Junior College Progress and Prospect", Leland L. Medsker; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1960	box VIII.C 30
"Comparative Socialist Systems: Essays on Politics and Economics", Edited by Carmelo Mesa-Lago and Carl Beck; University of Pittsburgh Center for International Studies, 1975	box VIII.C 30
"New Weapons Old Politics: America's Military Procurement Muddle", Thomas L. McNaugher; The Brookings Institution, 1989	box VIII.C 30
"Teaching Guide to accompany Rights and Wrongs: Women's Struggle for Legal Equality", Neale McGoldrick; The Feminist Press, 1980	box VIII.C 30
"The Year of the Monkey: Revolt on Campus, 1968-1969", William J. McGill ; McGaw-Hill Book Company, 1982	box VIII.C 30

"Reducing Nuclear Danger: The Road Away From the Brink", McGeorge Bundy, William J. Crowe, Jr., and Sidney D. Drell; Council on Foreign Relations Press, 1993	box VIII.C 30
The Ethnic Situation in Bulgaria; "Researchers in 1992"; Club'90 Publishers, 1993	box VIII.C 30
"Perestroika and Soviet National Security", Michael MccGwire; The Brookings Institution, 1991	box VIII.C 30
"A General Pattern for American Public Higher Education", T. R. McConnell; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1962	box VIII.C 30
"Voices for Evolution", Edited by Betty McCollister; National Center for Science Education, 1989	box VIII.C 30
"U. S. Foreign Policy and the United Nations System", Edited by Charles William Maynes and Richard S. Williamson; W. W. Norton & Company, 1996	box VIII.C 30
"Universities in Partnership", I.C.M. Maxwell ; Scottish Academic Press, 1980	box VIII.C 30
"Processes of International Negotiations", Edited by Frances Mautner-Markhof; Westview Press, 1989	box VIII.C 31
"Creative Philanthropy: Carnegie Corporation and Africa, 1953-1973", E. Jefferson Murphy; Teachers College Press, 1976	box VIII.C 31
"Dilemmas of Independence: Ukraine After Totalitarianism", Alexander J. Motyl; Council on Foreign Relations Press, 1993	box VIII.C 31
"Calidad de la Educacion: Politicas Instrumentadas en Diversos Paises Para Mejorarla", Carlos Munoz Izquierdo; México: Fundación Mexicana para la Salud: Instituto de Fomento a la Investigación Educativa, 1997., 1997	box VIII.C 31
"Players & Issues in US Foreign Aid: Essential Information for Educators", Edited by Elizabeth Morrison and Randall B. Purcell; Kumarian Press, Inc., 1988	box VIII.C 31
"Economic Analyses at EPA: Assessing Regulatory Impact", Edited by Richard D. Morgenstern; Washington, DC: Resources for the Future, 1997	box VIII.C 31
"Shadows & Substance: The Chemical Weapons Convention", Edited by Benoit Morel and Kyle Olson; Westview Press, 1993	box VIII.C 31
"Japanese Americans: Changing Patterns of Ethnic Affiliation Over Three Generations", Darrel Montero; Westview Press, Inc., 1980	box VIII.C 31
(Rand Center for Russian and Eurasian Studies); ?; ?, 1996	box VIII.C 31
(Rand Center for Russian and Eurasian Studies): 2: 2 1006	

	box VIII.C 31
"Toward a True Alliance : Reconstructing US-Japan Security Relations", Edited Mike M. Mochizuki; The Brookings Institution, 1997	box VIII.C 31
"Early Childhood Programs and the Public Schools: Between Promise and Practice", Anne Mitchell, Michelle Seligson, and Fern Marx; Bank Street College Education, 1989	box VIII.C 31
"Missing Links: Gender Equity in Science and Technology for Development", Gender Working Group, UN Commission on Science and Technology for Development; UNIFEM, 1995	box VIII.C 31
"The State of Working America 1998-1999", Lawrence Mishel, Jared Bernstein, and John Schmitt; Cornell University Press, 1999	box VIII.C 31
"Abandoned in the Wasteland: Children, Television, and the First Amendment", Newton N. Minow and Craig L. Lamay; Hill and Wang, 1995	box VIII.C 31
"Social Engineering in Family Matters", Burton Mindick; Praeger Publishers, 1986	box VIII.C 31
"Toward a More Civil Society? USSR Under Mikhail Sergeevich Gorbachev", Edited by William Green Miller; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1989	box VIII.C 32
"Crisis Prevention, Confidence Building, and Reconciliation in South Asia", Edited by Michael Krepon and Amit Sevak; St. Martin's Press, 1995	box VIII.C 32
"Women and Law in West Africa: Situation Analysis of Some Key Issues Affecting Women", Edited by Akua Kuenyehia; Yamens Printing and Packaging Ltd., 1998	box VIII.C 32
"Homeless Children and Youth: A New American Dilemma", Edited by Julee H. Kryder-Coe, Lester M. Salamon, and Janice M. Molnar; Transaction Publishers, 1991	box VIII.C 32
"Board Liability: Guide for Nonprofit Directors", Daniel L. Kurtz; Moyer Bell Limited, 1988	box VIII.C 32
"Building Peace in Haiti", Chetan Kumar; Lynne Rienner Publishers, Inc., 1998	box VIII.C 32
"Burying Lenon: The Revolution in Soviet Ideology & Foreign Policy", Steven Kull ; Westview Press, 1992	box VIII.C 32
"Strategic Defense and the Western Alliance", Stanford Lakoff and Randy Willoughby; D. C. Health and Company, 1987	box VIII.C 32
"Private Power for the Public Good: A History of the Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching",	box VIII.C 32

Guillegie Gorporation of New 10	51K 1000140 107 57 00
Ellen Condliffe Lagemann; Wesleyan University Press, 1983	
"The New Russia: Troubled Transformation", Edited by Gail W. Lapidus ; Westview Press, Inc., 1995	box VIII.C 32
"The Positive Sum Strategy: Harnessing Technology for Economic Growth", Edited by Ralph Landau and Nathan Rosenberg; National Academy of Sciences, 1986	box VIII.C 32
"Early Adolescence: Perspectives on Research, Policy, and Intervention", Edited by Richard M. Lerner; Lawrence Erlbaum Associates, Publishers, 1993	box VIII.C 32
"Political Cognition: The 19th Annual Carnegie Symposium on Cognition", Edited by Richard R. Lau and David O. Sears; Lawrence Erlbaum Associates, Inc., Publishers, 1986	box VIII.C 32
"CD-ROM for African Research Needs: Guidelines for Selecting Databases", Lisbeth Levey; Sub-Saharan Program, American Association for the Advancement of Science, May 1996	box VIII.C 32
"Preventing Nuclear Terrorism", Paul Leventhal and Yonah Alexander; Nuclear Control Institute, 1987	box VIII.C 33
"The Family in Soviet Russia", H. Kent Geiger; Harvard University Press, 1968	box VIII.C 33
"Peddlers and Princes: Social Development and Economic Change in Two Indonesian Towns", Clifford Geerz; The University of Chicago Press, 1963	box VIII.C 33
"From Main Street to the Left Bank: Students and Scholars Abroad", John A. Garrity and Walter Adams; Michigan State University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 33
"The Global Partnership: International Agencies and Economic Development", Edited by Richard N. Gardner and Max F. Millikan; Frederick A. Praeger, Publishers, 1968	box VIII.C 33
"Blueprint for Peace", Edited by Richard N. Gardner; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1966	box VIII.C 33
"The Public Library in the Political Process", Olivier Garceau; Columbia University Press, 1949	box VIII.C 33
"Medical Care of the Adolescent", J. Roswell Gallagher; Appleton-Century-Crofts, Inc., 1960	box VIII.C 33
"The New Industrial State", John Kenneth Galbraith; Houghton Mifflin Company, 1967	box VIII.C 33
"France, Troubled Ally: De Gaulle's Heritage and Prospects", Edgar S. Furniss, Jr.; Harper & Brothers, Inc., 1960	box VIII.C 33
University of Chicago Press, 1963 "From Main Street to the Left Bank: Students and Scholars Abroad", John A. Garrity and Walter Adams; Michigan State University Press, 1959 "The Global Partnership: International Agencies and Economic Development", Edited by Richard N. Gardner and Max F. Millikan; Frederick A. Praeger, Publishers, 1968 "Blueprint for Peace", Edited by Richard N. Gardner; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1966 "The Public Library in the Political Process", Olivier Garceau; Columbia University Press, 1949 "Medical Care of the Adolescent", J. Roswell Gallagher; Appleton-Century-Crofts, Inc., 1960 "The New Industrial State", John Kenneth Galbraith; Houghton Mifflin Company, 1967 "France, Troubled Ally: De Gaulle's Heritage and Prospects", Edgar S. Furniss, Jr.; Harper & Brothers, Inc.,	box VIII.C 33 box VIII.C 33

"Probability: An Introduction", Samuel Goldberg; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1960

	box VIII.C 33
"Autonomy of Public Colleges: The Challenge of Coordination", Lyman A. Glenny; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1959	box VIII.C 33
"Teaching Machines and Programmed Learning, II Data and Directions", Edited by Robert Glaser; National Education Association of the United States, 1965	box VIII.C 33
"Giving in America: Toward a Stronger Voluntary Sector", John H. Filer (Chairman); Commission on Private Philanthropy and Public Needs, 1975	box VIII.C 33
"Talent and Performance", Eli Ginzberg and John L. Herma; Columbia University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 33
"Civil Procedure in Sweden: Columbia University School of Law Project on International Procedure", Ruth Bader Ginsburg and Anders Bruzelius; Martinus Nijhoff, 1965	box VIII.C 33
"Scientists and National Policy Making", Edited by Robert Gilpin and Christopher Wright; Columbia University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 33
"American Scientists & Nuclear Weapons Policy", Robert Gilpin; Princeton University Press, 1962	box VIII.C 33
"The College Library Building: Its Planning and Equipment", James Thayer Gerould and Frederick P. Keppel; Charles Scribner's Sons, 1932	box VIII.C 34
"The Dilemma of Accountability in Modern Government: Independence vs. Control", Edited by Bruce L. R. Smith & D. C. Hague; St. Martin's Press, 1971	box VIII.C 34
"International Co-operation in Litigation: Europe, Columbia University School of Law Project on International Procedure", Hans Smit, Director and Editor; Martinus Nijhoff, 1965	box VIII.C 34
"Indonesian-American Cooperation in Higher Education", Bruce L. Smith; Institute of Research on Overseas Programs, Michigan State University, 1960	box VIII.C 34
"Portraits of Chinese Women in Revolution", Agnes Smedley; The Feminist Press, 1976	box VIII.C 34
"The Scottish Enlightenment and the American College Ideal", Douglas Sloan; Teachers College Press, 1971	box VIII.C 34
"Leadership and Power in the Chinese Community of Thailand", G. William Skinner; Cornell University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 34
"Chinese Society in Thailand: An Analytical History", G. William Skinner; Cornell University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 34

"Politics in Brazil: 1930-1964, An Experiment in Democracy", Thomas E. Skidmore; Oxford University Press, Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 34
"The Congress Party in Rajasthan: Political Integration and Institution Building in an Indian State", Richard Sisson; University of California Press, 1972	box VIII.C 34
"New Laws for New Forests", Erling D. Solberg; The University of Wisconsin Press, 1961	box VIII.C 34
"Foreign Policy Decision Making: An Approach to the Study of International Politics)", Edited by Richard C. Snyder, H. W. Bruck, and Burton Sapin; The Free Press of Glencoe, 1962	box VIII.C 34
"Stockpiling Strategic Materials", Glenn H. Snyder; Chandler Publishing Company, 1966	box VIII.C 34
"Government in Zazzau: A Study of Government in the Hausa Chiefdom of Zaria in Northern Nigeria from 1800 to 1950", M. G. Smith; Oxford University Press, 1960	box VIII.C 34
"Religious Perspectives in American Culture", Edited by James Ward Smith and A. Leland Jamison; Princeton University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 34
"The Purposes of Higher Education", Hudson Smith; Harper & Brothers, 1955	box VIII.C 34
"India as a Secular State", Donald Eugene Smith; Princeton University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 34
"The New Political Economy: The Public Use of the Private Sector", Edited by Bruce L R Smith; John Wiley & Sons (A Halsted Press Book), 1975	box VIII.C 34
"The Social Reality of Scientific Myth: Science and Social Change", Edited by Kalman H. Silvert; American Universities Field Staff, Inc., 1969	box VIII.C 35
"Teaching Guide to accompany Moving the Mountain: Women Working for Social Change", Barbara Gates and Katherine J. Poss; The Feminist Press, 1981	box VIII.C 35
"The Great Transition: American-Soviet Relations and the End of the Cold War", Raymond L. Garthoff; The Brookings Institution, 1994	box VIII.C 35
"Detente and Confrontation: American-Soviet Relations from Nixon to Reagan, Revised Edition", Raymond L. Garthoff; The Brookings Institution, 1994	box VIII.C 35
(Brookings Occasional Papers) Assessing the Adversary (Estimates by the Eisenhower Administration of Soviet Intentions and Capabilities); Raymond L. Garthoff; The Brookings Institution, 1991	box VIII.C 35
"Aut Mind O Duning A County" - A 1 + - C 1 + - "	

[&]quot;Art, Mind, & Brain: A Cognitive Approach to Creativity", Howard Gardner; Basic Books, Inc., Publishers, 1982

	box VIII.C 35
"The Price of the Past: Russia's Struggle with the Legacy of a Militarized Economy", Clifford G. Gaddy; Brookings Institution Press, 1996	box VIII.C 35
"Local Power and Post-Soviet Politics", Edited by Theodore H. Friedgut and Jeffrey W. Hahn; M. E. Sharpe, Inc., 1994	box VIII.C 35
Health (The Civil Society Facing the National Challenges), 1995	box VIII.C 35
"Avoiding War: Problems of Crisis Management", Edited by Alexander L. George; Westview Press, Inc., 1991	box VIII.C 35
"Observatorio de la salud : necesidades, servicios, políticas", Edited by Julio Frenk; Fundación Mexicana para la Salud, 1997	box VIII.C 35
"José Luis Bobadilla : Una Vida en Transición 1995-1996", Julio Frenk and Jaime Sepulveda; INSP, FNSALUD, 1997	box VIII.C 35
"For All Practical Purposes: Introduction to Contemporary Mathematics: Instructor's Guide with Exercises," Consortium for Mathematics and Its Applications, Inc., W. H. Freeman and Company, 1988	box VIII.C 35
"For All Practical Purposes: Introduction to Contemporary Mathematics: Telecourse Guide", Consortium for Mathematics and Its Applications, Inc., W. H. Freeman and Company, 1991	box VIII.C 35
"Mental Health Policy Issues for South Africa", Edited by Don Foster, Melvyn Freeman, and Yogan Pillay; Medical Association of South Africa Multimedia Publications, 1997	box VIII.C 35
"The Arms Production Dilemma: Contraction and Restraint in the World Combat Aircraft Industry", Edited by Randall Forsberg; Center for Science and International Affairs, 1994	box VIII.C 35
"Teacher's Edition Part 1 Chapters 1-6: The University of Chicago School Mathematics Project: ALGEBRA", John W. McConnell, Susan Brown, Zalman Usiskin, Sharon L. Senk, Ted Widerski, Scott Anderson, Susan Eddins, Cathy Hynes Feldman, James Flanders, Margaret Hackworth, Daniel Hirschhorn, Lydia Polonsky, Leroy Sachs, and Ernest Woodward; Scott Foresman, 1996	box VIII.C 35
"A Science Odyssey: 100 Years of Discovery", Charles Flowers; William Morrow and Company, Inc., 1998	box VIII.C 36
"Russian Thought and Politics: Harvard Slavic Studies Vol. IV", Edited by Hugh McLean, Martin E. Malia, George Fischer; Harvard University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 36
"The Atlantic Triangle and the Cold War", Edgar McInnis; University of Toronto Press, 1959	box VIII.C 36

"The Changing Mission of Home Economics", Earl J. McGrath and Jack T. Johnson; Teachers College Press, 1968	box VIII.C 36
"The Predominantly Negro Colleges and Universities in	box VIII.C
Transition", Earl J. McGrath; Teachers College Press, 1965	36
"Social Science in General Education", Edited by Earl J.	box VIII.C
McGrath; Wm. C. Brown Company, 1948	36
"Science in General Education", Edited by Earl J. McGrath;	box VIII.C
Wm. C. Brown Company, 1948	36
"The Humanities in General Education", Edited by Earl J.	box VIII.C
McGrath; Wm. C. Brown Company, 1949	36
"Communication in General Education", Edited by Earl	box VIII.C
James McGrath; Wm. C. Brown Company, 1949	36
"Patterns of Professional Education", William J.	box VIII.C
McGlothlin; G. P. Putnam's Sons, 1960	36
"The Taiheiki: A Chronicle of Medieval Japan", Helen	box VIII.C
Craig McCullough; Columbia University Press, 1959	36
"From Elite to Mass to Universal Higher Education: The British and American Transformations", McConnell, Berdahl, and Fay; University of California, 1973	box VIII.C 36
"A General Pattern for American Public Higher Education", T. R. McConnell; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1962	box VIII.C 36
"Revolutionary Change in Cuba", Edited by Carmelo Mesa-	box VIII.C
Lago; University of Pittsburgh Press, 1971	36
"Symbols of American Community, 1735-1775", Richard L. Merritt; The Colonial Press Inc., 1966	box VIII.C 36
"The Adjustment of Youth: A Study of a Social Problem in the British, American, and Australian Communities"; Carleton: Melbourne University Press, 1951	box VIII.C 36
"Enriching the Curriculum through Motion Pictures: Final Report of the Nebraska Program of Educational Enrichment Through the Use of Motion Pictures", Wesley C. Meierhenry; University of Nebraska Press, 1952	box VIII.C 36
"The Junior College: Progress and Prospect", Leland L.	box VIII.C
Medsker; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1960	36
"Breaking the Access Barriers: A Profile of Two-Year Colleges", Leland L. Medsker and Dale Tillery; Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching, 1971	box VIII.C 36
"Patrick Henry: Patriot in the Making", Robert Douthat	box VIII.C
Meade; J. B. Lippincott Company, 1957	36

"Canadian Jurisprudence: The Civil Law and Common Law in Canada", Edited by Edward McWhinney; The Carswell Company Limited, 1958	box VIII.C 36
"A World History", William H. McNeill; Oxford University Press, Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 36
"Mental Health in Industry", Alan A. McLean and Graham C. Taylor; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1958	box VIII.C 37
"African Independence: The First Twenty-Five Years", Edited by Gwendolen M. Carter and Patrick O'Meara; Indiana University Press, 1985	box VIII.C 37
"Learning on the Job: Organizational Interaction in El Salvador, 1991-1995", Christine M. Cervenak; Working Paper Series, 1997	box VIII.C 37
"Professionals in China: Conflict and Accomodation", Trong R. Chai; The New Citizens Publishing Company, 1975	box VIII.C 37
" Public Television: A Program for Action, A Report of the Carnegie Commission on Educational Television", by James R. Killian Jr., 1979	box VIII.C 37
"The States and Private Higher Education", Carnegie Council on Policy Studies in Higher Education; Jossey- Bass Publishers, 1977	box VIII.C 37
"Selective Admissions in Higher Education", Warren W. Willingham and Hunter M. Breland; Jossey-Bass Publishers, 1977	box VIII.C 37
"Three Thousand Futures", Carnegie Council on Policy Studies in Higher Education; Jossey-Bass Publishers, 1980	box VIII.C 37
"Teaching Guide", Olivia Evey Chapa; The Feminist Press, 1981	box VIII.C 37
"Learning to Read: The Great Debate", Jeanne Chall; McGraw Hill, 1967	box VIII.C 37
"Assessment in the Service of Instruction", Edited by Audrey B Champagne, Barbara E. Lovitts and Betty J. Calinger; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1990	box VIII.C 37
"Science Teaching: Making the System Work", edited by Audrey B. Champagne; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1988	box VIII.C 37
"The Science Curriculum", edited by Audrey B. Champagne and Leslie E. Hornig; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1986	box VIII.C 37
"Science Teaching", edited by Audrey B. Champagne and Leslie E. Hornig; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1985	box VIII.C 37

"The Cuban Missile Crisis, 1962", Edited by Lawrence Chang and Peter Kornbluh; The New Press, 1993	box VIII.C 37
"Preventing Conflict in the Post-Communist World: Mobilizing International and Regional Organizations", Abram Chayes, Antonia Handler Chayes (Editors); The Brookings Institution, 1996	box VIII.C 37
"Iran's National Security Policy", Shahram Chubin; Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, 1994	box VIII.C 37
"Advanced Algebra, Teacher's Edition", Scott, Foresman; Scott, Foresman, and Company, 1990	box VIII.C 38
"The Reagan Record", John L. Palmer, Isabel V. Sawhill (Editors); The Urban Institute, 1984	box VIII.C 38
"Central Asia: Conflict, Resolution, and Change", Edited by Roald Z. Sagdeev and Susan Eisenhower; The Center for Post Soviet Studies, 1995	box VIII.C 38
"Controlling the Atom in the 21st Century", Edited by David P. O'very, Christopher E. Paine, and Dan W. Reicher; Westview Press, 1994	box VIII.C 38
"Keeping Students in School", Margaret Terry Orr; Jossey- Bass Publishers, 1987	box VIII.C 38
"Semblanzas: Los Fundadores de la Sociedad Mexicana de Bioquimica", Dr. Raul N. Ondarza, Editor; Sociedad Mexicana de Bioquimica, 1997	box VIII.C 38
"Biotechnology: An Industry comes of Ages", Steve Olson; National Academy of Sciences, 1986	box VIII.C 38
"Must we Bus? Segregated Schools and National Policy", Gary Orfield; The Brookings Institute, 1978	box VIII.C 38
"Shaping the Future: Biology and Human Values", Steve Olson; National Academy Press, 1989	box VIII.C 38
"How Nations Serve Young Children: Profile of Child Care and Education in 14 Countries", Edited by Patricia P. Olmsted and David P. Weikart; High/Scope Educational Research Foundation, 1989	box VIII.C 38
"Modern Psychology and Cultural Adaptation", edited by F.M. Okatcha; Swahili Language Consultants and Publishers, 1977	box VIII.C 38
"The New is Not Yet Born: Conflict Resolution in Southern Africa", Thomas Ohlson and Stephen John Steadman with Robert Davies; The Brookings Institution, 1994	box VIII.C 38
"How to Be a Cheap Hawk: The 1999 and 2000 Defense Budgets", Michael O'Hanlon; The Brookings Institution, 1998	box VIII.C 38

"Saving Lives with Force: Military Criteria for Humanitarian Intervention", Michael O'Hanlon; The	box VIII.C 38
Brookings Institution, 1997	
"A Half Penny on the Federal Dollar: The Future of Development Aid", Michael O'Hanlon and Carol Graham; The Brookings Institution, 1997	box VIII.C 38
"Technology Policy and Practice in Africa", Edited By Osita M. Ogbu, Banji O. Oyenka, and Hasa M. Miawa; International Development Research Center, 1995	box VIII.C 38
"Minority Education and Caste: The American System in Cross-Cultural Perspective", John L. Ogbu; Carnegie Corporation of New York, 1978	box VIII.C 39
"The Civic Culture Revisited", Gabriel A. Almond and Sidney Verba; Little, Brown and Company, 1980	box VIII.C 39
"Human Rights in Africa: Cross-Cultural Perspectives", Abdullahi Ahmed An-Na'im and Francis M. Deng (Editors); The Brookings Institution, 1990	box VIII.C 39
"Benchmarks for Science Literacy", Oxford University Press, 1993	box VIII.C 39
"Project 2061 Panel Reports: Biological Health Sciences; Mathematics; Physical and Informational Sciences and Engineering; Social and Behavioral Sciences; Technology", Mary Clark; David Blackwell and Leon Henkin; George Bugliarello; Mortimer H. Appley and Winifred B. Maher, James R. Johnson; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1989	box VIII.C 39
"New Perspectives for a Changing World Order", Edited by Eric H. Arnett; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1991	box VIII.C 39
"Science for All Americans", American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1989	box VIII.C 39
"Science in Africa: Utilizing Africa's Genetic Affluence through Natural Products Research and Development", American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1996	box VIII.C 39
"Science in Africa: Energy for Development beyond 2000", American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1994	box VIII.C 39
"Science in Africa: Setting Research Properties", American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1992	box VIII.C 39
"Science in Africa: Innovations in Higher Education", American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1992	box VIII.C 39

"Electronic Networking in Africa: Advancing Science and Technology for Development", American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1992	box VIII.C 39
"Science in Africa: Achievements and Prospects", American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1991	box VIII.C 39
"Handbook of Faculty Bargaining", George W. Angell and Edward P. Kelley Jr and Associates; Jossey-Bass Publishers, 1977	box VIII.C 39
"New Technologies for Security and Arms Control: Threats and Promise", Edited by Eric H. Arnett; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1989	box VIII.C 39
"Critical Choices: Setting Priorities in the Changing Security Environment", Edited by Eric H. Arnett, Elizabeth J. Kirk, and W Thomas Wander; Association for the Advancement of Science, 1991	box VIII.C 39
"Science and International Security", Eric H. Arnett; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1990	box VIII.C 39
"Science and Security: Technology Advanced and the Arms Control Agenda", Edited by Eric H. Arnett, Elizabeth J. Kirk, and W. Thomas Wander; American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1990	box VIII.C 39
"Strategies for the National Support of Basic Research: An International Comparison", Dr. Irvin Asher et al; The Israel Academy of Sciences and Humanities, 1995	box VIII.C 40
"The Fourth Dimension of Foreign Policy", Philip H. Coombs; Council on Foreign Relations, 1964	box VIII.C 40
"Executives for Federal Service: A Program for Action in Time of Crisis", John J. Corson; Columbia University Press, 1952	box VIII.C 40
"The American High School and the Talented Student", Frank O. Copley; The University of Michigan Press, 1961	box VIII.C 40
"Medical Education Reconsidered", Oliver Cope and Jerrold Zacharias; J.B. Lippincott Company, 1966	box VIII.C 40
"Medical Education Reconsidered", Oliver Cope and Jerrold Zacharias; J.B. Lippincott Company, 1966	box VIII.C 40
"Man, Mind, and Medicine: The Doctor's Education", Oliver Cope; J.B. Lippincott Company, 1968	box VIII.C 40
"Colleges for Freedom: A Study of Purposes, Practices, and Needs", Donald J. Cowling and Carter Davidson; Harper and Brothers, 1947	box VIII.C 40
"Philanthropy in the 70s: An Anglo-American Discussion", Edited by John J. Corson and Harry V. Hodson; The Council on Foundations, 1973	box VIII.C 40

"Men Near the Top: Filling Key Posts in the Federal Service", John J. Corson and R. Shale Paul; Johns Hopkins Press, 1966	box VIII.C 40
"Governances of Colleges and Universities", John J. Corson; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1960	box VIII.C 40
"Research for Tomorrow's Schools: Disciplined Inquiry for Education", Lee J. Cronbach and Patrick Suppes (Editors); The Macmillan Company, 1969	box VIII.C 40
"The Extension of University Teaching", James Creese; American Association for Adult Education, 1941	box VIII.C 40
"Chinese Civilization in Liberal Education", Edited by H.G. Creel; University of Chicago Press, 1959	box VIII.C 40
"The Growth of Competence", Edited by K.J. Connolly and J.S. Bruner; Academic Press, 1973	box VIII.C 40
"East Across the Pacific", Hilary Conroy and T. Scott Miyawaka; ABC-CLIO, 1972	box VIII.C 40
"Planning Non-Traditional Programs", K. Patricia Cross and John R. Valley and Associates; Jossey Bass Publishers, 1974	box VIII.C 40
"The Education of American Teachers", James B. Conant; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1963	box VIII.C 40
"On Understanding Science", James B. Conant; Yale University Press, 1947	box VIII.C 40
"Two Modes of Thought: My Encounters with Science and Education", James B. Conant; Trident Press, 1964	box VIII.C 40
"The Making of a Sister-Teacher", Sister Maria Concepta; University of Notre-Dame Press, 1965	box VIII.C 40
"The Citadel of Learning", James B. Conant; Yale University Press, 1956	box VIII.C 40
"Modern Science and Modern Man", James B. Conant; Columbia University Press, 1952	box VIII.C 40
"Education in a Divided World", James B. Conant; Harvard University Press, 1949	box VIII.C 40
"A Commentary on Schools in Metropolitan Areas: Slums and Suburbs", James B. Conant; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1961	box VIII.C 40
"Thomas Jefferson and the Development of American Public Education", James B. Conant; University of California Press, 1962	box VIII.C 40
"Shaping Educational Policy", James B. Conant; McGraw-Hill Publishing Company, 1964	box VIII.C 40

"Art Education", James B. Conant; Center for Applied Research in Education, 1964	box VIII.C 41
"Partnerships: A Compendium of State and Federal Cooperative Technology Programs", Dan Berglund and Christopher Coburn; Battelle Memorial Institute, 1995	box VIII.C 41
"Making the Russian Bomb: From Stalin to Yeltsin", Thomas B. Cochran, Robert S. Norris, and Oleg A. Bukharin; Westview Press, 1995	box VIII.C 41
"Teaching for Understanding: Challenges for Policy and Practice", David Cohen, Milbrey W. McLaughlin, John E. Talbert (editors); Jossey-Bass Publishers, 1993	box VIII.C 41
"Manufacturing Matters: The Myth of the Post-Industrial Economy", Stephen S. Cohen and John Zysman; Basic Books Inc., 1987	box VIII.C 41
"The Report of the Committee on Economic Security of 1935", National Conference on Social Welfare, 1985	box VIII.C 41
"Felix S. Cohen's Handbook of Federal Indian Law", The Michie Company, 1982	box VIII.C 41
"The Superior Student in American Higher Education", Joseph W. Cohen; McGraw-Hill Inc, 1966	box VIII.C 41
"Contextual Factors in Education", Michael Cole and Peg Griffin (editors); Wisconsin Center for Education Research, 1987	box VIII.C 41
"The Library of Congress in Perspective", Edited by John Y. Cole; R.R. Bowker Company, 1978	box VIII.C 41
"Growing Pains: Russian Democracy and the Election of 1993", Timothy J. Colton and Jerry F. Hough (Editors); The Brookings Institution, 1998	box VIII.C 41
"After the Soviet Union: From Empire to Nations", Timothy J. Colton and Robert Legvold (editors); W.W. Norton and Company, 1992	box VIII.C 41
"Rallying the Whole Village: The Comer Process for Reforming Education", James P. Comer, Norris M. Haynes, Edward T. Joyner, and Michael Ben-Avie (editors); Teachers College Press Columbia University, 1966	box VIII.C 41
"Waiting for a Miracle: Why Schools can't Solve out Problems and How we Can", James P. Comer; The Penguin Group, 1997	box VIII.C 42
"Business as a System of Power", Robert A. Brady; Columbia University Press, 1943	box VIII.C 42
"Coalcoman and Motines del Oro (An 'ex-distrito' of Michoacan Mexico)", Donald D. Brand and others; Martinus Nijhoff, 1960	box VIII.C 42

"Father Tompkins of Nova Scotia", George Boyle; P. J. Kenedy & Sons, 1953	box VIII.C 42
"Rural Trends in Depression Years. A Survey of Village- Centered Agricultural Communities 1930–1936", Edmund Des. Brunner and Irving Lorge; Columbia University Press, 1937	box VIII.C 42
"A Documentary History of Chinese Communism", Conrad Brandt, Benjamin Schwartz, and John K. Fairbank; Harvard University Press, 1952	box VIII.C 42
"Stalin's Failure in China, 1924-1927", Conrad Brandt; Harvard University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 42
"The United States Navy in the Pacific, 1897-1909", William Reynolds Braisted; University of Texas Press, 1958	box VIII.C 42
"Major Problems of United States Foreign Policy, 1952-53", The International Studies Group of The Brookings Institution; George Banta Publishing Company, 1952	box VIII.C 42
"Academic Encounter: The American University in Japan and Korea", Martin Bronfenbrenner; The Free Press of Glencoe, Inc., 1961	box VIII.C 42
"Higher Education: Incentives and Obstacles", edited by Nicholas C. Brown; American Council on Education, 1960	box VIII.C 42
"Toward a Theory of Instruction", Jerome S. Bruner; The Belknap Press of Harvard University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 42
"Arms Control, Disarmament, and National Security", edited by Donald G. Brennan; George Braziller, 1961	box VIII.C 42
"The Demography of Tropical Africa", William Brass et al; Princeton University Press, 1968	box VIII.C 42
"Teaching with Books: A Study of College Libraries", Harvie Branscomb; Association of American Colleges, 1940	box VIII.C 42
"Andrew Carnegie's Own Story for Boys and Girls", Anna Brochhausen; Houghton Mifflin Company, 1929	box VIII.C 42
"Rural Australia and New Zealand", Edmund Des. Brunner; American Council, Institute of Pacific Relations, 1938	box VIII.C 42
"Nursing for the Future: A report prepared for the National Nursing Council", Esther Lucile Brown; Russell Sage Foundations, 1948	box VIII.C 42
"The South Carolina Regulators: The Story of the First American Vigilante Movements;", Richard Maxwell Brown; The Belknap Press of Harvard University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 42

"The First Look at Strangers", Robert Bunker, John Adair; Rutgers University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 42
"The Permanent Purge", Zbigniew K. Brzezinski; Harvard University Press, 1956	box VIII.C 42
"The Public Librarian", Alice I. Bryan; Columbia University Press, 1952	box VIII.C 43
"Teaching Africa Today: A Handbook for Teachers and Curriculum Planners", E. Jefferson Murphy and Harry Stein; Citation Press, 1973	box VIII.C 43
"Creative Philanthropy: Carnegie Corporation and Africa, 1953-1973", (TWO COPIES, ONE SOFT ONE HARD); E. Jefferson Murphy; Carnegie Corporation of New York, 1976	box VIII.C 43
"American Librarianship From a European Angle: An Attempt at An Evaluation of Policies and Activities", Wilhelm Munthe; R. R. Donnelley & Sons Company, 1939	box VIII.C 43
"American State Politics: Readings for comparative analysis", Frank Munger; Thomas Y. Crowell Company, 1966	box VIII.C 43
"Bechuanaland: Pan-African Outpost or Bantu Homeland?", Edwin S. Munger; Oxford University Press, 1965	box VIII.C 43
"Nation and Family: The Swedish Experiment in Democratic Family and Population Policy", Alva Myrdal; Harper & Brothers, 1941	box VIII.C 43
"Nation and Family: The Swedish Experiment in Democratic Family and Population Policy", Alva Myrdal; Harper & Brothers Publishers, 1941	box VIII.C 43
"Computers in Knowledge-Based Fields", Charles A. Myers; The Colonial Press Inc., 1970	box VIII.C 43
"From school to work: improving the transition: a collection of policy papers", United States. National Commission for Manpower Policy; Washington: The Commission: For sale by the Supt. of Docs., U.S. Govt. Print. Office	box VIII.C 43
"Strengthening the Government-University Partnership in Science", Ad Hoc Committee on Government-University Relationships in Support of Science and Committee on Science, Engineering, and Public Policy; National Academy Press, 1983	box VIII.C 43
"Selected Studies of Negro Employment in the South", National Planning Association, Committee of the South Reports; National Publishing Company, 1955	box VIII.C 43

"Curriculum ProgramsThe Education of Teachers: Report of the Kansas TEPS Conference, 1959", National Education Association of the United States, 1959	box VIII.C 43
"On Equality of Educational Opportunity", Edited by Frederick Mosteller and Daniel P. Moynihan; Random House, Inc. (TWO COPIES ONE SOFT ONE HARD), 1972	box VIII.C 43
"The Uses of English", Herbert J. Muller; Holt, Rinehart and Winston, Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 43
"The Pre-Election Polls of 1948: Report to the Committee on Analysis of Pre-election Polls and Forecasts", Frederick Mosteller, Herbert Hyman, Philip J. McCarthy, Eli S. Marks, and David B. Truman; Social Science Research Council, 1949	box VIII.C 43
"The Sociology of Political Independence", Charles C. Moskos, Jr.; Schenkman Publishing Company, Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 43
"The American Style: Essays in Value and Performance", Edited by Elting E. Morrison; Massachusetts Institute of Technology, 1958	box VIII.C 43
"Productive Americans", James N. Morgan, Ismail A. Sirageldin, and Nancy Baerwaldt; University of Michigan, 1966	box VIII.C 43
"The West Indies: The Federal Negotiations", John Mordecai; George Allen and Unwin Ltd., 1968	box VIII.C 43
"Soviet Politics—The Dilemma of Power", Barrington Moore Jr.; Harvard University Press, 1956	box VIII.C 43
"The Library Functions of the States: Commentary on the Survey of Library Functions of the States", Phillip Monypenny; American Library Association, 1966	box VIII.C 44
"Regional Model Life Tables and Stable Populations", Ansley J. Coale and Paul Demeny; Princeton University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 44
"The Comprehensive High School: A Second report to Interested Citizens", James B. Conant; McGraw Hill, 1967	box VIII.C 44
"Medical Care for the American People: The Final Report of the Committee on the Costs of Medical Care", Committee on the Costs of Medical Care; University of Chicago Press, 1932	box VIII.C 44
"Sound Recording Equipment for Schools", Irvin Stewart, editor; Committee on Scientific Aids to Learning, 1940	box VIII.C 44
"The Museum in America, Volume One", Laurence Vail Coleman; American Association of Museums, Waverly Press, Inc., 1939	box VIII.C 44
"The Museum in America, Volume Two", Laurence Vail Coleman; American Association of Museums, Waverly Press, Inc., 1939	box VIII.C 44

"The Museum in America, Volume Three", Laurence Vail Coleman; American Association of Museums, Waverly Press, Inc., 1939	box VIII.C 44
"The Superior Student in American Higher Education", Edited by Joseph W. Cohen; McGraw-Hill, Inc., 1966	box VIII.C 44
"The War to End All Wars: The American Military Experience in World War I", Edward M. Coffman; Oxford University Press, 1968	box VIII.C 44
"Manual for Small Museums", Laurence Vail Coleman; G. P. Putman's Sons, 1927	box VIII.C 44
"Historical House Museums", Laurence Vail Coleman; The American Association of Museums, 1933	box VIII.C 44
"Company Museums", Laurence Vail Coleman ; The American Association of Museums, 1943	box VIII.C 44
"The Revolutionary Transformation of the American High School", James Bryant Conant; Harvard University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 44
"The Education of American Teachers", James Bryant Conant; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1963, 1964	box VIII.C 44
"The American High School Today: A First Report to Interested Citizens", James B. Conant; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1959	box VIII.C 44
"The Comprehensive High School: A Second Report to Interested Citizens", James Bryant Conant; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 44
"Foundations, Private Giving, and Public Policy: Report and Recommendations", The Commission on Foundations and Private Philanthropy; University of Chicago Press, 1970	box VIII.C 44
"Diversity by Design: Commission on Non-Traditional Study", Samuel B. Gould, Chairman; Jossey-Bass, Inc., Publishers, 1973	box VIII.C 44
"Social Status in the City", Richard P. Coleman and Bernice L. Neugarten; Jossey-Bass Inc., Publishers, 1971	box VIII.C 44
"College and University Museums", Laurence Vail Coleman; The American Association of Museums, 1942	box VIII.C 45
"A Science Odyssey: 100 Years of Discovery", Charles Flowers; William Morrow and Company, Inc., 1998	box VIII.C 45
"Nuclear Weapons After the Cold War: Guidelines for U. S. Policy", Michele A. Flournoy, editor; HarperCollins College Publishers, 1993	box VIII.C 45
"Ethical Dilemmas and the Education of Policymakers:	box VIII.C

L. Payne; The Institute of Society, Ethics, and the Life Sciences, 1980

Sciences, 1900	
"Technology and Communist Culture: The Socio-Cultural Impact of Technology under Socialism", Edited by Frederic J. Fleron, Jr. ; Praeger Publishers, 1977	box VIII.C 45
"Getting Together: Building a Relationship That Gets to Yes", Roger Fisher and Scott Brown; Houghton Mifflin Company, 1988	box VIII.C 45
"Alaska's Constitutional Convention", Victor Fischer; University of Alaska Press, 1975	box VIII.C 45
"Social Consequences of Modernization in Communist Societies", Edited by Mark G. Field; Johns Hopkins University Press, 1976	box VIII.C 45
"Bridging the Gap: A Future Security Architecture for the Middle East", Shai Feldman and Abdullah Toukan; Rowman & Littlefield Publishers, Inc., 1997	box VIII.C 45
"Media Ratings: Design, Use and Consequences", Joel Federman; Mediascope, Inc., 1996	box VIII.C 45
"The Origins and Growth of Communication", Lynne Feagans, Catherine Garvey, and Roberta Golinkoff; Ablex Publishing Corporation, 1984	box VIII.C 45
"Growing Artificial Societies: Social Science from the Bottom Up", Joshua M. Epstein and Robert Axtell; The Brookings Institution, 1996	box VIII.C 45
"Conventional Force Reductions: A Dynamic Assessment", Joshua M. Epstein; The Brookings Institution, 1990	box VIII.C 45
"Empowering Women for the 21st Century: The Challenged of Politics, Business, Development and Leadership, Summary of the 9th Annual Conference of the Africa Leadership Forum in Accra, Ghana, 27-29 January 1997", Africa Leadership Forum; Intec Printers Ltd., January 1997	box VIII.C 45
"Las Mujeres: Conversations from a Hispanic Community", Nan Elsasser, Kyle MacKenzie, and Yvonne Tixier y Vigil; The Feminist Press, 1980	box VIII.C 45
"The Making of a Drug-Free America: Programs that Work", Mathea Falco; Times Books, 1992	box VIII.C 45
"The Racist Mind: Portraits of American Neo-Nazis and Klansmen", Raphael S. Ezekiel; Penguin Group, 1995	box VIII.C 45
"Using Psychological Science: Making the Public Case", Edited by Frank Farley and Cynthia H. Null; The Federation of Behavioral, Psychological and Cognitive Sciences, 1987	box VIII.C 46

"The State of Working America, 1996-1997", Lawrence Mishel, Jared Bernstein, and John Schmitt; M. E. Sharpe, Inc., 1997	box VIII.C 46
"Promoting the Health of Adolescents: New Directions for the Twenty-First Century", Edited by Susan G. Millstein, Anne C. Petersen, and Elena O. Nightingale; Oxford University Press, 1993	box VIII.C 46
"Mergers in Higher Education: An Analysis of Ten Case Studies", John D. Millett; Academy for Educational Development, Inc., 1976	box VIII.C 46
"Living Systems", James Grier Miller; McGraw-Hill, Inc., 1978	box VIII.C 46
"The Rise of Nations in the Soviet Union: American Policy and the Disintegration of the USSR", Edited by Michael Mandelbaum; Council on Foreign Relations Press, 1991	box VIII.C 46
"Open Secrets: The Encyclopedia of Congressional Money and Politics", (Third Edition-1992 Elections); Larry Makinson and Joshua Goldstein; Congressional Quarterly Inc., 1994	box VIII.C 46
"The Two Sexes: Growing Up Apart, Coming Together", Eleanor E. Maccoby; Belknap Press of Harvard University Press, 1998	box VIII.C 46
"Mexico: The Remaking of an Economy, Second Edition", Nora Lustig; The Brookings Institution, 1998	box VIII.C 46
"The Search for Security in Space", Edited by Kenneth N. Luongo and W. Thomas Wander; Cornell University Press, 1989	box VIII.C 46
"The Correspondence of Edmund Burke, Volume X)", Compiled by Barbara Lower, Peter Marshall, and John A. Woods; Cambridge University Press, 1978	box VIII.C 46
"Weapons in Space", Edited by Franklin A. Long, Donald Hafner, and Jeffrey Boutwell; W. W. Norton & Company, 1986	box VIII.C 47
"Arms Control by Committee: Managing Negotiations with the Russians", George Bunn; Stanford University Press, 1992	box VIII.C 47
"The Best Intentions (Unintended Pregnancy and the Well- Being of Children and Families", Edited by Sarah S. Brown and Leon Eisenberg; National Academy Press, 1995	box VIII.C 47
"How to Save Urban America", Edited by William A. Caldwell; Regional Plan Association, Inc., 1973	box VIII.C 47
"Reducing Nuclear Danger: The Road Away From the Brink", Mcgeorge Bundy, William J. Crowe, Jr., and Sidney D. Drell; Council on Foreign Relations Press, 1993	box VIII.C 47

"Prenatal Care: Reaching Mothers, Reaching Infants", Edited by Sarah S. Brown; National Academy Press, 1988	box VIII.C 47
"Prenatal Care: Reaching Mothers, Reaching Infants, Summary and Recommendations", Edited by Sarah S. Brown; National Academy Press, 1988	box VIII.C 47
"A New Concept of Cooperative Security: Brookings Occasional Papers", Ashton B. Carter, William J. Perry, John D. Steinbruner; The Brookings Institution, 1992	box VIII.C 47
"Managing Nuclear Operations", Edited by Ashton B. Carter, John D. Steinbruner, and Charles A. Zraket; The Brookings Institution, 1987	box VIII.C 47
"Toward a Literate Society: A Report from the National Academy of Education", Edited by John B. Carroll and Jeanne S. Chall; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1975	box VIII.C 47
"Superpower Arms Control: Setting the Record Straight", Edited by Albert Carnesale and Richard N. Haass; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1987	box VIII.C 47
"Moving the Mountain: Women Working for Social Change", Ellen Cantarow; The Feminist Press, 1980	box VIII.C 47
"Verification: Monitoring Disarmament", Edited by Francesco Calogero, Marvin L. Goldberger, and Sergei P. Kapitza; Westview Press, 1991	box VIII.C 47
"Ethics Teaching in Higher Education: The Hastings Center Series in Ethics", Edited by Daniel Callahan and Sissela Bok; Plenum Press, 1980	box VIII.C 47
"Past Caring: A History of U. S. Preschool Care and Education for the Poor, 1820-1965", Emily D. Cahan; National Center for Children in Poverty, School of Public Health, Columbia University, 1989	box VIII.C 48
"Beyond the Hotline: How We Can Prevent the Crisis that Might Bring On a Nuclear War", William L. Ury; Houghton Mifflin Company, 1985	box VIII.C 48
"Helsinki Watch Report, Toward the Rule of Law: Soviet Legal Reform and Human Rights under Perestroika", New York: U.S. Helsinki Watch Committee, 1989	box VIII.C 48
"Out of the Bleachers: Writings on Women and Sport", Stephanie L. Twin; The Feminist Press and the McGraw- Hill Book Company, 1979	box VIII.C 48
"The Dynamics of Trade and Employment", Edited by Laura D'Andrea Tyson, William T. Dickens, and John Zysman; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1988	box VIII.C 48
"The One Best System: A History of American Urban Education", David B. Tyack; Harvard University Press,	box VIII.C 48

"The 2000 Prune Book: How to Succeed in Washington's Top Jobs", John H. Trattner; Brookings Institution Press", 2000	box VIII.C 48
"The 1997 Prune Book: Making the Right Appointments to Manage Washington's Toughest Jobs", John H. Trattner; Madison Books, 1997	box VIII.C 48
"The Prune Book: The 60 Toughest Science and Technology Jobs in Washington)", John H. Trattner; Madison Books, 1992	box VIII.C 48
"Improving Aid to Africa", Nicolas van de Walle and Timothy A. Johnston; Washington, DC : Overseas Development Council : Baltimore, MD : Distributed by Johns Hopkins University Press, 1996	box VIII.C 48
"Indigenous Peoples and Democracy in Latin America", Edited by Donna Lee van Cott; St. Martin's Press, 1994	box VIII.C 48
"Transition Mathematics", (The University of Chicago School Mathematics Project); Zalman Usiskin, James Flanders, Cathy Hynes, Lydia Polonsky, Susan Porter, Steven S. Viktora; Scott Foresman & Co., 1990, 1992	box VIII.C 48
"Transition Mathematics", (The University of Chicago School Mathematics ProjectTEACHER'S EDITION); Zalman Usiskin, James Flanders, Cathy Hynes, Lydia Polonsky, Susan Porter, Steven S. Viktora; Scott Foresman & Co., 1990, 1992	box VIII.C 49
"Americas: An Anthology", Edited by Mark B. Rosenberg, A. Douglas Kincaid, and Kathleen Logan; Oxford University Press, 1992	box VIII.C 49
"Chemical Disarmament and U. S. Security", Edited by Brad Roberts; Westview Press, 1992	box VIII.C 49
"Declining Economic Status of Black Children: Examining the Change", Cynthia Rexroat; Joint Center for Political and Economic Studies Press, 1994	box VIII.C 49
"American Indians in Higher Education", Paul E. Resta and Thomas R. Hopkins; University of New Mexico, 1984	box VIII.C 49
"IREX: Register of American Field Research on Eastern Europe, Mongolia, and the USSR", (Volume 7, Fall 1991); Edited by Ann E. Robertson; International Research & Exchanges Board Inc., 1991	box VIII.C 49
"Reference Manual on Scientific Evidence", Federal Judicial Center, 1994	box VIII.C 49
"Faculty Retirement in the Arts & Sciences", Albert Rees and Sharon P. Smith; Princeton University Press, 1991	box VIII.C 49
"The Decline of Representative Democracy: Process, Participation, and Power in State Legislatures", Alan	box VIII.C 49

Rosenthal; CQ Press (Division of Congressional Quarterly Inc.), 1998

"Science-Based Economic Development: Case Studies Around the World", Edited by Susan U. Raymond; The New York Academy of Sciences, 1996	box VIII.C 49
"Early Child Care in Israel", (International Monograph Series on Early Child Care 7); Chanan Rapaport, Joseph Marcus, Miriam Glikson, Witold Jedlicki, and Sheldon Lache (Edited by Halbert B. Robinson and Nancy M. Robinson); Gordon & Breach, Science Publishers Ltd., 1976	box VIII.C 49
"Sex Segregation in the Workplace: Trends, Explanations, Remedies", Edited by Barbara F. Reskin; National Academy Press, 1984	box VIII.C 49
"Science for All Americans: Project 2061", American Association for the Advancement of Science; Oxford University Press, 1990	box VIII.C 49
"Early Child Care in Britain", (International Monograph Series on Early Child Care 5); Mia Kellmer Pringle and Sandhya Naidoo, Edited by Halbert B. Robinson and Nancy M. Robinson; Gordon and Breach, 1975	box VIII.C 49
"Education and Learning to Think", Lauren B. Resnick; National Academy Press, 1987	box VIII.C 49
"Prospering in a Global Economy: Foreign Participation in U.S. Research and Development", Edited by Proctor P. Reid and Alan Schriesheim; National Academy Press, 1996	box VIII.C 49
"Project 30 Alliance, Project 30 Year Two Report: Institutional Accomplishments", The Project 30 Alliance; University of Delaware, 1991	box VIII.C 49
"Ethics in the Education of Business Managers: The Teaching of Ethics V", Charles W. Powers and David Vogel; The Institute of Society, Ethics, and the Life Sciences, 1980	box VIII.C 49
"When Illness Strikes the Leader: The Dilemma of the Captive King", Jerrold M. Post and Robert S. Robins; Yale University Press, 1993	box VIII.C 50
"The Teaching of Ethics in Higher Education: A Report", Hastings Center, Institute of Society, Ethics, and the Life Sciences, 1980	box VIII.C 50
"Russia and Japan: an unresolved dilemma between distant neighbors", Edited by Tsuyoshi Hasegawa, Jonathan Haslam, and Andrew C. Kuchins; University of California at Berkeley (International and Area Studies), 1993	box VIII.C 50

"Rx: Spiritist as Needed: A Study of a Puerto Rican Community Mental Health Resource", Alan Hardwood; John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1977	box VIII.C 50
"Environmental Consequences of Nuclear War", (Scope 28 Volume II: Ecological and Agricultural Effects); M. A. Harwell and T. C. Hutchinson; John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1985	box VIII.C 50
"A History of Higher Education in Canada, 1663-1960", Robin S. Harris; University of Toronto Press, 1976	box VIII.C 50
"A Bibliography of Higher Education in Canada", Robin S. Harris, Marcel de Grandpere, Hazel Roberts, and Hugh L. Smith; University of Toronto Press, 1981	box VIII.C 50
"The Future of Adult Education", Fred Harvey Harrington; Jossey-Bass, Inc., Publishers, 1977	box VIII.C 50
"The Wealth of the American People", Oscar and Mary F. Handlin; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1975	box VIII.C 50
"Main Street America and the Third World", John Maxwell Hamilton; Seven Locks Press, 1986	box VIII.C 50
"Main Street America and the Third World", John Maxwell Hamilton; Seven Locks Press, 1988	box VIII.C 50
"Health and Behavior: Frontiers of Research in the Behavioral Sciences", Edited by David A. Hamburg, Glen R. Elliot, and Delores L. Parron; National Academy Press, 1982	box VIII.C 50
"Nuclear Fallacy: Dispelling the Myth of Nuclear Strategy", Morton H. Halperin; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1987	box VIII.C 50
"Public Policy and Private Interests: The Institutions of Compromise", D. C. Hague, W. J. M. MacKenzie, and A. Barker; The MacMillan Press Ltd., 1975	box VIII.C 50
"ATBMs and Western Security: Missile Defense for Europe", Edited by Donald L. Hafner and John Roper; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1988	box VIII.C 50
"Democracy and the Welfare State", Edited by Amy Gutmann; Princeton University Press, 1988	box VIII.C 51
"The New Alliance: America's R&D Consortia", Dan Dimancescu and James Botkin; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1986	box VIII.C 51
"Nonprofit Enterprise in the Arts: Studies in Mission and Constraint", Paul J. DiMaggio; Oxford University Press, 1986	box VIII.C 51
"Taking Charge: State Action on School Reform in the 1980s", Denis P. Doyle, Bruce S. Cooper, and Roberta Trachtman; Hudson Institute, 1991	box VIII.C 51

"Democracy in East Asia", Edited by Larry Diamond and Marc F. Plattner; The Johns Hopkins University Press, 1998	box VIII.C 51
"Civil-Military Relations and Democracy", Edited by Larry Diamond and Marc F. Plattner; The Johns Hopkins University Press, 1996	box VIII.C 51
"La Salute Mentale Nel Mondo", Robert Desjarlais, Leon Eisenberg, Byron Good, and Arthur Kleinmann; Oxford University Press, 1995	box VIII.C 51
"African Reckoning: A Quest for Good Governance", Edited by Francis M. Deng and Terrence Lyons; The Brookings Institution, 1998	box VIII.C 51
"The Challenge of Famine Relief: Emergency Operations in the Sudan", Francis M. Deng and Larry Minear; The Brookings Institution, 1992	box VIII.C 51
"Protecting the Dispossessed: A Challenge for the International Community", Francis M. Deng; The Brookings Institution, 1993	box VIII.C 51
"Conflict Resolution in Africa", Edited by Francis M. Deng and I. William Zartman; The Brookings Institution, 1991	box VIII.C 51
"Sovereignty as Responsibility: Conflict Management in Africa)", Francis M. Deng, Sadikiel Kimaro, Terrence Lyons, Donald Rothchild, and I. William Zartman; The Brookings Institution, 1996	box VIII.C 51
"Small Futures: Children, Inequality, and the Limits of Liberal Reform", Richard H. de Lone; Harcourt Brace Jovanovich, 1979	box VIII.C 51
"The Effects of Maternal Mortality on Children in Africa: An Exploratory Report on Kenya, Namibia, Tanzania, Zambia, and Zimbabwe", Defense for Children International-USA; Defense for Children International- USA, 1991	box VIII.C 51
"Enhancing Motivation: Change in the Classroom", Richard deCharms; Irvington Publishers, Inc. (Halsted Press), 1976	box VIII.C 51
"Sectoral Labor Effects of North American Free Trade", Edited by Rafael Fernandez de Castro, Monica Verea Campos, Sidney Weintraub ; Universidad Nacional Autonoma de Mexico, 1993	box VIII.C 52
"Rights and Wrongs: Women's Struggle for Legal Equality", Susan Cary Nicholas, Alice M. Price, and Rachel Rubin; The Feminist Press, 1979	box VIII.C 52
"Technical Talent from the Military Industry: A Resource for Our Schools", Proceedings of a Meeting Held at the IBM Palisades Advanced Business Institute; National Executive Service Corps, 1990	box VIII.C 52

"Violence in Families: Assessing Prevention and Treatment Programs", Edited by Rosemary Chalk and Patricia A. King; National Academy Press, 1998	box VIII.C 52
"Improving Schooling for Language-Minority Children: A Research Agenda", Edited by Diane August and Kenji Hakuta; National Academy Press, 1997	box VIII.C 52
"Educating Language-Minority Children", Edited by Diane August and Kenji Hakuta; National Academy Press, 1998	box VIII.C 52
"Women's Work, Men's Work: Sex Segregation on the Job", Edited by Barbara F. Reskin and Heidi I. Hartmann; National Academy Press, 1986	box VIII.C 52
"Management and Disposition of Excess Weapons Plutonium: Reactor-Related Options", Panel on Reactor- Related Options for the Disposition of Excess Weapons Plutonium; National Academy Press, 1995	box VIII.C 52
"Alternative Agriculture", Committee on the Role of Alternative Farming Methods in Modern Production Agriculture; National Academy Press, 1989	box VIII.C 52
"Improving Risk Communication", Committee on Risk Perception and Communication; National Academy Press, 1989	box VIII.C 52
"No Access to Law: Alternatives to the American Judicial System", Edited by Laura Nader; Academic Press (A Subsidiary of Harcourt Brace Jovanovich Publishers), 1980	box VIII.C 52
"Education: From Poverty to Liberty", Edited by Bill Nasson and John Samuel; David Philip Publishers, 1990	box VIII.C 52
"Trustees and the Future of Foundations", John W. Nason; Council on Foundations: New York, 1977	box VIII.C 52
"Hazards: Technology and Fairness", National Academy of Engineering; National Academy Press, 1986	box VIII.C 52
"Education for the Manufacturing World of the Future", National Academy of Engineering; National Academy Press, 1985	box VIII.C 52
"The Future of the U.SSoviet Nuclear Relationship", Committee on International Security and Arms Control; National Academy Press, 1991	box VIII.C 52
"National Academy of Social Insurance: 1992 Membership Directory", National Academy of Social Insurance; National Academy of Social Insurance, 1992	box VIII.C 52
"Map and Track: State Initiatives for Young Children and Families", Jane Knitzer and Stephen Page; National Center for Children in Poverty, 1996	box VIII.C 52
WM (M	

"Matrices: New Topics for Secondary School Mathematics: Materials and Software", Department of Mathematics

and Computer Science, North Carolina School of Science and Mathematics; National Council of Teachers of Mathematics, Inc., 1988	box VIII.C 52
"Data Analysis: New Topics for Secondary School Mathematics: Materials and Software", Department of Mathematics and Computer Science, North Carolina School of Science and Mathematics; National Council of Teachers of Mathematics, Inc., 1988	box VIII.C 52
Bulletin of Science, Technology & Society (Volume 8, Number 4); Rustum Roy (Editor-in-Chief), National Association for Science, Technology, and Society; STS Press, 1998	box VIII.C 52
Bulletin of Science, Technology & Society (Volume 8, Number 2) (Conference Program Issue); Rustum Roy (Editor-in-Chief), National Association for Science, Technology, and Society; STS Press, 1998	box VIII.C 53
"South Africa in Question", Edited by John Lonsdale; University of Cambridge African Studies Centre, 1988	box VIII.C 53
"Dollars & Scholars: An Inquiry into the Impact of Faculty Income Upon the Function and Future of the Academy", Edited by Robert H. Linnell; The University of Southern California Press, 1982	box VIII.C 53
"Troubled Times: U.SJapan Trade Relations in the 1990s", Edward J. Lincoln; The Brookings Institution, 1999	box VIII.C 53
"New Weapon Technologies and the ABM Treaty", Herbert Lin; Pergamon-Brassey's International Defense Publishers, Inc., 1988	box VIII.C 53
"Ethnic Relations in America: Immigration, The Cities, Lingualism, Ethnic Politics, Group Rights", Edited by Lance Liebman; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1982	box VIII.C 53
"Stabilizing Nigeria: Sanctions, Incentives, and Support for Civil Society", (Center for Preventative Action); Peter M. Lewis, Pearl T. Robinson, and Barnett R. Rubin; Council on Foreign Relations, Inc., 1998	box VIII.C 53
"Children's Emotions and Moods: Developmental Theory and Measurement", Michael Lewis and Linda Michalson; Plenum Press (Plenum Publishing Corporation), 1983	box VIII.C 53
"China's Strategic Seapower: The Politics of Force Modernization in the Nuclear Age", John Wilson Lewis and Xue Litai; Stanford University Press, 1994	box VIII.C 53
"China Builds the Bomb", John Wilson Lewis and Xue Litai; Stanford University Press, 1988	box VIII.C 53

Strengthening the Poor: What Have We Learned? (U.SThird World Policy Perspectives, No. 10) Overseas Development Council; John P. Lewis and contributors; Transaction Books, 1988	box VIII.C 53
"Accounting Goes Public", Morton Levy; University of Pennsylvania Press, 1977	box VIII.C 53
"Private Education: Studies in Choice and Public Policy", Daniel C. Levy; Oxford University Press, 1986	box VIII.C 53
"The Arms Debate and the Third World: Have we Learned from Vietnam?", Robert A. Levine; Rand Corp., 1987	box VIII.C 53
"Still the Arms Debate", Robert A. Levine; Dartmouth Publishing Company Limited, 1990	box VIII.C 53
"The Secret of Life: Redesigning the World", Joseph Levine and David Suzuki; WGBH Educational Foundation (Boston), 1993	box VIII.C 53
"Foreign Military Intervention: The Dynamics of Protracted Conflict", Ariel E. Levite, Bruce W. Jentleson, and Larry Berman; Columbia University Press, 1992	box VIII.C 53
"A Pediatric Approach to Learning Disorders", Melvin D. Levine, Robert Brooks, and Jack P. Shonkoff; John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1980	box VIII.C 53
Analyzing the Gorbachev Era (Working Papers of the Students of the Berkeley-Stanford Program in Soviet Studies); Students of the Berkeley-Stanford Program in Soviet Studies; Berkeley-Stanford Program in Soviet Studies, 1989	box VIII.C 53
Soviet Approaches to Superpower Security Relations (Berkeley-Stanford Program on Soviet International Behavior); Alexander Dallin; Oxford University Press, 1988	box VIII.C 53
Incentives for U.SSoviet Security Cooperation and Mutual Adjustment (Berkeley-Stanford Program on Soviet International Behavior); Alexander L. George; Oxford University Press, 1988	box VIII.C 54
"The Fragile Contract: University Science and the Federal Government", Edited by David H. Guston and Kenneth Keniston; The MIT Press, 1994	box VIII.C 54
"Defense Positioning and Geometry: Rules for a World with Low Force Levels", Raj Gupta; The Brookings Institution, 1993	box VIII.C 54
"Information Technologies and Social Transformation", Edited by Bruce R. Guile; National Academy Press, 1985	box VIII.C 54
"African-Soviet-U.S. Cooperation: Agenda for Action", Edited by Anatoly A. Gromyko and C. S. Whitaker; Lynne Rienner Publishers, Inc., 1990	box VIII.C 54

"Clinical Research in Schizophrenia: A Multidimensional Approach", Edited by Roy R. Grinker and Martin Harrow; Charles C. Thomas, 1987	box VIII.C 54
"A New U.S. Policy Toward India and Pakistan", Richard N. Haass, Chairman, Council on Foreign Relations; Council on Foreign Relations, Inc., 1997	box VIII.C 54
"Research For Development: A Grants Program for the Third World; Michael P. Greene; National Academy Press, 1991	box VIII.C 54
"The Perpetual Dream: Reform and Experiment in the American College", Gerald Grant and David Riesman; University of Chicago Press, 1978	box VIII.C 54
"Private Markets for Public Goods: Raising the Stakes in Economic Reform", Carol Graham; The Brookings Institution, 1998	box VIII.C 54
"Window of Opportunity: The Grand Bargain for Democracy in the Soviet Union", Graham Allison and Grigory Yavlinsky; Pantheon Books, Inc., 1991	box VIII.C 54
"Crisis Stability and Nuclear War", Edited by Kurt Gottfried and Bruce G. Blair; Oxford University Press, 1988	box VIII.C 54
"Addiction—From Biology to Drug Policy", Adam Goldstein, M. D.; W. H. Freeman and Company, 1994	box VIII.C 54
"Uncertain Partners: Stalin, Mao and the Korean War", Sergei N. Goncharov, John W. Lewis, and Xue Litai; Stanford University Press, 1993	box VIII.C 54
"To Advance Learning: A Handbook on Developing K-12 Postsecondary Partnerships", Manuel N. Gomez, Joan Bissell, Lesley Danziger, and Robin Casselman; University Press of America, Inc., 1990	box VIII.C 54
"Reporting Science: The Case of Aggression", Edited by Jeffrey H. Goldstein; Lawrence Erlbaum Associates, Publishers, 1986	box VIII.C 54
"The South African Women's Health Book: The Women's Health Project", Edited by Margaretha Goosen and Barbara Klugman; Oxford University Press, 1996	box VIII.C 54
"A Chance to Live: The Heroic Story of the Global Campaign to Immunize the World's Children", June Goodfield; Macmillan Publishing Company, 1991	box VIII.C 54
"Unifying Germany, 1989-1990", Manfred Goertemaker; St. Martin's Press, 1994	box VIII.C 55
"Some Action of Her Own", Helen S. Astin; Lexington Books, 1976	box VIII.C 55
Het 1 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	

[&]quot;Chemical Weapons and Western Security Policy", The Aspen Strategy Group and the European Strategy Group

in cooperation with the Aspen Institute Berlin; University Press of America, 1987	box VIII.C 55
"New Threats: Responding to the Proliferation of Nuclear, Chemical, and Delivery Capabilities in the Third World, An Aspen Strategy Group Report", The Aspen Strategy Group; University Press of America, 1990	box VIII.C 55
"Facing the Future: American Strategies in the 1990s, An Aspen Strategy Group Report", The Aspen Strategy Group; University Press of America, 1991	box VIII.C 55
Distance Education in Asia and the Pacific. Volume II. Proceedings of the Regional Seminar on Distance Education (Bangkok, Thailand, November 26-December 3, 1986); Asian Development Bank, Manila (Philippines), 1986 (Nov. – Dec.)	box VIII.C 55
Distance Education in Asia and the Pacific. Volume I. Proceedings of the Regional Seminar on Distance Education (Bangkok, Thailand, November 26-December 3, 1986); Asian Development Bank, Manila (Philippines), 1986 (Nov. – Dec.)	box VIII.C 55
"Improving Schooling for Language-Minority Children: A Research Agenda", Edited by Diane August and Kenji Hakuta; National Academy Press, 1997	box VIII.C 55
"Balancing National Security Objectives in an Uncertain World, An Aspen Strategy Group Report", The Aspen Strategy Group; University Press of America, 1989	box VIII.C 55
"How Russia Became a Market Economy", Anders Aslund; The Brookings Institution, 1995	box VIII.C 55
"Soviet Science on the Edge of Reform", (Westview Special Studies on the Soviet Union and Eastern Europe); Harley D. Balzer; Westview Press, 1989	box VIII.C 55
"Cities and their Vital Systems: Infrastructure—Past, Present, and Future", Edited by Jesse H. Ausubel and Robert Herman; National Academy Press (Series on Technology and Social Priorities—National Academy of Engineering), 1988	box VIII.C 55
"School-Age Child Care: An Action Manual", Ruth Kramer Baden, Andrea Genser, James A. Levine, and Michelle Seligson; Auburn House Publishing Company, 1982	box VIII.C 55
"Crisis Stability and Nuclear War", American Academy of Arts and Sciences and the Cornell University Peach Studies Program; Cornell University, 1987	box VIII.C 55
"Because We're All In This Together: The Case for a National Long Term Care Insurance Policy", Robert M. Ball with Thomas N. Bethell; Families U. S. A. Foundation, 1989	box VIII.C 55

"Sex Discrimination and the Law: Causes and Remedies", Barbara Allen Babcock, Ann E. Freedman, Eleanor Holmes Norton, and Susan C. Ross; Little, Brown and Company, 1973, 1974, 1975	box VIII.C 55
South Africa (The Cordoned Heart) (Twenty South African Photographers); Omar Badsha; The Gallery Press / W. W. Norton & Company, 1986	box VIII.C 55
"Natural Partners: How Science Centers and Community Groups Can Team Up To Increase Science Literacy", Association of Science-Technology Centers; Association of Science-Technology Centers, 1987	box VIII.C 56
"Administration in Developing Countries: The Theory of Prismatic Society", Fred W. Riggs; Houghton Mifflin Company, 1964	box VIII.C 56
"Education and Poverty", Thomas I. Ribich; The Brookings Institution, 1968	box VIII.C 56
"Distributive Justice", Nicholas Rescher; The Bobbs-Merrill Company, Inc., 1966	box VIII.C 56
"It Happened in Taos", Dr. J. T. Reid; The University of New Mexico Press, 1946	box VIII.C 56
"The Ngoni of Nyasaland", Margaret Read; Oxford University Press, 1956	box VIII.C 56
"College and University: Trusteeship", Morton A. Rauh; The Antioch Press, 1959	box VIII.C 56
"Early Child Care in Israel", Edited by Halbert B. Robinson and Nancy M. Robinson; Gordon & Breach, Science Publishers Ltd.(Gordon and Breach International Monograph Series on Early Child Care 7), 1976	box VIII.C 56
"The College Library", William M. Randall; University of Chicago Press, 1932	box VIII.C 56
"Analysis of Theories and Methods of Physics and Psychology", Edited by Michael Radner and Stephen Winokur; University of Minnesota Press, 1970	box VIII.C 56
"Siberia and the Reforms of 1822", Marc Raeff; University of Washington Press, 1956	box VIII.C 56
"Aspects of Political Development", Lucian W. Pye; Little, Brown and Company, Inc., 1966	box VIII.C 56
"School for Americans: An Essay in Adult Education", John W. Powell; American Association for Adult Education, 1942	box VIII.C 56
"The Spirit of Chinese Politics: A Psychocultural Study of the Authority Crisis in Political Development", Lucian Pye; The M. I. T. Press, 1968	box VIII.C 56

"Aliens and Dissenters", William Preston, Jr.; Harvard University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 56
"Art, Artist, and Layman", Arthur Pope; Harvard University Press, 1937	box VIII.C 56
"A Memoir on Ancient and Modern Russia" (The Russian Text), Written by N. M. Karamzin, Edited by Richard Pipes; Harvard University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 56
"Karamzin's Memoir on Ancient and Modern Russia: Translation and Analysis", by Richard Pipes; Harvard University Press, 1959	box VIII.C 56
"Social Democracy and the St. Petersburg Labor Movement, 1885-1897", Richard Pipes; Harvard University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 56
"The Education of American Businessmen: A Study of University-College Programs in Business Administration", Frank C. Pierson; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc. (Carnegie Series in American Education, 1959	box VIII.C 56
"Revolution in Learning: The Years from Birth to Six", Maya Pines; Harper & Row, Publishers, 1966, 1967	box VIII.C 56
"The University and its Community", Hugh Philip, R. L. Debus, Vija Viedemanis, and W. F. Connell; Ian Novak Publishing Co., 1964	box VIII.C 56
"The Bantu in the City: A Study of Cultural Adjustment on the Witwatersrand", Ray E. Phillips; The Lovedale Press, N/A	box VIII.C 56
"The Conduct of Judges and Lawyers", Orie L. Phillips and Philbrick McCoy; Parker and Company, 1952	box VIII.C 56
"The Development of Nigerian Foreign Policy", Claude S. Phillips, Jr.; Northwestern University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 56
"The Hispanization of the Philippines: Spanish Aims and Filipino Responses, 1565-1700", John Leddy Phelan; University of Wisconsin Press, 1959	box VIII.C 57
"Geometry (The University of Chicago School Mathematics Project)", Arthur Coxford, Zalman Usiskin, Daniel Hirschhorn; Scott, Foresman and Company, 1991	box VIII.C 57
"Transition Mathematics (The University of Chicago School Mathematics Project", Zalman Usiskin, James Flanders, Cathy Hynes, Lydia Polonsky, Susan Porter, and Steven Viktoria; University of Chicago, 1986	box VIII.C 57
"Transitional Mathematics (Part 1) (The University of Chicago School Mathematics Project)", Scott, Foresman and Company, N/A (wrapped in plastic)	box VIII.C 57
"Transitional Mathematics (Part 2) (The University of Chicago School Mathematics Project)", Scott, Foresman and Company, N/A (wrapped in plastic)	box VIII.C 57
D ((A	

"Precalculus and Discrete Mathematics (The University of Chicago School Mathematics Project)", Anthony L. Peressini, Susanna S. Epp, Kathleen A. Hollowell, Susan Brown, Wade Ellis, Jr., John W. McConnell, Jack Sorteberg, Denisse R. Thompson, Dora Aksoy, Geoffrey D. Birky, Greg McRill, and Zalman Usiskin; Scott, Foresman and Company, 1992	box VIII.C 57
"Precalculus and Discrete Mathematics (The University of Chicago School Mathematics Project)", Anthony L. Peressini, Susanna S. Epp, Kathleen A. Hollowell, Susan Brown, Wade Ellis, Jr., John W. McConnell, Jack Sorteberg, Denisse R. Thompson, Dora Aksoy, Geoffrey D. Birky, Greg McRill, and Zalman Usiskin; Scott, Foresman and Company, 1992	box VIII.C 57
"Transition Mathematics (The University of Chicago School Mathematics Project)", Zalman Usiskin, James Flanders, Cathy Hynes, Lydia Polonsky, Susan Porter, Steven Viktora; Scott, Foresman and Company, 1990, 1992	box VIII.C 57
"Transition Mathematics (The University of Chicago School Mathematics Project)", Zalman Usiskin, James Flanders, Cathy Hynes, Lydia Polonsky, Susan Porter, Steven Viktora; Scott, Foresman and Company, 1990, 1992	box VIII.C 57
"Functions, Statistics, and Trigonometry (The University of Chicago School Mathematics Project)", Rheta N. Rubenstein, James E. Schultz, Sharon L. Senk, Margaret Hackworth, John W. McConnell, Steven S. Viktora, Dora Aksoy, James Flanders, Barry Kissane, Zalman Usiskin; Scott, Foresman and Company, 1992	box VIII.C 57
"Functions, Statistics, and Trigonometry (The University of Chicago School Mathematics Project)", Rheta N. Rubenstein, James E. Schultz, Sharon L. Senk, Margaret Hackworth, John W. McConnell, Steven S. Viktora, Dora Aksoy, James Flanders, Barry Kissane, Zalman Usiskin; Scott, Foresman and Company, 1992	box VIII.C 58
"Women Working: An Anthology of Stories and Poems", Nancy Hoffman and Florence Howe; The Feminist Press, 1979	box VIII.C 58
"Woman's "True" Profession: Voices from the History of Teaching", Nancy Hoffman; The Feminist Press, 1981	box VIII.C 58
"Democratization and Revolution in the USSR, 1985-1991", Jerry F. Hough; The Brookings Institution, 1997	box VIII.C 58
"Democratization and Revolution in the USSR, 1985-1991", Jerry F. Hough; The Brookings Institution, 1997	box VIII.C 58

Journal of Soviet Nationalities (Volume 1, Number 2); Jerry F. Hough (Editor in Chief); Edwards Brothers, Inc., Summer 1990	box VIII.C 58
"Human Capital and America's Future", Edited by David W. Hornbeck and Lester M. Salamon; The Johns Hopkins University Press, 1991	box VIII.C 58
"The Report of the International Commission for Central American Recovery and Development: Poverty, Conflict, and Hope—A Turning Point in Central America", International Commission for Central American Recovery and Development; Duke University Press, 1989	box VIII.C 58
"Central American Recovery and Development Task Force Report to the International Commission for Central American Recovery and Development", Edited by William Ascher and Ann Hubbard; Duke University Press, 1989	box VIII.C 58
Implications of Soviet New Thinking (Summary Report of International Conference, St. Paul, Minnesota, October 9-11, 1987); Bill Bradley Hans-Dietrich Genscher, Harry Ott, John C. Whitehead; Institute for East-West Security Studies / Westview Press, 1987	box VIII.C 58
"Strategic Stability and Nuclear Deterrence in East-West Relations", Wolfgang Heisenberg; Institute for East-West Security Studies / Westview Press, 1989	box VIII.C 58
How Should America Respond to Gorbachev's Challenge? (A Report of the Task Force on Soviet New Thinking); Joseph S. Nye and Whitney McMillan; Institute for East-West Security Studies / Westview Press, 1987	box VIII.C 58
"Foster Care and Families: Conflicting Values and Policies", Ruth Hubbell; Temple University Press, 1981	box VIII.C 58
"Marking Markets: Economic Transformation in Eastern Europe and the Post-Soviet States", Edited by Shafiqul Islam and Michael Mandelbaum; Council on Foreign Relations Press, 1993	box VIII.C 58
"AIDS: The State of the Art, A Review Based on the XI International Conference on AIDS, Vancouver, Canada", Edited by Jose Antonio Izazola-Licea; Noriega Editors, 1996	box VIII.C 58
"SIDA: Estado actual del conocimiento, Basado en la XI Conferencia International sobre SIDA en Vancouver, Canada", Edited by Jose Antonio Izazola-Licea; Noriega Editors, 1996	box VIII.C 58
2020 Vision (Health in the 21st Century) (Institute of Medicine 25th Anniversary Symposium); Institute of Medicine; National Academy Press, 1996	box VIII.C 58
"Young Children in Action: A Manual for Preschool Educators", Mary Hohmann, Bernard Banet and David P. Weikart; The High/Scope Press, 1979	box VIII.C 58

"Everywoman's Guide to Colleges and Universities: An Educational Project of the Feminist Press", Edited by Florence Howe, Suzanne Howard, and Mary Jo Boehm Strauss; The Feminist Press, 1982	box VIII.C 59
"Crisis Prevention, Confidence Building, and Reconciliation in South Asia", Edited by Michael Krepon and Amit Sevak; Manohar Publishers / Rajkamal Electric Press, 1996	box VIII.C 59
"Themes, Theories, and Therapy: The Teaching of Writing in College", Albert R. Kitzhaber; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc. (The Carnegie Series in American Education), 1963	box VIII.C 59
"Teachers' Voices, Teachers' Wisdom: Seven Adventurous Teachers Think Aloud", Nancy Kreinberg and Harriet Nathan; University of California at Berkeley, 1991	box VIII.C 59
"Quality in Family Child Care and Relative Care", Susan Kontos, Carollee Howes, Marybeth Shinn, Ellen Galinsky; Teachers College Press, 1995	box VIII.C 59
"Pollution, Prices, and Public Policy", Allen V. Kneese and Charles L. Schultze; The Brookings Institution, 1975	box VIII.C 59
"Handbook for Achieving Sex Equity through Education", Edited by Susan S. Klein; The Johns Hopkins University Press, 1985	box VIII.C 59
"Handbook for Achieving Sex Equity through Education", Edited by Susan S. Klein; The Johns Hopkins University Press, 1985	box VIII.C 59
"Commercial Observation Satellites and International Security", Edited by Michael Krepon, Peter D. Zimmerman, Leonard S. Spector and Mary Umberger; St. Martin's Press, 1990	box VIII.C 59
"Commercial Observation Satellites and International Security", Edited by Michael Krepon, Peter D. Zimmerman, Leonard S. Spector and Mary Umberger; St. Martin's Press, 1990	box VIII.C 59
"Technology, Security, and Arms Control for the 1990s", Edited by Elizabeth J. Kirk; Program on Science, Arms Control, and National Security of the American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1988	box VIII.C 59
Early Child Development and Care (Early Child Care in India) (Special Issue, International Monographs on Early Child Care Number Nine) (Volume 5, Number 3/4); Margaret Khalakdina; Gordon and Breach, 1979	box VIII.C 59
Early Child Development and Care (Early Child Care in India) (Special Issue, International Monographs on Early Child Care Number Nine) (Volume 5, Number 3/4); Margaret Khalakdina; Gordon and Breach, 1979	box VIII.C 59

"The Future of Industrial Societies: Convergence or Continuing Diversity?", Clark Kerr; Harvard University Press, 1983	box VIII.C 59
"The Many Lives of Academic Presidents: Time, Place & Character", Clark Kerr and Marian L. Gade; Association of Governing Boards of Universities and Colleges, 1986	box VIII.C 59
"International Negotiation: Analysis, Approaches, Issues", Edited by Victor A. Kremenyuk; Jossey-Bass Publishers, 1991	box VIII.C 59
"Unclaimed Children: The Failure of Public Responsibility to Children and Adolescents in Need of Mental Health Services", Jane Knitzer; Children's Defense Fund, 1982	box VIII.C 59
"A Book for Midwives: A Manual for Traditional Birth Attendants and Community Midwives", Susan Klein; The Hesperian Foundation, 1995	box VIII.C 60
"State and Local Government: A Case Book", Edited by Edwin A. Bock; University of Alabama Press, 1963	box VIII.C 60
"Catholic Schools in Action: A Report", edited by Reginald A. Neuwien; University of Notre Dame Press, 1966	box VIII.C 60
"Career Patterns of Liberal Arts Graduates", Robert Calvert Jr; The Carroll Press, 1969	box VIII.C 60
"Structure and Change", G. S. Christiansen and Paul H. Garrett; W. H. Freeman and Company, 1960	box VIII.C 60
"Museum Buildings", Laurence Vail Coleman; Waverly Press Inc, 1950	box VIII.C 60
"Some Problems of the American High School", James B Conant; Lindsey Hopkins Education Center, 1958	box VIII.C 60
"Education in the Junior High School Year", James B. Conant; Educational Testing Service, 1960	box VIII.C 60
"The Certification of Teachers: The Restricted State Approved Program Approach", James B. Conant; The American Association of Colleges for Teacher Education, 1964	box VIII.C 60
Education for Learned Professors; James B. Conant; N/A, Undated	box VIII.C 60
"Learning to Read: A Report of a Conference of Reading Experts", James B. Conant; Educational Testing Service, Undated	box VIII.C 60
How to Improve Your High Schools; James B. Conant; N/A, 1959	box VIII.C 60
The Place of Research in Our National Life; James B. Conant; Harvard Business Review, 1948	box VIII.C 60

Science and the Practical Arts; James B. Conant; Harvard Business Review, 1947	box VIII.C 60
"The University Tradition in Europe and the United States", James Bryant Conant; A.U.B Centennial Lectures, American University of Beirut Centennial Publications, 1967	box VIII.C 60
"Teachers College Record: Public Education and the Structure of American Society", James B. Conant; Teachers College, Columbia University, 1945	box VIII.C 60
America's Dilemma: The Preparation of Teachers; N/A; Monmouth College Symposium, 1964	box VIII.C 60
"The Hilt of the Sword: The Career of Peyton C. March", Edward M. Coffman; University of Wisconsin Press, 1966	box VIII.C 60
"My Several Lives: Memoirs of a Social Inventor", James B. Conant; Harper and Row Publishers, 1970	box VIII.C 60
"The Education of American Teachers", James B. Conant; McGraw-Hill, 1963	box VIII.C 60
"Toward a Literate Society: A Report from the National Academy of Education", Ed., John B. Carroll and Jeanne S. Chall; McGraw-Hill, 1975	box VIII.C 60
"American Education: The Colonial Experience 1607-1793", Lawrence A. Cremin; Harper and Row Publishers, 1970	box VIII.C 60
"The Anatomy of Influence: Decision Making in International Organization", Robert W. Cox and Harold Jacobson; Yale University Press, 1973	box VIII.C 61
The Remarkable Dr. Henry Suzzallo: A Biography; Donald T. Williams Jr; (unpublished), 1978	box VIII.C 61
"Some Observations and Thoughts on General and Adult Education in the United States as well as on the Respective Function of Colleges and Universities", A. J. Van Zyl , 1962	box VIII.C 61
"Medical Records, Medical Education, and Patient Care", Lawrence L. Weed; The Press of Case Western Reserve University, 1969	box VIII.C 61
"Defense and Diplomacy: The Soldier and the Conduct of Foreign Relations", Alfred Vagts; King's Crown Press, 1956	box VIII.C 61
Teachers Manual: Sets and Numbers Books 1A-1C, 2, and 3A; Patrick Suppes and Rose Ginsberg; N/A, 1961	box VIII.C 61
Patterns of Rehabilitation of the Handicapped in the United States of America and In Canada; C. W. Wright; N/A, 1955	box VIII.C 61
Some Aspects of Education in the United States Canada	

Some Aspects of Education in the United States, Canada, and Great Britain; W. Wood; N/A, 1957 $\,$

	box VIII.C 62
"Congress and the New Politics", John S. Saloma III; Little, Brown and Company, 1969	box VIII.C 62
"The Physician's Assistant: Today and Tomorrow", Alfred M. Sadler, Blair L. Sadler, and Ann A. Bliss; Yale University Press, 1972	box VIII.C 62
"The Collection Scientific Papers of Paul A. Samuelson", Paul A. Samuelson; The MIT Press, 1972	box VIII.C 62
"The American College: A Psychological and Social Interpretation of the Higher Learning", Edited by Nevitt Sanford; John Wiley and Sons Inc, 1962	box VIII.C 62
"Fruitland, New Mexico: A Navajo Community in Transition", Tom T. Sasaki; Cornell University Press, 1960	box VIII.C 62
"Storm Over the States", Terry Sanford; McGraw-Hill, 1967	box VIII.C 62
"Matthew Pratt, 1734-1805", William Sawitzky; New York Historical Society, 1942	box VIII.C 62
"Adjustment to College: A Study of 10,000 Veteran and Non Veteran Students in Sixteen Colleges", Norman Frederiksen and W. B. Schrader; Educational Testing Service, 1951	box VIII.C 62
"A Note on Adult Education in British Museums", Margaret R. Scherer; American Association for Adult Education, 1934	box VIII.C 62
"Strategy, Politics, and Defense Budgets", Warner R. Schilling, Paul Y. Hammond, and Glenn H. Snyder; Columbia University Press, 1962	box VIII.C 62
"The Shaping of Western Civilization Volumes 1 and 2", Edited by Ludwig F. Schaefer, Daniel P. Resnick, and George L. Netterville III; Holt, Rinehart and Winston Inc, 1970	box VIII.C 62
Setting National Priorities: The 1972 Budget / The 1973 Budget (two books); Charles L. Schultze, Edward R. Fried, Alice M. Rivlin, and Nancy H. Teeters; The Brookings Institution, 1971	box VIII.C 62
"Performing Arts Institutions and Young People: Lincoln Center's Study: The Hunting of the Squiggle", Mark Schubart; Praeger Publishers, 1972	box VIII.C 62
"In Search of Wealth and Power: Yen Fu and the West", Benjamin Schwartz; The Belknap Press of Harvard University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 62
"The Distribution of Farm Subsidies", Charles L. Schultze; The Brookings Institution, 1971	box VIII.C 62

"The Worker Views His Union; Joel Seidman, Jack London, Bernard Karsh, and Daisy T. Tagliacozzo", The University of Chicago Press, 1958	box VIII.C 62
"Style in Language", Thomas A. Sebeok; The Technology Press of MIT and John Wiley & Sons, Inc, 1960	box VIII.C 63
"Crucial Decisions: Leadership in Policymaking and Crisis Management", Irving L. Janis; The Free Press, 1989	box VIII.C 63
"Personal Rule in Black Africa: Prince Autocrat Prophet Tyrant", Robert H. Jackson and Carl G. Rosberg; University of California Press, 1982	box VIII.C 63
"Mobilization of African Scientific Talents for Development: Proceedings of the International Conference on Networking of African Scientific Organizations", Edited by T. T. Isoun; Academy Science Publishers, 1988	box VIII.C 63
"From Red to Black?", William W. Jellema; Jossey-Bass, Inc., Publishers, 1973	box VIII.C 63
"A Common Destiny: Blacks and American Society", Edited by Gerald David Jaynes and Robin M. Williams, Jr. ; National Academy Press, 1989	box VIII.C 63
"Big Cities in the Welfare Transition", Alfred J. Kahn and Sheila B. Kamerman; Cross-national Studies Research Program (Columbia University), 1998	box VIII.C 63
"United We Stand: Collaboration for Child Care and Early Education Services", Sharon L. Kagan; Teachers College Press, 1991	box VIII.C 63
"Infancy: Its Place in Human Development", Jerome Kagan, Richard B. Kearsley, Philip R. Zelazo; Harvard University Press, 1978	box VIII.C 63
"Making Sense of Social Studies", David Jenness; Macmillan Publishing Company (A Publication of the National Commission on Social Studies in the Schools), 1990	box VIII.C 63
"African Democratic Perspectives: Evaluative Essays on Africa Demos", Edited by Richard Joseph; African State and Democracy Program, N/A	box VIII.C 63
"The Great Society: A Twenty Year Critique", Edited by Barbara C. Jordan and Elspeth D. Rostow; Lyndon Baines Johnson Library, 1986	box VIII.C 63
"Informed Legislatures: Coping with Science in a Democracy", Megan Jones, David H. Guston, and Lewis M. Branscomb; Center for Science and International Affairs, Harvard University, 1996	box VIII.C 63
"Leadership and Learning: Personal Change in a Professional Setting", Barry C. Jentz and Joan W. Wofford; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1979	box VIII.C 63

"Women's Lives / Women's Work: First Testing Edition", Joan M. Jensen; The Feminist Press, 1979	box VIII.C 63
"Who Gets Ahead? The Determinants of Economic Success in America", Christopher Jencks; Basic Books, Inc., 1979	box VIII.C 63
"Inequality: A Reassessment of the Effect of Family and Schooling in America", Christopher Jencks; Basic Books, Inc., Publishers, 1972	box VIII.C 64
"Balancing Jobs and Family Life: Do Flexible Work Schedules Help?", Halcyone H. Bohen and Anamaria Viveros-Long; Temple University Press, 1981	box VIII.C 64
"Toward Equity: An Action Manual for Women in Academe", Karen Bogart; Project on the Status and Education of Women, Association of American Colleges, 1984	box VIII.C 64
"American Professors: A National Resource Imperiled", Howard R. Bowen and Jack H. Schuster; Oxford University Press, 1986	box VIII.C 64
"High School: A Report on Secondary Education in America", Ernest L. Boyer; Harper & Row, Publishers, 1983	box VIII.C 64
"Soviet Policy in Africa: From the Old to the New Thinking", Edited by George W. Breslauer; University of California at Berkeley, International and Area Studies, 1992	box VIII.C 64
"Financing Community Colleges: An Economic Perspective", David W. Breneman and Susan C. Nelson; The Brookings Institution, 1981	box VIII.C 64
"Federal Tax Reform: The Impossible Dream?", George F. Break and Joseph A. Pechman; The Brookings Institution, 1975	box VIII.C 64
"Nationalism and Ethnic Conflict", Edited by Michael E. Brown, Owen R. Cote, Jr., Sean M. Lynn-Jones, and Steven E. Miller; The M. I. T. Press, 1996-97	box VIII.C 64
"The International Dimensions of Internal Conflict", Edited by Michael E. Brown; The M.I.T Press, 1996	box VIII.C 64
"Debating the Democratic Peace", Edited by Michael E. Brown, Sean M. Lynn-Jones, and Steven E. Miller; The M. I. T. Press, 1996	box VIII.C 64
"In the U. S. Interest: Resources, Growth, and Security in the Developing World", Edited by Janet Welsh Brown; Westview Press, Inc., 1990	box VIII.C 64
"The Strategic Defense Initiative: Shield or Snare?", Edited by Harold Brown; Westview Press, 1987	box VIII.C 64
UD.: des Decildens Africa Francisco de 1917 de const	

O T I I	
Affairs National Research Council; National Academy Press, 1996	box VIII.C 64
"Women's Lives / Women's Work: The Family Tree, Field-testing chapter", Renate Bridenthal; The Feminist Press, 1979	box VIII.C 64
"The Longevity Factor: The New Reality of Long Careers and How it Can Lead to Richer Lives", Lydia Bronte; Harper Collins Publishers, 1993	box VIII.C 64
"Soviet Strategy in the Middle East", George W. Breslauer; Unwin Hyman, Inc., 1990	box VIII.C 64
"Twenty Years On: New Federal and State Roles to Achieve Equity in Education", Cynthia G. Brown with Jill E. Reid; National Center for Policy Alternatives, 1987	box VIII.C 65
"The Double Helix of Education & the Economy", Susan E. Berryman and Thomas R. Bailey; Institute on Education and the Economy, Teachers College, Columbia University, 1992	box VIII.C 65
"The United States and the Third World in the 1990s: Cooperation for International Development", Edited by Robert J. Berg and David F. Gordon; Lynne Rienner Publishers, 1989	box VIII.C 65
"Graduate Education in the United States", Bernard Berelson; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1960	box VIII.C 65
"Graduate Education in the United States", Bernard Berelson; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1960	box VIII.C 65
"Strategies for African Development: A Study for the Committee on African Development Strategies", Edited by Robert J. Berg and Jennifer Seymour Whitaker; University of California Press, 1986	box VIII.C 65
"Tradition and Innovation: General Education and the Reintegration of the University—A Columbia Report", Robert L. Belknap and Richard Kuhns; Columbia University Press, 1977	box VIII.C 65
"Academies on Strike", James P. Begin, Theodore Settle, and Paula Alexander; Rutgers University / MacCrellish and Quigley Company, 1975	box VIII.C 65
"The Social Contract Revisited: Aims and Outcomes of President Reagan's Social Welfare Policy", Edited by D. Lee Bawden; The Urban Institute Press, 1984	box VIII.C 65
"Ethics and Engineering Curricula: The Teaching of Ethics VII", Robert J. Baum; The Hastings Center (Institute of Society, Ethics and the Life Sciences), 1980	box VIII.C 65
"Turkey's Kurdish Question", Henri J. Barkey and Graham	

"Turkey's Kurdish Question", Henri J. Barkey and Graham E. Fuller; Rowman and Littlefield Publishers, Inc., 1998

	box VIII.C 65
"Quangos in Britain: Government and the Networks of Public Policy-Making", Edited by Anthony Barker; The Macmillan Press, Ltd., 1982	box VIII.C 65
"The Challenge of an Open World: Essays Dedicated to Niels Bohr", Edited by Niels Barfoed, Thomas Bredsdorff, Leif Christensen, and Ove Nathan; Munksgaard, 1989	box VIII.C 65
"Images of Life on Children's Television: Sex Roles, Minorities, & Families", F. Earle Barcus; Praeger Publishers, 1983	box VIII.C 65
"Here to Stay: American Families in the Twentieth Century", Mary Jo Bane; Basic Books, Inc., Publishers, 1976	box VIII.C 65
"The American South Comes of Age", Jack Bass and Thomas E. Terrill; Alfred A. Knopf, Inc., 1986	box VIII.C 65
"Qualities of Community Life", Roger G. Barker & Phil Schoggen; Jossey-Bass Publishers, 1973	box VIII.C 65
"Contemporary Precalculus Through Applications", Department of Mathematics and Computer Science of the North Carolina School of Science and Mathematics; Janson Publications, Inc., 1991	box VIII.C 65
"Contemporary Precalculus Through Applications", Department of Mathematics and Computer Science of the North Carolina School of Science and Mathematics; Janson Publications, Inc., 1991	box VIII.C 66
"A Union of Professionals: Labor Relations and Educational Reform", Charles Taylor Kerchner and Julia E. Koppich; Teachers College Press, 1993	box VIII.C 66
"After the Cold War: International Institutions and State Strategies in Europe, 1989-1991", Edited by Robert O. Keohane, Joseph S. Nye, and Stanley Hoffmann; Harvard University Press, 1993	box VIII.C 66
"All Our Children: The American Family Under Pressure", Kenneth Keniston and the Carnegie Council on Children; Harcourt, Brace, Jovanovich, 1977	box VIII.C 66
"Forever Enemies? American Policy and the Islamic Republic of Iran", Geoffrey Kemp; CEIP, 1994	box VIII.C 66
"Legal Ethics and Legal Education: The Teaching of Ethics II", Michael J. Kelley; The Hastings Center (Institute of Society, Ethics, and the Life Sciences), 1980	box VIII.C 66
"The College of Agriculture: Science in the Public Service", Charles E. Kellogg and David C. Knapp; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1966	box VIII.C 66

"Arm in Arm: The Political Economy of the Global Arms Trade", William W. Keller; Basic Books, Inc., 1995	box VIII.C 66
"Glasnost, Perestroika, and U.S. Defense Spending", William W. Kaufmann; The Brookings Institution, 1990	box VIII.C 66
"Assessing the Base Force: How Much is Too Much?", William W. Kaufmann; The Brookings Institution, 1992	box VIII.C 66
"Decisions for Defense: Prospects for a New Order", William W. Kaufmann and John D. Steinbruner; The Brookings Institution, 1991	box VIII.C 66
"Sustaining the Transition: The Social Safety Net in Postcommunist Europe", Edited by Ethan B. Kapstein and Michael Mandelbaum; A Council on Foreign Relations, 1997	box VIII.C 66
Child Care in the Context of Welfare "Reform" (Confronting the New Politics of Child and Family Policy in the United States—Report IV); Edited by Sheila B. Kamerman and Alfred J. Kahn; Cross-National Studies Research Program, 1997	box VIII.C 66
"Starting Right: How America Neglects Its Youngest Children and What We Can Do About It", Sheila B. Kamerman and Alfred J. Kahn; Oxford University Press, 1995	box VIII.C 66
"Family Policy: Government and Families in Fourteen Countries", Edited by Sheila B. Kamerman and Alfred J. Kahn; Columbia University Press, 1978	box VIII.C 66
"Child Care: Facing the Hard Choices", Alfred J. Kahn and Sheila B. Kamerman; Auburn House Publishing Company, 1987	box VIII.C 66
"The Effects of Standardized Testing: Evaluation in Education and Human Services", Thomas Kellaghan, George F. Madaus, Peter W. Airasian; Kluwer-Nijhoff Publishing, 1982	box VIII.C 66
"Experiential Learning: Rationale, Characteristics, and Assessment", Morris T. Keeton and Associates; Jossey-Bass, Inc., Publishers, 1976	box VIII.C 66
"Struggle and Promise: A Future for Colleges", Morris Keeton and Conrad Hilberry; McGraw-Hill, Inc. (The Carnegie Series in American Education), 1969	box VIII.C 66
"How Are We Doing? A Framework for Evaluating Development Education Programs", Roland Case (Principal Author), Edited by Martha Keehn and Walter Werner; InterAction (American Council for Voluntary International Action), 1987	box VIII.C 67
"The American Federal Executive", W. Lloyd Warner, Paul	box VIII.C

"The Rich Nations and the Poor Nations", Barbara Ward;	box VIII.C
W. W. Norton & Company, 1962	67
"Political Development in Modern Japan: Studies in the Modernization of Japan", Edited by Robert E. Ward; Princeton University Press, 1968	box VIII.C 67
"India and the West: Pattern for a Common Policy",	box VIII.C
Barbara Ward; W. W. Norton & Company, Inc., 1961	67
"Man the State and War: A Theoretical Analysis", Kenneth	box VIII.C
N. Waltz; Columbia University Press, 1959	67
"Learning to Read in Jamaica", Elsa Walters; Centre for the Study of Education, University College of the West Indies, Jamaica, 1958	box VIII.C 67
"The Information Film: A Report of the Public Library	box VIII.C
Inquiry", Gloria Waldron; Columbia University Press, 1949	67
"American Studies in the United States: A Survey of College Programs", Robert H. Walker; Louisiana State University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 67
"Canadian Dualism: Studies of French-English Relations",	box VIII.C
Edited by Mason Wade; University of Toronto Press, 1960	67
"The French Canadians, 1760-1945", Mason Wade;	box VIII.C
MacMillan Company, 1955	67
"Building Better Programs in Citizenship", William S. Vincent, Hall Bartlett, Lora Teel Tibbetts, and James E. Russell (Citizenship Education Project); Teachers College, Columbia University, 1958	box VIII.C 67
"The Music of the People", William Van De Wall; American Association for Adult Education / George Grady Press, 1938	box VIII.C 67
"Making New Schools: The Liberation of Learning", Joseph	box VIII.C
Turner; David McKay Company, Inc., 1971	67
"The Story of John Hope", Ridgley Torrence; The	box VIII.C
MacMillan Company, 1948	67
"Liberal Education", Mark Van Doren; Books, Inc. / Henry	box VIII.C
Holt and Company, 1943	67
"Titoism and the Cominform", Adam B. Ulam; Harvard	box VIII.C
University Press, 1952	67
"Education Tunes In: A Story of Radio Broadcasting in Adult Education", Levering Tyson; American Association for Adult Education, 1926	box VIII.C 67
The Graduate Center for Latin American Studies (Vanderbilt University); N/A (pamphlet); , N/A	box VIII.C 67

"Caste, Race, and Politics: A Comparative Study of India and the United States", Sidney Verba, Bashiruddin Ahmed, and Anil Bhatt; Sage Publications, Inc., 1971	box VIII.C 67
"Belorussia: The Making of a Nation", Nicholas P. Vakar; Harvard University Press, 1956	box VIII.C 67
"America's Failure in China, 1941-50", Tang Tsou; The University of Chicago Press, 1963	box VIII.C 67
"Research Guide to the May Fourth Movement: Intellectual Revolution in Modern China, 1915-1924", Chow Tse-tsung; Harvard University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 67
"The May Fourth Movement: Intellectual Revolution in Modern China", Chow Tse-tsung; Harvard University Press, 1960	box VIII.C 67
"The Congressional Party: A Case Study", David B. Truman; John Wiley & Sons, Inc., Publishers, 1959	box VIII.C 68
"The Literature of Adult Education", Ralph A. Beals and Leon Brody; George Grady Press / American Association for Adult Education, 1941	box VIII.C 68
"Aspects of Post-Collegiate Education", Ralph A. Beals; George Grady Press / American Association for Adult Education, 1935	box VIII.C 68
"The University of New Zealand: An Historical Study", J. C. Beaglehole; Whitcombe and Tombs Limited / Oxford University Press, 1937	box VIII.C 68
"How the Soviet System Works", Raymond A. Bauer, Alex Inkeles, and Clyde Kluckhohn; Oxford University Press, 1956	box VIII.C 68
"The New Man in Soviet Psychology", Raymond A. Bauer; Harvard University Press, 1952	box VIII.C 68
"Economic Analysis and Policy in Underdeveloped Countries", P. T. Bauer; Duke University Press, Cambridge University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 68
"The Question of Government Spending: Public Needs and Private Wants", Francis M. Bator; Harper & Brothers Publishers, 1960	box VIII.C 68
"The Law of International Waterways", R. R. Baxter; Harvard University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 68
"Collegiate Education for Business: A Critique and an Appraisal", Douglas C. Basil; University of Minnesota, 1960	box VIII.C 68
"Opinion-Making Elites in Yugoslavia", Edited by Allen H. Barton, Bogdan Denitch, and Charles Kadushin; Praeger Publishers, 1973	box VIII.C 68

"The Architect at Mid-Century: Evolution and Achievement", Edited by Turpin C. Bannister; Kingsport Press, Inc., 1954	box VIII.C 68
"Bitter Strength: A History of the Chinese in the United States, 1850-1870", Gunther Barth; Harvard University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 68
"New Directions in Psychology II", Frank Barron, William C. Dement, Ward Edwards, Harold Lindman, and Lawrence D. Phillips, James and Marianne Olds; Holt, Rinehart and Winston, Inc., 1965	box VIII.C 68
"The Representation of the United States Abroad", Vincent M. Barnett, Jr.; Frederick A. Praeger, Publishers (Revised Edition), 1965	box VIII.C 68
"Costs and Benefits of Catholic Elementary and Secondary Schools", Ernest Bartell; University of Notre Dame Press, N/A	box VIII.C 68
"These are the Committees", Joseph Barber; Capital City Press, Inc., 1964	box VIII.C 68
"China and the West, 1858-1861: The Origins of the Tsungli Yamen", Masataka Banno; Harvard University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 68
"The Supervision and Inspection of Primary Schools", D. G. Ball, K. S. Cunningham, W. C. Radford; Brown, Prior, Anderson Pty. Ltd., 1961	box VIII.C 68
"The Origins of American Politics", Bernard Bailyn; Alfred A. Knopf, 1969	box VIII.C 68
"Midwest and Its Children: The Psychological Ecology of an American Town", Roger G. Barker and Herbert F. Wright; Row, Peterson and Company, N/A	box VIII.C 68
"ESEA: The Office of Education Administers a Law", Stephen K. Bailey and Edith K. Mosher; Syracuse University Press, 1968	box VIII.C 69
Report of the National Conference on the Poor White Problem Held at Kimberly, 2nd to 5th Oct., 1934; P. du Toit (Compiler); Nasionale Pers Beperk, Kappstad., 1934?	box VIII.C 69
'The Native Labor Problem of South Africa', J. M. Tinley; The University of North Carolina Press, 1942	box VIII.C 69
"Your City", E. L. Thorndike; Harcourt, Brace and Company, 1939	box VIII.C 69
	box VIII.C
Alumni Interest in Continuing Education (STAMP SAYS "REPORT ON GRANT"); Ferdinand F. Stone and Jessie A. Charters; The Ohio State University (?), 1932	69

"The Evaluation of Composition Instruction", Barbara Gross Davis, Michael Scriven, and Susan Thomas; Edgepress, 1981	box VIII.C 69
"The Anglo-American Connection in the Early Nineteenth Century", Frank Thistlethwaite; University of Pennsylvania Press, 1959	box VIII.C 69
"The Search for a Common Learning: General Education, 1800-1960", Russell Thomas; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1962	box VIII.C 69
"College Music an Investigation for the Association of American Colleges", Randall Thompson; The MacMillan Company, 1935	box VIII.C 69
"Graduate Education in the Sciences in Canadian Universities", W. P. Thompson; University of Toronto Press, 1963	box VIII.C 69
"Educational and Occupational Selection in West Africa", Edited by A. Taylor; Oxford University Press, 1962	box VIII.C 69
"The Columbia University Libraries: A Report on Present and Future Needs Prepared for the President's Committee on the Educational Future of the University", Maurice F. Tauber, C. Donald Cook, and Richard H. Logsdon; Columbia University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 69
"Space and Society", Edited by Howard J. Taubenfeld; Alpert Press, Inc., 1964	box VIII.C 69
"American Strategy in the Nuclear Age: Government in the Modern World", David W. Tarr; The MacMillan Company, 1966	box VIII.C 69
"Social Psychology of the Work Organization", Arnold S. Tannenbaum; Wadsworth Publishing Company, 1966	box VIII.C 69
"The School Looks at Life: an Experiment in Social Education", J. E. Strachan; Whitcombe & Tombs Ltd. / Oxford University Press, 1938	box VIII.C 69
"On the Prevention of War", John Strachey; St. Martin's Press, 1962	box VIII.C 69
"Control in Organizations", Arnold S. Tannenbaum; McGraw-Hill, Inc., 1968	box VIII.C 69
"Political Control of Literature in the USSR, 1946-1959", Harold Swayze; Harvard University Press, 1962	box VIII.C 69
"Historical and Philosophical Perspectives of Science", Edited by Roger H. Stuewer; Oxford University Press, 1970	box VIII.C 69
"Benjamin Franklin and American Foreign Policy", Gerald	box VIII.C

"Measurement and Prediction", Samuel A. Stouffer, Louis Guttman, Edward A. Suchman, Paul F. Lazarsfeld, Shirley A. Star, John A. Clausen; Princeton University Press, 1950	box VIII.C 69
"The American Soldier: Combat and Its Aftermath", Samuel A. Stouffer, Arthur A. Lumsdaine, Marion Harper Lumsdaine, Robin M. Williams, Jr., M. Brewster Smith, Irving L. Janis, Shirley A. Star, Leonard S. Cottrell, Jr.; Princeton University Press, 1949	box VIII.C 70
"The Correspondence of Edmund Burke, volumes II-IX", John A. Woods. Ed.; Cambridge University Press, 1960-1970	box VIII.C 70
"The Later Years of Childbearing", Larry L. Bumpass;	box VIII.C
Princeton University Press, The Soviet Bloc, 1970	70
"Emerging Issues in Education", James Bruno, Ed.;	box VIII.C
Lexington Books, MA, 1972	71
"Autopsy on an Empire: The American Ambassador's Account of the collapse of the Soviet Union", Jack Matlock, Jr.; Random House, 1995	box VIII.C 71
"Thinking for a Living", Ray Marshall and Marc Tucker;	box VIII.C
Basic Books, 1992	71
"Reconsidering the Democratic Public", George Marcus and Russell Hanson, Ed.; Pennsylvania State University Press, 1993	box VIII.C 71
"The Rise of Nations in the Soviet Union", Michael	box VIII.C
Mandelbaum, Ed.; Council on Foreign Relations, NY, 1991	71
"Congress, the Press and the Public", Thomas E. Mann and Norman Ornstein, Ed.; American Enterprise Institute and the Brookings Institution, DC, 1994	box VIII.C 71
"In the Running: the New Woman Candidate", Ruth	box VIII.C
Mandel; Ticknor and Fields, NY, 1981	71
"Prospering in a Global Economy", National Academy of	box VIII.C
Engineering; National Academy Press, DC, 1993	72
"The Academic President—Educator or Caretaker?",	box VIII.C
Harold W. Dodds; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1962	72
"The Academic President—Educator or Caretaker?",	box VIII.C
Harold W. Dodds; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1962	72
"Planet Earth in Jeopardy: Environmental Consequences	box VIII.C
of Nuclear War", Lydia Dotto; John Wiley & Sons, 1986	72
"Crimea: Dynamics, Challenges, and Prospects", Edited by Maria Drohobycky; Rowman & Littlefield Publishers, Inc., 1995	box VIII.C 72
"Full-Service Schools: A Revolution in Health and Social Services for Children, Youth, and Families", Joy G. Dryfoos; Jossey-Bass Inc., Publishers, 1994	box VIII.C 72

"The Methods and Findings of Quality Assessment and Monitoring: An Illustrated Analysis, Explorations in Quality Assessment and Monitoring—Volume III", Avedis Donabedian; Health Administration Press, School of Public Health, The University of Michigan, 1985	box VIII.C 72
"Benefits in Medical Care Programs", Avedis Donabedian; Harvard University Press, 1976	box VIII.C 72
"The Facts About 'Drug Abuse'", The Drug Abuse Council; The Free Press, 1980	box VIII.C 72
"Compliance and the Future of Arms Control: Report of a project sponsored by the Center for International Security and Arms Control, Stanford University, and Global Outlook", Gloria Duffy (Project Director); Board of Trustees of the Leland Stanford Junior University and Global Outlook, 1988	box VIII.C 72
"Prevention and Management of Conflicts: An International Directory", Edited by the Dutch Centre for Conflict Prevention in Cooperation with ACCESS and PIOON; "ncdo" "duurzame wereld", 1996	box VIII.C 72
"Safe Passage: Making it Through Adolescence In A Risky Society—What Parents, Schools, and Communities Can Do", Joy G. Dryfoos; Oxford University Press, 1998	box VIII.C 72
"Adolescents at Risk: Prevalence and Prevention", Joy G. Dryfoos; Oxford University Press, 1990	box VIII.C 72
"In Confidence: Moscow's Ambassador to America's Six Cold War Presidents", Anatoly Dobrynin; Times Books, Random House, Inc., 1995	box VIII.C 72
"Books, Babies, and Libraries: Serving Infants, Toddlers, Their Parents, and Caregivers", Ellin Greene; American Library Association, 1991	box VIII.C 72
"Computer Competence: The First National Assessment", Michael E. Martinez and Nancy A. Mead; Educational Testing Service, 1988	box VIII.C 72
"A Retrospective Exhibition", Lamar Dodd; The University of Georgia Press, 1970	box VIII.C 72
"Putting the Boys in the Picture: A Review of Programs to Promote Sexual Responsibility Among Young Males", Joy G. Dryfoos; Network Publications, 1988	box VIII.C 73
"The Origin and Prevention of Major Wars", Edited by Robert I. Rotberg & Theodore K. Rabb; Cambridge University Press, 1988	box VIII.C 73
"The Research Universities & Their Patrons", Robert M. Rosenzweig with Barbara Turlington; University of California Press, 1982	box VIII.C 73

"The Political University: Policy, Politics, and Presidential Leadership in the American Research University", Robert M. Rosenzweig; The Johns Hopkins University Press, 1998	box VIII.C 73
"The Donegal Mafia: An Irish Political Machine", Paul Martin Sacks; Yale University Press, 1976	box VIII.C 73
"Controlling the Sword: The Democratic Governance of National Security", Bruce Russett; Harvard University Press, 1990	box VIII.C 73
"After the Cold War: Europe's New Political Architecture", Alpo M. Rusi ; MacMillan Academic and Professional Ltd., 1991	box VIII.C 73
"Cases and Strategies for Preventative Action: Center for Preventative Action", Edited by Barnett R. Rubin; The Century Foundation Press, 1998	box VIII.C 73
"The Spread of Nuclear Weapons: A Debate", Scott D. Sagan and Kenneth N. Waltz; W. W. Norton & Company, 1995	box VIII.C 73
"The Physician's Assistant: Today and Tomorrow: Issues Confronting New Health Practitioners, Second Edition", Alfred M. Sadler, Blair L. Salder, Ann A. Bliss; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1975	box VIII.C 73
"Sex Equity Handbook for Schools", Myra Pollack Sadker and David Miller Sadker; Longman Inc., 1982	box VIII.C 73
"Sex Equity Handbook for Schools", Myra Pollack Sadker and David Miller Sadker; Longman Inc., 1982	box VIII.C 73
"Evaluation Thesaurus", Michael Scriven; Edgepress, 1981	box VIII.C 73
"Within Our Reach: Breaking the Cycle of Disadvantage:, Lisbeth B. Schorr with Daniel Schorr; Anchor Press, 1988	box VIII.C 73
"International Atomic Energy Agency and World Nuclear Order", Lawrence Scheinman; Resources for the Future, Inc., 1987	box VIII.C 73
"Post-Soviet Political Order: Conflict and State Building", Edited by Barnett R. Rubin and Jack Snyder; Routledge, 1998	box VIII.C 73
"Coordination in Rwanda: The Humanitarian Response to Genocide and Civil War", Taylor B. Seybolt; Conflict Management Group , February 1997	box VIII.C 73
"Working with Miracles: Women's Lives in the English- speaking Caribbean", Olive Senior; Indiana University Press, 1991	box VIII.C 73
"Ethics in the Undergraduate Curriculum: Teaching of Ethics IX", Bernard Rosen and Arthur L. Caplan; The Hastings Center (Institute of Society, Ethics, and the Life Sciences), 1980	box VIII.C 73

Sex-Role Socialization (Becoming Feminine, Becoming Masculine) (Field Testing Chapters) from Women's Lives / Women's Work; Nancy Romer; The Feminist Press, 1979	box VIII.C 73
"A World of Children: Day Care and Preschool Institutions", Nancy M. Robinson, Halbert B. Robinson, Martha A. Darling, Gretchen Holm; Brooks/Cole Publishing Company, 1979	box VIII.C 73
Early Child Care in the United States of America (Gordon and Breach—International Monograph Series on Early Child Care 3); Halbert B. Robinson, Nancy M. Robinson, Martin Wolins, Urie Bronfenbrenner, Julius B. Richmond; Gordon and Breach, 1973	box VIII.C 73
The Economics of Nonprofit Institutions (Studies in Structure and Policy) (Yale Studies on Nonprofit Organizations); Susan Rose-Ackerman; Oxford University Press, 1986	box VIII.C 73
"Significant Benefits: The High/Scope Perry Preschool Study Through Age 27", Lawrence K. Schweinhart, Helen V. Barnes, and David P. Weikart; The High/Scope Press, 1993	box VIII.C 74
"Music in Everyday Life", Eric Clarke; W. W. Norton & Company, Inc., 1935	box VIII.C 74
"Parents in Perplexity", Jean Carter; American Association for Adult Education, 1938	box VIII.C 74
"Everyman's Drama", Jean Carter and Jess Ogden; American Association for Adult Education, 1938	box VIII.C 74
"Professional Lives in America: Structure & Aspiration, 1750-1850", Daniel H. Calhoun; Harvard University Press, 1965	box VIII.C 74
"Accounting in Soviet Planning and Management", Robert W. Campbell; Harvard University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 74
"Defense of the Middle East: Problems of American Policy", John C. Campbell; Harper & Brothers, 1958	box VIII.C 74
"The American Voter", Angus Campbell, Philip E. Converse, Warren E. Miller, Donald E. Stokes; John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1960	box VIII.C 74
Public Television—A Program for Action (The Report and Recommendations of the Carnegie Commission on Educational Television); The Carnegie Commission on Educational Television; (Advance printing—not intended for general distribution or sale), 1967	box VIII.C 74
"The Politics of Military Unification: A Study of Conflict and the Policy of Process", Demetrios Caraley; Columbia University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 74

"Civil Procedure in Italy: Columbia University School of Law Project on International Procedure", Mauro Cappelletti and Joseph M. Perillo; Martinus Nijhoff, 1965	box VIII.C 74
"The Give and Take in Hospitals: A Study of Human Organization", Temple Burling, Edith M. Lentz, and Robert N. Wilson; G. P. Putnam's Sons, 1956	box VIII.C 74
"Input and Output in Large-City High Schools", Jesse Burkhead with Thomas G. Fox and John W. Holland; Syracuse University Press, 1967	box VIII.C 74
"Public School Finance: Economics and Politics", Jesse Burkhead; Syracuse University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 74
"A Critical Bibliography of Reflection in America, Parts 1 and 2", Nelson R. Burr; Princeton University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 74
"A Critical Bibliography of Reflection in America, Parts 3, 4, and 5", Nelson R. Burr; Princeton University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 74
"Parsons and Pedagogues: The S. P. G. Adventure in American Education", John Calam; Columbia University Press, 1971	box VIII.C 74
"From Puritan to Yankee: Character and the Social Order in Connecticut, 1690-1765", Richard L. Bushman; Harvard University Press, 1967	box VIII.C 74
"A Variorum Commentary on the Poems of John Milton, Volume 1", Douglas Bush, J. E. Shaw, and A. Bartlett Giamatti; Columbia University Press, 1970	box VIII.C 74
"How Adults Read", (Supplementary Educational Monographs); Guy Thomas Buswell; The University of Chicago, 1937	box VIII.C 74
Current Operating Expenditures and Income of Higher Education in the United States 1930, 1940, and 1950 (A Staff Technical Paper on the Commission in Financing Higher Education); William V. Campbell, George Lampros, and Robert J. English; Columbia University Press, 1952	box VIII.C 75
Environmental Consequences of Nuclear War (Scope 28, Volume 1 – Physical and Atmospheric Effects); A. B. Pittcock, T. P. Ackerman, P. J. Crutzen, M. C. MacCracken, C. S. Shapiro, R. P. Turco; John Wiley and Sons, 1986	box VIII.C 75
"Our Aging Society: Paradox and Promise", Edited by Alan Pifer and Lydia Bronte; W. W. Norton and Company, 1986	box VIII.C 75
"Our Aging Society: Paradox and Promise", Edited by Alan Pifer and Lydia Bronte; W. W. Norton and Company, 1986	box VIII.C 75
"The Education of American Businessmen: A Study of University-College Programs in Business Administration", Frank C. Pierson; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1959	box VIII.C 75

"The Education of Historians in the United States", Dexter Perkins and John L. Snell; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1962	box VIII.C 75
"School's Out: Hyperlearning, the New Technology, and the End of Education", Lewis J. Perelman; William Morrow and Company, Inc., 1992	box VIII.C 75
Woman and the Law (One of a Series Documenting America's Quest to Achieve the Promises of the Bill of Rights); Eve Cary, Kathleen Willert Peratis; National Textbook Co., , Sustainable Peace (The Role of the UN and Regional Organizations in Preventing Conflict), 1977	box VIII.C 75
"Increasing the Effectiveness of the International Court of Justice", Edited by Connie Peck and Roy S. Lee; Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1997	box VIII.C 75
"Setting National Priorities: The 1980 Budget", Edited by Joseph A. Pechman; The Brookings Institution, 1979	box VIII.C 75
"Setting National Priorities: The 1979 Budget", Edited by Joseph A. Pechman; The Brookings Institution, 1978	box VIII.C 75
"Setting National Priorities: The 1978 Budget", Edited by Joseph A. Pechman; The Brookings Institution, 1977	box VIII.C 75
"Mirrors of Minds: Patterns of Experience in Educational Computing", Edited by Roy D. Pea and Karen Sheingold; Ablex Publishing Corporation, 1987	box VIII.C 75
"The Shopping Mall High School: Winners and Losers in the Educational Marketplace", Arthur G. Powell, Eleanor Farrar, and David Cohen; Houghton Mifflin Company, 1985	box VIII.C 75
"Inadvertent Escalation", Barry R. Posen; Cornell University Press, 1991	box VIII.C 75
"Arms Control and Confidence Building in the Middle East", Edited by Alan Platt; United States Institute of Peace Press, 1992	box VIII.C 76
"Daniel Coit Gilman Creator of the American Type of University", Abraham Flexner; Harcourt, Brace and Company, Inc., 1946	box VIII.C 76
"The Flexner Report on Medical Education in the United States and Canada, 1910", Abraham Flexner; Science and Health Publications, Inc., 1910	box VIII.C 76
"The Flexner Report on Medical Education in the United States and Canada, 1910", Abraham Flexner; Science and Health Publications, Inc., 1910	box VIII.C 76
"History in Geographic Perspective: The other France", Edward Whiting Fox; W. W. Norton & Company, 1971	box VIII.C 76
"Capital Investment in Africa, Ita Course and Effects" C	

[&]quot;Capital Investment in Africa: Its Course and Effects", S. Herbert Frankel; Oxford University Press, 1938

	box VIII.C 76
"Education and Social Change in Ghana", Phil Foster; University of Chicago Press, 1965	box VIII.C 76
"Human Resources and Higher Education: Staff Report of the Commission in Human Resources and Advanced Education", John K. Folger, Helen S. Astin, and Alan E. Bayer; Russell Sage Foundation, 1970	box VIII.C 76
"Family and Kinship in Chinese Society", Edited by Maurice Freedman; Stanford University Press, 1970	box VIII.C 76
"The Democratic Prospect", Charles Frankel; Harper & Row, Publishers, Inc., 1962	box VIII.C 76
"The 1974 Budget: Setting National Priorities", Edward R. Fried, Alice M. Rivlin, Charles L. Schultze, and Nancy H. Teeters; The Brookings Institution, 1973	box VIII.C 76
"The Congressional Process: Strategies, Rules, and Procedures", Lewis A. Froman, Jr.; Little, Brown, and Company, 1967	box VIII.C 76
"Arms Reduction: Programs and Issues", Edited by David H. Frisch; The Twentieth Century Fund , 1961	box VIII.C 76
"The Italian Prefects: A Study in Administrative Politics", Robert C. Fried; Yale University Press, 1963	box VIII.C 76
"How We Live: An Economic Perspective on Americans from Birth to Death", Victor R. Fuchs; Harvard University Press, 1983	box VIII.C 76
"Who Shall Live? Health, Economics, and Social Choice", Victor R. Fuchs; Basic Books, Inc., 1974	box VIII.C 76
"Is American Radio Democratic?", S. E. Frost, Jr.; The University of Chicago, 1937	box VIII.C 76
"Faculty Guide for In Search of America", David H. Fowler and Eugene D. Levy; The Dryden Press, Inc., 1972	box VIII.C 76
"In Search of America: Community/National Identity/ Democracy, Volume 1", Edited by David H. Fowler, Eugene D. Levy, John W. Blassingame, and Jacquelyn S. Haywood; The Dryden Press / Holt, Rinehart, and Winston, Inc., 1972	box VIII.C 76
"In Search of America: Community/National Identity/ Democracy, Volume 2", Edited by David H. Fowler, Eugene D. Levy, John W. Blassingame, and Jacquelyn S. Haywood; The Dryden Press / Holt, Rinehart, and Winston, Inc., 1972	box VIII.C 77
"The Limits of Coercive Diplomacy" Edited by Alexander L. George and William E. Simons (Second Edition); Westview Press, 1994	box VIII.C 77

"Managing U.S. – Soviet Rivalry: Problems of Crisis Prevention", Alexander L. George; Westview Press, Inc., 1983	box VIII.C 77
"Forceful Persuasion: Coercive Diplomacy as an Alternative to War", Alexander L. George; Institute of Peace Press, 1991	box VIII.C 77
"Decolonization and African Independence: The Transfers of Power, 1960-1980)", Edited by Prosser Gifford and Wm. Roger Louis; Yale University Press, 1988	box VIII.C 77
"U.S. – Soviet Security Cooperation: Achievements, Failures, Lessons", Edited by Alexander L. George, Philip J. Farley and Alexander Dallin; Oxford University Press, 1988	box VIII.C 77
Portrait of a Process—Collective Negotiations in Public Employment; Edited by Muriel K. Gibbons, Robert D. Helsby, Jerome Lefkowitz, and Barbara Z. Tener; Labor Relations Press, 1979	box VIII.C 77
Social Security and Economic Well-Being Across Generations (Public Policy Institute / American Association of Retired Persons); Edited by John R. Gist; American Association of Retired Persons (?), 1988	box VIII.C 77
The Transfer of Power in Africa (Decolonization, 1940-1960); Edited by Prosser Gifford and Wm. Roger Louis; Yale University Press, 1982	box VIII.C 77
The Unexpected Minority (Handicapped Children in America); John Gliedman and William Roth for the Carnegie Council on Children; Harcourt, Brace, Jovanovich, 1980	box VIII.C 77
Autonomy of Public Colleges (The Challenge of Coordination) (The Carnegie Series in American Education); Lyman A. Glenny; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1959	box VIII.C 77
Glasnost in Jeopardy (Human Rights in the USSR) (A Helsinki Watch Report); (The Helsinki Watch Committee, Human Rights Watch); ?, April 1991	box VIII.C 77
Raised by Wolves ; Jim Goldberg in collaboration with Philip Brookman; The Corcoran Gallery of Art, undated	box VIII.C 77
Uprooting Poverty (The South African Challenge) (Selection of Press Cuttings and Reviews); N/A; N/A, N/A	box VIII.C 78
Elements of Development ; Edited by Olusegun Obasanjo and Akin Mabogunje; C & A Prints (Nigeria) Ltd. / ALF Publications, 1991	box VIII.C 78
The Impact of Europe in 1992 on West Africa ; Edited by Olusegun Obasanjo and Hans d'Orville; Crane Russak, 1990	box VIII.C 78

Challenges of Leadership in African Development; Edited by Olusegun Obasanjo and Hans d'Orville; Crane Russak, 1990	box VIII.C 78
2,500	, •
Africa Embattled (Selected Essays on Contemporary African Development); Olusegun Obasanjo; Wemilore Press (Nigeria) Limited, Ibadan / Ibadan University Press, 1988	box VIII.C 78
Policing the New World Disorder: Peace Operations and Public Security SOFTCOVER COPY 1; Edited Robert B. Oakley, Michael J. Dziedzic, and Eliot M. Goldberg; National Defense University Press, 1998	box VIII.C 78
Policing the New World Disorder: Peace Operations and Public Security SOFTCOVER COPY 2; Edited Robert B. Oakley, Michael J. Dziedzic, and Eliot M. Goldberg; National Defense University Press, 1998	box VIII.C 78
The State and Democracy in Africa; Edited by Georges Nzongola-Ntalaja and Margaret C. Lee; AAPS Books, 1997	box VIII.C 78
After the Storm (Lessons From the Gulf War) HARCOVER COPY 1; Edited by Joseph S. Nye, Jr. and Roger K. Smith; The Aspen Institute / Madison Books, 1992	box VIII.C 78
After the Storm (Lessons From the Gulf War) HARCOVER COPY 2; Edited by Joseph S. Nye, Jr. and Roger K. Smith; The Aspen Institute / Madison Books, 1992	box VIII.C 78
Why People Don't Trust Government; Joseph S. Nye, Jr. Philip D. Zelikow, and David C. King; Harvard University Press, 1997	box VIII.C 78
Fateful Visions (Avoiding Nuclear Catastrophe); Edited by Joseph S. Nye, Jr., Graham T. Allison, and Albert Carnesale; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1988	box VIII.C 78
Challenges to Research Universities ; Edited by Roger G. Noll; Brookings Institution Press, 1998	box VIII.C 78
Global Engagement (Cooperation and Security in the 21st Century); Edited by Jane E. Nolan; The Brookings Institution, 1994	box VIII.C 78
Technology in Education: Looking Toward 2020; Edited by Raymond S. Nickerson and Philip P. Zodhiates; Lawrence Erlbaum Associates, Publishers, 1988	box VIII.C 78
British, French, and Chinese Nuclear Weapons (Nuclear Weapons Databook—Volume V); Robert S. Norris, Andrew S. Burrows, and Richard W. Fieldhouse; Westview Press, 1994	box VIII.C 79
Asia on the Eve of Europe's Expansion ; Edited by Donald	box VIII.C 79
F. Lach and Carol Flaumenhaft; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1965	79

Southeast Asian Tribes, Minorities, and Nations (Volume 2); Edited by Peter Kunstadter; Princeton University Press, 1967	box VIII.C 79
Higher Civil Servants in Postwar Japan (Their Social Origins, Educational Backgrounds, and Career Patterns) ; Akira Kubota; Princeton University Press, 1969	box VIII.C 79
The Age of the Generals ; D. W. Krueger; Dagbreek Book Store, 1958	box VIII.C 79
Health Information Systems Evaluation (Proceedings of the Symposium on Health Information Systems Evaluation); Edited by Russell C. Koza; Colorado Associated University Press, 1974	box VIII.C 79
Elementary Education of Adults (A Critical Interpretation); Ruth Kotinsky; George Grady Press / American Association for Adult Education, 1941	box VIII.C 79
Adult Education Councils; Ruth Kotinsky; George Grady Press / American Association for Adult Education, 1940	box VIII.C 79
Teaching the "Unteachable" ; Herbert R. Kohl ; A New York Review Book, 1967	box VIII.C 79
Soviet Education for Science and Technology ; Alexander G. Korol; The M.I.T. Press, 1957	box VIII.C 79
The Necessity for Choice (Prospects of American Foreign Policy); Henry A. Kissinger; Harper & Brothers, Publishers, 1960	box VIII.C 79
The Campus and the Community (The Global Impact of the Antigonish Movement); Alexander Fraser Laidlaw; Harvest House Limited (Montreal), 1961	box VIII.C 79
Indian Students on an American Campus ; Richard D. Lambert and Marvin Bressler; University of Minnesota Press, 1956	box VIII.C 79
Handbook of Adult Education in the United States; Edited by Malcolm S. Knowles; Adult Education Association of the United States, 1960	box VIII.C 79
Limited Strategic War (Princeton Studies in World Politics: Number 3); Edited by Klaus Knorr and Thornton Read; Frederick A. Praeger, 1962	box VIII.C 79
Origins of American Scientists ; Robert H. Knapp and H. B. Goodrich; The University of Chicago Press, 1952	box VIII.C 79
Problem Solving: Research, Method, and Theory; Edited by Benjamin Kleinmuntz; John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1966	box VIII.C 79
Themes, Theories, and Therapy: The Teaching of Writing in College (The Carnegie Series in American Education); Albert R. Kitzhaber; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1963	box VIII.C 79

Japanese Americans (The Evolution of a Subculture) (Ethnic Groups in American Life Series); Harry H. L. Kitano; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1969	box VIII.C 79
The Troubled Partnership (A Re-Appraisal of the Atlantic Alliance) (Council on Foreign Relations / Atlantic Policy Studies); Henry A. Kissinger; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1965	box VIII.C 79
Nuclear Weapons and Foreign Policy; Henry A. Kissinger; Harper & Brothers, 1957	box VIII.C 79
Home Teaching with Mothers & Infants (The Ypsilanti-Carnegie Infant Education Project Experiment); Dolores Z. Lambie, James T. Bond, and David P. Weikart; High/Scope Educational Research Foundation, 1974	box VIII.C 79
College Architecture in America ; Charles Z. Klauder and Herbert C. Wise; Charles Scribner's Sons, 1929	box VIII.C 80
Japanese Americans: The Evolution of a Subculture; Harry Kitano; Prentice Hall, NJ, 1969	box VIII.C 80
Nuclear Weapons and Foreign Policy; Henry A. Kissinger; Harper and Brothers, NY, 1957	box VIII.C 80
Origin of American Scientists; Robert H. Knapp and H. Goodrich; University of Chicago Press, 1952	box VIII.C 80
Handbook of Adult Education in the US; Malcolm Knowles, Ed.; Adult Education Association of the USA, Chicago, 1960	box VIII.C 80
Indian Students on an American Campus; Richard Lambert and Marvin Bressler; University of Minnesota Press, 1956	box VIII.C 80
The Concept of Order; Paul Kuntz, Ed.; University of Washington Press, 1968	box VIII.C 80
Higher Civil Servants in Postwar Japan; Akira Kubota; Princeton University Press, 1969	box VIII.C 81
Nature and Needs of Higher Education; Report on the Commission on Financing Higher Education; Columbia University Press, 1962	box VIII.C 81
The Fortunate Few: A Study of secondary schools and student in the Ivory Coast; Remi Clignet and Philip Foster; Nonwestern University Press, 1966	box VIII.C 81
The Distinctive College: Antioch, Reed and Swarthmore; Burton R. Clark; Aldine Publishing, Co., 1970	box VIII.C 81
Organizing for Peace: International Organization in World Affairs; Cheever Haviland; Houghton Mifflin Co., Boston, 1954	box VIII.C 81
The Cuban Missle Crisis; Abram Chayes; Oxford University Press, 1974	box VIII.C 81

The Campus and the People; M.M. Chambers; Interstate Publishers and Printers, Illinois, 1960	box VIII.C 81
Public Television: A Program for Action: Report and Recommendations of the Carnegie Commission on Educational Television; Harper and Row Publishers, NY, 1967	box VIII.C 82
Setting National Priorities (The 1976 Budget); Barry M. Blechman, Edward M. Gramlich, and Robert W. Hartman; The Brookings Institution, 1975	box VIII.C 82
Preventing Nuclear War (A Realistic Approach); Edited by Barry M. Blechman; Indiana University Press, 1985	box VIII.C 82
Naval Arms Control (A Strategic Assessment); Barry M. Blechman, William J. Durch, W. Philip Ellis, and Cathleen S. Fisher; St. Martin's Press, 1991	box VIII.C 82
The Logic of Accidental Nuclear War; Bruce G. Blair; The Brookings Institution, 1993	box VIII.C 82
Strategic Command and Control (Redefining the Nuclear Threat); Bruce G. Blair; The Brookings Institution, 1985	box VIII.C 82
New Nuclear Nations (Consequences for U.S. Policy) (A Council on Foreign Relations Book) SOFTCOVER COPY 1; Edited by Robert D. Blackwill and Albert Carnesale; Council on Foreign Relations Press, 1993	box VIII.C 82
New Nuclear Nations (Consequences for U.S. Policy) (A Council on Foreign Relations Book) SOFTCOVER COPY 2; Edited by Robert D. Blackwill and Albert Carnesale; Council on Foreign Relations Press, 1993	box VIII.C 82
Conventional Arms Control and East-West Security (Institute for East-West Security Studies); Edited by Robert D. Blackwell and F. Stephen Larrabee; Duke University Press, 1989	box VIII.C 82
In Other Words (The Science and Psychology of Second- Language Acquisition); Ellen Bialystok and Kenji Hakuta; Basic Books / Harper Collins Publishers, 1994	box VIII.C 82
Global Rivals (The forty-year contest for supremacy between America and the Soviet Union); Seweryn Bialer and Michael Mandelbaum; Alfred A. Knopf, 1988	box VIII.C 82
Nuclear Blackmail and Nuclear Balance ; Richard K. Betts; The Brookings Institution, 1987	box VIII.C 82
Atencion a la Salud en America Latina y el Caribe en el siglo XXI ; Edited by Clement Bezold, Julio Frenk, Shaun McCarthy; ? (in Spanish), 1998	box VIII.C 82
The Nuclear Weapons Industry; Kenneth A. Bertsch and Linda S. Shaw; Investor Responsibility Research Center, Inc., 1984	box VIII.C 82

Arms on the Market (Reducing the Risk of Proliferation in the Former Soviet Union); Edited by Gary K. Bertsch and Suzette R. Grillot; Routledge, 1998	box VIII.C 82
Communism in Italy and France; Edited by Donald L. M. Blackmer and Sidney Tarrow; Princeton University Press, 1975	box VIII.C 82
Damage Limitation or Crisis? (Russia and the Outside World) (CSIA Studies in International Security No.5); Edited by Robert D. Blackwill and Sergei A. Karaganov; Brassey's, Inc., 1994	box VIII.C 83
An African Economy (A Study of the Economic Development of the Nyanza Province of Kenya, 1903-1953); Hugh Fearn; Oxford University Press, 1961	box VIII.C 83
The Doctor Shortage (An Economic Diagnosis) (Brookings Studies in Social Economics); Rashi Fein; The Brookings Institution, 1967	box VIII.C 83
Investment in Education (The Report of the Commission on Post-School Certificate and Higher Education in Nigeria); Federal Ministry of Education; Federal Ministry of Education (?), 1960	box VIII.C 83
Henry S. Pritchett (A Biography); Abraham Flexner; Columbia University Press, 1943	box VIII.C 83
Medical Education in the United States and Canada (A Report to the Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching); Abraham Flexner; Arno Press and the New York Times, 1972	box VIII.C 83
International Conflict and Behavioral Science (The Craigsville Papers); Edited by Roger Fisher; Basic Books, Inc., 1964	box VIII.C 83
Russian Liberalism ; George Fischer; Harvard University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 83
The Teaching of English in Puerto Rico; Robert Herndon Fife and Herschel T. Manuel; Department of Education Press, San Juan, Puerto Rico, 1951	box VIII.C 83
Doctor and Patient in Soviet Russia ; Mark G. Field; Harvard University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 83
The 50 States and Their Local Governments; Edited by James W. Fesler; Alfred A. Knopf, Inc., 1967	box VIII.C 83
Discussion Methods for Adult Groups; Thomas Fansler; American Association for Adult Education, 1934	box VIII.C 83
The King's Men (Leadership and Status in Buganda on the Eve of Independence); Edited by L. A. Fallers; Oxford University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 83
The International Law of Civil War. Edited by Dichard A	

The International Law of Civil War; Edited by Richard A. Falk; The Johns Hopkins Press, 1971

	box VIII.C 83
The Vietnam War and International Law (Volume 2); Edited by Richard A. Falk; Princeton University Press, 1969	box VIII.C 83
The Vietnam War and International Law (Volume 3—The Widening Context); Edited by Richard A. Falk; Princeton University Press, 1972	box VIII.C 83
Congressmen in Committees; Richard F. Fenno, Jr.; Little, Brown and Company, Inc., 1973	box VIII.C 83
How Russia is Ruled ; Merle Fainsod; Harvard University Press, 1953	box VIII.C 84
Signs of Hope (Working Towards Our Common Future) ; Linda Starke; Oxford University Press, 1990	box VIII.C 84
Nuclear Proliferation Today; Leonard S. Spector; Vintage Books, 1984	box VIII.C 84
Parent to Parent (Working Together for Ourselves and Our Children); Peggy Pizzo; Beacon Press, Boston, 1983	box VIII.C 84
The Undeclared Bomb (The Spread of Nuclear Weapons, 1987-1988); Leonard S. Spector; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1988	box VIII.C 84
Accidental Nuclear War (Proceedings of the Eighteenth Pugwash Workshop on Nuclear Forces) (Canadian Papers in Peace Studies—1990 special issue); Edited by Derek Paul, Michael D. Intriligator and Paul Smoker; Science for Peace / Samuel Stevens, 1990	box VIII.C 84
Nuclear Ambitions (The Spread of Nuclear Weapons, 1989-1990); Leonard S. Spector with Jacqueline R. Smith; Westview Press, 1990	box VIII.C 84
The Dilemma of Accountability in Modern Government (Independence Versus Control); Edited by Bruce L. R. Smith and D. C. Hague; St. Martin's Press, 1971	box VIII.C 84
Reducing Prejudice and Stereotyping in Schools (Multicultural Education Series); Walter Stephan; Teachers College Press, Columbia University, 1999	box VIII.C 84
Americas (New Interpretive Essays); Edited by Alfred Stepan; Oxford University Press, 1992	box VIII.C 84
Beginnings: The Social and Affective Development of Black Children; Margaret B. Spencer, Geraldine K. Brookins, Walter R. Allen; Lawrence Erlbaum Associates, Publishers, 1985	box VIII.C 84
Global Habit (The Drug Problem in a Borderless World); Paul B. Stares; The Brookings Institution, 1996	box VIII.C 84

Command Performance (The Neglected Dimension of European Security); Paul B. Stares; The Brookings Institution, 1991	box VIII.C 84
Perspectives on Non-Sexist Early Childhood Education; Edited by Barbara Sprung; Teachers College Press, 1978	box VIII.C 84
The Children's Cause; Gilbert Y. Steiner; The Brookings Institution, 1976	box VIII.C 84
Lost in Space (The Domestic Politics of the Strategic Defense Initiative) (Institute on Global Conflict and Cooperation, University of California); Gerald M. Steinberg; Lexington Books, 1988	box VIII.C 84
On the Shoulders of Giants (New Approaches to Numeracy); Edited by Lynn Arthur Steen; National Academy Press, 1990	box VIII.C 84
Family Math ENGLISH COPY; Jean Jerr Stenmark, Virginia Thompson, and Ruth Cossey; Lawrence Hall of Science, University of California, Berkeley, 1986	box VIII.C 84
Family Math SPANISH COPY; Jean Jerr Stenmark, Virginia Thompson, and Ruth Cossey; Lawrence Hall of Science, University of California, Berkeley, 1987	box VIII.C 85
Remedial Law (When Courts Become Administrators); Edited by Robert Wood; The University of Massachusetts Press, 1990	box VIII.C 85
International Law and Ethnic Conflict; Edited by David Wippman; Cornell University Press, 1998	box VIII.C 85
Americas (The Changing Face of Latin America and the Caribbean); Peter Winn; Pantheon Books, 1992	box VIII.C 85
Reaching for a Better Standard (English School Inspection and the Dilemma of Accountability for American Public Schools); Thomas A. Wilson; Teachers College Press, 1996	box VIII.C 85
When Work Disappears (The World of the New Urban Poor); William Julius Wilson; Alfred A. Knopf, 1996	box VIII.C 85
Saving Children (A Guide to Injury Prevention); Modena Hoover Wilson, Susan P. Baker, Stephen P. Teret, Susan Shock, and James Garbarino; Oxford University Press, 1991	box VIII.C 85
Ability Testing: Uses, Consequences, and Controversies (Part 1); Edited by Alexandra K. Wigdor and Wendell R. Garner; National Academy Press, 1982	box VIII.C 85
Ability Testing: Uses, Consequences, and Controversies (Part 2); Edited by Alexandra K. Wigdor and Wendell R. Garner; National Academy Press, 1982	box VIII.C 85
Don't Hold Them Back ; Baird W. Whitlock; College Entrance Examination Board, 1978	box VIII.C 85

The Origins of Human Competence (The Final Report of the Harvard Preschool Project); Burton L. White, Barbara T. Kaban, and Jane S. Attanucci; Lexington Books, 1979	box VIII.C 85
The First Three Years of Life; Burton L. White; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1975	box VIII.C 85
Experience and Environment (Major Influences on the Development of the Young Child); Burton L. White; Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1978	box VIII.C 85
Where There Is No Doctor (A Village Health Care Handbook); David Werner; The Hesperian Foundation, 1977	box VIII.C 85
Where There Is No Doctor (A Village Health Care Handbook) (New Revised Edition); David Werner; The Hesperian Foundation, 1992	box VIII.C 85
Project 30 Year Two Report: Institutional Accomplishments; ?; The Project 30 Alliance at the University of Delaware, 1991	box VIII.C 85
Beyond the Beltway (Engaging the Public in U.S. Foreign Policy); Edited by Daniel Yankelovich and I. M. Destler; W. W. Norton and Company, 1994	box VIII.C 85
Journal of Adolescent Research (Volume 10, Number 1); Edited by R. Shepherd Zeldin and Lauren A. Price; SAGE Periodicals Press, 1995	box VIII.C 85
America and the Muslim Middle East (Memos to a President); Edited by Philip D. Zelikow and Robert B. Zoellick; The Aspen Institute, 1998	box VIII.C 85
Learning to Speak: A Manual for Parents; Philip R. Zelazo, Richard B. Kearsley, and Judy A. Ungerer; Lawrence Erlbaum Associates, Publishers, 1984	box VIII.C 85
Early Child Care in Poland (Gordon and Breach International Monograph Series on Early Child Care 8); Maria Ziemska ; Gordon and Breach, 1978	box VIII.C 85
The Changing University (How Increased Demand for Scientists and Technology is Transforming Academic Institutions Internationally) (NATO ASI Series – Series D: Behavioural and Social Sciences – Vol. 59); Edited by Dorothy S. Zinberg; Kluwer Academic Publishers, 1991	box VIII.C 85
Behavior, Culture, and Conflict in World Politics; Edited by William Zimmerman and Harold K. Jacobson; The University of Michigan Press, 1993	box VIII.C 85
Our Common Future (The World Commission on Environment and Development); (Members of the Commission); Oxford University Press, 1987	box VIII.C 85

Teaching in New Haven: The Common Challenge (A Report of the Yale-New Haven Teachers Institute); N/A; Yale-New Haven Teachers Institute, 1991	box VIII.C 85
Germany Unified and Europe Transformed (A Study in Statecraft); Philip Zelikow and Condoleezza Rice; Harvard University Press, 1995	box VIII.C 86
Toward a Common Destiny (Improving Race and Ethnic Relations in America); Edited by Willis D. Hawley and Anthony W. Jackson; Jossey-Bass, Inc., 1995	box VIII.C 86
Early Education in the Public Schools (Lessons From a Comprehensive Birth-to-Kindergarten Program); Penny Hauser-Cram, Donald E. Pierson, Deborah Klein Walker, and Terrence Tivnan; Jossey-Bass Inc., Publishers, 1991	box VIII.C 86
Two Decades of Debate: The Controversy Over U.S. Companies in South Africa; David Hauck, Meg Voorhes, Glenn Goldberg; Investor Responsibility Research Center, 1983	box VIII.C 86
The Technical Institute in America (Carnegie Series in American Education); G. Ross Henninger; McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1959	box VIII.C 86
In Her Own Image (Women Working in the Arts); Elaine Hedges and Ingrid Wendt; The Feminist Press, 1980	box VIII.C 86
The Courage to Change (Stories From Successful School Reform); Paul E. Heckman; Corwin Press, Inc., 1996	box VIII.C 86
War (A Cruel Necessity?) (The Bases of Institutionalized Violence); Edited by Robert A. Hinde and Helen E. Watson; Tauris Academy Studies / I. B. Tauris Publishers, 1995	box VIII.C 86
Reforming the Soviet Economy (Equality Versus Efficiency); Ed A. Hewett; The Brookings Institution, 1988	box VIII.C 86
Open for Business (Russia's Return to the Global Economy); Ed A. Hewett with Clifford G. Gaddy; The Brookings Institution, 1992	box VIII.C 86
From Generation to Generation (The Health and Well-Being of Children with Immigrant Families); Edited by Donald K. Hernandez and Evan Charney (National Research Council / Institute of Medicine); National Academy Press, 1998	box VIII.C 86
Reframing the Immigration Debate (The State of Asian Pacific America Series) (A Public Policy Report); Edited by Bill Ong Hing and Ronald Lee; Leadership Education for Asian Pacifics, Inc., 1996	box VIII.C 86
The Access Guide to International Affairs Internships: Washington, DC; Edited by Matthew T. Higham & Hilary Berkey; An International Affairs Information Service, 1997	box VIII.C 86

Strengthening Families; Nicholas Hobbs, Paul R. Dokecki, Kathleen V. Hoover-Dempsey, Robert M. Moroney, May W. Shayne, and Karen H. Weeks; Jossey-Bass, Inc., Publishers, 1984 Reversing the Arms Race (How to Achieve and Verify Deep Reduction in the Nuclear Arsenals); Edited by Frank von Hippel and Roald Z. Sagdeev; Gordon and Breach Science Publishers, 1990 Faculty Personnel Policies in Higher Education; Lloyd S. Woodburne; Harper & Brothers, 1950 Discord and Collaboration (Essays on International Politics); Arnold Wolfers; The Johns Hopkins Press, 1962 The Revolutionary Personality: Lenin, Trotsky, Gandhi; E. Victor Wolfenstein; Princeton University Press, 1967 Improving Undergraduate Instruction in Psychology; Claude E. Buxton, Charles N. Cofer, John W. Gustad, Robert B. MacLeod, Wilbert J. McKeachie, and Dael Wolfle; The MacMillan Company, 1952 Making Health Teams Work; Harold Wise, Richard Beckhard, Irwin Rubin, Aileen L. Kyte; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1974 The Boundless Resource (A Prospectus for an Education/Work Policy); Willard Wirtz and the National Manpower Institute; The New Republic Book Company, Inc., 1975 Rituals of Kinship Among the Nyakyusa; Monica Wilson; Oxford University Press, 1957 International Law and Contemporary Commonwealth Issues; Robert R. Wilson; Duke University Press, 1971 Economic Organization in Chinese Society; Edited by W. E. Willmott; Stanford University Press, 1972 A Source Book of West Indian History for Use in Secondary Schools; Compiled by Sheila Duncker, W. Foster, Eleanor Gardner, Muriel Lynch, Nora Mailer, Pearl Morgan, Marjorie A. Myers, Mary Reckord, and Sybil Williams; Knox Educational Services Ltd., 1956 Institutional Research in the West (Report of a Survey of Institutional Research in the West (Report of a Survey of Institutional Self-Studies at Western Colleges and Universities) (The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education, 1959 A Comparative Study of Engineering Education in the United States and in Europe; William E. Wickenden; The	
Deep Reduction in the Nuclear Arsenals); Edited by Frank von Hippel and Roald Z. Sagdeev; Gordon and Breach Science Publishers, 1990 Faculty Personnel Policies in Higher Education; Lloyd S. Woodburne; Harper & Brothers, 1950 Discord and Collaboration (Essays on International Politics); Arnold Wolfers; The Johns Hopkins Press, 1962 The Revolutionary Personality: Lenin, Trotsky, Gandhi; E. Victor Wolfenstein; Princeton University Press, 1967 Improving Undergraduate Instruction in Psychology; Claude E. Buxton, Charles N. Cofer, John W. Gustad, Robert B. MacLeod, Wilbert J. McKeachie, and Dael Wolfle; The MacMillan Company, 1952 Making Health Teams Work; Harold Wise, Richard Beckhard, Irwin Rubin, Aileen L. Kyte; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1974 The Boundless Resource (A Prospectus for an Education/Work Policy); Willard Wirtz and the National Manpower Institute; The New Republic Book Company, Inc., 1975 Rituals of Kinship Among the Nyakyusa; Monica Wilson; Oxford University Press, 1957 International Law and Contemporary Commonwealth Issues; Robert R. Wilson; Duke University Press, 1971 Economic Organization in Chinese Society; Edited by W. E. Willmott; Stanford University Press, 1972 A Source Book of West Indian History for Use in Secondary Schools; Compiled by Sheila Duncker, W. Foster, Eleanor Gardner, Muriel Lynch, Nora Mailer, Pearl Morgan, Marjorie A. Myers, Mary Reckord, and Sybil Williams; Knox Educational Services Ltd., 1956 Institutional Research in the West (Report of a Survey of Institutional Self-Studies at Western Colleges and Universities) (The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education); Hall T. Sprague; The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education in the	box VIII.C 86
Discord and Collaboration (Essays on International Politics); Arnold Wolfers; The Johns Hopkins Press, 1962 The Revolutionary Personality: Lenin, Trotsky, Gandhi; E. Victor Wolfenstein; Princeton University Press, 1967 Improving Undergraduate Instruction in Psychology; Claude E. Buxton, Charles N. Cofer, John W. Gustad, Robert B. MacLeod, Wilbert J. McKeachie, and Dael Wolfle; The MacMillan Company, 1952 Making Health Teams Work; Harold Wise, Richard Beckhard, Irwin Rubin, Aileen L. Kyte; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1974 The Boundless Resource (A Prospectus for an Education/Work Policy); Willard Wirtz and the National Manpower Institute; The New Republic Book Company, Inc., 1975 Rituals of Kinship Among the Nyakyusa; Monica Wilson; Oxford University Press, 1957 International Law and Contemporary Commonwealth Issues; Robert R. Wilson; Duke University Press, 1971 Economic Organization in Chinese Society; Edited by W. E. Willmott; Stanford University Press, 1972 A Source Book of West Indian History for Use in Secondary Schools; Compiled by Sheila Duncker, W. Foster, Eleanor Gardner, Muriel Lynch, Nora Mailer, Pearl Morgan, Marjorie A. Myers, Mary Reckord, and Sybil Williams; Knox Educational Services Ltd., 1956 Institutional Research in the West (Report of a Survey of Institutional Self-Studies at Western Colleges and Universities) (The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education); Hall T. Sprague; The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education in the	box VIII.C 87
Politics); Arnold Wolfers; The Johns Hopkins Press, 1962 The Revolutionary Personality: Lenin, Trotsky, Gandhi; E. Victor Wolfenstein; Princeton University Press, 1967 Improving Undergraduate Instruction in Psychology; Claude E. Buxton, Charles N. Cofer, John W. Gustad, Robert B. MacLeod, Wilbert J. McKeachie, and Dael Wolfle; The MacMillan Company, 1952 Making Health Teams Work; Harold Wise, Richard Beckhard, Irwin Rubin, Aileen L. Kyte; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1974 The Boundless Resource (A Prospectus for an Education/Work Policy); Willard Wirtz and the National Manpower Institute; The New Republic Book Company, Inc., 1975 Rituals of Kinship Among the Nyakyusa; Monica Wilson; Oxford University Press, 1957 International Law and Contemporary Commonwealth Issues; Robert R. Wilson; Duke University Press, 1971 Economic Organization in Chinese Society; Edited by W. E. Willmott; Stanford University Press, 1972 A Source Book of West Indian History for Use in Secondary Schools; Compiled by Sheila Duncker, W. Foster, Eleanor Gardner, Muriel Lynch, Nora Mailer, Pearl Morgan, Marjorie A. Myers, Mary Reckord, and Sybil Williams; Knox Educational Services Ltd., 1956 Institutional Research in the West (Report of a Survey of Institutional Self-Studies at Western Colleges and Universities) (The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education); Hall T. Sprague; The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education in the	box VIII.C 87
Victor Wolfenstein; Princeton University Press, 1967 Improving Undergraduate Instruction in Psychology; Claude E. Buxton, Charles N. Cofer, John W. Gustad, Robert B. MacLeod, Wilbert J. McKeachie, and Dael Wolfle; The MacMillan Company, 1952 Making Health Teams Work; Harold Wise, Richard Beckhard, Irwin Rubin, Aileen L. Kyte; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1974 The Boundless Resource (A Prospectus for an Education/ Work Policy); Willard Wirtz and the National Manpower Institute; The New Republic Book Company, Inc., 1975 Rituals of Kinship Among the Nyakyusa; Monica Wilson; Oxford University Press, 1957 International Law and Contemporary Commonwealth Issues; Robert R. Wilson; Duke University Press, 1971 Economic Organization in Chinese Society; Edited by W. E. Willmott; Stanford University Press, 1972 A Source Book of West Indian History for Use in Secondary Schools; Compiled by Sheila Duncker, W. Foster, Eleanor Gardner, Muriel Lynch, Nora Mailer, Pearl Morgan, Marjorie A. Myers, Mary Reckord, and Sybil Williams; Knox Educational Services Ltd., 1956 Institutional Research in the West (Report of a Survey of Institutional Research in Interstate Commission for Higher Education); Hall T. Sprague; The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education in the	box VIII.C 87
Claude E. Buxton, Charles N. Cofer, John W. Gustad, Robert B. MacLeod, Wilbert J. McKeachie, and Dael Wolfle; The MacMillan Company, 1952 Making Health Teams Work; Harold Wise, Richard Beckhard, Irwin Rubin, Aileen L. Kyte; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1974 The Boundless Resource (A Prospectus for an Education/ Work Policy); Willard Wirtz and the National Manpower Institute; The New Republic Book Company, Inc., 1975 Rituals of Kinship Among the Nyakyusa; Monica Wilson; Oxford University Press, 1957 International Law and Contemporary Commonwealth Issues; Robert R. Wilson; Duke University Press, 1971 Economic Organization in Chinese Society; Edited by W. E. Willmott; Stanford University Press, 1972 A Source Book of West Indian History for Use in Secondary Schools; Compiled by Sheila Duncker, W. Foster, Eleanor Gardner, Muriel Lynch, Nora Mailer, Pearl Morgan, Marjorie A. Myers, Mary Reckord, and Sybil Williams; Knox Educational Services Ltd., 1956 Institutional Research in the West (Report of a Survey of Institutional Self-Studies at Western Colleges and Universities) (The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education); Hall T. Sprague; The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education, 1959 A Comparative Study of Engineering Education in the	box VIII.C 87
Beckhard, Irwin Rubin, Aileen L. Kyte; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1974 The Boundless Resource (A Prospectus for an Education/Work Policy); Willard Wirtz and the National Manpower Institute; The New Republic Book Company, Inc., 1975 Rituals of Kinship Among the Nyakyusa; Monica Wilson; Oxford University Press, 1957 International Law and Contemporary Commonwealth Issues; Robert R. Wilson; Duke University Press, 1971 Economic Organization in Chinese Society; Edited by W. E. Willmott; Stanford University Press, 1972 A Source Book of West Indian History for Use in Secondary Schools; Compiled by Sheila Duncker, W. Foster, Eleanor Gardner, Muriel Lynch, Nora Mailer, Pearl Morgan, Marjorie A. Myers, Mary Reckord, and Sybil Williams; Knox Educational Services Ltd., 1956 Institutional Research in the West (Report of a Survey of Institutional Self-Studies at Western Colleges and Universities) (The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education); Hall T. Sprague; The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education, 1959 A Comparative Study of Engineering Education in the	box VIII.C 87
Work Policy); Willard Wirtz and the National Manpower Institute; The New Republic Book Company, Inc., 1975 Rituals of Kinship Among the Nyakyusa; Monica Wilson; Oxford University Press, 1957 International Law and Contemporary Commonwealth Issues; Robert R. Wilson; Duke University Press, 1971 Economic Organization in Chinese Society; Edited by W. E. Willmott; Stanford University Press, 1972 A Source Book of West Indian History for Use in Secondary Schools; Compiled by Sheila Duncker, W. Foster, Eleanor Gardner, Muriel Lynch, Nora Mailer, Pearl Morgan, Marjorie A. Myers, Mary Reckord, and Sybil Williams; Knox Educational Services Ltd., 1956 Institutional Research in the West (Report of a Survey of Institutional Self-Studies at Western Colleges and Universities) (The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education); Hall T. Sprague; The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education, 1959 A Comparative Study of Engineering Education in the	box VIII.C 87
Oxford University Press, 1957 International Law and Contemporary Commonwealth Issues; Robert R. Wilson; Duke University Press, 1971 Economic Organization in Chinese Society; Edited by W. E. Willmott; Stanford University Press, 1972 A Source Book of West Indian History for Use in Secondary Schools; Compiled by Sheila Duncker, W. Foster, Eleanor Gardner, Muriel Lynch, Nora Mailer, Pearl Morgan, Marjorie A. Myers, Mary Reckord, and Sybil Williams; Knox Educational Services Ltd., 1956 Institutional Research in the West (Report of a Survey of Institutional Self-Studies at Western Colleges and Universities) (The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education); Hall T. Sprague; The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education, 1959 A Comparative Study of Engineering Education in the	box VIII.C 87
Issues; Robert R. Wilson; Duke University Press, 1971 Economic Organization in Chinese Society; Edited by W. E. Willmott; Stanford University Press, 1972 A Source Book of West Indian History for Use in Secondary Schools; Compiled by Sheila Duncker, W. Foster, Eleanor Gardner, Muriel Lynch, Nora Mailer, Pearl Morgan, Marjorie A. Myers, Mary Reckord, and Sybil Williams; Knox Educational Services Ltd., 1956 Institutional Research in the West (Report of a Survey of Institutional Self-Studies at Western Colleges and Universities) (The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education); Hall T. Sprague; The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education, 1959 A Comparative Study of Engineering Education in the	box VIII.C 87
E. Willmott; Stanford University Press, 1972 A Source Book of West Indian History for Use in Secondary Schools; Compiled by Sheila Duncker, W. Foster, Eleanor Gardner, Muriel Lynch, Nora Mailer, Pearl Morgan, Marjorie A. Myers, Mary Reckord, and Sybil Williams; Knox Educational Services Ltd., 1956 Institutional Research in the West (Report of a Survey of Institutional Self-Studies at Western Colleges and Universities) (The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education); Hall T. Sprague; The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education, 1959 A Comparative Study of Engineering Education in the	box VIII.C 87
Secondary Schools; Compiled by Sheila Duncker, W. Foster, Eleanor Gardner, Muriel Lynch, Nora Mailer, Pearl Morgan, Marjorie A. Myers, Mary Reckord, and Sybil Williams; Knox Educational Services Ltd., 1956 Institutional Research in the West (Report of a Survey of Institutional Self-Studies at Western Colleges and Universities) (The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education); Hall T. Sprague; The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education, 1959 A Comparative Study of Engineering Education in the	box VIII.C 87
of Institutional Self-Studies at Western Colleges and Universities) (The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education); Hall T. Sprague; The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education, 1959 A Comparative Study of Engineering Education in the	box VIII.C 87
	box VIII.C 87
Society for the Promotion of Engineering Education, 1929	box VIII.C 87
The Next Step (A Guide to Part-Time Opportunities in Greater Boston for the Educated Woman); Edited by	box VIII.C 87

$\label{lem:martha_substitute} \begin{tabular}{ll} Martha S. White; Radcliffe Institute for Independent Study, 1964 \end{tabular}$

Study, 1904	
Pan-Turkism and Islam in Russia; Serge A. Zenkovsky; Harvard University Press, 1960	box VIII.C 87
The Balkans in Our Time; Robert Lee Wolff; Harvard University Press, 1956	box VIII.C 87
Preventing World War III: Some Proposals; Edited by Quincy Wright, William M. Evan, and Morton Deutsch; Simon and Schuster, 1962	box VIII.C 87
Black Perspectives on Crime and the Criminal Justice System (A Symposium Sponsored by the National Urban League); Edited by Robert L. Woodson; G. K. Hall & Co., 1977	box VIII.C 87
Creating the African University (Emerging Issues of the 1970s); Edited by T. M. Yesufu; Oxford University Press, 1973	box VIII.C 87
The New Morality (A Profile of American Youth in the 70s) SOFTCOVER COPY 1; Daniel Yankelovich; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1974	box VIII.C 87
The New Morality (A Profile of American Youth in the 70s) SOFTCOVER COPY 2; Daniel Yankelovich; McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1974	box VIII.C 87
Palomar (The World's Largest Telescope); Helen Wright; The MacMillan Company, 1952	box VIII.C 87
Culture at a Price (A Study of Private Correspondence School Offerings); Ella Woodyard; American Association for Adult Education, 1940	box VIII.C 87
Creating Political Order (The Party-States of West Africa); Aristide R. Zolberg; Rand McNally and Company, 1966	box VIII.C 87
Early Child Care in Poland (Early Child Development and Care Number – Gordon and Breach – International Monographs on Early Child Care Number Eight) (Volume 5, Numbers 1/2); Maria Ziemska; Gordon and Breach, 1978	box VIII.C 87
One-Party Government in the Ivory Coast; Aristide R. Zolberg; Princeton University Press, 1964	box VIII.C 87
Village in the Vaucluse; Laurence Wylie; Oxford University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 87
Explorer of the Universe (A Biography of George Ellery Hale); Helen Wright ; E. P. Dutton & Co., Inc., 1966	box VIII.C 87
Approaches to the Study of Politics; Edited by Roland Young; Northwestern University Press, 1958	box VIII.C 87
Science in Africa (A Review of Scientific Research Relating to Tropical and Southern Africa); E. B. Worthington; Oxford University Press, 1938	box VIII.C 87

New Horizons of Higher Education (Innovation and Experimentation at Brown University); John Rowe Workman; Public Affairs Press, 1959	box VIII.C 87
A Variorum Commentary on the Poems of John Milton (Volume Two, Part Three); A. S. P. Woodhouse and Douglas Bush; Columbia University Press, 1972	box VIII.C 88
Culture at a Price; Ella Woodyard; American Association for Education, 1940	box VIII.C 88
Creating the African University: Emerging Issues of the 1970s; Edited by T.M. Yesufu; Oxford University Press, 1973	box VIII.C 88
New Horizons of Higher Education: Innovation and Experimentation at Brown University; John Rowe Workman; The Public Affairs Press, 1959	box VIII.C 88
The New Morality: A Profile of American Youth in the 70s (2 copies); Daniel Yankelovich; McGraw-Hill, 1973	box VIII.C 88
Creating Political Order: The Party-States in West Africa; Aristide R. Zolberg; Rand McNally and Company, 1966	box VIII.C 88
Palomar: The World's Largest Telescope; Helen Wright; The Macmillan Company, 1952	box VIII.C 88
The Next Step; Edited by Martha S. White; The Radcliffe Institute, 1964	box VIII.C 88
Pan-Turkism and Islam in Russia; Serge A. Zenkovsky; Harvard University Press, 1960	box VIII.C 88
Economic Organization in Chinese Society; Edited by W. E. Willmott; Stanford University Press, 1972	box VIII.C 88
A Source of West Indian History to Use in Secondary School; N/A; Knox Educational Services, 1956	box VIII.C 88
Institutional Research in the West; Hall T. Sprague; The Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education, 1959	box VIII.C 88
Rituals of Kinship Among the Nyakyusa; Monica Wilson; Oxford University Press, 1957	box VIII.C 88
International Law and Contemporary Commonwealth Issues; Robert R. Wilson; Duke University Commonwealth Studies Center, 1971	box VIII.C 88
The Revolutionary Personality: Lenin, Trotsky, and Gandhi; E. Victor Wolfenstein; Princeton University Press, 1967	box VIII.C 88
ECDC International Monographs on Early Child Care: Early Child Care in Poland; Maria Ziemska; Gordon and Breach, 1978	box VIII.C 88

Improving Undergraduate Instruction in Psychology; The	
MacMillan Company, 1952	box VIII.C 88
Making Health Teams Work; Wise, Beckhard, Rubin, Kyte; Ballinger Publishing Company, 1974	box VIII.C 88
Faculty Personnel Policies in Higher Education; Lloyd S. Woodburne; Harper and Brothers, 1950	box VIII.C 88
Discord and Collaboration: Essays on International Politics; Arnold Wolfers; The Johns Hopkins Press, 1962	box VIII.C 88
The Balkans in Our Time; Robert Lee Wolff; Harvard University Press, 1956	box VIII.C 88
A Variorum Commentary on the Poems of John Milton Volume Two; A. S. P. Woodhouse and Douglas Bush; Columbia University Press, 1972	box VIII.C 88
Black Perspectives on Crime and the Criminal Justice System; Edited by Robert L. Woodson; G.K Hall and Co, 1977	box VIII.C 88
Report on a Proposed Three Year Demonstration of Library Service for Prince Edward Island; Gerhard R. Lormer; N/A, 1932	box VIII.C 88
Report on a Proposed Three Year Demonstration of Library Service for Prince Edward Island; Gerhard R. Lormer; N/A, 1932	box VIII.C 88
Authoritarian Politics in Modern Society; Edited BY Samuel P. Huntington; Basic Books Inc, 1970	box VIII.C 88
Survey of African Marriage and Family Life; Edited by Arthur Phillips; Oxford University Press, 1953	box VIII.C 88
Trends in Content Analysis; Ithiel de Sola Pool; University of Illinois Press, 1959	box VIII.C 88
Politics, Personality, and Nation Building; Lucian W. Pye; Yale University Press, 1962	box VIII.C 89
Profiles of African Scientists; African Academy of Science, 1996	box VIII.C 89
The African Experience with Higher Education; J. F. Ade Ajayi; Ohio University Press, 1996	box VIII.C 89
Democracy and Development in Africa; Claude Ake; The Brookings Institution, 1996	box VIII.C 89
Campaign Money; Herbert E. Alexander; The Free Press, 1976	box VIII.C 89
17/0	1 1777 0
Avoiding Nuclear Anarchy; Graham T. Allison; The MIT Press, 1996	box VIII.C 89

^ Return to Table of Contents

Title/Description	Instances	
Andrew Carnegie Journals, 1885-1897	box flat box	volume 2
Scope and Contents	477	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Andrew Carnegie Journals, 1897-1907	box flat box	volume 3
Scope and Contents	477	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
ndrew Carnegie Journals, 1908-1917	box flat box	volume 4
Scope and Contents	478	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Andrew Carnegie Journals, 1917-1919	box flat box	volume 5
Digital Object: Andrew Carnegie Journals, 1917-1919	479	
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Andrew Carnegie Cash Books and Records, 1907-1915	box flat box 480	volume 7
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Andrew Carnegie Cash Books and Records, 1912-1919	box flat box	volume 8
Scope and Contents	481	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Andrew Carnegie Cash Books and Records, 1916-1919	box flat box	volume 9
Scope and Contents	482	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Andrew Carnegie Miscellaneous Accounts, 1885-1917	box flat box	volume 11
Scope and Contents	483	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
andrew Carnegie Completed Accounts, 1902-1912	box flat box 484	volume 13

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation Completed Accounts,

1902-1912

Scope and Contents

Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes

Andrew Carnegie Trust & Loan Accounts, 1912-1918

Digital Object: Andrew Carnegie Trust & Loan Accounts,

1912-1918

Scope and Contents

Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes

Andrew Carnegie Stocks & Bonds, 1916

Digital Object: Andrew Carnegie Stocks & Bonds, 1916

Scope and Contents

Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes

Andrew and Carnegie Corporation Donations: Library

Bilding [sic], 1912-1922

Digital Object: Andrew and Carnegie Corporation Donations: Library Bilding [sic], 1912-1922

Scope and Contents

Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes

Andrew and Carnegie Corporation Donations: Libraries,

1905-1918

Digital Object: Andrew and Carnegie Corporation

Donations: Libraries, 1905-1918

Scope and Contents

Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes

Andrew and Carnegie Corporation Donations: Junior

College Libraries Ledger, 1938-1940

Scope and Contents

Andrew and Carnegie Corporation Donations: Register of

Applications from Educational Institutions, 1911-1920

Digital Object: Andrew and Carnegie Corporation **Donations: Register of Applications from Educational**

Institutions, 1911-1920

box flat box

volume 14

484

box flat box

485

volume 15

box flat box

486

volume 17

box flat box 486

volume 18

box flat box 487

box flat box

487

volume 20

Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes

volume 36

Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation, A-B, 1920-1940	box flat box 488	volume 27
Scope and Contents	100	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation, C, 1920-1940	box flat box 489	volume 28
Scope and Contents	409	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation, D-I, 1920-1940	box flat box	volume 29
Scope and Contents	490	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation, J-N, 1920-1940	box flat box	volume 30
Scope and Contents	491	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation, O-Z, 1920-1940	box flat box	volume 31
Scope and Contents	492	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation (British Dominions andColonies), 1920-1940	box flat box 493	volume 32
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation</u> (British Dominions and Colonies), 1920-1940		
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Donations Ledgers - Carnegie Corporation (Various Appropriations), 1920-1940	box flat box 494	volume 33
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Personal Ledger, Charity & Gifts, 1900-1918	box flat box	volume 34
Scope and Contents	495	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Carnegie Corporation Journals: A, 1911-1929	box flat box 496	volume 39

Carnegie Corporation Journals: B, 1929-1936	box flat box 497	volume 40
Scope and Contents	137	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Carnegie Corporation Journals: C, 1936-1950	box flat box	volume 41
Scope and Contents	498	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Carnegie Corporation Index to Ledgers A, B, C, 1912-1942	box flat box	volume 42
Scope and Contents	498	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Carnegie Corporation General Ledger A, 1912-1923	box flat box	volume 43
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Carnegie Corporation General Ledger A,</u> 1912-1923	499	
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Carnegie Corporation General Ledger B, 1924-1933	box flat box	volume 44
Scope and Contents	500	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Carnegie Corporation General Ledger C, 1933-1942	box flat box	volume 45
Scope and Contents	501	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1919-1923	box flat box	volume 51
Scope and Contents	502	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1923-1924	box flat box	volume 52
Scope and Contents	503	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1924-1925	box flat box 504	volume 53

Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1925-1926 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1926-1927 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1927-1928 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1927-1928 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1928-1929 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes			
Carnegic Corporation Cash Book, 1926-1927 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegic Corporation Cash Book, 1927-1928 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegic Corporation Cash Book, 1927-1928 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegic Corporation Cash Book, 1928-1929 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegic Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegic Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegic Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegic Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegic Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegic Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes			volume 54
Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1926-1927 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1927-1928 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1928-1929 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1928-1929 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: LC Financial Volumes	Scope and Contents		
Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1927-1928 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1928-1929 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1928-1929 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1927-1928 box flat box 507 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1928-1929 box flat box 508 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 box flat box 509 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 box flat box 509 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 510 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 511 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 511 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 512 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1926-1927		volume 55
Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1927-1928 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1928-1929 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Scope and Contents	506	
Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1928-1929 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1928-1929 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1927-1928		volume 56
Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1928-1929 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Scope and Contents	507	
Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 box flat box 509 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 box flat box 510 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 box flat box 511 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 511 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 512 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1928-1929		volume 57
Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 511 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 512 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Scope and Contents	508	
Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 box flat box volume 59 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 box flat box volume 60 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 511 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 512 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 box flat box 510 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 box flat box 511 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 511 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 512 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1929-1930		volume 58
Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 511 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 512 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Scope and Contents	509	
Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 box flat box 511 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 box flat box 512 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Carnegie Corporation Cash Book, 1930-1931		volume 59
Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1931-1937 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Scope and Contents	510	
Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, 1937-1952 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, box flat box volume 61 512 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	•		volume 60
Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, box flat box volume 61 512 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Scope and Contents		
1937-1952 512 Scope and Contents Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes	Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes			volume 61
	Scope and Contents		
	Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, and Prof. box flat box volume 62 Annuities, 1930-1931, 1947-1948 513	Carnegie Corporation Cash Book Transfer Binder, and Prof. Annuities, 1930-1931, 1947-1948	box flat box 513	volume 62

box flat box 514	volume 63
box flat box 515	volume 64
box flat box 516	volume 65
box flat box	volume 67
517	
box flat box	volume 68
517	
box flat box	volume 69
517	
box flat box	volume 70
518	
box flat box	volume 72
518	
box flat box 519	volume 73
	box flat box 515 box flat box 516 box flat box 517 box flat box 517 box flat box 517 box flat box 518 box flat box 518

Carnegie Corporation Cash Disbursement Sheets, 1983-1987 Scope and Contents	box flat box 519	volume 74
•		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Estate of Andrew Carnegie: Cash Book, 1919-1931	box flat box	volume 75
Scope and Contents	520	
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Estate of Andrew Carnegie: Subsidiary Ledger, 1919-1920	box flat box	volume 76
<u>Digital Object</u> : Estate of Andrew Carnegie: Subsidiary Ledger, 1919-1920	521	
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Estate of Andrew Carnegie: General Ledger, 1919-1928	box flat box 522	volume 77
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Estate of Andrew Carnegie: General Ledger</u> , 1919-1928		
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Estate of Andrew Carnegie: Journal, 1919-1931	box flat box	volume 78
Digital Object: Estate of Andrew Carnegie: Journal,	523	
<u>1919-1931</u>		
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Estate of Andrew Carnegie: Creditors Ledger, Financial Rates, 1913-1922	box flat box 523	volume 79
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Estate of Andrew Carnegie: Creditors</u> <u>Ledger, Financial Rates, 1913-1922</u>		
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: I.C Financial Volumes		
Estate of Andrew Carnegie: Creditors Ledger, Accounts Held, 1919-1921	box flat box 524	volume 80
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Estate of Andrew Carnegie: Creditors</u> <u>Ledger, Accounts Held, 1919-1921</u>		

Box 1	box flat box	volume
Scope and Contents	525	Unknown
Originally in: Oversize Materials, described in current f. aid as "box 1"		
Box 7	box flat box	volume
Scope and Contents	526	Unknown
Originally in: Graphic Materials, described in current f. aid as "box 7"		
Scrapbook	box flat box	volume 23
Scope and Contents	588	
Originally in: VII.C Andrew Carnegie Scrapbooks		
Scrapbook	box flat box	volume 22,
Scope and Contents	589	25
Originally in: VII.C Andrew Carnegie Scrapbooks		
Scrapbook	box flat box	volume 24
Scope and Contents	590	
Originally in: VII.C Andrew Carnegie Scrapbooks		
Policy and Program, 1911-1953	mapcase 14-	folder 1
Scope and Contents	D-6	
2 sheets of budget spreadsheet (1937-1942). Originally in: I.D. Box 1		
Policy and Program, 1911-1953	mapcase 14-	folder 1
Scope and Contents	D-6	
3 charts on 2 sheets showing total current and contingent obligations 1924-1925 through 1933-1934, analysis of current and contingent obligations 1934, and the Reserve Fund 1923-1924 through 1933-1934. Originally in: I.D. Box 1		
Policy and Program, 1911-1953	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 1

bar chart showing the summary of unpaid obligations, 1926-1928. Originally in: I.D. Box 1

Policy and Program, 1911-1953	mapcase 14-	folder 1
Scope and Contents	D-6	
chart showing the Endowment Fund, CCNY gifts of Andrew Carnegie and subsequent trustee action affecting them, 1911-1953. Originally in: I.D. Box 1		
Policy and Program, 1911-1953	mapcase 14-	folder 1
Scope and Contents	D-6	
bar chart showing CCNY income, obligations, probable grants and tentative program commitments, 1924-1925 through 1945-1946. Originally in: I.D. Box 1		
American Institute of Planners, article in Sunday Times, Chicago, March 31, 1940	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: III.A. Box 381		
CCNY Files, Carnegie Institute, Pittsburgh: Carnegie Museum brief chart of the budgets, 1931-1936	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: VI.A. Box 12 folder 4-5		
CCNY Files, Carnegie Institute, Pittsburgh: Consolidated statement of financial needs of Carnegie Institute	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: VI.A. Box 12 folder 4-5		
CCNY Files, Carnegie Institute, Pittsburgh: Carnegie Institute of Technology, 1946 Fund (8 sheets)	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: VI.A. Box 12 folder 4-5		
CCNY Files, Carnegie Institute, Pittsburgh: Budget spreadsheet, July 19, 1924	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 1

Originally in: VI.A. Box 12 folder 4-5

Carnegie Centenary - Printed Materials: Memorial address by Sir James Irvine (7 sheets) at New York Academy of Medicine, November 26, 1935 mapcase 14-D-6

D-6

D-6

folder 1

Scope and Contents

Originally in: I.F. Box 5.4-5

Carnegie Centenary - Printed Materials: "Foundations and Trusts" - address by Dr. Frederick P. Keppel at Waldorf-Astoria Hotel, November 27, 1935 (6 sheets)

mapcase 14-

folder 1

Scope and Contents

Originally in: I.F. Box 5.4-5

Carnegie Home Trust - J.L. Mott Company: Recapitulation of accounts assigned to Bank of New York and Trust Co. of New York, taken from balances as of May 11, 1931 (8 sheets)

mapcase 14-

folder 1

Scope and Contents

Originally in: VI.A. Box 22 folder 7

Carnegie Home Trust - New York School for Nursery Years: Floor plans of 5 floors, cellar and roof (7 plans in total), August 9, 1954

mapcase 14-D-6 folder 1

Scope and Contents

Originally in: VI.A. Box 23 folder 6

Andrew Carnegie-CCNY Files-Articles on Andrew Carnegie: New York Tribune (November 22, 1912 - 2 pages; November 11, 1911 - 2 pages); The New York Times (November 22, 1912 - 2 pages, November 11, 1911 - 1 page); The New York Herald (August 29, 1919 - 4 pages); The Sun (November 22, 1912 - 2 pages, November 11, 1911)

mapcase 14-D-6

folder 1

Scope and Contents

Originally in: VII.A. Box 1 folder 1

Portrait of Andrew Carnegie

mapcase 14-D-6 folder 2

Scope and Contents

Originally in: From X.A - Graphic Materials

Etching of the portrait of Andrew Carnegie, 7th proof

copper plate (2 copies)

mapcase 14-

folder 3

D-6

Originally in: X.A. Box 1, folder 7

Poster/ Invitation to dinner for Andrew Carnegie by the Lotos Club on March 17, 1909 with Carnegie's portrait and signature, menu in Scottish and Lotos Hero medal	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: X.A. Box 1, folder 8		
4 posters on Carnegie Centenary Celebration on November 25, 1935	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: X.B. Box 1, folder 10		
Photo of the Board of Trustees, 1911	mapcase 14-	folder 6
Scope and Contents	D-6	
Originally in: X.C. Box 1, folder 1		
Photograph of staff and trustees at the 20th Annual meeting, November 19, 1931	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: X.C. Box 1, folder 3		
5 large photographs with dead and sick children from the office of Russell, Avery	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: X.E.		
Committee to Aid Czechoslovakia - Hand drawn color map of the region	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: IX. Box 288, folder 4		
Orient - Railway map of Manchuria and Mongolia, 1930	mapcase 14-	folder 10
Scope and Contents	D-6	
Originally in: IX. Box 323, folder 9		
World Capital. Foundation of Internationalism, 1905	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 11

Originally in: IX

Poster/ United States Steel and Carnegie Pension Fund, twelfth annual report showing operations for year 1922	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 12
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: Box 87, folder 11		
Chart/ Results of the study of grades, University of Saskatchewan, 1927-1928	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 12
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: Box 70, folder 4		
Poster/ Bureau for Higher Medical Education, Bulletin #3	mapcase 14-	folder 12
Scope and Contents	D-6	
Originally in: Box 46, folder 7		
5 lease agreements with the floor plan of the 10th floor of the building at 522 Fifth Avenue,, 1919-1974	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 13
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: CCNY records, I.A.6		
Lease agreement for the basement in the building at 589 Fifth Avenue, 1962-1967	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 13
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: CCNY records, I.A.6		
3 lease agreements on the 19th floor of the builidng at 342 Madison Avenue, 1966-1971	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 13
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: CCNY records, I.A.6		
2 floor plans for the 36th floor in the building at 437 Madison Avenue, 1967	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 13
Scope and Contents		
Originally in: CCNY records, I.A.6		

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Series X: Graphic Materials

Includes photographs, posters, drawings, and prints. While some photographs in this series were removed from other series, many photos can still be found in the other series, especially the Grant Files (III.A) and the Staff and Trustee Files (I.E).

le/Description	Instances	
Cartoon "Les rois des trusts", by Fornaro, Le rire N°043,, 28 nov. 1903	box X.A.1	folder 1
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Cartoon "Les rois des trusts"</u> , <u>by Fornaro</u> , <u>Le rire N°043</u> , <u>28 nov. 1903</u>		
Flag of Peace, presented by National Society of the Daughters of American Revolution, April 16, 1907	box X.A.1	folder 1A
Digital Object: Flag of Peace, presented by National Society of the Daughters of American Revolution, April 16, 1907		
Landscape Window for Dunfermline Abbey, Scotland	box X.A.1	folder 1B
Photographs (25) from Carnegie Anthology Collection, 1915	box X.A.1	folder 1C
Photograph of portrait by Oscar Velasquez, commissioned by Erskine College, SC	box X.A.1	folder 1D
Photographs - Portrait (Oversize)	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 2
Photographs - Portraits	box Flat Box 526	folder 1
Photographs - At desk	box Flat Box	folder 2
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Photographs - At desk</u>	526	
Photographs - Quarter Century Celebration, Aberdeen University, Sept 1906	box Flat Box 526	folder 3
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Photographs - Quarter Century</u> <u>Celebration, Aberdeen University, Sept 1906</u>		
Photographs - Family convention, Pittsburgh, April 1910	box Flat Box	folder 4
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Photographs - Family convention,</u> <u>Pittsburgh, April 1910</u>	526	
Sketch portrait by Charles Barmore, Paterson, NJ	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 3
Facsimile of portrait by F. Luis Mora (ask archivist)	box Curator's office	

	box Flat Box 526	folder 5
Invitation, Dinner for AC, Lotos Club, 1909 March 7	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 4
Digital Object: Invitation, Dinner for AC, Lotos Club,		
(Matted with Hero medal), 1909 March 7		

Subseries B: Carnegie Centenary		
Title/Description	Instances	
Concert at Carnegie Hall (Photograph), 1935 Nov 24 <u>Digital Object</u> : Concert at Carnegie Hall (Photograph), 1935 Nov 24	box Flat Box 526	folder 6
Posters (4)	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 5
Best Fields for Philanthropy Poster , 1935 Digital Object: Best Fields for Philanthropy Poster , 1935	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 5
Abstract: One of several posters created for the Carnegie Centennary celebration in 1935, quoting from "The Best Fields for Philanthropy" essay, written by Andrew Carnegie in 1889.		

le/Description	Instances	
Staff, 1931 Nov 19	box Flat Box 526	folder 7
Staff, 1941 Nov 18	box Flat Box 526	folder 8
Board of Trustees, [first meeting], 1911	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 5
Board of Trustees, 20th Annual meeting, 1931 Nov 19	mapcase 14- D-6	folder 6
Board of Trustees, 30th Annual meeting, 1941 Nov 18	box Flat Box 526	folder 9
Retreat - Staff Retreat, 1965	box X.C.1	folder 2
Retreat, 1974	box X.C.1	folder 3
Ames, Amyas, 1965-1975	box X.C.1	folder 4
Arbuthnot, Thomas S., [1933]	box X.C.1	folder 5
Bacher, Robert, 1959-1977	box X.C.1	folder 6
Baker, Newton D., 1936	box X.C.1	folder 7
Bancroft, Harding F., 1965-1978	box X.C.1	folder 8

Bertram, James <u>Digital Object: Bertram, James</u>	box X.C.1	folder 9
	1 V C 1	f-1J10
Burdock, Eugene	box X.C.1	folder 10
Burgess, W. Randolph, 1932-1978	box X.C.1	folder 11
Bush, Vannevar, 1932-1959	box X.C.1	folder 12
Butler, Nicholas Murray, 1925-1945 <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Butler, Nicholas Murray, 1925-45</u>	box X.C.1	folder 13
Cabot, Luis W., 1966-1979	box X.C.1	folder 14
Campbell, James W, 1953-1969	box X.C.1	folder 15
Carmichael, Oliver C., 1945-1965	box X.C.1	folder 16
Carty, John J., 1923-1932	box X.C.1	folder 17
Church, Samuel Harden, 1914-1943	box X.C.1	folder 18
Coffman, Lotus Delta, 1936-1938	box X.C.1	folder 19
Dollard, Charles	box X.C.1	folder 20
Eaton, Frederick M., 1961-1981	box X.C.1	folder 21
Evans, Eli, 1965-1976	box X.C.1	folder 22
Farrell, Joseph, 1964-1971	box X.C.1	folder 23
Fisher, Aiken W., 1966-1978	box X.C.1	folder 24
Franks, Robert A. <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Franks, Robert A.</u>	box X.C.1	folder 25
Frew, William N., 1911-1914; 1943-1948	box X.C.1	folder 26
Gardner, John	box X.C.1	folder 27
Gordon, Mrs Phyllis, 1971-1978	box X.C.1	folder 28
Hadley, Morris, 1940-1968	box X.C.1	folder 29
Hamburg, David A.	box X.C.1	folder 30
Herring, Pendleton	box X.C.1	folder 31
Holland, William J., 1922-1932	box X.C.1	folder 32
Houston, David F., 1929-1934	box X.C.1	folder 33
Jackson, C.D., 1958-1965	box X.C.1	folder 34
Jackson, Frederick, 1955-1980	box X.C.1	folder 35
Jacquette, F. Lee, 1968-1976	box X.C.1	folder 36
James, Henry, 1947	box X.C.1	folder 37

	box X.C.1	folder 38
Josephs, Devereux C., 1945-1964	box X.C.1	folder 39
Kelley, Nicholas, 1934-1962	box X.C.1	folder 40
Keppel, Frederick	box X.C.1	folder 41
Keppel, Frederick; Photos of bust by Eleanor Platt, 1944	box X.C.1	folder 42
Lee, Philip, 1971-1980	box X.C.1A	folder 1
Leffingwell, Russell C., 1921-1953	box X.C.1A	folder 2
Lester, Robert M., 1926-1975	box X.C.1A	folder 3
MacIntyre, Malcolm, 1959-1980	box X.C.1A	folder 4
Marshall, George C., 1946	box X.C.1A	folder 5
Marvel, William W., 1952-1978	box X.C.1A	folder 6
McDermott, Catherine, 1969-1978	box X.C.1A	folder 7
Merriam, John C., Dec. 28, 1938; 1921-1938 <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Merriam, John C., Dec. 28, 1938; 1921-38</u>	box X.C.1A	folder 8
Morrisett, Lloyd N., 1959-1969	box X.C.1A	folder 9
Osborn, Frederick, 1936	box X.C.1A	folder 10
Page, Arthur W., 1934-1949	box X.C.1A	folder 11
Pifer, Alan	box X.C.1A	folder 12
Poynton, John A., 1916-1934	box X.C.1A	folder 13
Price, Gwilym A., 1952-1968	box X.C.1A	folder 14
Pritchett, Henry S., 1928; 1911-1930 Digital Object: Pritchett, Henry S., 1928; 1911-30	box X.C.1A	folder 15
Pritchett, Henry S.; Sketch & Photo of Bust, 1928 (sketch)	box Flat Box 526	
Radloff, Barbara, 1969-1974	box X.6	folder 16
Root, Elihu <u>Digital Object</u> : Root, Elihu	box Flat Box 526	folder 15
Root, Elihu	box X.C.1A	folder 17
Root, Elihu Jr., 1937	box X.C.1A	folder 18
Rowan, Helen, 1955-1974	box X.C.1A	folder 19
Ruml, Beardsley	box X.C.1A	folder 20
Russell, John M., 1930-1981	box X.C.1A	folder 21

	box X.C.1A	folder 22
Sheffield, Frederick, 1956-1971	box X.C.1A	folder 23
Shepardson, Whitney A. (3)	box X.C.1A	folder 24
Singer, Arthur, 1963-1968	box X.C.1A	folder 25
Spofford, Charles M., 1952-1975	box X.C.1A	folder 26
Stackpole, Stephen H., 1938-1981; 1949-1953	box X.C.1A	folder 27
Suzzalo, Henry, 1930-1933	box X.C.1A	folder 28
Taylor, Charles L., 1911-1922	box X.C.1A	folder 29
Thomas, Charles A., 1951	box X.C.1A	folder 30
Valle, Marta, 1971-1976	box X.C.1A	folder 31
Viederman, Stephen	box X.C.1A	folder 32
Ward, Robertson	box X.C.1A	folder 33
Wert, Robert	box X.C.1A	folder 34
Wilson, Leroy A., 1948	box X.C.1A	folder 35
Woodward, Robert S., 1911-1920	box X.C.1A	folder 36
Digital Object: Woodward, Robert S., 1911-20		
Wriston, Walter B., 1963-1971	box X.C.1A	folder 37
Corporation Presidents, [1990s]	box X.C.1A	folder 38
Robinson, David Z - retirement party, 1996	box X.C.1A	folder 39
Various staff, [1989-1990s]	box X.C.1A	folder 40
Subseries D: From Grants		
Title/Description	Instances	
Adefarasin, J.A., 1965	box X.D.1	folder 20
Scope and Contents		
from Box 382		
American Academy in Rome - Founder's tablet, 1929	box X.D.1	folder 21
Scope and Contents		
from Box 9		
American Association of Adult Education - Experimental Community Project in the Red Hook Housing Project	box X.D.1	folder 22

Scope and Contents

American Foundation for the Blind - Development of a Braille typewriter	box X.D.1	folder 23
Scope and Contents		
from Box 27		
American Shelf	box X.D.1	folder 24
Arasaratnam, S., 1965	box X.D.1	folder 25
Scope and Contents		
from Box 415		
Asheville School, 1939-1948	box X.D.1	folder 26
Scope and Contents		
from Box 45		
Atlanta University - Library conference, 1941 March	box X.D.1	folder 27
Scope and Contents		
from Box 50		
Axelson, Eric, 1966	box X.D.1	folder 28
Scope and Contents		
from Box 27		
Bisheuvel, Simon	box X.D.1	folder 29
Scope and Contents		
from Box 432		
Boart, E.E., 1965	box X.D.1	folder 30
Scope and Contents		
from Box 27		
Bracey, Edward Nicholas	box X.D.1	folder 31
Scope and Contents		
from Box 438		
Brenner, Sydney	box X.D.1	folder 32

Scope and Contents

Bruce, Edward	box X.D.1	folder 33	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 66			
Byzantine Institute - Mosaics of the Mosque of Santa Sofia, 1934	box X.D.1	folder 34	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 68			
Campbell, Arnold E.	box X.D.1	folder 35	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 70A			
Carnegie Institute of Technology Scholarship Aid - Alan Bessemer	box X.D.1	folder 36	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 83			
Carnegie Institution of Washington - Chichen Itza	box X.D.1	folder 37	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 84			
Carnegie United Kingdom Trust - John Malcom Mitchell	box X.D.1	folder 38	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 89			
Cartwright, Morse A.	box X.D.1	folder 39	
Scope and Contents			
f.,, P 00			
from Box 90			
Clarke, F.	box X.D.1	folder 40	
	box X.D.1	folder 40	
Clarke, F.	box X.D.1	folder 40	

Columbia University -Teachers College	box X.D.1		
Afro-Anglo-American program in teacher education	box X.D.1	folder 42	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 563			
Support of Conference on educational probelms of spec. cultutral groups	box X.D.1	folder 43	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 115			
Commercial Museum, The (Philadelphia)	box X.D.1	folder 44	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 117			
Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organization - Division of radion physics	box X.D.1	folder 45	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 120			
Conant, James B.	box X.D.1	folder 46	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 523			
Converse College - Resident Artist (Lucille Blanch)	box X.D.1	folder 47	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 122			
Cornell University	box X.D.1		
Development of photography as an aid to the field	box X.D.1	folder 48	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 125			
Studies of the impact of technological change on non-industrialized societies	box X.D.1	folder 49	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 526			
Crnickshank, Eric, K.	box X.D.1	folder 50	

Cyprus - Preservation of ancient monuments	box X.D.1	folder 51
Scope and Contents		
from Box 128		
De Loor, B., Mr.	box X.D.1	folder 52
Scope and Contents		
from Box 131		
Denning, Arthur	box X.D.1	folder 53
Scope and Contents		
from Box 131		
Elliott, Brian	box X.D.1	folder 54
Scope and Contents		
from Box 138		
Ellis, C.G.S.	box X.D.1	folder 55
Scope and Contents		
from Box 138		
England, B.D.	box X.D.1	folder 56
Scope and Contents		
from Box 140		
Enoch Pratt Free Library	box X.D.1	folder 57
Scope and Contents		
from Box 140		
ETS - Computer assisted guidance system for junior colleges	box X.D.1	folder 58
Scope and Contents		
from Box 565		
Ericksen, Stanford C.	box X.D.1	folder 59
Scope and Contents		
from Box 569		
Fiji - Carnegie Library	box X.D.1	folder 60

Scope and Contents

Fieldhouse, A.E.	box X.D.1	folder 61
Scope and Contents		
from Box 144		
Fine Arts Committee of Manitoba	box X.D.1	folder 62
Scope and Contents		
from Box 144		
Flexner, Abraham, Dr.	box X.D.1	folder 63
Scope and Contents		
from Box 575		
Gandar, Laurence, Dr.	box X.D.1	folder 64
Scope and Contents		
from Box 584		
George Peabody College - Recruitment and training of teachers	box X.D.1	folder 65
Scope and Contents		
from Box 151		
George Washington University - Radio series on education	box X.D.1	folder 66
Scope and Contents		
from Box 586		
Ghana University of - Conference on University adult education in Africa	box X.D.1	folder 67
Scope and Contents		
from Box 589		
Goldie, G.N.T.	box X.D.1	folder 68
Scope and Contents		
from Box 153		
Gregory, Elizabeth, Dr.	box X.D.1	folder 69

Scope and Contents

box X.D.1	folder Unknown
box X.D.1	folder 70
box X.D.1	folder 71
box X.D.1	folder 72
box X.D.1	folder 73
box X.D.1	folder 74
box X.D.1	folder 75
box X.D.1	folder 76
box X.D.1	folder 77
	box X.D.1 box X.D.1 box X.D.1 box X.D.1 box X.D.1

Illinois University of - Disadvantaged students at the Graduate School of Library Education	box X.D.1	folder 79
Scope and Contents		
from Box 619		
Institute of Forest Genetics	box X.D.1	folder 80
Scope and Contents		
from Box 179		
Institute of International Education -Grants-in-aid for research in art and music (Hoopes and Partch)	box X.D.1	folder 81
Scope and Contents		
from Box 627		
Reconaissance study in Africa	box X.D.1	folder 82
Scope and Contents		
from Box 180		
Inter-University Council for Higher Education - Conference of principlas and vice chancellors (Gould House), 1958 Aug 19-22	box X.D.1	folder 83
Scope and Contents		
from Box 634		
Inter-University Council for Higher Education - Overseas meeting of colonial and dominion principals	box X.D.1	folder 84
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Inter-University Council for Higher</u> <u>Education - Overseas meeting of colonial and dominion</u> <u>principals</u>		
Scope and Contents		
from Box 185		
Jeanes Conference	box X.D.1	folder 85
Scope and Contents		
from Box 188A		
Johns Hopkins University - Conference of British and American Legislators	box X.D.1	folder 86

Johns Hopkins University - New Graduate Program for Adults	box X.D.1	folder 87	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 639			
Johnson, L.W.	box X.D.1	folder 88	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 641			
Boston University - technical assistance and publications on young children's healthy development (B6636) 32 color slides)	box X.D.7	folder 12	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 1742.19			
Constitutional Rights Foundation - integrating youth service into the middle school curriculum (B6021, B5667), 8 4x6 color prints	box X.D.7	folder 29	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 1803.6			
Cooney, Joan Ganz, 1978, 1 4x5 b&w print	box X.D.7	folder 31	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 1804.4			
Corcoran Gallery of Art - documentary photography exhibition and public education program on runaway children (D95038), 1994, 40 slides, b&w and color	box X.D.7	folder 32	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 1804.7			
Educational Broadcasting Corporation - production and educational outreach for teens 'In the Mix' special programs (B6529), 1996, 2 4x6 b&w prints on one 8/5x11 sheet)	box X.D.7	folder 39	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 1818.2			
Lawrence-Leiter and Company - photo of Charlton Reed Price, 1983, 1 b&w 5x7 print	box X.D.7	folder 9.A	

Scope and Contents

from Box 1873.18

Johnston, Frances B.	box X.D.2	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
from Box 190		
Kadri, Z.N.	box X.D.2	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
from Box 642		
Kalamazoo College - Artsist in residence (Philip Evergood)	box X.D.2	folder 3
Scope and Contents		
from Box 193		
Kenya Colony - Library development	box X.D.2	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
from Box 196		
Keppel, Frederick - Travel and Misc	box X.D.2	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
from Box 197		
Kotei, S.I.A.	box X.D.2	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
from Box 646		
Kufor, F.A.	box X.D.2	folder 7
Scope and Contents		
from Box 646		
Lagos University of	box X.D.2	folder 8
Digital Object: Lagos University of		
Scope and Contents		
from Box 647		
Lauder, Ian, Dr.	box X.D.2	folder 9

Scope and Contents

Library of Congress - Phonograph records of American folklorre	box X.D.2	folder 10	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 202			
Loram, C.T.	box X.D.2	folder 11	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 206			
Lunn, Betty	box X.D.2	folder 12	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 672			
Lutheran Medical Center - Development of a community health program	box X.D.2	folder 13	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 672			
Macbeth, A. Killeu	box X.D.2	folder 14	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 208			
McCaskill, L.W.	box X.D.2	folder 15	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 214			
McCaul, Kathleen, Miss	box X.D.2	folder 16	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 214			
Malherbe, E.G.	box X.D.2	folder 17	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 209, 675			
Malta - Preservation of megalithic temples at Tarxien	box X.D.2	folder 18	

Markham, N.P.	box X.D.2	folder 19	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 666			
Massachusetts Institute of Technology - High voltage nuclear project	box X.D.2	folder 20	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 213			
Medical College of Virginia - Mural	box X.D.2	folder 21	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 218			
Melbourne Boys' High School, 1934-1940	box X.D.2	folder 22	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 218			
Michigan, University of, 1926-1938	box X.D.2	folder 23	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 221			
Center for Japanese Studies	box X.D.2	folder 24	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 686			
General Systems, Research on	box X.D.2	folder 25	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 687			
Milam, Carl H.	box X.D.2	folder 26	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 222			
Millikan, Robert A.	box X.D.2	folder 27	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 3			
Milne, Lorus J.	box X.D.2	folder 28	

Nairobi Welfare Center	box X.D.2	folder 29	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 235			
Nebraska, University of - Traveling srt exhbit	box X.D.2	folder 30	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 260			
New Brunswick Museum	box X.D.2	folder 31	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 261			
New Mexico, University of - Kenneth Adams	box X.D.2	folder 32	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 262			
New York School of Social Work- Carnegie House Properties	box X.D.2	folder 33	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 737			
New Zealand League for Hard of Hearing	box X.D.2	folder 34	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 271			
New Zealand Library Association	box X.D.2	folder 35	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 271			
New Zealand Museum Project	box X.D.2	folder 36	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 272			
Nigeria Museum Development at Ife	box X.D.2	folder 37	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 272			
North American India - Conference	box X.D.2	folder 38	

Scope and Contents

North Carolina, University of - Education and race relations	box X.D.2	folder 39	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 276			
O'Hagan, Charles G.	box X.D.2	folder 40	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 758			
Odeleye, A.D.	box X.D.2	folder 41	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 758			
Olaitan, Funlayo	box X.D.2	folder 42	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 760			
Oliver, WRB	box X.D.2	folder 43	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 281			
Olivet College - Resident artist (Milton Horn)	box X.D.2	folder 44	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 281			
Oregon, University of	box X.D.2	folder 45	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 282			
Parker, Robert S.	box X.D.2	folder 46	
Scope and Contents			
from Box 286			
Pennsylvania State University - 1925-1955	box X.D.2		

Scope and Contents

Pennsylvania State University - Instructional research program	box X.D.2	folder 48
Scope and Contents		
from Box 288		
Pennsylvania, University of - University Museum	box X.D.2	folder 49
Scope and Contents		
from Box 290		
Pim, Howard	box X.D.2	folder 50
Scope and Contents		
from Box 293		
Potter Metabolic Clinic	box X.D.2	folder 51
Scope and Contents		
from Box 296		
Princeton University - Creative arts program for undergraduates	box X.D.2	folder 52
Scope and Contents		
from Box 299		
Progressive Education Association - Program in art for Indians	box X.D.2	folder 53
Scope and Contents		
from Box 300		
Pryce Lewis, Owen	box X.D.2	folder 54
Scope and Contents		
from Box 300		
Puerto Rico, University of	box X.D.2	folder 55
Scope and Contents		
from Box 02		
Raum, O.F.	box X.D.2	folder 56

Scope and Contents

Robertson, H.M.	box X.D.2	folder 57
Scope and Contents		
from Box 310		
Robinson, Victor L.	box X.D.2	folder 58
Scope and Contents		
from Box 310		
Rogers, Frank H.	box X.D.2	folder 59
Scope and Contents		
from Box 696		
St. Olaf College	box X.D.2	folder 60
Scope and Contents		
from Box 319		
Sandall, F.A.	box X.D.2	folder 61
Scope and Contents		
from Box 320		
Sheffield, E.F.	box X.D.2	folder 62
Scope and Contents		
from Box 324		
South African Council for Scientific and Industrial Research - Mobile testing laboratory for research on mentality, 1952-1960	box X.D.2	folder 63
Scope and Contents		
from Box 331		
South Australian Museum, 1936-1942	box X.D.2	folder 64
Scope and Contents		
from Box 334		
Stellenbosch, University of , 1935-1955	box X.D.2	folder 65

Scope and Contents

Talladega College	box X.D.2	folder 66
Scope and Contents		
from Box 345		
Tompkins. J.J., Rev.	box X.D.2	folder 67
Scope and Contents		
from Box 847		
Trotter, G.J.	box X.D.3	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
from Box 849		
Tufts University - Research on the pyschophysiology of posture	box X.D.3	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
from Box 350		
Turnbull Library	box X.D.3	folder 3
Scope and Contents		
from Box 351		
Tuskeegee Institute	box X.D.3	folder 4
Scope and Contents		
from Box 352		
U.S. Military Academy- Fourth student conference on United States affairs, 1952-1953	box X.D.3	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
from Box 355		
Upper Canada College	box X.D.3	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
Scope and Contents from Box 356		

Scope and Contents

Vatican Library	box X.D.3	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
from Box 359		
Virgin Islands, College of the	box X.D.3	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
from Box 863		
Visual Perception, Educational Program (Ralph Steiner)	box X.D.3	folder 10
Scope and Contents		
from Box 864		
Ward, Clarence (photos of cathedrals by)	box X.D.3	folder 11
Scope and Contents		
from Box 363		
Welter, Georges, Professor	box X.D.3	folder 12
Scope and Contents		
from Box 366		
West, F.J.	box X.D.3	folder 13
Scope and Contents		
from Box 874		
Westbrook, E.	box X.D.3	folder 14
Scope and Contents		
from Box 876		
Western Reserve University - Brush Foundation, study of social and biological implications of feeblemindedness for a community	box X.D.3	folder 15
Scope and Contents		
from Box 367		
Wilke, Ufert	box X.D.3	folder 16

Yale University - Microphotography in library service	box X.D.3	folder 17
Scope and Contents		
from Box 377		
University of North Carolina, Chapel HIll, 1 microfiche	box X.D.3	folder 5.A
Scope and Contents		
from Box 2046.9		
University of the West Indies, 1988, 5 4x5 color prints	box X.D.3	folder 5.B
Scope and Contents		
from Box 2051.1		
WGBH Educational Foundation - production of a television program on scientific discovery and related outreach activities (B6523), 13 color slides	box X.D.3	folder 15.A
Scope and Contents		
from Box 2060.4		
WNYC Foundation - production and educational outreach for 'In the Mix,' a national public television series for teenagers (B5642, B5882, B6177)	box X.D.3	folder 16.A
Scope and Contents		
from Box 2069.2		
U.S. Department of Education - National Commission on Excellence in Education (Nation at Risk) B4486	box X.D.3	folder 19
Travel Grantees, New Zealand	box X.D.3	folder 20
Scope and Contents		
from boxes 131, 133		
Travel Grantees, South Africa	box X.D.3	folder 21
Scope and Contents		

Subseries E: Miscellanous			
Title/Description	Instances		
Ms. Foundation for Women - Take our daughters to Work Advisory Board Meeting, 1992 Dec 2 (Photograph)	box X.D.3	folder 18	

5 Large Photos from the office of Avery Russell	mapcase 14- D-6		
Vanderbilt University, Naval Science Building	box X.E.7	folder 16	

Subseries F: Photographic Plates

Conditions Governing Access:

Conditions Governing Access

These plates are not available for use. Positive prints of most of these images are available.

Title/Description	Instances
Carnegie House (2 East 91st Street)	box X.F.4
Digital Object: Carnegie House (2 East 91st Street)	
Shadowbrook (1 of 2)	box X.F.4
First meeting of Corporation Trustees	box X.F.4
Dr. Pritchett	box X.F.4
Corporation trustees, 1931	box X.F.4
Seals of Carngie Agencies	box X.F.5
Andrew Carnegie	box X.F.5
Andrew Carnegie - Photographic portrait	box X.F.5
Monochrome guache on paper, "Andrew Carnegie ain't going to work no more", 1901	box X.F.5
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Monochrome guache on paper, "Andrew Carnegie ain't going to work no more"</u> , 1901	
Andrew Carnegie - Dictating to Bertram	box X.F.5
Andrew Carnegie - With friend and dog	box X.F.5
James Bertram	box X.F.5
Elihu Root	box X.F.5
Robert Franks	box X.F.5
Shadowbrook (2 of 2)	box X.F.6
Frederick Keppel	box X.F.6
Walter Jessup	box X.F.6

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Series XI: AV and Digital Materials

Subseries XI.A. Corporation

Instances

Title/Description

[Anderson Cooper 360, 2006], 2006

Digital Object: [Anderson Cooper 360, 2006], 2006

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV191; Original format: Original

format: DVD

[F. W.] de Klerk, April 5, 2004, 4/5/2004

Digital Object: [F. W.] de Klerk, April 5, 2004,

4/5/2004

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV310; Original format: Audio

cassette

[Florence Martin-Kessler] Interview with Vartan Gregorian, January 11, 2000, 1/11/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: [Florence Martin-Kessler] Interview with Vartan Gregorian, January 11, 2000, 1/11/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV212; Original format: Audio

cassette

 $100 Kin 10\ Messaging\ Seminar\ -\ Keynote\ Address:\ Bill$

Clinton, 4/19/2012

<u>Digital Object</u>: 100Kin10 Messaging Seminar - Keynote

Address: Bill Clinton, 4/19/2012

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV265; Original format: Original

format: DVD

100Kin10 Messaging Seminar - Session One: The

Intersection of Perspective, 4/19/2012

<u>Digital Object</u>: 100Kin10 Messaging Seminar - Session One: The Intersection of Perspective, 4/19/2012

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV266; Original format: Original

format: DVD

20/20, 1988

Digital Object: 20/20, 1988

Filename: CCNY_AV202; Original format: Original

format: DVD

ABC June 22, 2010 - Carnegie Fellows, 6/22/2010

Digital Object: ABC June 22, 2010 - Carnegie Fellows,

6/22/2010

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV256; Original format: Audio

cassette

ABC News - Brian Ross Investigates: The Blueberry

Children, Carnegie Fellows 2009, 2009

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>ABC News - Brian Ross Investigates</u>: <u>The</u> Blueberry Children, Carnegie Fellows 2009, 2009

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV196; Original format: Original

format: DVD

ABC World News Tonight - Nuclear Smuggling

Investigation, 9/11/2002

<u>Digital Object</u>: ABC World News Tonight - Nuclear

Smuggling Investigation, 9/11/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV045; Original format: Original

format: VHS

America Abroad Media - Cardinal Points - The

Presidential Elections, 10/1/2004

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>America Abroad Media - Cardinal Points</u>

- The Presidential Elections, 10/1/2004

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV167; Original format:

American Experience - Andrew Carnegie: The Richest Man

in the World, 1/20/1997

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>American Experience - Andrew Carnegie</u>:

The Richest Man in the World, 1/20/1997

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV015; Original format: Original

format: VHS

American Public Media presents Public Insight

Journalism, 2006

Digital Object: American Public Media presents Public

Insight Journalism, 2006

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV164; Original format:

American Ruling Class (Trailer), 2001

Digital Object: American Ruling Class (Trailer), 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV302; Original format: Original

format: VHS

American Ruling Class Sample Tracks; Nickel And Dimed:

The American Revolution No. 2, 2001

Digital Object: American Ruling Class Sample Tracks; Nickel And Dimed: The American Revolution No. 2,

2001

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV303; Original format: CD

Andre Korbanov 1 (remaining illegible) [Andre?

Kolesnikov], 2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Andre Korbanov 1 (remaining illegible)</u>

[Andre? Kolesnikov], 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV258; Original format: Audio

cassette

Andrew Carnegie - 2005 Medal of Philanthropy & International Philanthropy Symposium, 2005

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Andrew Carnegie - 2005 Medal of</u> Philanthropy & International Philanthropy Symposium,

2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV261; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Anniversary Dinner, 1961

Digital Object: Anniversary Dinner, 1961

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_AnniversaryDinner_4079753; Original format: quarter-inch open-reel audio BBC Post-Production - Coming Soon Cambodia, 11/17/2004

Digital Object: BBC Post-Production - Coming Soon

Cambodia, 11/17/2004

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV007; Original format: Original

format: VHS

BBC Post-Production - India AIDS Show Reel (Cut Down

Version), 11/17/2004

Digital Object: BBC Post-Production - India AIDS Show

Reel (Cut Down Version), 11/17/2004

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV056; Original format: Original

format: VHS

BDF's Dinner, 11/6/1996

Digital Object: BDF's Dinner, 11/6/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_BDFDinnerTape_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Between The Lions, 2/28/2001

Digital Object: Between The Lions, 2/28/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV035; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Between The Lions: A Sampling of Songs from Between

The Lions, 1997

<u>Digital Object</u>: Between The Lions: A Sampling of Songs

from Between The Lions, 1997

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV313; Original format:

Bishop Desmond Tutu Meeting, 1/10/1992

Digital Object: Bishop Desmond Tutu Meeting,

1/10/1992

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_TutuMeeting_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Bishop Desmond Tutu: Museum of Natural History,

1/9/1992

Digital Object: Bishop Desmond Tutu: Museum of

Natural History, 1/9/1992

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_TutuMuseum_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Black Writers In America, 6/27/2003

Digital Object: Black Writers In America, 6/27/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV152; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Black Writers In America, 6/27/2003

Digital Object: Black Writers In America, 6/27/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV153; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Black/White & Brown: Brown v.The Board of Education of

Topeka, 2009

Digital Object: Black/White & Brown: Brown v.The

Board of Education of Topeka, 2009

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV163; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Board Meeting, 2/2/1999

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2/2/1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting 19990202_4079753;$

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 6/13/2002

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 6/13/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting20020613_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 10/11/2001

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 10/11/2001

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting20011011_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 2/1/2001

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2/1/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie BoardMeeting20010201 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 6/12/1997

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 6/12/1997

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19970612_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 4/11/1991

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 4/11/1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19910411_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 4/14/1995

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 4/14/1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19950414_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 6/8/2000

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 6/8/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting20000608_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 10/8/1998

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 10/8/1998

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19981008_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 4/12/2001

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 4/12/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie BoardMeeting20010412 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 1/8/1998

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1/8/1998

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19980108_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 10/10/2002

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 10/10/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting20021010_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 6/14/2001

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 6/14/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting20010614_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 6/28/1990

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 6/28/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19900628_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 6/13/1996

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 6/13/1996

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19960613_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 1/9/1997

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1/9/1997

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie BoardMeeting19970109 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 1/11/1996

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1/11/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19960111_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 1/12/1995

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1/12/1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19950112_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 10/14/1999

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 10/14/1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19991014_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 4/8/1999

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 4/8/1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19990408_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 6/10/1993

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 6/10/1993

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19930610_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 4/11/2002

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 4/11/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie BoardMeeting20020411 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 1/13/1994

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1/13/1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19940113_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 10/12/1995

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 10/12/1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19951012_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 2/7/2002

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 2/7/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting20020207_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 4/10/1997

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 4/10/1997

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19970410_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 4/8/1993

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 4/8/1993

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19930408_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 1/14/1993

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1/14/1993

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie BoardMeeting19930114 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 4/11/1996

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 4/11/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19960411_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 1/9/1991

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 1/9/1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19910109_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 10/8/1992

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 10/8/1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19921008_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 6/9/1994

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 6/9/1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19940609_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 10/12/2000

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 10/12/2000

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting20001012_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 10/10/1991

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 10/10/1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie BoardMeeting19911010 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting, 6/13/1991

Digital Object: Board Meeting, 6/13/1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19910613_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Board Meeting: Afternoon Briefing, 10/11/2000 Digital Object: Board Meeting: Afternoon Briefing,

10/11/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting20001011_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Bureau for International Reporting

Digital Object: Bureau for International Reporting

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV195; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Carnegie Centennial Celebration - Inaugural Ceremony for Andrew Carnegie Medal of Philanthropy, 12/10/2001

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Centennial Celebration</u> - <u>Inaugural Ceremony for Andrew Carnegie Medal of</u>

Philanthropy, 12/10/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV146; Original format: Original

format: Betacam SP

Carnegie Commission on Reducing Nuclear Danger Board Meeting, 1/9/1992

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Commission on Reducing</u> Nuclear Danger Board Meeting, 1/9/1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_ReducingNuclearDangerBoardMeeting_4079753;$

Original format: audiocassette

Carnegie Corporation - African Grantees, July 2002, 2002-07

<u>Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation - African Grantees,</u>

July 2002, 2002-07

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV006; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Carnegie Corporation - American Museum of Natural

History, 1/13/1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation - American</u>

Museum of Natural History, 1/13/1994

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_AMNH056499_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Carnegie Corporation Communications Workshop - July 17-23, 2004, 7/17/2004

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation Communications

Workshop - July 17-23, 2004, 7/17/2004

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV013; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Carnegie Corporation Conference - Nairobi, Kenya

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation Conference -

Nairobi, Kenya

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV017-019; Original format:

Original format: DVCAM

Carnegie Corporation Meeting Social Cohesion at

Lambardi, 4/28/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation Meeting Social</u>

Cohesion at Lambardi, 4/28/2000

Filename: CCNY_AV071-081; Original format:

Original format: Mini DVCAM

Carnegie Corporation of New York

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation of New York</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV033; Original format: Original

format: Betacam SP

Carnegie Corporation of New York - Meeting of the Board

of Directors, December 10, 2001, 12/10/2001

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation of New York -Meeting of the Board of Directors, December 10, 2001,

12/10/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV014; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Carnegie Corporation Of New York (MASTER)

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation Of New York

(MASTER)

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV004; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Carnegie Corporation of New York Board Meeting - June

12, 2003, 6/12/2003

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation of New York Board

Meeting - June 12, 2003, 6/12/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV211; Original format: Audio

cassette

Carnegie Corporation of New York Centennial - Interview:

Vartan Gregorian, Tom Kean, Helene Kaplan, 2011

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation of New York Centennial - Interview: Vartan Gregorian, Tom Kean,

Helene Kaplan, 2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV041; Original format: Original

format: Professional Disc

Carnegie Corporation of New York Centennial Film - A Focus On The Future, 2011, 3/29/2011

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation of New York</u> <u>Centennial Film - A Focus On The Future, 2011,</u> 3/29/2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV274; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Carnegie Corporation of New York Centennial Film - Fireplace Footage, 2011

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation of New York</u> Centennial Film - Fireplace Footage, 2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV038; Original format: Original

format: Professional Disc

Carnegie Corporation of New York Centennial Film - Interview: Candido de Leon, Joan Ganz Cooney, 2011

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation of New York Centennial Film - Interview: Candido de Leon, Joan Ganz Cooney, 2011</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV040; Original format: Original

format: Professional Disc

Carnegie Corporation of New York Centennial Film - Interview: Helene Kaplan, 2011

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation of New York</u> <u>Centennial Film - Interview: Helene Kaplan, 2011</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV039; Original format: Original

format: Professional Disc

Carnegie Corporation of New York Centennial Film - Washington DC Footage, 11/19/2010

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation of New York</u> <u>Centennial Film - Washington DC Footage, 11/19/2010</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV036-037; Original format:

Original format: Professional Disc

Carnegie Corporation of New York Centennial Lunch Celebration, 12/10/2001

<u>Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation of New York</u> Centennial Lunch Celebration, 12/10/2001

Filename: CCNY_AV145; Original format: Original

format: VHS, Betacam SP

Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel Interviews, May 31-June 1, 2000, 5/31/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel</u>

Interviews, May 31-June 1, 2000, 5/31/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV098; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel Interviews, May

31-June 1, 2000, 5/31/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel</u>

Interviews, May 31-June 1, 2000, 5/31/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV099; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel Interviews, May

31-June 1, 2000, 5/31/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel</u>

Interviews, May 31-June 1, 2000, 5/31/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV096; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel Interviews, May

31-June 1, 2000, 6/1/2000

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel

Interviews, May 31-June 1, 2000, 6/1/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV102; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel Interviews, May

31-June 1, 2000, 5/31/2000

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel

Interviews, May 31-June 1, 2000, 5/31/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV097; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel Interviews, May 31-June 1, 2000, 5/31/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel</u> <u>Interviews, May 31-June 1, 2000, 5/31/2000</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV101; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel Interviews, May 31-June 1, 2000, 5/31/2000

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation of New York Panel

Interviews, May 31-June 1, 2000, 5/31/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV100; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Carnegie Corporation of New York Staff Meeting, October 27, 1997, 10/27/1997

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation of New York Staff

Meeting, October 27, 1997, 10/27/1997

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV150; Original format: Audio

cassette

Carnegie Corporation of NY: "Crossroads", 4/26/1985

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation of NY:

"Crossroads", 4/26/1985

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_Crossroads_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Carnegie Corporation Oral History Project (Excerpt), 1999

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation Oral History

Project (Excerpt), 1999

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV031; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Carnegie Corporation Retreat, 1981

Digital Object: Carnegie Corporation Retreat, 1981

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_Retreat1981_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Carnegie Corporation Retreat- Trustees Talk about Themselves, 3/19/1980

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation Retreat- Trustees</u>

Talk about Themselves, 3/19/1980

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_Retreat1980_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Carnegie Endowment For International Peace, The Morgan Library, 6/7/2011

Digital Object: Carnegie Endowment For International

Peace, The Morgan Library, 6/7/2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV147; Original format: Original

format: MiniDV

Carnegie Oral History Project - Columbia University Oral History Research Office, Interview with Vartan Gregorian, 1999

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Oral History Project - Columbia</u> <u>University Oral History Research Office, Interview with</u>

Vartan Gregorian, 1999

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV306-309; Original format:

Original format: VHS

Carnegie Project, 1961

Digital Object: Carnegie Project, 1961

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_CarnegieProject_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Carnegie Selects: Barbara Finberg, Gloria Pimm Brown,

Fritz Mosher, 4/2/1998

Digital Object: Carnegie Selects: Barbara Finberg, Gloria

Pimm Brown, Fritz Mosher, 4/2/1998

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FinbergBrownMosher_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Carnegie Staff Meeting - Ellen Lagemann, 7/10/1991

Digital Object: Carnegie Staff Meeting - Ellen Lagemann,

7/10/1991

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_EllenLagemann_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Carnegie Task Force (LAR), 1988

Digital Object: Carnegie Task Force (LAR), 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_TaskForce_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Case - English Version, 7/6/2005

Digital Object: Case - English Version, 7/6/2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV053; Original format: Original

format: Betacam SP

Case - English Version (Rough Cut - July 4th, 2005),

7/4/2005

<u>Digital Object: Case - English Version (Rough Cut - July</u>

4th, 2005), 7/4/2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV054; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Case - Russian Version, 2005

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Case - Russian Version</u>, 2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV233; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Case - Trailer, 2005

Digital Object: Case - Trailer, 2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV192; Original format: Original

format: DVD

CCNY Board Meeting- Michael Scriven on Bay Area

Writing Project;, 2/9/1998

Digital Object: CCNY Board Meeting- Michael Scriven on

Bay Area Writing Project;, 2/9/1998

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BoardMeeting19980209_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Celebration of Andrew Carnegie - The Hunter Foundation

Digital Object: Celebration of Andrew Carnegie - The

Hunter Foundation

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV161; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Centennial Lunch Celebration, 12/10/2001

Digital Object: Centennial Lunch Celebration,

12/10/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CentennialLunch_4079753; Original

format: Betacam SP

Charlie Rose Show Episode #10444, July 17, 2003,

Vartan Gregorian, 7/17/2003

Digital Object: Charlie Rose Show Episode #10444, July

17, 2003, Vartan Gregorian, 7/17/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV297; Original format: Original

format: VHS

China In The Red, 2003

Digital Object: China In The Red, 2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV180; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Clean Money Clean Elections Public Campaign - Clean

Elections: Changing The Face of America, 2006

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Clean Money Clean Elections Public</u> <u>Campaign - Clean Elections</u>: <u>Changing The Face of</u>

America, 2006

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV156; Original format: Original

format: DVD

ClearStream Films - 4 Foundation Promos, 2007

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>ClearStream Films - 4 Foundation</u>

Promos, 2007

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV183; Original format: Original

format: DVD

CNN - Anderson Cooper Promos, 2001

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>CNN - Anderson Cooper Promos, 2001</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV044; Original format: Original

format: DVCAM

Connection, Monday, May 12, 2003: Vartan Gregorian, A

Life in the Libraries, Hour Two, 5/12/2003

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Connection, Monday, May 12, 2003</u>: Vartan Gregorian, A Life in the Libraries, Hour Two,

5/12/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV299; Original format: Audio

cassette

Critical Condition: America's Nursing Shortage

Digital Object: Critical Condition: America's Nursing

Shortage

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV185; Original format: Original

format: DVD

DAH's Address at Annual Dinner at AMNH, 1/9/1997

Digital Object: DAH's Address at Annual Dinner at

AMNH, 1/9/1997

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_DAHAddress_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Daily Show with Jon Stewart

Digital Object: Daily Show with Jon Stewart

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV043; Original format: Original

format: DVCAM

Daily Show with Jon Stewart (MASTER)

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Daily Show with Jon Stewart (MASTER)</u>

Filename: CCNY_AV221; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Daily Show with Jon Stewart, Season 11, Episode 105 -

Thomas Kean, 8/16/2006

Digital Object: Daily Show with Jon Stewart, Season 11,

Episode 105 - Thomas Kean, 8/16/2006

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV229; Original format: Original

format: DVD

David Z. Robinson Retirement, 9/25/1996

Digital Object: David Z. Robinson Retirement,

9/25/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_DavidZRobinsonRetirement_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Democracy On Deadline: The Global Struggle for an

Independent Press

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Democracy On Deadline</u>: <u>The Global</u>

Struggle for an Independent Press

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV184; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Democracy On Deadline: The Global Struggle for an

Independent Press, 8/31/2006

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Democracy On Deadline</u>: <u>The Global Struggle for an Independent Press, 8/31/2006</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV008; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Digital Promise Project Forum, July 15, 2001, SK Meeting,

Tape #1, 7/15/2001

Digital Object: Digital Promise Project Forum, July 15,

2001, SK Meeting, Tape #1, 7/15/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV209; Original format: Audio

cassette

Digital Object: Digital Trails (Short Version), 2006

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV203; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Dr. James Yamazaki and the Children of the Atomic Bomb

(Demo Tape), 2005-01

Digital Object: Dr. James Yamazaki and the Children of

the Atomic Bomb (Demo Tape), 2005-01

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV012; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Education Week/Carnegie Corporation Forum, March 21,

2006, 3/21/2006

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Education Week/Carnegie Corporation</u>

Forum, March 21, 2006, 3/21/2006

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV262-264; Original format: Audio

cassette

Eleanor Roosevelt, 2000

Digital Object: Eleanor Roosevelt, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV179; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Ellen J. Bloom Interview, 2000, 2000

Digital Object: Ellen J. Bloom Interview, 2000, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV213; Original format: Audio

cassette

Ewing Marion Kauffman Foundation: Conversations with

John W. Gardner, 2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ewing Marion Kauffman Foundation</u>:

Conversations with John W. Gardner, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_JohnWGardner_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Ewing Marion Kauffman Foundation: Conversations with

John W. Gardner, 2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ewing Marion Kauffman Foundation</u>:

Conversations with John W. Gardner, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_JohnWGardner_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Excerpts from Carnegie Interviews - First Assembly, 11/30/1998

<u>Digital Object</u>: Excerpts from Carnegie Interviews - First

Assembly, 11/30/1998

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ExcerptsCarnegieInterviews_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Eyes Wide Open

Digital Object: Eyes Wide Open

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV157; Original format: Original

format: DVD

February 22, 2001, Cassette 2, 2/22/2001

Digital Object: February 22, 2001, Cassette 2,

2/22/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV218; Original format: Audio

cassette

For Neda, 2010

Digital Object: For Neda, 2010

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV181; Original format: Original

format: DVD

For Your Ears Only - Interview with Vartan Gregorian, 2011

Digital Object: For Your Ears Only - Interview with

Vartan Gregorian, 2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV281; Original format: CD

Ford Foundation - Perspectives On Philanthropy

<u>Digital Object</u>: Ford Foundation - Perspectives On

Philanthropy

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV312; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Foreign Exchange with Fareed Zakaria, Episode 115, 7/8/2005

Digital Object: Foreign Exchange with Fareed Zakaria,

Episode 115, 7/8/2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV010; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Foreign Exchange with Fareed Zakaria, Episode 215,

4/16/2006

Digital Object: Foreign Exchange with Fareed Zakaria,

Episode 215, 4/16/2006

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV002; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Foreign Exchange with Fareed Zakaria, Episode 341, 10/12/2007

10/12/2007

Digital Object: Foreign Exchange with Fareed Zakaria,

Episode 341, 10/12/2007

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV003; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Foreign Exchange with Fareed Zakaria, Episode 347, 11/23/2007

Digital Object: Foreign Exchange with Fareed Zakaria,

Episode 347, 11/23/2007

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV011; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Fred Friendly Seminars - Ethics in America II, 5/5/2006

Digital Object: Fred Friendly Seminars - Ethics in

America II, 5/5/2006

Filename: CCNY_AV194; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Friday, March 19th, [2010] - AUB Conference, 3/19/2010

Digital Object: Friday, March 19th, [2010] - AUB

Conference, 3/19/2010

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV255; Original format: Audio

cassette

From Peril To Promise, 2004

Digital Object: From Peril To Promise, 2004

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV001; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Frontline - The Battle Over School Choice, 2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: Frontline - The Battle Over School

Choice, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV030; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Frontline promos

Digital Object: Frontline promos

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV193; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Frontline promos

Digital Object: Frontline promos

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV020; Original format: Original

format: DVCAM

Frontline promos

Digital Object: Frontline promos

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV188; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Frontline World - Burma, Uganda, Libya, 10/31/2006

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Frontline World - Burma, Uganda, Libya,</u>

10/31/2006

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV160; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Frontline World - Peru, Ukraine, 10/25/2005 Digital Object: Frontline World - Peru, Ukraine,

10/25/2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV159; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Future of Journalism Panel, November 16, 2005, 11/16/2005

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Future of Journalism Panel</u>, <u>November</u>

16, 2005, 11/16/2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV148-149; Original format: Audio

cassette

Ghana - 2003, Delegates To Strategic Communication

Office, 2003

<u>Digital Object</u>: Ghana - 2003, Delegates To Strategic

Communication Office, 2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV005; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Herskovits at the Heart of Blackness (Sample Media),

2009

Digital Object: Herskovits at the Heart of Blackness

(Sample Media), 2009

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV235; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Holiday Party, 12/18/1996

Digital Object: Holiday Party, 12/18/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie HolidayParty19961218 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Hollywood Librarian (Rough Cut), 7/12/2006

Digital Object: Hollywood Librarian (Rough Cut),

7/12/2006

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV228; Original format: Original

format: DVD + R

HRDC #2, 1988

Digital Object: HRDC #2, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_HRDC2_4079753; Original

format: audiocassette

Human Capital

Digital Object: Human Capital

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV276; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Immigration - Arizona and New Bedford

Digital Object: Immigration - Arizona and New Bedford

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV189; Original format: Original

format: DVD + R

In The Balance: City Under Siege, 2005

Digital Object: In The Balance: City Under Siege, 2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV238; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Inside Politics - Unlabeled Judy Woodruff segment on

Russia, 2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Inside Politics - Unlabeled Judy Woodruff</u>

segment on Russia, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV064; Original format: Original

format: Betacam SP

International Center for Journalists Breakfast - September 19, 2006, 9/19/2006

Digital Object: International Center for Journalists Breakfast - September 19, 2006, 9/19/2006

Filename: CCNY_AV250; Original format: Audio

cassette

International Reporting Project Gatekeeper Editors' Trip

2004: Lebanon and Syria, 5/8/2004

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>International Reporting Project</u> <u>Gatekeeper Editors' Trip 2004: Lebanon and Syria,</u> 5/8/2004

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV046; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Interview with [Matthew L.] Luhanga, July 11, 2002,

7/11/2002

Digital Object: Interview with [Matthew L.] Luhanga,

July 11, 2002, 7/11/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV311; Original format: Audio

cassette

Interview with Vartan Gregorian, January 5, 2010, 1/5/2010

Digital Object: Interview with Vartan Gregorian,

January 5, 2010, 1/5/2010

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV284-285; Original format:

Original format: Professional Disc

Interviews on literacy, 2000

Digital Object: Interviews on literacy, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV267; Original format: Audio

cassette

J. Whitehead Speech/Carnegie Inst. Remarks, 1/14/1993

Digital Object: J. Whitehead Speech/Carnegie Inst.

Remarks, 1/14/1993

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_JWhitehead_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

James Billington - Role of Libraries, 1/24/1990

Digital Object: James Billington - Role of Libraries,

1/24/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_JamesBillington_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Jimmy Carter, 1/10/1991

Digital Object: Jimmy Carter, 1/10/1991

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_JimmyCarter_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

John Gardner: Uncommon American, 10/25/2000

Digital Object: John Gardner: Uncommon American,

10/25/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV009; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Joseph A. Califano's Presentation, 1/12/1995

Digital Object: Joseph A. Califano's Presentation,

1/12/1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_JosephACalifano_4079753; Original

format: audiocassette

Katinia, Irina, Valentina, 2000

Digital Object: Katinia, Irina, Valentina, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV251; Original format: Audio

cassette

Last Best Chance (Final Proof), 2005

Digital Object: Last Best Chance (Final Proof), 2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV182; Original format:

Last Best Chance (Promo), 2005

Digital Object: Last Best Chance (Promo), 2005

Filename: CCNY_AV048; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Lobby Wall

Digital Object: Lobby Wall

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV273; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Louise [Richardson] (remaining illegible), 2000 Digital Object: Louise [Richardson] (remaining

illegible), 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV260; Original format: Audio

cassette

Maggie Vargas, Carnegie Corporation of New York Public Affairs Assistant - Carnegie Forum, October 7, 2002, with Schools Chancellor Joel Klein, 12:00-2:00PM, 10/7/2002

<u>Digital Object</u>: Maggie Vargas, Carnegie Corporation of New York Public Affairs Assistant - Carnegie Forum, October 7, 2002, with Schools Chancellor Joel Klein, 12:00-2:00PM, 10/7/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV215; Original format: Audio

cassette

Making Schools Work With Hedrick Smith - Discussion

Guide, 2005

Digital Object: Making Schools Work With Hedrick

Smith - Discussion Guide, 2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV237; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Manhattan Charity, 2001

Digital Object: Manhattan Charity, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV295; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Margarita - Rosln - Donna, 2000

Digital Object: Margarita - Rosln - Donna, 2000

Filename: CCNY_AV259; Original format: Audio

cassette

Mary Pickford, 2005

Digital Object: Mary Pickford, 2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV178; Original format: Original

format: DVD

MCW (Miracle Corners of the World)

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>MCW (Miracle Corners of the World)</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV060; Original format: Original

format: VHS

MDH Interview, October 5, 2000, 10/5/2000

Digital Object: MDH Interview, October 5, 2000,

10/5/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV210; Original format: Audio

cassette

Meet the Press, May 29, 2005 - Nuclear Terrorism Panel,

5/29/2005

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Meet the Press, May 29, 2005 - Nuclear</u>

Terrorism Panel, 5/29/2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV059; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Myrdal, Gunnar, 1981

Digital Object: Myrdal, Gunnar, 1981

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_GunnarMyrdal_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Nation at Risk: Reflecting on Two Decades of Reform, Gracie Mansion, October 23, 2003, 10/23/2003

Gracie Mansion, October 23, 2003, 10/23/2003

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Nation at Risk: Reflecting on Two</u> Decades of Reform, Gracie Mansion, October 23, 2003,

10/23/2003

Filename: CCNY_AV208; Original format: Audio

cassette

Nation at Risk: Reflecting on Two Decades of Reform, Gracie Mansion, October 23, 2003, 10/23/2003

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Nation at Risk: Reflecting on Two</u> <u>Decades of Reform, Gracie Mansion, October 23, 2003, 10/23/2003</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV206; Original format: Audio

cassette

NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - A Time For Giving:

Philanthropy, 12/25/2001

Digital Object: NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - A Time For

Giving: Philanthropy, 12/25/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV301; Original format: Original

format: VHS

NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Abkhazia: Breaking Away Digital Object: NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Abkhazia:

Breaking Away

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV174; Original format: Original

format: DVD

NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Challenging Course

<u>Digital Object</u>: NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Challenging

Course

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV226-227; Original format:

Original format: DVD

NewsHour with Jim Lehrer - Change in Chattanooga

Digital Object: NewsHour with Jim Lehrer - Change in

Chattanooga

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV186; Original format: Original

format: DVD

NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - International Overview

Digital Object: NewsHour With Jim Lehrer -

International Overview

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV198; Original format: Original

format: DVD

NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Iran, E. Farnsworth $\ensuremath{\text{w}}/\ensuremath{\text{Jim}}$

Lehrer's Intro and Tag, 2/18/2005

<u>Digital Object: NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Iran, E.</u> Farnsworth w/Jim Lehrer's Intro and Tag, 2/18/2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV058; Original format: Original

format: VHS

NewsHour with Jim Lehrer - Is Excellence Enough?

(Making The Grade)

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>NewsHour with Jim Lehrer - Is</u> Excellence Enough? (Making The Grade)

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV222; Original format: Original

format: DVD

NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Margaret Warner reports from Afghanistan and webshot of blog, 3/16/2009

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Margaret</u> <u>Warner reports from Afghanistan and webshot of blog.</u>

3/16/2009

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV155; Original format: Original

format: DVD

NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Pakistan: A Nation Divided

Digital Object: NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Pakistan: A

Nation Divided

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV197; Original format: Original

format: DVD

NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Palestinian Elections

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Palestinian</u>

Elections

Filename: CCNY_AV232; Original format: Original

format: DVD

NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Prototype Segments

February 2007, 2007-02

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Prototype</u>

Segments February 2007, 2007-02

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV239; Original format: Original

format: DVD

NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Strife In Sudan

Digital Object: NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Strife In

<u>Sudan</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV220; Original format: Original

format: DVD

NewsHour with Jim Lehrer - The Turnaround Specialist

Digital Object: NewsHour with Jim Lehrer - The

Turnaround Specialist

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV241; Original format: Original

format: DVD

NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Turkey In Transition

Digital Object: NewsHour With Jim Lehrer - Turkey In

Transition

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV234; Original format: Original

format: DVD

NewsHour with Jim Lehrer, August 21, 2008, 2008

Digital Object: NewsHour with Jim Lehrer, August 21,

2008, 2008

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV154; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Newton Minow's Address, Annual Dinner, 1/11/1996

Digital Object: Newton Minow's Address, Annual Dinner,

1/11/1996

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_NewtonMinow_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Nightly Business Report - South Africa Coverage,

4/5/2004

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Nightly Business Report - South Africa</u>

Coverage, 4/5/2004

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV051; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Nightly Business Report, Episode #24016 - South Africa:

Ten Years After, 4/12/2004

Digital Object: Nightly Business Report, Episode #24016

- South Africa: Ten Years After, 4/12/2004

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV061; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Nightly Business Report, Episodes #25061-25064 -

Nigeria: Building Its Future, 6/13/2005

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Nightly Business Report, Episodes</u>

#25061-25064 - Nigeria: Building Its Future, 6/13/2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV063; Original format: Original

format: VHS

NOW with Bill Moyers, Episode #219 - Bill Gates,

5/9/2003

Digital Object: NOW with Bill Moyers, Episode #219 -

Bill Gates, 5/9/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV300; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Nuclear Threat Initiative - Much Worse; Nunn/Rudman;

1.9 Million

Digital Object: Nuclear Threat Initiative - Much Worse;

Nunn/Rudman; 1.9 Million

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV034; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Digital Object: NYPL Trustee Dinner - Vartan Gregorian,

12/11/1985

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_VartanGregorian_4079753; Original

format: audiocassette

Open Mind - Reflections on Economics With Three

Cultures, 2007

<u>Digital Object: Open Mind - Reflections on Economics</u>

With Three Cultures, 2007

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV287-288; Original format:

Original format: DVD

Open Mind - The Idea and the Uses of a Foundation,

11/3/2011

Digital Object: Open Mind - The Idea and the Uses of a

Foundation, 11/3/2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV278-279; Original format:

Original format: DVD

Open Mind, April 22, 2004 - A Man for All Seasons, Part II

- Dr. Vartan Gregorian, 4/22/2004

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Open Mind, April 22, 2004 - A Man for All Seasons, Part II - Dr. Vartan Gregorian, 4/22/2004</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV293; Original format: Original

format: VHS

PBS KIDS Raising Readers

Digital Object: PBS KIDS Raising Readers

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV314; Original format: Original

format: DVD

PIR, January 25, 2002, 1/25/2002

Digital Object: PIR, January 25, 2002, 1/25/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV257; Original format: Audio

cassette

Power Implications of the 21st Century Economy, 6/7/2011

Digital Object: Power Implications of the 21st Century

Economy, 6/7/2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV272; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Power Implications of the 21st Century Economy, 6/7/2011

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Power Implications of the 21st Century</u>

Economy, 6/7/2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV271; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Presidential Medal Of Freedom, Dr. Vartan Gregorian, 4-6

Minutes, Music Out, 7/6/2004

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Presidential Medal Of Freedom, Dr.</u> <u>Vartan Gregorian, 4-6 Minutes, Music Out, 7/6/2004</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV292; Original format: CD

Primetime - Nuclear Smuggling Project, September 11,

2003, 9/11/2003

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Primetime - Nuclear Smuggling Project</u>,

September 11, 2003, 9/11/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV062; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Primetime - Radioactive Road Trip, 10/13/2005

Digital Object: Primetime - Radioactive Road Trip,

10/13/2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV049; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Primetime - Radioactive Road Trip, 10/13/2005

Digital Object: Primetime - Radioactive Road Trip,

10/13/2005

Filename: CCNY_AV201; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Program Officers Meeting (BDF), 2/19/1997

Digital Object: Program Officers Meeting (BDF),

2/19/1997

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie ProgramOfficersMeeting 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Public Broadcasting - The Digital Challenge, The Local

Content, 2000

Digital Object: Public Broadcasting - The Digital

Challenge, The Local Content, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV252-254; Original format: Audio

cassette

Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... - Crisis In The

Congo Pt. 1 (Long version), 10/6/2003

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues...</u> - Crisis In The Congo Pt. 1 (Long version), 10/6/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV023; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... - Crisis In The

Congo Pt. 2 (Long version), 10/6/2003

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ralph Bunche</u>, <u>The Odyssey Continues...</u> <u>-</u> <u>Crisis In The Congo Pt. 2 (Long version)</u>, 10/6/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV024; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... - Insider/Activist

(Long version), 10/6/2003

Digital Object: Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... -

Insider/Activist (Long version), 10/6/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV028; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... - International

Troubleshooter, 10/6/2003

Digital Object: Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... -

International Troubleshooter, 10/6/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV025; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... - Mr. U.N,

10/6/2003

Digital Object: Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... -

Mr. U.N, 10/6/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV027; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... - Peacemaker in

Palestine (Long version), 10/6/2003

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues...</u> - Peacemaker in Palestine (Long version), 10/6/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV022; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... - Race: An American Dilemma Continues (Long version), 10/6/2003

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ralph Bunche</u>, <u>The Odyssey Continues...</u> <u>- Race</u>: <u>An American Dilemma Continues (Long version)</u>,

10/6/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV021; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... - The Architect

Of Peacekeeping, 10/6/2003

Digital Object: Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... -

The Architect Of Peacekeeping, 10/6/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV026; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... - The Man

Behind the Myth, 10/6/2003

Digital Object: Ralph Bunche, The Odyssey Continues... -

The Man Behind the Myth, 10/6/2003

Filename: CCNY_AV029; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Retirement for Barbara Finberg, 11/18/1996

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Retirement for Barbara Finberg</u>,

11/18/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_BarbaraFinberg_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Road to Home: My Life and Times, C-SPAN Videotape

176702, 2003

Digital Object: Road to Home: My Life and Times, C-

SPAN Videotape 176702, 2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV298; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Running Dry (Market Trailer), 2005

Digital Object: Running Dry (Market Trailer), 2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV052; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Russia Initiative - Interviews, 6/23/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Interviews, 6/23/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV144; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Interviews, 6/23/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Russia Initiative - Interviews, 6/23/2000</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV143; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Political Democratization and Economic

Reform in Russia - Interviews, 6/8/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Political

Democratization and Economic Reform in Russia -

Interviews, 6/8/2000

Filename: CCNY_AV130; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Problems of Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking Crises, 5/19/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Russia Initiative - Problems of</u>

Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking

Crises, 5/19/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV105-113; Original format:

Original format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Problems of Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking Crises, 5/19/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Problems of

Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking

Crises, 5/19/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV103; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Problems of Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking Crises, 5/20/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Problems of

Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking

Crises, 5/20/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV114-129; Original format:

Original format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Problems of Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking Crises, 5/19/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Problems of

Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking

Crises, 5/19/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV104; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Problems of Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking Crises - Inteviews, 6/20/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Problems of

Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking

Crises - Inteviews, 6/20/2000

Filename: CCNY_AV136; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Problems of Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking Crises - Inteviews, 6/20/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Russia Initiative - Problems of</u>

Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking

Crises - Inteviews, 6/20/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV134; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Problems of Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking Crises - Inteviews, 6/19/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Problems of

Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking

Crises - Inteviews, 6/19/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV131; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Problems of Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking Crises - Inteviews, 6/20/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Problems of

Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking

Crises - Inteviews, 6/20/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV135; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Problems of Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking Crises - Inteviews, 6/20/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Problems of

Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking

Crises - Inteviews, 6/20/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV133; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Problems of Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking Crises - Inteviews, 6/19/2000

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Problems of

Engagement: Russia's Security, Economic and Banking

Crises - Inteviews, 6/19/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV132; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Program Study Group on Social

Cohesion - Interviews, 6/21/2000

<u>Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Program Study Group</u>

on Social Cohesion - Interviews, 6/21/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV139; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Program Study Group on Social

Cohesion - Interviews, 6/21/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Program Study Group

on Social Cohesion - Interviews, 6/21/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV137; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Program Study Group on Social

Cohesion - Interviews, 6/21/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Program Study Group

on Social Cohesion - Interviews, 6/21/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV138; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Program Study Group on Social

Cohesion - Interviews, 6/21/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Program Study Group

on Social Cohesion - Interviews, 6/21/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV140; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Study Group Participant Interviews,

6/22/2000

<u>Digital Object: Russia Initiative - Study Group</u>

Participant Interviews, 6/22/2000

Filename: CCNY_AV142; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative - Study Group Participant Interviews,

6/22/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Russia Initiative - Study Group</u>

Participant Interviews, 6/22/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV141; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative Conference, 5/12/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative Conference, 5/12/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV084-086; Original format:

Original format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative Conference, 5/11/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative Conference, 5/11/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV082; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative Conference, 5/12/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative Conference, 5/12/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV093-094; Original format:

Original format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative Conference, 5/11/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative Conference, 5/11/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV083; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative Conference, 5/12/2000

Digital Object: Russia Initiative Conference, 5/12/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV092; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative Conference, 5/12/2000

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Digital Object: Russia Initiative Conference, 5/12/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV095; Original format: Original

format: Mini DVCAM

Russia Initiative Conference, 5/11/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Russia Initiative Conference</u>, 5/11/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV087-091; Original format:

Original format: Mini DVCAM

Russia: Facing The Future

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Russia</u>: <u>Facing The Future</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV066; Original format: Original

format: Betacam SP

Russia: Facing The Future, 2001

Digital Object: Russia: Facing The Future, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV070; Original format: Original

format: DVCAM

Russia: Facing The Future

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Russia</u>: <u>Facing The Future</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV067; Original format: Original

format: Betacam SP

Russia: Facing The Future

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Russia</u>: <u>Facing The Future</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV065; Original format: Original

format: Betacam SP

Russia: Facing the Future, 2001

Digital Object: Russia: Facing the Future, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_RussiaFacingtheFuture_4079753_00_p;

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Original format: A video file of this program is also available in this collection.

Russia: Facing the Future, 2001

Digital Object: Russia: Facing the Future, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie RussiaFacingtheFuture 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Russia: Facing The Future (Excerpted Short Version),

4/23/2001

Digital Object: Russia: Facing The Future (Excerpted

Short Version), 4/23/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV069; Original format: Original

format: DVCAM

Russia: Facing the Future (Master)

Digital Object: Russia: Facing the Future (Master)

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV068; Original format: Original

format: Betacam SP

Salzburg Global Seminar, 2008

Digital Object: Salzburg Global Seminar, 2008

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV224; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Sam Nunn, June 14, 2001, 6/14/2001

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Sam Nunn, June 14, 2001, 6/14/2001</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV217; Original format: Audio

cassette

School Works - The Total Package; The Committed

Teacher; The Motivating Principal

<u>Digital Object</u>: School Works - The Total Package; The

Committed Teacher; The Motivating Principal

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV268-270; Original format:

Original format: DVD

Schools for a New Society - Carnegie Corporation of New

York

Digital Object: Schools for a New Society - Carnegie

Corporation of New York

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV240; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Schools for a New Society - Carnegie Corporation of New

York

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Schools for a New Society - Carnegie</u>

Corporation of New York

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV190; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Scott Simon Interview with Vartan Gregorian, NPR,

January 1, 2000, 1/1/2000

Digital Object: Scott Simon Interview with Vartan

Gregorian, NPR, January 1, 2000, 1/1/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV304; Original format: Audio

cassette

Sec. Christopher Reception, 12/16/1996

Digital Object: Sec. Christopher Reception, 12/16/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_SecChristopherReception_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

September 26, 2000, N.B Carnegie, 9/26/2000

Digital Object: September 26, 2000, N.B Carnegie,

9/26/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV219; Original format:

Microcassette

Seven Nations, Six Foundations, One Mission: Africa's Future - The Partnership For Higher Education In Africa

(PHEA), 2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Seven Nations, Six Foundations, One</u> <u>Mission</u>: <u>Africa's Future - The Partnership For Higher</u>

Education In Africa (PHEA), 2000

Filename: CCNY_AV055; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Siyaphambili: Young Women on the Move, 2011

<u>Digital Object: Siyaphambili: Young Women on the</u>

Move, 2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV200; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Small World/Big Divides: Building Bridges in an Age of

Extremes, 10/16/2006

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Small World/Big Divides</u>: <u>Building</u> <u>Bridges in an Age of Extremes</u>, 10/16/2006

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV289; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Staff Luncheon, 5/20/1996

Digital Object: Staff Luncheon, 5/20/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_StaffLuncheon19960520_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Staff Luncheon, 3/27/1996

Digital Object: Staff Luncheon, 3/27/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_StaffLuncheon19960327_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Staff Luncheon Speaker- Daniel C. Matuszewski, 6/25/1992

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Staff Luncheon Speaker- Daniel C.</u>

Matuszewski, 6/25/1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_DanielCMatusewski_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Staff Meeting - John Edie, 2/25/1997

Digital Object: Staff Meeting - John Edie, 2/25/1997

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_JohnEdie_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Staff Meeting- Gospel of Wealth, 10/17/1990

<u>Digital Object: Staff Meeting- Gospel of Wealth,</u>

10/17/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_GospelofWealth_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Stephen J. Del Rosso, January 18, 2001, 1/18/2001

Digital Object: Stephen J. Del Rosso, January 18, 2001,

1/18/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV216; Original format: Audio

cassette

Stonewalled at Fort Bragg, 11/29/2007

Digital Object: Stonewalled at Fort Bragg, 11/29/2007

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV169; Original format: Original

format: DVD+RW

Stricken Schools Part 2 - Back To School In New Orleans

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Stricken Schools Part 2 - Back To School</u>

In New Orleans

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV231; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Stride Towards Gender Equality at Makerere University

Digital Object: Stride Towards Gender Equality at

Makerere University

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV158; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Talent Strategy Challenge

Digital Object: Talent Strategy Challenge

Filename: CCNY_AV275; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Tape #1, 2/1/2000

Digital Object: Tape #1, 2/1/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie untitled20000201 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

THIRTEEN WNET New York - Running: The Campaign for

City Council, 2/24/2002

Digital Object: THIRTEEN WNET New York - Running:

The Campaign for City Council, 2/24/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV016; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Tribute to Newton Minow - Northwestern University 50th

Anniversary Event, 4/29/2011

Digital Object: Tribute to Newton Minow - Northwestern

University 50th Anniversary Event, 4/29/2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV283; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Trustees Retreat Lecture Room, 6/7/1995

Digital Object: Trustees Retreat Lecture Room,

6/7/1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_TrusteesRetreat19950607_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Turkey In Transition - 2008 International Reporting

Project Gatekeeper Editors Trip, 2008

Digital Object: Turkey In Transition - 2008 International

Reporting Project Gatekeeper Editors Trip, 2008

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV225; Original format: Original

format: DVD

United Nations Development Programme - TV

Productions, 1997

Digital Object: United Nations Development Programme

- TV Productions, 1997

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV230; Original format:

University of Ghana - Carnegie Corporation of New York Joint Workshop on Strategic Communications, 8/15/2011

Digital Object: University of Ghana - Carnegie

Corporation of New York Joint Workshop on Strategic

Communications, 8/15/2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV170; Original format: Original

format: DVD

University of Ghana - Carnegie Corporation of New York Joint Workshop on Strategic Communications, 8/15/2011

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>University of Ghana - Carnegie</u>

Corporation of New York Joint Workshop on Strategic

Communications, 8/15/2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV173; Original format: Original

format: DVD

University of Ghana - Carnegie Corporation of New York Joint Workshop on Strategic Communications, 8/15/2011

Digital Object: University of Ghana - Carnegie

Corporation of New York Joint Workshop on Strategic

Communications, 8/15/2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV172; Original format: Original

format: DVD

University of Ghana - Carnegie Corporation of New York Joint Workshop on Strategic Communications, 8/15/2011

Digital Object: University of Ghana - Carnegie

Corporation of New York Joint Workshop on Strategic

Communications, 8/15/2011

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV171; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Unlabeled audio cassettes, 2000

Digital Object: Unlabeled audio cassettes, 2000

Filename: CCNY_AV244; Original format: Audio

cassette

Unlabeled audio cassettes, 2000

Digital Object: Unlabeled audio cassettes, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV245; Original format: Audio

cassette

Unlabeled audio cassettes, 2000

Digital Object: Unlabeled audio cassettes, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV246; Original format: Audio

cassette

Unlabeled audio cassettes, 2000

Digital Object: Unlabeled audio cassettes, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV247; Original format: Audio

cassette

Unlabeled audio cassettes, 2000

Digital Object: Unlabeled audio cassettes, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV243; Original format: Audio

cassette

Unlabeled audio cassettes, 2000

Digital Object: Unlabeled audio cassettes, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV242; Original format: Audio

cassette

Unlabeled DVCAM tape

Digital Object: Unlabeled DVCAM tape

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV042; Original format: Original

format: DVCAM

Untitled, 1988

Digital Object: Untitled, 1988

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_untitled055700_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Untitled, 1988

Digital Object: Untitled, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_untitled055450_4079753; Original format: quarter-inch open-reel audio

Vartan Gregorian - Stephanie Strom Interview, 2002

Digital Object: Vartan Gregorian - Stephanie Strom

Interview, 2002

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV282; Original format:

Microcassette

Vartan Gregorian 2012 Interview - B-Roll, 2012

Digital Object: Vartan Gregorian 2012 Interview - B-

Roll, 2012

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV277; Original format: Original

format: DVD + R

Vartan Gregorian at the Library and Information Association of South Africa (LIASA), 2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Vartan Gregorian at the Library and</u> <u>Information Association of South Africa (LIASA)</u>, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV280; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Vartan Gregorian interview, 2000

Digital Object: Vartan Gregorian interview, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV290; Original format:

Microcassette

Vartan Gregorian Interview, Carnegie Corporation of New

York, June 16, 2004, 6/16/2004

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Vartan Gregorian Interview, Carnegie</u> <u>Corporation of New York, June 16, 2004, 6/16/2004</u>

Filename: CCNY_AV305; Original format: Audio

cassette

Vartan Gregorian Movie, 1997

Digital Object: Vartan Gregorian Movie, 1997

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV168; Original format:

Vartan Gregorian On Managing For Results, 7/20, 7/20/2000

Digital Object: Vartan Gregorian On Managing For

Results, 7/20, 7/20/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV207; Original format: Audio

cassette

Vartan Gregorian On NY1, 11/6/2003

Digital Object: Vartan Gregorian On NY1, 11/6/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV296; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Voices From South Africa - Carnegie Oral History Project

Digital Object: Voices From South Africa - Carnegie Oral

History Project

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV032; Original format: Original

format: Betacam SP

White House Fellows Program - 2009 Video (Fine Cut),

10/1/2009

Digital Object: White House Fellows Program - 2009

Video (Fine Cut), 10/1/2009

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV199; Original format: Original

format: DVD

White House presentation of Medal Of Honor to Vartan Gregorian, President of the Carnegie Corporation of New York, 6/23/2004

Digital Object: White House presentation of Medal Of Honor to Vartan Gregorian, President of the Carnegie

Corporation of New York, 6/23/2004

Filename: CCNY_AV294; Original format: Original

format: Betacam SP

Wide Angle: 1-800-India, 9/13/2005

Digital Object: Wide Angle: 1-800-India, 9/13/2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV047; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Wide Angle: Back To School, 2006

Digital Object: Wide Angle: Back To School, 2006

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY AV223; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Wide Angle: Border Jumpers, 7/26/2005

Digital Object: Wide Angle: Border Jumpers, 7/26/2005

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV050; Original format: Original

format: VHS

Witness to the 20th Century - Vartan Gregorian Interview

Digital Object: Witness to the 20th Century - Vartan

Gregorian Interview

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV291; Original format: Original

format: DVD

World Talk Show #4, 5/15/2003

Digital Object: World Talk Show #4, 5/15/2003

Scope and Contents

Filename: CCNY_AV057; Original format: Original

format: VHS

World We Want to Live In: 14th Annual Forum 2000 Conference - Vartan Gregorian Interview, 10/10/2010

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>World We Want to Live In: 14th Annual</u> Forum 2000 Conference - Vartan Gregorian Interview,

10/10/2010

Filename: CCNY_AV286; Original format: Original

format: DVD

Subseries XI.B. Andrew Carnegie

Title/Description

Instances

Carnegie Corporation interview with Margaret Carnegie Miller, 1981

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Corporation interview with</u>

Margaret Carnegie Miller, 1981

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MargaretCarnegieMiller058270_4079753;

Original format: quarter-inch open-reel audio

Carnegie: The Global Foundations, 1961

Digital Object: Carnegie: The Global Foundations, 1961

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_GlobalFoundations_4079753;

Original format: Video DVD

Celebration of Andrew Carnegie, 1961

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Celebration of Andrew Carnegie</u>, 1961

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CelebrationOfAndrewCarnegie_4079753;

Original format: Video DVD

Foundations: The People and The Money. A Behind the Scenes Look at The People who Give Money, 1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Foundations</u>: <u>The People and The Money</u>. <u>A Behind the Scenes Look at The People who Give</u>

Money, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FoundationsPeopleAndMoney_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also available in this collection.

Foundations: The People and The Money. A Behind the Scenes Look at The People who Give Money, 1961

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Foundations: The People and The Money.</u>
A Behind the Scenes Look at The People who Give
Money, 1961

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FoundationsPeopleAndMoney_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Interview with Margaret Carnegie Miller, 1980

Digital Object: Interview with Margaret Carnegie Miller,

1980

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MargaretCarnegieMiller058289_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Legacy of Andrew Carnegie, 1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Legacy of Andrew Carnegie</u>, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CelebrationOfAndrewCarnegie_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Maverick Millionaire: Documentary on Andrew Carnegie,

11/18/1985

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Maverick Millionaire</u>: <u>Documentary on</u>

Andrew Carnegie, 11/18/1985

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MaverickMillionaire055417 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Scottish Television - Andrew Carnegie : Maverick

Millionaire, 12/3/1986

<u>Digital Object: Scottish Television - Andrew Carnegie:</u>

Maverick Millionaire, 12/3/1986

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MaverickMillionaire058238_4079753;

Original format: U-matic

Subseries XI.C. Grantees

Title/Description Instances

Side A: Interview with Margaret Carnegie Miller, 4/22/1985

Digital Object: Side A: Interview with Margaret Carnegie

Miller, 4/22/1985

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MargaretCarnegieMiller058297 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

1994 Nancy Susan Reynolds Awards: Winners (clip reel),

9/27/1994

Digital Object: 1994 Nancy Susan Reynolds Awards:

Winners (clip reel), 9/27/1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_NancySusanReynoldsAwards1994Clips_4079753;

Original format: VHS

1997 National Urban League Conference: Keynote Session

(Speaker: Hugh B. Price), 8/3/1997

<u>Digital Object</u>: 1997 National Urban League Conference: Keynote Session (Speaker: Hugh B. Price), 8/3/1997

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie NationalUrbanLeagueConference1997 4079753;

Original format: VHS

22nd Congressional Black Caucus, Foreign Affairs Workshop, 9/25/1992

Digital Object: 22nd Congressional Black Caucus,

Foreign Affairs Workshop, 9/25/1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie BlackCaucusForeignAffairsWorkshop 4079753;

Original format: VHS

¡Hagase Contar! Make Yourself Count!, 2000

Digital Object: ¡Hagase Contar! Make Yourself Count!,

2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_HagaseContar_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Above Prejudice and Beyond Tolerance, 4/15/1999

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Above Prejudice and Beyond Tolerance</u>,

4/15/1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_AbovePrejudiceBeyondTolerance_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Accidental Hero: Room 408, 2002

Digital Object: Accidental Hero: Room 408, 2002

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_AccidentalHero_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Accidental Hero: Room 408 Edit Master, 2002

Digital Object: Accidental Hero: Room 408 Edit Master,

2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie AccidentalHeroEditMaster 4079753;

Original format: VHS

ACF Newsource: Democracy & Education, 2001

Digital Object: ACF Newsource: Democracy & Education,

2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_DemocracyEducation_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Adam Smith Show #1316: "Giving away Millions",

2/28/1997

Digital Object: Adam Smith Show #1316: "Giving away

Millions", 2/28/1997

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_AdamSmithShow_4079753; Original

format: VHS

Advertising Council Vote '88, 1988

Digital Object: Advertising Council Vote '88, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_AdvertisingCouncilVote88_4079753_00_p;

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Original format: A video file of this advertisement is also available in this collection.

Advertising Council Vote '88, 1988

Digital Object: Advertising Council Vote '88, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie AdvertisingCouncilVote88 4079753;

Original format: VHS

African American Children: Images & Realities (Dreaming,

Achieving, Prospering), 1995

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>African American Children</u>: <u>Images & Realities (Dreaming, Achieving, Prospering), 1995</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie AfricanAmericanChildrenImagesRealities 4079753;

Original format: VHS

African American Children: Images & Realities (Dreaming,

Achieving, Prospering), 1995

<u>Digital Object: African American Children: Images &</u> Realities (Dreaming, Achieving, Prospering), 1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_AfricanAmericanChildrenImagesRealities_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

African American Male Immersion Schools: Segregation?

Separation? or Innovation?, 1993

Digital Object: African American Male Immersion

Schools: Segregation? Separation? or Innovation?, 1993

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_African American Male Immersion Schools_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

Aging Society, 1984

Digital Object: Aging Society, 1984

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_AgingSociety_4079753_00_p; Original format: Audio files from this program are

also available in this collection.

Aging Society, 1984

Digital Object: Aging Society, 1984

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_AgingSociety_4079753; Original format: quarter-inch open-reel audio

Alternative Approaches to Arms Control AAAS, 2/16/1987

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Alternative Approaches to Arms Control</u>

AAAS, 2/16/1987

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_AlternativeApproachestoArmsControl_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

American Citizenship Education Project Voter Registration Campaign, 1988

Digital Object: American Citizenship Education Project

Voter Registration Campaign, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ACEPVoterRegistrationCampaign_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also available in this collection.

American Citizenship Education Project Voter Registration Campaign, 9/16/1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>American Citizenship Education Project</u>

Voter Registration Campaign, 9/16/1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ACEPVoterRegistrationCampaign_4079753;

Original format: U-matic

American Playhouse, Fires in the Mirror, 1993

Digital Object: American Playhouse, Fires in the Mirror,

1993

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FiresintheMirror_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also available in this collection.

American Playhouse, Fires in the Mirror, 1993

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>American Playhouse</u>, <u>Fires in the Mirror</u>,

1993

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FiresintheMirror_4079753; Original

format: VHS

America's Defense Monitor, Episode #621: Cutting the

Military Price Tag, 1993

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>America's Defense Monitor, Episode</u>

#621: Cutting the Military Price Tag, 1993

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CuttingMilitaryPriceTag_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Annenberg Learner/CPB Project- Langston Hughes/Planet

Earth #104, 1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Annenberg Learner/CPB Project-Langston Hughes/Planet Earth #104, 1988</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_LangstonHughesPlanetEarth104_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

Annual Dinner Honoring David A. Hamburg, 1/9/1997

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Annual Dinner Honoring David A.</u>

Hamburg, 1/9/1997

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie DavidAHamburgDinner 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Anti-Discrimination Campaign: Life's Too Short Hate,

1992

Digital Object: Anti-Discrimination Campaign: Life's Too

Short Hate, 1992

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_LifesTooShort_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Avance - USAA Video - Without Henry Cisneros,

9/9/1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Avance - USAA Video - Without Henry</u>

Cisneros, 9/9/1994

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_AvanceUSAA_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Battle over School Choice, 2000

Digital Object: Battle over School Choice, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BattleOverSchoolChoice_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Battle over School Choice, 2000

Digital Object: Battle over School Choice, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BattleOverSchoolChoice_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Black Community Crusade for Children: signature PSA

series, 1993-03

Digital Object: Black Community Crusade for Children:

signature PSA series, 1993-03

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BlackCommunityCrusadeForChildren_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Black Entertainment Television Community Alert PSA

Campaign, 6/20/1989

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Black Entertainment Television</u> <u>Community Alert PSA Campaign</u>, 6/20/1989

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie BETPSACampaign 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Boston, MA News Footage from April 1991; Durham, NC WDTV "Reflections" Public Affairs Program, January 1991, 1991

<u>Digital Object: Boston, MA News Footage from April</u> 1991; Durham, NC WDTV "Reflections" Public Affairs

Program, January 1991, 1991

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_BostonNewsDurhamReflections_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

Boy Scouts of America - Scouting in Welfare Hotels, 1988

Digital Object: Boy Scouts of America - Scouting in

Welfare Hotels, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ScoutinginWelfareHotels_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Breakthrough in Soviet Thinking by Andrei Melville, 1/20/1988

Digital Object: Breakthrough in Soviet Thinking by

Andrei Melville, 1/20/1988

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_AndreiMelville_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Bright Beginnings in Colorado, 1995

Digital Object: Bright Beginnings in Colorado, 1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_BrightBeginningsColorado_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Bringing Campaign Finance Reform to Albany: A Call for

Statewide Action, 2/27/2001

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Bringing Campaign Finance Reform to Albany: A Call for Statewide Action, 2/27/2001</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_BringingCampaignFinanceReformAlbany_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

Campaign Finance: Abuses and Reforms, 1997

Digital Object: Campaign Finance: Abuses and Reforms,

1997

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie CampaignFinanceAbusesReforms 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Campaign\$ for \$ale: A Video Story Reel on Political

Advertising, 2001

Digital Object: Campaign\$ for \$ale: A Video Story Reel

on Political Advertising, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CampaignsForSale_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also available in this collection.

Campaigns for Sale: A Video Story Reel on Political

Advertising, 2/28/2001

Digital Object: Campaigns for Sale: A Video Story Reel

on Political Advertising, 2/28/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CampaignsForSale_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Car Fix Rough Cut, 3/20/1992

Digital Object: Car Fix Rough Cut, 3/20/1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CarFixRoughCut_4079753; Original

format: VHS

Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development - Adolescent

Health (C-Span: Washington, DC), 4/14/1992 Digital Object: Carnegie Council on Adolescent

Development - Adolescent Health (C-Span: Washington,

DC), 4/14/1992

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_CCADCSpan_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development - Adolescent

Health (Washington, DC Coverage), 1992

<u>Digital Object: Carnegie Council on Adolescent</u> <u>Development - Adolescent Health (Washington, DC</u>

Coverage), 1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CCADWashington_4079753; Original

format: VHS

Carnegie Council on Adolescent Development - Great

Transitions: Press Coverage Highlights, 1995

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Carnegie Council on Adolescent</u> <u>Development - Great Transitions: Press Coverage</u>

Highlights, 1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CCADPressCoverage_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Carnegie Inquiry: Uprooting Poverty - the South African

Challenge, 1989

Digital Object: Carnegie Inquiry: Uprooting Poverty - the

South African Challenge, 1989

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_UprootingPoverty_4079753; Original

format: VHS

Carnegie Mellon University: Intelligent Tutoring Systems;

The ACT Project, 8/7/1986

Digital Object: Carnegie Mellon University: Intelligent

Tutoring Systems; The ACT Project, 8/7/1986

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML Carnegie ACTProject 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Carter Center Briefing: Crisis in the Gulf, 9/16/1990

Digital Object: Carter Center Briefing: Crisis in the Gulf,

9/16/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML Carnegie CrisisInGulf 4079753;

Original format: VHS

CBS Evening News: Asian American Hate Crimes/Karen

Narasaki, NAPALC, 8/4/1996

<u>Digital Object: CBS Evening News: Asian American Hate</u>

Crimes/Karen Narasaki, NAPALC, 8/4/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CBSEveningNewsHateCrimes_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Cease Fire! Campaign: Protest PSA, 1988

Digital Object: Cease Fire! Campaign: Protest PSA, 1988

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_CeaseFirePSA_4079753;

Original format: VHS

CED CNN Moneyline, 2/13/2002

Digital Object: CED CNN Moneyline, 2/13/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CEDCNNMoneyline_4079753;

Original format: VHS

CEE Seminar, 1994

Digital Object: CEE Seminar, 1994

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_CEESeminar_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Census 2000: A Guide for Asian Pacific Americans, 1999 Digital Object: Census 2000: A Guide for Asian Pacific

Americans, 1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_2000CensusAsianPacificAmericans_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Center for Community Change: 1988 Voter Registration

Campaign, 10/21/1988

Digital Object: Center for Community Change: 1988

Voter Registration Campaign, 10/21/1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_1988 VoterRegistration Campaign_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

Center for Population Options: School Based Clinics

"Keeping the Promise", 12/10/1987

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Center for Population Options: School</u> <u>Based Clinics "Keeping the Promise"</u>, 12/10/1987

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_KeepingThePromise_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Challenge to America with Hendrick Smith, 1998

Digital Object: Challenge to America with Hendrick

Smith, 1998

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChallengeToAmerica_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Changing Black Family: A Discussion at Wingspread,

5/29/1991

Digital Object: Changing Black Family: A Discussion at

Wingspread, 5/29/1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChangingBlackFamily_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Changing US-USSR Relationship by Thomas Shelling,

4/26/1989

Digital Object: Changing US-USSR Relationship by

Thomas Shelling, 4/26/1989

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML Carnegie ThomasShelling 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Channel 7 News "First Vote", 1/24/1994

Digital Object: Channel 7 News "First Vote", 1/24/1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FirstVoteChannel7_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Checkpoints of the Mind (Appendix 4), Thomas Goltz,

1997

Digital Object: Checkpoints of the Mind (Appendix 4),

Thomas Goltz, 1997

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CheckpointsOfMind_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Chicano!, 1996

Digital Object: Chicano!, 1996

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_Chicano_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Chicano!, 1996

Digital Object: Chicano!, 1996

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_Chicano_4079753_00_p; Original format: Video files from this program are

also available in this collection.

Child Care Video Magazine, "First Moves, Welcoming a Child to a New Caregiving Setting", 1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Child Care Video Magazine</u>, "First Moves, Welcoming a Child to a New Caregiving Setting", 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildcareVideoMagazineFirstMoves_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Child Care Video Magazine, "First Moves, Welcoming a Child to a New Caregiving Setting", 6/22/1988

Digital Object: Child Care Video Magazine, "First Moves,

Welcoming a Child to a New Caregiving Setting",

6/22/1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildcareVideoMagazineFirstMoves_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Child Care Video Magazine, "It's Not Just Routine", 6/22/1988

Digital Object: Child Care Video Magazine, "It's Not Just

Routine", 6/22/1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildcareVideoMagazineNotRoutine_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Child Care Video Magazine, "First Moves" Chinese Version, 1987-01

Digital Object: Child Care Video Magazine, "First Moves"

Chinese Version, 1987-01

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildcareVideoMagazineFirstMoviesChinese_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Child Care Video Magazine, "The Ages of Infancy: Young,

Mobile, and Older Infants", 6/22/1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Child Care Video Magazine</u>, "The Ages of Infancy: Young, Mobile, and Older Infants", 6/22/1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildcareVideoMagazineAgesOfInfancy_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Childcare Video Magazine, "Together in Care", 6/22/1988

Digital Object: Childcare Video Magazine, "Together in

Care", 6/22/1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildcareVideoMagazineTogetherInCare_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Children In Poverty, 8/28/1987

Digital Object: Children In Poverty, 8/28/1987

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildrenInPoverty_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Children's Defense Fund: LNCB PSA Series: Marian's Dubs.

SPECIAL MIX.

Digital Object: Children's Defense Fund: LNCB PSA

Series: Marian's Dubs. SPECIAL MIX.

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie ChildrensDefenseFundLNCBPSA 4079753 00 p;

Original format: A video file of these advertisements

is also available in this collection.

Children's Defense Fund: LNCB PSA Series: Marian's Dubs.

SPECIAL MIX., 1992-02

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Children's Defense Fund: LNCB PSA</u> Series: Marian's Dubs. SPECIAL MIX., 1992-02

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildrensDefenseFundLNCBPSA_4079753;

Original format: VHS

City Vote, 1961

Digital Object: City Vote, 1961

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_CityVote_4079753;

Original format: VHS

City Vote '95: Anthology, 1995

Digital Object: City Vote '95: Anthology, 1995

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_CityVote95_4079753;

Original format: VHS

City Youth Coast to Coast (National Linkage Project),

1996

Digital Object: City Youth Coast to Coast (National

Linkage Project), 1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CityYouthCoastToCoast_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Co/motion Video, 1961

Digital Object: Co/motion Video, 1961

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_ComotionVideo_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Committee for Economic Development: Campaign Finance

Reform, CSPAN 3, 2/11/2002

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Committee for Economic Development</u>: <u>Campaign Finance Reform, CSPAN 3, 2/11/2002</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CommitteeForEconomicDevelopment_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Communications Consortium: 1. Penelope Leach VNR; 2.

Child Care Cutbacks, 11/1/1995

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Communications Consortium</u>: 1. <u>Penelope Leach VNR</u>; 2. <u>Child Care Cutbacks</u>, 11/1/1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie CommunicationsConsortium 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Communicative Math and Science Teaching, 9/20/1990

Digital Object: Communicative Math and Science

Teaching, 9/20/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CommunicativeMathScienceTeaching_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Communicative Math and Science Teaching, 1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Communicative Math and Science</u>

Teaching, 1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie CommunicativeMathScience 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Companeros en la Educacion, 1989

Digital Object: Companeros en la Educacion, 1989

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CompanerosEnLaEducacion_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Confronting the Crisis: Childcare in America, 1999

Digital Object: Confronting the Crisis: Childcare in

America, 1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildcareinAmerica_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Coverage of Carnegie Report, 4/12/1994

Digital Object: Coverage of Carnegie Report, 4/12/1994

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CoverageOfCarnegieReport_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Covering the Environment Rough Cut, 1/18/1990

Digital Object: Covering the Environment Rough Cut,

1/18/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CoveringTheEnvironmentRoughCut_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Covering the Environment: Front Page or Yesterday's

News?, 1989

Digital Object: Covering the Environment: Front Page or

Yesterday's News?, 1989

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CoveringTheEnvironment_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Covering the Environment: Front Page or Yesterday's

News?, 12/18/1989

Digital Object: Covering the Environment: Front Page or

Yesterday's News?, 12/18/1989

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CoveringTheEnvironment_4079753;

Original format: VHS

CPEP: Connecticut Pre-Engineering Program, 8/24/1988

Digital Object: CPEP: Connecticut Pre-Engineering

Program, 8/24/1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ConnecticutPreEngineering_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Crayon Box That Talked, 1996

Digital Object: Crayon Box That Talked, 1996

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_CrayonBoxThatTalked_4079753;$

Original format: U-matic

Crayon Box That Talked, 1996

Digital Object: Crayon Box That Talked, 1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CrayonBoxThatTalked_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Decade of Success: Women in International Security Celebrates Its Tenth Anniversary, 1/12/1999

Digital Object: Decade of Success: Women in

International Security Celebrates Its Tenth Anniversary,

1/12/1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_WIISTenthAnniversary_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Democracy Network: Eye on the Presidency, 1996

Digital Object: Democracy Network: Eye on the

Presidency, 1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_DemocracyNetwork_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Democracy Now! Segments - Money and Politics; Project

Vote Smart; Latino Voter Drive, 1992

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Democracy Now! Segments - Money and</u> <u>Politics</u>; <u>Project Vote Smart</u>; <u>Latino Voter Drive</u>, 1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_DemocracyNowProjectVoteSmart_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Democracy Now! Side 1: Church Burnings; Side 2:

Unlabeled, 6/11/1996

Digital Object: Democracy Now! Side 1: Church

Burnings; Side 2: Unlabeled, 6/11/1996

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_DemocracyNow19960611_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Democracy Now! Side 1: Environmental Justice; Side 2:

Unlabeled, 3/21/1996

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Democracy Now! Side 1: Environmental</u>

Justice; Side 2: Unlabeled, 3/21/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_DemocracyNow19960321_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Don't Shoot the Millionaires, 10/14/1987

Digital Object: Don't Shoot the Millionaires, 10/14/1987

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_DontShootMillionaires_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Dr. Strangelove's Children: The Global Spread of Nuclear

Weapons, 9/26/1989

Digital Object: Dr. Strangelove's Children: The Global

Spread of Nuclear Weapons, 9/26/1989

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_Dr.StrangelovesChildren_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Early Messages, Facilitating Language Development and

Communication, 1998

Digital Object: Early Messages, Facilitating Language

Development and Communication, 1998

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML Carnegie EarlyMessages 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Early Messages: Facilitating Language Development and

Communication, 1998

Digital Object: Early Messages: Facilitating Language

Development and Communication, 1998

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EarlyMessages_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also available in this collection.

Echoes from the White House: A Celebration of the

Bicentennial of America's Mansion, 2001

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Echoes from the White House</u>: <u>A</u>
<u>Celebration of the Bicentennial of America's Mansion</u>,

2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EchoesfromtheWhiteHouse_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Echoes from the White House: A Celebration ot the

Bicentennial of America's Mansion, 2001

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Echoes from the White House</u>: <u>A</u> <u>Celebration of the Bicentennial of America's Mansion</u>,

2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie EchoesfromtheWhiteHouse 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Education is important --- THE GIRLS KNOW IT, 1961

Digital Object: Education is important --- THE GIRLS

KNOW IT, 1961

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EducationIsImportant_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Education to Prevent Nuclear War by Martin Sherwin, 2/22/1989

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Education to Prevent Nuclear War by</u>

Martin Sherwin, 2/22/1989

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_MartinSherwin_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Essential Connections, "Ten Keys to Culturally Sensitive Child Care," Spanish Version, 1993

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Essential Connections</u>, "<u>Ten Keys to</u> Culturally Sensitive Child Care," Spanish Version, 1993

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_CulturallySensitiveChildCareSpanish_4079753_00_p;$

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Essential Connections, "Ten Keys to Culturally Sensitive

Child Care," Spanish Version, 10/20/1993

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Essential Connections</u>, "Ten Keys to <u>Culturally Sensitive Child Care," Spanish Version</u>,

10/20/1993

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CulturallySensitiveChildCareSpanish_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Essential Connections, "Ten Keys to Culturally Sensitive

Child Care", 11/16/1992

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Essential Connections</u>, "<u>Ten Keys to Culturally Sensitive Child Care</u>", 11/16/1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CulturallySensitiveChildCare_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Ethnicity, Equity and Environment: Dilemmas of

Development in Amazonia, 1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ethnicity, Equity and Environment</u>: <u>Dilemmas of Development in Amazonia</u>, 1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EthnicityEquityEnvironmentAmazonia_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Ethnicity, Equity and Environment: Dilemmas of

Development in Amazonia, 1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ethnicity</u>, <u>Equity and Environment</u>: <u>Dilemmas of Development in Amazonia</u>, 1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie EthnicityEquityEnvironmentAmazonia 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Ethnicity, Equity and Environment: Ethnicity and

Environment in the Soviet Union, 1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ethnicity</u>, <u>Equity and Environment</u>: Ethnicity and Environment in the Soviet Union, 1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EthnicityEquityEnvironmentSovietUnion_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Ethnicity, Equity and Environment: Ethnicity and

Environment in the Soviet Union, 1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ethnicity</u>, <u>Equity and Environment</u>: <u>Ethnicity and Environment in the Soviet Union</u>, 1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EthnicityEquityEnvironmentSovietUnion_4079753_00_p; Original format: Video files from this program are also available in this collection.

Ethnicity, Equity and Environment: Keynote Address, Cultural Survival as a Human Right / Maybury-Lewis, 1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ethnicity, Equity and Environment</u>: <u>Keynote Address, Cultural Survival as a Human Right /</u> <u>Maybury-Lewis, 1991</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EthnicityEquityEnvironmentKeynote_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Ethnicity, Equity and Environment: Keynote Address, Cultural Survival as a Human Right / Maybury-Lewis, 1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ethnicity, Equity and Environment</u>: <u>Keynote Address, Cultural Survival as a Human Right /</u> <u>Maybury-Lewis, 1991</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EthnicityEquityEnvironmentKeynote_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also available in this collection.

Ethnicity, Equity and Environment: Land Use Issues in East Africa / Parkipuny, Abernethy, Rocheleau, Samoff, Charnley, Little, 1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ethnicity, Equity and Environment</u>: <u>Land Use Issues in East Africa / Parkipuny, Abernethy,</u>

Rocheleau, Samoff, Charnley, Little, 1991

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EthnicityEquityEnvironmentEastAfrica_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Ethnicity, Equity and Environment: Land Use Issues in East Africa / Parkipuny, Abernethy, Rocheleau, Samoff,

Charnley, Little, 1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ethnicity</u>, <u>Equity and Environment</u>: <u>Land Use Issues in East Africa / Parkipuny</u>, <u>Abernethy</u>,

Rocheleau, Samoff, Charnley, Little, 1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EthnicityEquityEnvironmentEastAfrica_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Ethnicity, Equity and Environment: The "Rurbanization" of

California / Walters, Blakely, 1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ethnicity</u>, <u>Equity and Environment</u>: <u>The</u> "<u>Rurbanization</u>" of <u>California</u> / <u>Walters</u>, <u>Blakely</u>, <u>1991</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_EthnicityEquityEnvironmentCalifornia_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

Ethnicity, Equity and Environment: The "Rurbanization" of

California / Walters, Blakely, 1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ethnicity, Equity and Environment</u>: <u>The "Rurbanization" of California / Walters, Blakely, 1991</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EthnicityEquityEnvironmentCalifornia_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also available in this collection.

Ethnicity, Equity and Environment: Welcome; The Native

American Communities, 1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: Ethnicity, Equity and Environment: Welcome; The Native American Communities, 1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EthnicityEquityEnvironmentNativeAmerican_4079753_00_p; Original format: Video files from this program are also available in this collection.

Ethnicity, Equity and Environment: Welcome; The Native

American Communities, 1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Ethnicity, Equity and Environment</u>: <u>Welcome</u>; <u>The Native American Communities</u>, 1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EthnicityEquityEnvironmentNativeAmerican_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Experiment in Learning, 4/9/1987

Digital Object: Experiment in Learning, 4/9/1987

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ExperimentinLearning_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Fannie Lou Hamer Project: Juneteenth; Austin, Texas,

9/9/2001

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Fannie Lou Hamer Project</u>: <u>Juneteenth</u>;

Austin, Texas, 9/9/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FannieLouHamerProject_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Favorite Poem Project, 2000

Digital Object: Favorite Poem Project, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FavoritePoemProject_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Favorite Poem Project: Strengthening Communities

through the Art of Poetry, 2000

Digital Object: Favorite Poem Project: Strengthening

Communities through the Art of Poetry, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_StrengtheningCommunitiesthroughPoetry_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Fear of Cheating, Fear of Spying: Nuclear Arms Control

Verification and Compliance, 1986

<u>Digital Object</u>: Fear of Cheating, Fear of Spying: Nuclear

Arms Control Verification and Compliance, 1986

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FearofCheatingFearofSpying_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Feminism Without Illusions, 1990

Digital Object: Feminism Without Illusions, 1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie FeminismWithoutIllusions 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

First Lady Hillary Rodham Clinton: Remarks to CCAD,

1993

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>First Lady Hillary Rodham Clinton</u>:

Remarks to CCAD, 1993

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_CCADHillaryClinton_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

First Vote, 1990

Digital Object: First Vote, 1990

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_FirstVote3_4079753;

Original format: VHS

First Vote: A Video on Citizenship and Voting, 1996

Digital Object: First Vote: A Video on Citizenship and

Voting, 1996

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_FirstVote1_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

First Vote: A Video on Citizenship and Voting, 6/8/1995

Digital Object: First Vote: A Video on Citizenship and

Voting, 6/8/1995

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_FirstVote2_4079753;

Original format: VHS

First Vote: A Video on Citizenship and Voting, 1996

Digital Object: First Vote: A Video on Citizenship and

Voting, 1996

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_FirstVote1_4079753;

Original format: VHS

First Vote: CBS Evening News June 30th, 1991.,

6/30/1991

Digital Object: First Vote: CBS Evening News June 30th,

1991., 6/30/1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FirstVoteCBSEveningNews_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Florida's Multi-Agency Middle School Network

Teleconference, "Turning Points for Young Adolescents",

6/28/1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Florida's Multi-Agency Middle School</u> <u>Network Teleconference</u>, "<u>Turning Points for Young</u>

Adolescents", 6/28/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FloridaMiddleSchoolTurningPoints_4079753;

Original format: VHS

From Horizon to Gorizont, 9/20/1990

Digital Object: From Horizon to Gorizont, 9/20/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie FromHorizontoGorizont 4079753;

Original format: VHS

From Protest to Power, 1989

Digital Object: From Protest to Power, 1989

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FromProtesttoPower_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Frontline: Muslims, 2002

Digital Object: Frontline: Muslims, 2002

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FrontlineMuslims_4079753; Original

format: VHS

Future Stakes Part 3: Classroom Laboratories; Part 4:

American Memory, 1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: Future Stakes Part 3: Classroom Laboratories; Part 4: American Memory, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FutureStakesPart3and4_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Future Teacher Institute Video, 1992

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Future Teacher Institute Video</u>, 1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FutureTeacherInstitute_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Futures with Jaime Escalante - Episodes 101 and 102, "Agriculture" and "Aircraft Design", 1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Futures with Jaime Escalante - Episodes</u> 101 and 102, "Agriculture" and "Aircraft Design", 1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FuturesAgriculture_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of these programs is also available in this collection.

Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes 101 and 102, "Agriculture" and "Aircraft Design", 1/25/1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Futures with Jaime Escalante</u>, <u>Episodes</u> 101 and 102, "Agriculture" and "Aircraft Design", 1/25/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FuturesAgriculture_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes 103 and 104, "Architecture and Structural Engineering" and "Automotive Design", 1/25/1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes</u> 103 and 104, "Architecture and Structural Engineering" and "Automotive Design", 1/25/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FuturesArchitecture_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes 103 and 104, "Architecture and Structural Engineering" and "Automotive Design", 1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes 103 and 104, "Architecture and Structural Engineering" and "Automotive Design", 1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FuturesArchitecture_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of these programs is also available in this collection.

Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes 105 and 106, "Cartography" and "Fashion", 1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Futures with Jaime Escalante</u>, <u>Episodes</u> 105 and 106, "Cartography" and "Fashion", 1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FuturesCartography_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of these programs is also available in this collection.

Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes 105 and 106, "Cartography" and "Fashion", 1/25/1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Futures with Jaime Escalante</u>, <u>Episodes</u> 105 and 106, "Cartography" and "Fashion", 1/25/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie FuturesCartography 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes 107 and 108, "Water Engineering" and "Optics", 1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Futures with Jaime Escalante</u>, <u>Episodes</u> 107 and 108, "Water Engineering" and "Optics", 1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FuturesWaterEngineering_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of these programs is also available in this collection.

Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes 107 and 108, "Water Engineering" and "Optics", 1/25/1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Futures with Jaime Escalante</u>, <u>Episodes</u> 107 and 108, "Water Engineering" and "Optics", 1/25/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FuturesWaterEngineering_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes 109 and 110, "Putting Man in Space" and "Sound Engineering", 1/25/1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes</u> 109 and 110, "<u>Putting Man in Space</u>" and "<u>Sound</u> Engineering", 1/25/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie FuturesPuttingManInSpace 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes 109 and 110, "Putting Man in Space" and "Sound Engineering", 1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Futures with Jaime Escalante</u>, <u>Episodes 109 and 110, "Putting Man in Space" and "Sound Engineering"</u>, 1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FuturesPuttingManInSpace_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of these programs is also available in this collection.

Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes 111 and 112, "Statistics" and "Sports Medicine", 1/25/1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Futures with Jaime Escalante</u>, <u>Episodes</u> 111 and 112, "<u>Statistics</u>" and "<u>Sports Medicine</u>", 1/25/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML Carnegie FuturesStatistics 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Futures with Jaime Escalante, Episodes 111 and 112, "Statistics" and "Sports Medicine", 1990

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Futures with Jaime Escalante</u>, <u>Episodes</u> 111 and 112, "Statistics" and "Sports Medicine", 1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FuturesStatistics_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of these programs is also available in this collection.

Galaxy Classroom "Mystery Matinee", Teacher

Enhancement Video, 4/6/1995

Digital Object: Galaxy Classroom "Mystery Matinee",

Teacher Enhancement Video, 4/6/1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_GalaxyClassroomTeacherEnhancement_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Galaxy Classroom News Coverage Excerpts, 1994

Digital Object: Galaxy Classroom News Coverage

Excerpts, 1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie GalaxyClassroomNews 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Galaxy Classroom, "As a Matter of Fax" (3X), 10/7/1994

Digital Object: Galaxy Classroom, "As a Matter of

Fax" (3X), 10/7/1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie GalaxyClassroomMatterFax 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Hagase Contar! Make Yourself Count!, 2000

Digital Object: Hagase Contar! Make Yourself Count!,

2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_HagaseContar_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Healthy Steps for Young Children, 2003-12

Digital Object: Healthy Steps for Young Children,

2003-12

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_HealthySteps for Young Children_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

High Scope (Weikart) Press Conference, 12/12/1980

Digital Object: High Scope (Weikart) Press Conference,

12/12/1980

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_HighSchopePressConference_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

How Scientists Know About Human Evolution, 1/19/1989

Digital Object: How Scientists Know About Human

Evolution, 1/19/1989

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_HowScientistsKnowAboutHumanEvolution_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

HRDC Meeting, 8/21/1997

Digital Object: HRDC Meeting, 8/21/1997

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_HRDCMeeting19970821_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

HRDC Meeting, 5/20/1997

Digital Object: HRDC Meeting, 5/20/1997

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_HRDCMeeting19970520_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Human Biology Middle School Project, Summer Institute,

Team Presentations Annual Report, 1/7/1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Human Biology Middle School Project</u>, <u>Summer Institute</u>, <u>Team Presentations Annual Report</u>,

1/7/1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie HumanBiologyMiddleSchoolProject 4079753;

Original format: VHS

I Am Your Child: Discipline: Teaching Limits with Love,

2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Discipline: Teaching

Limits with Love, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildDiscipline_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also available in this collection.

I Am Your Child: Discipline: Teaching Limits with Love,

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>I Am Your Child</u>: <u>Discipline</u>: <u>Teaching</u> Limits with Love, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildDiscipline_4079753;

Original format: VHS

I Am Your Child: Discipline: Teaching Limits with Love,

Spanish Version, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Discipline: Teaching

Limits with Love, Spanish Version, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildDisciplineSpanish_4079753_00_p;$

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

I Am Your Child: Discipline: Teaching Limits with Love,

Spanish Version, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Discipline: Teaching

Limits with Love, Spanish Version, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie IAmYourChildDisciplineSpanish 4079753;

Original format: VHS

I Am Your Child: Quality Child Care: Making the Right

Choice for You & Your Child, 2001

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>I Am Your Child</u>: <u>Quality Child Care</u>: <u>Making the Right Choice for You & Your Child</u>, 2001

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildQualityChildCare_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

I Am Your Child: Quality Child Care: Making the Right

Choice for You & Your Child, 2001

<u>Digital Object</u>: I Am Your Child: Quality Child Care: Making the Right Choice for You & Your Child, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildQualityChildCare_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

I Am Your Child: Quality Child Care: Making the Right Choice for You & Your Child, Spanish Version, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Quality Child Care:

Making the Right Choice for You & Your Child, Spanish Version, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildQualityChildCareSpanish_4079753;

Original format: VHS

I Am Your Child: Quality Child Care: Making the Right Choice for You & Your Child, Spanish Version, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Quality Child Care:

Making the Right Choice for You & Your Child, Spanish Version, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie IAmYourChildOualityChildCareSpanish 4079753 00 p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

I Am Your Child: Ready to Learn, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Ready to Learn, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie IAmYourChildReadyToLearn 4079753;

Original format: VHS

I Am Your Child: Ready to Learn, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Ready to Learn, 2001

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildReadyToLearn_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

I Am Your Child: Ready to Learn, Spanish Version, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Ready to Learn, Spanish

Version, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildReadyToLearnSpanish_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

I Am Your Child: Ready to Learn, Spanish Version, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Ready to Learn, Spanish

Version, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildReadyToLearnSpanish_4079753;

Original format: VHS

I Am Your Child: Safe from the Start, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Safe from the Start,

2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildSafeFromStart_4079753;

Original format: VHS

I Am Your Child: Safe from the Start, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Safe from the Start,

2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildSafeFromStart_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

I Am Your Child: Safe from the Start, Spanish Version,

2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Safe from the Start,

Spanish Version, 2001

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildSafeFromStartSpanish_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

I Am Your Child: Safe from the Start, Spanish Version,

2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Safe from the Start,

Spanish Version, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildSafeFromStartSpanish_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

I Am Your Child: The First Years Last Forever, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: The First Years Last

Forever, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildFirstYears_4079753_00_p;$

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

I Am Your Child: The First Years Last Forever, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: The First Years Last

Forever, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildFirstYears_4079753;

Original format: VHS

I Am Your Child: The First Years Last Forever, Spanish

Version, 2001

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>I Am Your Child</u>: <u>The First Years Last</u>

Forever, Spanish Version, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildFirstYearsSpanish_4079753;

Original format: VHS

I Am Your Child: The First Years Last Forever, Spanish

Version, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: The First Years Last

Forever, Spanish Version, 2001

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildFirstYearsSpanish_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

I Am Your Child: Your Healthy Baby, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Your Healthy Baby,

2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildHealthyBaby_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

I Am Your Child: Your Healthy Baby, 2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Your Healthy Baby,

2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie IAmYourChildHealthyBaby 4079753;

Original format: VHS

I Am Your Child: Your Healthy Baby, Spanish Version,

2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Your Healthy Baby,

Spanish Version, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildHealthyBabySpanish_4079753;

Original format: VHS

I Am Your Child: Your Healthy Baby, Spanish Version,

2001

Digital Object: I Am Your Child: Your Healthy Baby,

Spanish Version, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IAmYourChildHealthyBabySpanish_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

In the Best Society, 10/22/1987

Digital Object: In the Best Society, 10/22/1987

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_InTheBestSociety_4079753; Original

format: VHS

In the Mix, Dealing With Differences, 2002

Digital Object: In the Mix, Dealing With Differences,

2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IntheMixDifferences_4079753;

Original format: VHS

In the Mix, Dealing With Differences, 2002

Digital Object: In the Mix, Dealing With Differences,

<u> 2002</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IntheMixDifferences_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

In the Mix, Self-Image: The Fantasy, The Reality, 1998

Digital Object: In the Mix, Self-Image: The Fantasy, The

Reality, 1998

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IntheMixSelfImage_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

In the Mix, Self-Image: The Fantasy, The Reality,

4/15/1998

Digital Object: In the Mix, Self-Image: The Fantasy, The

Reality, 4/15/1998

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IntheMixSelfImage_4079753;

Original format: VHS

In the Mix, Sports: Get in the Game, 4/15/1998

Digital Object: In the Mix, Sports: Get in the Game,

4/15/1998

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_IntheMixSports_4079753;

Original format: VHS

In the Mix: Sample Reel No. III, 1997

Digital Object: In the Mix: Sample Reel No. III, 1997

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IntheMixSampleReel3_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Inclusion in New York: an Inside View, 1995

Digital Object: Inclusion in New York: an Inside View,

1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_InclusionInNewYork_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Inclusion in New York: an Inside View, 1995

Digital Object: Inclusion in New York: an Inside View,

1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_InclusionInNewYork_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Inside Albany: "Bringing Campaign Finance Reform to

Albany", 3/1/2001

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Inside Albany</u>: "Bringing Campaign

Finance Reform to Albany", 3/1/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie InsideAlbanyCampaignFinance 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Inside Story Special Edition - Africa: The Untold Story,

1961

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Inside Story Special Edition - Africa: The</u>

Untold Story, 1961

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_AfricaUntoldStory_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Inside Story: The Washington Money Go-Round, 1985

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Inside Story: The Washington Money Go-</u>

Round, 1985

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_InsideStoryWashingtonMoney_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Institute for Southern Studies - Money in Politics, 1994

Digital Object: Institute for Southern Studies - Money in

Politics, 1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_InstituteforSouthernStudies_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Introduction to Conflict Resolution/Both Sides Win: Russia and Ukraine, 11/16/1992

Digital Object: Introduction to Conflict Resolution/Both

Sides Win: Russia and Ukraine, 11/16/1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IntroductionConflictResolution_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Is Nuclear Weapons Testing Necessary? By Jack Ruina, 12/2/1987

Digital Object: Is Nuclear Weapons Testing Necessary?

By Jack Ruina, 12/2/1987

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML Carnegie JackRuina 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Is the USSR Really Changing by Marshall Shulman, 5/18/1987

Digital Object: Is the USSR Really Changing by Marshall

Shulman, 5/18/1987

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MarshallShulman_4079753; Original

format: audiocassette

Islam Project (Malaysia Segment): ABC News Nightline, 2001

<u>Digital Object</u>; <u>Islam Project (Malaysia Segment)</u>; <u>ABC News Nightline</u>, <u>2001</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IslamProjectNightline_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also available in this collection.

Islam Project (Malaysia Segment): ABC News Nightline, 9/25/2001

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Islam Project (Malaysia Segment)</u>: <u>ABC</u> News Nightline, 9/25/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IslamProjectNightline_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Islam Project: Muslims [information reel], 2001

<u>Digital Object: Islam Project: Muslims [information reel], 2001</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IslamProjectMuslims_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Islam Project: Muslims [information reel], 2001-09

<u>Digital Object: Islam Project: Muslims [information reel]</u>, 2001-09

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IslamProjectMuslims_4079753;

Original format: VHS

John Gardner, Uncommon American, 1/25/2001

Digital Object: John Gardner, Uncommon American,

1/25/2001

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_JohnGardnerUncommonAmerican_4079753;

Original format: VHS

John Gardner, Uncommon American, 2001

Digital Object: John Gardner, Uncommon American,

2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_JohnGardnerUncommonAmerican_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Journey to Kanafeesh [10 min. synopsis], 1996

Digital Object: Journey to Kanafeesh [10 min. synopsis],

1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_JourneyToKanafeesh_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Justice for Sale, 1999

Digital Object: Justice for Sale, 1999

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_JusticeForSale_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Justice for Sale, 1999

Digital Object: Justice for Sale, 1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_JusticeForSale_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Kathleen Hall Jamieson on Charlie Rose, 6/18/1991

Digital Object: Kathleen Hall Jamieson on Charlie Rose,

6/18/1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_KathleenHallJamiesonCharlieRose_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Kathleen Hall Jamieson on NOW with Bill Moyers, 11/19/2002

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Kathleen Hall Jamieson on NOW with</u>

Bill Moyers, 11/19/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie KathleenHallJamiesonBillMoyers 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Kids Voting USA: NBC Nightly News (NH Primary),

2/20/1996

Digital Object: Kids Voting USA: NBC Nightly News (NH

Primary), 2/20/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_KidsVotingUSA_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Kosovo Commission Channel 6: Mohonk Mountain House,

12/7/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Kosovo Commission Channel 6</u>: <u>Mohonk</u>

Mountain House, 12/7/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie KosovoCommissionMohonk 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Ky Comments, WBKO-13, 8/23/1992

Digital Object: Ky Comments, WBKO-13, 8/23/1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_KyCommentsWBKO_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Last Seen: Continuing "Disappearances" in Chechnya,

5/31/2002

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Last Seen: Continuing "Disappearances"</u>

in Chechnya, 5/31/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_DisappearancesInChechnya_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Legal Resources Centre, 1988

Digital Object: Legal Resources Centre, 1988

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_LegalResourcesCenter_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Lessons that Last: What Makes a Good Early Childhood

Program, 1961

Digital Object: Lessons that Last: What Makes a Good

Early Childhood Program, 1961

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_LessonsThatLast_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Letter from Wayne J. Pond to Avery Russell, October 28,

1988, 10/28/1988

Digital Object: Letter from Wayne J. Pond to Avery

Russell, October 28, 1988, 10/28/1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FromProtesttoPower_4079753_00_p;

Original format: Audio files from this program are

also available in this collection.

Linkages for the Future, 1992

Digital Object: Linkages for the Future, 1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_LinkagesForFuture_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Live from Afghanistan: CNN, January 24, 2002,

1/24/2002

Digital Object: Live from Afghanistan: CNN, January 24,

2002, 1/24/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CNNAfghanistan20020124_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Living in the Nuclear Age by Zvi Dor-Ner, 5/3/1989

Digital Object: Living in the Nuclear Age by Zvi Dor-

Ner, 5/3/1989

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_ZviDorNer_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Long Walk of Nelson Mandela, 1999

Digital Object: Long Walk of Nelson Mandela, 1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_LongWalkOfNelsonMandela_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Long Walk of Nelson Mandela, 1999

Digital Object: Long Walk of Nelson Mandela, 1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie LongWalkOfNelsonMandela 4079753 00 p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Long Walk of Nelson Mandela: Promos, 1999

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Long Walk of Nelson Mandela: Promos,</u>

1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_LongWalkOfNelsonMandela Promos_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

MacNeil Lehrer Newshour: Reducing Teen Violence, 1994

Digital Object: MacNeil Lehrer Newshour: Reducing

Teen Violence, 1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ReducingTeenViolence_4079753;

Original format: VHS

MacNeil Lehrer Show: Bundy, Crowe, et al., 12/9/1991

Digital Object: MacNeil Lehrer Show: Bundy, Crowe, et

al., 12/9/1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_McNeilLehrerBundyCrowe_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Magic School Bus "Gets Planted" (Topic: Photosynthesis),

11/15/1996

Digital Object: Magic School Bus "Gets Planted" (Topic:

Photosynthesis), 11/15/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MagicSchoolBusGetsPlanted_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Magic School Bus Gets Lost in Space, 7/14/1994

Digital Object: Magic School Bus Gets Lost in Space,

7/14/1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MagicSchoolBusLostInSpace_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Magic School Bus, "Blows Its Top," "Flexes Its Muscles,"

"The Busasaurus", 6/18/1996

Digital Object: Magic School Bus, "Blows Its Top,"

"Flexes Its Muscles," "The Busasaurus", 6/18/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_MagicSchoolBusFlexesMuscles_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

Magic School Bus, "Going Batty," "Wet All Over," "Taking

Flight", 6/18/1996

Digital Object: Magic School Bus, "Going Batty," "Wet All

Over," "Taking Flight", 6/18/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MagicSchoolBusGoingBatty 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Magic School Bus, "In a Pickle" (Topic: Microbes),

12/8/1995

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Magic School Bus</u>, "In a Pickle" (Topic:

Microbes), 12/8/1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MagicSchoolBusInAPickle_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Magic School Bus, "The Butterfly And the Bog Beast," "In a Pickle," "Revving Up.", 6/18/1996

Digital Object: Magic School Bus, "The Butterfly And the Bog Beast," "In a Pickle," "Revving Up.", 6/18/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MagicSchoolBusButterflyBogBeast 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Magic School Bus, "Ups and Downs", 6/18/1996

Digital Object: Magic School Bus, "Ups and Downs",

6/18/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MagicSchoolBusUpsAndDowns_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Magic School Bus, Inside Ralphie (Germs), 8/4/1994

Digital Object: Magic School Bus, Inside Ralphie

(Germs), 8/4/1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MagicSchoolBusInsideRalphie 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Magic School Bus, Series II. "Getting Energized," "Out of

the This World," "Cold Feet", 6/18/1996

Digital Object: Magic School Bus, Series II. "Getting Energized," "Out of the This World," "Cold Feet",

6/18/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MagicSchoolBusGettingEnergized 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Making Peace: Series Trailer, 11/18/1996

Digital Object: Making Peace: Series Trailer,

11/18/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_MakingPeace_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Making the Case for Public-Private Child Care

Partnerships, 2000

Digital Object: Making the Case for Public-Private Child

Care Partnerships, 2000

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildCarePartnershipProject_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Mandela Preview, 4/1/1999

Digital Object: Mandela Preview, 4/1/1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MandelaPreview 4079753; Original

format: VHS

Manmade Death by Richard Rhodes, 1/18/1989

Digital Object: Manmade Death by Richard Rhodes,

1/18/1989

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_RichardRhodes_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Maternal Death, 1988

Digital Object: Maternal Death, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_MaternalDeath_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Mathline #104, 1995

Digital Object: Mathline #104, 1995

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_Mathline104_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Mathline: Live Kick-Off, 1995

Digital Object: Mathline: Live Kick-Off, 1995

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_MathlineKickoff_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Mathline: Senate Demo, 4/4/1995

Digital Object: Mathline: Senate Demo, 4/4/1995

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MathlineSenateDemo_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Mathline: White House Presentation, 1995

Digital Object: Mathline: White House Presentation,

1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MathlineWhiteHouse_4079753;

Original format: VHS

McGeorge Bundy: Deterrence and Detente, 1989-08

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>McGeorge Bundy: Deterrence and</u>

Detente, 1989-08

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_McGeorgeBundy_4079753; Original

format: audiocassette

Media Literacy: The New Basic, 2/4/1999

Digital Object: Media Literacy: The New Basic,

2/4/1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MediaLiteracyNewBasic_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Merrow Report, "The Fifty Million Dollar Gamble", 9/8/1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Merrow Report</u>, "The Fifty Million Dollar

Gamble", 9/8/1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie FiftyMillionDollarGamble 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Merrow Report: Early Learning, 1996

Digital Object: Merrow Report: Early Learning, 1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MerrowReportEarlyLearning 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Merrow Report: Searching for Heroes, 8/2/1996

Digital Object: Merrow Report: Searching for Heroes,

8/2/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_MerrowReportSearching for Heroes_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

Merrow Report: Searching for Heroes, 1996

Digital Object: Merrow Report: Searching for Heroes,

1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MerrowReportSearchingforHeroes_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "How Many Noses Are In Your Arm?," "The Factor Game," "Something Fishy", 1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Middle School Math Project</u>, <u>Magnifying Math Power</u>, "<u>How Many Noses Are In Your Arm?</u>," "The

Factor Game," "Something Fishy", 1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MiddleSchoolMathNoses_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "In a Heartbeat," "Fantasy Baseball-Pt1," "Fantasy Baseball-Pt2", 1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "In a Heartbeat," "Fantasy Baseball-Pt1," "Fantasy Baseball-Pt2", 1994</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MiddleSchoolMathHeartbeat_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "Is it Really News?," "Rock Around the Clock," "Let's Face It", 1994

Digital Object: Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "Is it Really News?," "Rock Around the

Clock," "Let's Face It", 1994

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_MiddleSchoolMathReallyNews_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "Middle School Math Teleconference.", 9/29/1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Middle School Math Project</u>, <u>Magnifying Math Power</u>, "<u>Middle School Math Teleconference</u>.", 9/29/1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MiddleSchoolMathTeleconference 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "MSMP Videoconference." Video Diaries: M. Friedman, D. Singleton, J. Specht., 1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "MSMP Videoconference." Video Diaries:</u> M. Friedman, D. Singleton, J. Specht., 1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MiddleSchoolMathVideoDiaries 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "Overview," "Remove One," "We're All Tuned In," "Fill'er Up.", 1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "Overview," "Remove One," "We're All Tuned In," "Fill'er Up.", 1994</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MiddleSchoolMathOverview_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "Roll Out the Barrel," "Smithville Families," "The Great Race", 1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "Roll Out the Barrel," "Smithville Families,"</u>
"The Great Race", 1994

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MiddleSchoolMathBarrel_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "Rumors," "Tiling the Plaza," "Alphabits", 1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Middle School Math Project</u>, <u>Magnifying Math Power</u>, "<u>Rumors</u>," "<u>Tiling the Plaza</u>," "<u>Alphabits</u>", 1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MiddleSchoolMathRumors 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "Steppin' Out," "The Million Dollar Give-away," "Once in a Blue Moon.", 1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "Steppin' Out," "The Million Dollar Giveaway," "Once in a Blue Moon.", 1994</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MiddleSchoolMathSteppin 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "Teleconference II", 2/16/1995

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Middle School Math Project</u>, <u>Magnifying Math Power</u>, "Teleconference II", 2/16/1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MiddleSchoolMathTeleconference2 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "What's Your Angle?" "Aw, Chute!" "Wetheads", 1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Middle School Math Project, Magnifying Math Power, "What's Your Angle?" "Aw, Chute!"</u> "Wetheads", 1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MiddleSchoolMathAngle 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Miscellaneous Promos, 1988

Digital Object: Miscellaneous Promos, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_MiscPromos_4079753; Original format: quarter-inch open-reel audio

Missile Wars, 2002

Digital Object: Missile Wars, 2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MissileWars_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also available

in this collection.

Missile Wars, 2002

Digital Object: Missile Wars, 2002

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_MissileWars_4079753;

Original format: VHS

MIT Science and Engineering Program for High School

Teachers, 1989

Digital Object: MIT Science and Engineering Program

for High School Teachers, 1989

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MITScienceAndEngineering_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Money & Influence in Politics, 2000

Digital Object: Money & Influence in Politics, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MoneyInfluencePolitics_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Money Chase, 11/3/1992

Digital Object: Money Chase, 11/3/1992

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_MoneyChase_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Mozart Effect: Music for Newborns, 1998

Digital Object: Mozart Effect: Music for Newborns, 1998

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MozartEffectMusicforNewborns_4079753_00_p;

Original format: An audio file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Mozart Effect: Music for Newborns, 1998

Digital Object: Mozart Effect: Music for Newborns, 1998

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MozartEffectMusicforNewborns_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Muhammad: In the Footsteps of a Prophet [trailer], 1988

Digital Object: Muhammad: In the Footsteps of a

Prophet [trailer], 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_MuhammadFootstepsProphet_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Nancy Susan Reynolds Award, 1986

Digital Object: Nancy Susan Reynolds Award, 1986

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_NancySusanReynoldsAwards_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Natal Women's Resource Centre, 1994

Digital Object: Natal Women's Resource Centre, 1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_NatalWomensResourceCenter_4079753;

Original format: VHS

National Committee for Responsive Philanthropy,

5/27/1987

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>National Committee for Responsive</u>

Philanthropy, 5/27/1987

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_NationalCommitteeforResponsivePhilanthropy_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

National Congress of Parents and Teachers materials, 1988

Digital Object: National Congress of Parents and

Teachers materials, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_National Congress of Parents and Teachers_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

National Council of Women of Kenya Seminar: Pre-Process

Planning, 1961

Digital Object: National Council of Women of Kenya

Seminar: Pre-Process Planning, 1961

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_NationalCouncilWomenKenyaPreProcess_4079753;

Original format: VHS

National Council of Women of Kenya Seminar: Pre-Process

Planning, Edited Copy, 1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>National Council of Women of Kenya</u> Seminar: Pre-Process Planning, Edited Copy, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie NationalCouncilWomenKenya 4079753;

Original format: VHS

National Observance of Children's Sabbaths: Raising

Voices, Linking Hands for Children, 1998

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>National Observance of Children's</u> <u>Sabbaths: Raising Voices, Linking Hands for Children,</u>

<u>1998</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildrensSabbaths_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

National Observance of Children's Sabbaths: Raising Voices, Linking Hands for Children, 7/1/1998

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>National Observance of Children's</u> Sabbaths: Raising Voices, Linking Hands for Children,

7/1/1998

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildrensSabbaths_4079753;

Original format: VHS

National Summit on Africa's Roundtable Discussion: a Comprehensive Review of Current Domestic and International Issues Presented on Television, 2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>National Summit on Africa's Roundtable</u> <u>Discussion</u>: a Comprehensive Review of Current <u>Domestic and International Issues Presented on</u> <u>Television</u>, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_NationalSummitAfrica_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also available in this collection.

National Summit on Africa's Roundtable Discussion: a Comprehensive Review of Current Domestic and International Issues Presented on Television, 2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>National Summit on Africa's Roundtable</u> <u>Discussion</u>: a Comprehensive Review of Current <u>Domestic and International Issues Presented on</u> <u>Television</u>, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_NationalSummitAfrica_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Negotiating Good US/Soviet Relations by Roger Fisher, 9/21/1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Negotiating Good US/Soviet Relations by</u> Roger Fisher, 9/21/1988

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_RogerFisher_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Neither Mad Nor Starstruck by George Rathjens, 9/30/1987

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Neither Mad Nor Starstruck by George</u> Rathjens, 9/30/1987

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_GeorgeRathjens_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

New Screen Concepts, the Child Care Partnership Project, 4/17/2000

Digital Object: New Screen Concepts, the Child Care

Partnership Project, 4/17/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildCarePartnershipProject_4079753;

Original format: VHS

News coverage of Children Now survey, "A Different World: Children's Perception of Race and Class in the Media", 1998-05

<u>Digital Object</u>: News coverage of Children Now survey, "A Different World: Children's Perception of Race and Class in the Media", 1998-05

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_DifferentWorld_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Newshour with Jim Lehrer, "Surviving the Revolution", 11/22/1996

<u>Digital Object</u>: Newshour with Jim Lehrer, "Surviving

the Revolution", 11/22/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_SurvivingTheRevolution_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Nigerian National Task Force on Safe Motherhood, 1998

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Nigerian National Task Force on Safe</u>

Motherhood, 1998

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie NigerianSafeMotherhood 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Nonprovocative Defenses to Avoid War by Randall Forsberg, 11/9/1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Nonprovocative Defenses to Avoid War</u>

by Randall Forsberg, 11/9/1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_RandallForsberg_4079753; Original

format: audiocassette

North Carolina Center for Voter Education: Campaign

Finance Reform Commercials and PSAs, 2002

Digital Object: North Carolina Center for Voter

Education: Campaign Finance Reform Commercials and

PSAs, 2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_NCCenterVoterEdCampaignFinance_4079753;

Original format: VHS

North Carolina Center for Voter Education: NCSPAN:

Stories of Money and Politics, 2002

<u>Digital Object</u>: North Carolina Center for Voter

Education: NCSPAN: Stories of Money and Politics, 2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_NCCenterVoterEdStoriesMoneyPolitics_4079753;

Original format: VHS

NPR Education Reporting by Robert Smith and others,

2002-05

Digital Object: NPR Education Reporting by Robert

Smith and others, 2002-05

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_NPREducationReportingAprMay2002_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

NPR Education Reporting by Robert Smith and others,

2002-03

Digital Object: NPR Education Reporting by Robert

Smith and others, 2002-03

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_NPREducationReportingJanFebMar2002_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

NPR Education Reporting: Newsmagazines, 2001

Digital Object: NPR Education Reporting:

Newsmagazines, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_NPREducationReportingNewsmagazines_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

NPR Stories on Education by Reporter Robert Smith, 2000-12

Digital Object: NPR Stories on Education by Reporter

Robert Smith, 2000-12

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie NPRStoriesOnEducationSeptDec2000 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

NPR: Education Coverage, 2001

Digital Object: NPR: Education Coverage, 2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_NPREducationCoverage_4079753;$

Original format: audiocassette

Nuclear Crash: Nuclear War's Effects by Kosta Tsipis,

2/17/1988

Digital Object: Nuclear Crash: Nuclear War's Effects by

Kosta Tsipis, 2/17/1988

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_KostaTsipis_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Nuclear Proliferation: A Look Ahead by Marvin Miller,

3/8/1989

Digital Object: Nuclear Proliferation: A Look Ahead by

Marvin Miller, 3/8/1989

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_MarvinMiller_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

NYPL: Between the Lions, 2000

Digital Object: NYPL: Between the Lions, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_NYPLBetweentheLions_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Office of Caribbean Program Coordination, Women Health and Development Issue, 10/4/1996

Digital Object: Office of Caribbean Program

Coordination, Women Health and Development Issue,

10/4/1996

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_CaribbeanWomenHealth_4079753;

Original format: VHS

On the Media Sampler, 1995

Digital Object: On the Media Sampler, 1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie OntheMediaSampler 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

On the Threshold: Issues of Peacekeeping in Times of

Transition, 1998

Digital Object: On the Threshold: Issues of Peacekeeping

in Times of Transition, 1998

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IssuesofPeacekeepinginTimesofTransition_4079753;

Original format: VHS

One Life to Live: "Jessica's Story", 1997

Digital Object: One Life to Live: "Jessica's Story", 1997

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_JessicasStory_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Our Babies, Our Future, 1996

Digital Object: Our Babies, Our Future, 1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_OurBabiesOurFuture_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Our Youth, Our Future: Leading the Way, 12/18/2000

Digital Object: Our Youth, Our Future: Leading the Way,

12/18/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_OurYouthOurFuture_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Overcoming Threats to Inclusion of Minorities in Higher

Education, 1994

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Overcoming Threats to Inclusion of</u>

Minorities in Higher Education, 1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_OvercomingThreatsInclusionMinorities_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Pakistan and India: Under the Nuclear Shadow,

7/24/1991

Digital Object: Pakistan and India: Under the Nuclear

Shadow, 7/24/1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_PakistanIndiaNuclearShadow_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Partners in Progress 2000, 2000

Digital Object: Partners in Progress 2000, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_PartnersInProgress_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Path to Agreement: Georgia and Abkhazia, 6/2/1993

Digital Object: Path to Agreement: Georgia and

Abkhazia, 6/2/1993

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_GeorgiaAbkhazia_4079753; Original

format: VHS

PBS Newshour: Alliance for Better Campaigns, 3/30/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>PBS Newshour</u>: <u>Alliance for Better</u>

Campaigns, 3/30/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_AllianceForBetterCampaigns_4079753;

Original format: VHS

People for the American Way: Roundtable on Voting,

11/21/1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: People for the American Way:

Roundtable on Voting, 11/21/1988

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_PeoplefortheAmericanWayRoundtable_4079753;

Original format: VHS

People's Palace: Secrets of the New York Public Library,

1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>People's Palace</u>: <u>Secrets of the New York</u>

Public Library, 1991

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_PeoplesPalace_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Pictures of Possible Iraqi Nuclear Facility: CBS Evening

News, CNN Interview with President Bush, 1989

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Pictures of Possible Iraqi Nuclear</u> <u>Facility</u>: <u>CBS Evening News, CNN Interview with</u>

President Bush, 1989

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_IraqiNuclearFacility_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Policy Forum: "Educational Accountability: First the School System. Then the Students", 3/19/1999

Digital Object: Policy Forum: "Educational

Accountability: First the School System, Then the

Students", 3/19/1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_EducationalAccountability_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Portland Public Schools Foundation "The Campaign For

Our Schools", 4/25/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: Portland Public Schools Foundation "The

Campaign For Our Schools", 4/25/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_PortlandCampaignSchools_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Positive: a fourteen minute AIDs awareness film for teens,

1997

Digital Object: Positive: a fourteen minute AIDs

awareness film for teens, 1997

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_Positive_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Power of Peers, 3/30/2000

Digital Object: Power of Peers, 3/30/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_PowerOfPeers_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Preserving Andrew Carnegie's Legacy (a symposium), 5/17/2000

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Preserving Andrew Carnegie's Legacy (a</u>

symposium), 5/17/2000

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_PreservingCarnegieLegacy_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Program for Infant/Toddler Caregivers, "Discoveries of Infancy", 6/22/1988

Digital Object: Program for Infant/Toddler Caregivers,

"Discoveries of Infancy", 6/22/1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_DiscoveriesOfInfancy_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Project Spirit Part I--Management (Getting Started); Part II--Classroom (Where it Really Happens), 6/20/1989

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Project Spirit Part I--Management</u> (Getting Started); Part II--Classroom (Where it Really

Happens), 6/20/1989

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML Carnegie ProjectSpirit 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Project Vote Smart (sampling: TV coverage 1992), 1992

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Project Vote Smart (sampling: TV</u>

coverage 1992), 1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie ProjectVoteSmartTV1992 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Project Vote Smart: Exercise Your Right, 1992

Digital Object: Project Vote Smart: Exercise Your Right,

1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_ProjectVoteSmartExerciseYourRight_4079753_00_p;$

Original format: A video file of this advertisement is

also available in this collection.

Project Vote Smart: Exercise Your Right, 1992

Digital Object: Project Vote Smart: Exercise Your Right,

1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ProjectVoteSmartExerciseYourRight_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Project Vote Smart: it's Time for a Change, 1997

Digital Object: Project Vote Smart: it's Time for a

Change, 1997

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ProjectVoteSmartTimeForChange_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Protective Urges, Working with the Feelings of Parents

and Caregivers, 1996

Digital Object: Protective Urges, Working with the

Feelings of Parents and Caregivers, 1996

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML Carnegie ProtectiveUrges 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Protective Urges, Working with the Feelings of Parents

and Caregivers, 1996

Digital Object: Protective Urges, Working with the

Feelings of Parents and Caregivers, 1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ProtectiveUrges_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Puzzle Place (clip reel), 3/21/1995

Digital Object: Puzzle Place (clip reel), 3/21/1995

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_PuzzlePlaceClipReel_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Puzzle Place/KCET, 1996

Digital Object: Puzzle Place/KCET, 1996

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_PuzzlePlace_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Question about Sex, 6/11/1990

Digital Object: Question about Sex, 6/11/1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie QuestionAboutSex 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Raising the Voices of Global Women Leaders, 7/18/2002

Digital Object: Raising the Voices of Global Women

Leaders, 7/18/2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_RaisingtheVoicesofGlobalWomenLeaders_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Ralph S. Mouse, 1991-06

Digital Object: Ralph S. Mouse, 1991-06

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_RalphSMouse_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Ralph S. Mouse

Digital Object: Ralph S. Mouse

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_RalphSMouse_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Reading Rainbow: Opt: An Illusionary Tale, 1990

Digital Object: Reading Rainbow: Opt: An Illusionary

Tale, 1990

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ReadingRainbowOpt_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Reading Rainbow: Raccoons and Ripe Corn; Deer at the

Brook; Come out Muskrats, 9/12/1991

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Reading Rainbow</u>: <u>Raccoons and Ripe</u> <u>Corn</u>; <u>Deer at the Brook</u>; <u>Come out Muskrats</u>, 9/12/1991

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ReadingRainbowRaccoons_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Reading Rainbow: Sam the Sea Cow, 1992

Digital Object: Reading Rainbow: Sam the Sea Cow,

1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ReadingRainbowSamtheSeaCow_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Reading Rainbow: Sam the Sea Cow, 1992

Digital Object: Reading Rainbow: Sam the Sea Cow,

1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ReadingRainbowSamtheSeaCow_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Red Button: Command of the Nuclear Arsenals by Ashton

Carter, 12/16/1987

Digital Object: Red Button: Command of the Nuclear

Arsenals by Ashton Carter, 12/16/1987

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_AshtonCarter_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Reflections of Performance, 1997

Digital Object: Reflections of Performance, 1997

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ReflectionsOfPerformance_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Reinventing New Jersey: Innovative Approached Under

Fiscal Pressure, 5/14/1996

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Reinventing New Jersey</u>: <u>Innovative</u> <u>Approached Under Fiscal Pressure</u>, 5/14/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ReinventingNewJersey_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Report from Moscow, IPPNW, 1987

Digital Object: Report from Moscow, IPPNW, 1987

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ReportfromMoscow_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Respectfully Yours, Spanish Version, 12/28/1987

Digital Object: Respectfully Yours, Spanish Version,

12/28/1987

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_RespectfullyYoursSpanish_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Rethinking Affirmative Action: Why Inclusion Matters in

America, 1994

Digital Object: Rethinking Affirmative Action: Why

Inclusion Matters in America, 1994

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie RethinkingAffirmativeAction 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Road to Clean Elections, 2002

Digital Object: Road to Clean Elections, 2002

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie RoadToCleanElections 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Rossia Channel News Report about RAPIC Broadcast Nationally (Appendix 1), 1993-09

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Rossia Channel News Report about</u> RAPIC Broadcast Nationally (Appendix 1), 1993-09

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_RossiaRAPIC_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Sakharov and Nuclear Arms Control by Jerome Wiesner, 4/14/1987

Digital Object: Sakharov and Nuclear Arms Control by

Jerome Wiesner, 4/14/1987

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_JeromeWiesner_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Sampling of Project Vote Smart's Television Coverage, 1992

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Sampling of Project Vote Smart's</u>

Television Coverage, 1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ProjectVoteSmartTVCoverage_4079753;

Original format: VHS

School, The Story of American Public Education, 9/10/2001

Digital Object: School, The Story of American Public

Education, 9/10/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_StoryofAmericanPublicEducation_4079753;

Original format: VHS

School: Discussion Starter Video, 5/30/2001

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>School</u>: <u>Discussion Starter Video</u>,

5/30/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_SchoolDiscussionStarterVideo_4079753;

Original format: VHS

School: Event Reel, 4/12/2001

Digital Object: School: Event Reel, 4/12/2001

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_SchoolEventReel_4079753; Original

format: VHS

School: Preview Reel, 2/22/2001

Digital Object: School: Preview Reel, 2/22/2001

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie SchoolPreviewReel 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Schooling of Museums: an NSF/Carnegie Project, 1988

Digital Object: Schooling of Museums: an NSF/Carnegie

Project, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_SchoolingofMuseums_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Science and Society, 1990

Digital Object: Science and Society, 1990

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ScienceandSociety_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Science Helper, Promotional Tape, 1992

Digital Object: Science Helper, Promotional Tape, 1992

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ScienceHelperPromo_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Science Odyssey: Matters of the Heart, Life Beyond Earth,

Computer Animations, The Rock Story, 1997

<u>Digital Object: Science Odyssey: Matters of the Heart, Life Beyond Earth, Computer Animations, The Rock</u>

Story, 1997

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_ScienceOdyssey_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Science Technology and Government: "A Crisis of Purpose" by William Blanpied, 1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Science Technology and Government</u>: "A Crisis of Purpose" by William Blanpied, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_WilliamBlanpied_4079753; Original

format: VHS

Scientists' Institute for Public Information, TV News: The

Cutting Edge, 1992

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Scientists' Institute for Public</u> <u>Information, TV News: The Cutting Edge, 1992</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_TVNewsCuttingEdge_4079753;

Original format: VHS

SDI: Cruel Hoax or Moral Imperative by Albert Carnesale, 3/11/1987

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>SDI: Cruel Hoax or Moral Imperative by</u>

Albert Carnesale, 3/11/1987

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML Carnegie AlbertCarnesale 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Seeking Solutions with Hedrick Smith. Hour 1: Teen

Violence, 10/13/1999

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Seeking Solutions with Hedrick Smith.</u>

Hour 1: Teen Violence, 10/13/1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie SeekingSolutions 4079753; Original

format: VHS

Seeking Solutions with Hendrick Smith, 12/6/1999

Digital Object: Seeking Solutions with Hendrick Smith,

12/6/1999

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_SeekingsSolutionsHendrickSmith_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Senate Debate February 6 and 7, 1/25/1990

Digital Object: Senate Debate February 6 and 7,

1/25/1990

Filename:

RBML Carnegie SenateDebate19900206 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Sexuality Education for the 21st Century, 1995

Digital Object: Sexuality Education for the 21st Century,

1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie SexualityEducation21stCentury 4079753 00 p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Sexuality Education for the 21st Century, 5/24/1995

Digital Object: Sexuality Education for the 21st Century,

5/24/1995

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie SexualityEducation21stCentury 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Share-A-Legacy 2000 Participants, 2000

Digital Object: Share-A-Legacy 2000 Participants, 2000

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_ShareALegacy_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Shifting Responsibilities of Women: Global Issues, 1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Shifting Responsibilities of Women</u>:

Global Issues, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie ShiftingResponsibilitiesofWomen 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Soundings - Side A: Poets on Poetry; Side B: Unlabeled,

1988

Digital Object: Soundings - Side A: Poets on Poetry; Side

B: Unlabeled, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML Carnegie Soundings 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Soundings From the National Humanities Center - Future Stakes Pt. 4: American Memory, 1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Soundings From the National Humanities</u> <u>Center - Future Stakes Pt. 4: American Memory, 1988</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FutureStakesPart4_4079753_00_p; Original format: An audio file of this program is also available in this collection.

Soundings, "Future Stakes" - Part 1: Education and the National Economy and Part 2: Teaching Stakes, 1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Soundings</u>, "Future Stakes" - Part 1: <u>Education and the National Economy and Part 2:</u> Teaching Stakes, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_FutureStakesPart1 and 2_4079753;$

Original format: audiocassette

South Africa Now #203, 1988

Digital Object: South Africa Now #203, 1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie SouthAfricaNow203 4079753;

Original format: VHS

South Africa Rural Legal Services Meeting, 6/10/1985

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>South Africa Rural Legal Services</u> Meeting, 6/10/1985

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_SouthAfricaRuralLegalServices_4079753;$

Original format: audiocassette

Southport Institute for Policy Analysis, 1988

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Southport Institute for Policy Analysis</u>,

1988

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_SouthportInstitute_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Southwest Voter Registration Education Project - PSA & Youth Video, 8/9/1996

Digital Object: Southwest Voter Registration Education

Project - PSA & Youth Video, 8/9/1996

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie SouthwestVoterRegistrationPSA 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Space to Grow, Creating a Child Care Environment for Infants and Toddlers, 6/22/1998

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Space to Grow, Creating a Child Care</u> <u>Environment for Infants and Toddlers, 6/22/1998</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildcareVideoMagazineSpaceToGrow_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Space to Grow, Creating a Child Care Environment for

Infants and Toddlers, 1998

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Space to Grow, Creating a Child Care</u>

Environment for Infants and Toddlers, 1998

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_ChildcareVideoMagazineSpaceToGrow_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Starting Points, 4/13/1994

Digital Object: Starting Points, 4/13/1994

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML Carnegie StartingPoints 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Statecraft Promotional Reel

Digital Object: Statecraft Promotional Reel

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_Statecraft_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Stones and Bones

Digital Object: Stones and Bones

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML Carnegie StonesandBones 4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Strategy for Peace by Sissela Bok

Digital Object: Strategy for Peace by Sissela Bok

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_SisselaBok_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Success For All: Awareness Video

Digital Object: Success For All: Awareness Video

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_SuccessForAll_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Superchief: The Life and Legacy of Earl Warren

Digital Object: Superchief: The Life and Legacy of Earl

Warren

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_LifeandLegacyofEarlWarren_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Symposium on the Medical Implications of Nuclear War,

Part 1 and 2

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Symposium on the Medical Implications</u>

of Nuclear War, Part 1 and 2

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie MedicalImplicationsOfNuclearWar 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Taking a Stand, Standing Together, Bridgeport

Digital Object: Taking a Stand, Standing Together,

Bridgeport

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_TakingAStandBridgeport_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this advertisement is

also available in this collection.

Taking a Stand, Standing Together, Bridgeport

Digital Object: Taking a Stand, Standing Together,

Bridgeport

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_TakingAStandBridgeport_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Taking a Stand, Standing Together, Winston-Salem Digital Object: Taking a Stand, Standing Together,

Winston-Salem

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie TakingAStandWinstonSalem 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Taking a Stand, Standing Together, Winston-Salem

Digital Object: Taking a Stand, Standing Together,

Winston-Salem

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_TakingAStandWinstonSalem_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this advertisement is

also available in this collection.

These Girls Are Missing

Digital Object: These Girls Are Missing

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_TheseGirlsAreMissing_4079753;

Original format: VHS

These Girls Are Missing

Digital Object: These Girls Are Missing

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_TheseGirlsAreMissing_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Tips with Nancy Stevens, 2 Episodes

Digital Object: Tips with Nancy Stevens, 2 Episodes

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_Tips with Nancy Stevens_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

Today's Special: A Fresh Approach to Meals for

Preschoolers

Digital Object: Today's Special: A Fresh Approach to

Meals for Preschoolers

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie FreshApproachToMealsforPreschoolers 4079753 00 p;

Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Today's Special: A Fresh Approach to Meals for

Preschoolers

Digital Object: Today's Special: A Fresh Approach to

Meals for Preschoolers

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_FreshApproachToMealsforPreschoolers_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Tripartite Conference on the October Crisis of 1962

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Tripartite Conference on the October</u>

Crisis of 1962

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie OctoberCrisisof1962 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Tripartite Conference on the October Crisis of 1962

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Tripartite Conference on the October</u>

Crisis of 1962

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_OctoberCrisisof1962_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

UN: Peacekeeping or Warmaking?

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>UN: Peacekeeping or Warmaking?</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_UNPeacekeepingWarmaking_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Undue Influence: Money in Politics

Digital Object: Undue Influence: Money in Politics

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_UndueInfluenceMoneyinPolitics_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Unlabeled Philips Reel

Digital Object: Unlabeled Philips Reel

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_untitled057436_4079753; Original format: quarter-inch open-reel audio

Unlabeled Reel

Digital Object: Unlabeled Reel

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_untitled057460_4079753; Original format: quarter-inch open-reel audio

Unlabeled Reel

Digital Object: Unlabeled Reel

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_untitled057452_4079753; Original format: quarter-inch open-reel audio

Unlabeled Reel

Digital Object: Unlabeled Reel

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_untitled057479_4079753; Original format: quarter-inch open-reel audio

Unlabeled Reel

Digital Object: Unlabeled Reel

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_untitled057444_4079753; Original format: quarter-inch open-reel audio

Unlabeled Reel

Digital Object: Unlabeled Reel

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_untitled057487_4079753; Original format: quarter-inch open-reel audio

Uri Treisman

Digital Object: Uri Treisman

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_UriTreisman_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Visionaries

Digital Object: Visionaries

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_Visionaries_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Visions of Excellence

Digital Object: Visions of Excellence

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_VisionsofExcellence_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Voices of the Electorate: Alvin H. Perlmutter [Houston]

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Voices of the Electorate</u>: <u>Alvin H.</u>

Perlmutter [Houston]

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie VoicesOfElectorateAlvinPerlmutter 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Voices of the Electorate: Hispanic American Voter (Alvin

H. Perlmutter)

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Voices of the Electorate</u>: <u>Hispanic</u>

American Voter (Alvin H. Perlmutter)

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_VoicesOfElectorateHispanicVoter_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

Voices of the Electorate: Local Houston Coverage

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Voices of the Electorate</u>: <u>Local Houston</u>

Coverage

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_VoicesOfElectorateHouston_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Voices of the Electorate: The African American Voter

(Alvin H. Perlmutter)

Digital Object: Voices of the Electorate: The African

American Voter (Alvin H. Perlmutter)

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie VoicesOfElectorateAfricanAmericanVoter 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Voices of the Young: An intergenerational Dialogue

Digital Object: Voices of the Young: An

intergenerational Dialogue

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML Carnegie VoicesoftheYoung 4079753;

Original format: VHS

Voices: The Midwest Audio Network for Drug-Free Schools and Communities - Special Edition #2

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Voices: The Midwest Audio Network for</u> Drug-Free Schools and Communities - Special Edition

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_VoicesSpecial2_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Voices: the Midwest Audio Network for Drug-Free Schools and Communities (Regular Edition #5)

Digital Object: Voices: the Midwest Audio Network for Drug-Free Schools and Communities (Regular Edition #5)

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_VoicesRegular5_4079753_00_p; Original format: An audio file of this program is also available in this collection.

Voices: the Midwest Audio Network for Drug-Free Schools and Communities (Regular Edition #5)

Digital Object: Voices: the Midwest Audio Network for Drug-Free Schools and Communities (Regular Edition #5)

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_VoicesRegular5_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Vote! It counts

Digital Object: Vote! It counts

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_VoteItCounts_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of this advertisement is

also available in this collection.

Vote! It counts

Digital Object: Vote! It counts

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_VoteItCounts_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Vote! It counts PSAs

Digital Object: Vote! It counts PSAs

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_VoteItCountsPSAs_4079753; Original

format: VHS

Voter Registration Project

Digital Object: Voter Registration Project

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_VoterRegistrationProject_4079753; Original format: quarter-inch open-reel audio

Walt Whitman Center Roundtable: The Politics of Civil

Society. Whose Concept? To What End?

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Walt Whitman Center Roundtable</u>: <u>The Politics of Civil Society</u>. Whose Concept? To What End?

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_PoliticsOfCivilSociety_4079753;

Original format: VHS

War Torn Societies Project: The First Four Years, and

WSP voices

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>War Torn Societies Project</u>: <u>The First</u>

Four Years, and WSP voices

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_WarTornSocietiesProject_4079753;

Original format: VHS

War Torn Societies Project: The First Four Years and WSP

Voices

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>War Torn Societies Project</u>: <u>The First</u>

Four Years and WSP Voices

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_WarTornSocietiesProject_4079753_00_p;

Original format: A video file of these programs is

also available in this collection.

Warren Years

Digital Object: Warren Years

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_WarrenYears_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Welcome to HeadsUp Reading!

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Welcome to HeadsUp Reading!</u>

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_HeadsUpReading_4079753; Original

format: VHS

WEWS-TV News 5, Cleveland: Cleveland Public Library

series

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>WEWS-TV News 5, Cleveland</u>: <u>Cleveland</u>

Public Library series

Scope and Contents

Filename:

 $RBML_Carnegie_Clevel and Public Library_4079753;$

Original format: VHS

Who Needs the A.B.M. Treaty? By Antonia Chayes

Digital Object: Who Needs the A.B.M. Treaty? By

Antonia Chayes

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_AntoniaChayes_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Why Should We Care About Child Care?

Digital Object: Why Should We Care About Child Care?

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_WhyCareAboutChildCare_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Will Gorbachev Succeed or Fail? By Robert Legvold Digital Object: Will Gorbachev Succeed or Fail? By

Robert Legvold

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_RobertLegvold_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Women In International Security: WIIS Works!

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Women In International Security: WIIS</u>

Works!

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_WIISWorks_4079753;

Original format: VHS

Women's Vote Project '96: The Deciding Vote

Digital Object: Women's Vote Project '96: The Deciding

Vote

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_WomensVoteProject96_4079753;

Original format: VHS

World Transformed: Our Reflections on Ending the Cold

War

Digital Object: World Transformed: Our Reflections on

Ending the Cold War

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_WorldTransformed_4079753;

Original format: VHS

World Transformed: Our Reflections on Ending the Cold

War

Digital Object: World Transformed: Our Reflections on

Ending the Cold War

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_WorldTransformed_4079753_00_p;

Carnegie Corporation of New York records 4079753

Original format: A video file of this program is also available in this collection.

Wusile, the Child that Loves Stories!

Digital Object: Wusile, the Child that Loves Stories!

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_Wusile_4079753; Original

format: VHS

Wusile, the Child that Loves Stories!

Digital Object: Wusile, the Child that Loves Stories!

Scope and Contents

Filename: RBML_Carnegie_Wusile_4079753_00_p; Original format: A video file of this program is also

available in this collection.

Your Children, Our Children: Child Care Program #6

<u>Digital Object</u>: <u>Your Children</u>, <u>Our Children</u>: <u>Child Care</u>

Program #6

Scope and Contents

Filename:

RBML_Carnegie_YourChildrenOurChildren_4079753;

Original format: audiocassette

Voices from South Africa

Digital Object: Voices from South Africa

Scope and Contents

Filename:

Title/Description

RBML_Carnegie_VoicesFromSouthAfrica_4079753;

Original format: Betacam SP

Subseries XI.D. Digital - Archived Websites, 2012-2019

Archived websites, 2012-2019

Digital Object: Archived websites, 2012-2019

Scope and Contents

Since 2012, Columbia University Libraries has been periodically capturing websites created by the Carnegie Corporation.

Instances

^ Return to Table of Contents